Company Tracking #:

State:	Washington	Filing Company:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.		
TOI/Sub-TOI:	HOrg02I Individual Health Organizations - Health Maintenance (HMO)/HOrg02I.005C Individual - Other				
Product Name:	2026 Non-grandfathered Individual Rate Filing MHW01012026				
Project Name/Number:	1				

Filing at a Glance

-	
Company:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.
Product Name:	2026 Non-grandfathered Individual Rate Filing MHW01012026
State:	Washington
TOI:	HOrg02I Individual Health Organizations - Health Maintenance (HMO)
Sub-TOI:	HOrg02I.005C Individual - Other
Filing Type:	Rate
Date Submitted:	05/14/2025
SERFF Tr Num:	MLWA-134518839
SERFF Status:	Assigned
State Tr Num:	484742
State Status:	Review Pending
Co Tr Num:	
Effective	01/01/2026
Date Requested:	
Author(s):	Melissa Saiz, Barbara Tait, Genesis Bravo
Reviewer(s):	Ben Driver (primary), Amy Peach
Disposition Date:	
Disposition Status:	
Effective Date:	
Destruction Date:	

State Filing Description:

Company Tracking #:

State:	Washington	Filing Company:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.	
TOI/Sub-TOI:	HOrg021 Individual Health Organizations - Health Maintenance (HMO)/HOrg021.005C Individual - Other			
Product Name:	2026 Non-grandfathered Individual Rate Filing MHW01012026			
Project Name/Number:	/			

General Information

Project Name:	Status of Filing in Domicile: Authorized
Project Number:	Date Approved in Domicile:
Requested Filing Mode: Review & Approval	Domicile Status Comments:
Explanation for Combination/Other:	Market Type: Individual
Submission Type: New Submission	Individual Market Type: Individual
Overall Rate Impact:	Filing Status Changed: 05/15/2025
	State Status Changed: 05/15/2025
Deemer Date:	Created By: Melissa Saiz
Submitted By: Melissa Saiz	Corresponding Filing Tracking Number: MLWA-WA26-
	125120380, MLWA-134518816
	PPACA: Non-Grandfathered Immed Mkt Reforms
PPACA Notes: null	

Exchange Intentions:

Exchange Only

Filing Description:

This is the rate submission for Molina's On and Off Exchange 2026 Individual (HMO) Marketplace Product, please review the rates checklists and summary of changes in the supporting documentation tab for further details.

Affiliated Binder Filing SERFF Tracking #: MLWA-WA26-125120380 Affiliated Form Filing SERFF Tracking #: MLWA-134518816

Company and Contact

Filing Contact Information

Melissa Saiz, Director 200 Oceangate Ste 100 Long Beach, CA 90802 Melissa.Saiz2@molinahealthcare.com 425-697-9402 [Phone]

Filing Company Information

Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. 21540 30th Dr SE Suite 400 Bothell, WA 98021 (425) 286-8356 ext. [Phone] CoCode: 96270 Group Code: 96270 Group Name: FEIN Number: 91-1284790 State of Domicile: Washington Company Type: HMO State ID Number: 136

Company Tracking #:

State:	Washington	Filing Company:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.		
TOI/Sub-TOI:	HOrg021 Individual Health Organizations - Health Maintenance (HMO)/HOrg021.005C Individual - Other				
Product Name:	2026 Non-grandfathered Individual Rate Filing MHW01012026				
Project Name/Number:	/				

Filing Fees

State Fees

Fee Required?	No
Retaliatory?	No
Fee Explanation:	

State Specific

If you are filing a Healthcare or Disability filing, is the Co Tracking # field populated on the General Information Tab? (yes/no): Yes

Form Tab Only - Are the Form # and Form Description fields populated corresponding to the attached form? (yes/no): Yes If your are submitting a File and Use product, have you populated the Implementation Date field? (yes/no): No

SERFF Tracking #:	MLWA-134518839	State Tracking #:	484742	Company Tracking #:		
State:	Washington			Filing Company:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.	
TOI/Sub-TOI:	HOrg021 Individua	l Health Organizations - H	ealth Maintenand	e (HMO)/HOrg021.005C Individu	ual - Other	
Product Name:	2026 Non-grandfa	thered Individual Rate Fili	ng MHW0101202	6		
Project Name/Number:	/					

Correspondence Summary

Amendments

Schedule	Schedule Item Name	Created By	Created On	Date Submitted
URRT	Other Supporting Documents	Melissa Saiz	05/15/2025	05/15/2025

Filing Notes

-				
Subject	Note Type	Created By	Created On	Date Submitted
Notice for Second Set of Rates Review Process	Note To Filer	Ben Driver	05/19/2025	05/19/2025
Additional correction needed	Note To Filer	Alyson Bragg	05/15/2025	05/15/2025
Opportunity for corrections	Note To Filer	Alyson Bragg	05/15/2025	05/15/2025
Rate Request Summary	Reviewer Note	Kelli Armfield	05/27/2025	

SERFF Tracking #:	MLWA-134518839	State Tracking #:	484742	Company Tracking #:		
State:	Washington			Filing Company:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.	
TOI/Sub-TOI:	HOrg021 Individua	l Health Organizations - H	lealth Maintenand	e (HMO)/HOrg021.005C Individ	ual - Other	
Product Name:	2026 Non-grandfa	thered Individual Rate Fili	ng MHW0101202	6		
Project Name/Number:	/					

Amendment Letter

Submitted Date: 05/15/2025

Comments:

Hello Alyson, I've added the Part 1 unified rate review to the URRT Supporting Documents section. I also submitted a post submission update adding the corresponding filing tracker numbers to the appropriate section and selected "Yes" for the Exchange Intentions and entered Exchange only. Please let me know if you have any other corrections. -Melissa

Changed Items:

No Form Schedule Items Changed.

No Rate Schedule Items Changed.

URRT Schedule Item Changes				
Item Name	Attachment(s)			
Other Supporting Documents	PartIUnifiedRateReviewTemplate.pdf			
Previous Version				
Other Supporting Documents				

No Supporting Documents Changed.

Company Tracking #:

State:WashingtonFiling Company:Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.TOI/Sub-TOI:HOrg021 Individual Health Organizations - Health Maintenance (HMO)/HOrg021.005C Individual - OtherProduct Name:2026 Non-grandfathered Individual Rate Filing MHW01012026Project Name/Number:/

Note To Filer

Created By:

Ben Driver on 05/19/2025 06:32 PM

Last Edited By:

Gail Jones

Submitted On:

05/27/2025 10:43 AM

Subject:

Notice for Second Set of Rates Review Process

Comments:

We are sending this note to clarify when you should update the second set of rate documents included in your rate filing.

Do NOT update the second set of rate documents submitted under the Supporting Documentation tab in SERFF during the normal objection-and-response process, unless an objection specifically instructs you to do so.

Do NOT update the Company Rate Information or Rate Review Detail sections in SERFF unless an objection explicitly requests it.

If a material change in federal or state law occurs during the review process, the OIC will send an objection with instructions on how to make the necessary updates to your filing.

Please note that only one set of rates may remain active when the OIC takes a positive final action on a rate filing. At the appropriate time, we will send an objection instructing you on how to finalize the rate filing and deactivate the unused set of rates.

Company Tracking #:

State:	Washington	Filing Company:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.
TOI/Sub-TOI:	HOrg021 Individual Health Organizations	- Health Maintenance (HMO)/HOrg	021.005C Individual - Other
Product Name:	2026 Non-grandfathered Individual Rate	Filing MHW01012026	
Project Name/Number:	/		

Note To Filer

Created By:

Alyson Bragg on 05/15/2025 03:49 PM

Last Edited By:

Gail Jones

Submitted On:

05/27/2025 10:43 AM

Subject:

Additional correction needed

Comments:

You have not followed our requirements for the "Exchange Intentions" field.

Please refer to the Submission Requirements under the appropriate Sub-TOI. You must choose either (a) Exchange only, (b) Outside Market only, or (c) Exchange and Outside Market. You should only use the language in the examples given.

Please submit a Post-Submission Update to correct this field. If you have any questions contact the Rates & Forms Helpdesk at (360) 725-7111.

Company Tracking #:

State:	Washington	Filing Company:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.
TOI/Sub-TOI:	HOrg021 Individual Health Organizations -	Health Maintenance (HMO)/HOrg	021.005C Individual - Other
Product Name:	2026 Non-grandfathered Individual Rate Filing MHW01012026		
Project Name/Number:	/		

Note To Filer

Created By:

Alyson Bragg on 05/15/2025 03:44 PM

Last Edited By:

Gail Jones

Submitted On:

05/27/2025 10:43 AM

Subject:

Opportunity for corrections

Comments:

Our initial review of your submission has revealed errors.

On the General Information tab the Corresponding Filing Tracking Number field should list the SERFF tracking number of the corresponding rate filing. You have it listed in the filing description field.

Also, on the URRT tab you must attach the Part I unified rate review template pdf document under the Other Supporting Documentation area. You have it attached to the Supporting Documentation tab.

Please make a post submission update to complete the Corresponding Filing Tracking number field and make an amendment to attach the Part I unified rate review template pdf document to the URRT tab.

If there are questions, please contact the RFPN help desk at (360) 725 - 7111.

Company Tracking #:

State:	Washington	Filing Company:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.
TOI/Sub-TOI:	HOrg021 Individual Health Organizations - Health Maintenance (HMO)/HOrg021.005C Individual - Other		
Product Name:	2026 Non-grandfathered Individual Rate Filing MHW01012026		
Project Name/Number:	/		

Reviewer Note

Created By:

Kelli Armfield on 05/27/2025 10:08 AM

Last Edited By:

Gail Jones

Submitted On:

05/27/2025 10:43 AM

Subject:

Rate Request Summary

Comments:

See attached



Washington State Office of the Insurance Commissioner | www.insurance.wa.gov

Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. – Individual plans

This information is supplied by the company. It has not been verified by the Office of the Insurance Commissioner and may change.

Overview

Requested rate change:	24.59% average*
Requested effective date:	Jan. 1, 2026
Plans impacted:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.'s Individual plans
People impacted:	43,346
Counties:	Benton, Clark, Cowlitz, Ferry, Franklin, King, Kitsap, Klickitat, Lewis,
	Lincoln, Mason, Pend Oreille, Pierce, Skamania, Snohomish, Spokane,
	Stevens and Thurston

Key information used to develop the rate request

(Jan. 2024 - Dec. 2024)

Premiums	\$293,930,108
Claims	\$289,111,115
Administrative expenses	\$38,388,624
Risk adjustment	\$40,175,841
Company made	\$6,606,210

The company expects its annual medical costs to increase 9.1%.

How it plans to spend your premium

If these rates are approved, here's how your insurance company plans to spend your premium in 2026:

Claims:	83.10 %
Administration:	13.90 %
Profit:	3.00 %

Are there any benefit changes?

Yes. To see a description of the changes, look for the attachment called "Uniform Product Modification Justification" in the 'initial request'.

*Your premium may vary based on the plan you choose, your age, the age and number of family members covered, where you live, and whether you or your family members smoke.



Washington State Office of the Insurance Commissioner | www.insurance.wa.gov

Company's annual rate request history (Data source: previous OIC decision memos)



Need Help?

- Call our Insurance Consumer Hotline at 1-800-562-6900
- 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., Monday Friday.



Washington State Office of the Insurance Commissioner | www.insurance.wa.gov

Glossary

Actuarial value: The average share or percentage of essential health benefits that are paid by the plan compared to what you pay out-of-pocket. For example, in a plan with a 70% actuarial value, the plan pays for 70% of your covered expenses for essential health benefits and you pay the rest through deductibles, copays and coinsurance.

Administrative expenses: Any expenses not related to medical claims including employee and executive salaries, the cost of the company's offices and equipment, agent commissions, and taxes.

Annual rate change: Companies normally file a rate change each year due to their medical claims experience. The annual rate request may or may not include benefit changes.

Average rate change: The average amount rates will change for all plan members. The amount of your rate change may vary based on the plan you choose, your age, the age and number of family members covered, where you live, and whether you or your family members smoke.

Cascade Care: Enacted by the Washington state Legislature in 2020, Cascade Care created new coverage options (standardized plans and public option plans) that are available through <u>Washington Healthplanfinder</u>.

Catastrophic health plan: A health plan that covers the essential health benefits, but only after you've met your out-of-pocket maximum (in 2026, it's \$10,150 for individual coverage and \$20,300 for family coverage). These plans are only available to people under age 30 and to people the Washington Health Benefit Exchange has determined can't afford the other plans.

Essential health benefits: All individual and small group health plans must cover these 10 benefits: Ambulatory patient services, emergency services, hospitalization, maternity and newborn care, mental health and substance use disorder services including behavioral health treatment, prescription drugs, rehabilitative and habilitative services and devices, laboratory services, preventive and wellness services and chronic disease management, and pediatric services – including oral and vision care.

Geographical region	Counties		
Area 1	King		
Area 2	Clallam, Cowlitz, Grays Harbor, Jefferson, Kitsap, Lewis, Pacific, and Wahkiakum		
Area 3	Clark, Klickitat, and Skamania		
Area 4	Ferry, Lincoln, Pend Oreille, Spokane, and Stevens		
Area 5	Mason, Pierce, and Thurston		
Area 6	Benton, Franklin, Kittitas, and Yakima		
Area 7	Adams, Chelan, Douglas, Grant, and Okanogan		
Area 8	Island, San Juan, Skagit, Snohomish, and Whatcom		
Area 9	Asotin, Columbia, Garfield, Walla Walla, and Whitman		

Geographical regions: Rates for each health plan may differ by nine geographical areas. The areas include:



Washington State Office of the Insurance Commissioner | www.insurance.wa.gov

Health Benefit Exchange (HBE): Under health reform, states are required to set up health insurance marketplaces, called Exchanges. <u>Washington state's Exchange</u> is a public/private partnership overseen by an 11-member board. It's charged with creating and running an online marketplace, <u>wahealthplanfinder.org</u>.

Healthplanfinder: An online marketplace, <u>wahealthplanfinder.org</u>, run by Washington's Health Benefit Exchange, where you can shop for individual and small employer health plans. Here, you can compare plans, get free unbiased help understanding your options, and depending on your income, get help paying for coverage.

Medical costs: What the health plan spends on direct medical services including hospital stays, providers, and prescription drugs.

Medical Loss Ratio rebate: The Affordable Care Act requires health insurers to submit data on the proportion of premium revenues spent on clinical services and quality improvement, also known as the Medical Loss Ratio (MLR). It also requires them to issue rebates to enrollees if this percentage does not meet minimum standards. MLR standards require insurers to spend at least 80% or 85% of premium dollars on medical care. If they fail to meet these standards, they are required to provide a rebate to their customers.

Metal levels: Individual and small group health plans can have four different metal levels – bronze, silver, gold, and platinum – based on the level of coverage they provide for essential health benefits ("actuarial value"). For example, bronze plans cover 60% of the cost of medical services, silver plans cover 70%, gold plans cover 80%, and platinum plans cover 90%.

Profit: The amount of money remaining after paying claims and administrative expenses.

Public Option plan: A qualified health plan that has a standardized benefit design and meets additional quality and value requirements.

Qualified Health Plan (QHP): A health plan that is certified to be sold through <u>wahealthplanfinder.org</u> and that provides the essential health benefits, follows established limits on cost-sharing (like deductibles, copayments, and out-of-pocket maximum amounts), and meets other requirements.

Risk Adjustment: The Affordable Care Act established a permanent risk adjustment program to reduce incentives for health insurance plans to avoid covering people with pre-existing conditions or those in poor health. The risk adjustment program transfers funds from lower-risk plans to higher-risk plans annually.

Standardized (or Standard) plan: A qualified health plan that has a standard benefit design across health insurers.

Company Tracking #:

State:	Washington	Filing Company:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.
TOI/Sub-TOI:	HOrg02I Individual Health Organizations - Health Maintenance (HMO)/HOrg02I.005C Individual - Other		
Product Name:	2026 Non-grandfathered Individual Rate Filing MHW01012026		
Project Name/Number:	/		

Post Submission Update Request Processed On 05/15/2025

Status:	Allowed
Created By:	Melissa Saiz
Processed By:	Alyson Bragg
Comments:	

General Information:

Field Name	Requested Change	Prior Value
Include Exchange Intentions	Yes	No
Exchange Intentions	Exchange Only	
Corresponding Filing Tracking Number	MLWA-WA26-125120380, MLWA-	
	134518816	

Company Rate Information:

Company Name: Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.

Field Name	Requested Change	Prior Value	
Product:	NEW		
Product Name	2026 Non-Grandfathered Individu	al Form	
	Filing		
HIOS Product ID	84481WA006		
Number of Covered Lives	43346		

SERFF Tracking #:	MLWA-134518839	State Tracking #:	484742		Company Tracking #:	
State:	Washington			Filing Company:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.	
TOI/Sub-TOI:	HOrg021 Individua	al Health Organizations - H	lealth Maintenanc	e (HMO)/HOrg021.005C Individ	lual - Other	
Product Name:	2026 Non-grandfa	athered Individual Rate Fili	ng MHW0101202	6		
Project Name/Number:	/					

Rate Information

Rate data applies to filing.

Filing Method:	SERFF
Rate Change Type:	Increase
Overall Percentage of Last Rate Revision:	5.700%
Effective Date of Last Rate Revision:	01/01/2025
Filing Method of Last Filing:	SERFF
SERFF Tracking Number of Last Filing:	MLWA-134066835, MLWA-WA25-125118608

Company Rate Information

Company Name:	Company Rate Change:	Overall % Indicated Change:	Overall % Rate Impact:	Written Premium Change for this Program:	Number of Policy Holders Affected for this Program:	Premium for	Maximum % Change (where req'd)	Minimum % Change : (where req'd):
Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.	Increase	24.590%	24.590%	\$82,123,804	29,226	\$334,023,819	36.980%	9.300%

Company Tracking #:

State:	Washington	Filing Company:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.
TOI/Sub-TOI:	HOrg021 Individual Health Organizations - H	lealth Maintenance (HMO)/HOrg	021.005C Individual - Other
Product Name:	2026 Non-grandfathered Individual Rate Fil	ing MHW01012026	
Project Name/Number:	/		

Rate Review Detail

COMPANY:

Company Name:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.
HHS Issuer Id:	84481

PRODUCTS:

Product Name	HIOS Product ID	HIOS Submission ID	Number of Covered Lives
2026 Non-Grandfathered Individual Form Filing	84481WA006		43346
the r	na trended the experience per nidpoint of the base period, Ju ection period, July 2026 at a 9	ly 2024, to the midpoint o	f the
FORMS:New Policy Forms:MH'Affected Forms:Other Affected Forms:	W01012026		
REQUESTED RATE CHANGE INFORM	IATION:		
Change Period: Annu	ual		
Member Months: 489,	287		
Benefit Change: Incre	ease		
Percent Change Requested: Min:	9.3 Max: 37.0 Avg: 24.6		
PRIOR RATE:			
Total Earned Premium: 311,	763,504.00		
Total Incurred Claims: 288,	770,194.00		
Annual \$: Min:	223.56 Max: 1,385.16 Avg: 5	99.37	
REQUESTED RATE:			
Projected Earned Premium: 216,	375,285.00		
Projected Incurred Claims: 203,	779,242.00		
Annual \$: Min:	261.69 Max: 1,817.70 Avg: 74	46.73	

SERFF Tracking #:	MLWA-134518839	State Tracking #:	484742		Company Tracking #:	
State:	Washington			Filing Company:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.	
TOI/Sub-TOI:	HOrg021 Individua	al Health Organizations - H	ealth Maintenanc	e (HMO)/HOrg021.005C Individ	dual - Other	
Product Name:	2026 Non-grandfa	thered Individual Rate Filin	ng MHW0101202	6		
Project Name/Number:	/					

Rate/Rule Schedule

ltem No.	Schedule Item Status	Document Name	Affected Form Numbers (Separated with commas)	Rate Action	Rate Action Information	Attachments
1		Rate Schedule		Revised	Previous State Filing Number: MLWA-134066835 Percent Rate Change Request: 24.59	Rate Schedule DUPLICATE.xlsm, Rate Schedule.pdf, 84481WAMolinaFamily RatingExDuplicate202 50512.xlsx, 84481WAMolinaFamily RatingExample202505 12.pdf,

Plan Information

Plan Name:	Molina Cascade Complete Gold
HIOS Plan ID:	84481WA0060005
Effective Date:	1/1/2026
Market Type:	Individual
Exchange Status:	In the exchange
Metal Level:	Gold
Plan Type:	Standardized Non-Public Option Plan

Plan Geographic Availability

Area	Available	Counties where this plan is available
Number	in area?	
1	Yes	King
2	Yes	Cowitz, Kitsap, Lewis
3	Yes	Clark, Klickitat, Skamania
4	Yes	Ferry, Lincoln, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens
5	Yes	Mason, Pierce, Thurston
6	Yes	Benton, Franklin
7	No	
8	Yes	Snohomish
9	No	

Plan Rates																		
Age					-Smoker Ra									moker Rate				
Band	Area 1	Area 2	Area 3	Area 4	Area 5	Area 6	Area 7	Area 8	Area 9	Area 1	Area 2	Area 3	Area 4	Area 5	Area 6	Area 7	Area 8	Area 9
0-14	341.74	348.19	392.92	341.86	341.85	353.35		346.47		341.74	348.19	392.92	341.86	341.85	353.35		346.47	
15	372.12	379.15	427.84	372.24	372.23	384.76		377.27		372.12	379.15	427.84	372.24	372.23	384.76		377.27	
16 17	383.73	390.98	441.20	383.86	383.85	396.77		389.04		383.73	390.98	441.20	383.86	383.85	396.77		389.04	
17	395.35	402.81	454.55	395.48	395.47	408.77		400.82		395.35 407.86	402.81	454.55 468.93	395.48	395.47	408.77		400.82	
-	407.86	415.56	468.93	407.99	407.98			413.50			415.56		407.99	407.98	421.71		413.50	
19 20	420.36 433.32	428.30 441.50	483.31 498.21	420.50 433.46	420.49 433.45	434.64 448.04		426.18 439.31		420.36 433.32	428.30 441.50	483.31 498.21	420.50 433.46	420.49	434.64 448.04		426.18 439.31	
20	433.32	441.50	513.62	433.46	433.45	448.04		439.31 452.90			441.50	498.21 513.62	433.46	433.45	448.04		439.31 452.90	
21	446.72	455.16	513.62	446.87	446.86	461.89		452.90		446.72 446.72	455.16	513.62	446.87	446.86	461.89		452.90	
22	446.72	455.16	513.62	446.87	446.86	461.89		452.90		446.72	455.16	513.62	446.87	446.86	461.89		452.90	
23	446.72	455.16	513.62	446.87	446.86	461.89		452.90		446.72	455.16	513.62	446.87	446.86	461.89		452.90	
24	446.72	455.16	513.62	446.87	446.86	461.89		452.90		446.72	455.16	513.62	446.87	446.86	461.89		452.90	
26	448.31	436.98	525.94	448.00	448.04	403.74		454.71		448.51	456.08	525.94	448.00	448.04	403.74		454.71	_
20	437.44	400.08	538.27	457.55	457.58	472.98		403.77		457.44	400.08	538.27	457.39	457.58	472.58		403.77	
28	485.59	494.76	558.30	485.75	405.51	502.08		474.04		485.59	494.76	558.30	405.75	405.73	502.08		492.30	
29	485.55	509.32	574.74	500.05	500.03	516.86		506.80		499.88	509.32	574.74	500.05	500.03	516.86		506.80	
30	507.03	516.60	582.96	507.20	507.18	524.25		514.04		507.03	516.60	582.96	507.20	507.18	524.25		514.04	
31	517.75	527.53	595.28	517.92	517.91	535.33		524.91		517.75	527.53	595.28	517.92	517.91	535.33		524.91	
32	528.47	538.45	607.61	528.65	528.63	546.42		535.78		528.47	538.45	607.61	528.65	528.63	546.42		535.78	
33	535.17	545.28	615.31	535.35	535.33	553.35		542.57		535.17	545.28	615.31	535.35	535.33	553.35		542.57	
34	542.32	552.56	623.53	542.50	542.48	560.74		549.82		542.32	552.56	623.53	542.50	542.48	560.74		549.82	
35	545.89	556.20	627.64	546.07	546.06	564.43		553,44		545.89	556.20	627.64	546.07	546.06	564.43		553.44	
36	549.47	559.84	631.75	549.65	549.63	568.13		557.07		549.47	559.84	631.75	549.65	549.63	568.13		557.07	
37	553.04	563.48	635.86	553.22	553.21	571.82		560.69		553.04	563.48	635.86	553.22	553.21	571.82		560.69	
38	556.61	567.13	639.97	556.80	556.78	575.52		564.31		556.61	567.13	639.97	556.80	556.78	575.52		564.31	
39	563.76	574.41	648.18	563.95	563.93	582.91		571.56		563.76	574.41	648.18	563.95	563.93	582.91		571.56	
40	570.91	581.69	656.40	571.10	571.08	590.30		578.81		570.91	581.69	656.40	571.10	571.08	590.30		578.81	
41	581.63	592.61	668.73	581.82	581.81	601.38		589.68		581.63	592.61	668.73	581.82	581.81	601.38		589.68	
42	591.90	603.08	680.54	592.10	592.08	612.01		600.09		591.90	603.08	680.54	592.10	592.08	612.01		600.09	
43	606.20	617.65	696.98	606.40	606.38	626.79		614.59		606.20	617.65	696.98	606.40	606.38	626.79		614.59	
44	624.07	635.85	717.52	624.28	624.26	645.26		632.70		624.07	635.85	717.52	624.28	624.26	645.26		632.70	
45	645.06	657.25	741.66	645.28	645.26	666.97		653.99		645.06	657.25	741.66	645.28	645.26	666.97		653.99	
46	670.08	682.74	770.43	670.30	670.28	692.84		679.35		670.08	682.74	770.43	670.30	670.28	692.84		679.35	
47	698.22	711.41	802.78	698.46	698.44	721.94		707.88		698.22	711.41	802.78	698.46	698.44	721.94		707.88	
48	730.39	744.18	839.76	730.63	730.61	755.19		740.49		730.39	744.18	839.76	730.63	730.61	755.19		740.49	
49	762.11	776.50	876.23	762.36	762.34	787.99		772.65		762.11	776.50	876.23	762.36	762.34	787.99		772.65	
50	797.84	812.91	917.32	798.11	798.09	824.94		808.88		797.84	812.91	917.32	798.11	798.09	824.94		808.88	
51	833.13	848.87	957.90	833.41	833.39	861.43		844.66		833.13	848.87	957.90	833.41	833.39	861.43		844.66	
52	872.00	888.47	1002.58	872.29	872.26	901.61		884.06		872.00	888.47	1002.58	872.29	872.26	901.61		884.06	
53	911.31	928.52	1047.78	911.61	911.59	942.26		923.92		911.31	928.52	1047.78	911.61	911.59	942.26		923.92	
54	953.75	971.76	1096.57	954.07	954.04	986.14		966.94		953.75	971.76	1096.57	954.07	954.04	986.14		966.94	
55	996.19	1015.00	1145.37	996.52	996.49	1030.02		1009.97		996.19	1015.00	1145.37	996.52	996.49	1030.02		1009.97	
56	1042.20	1061.88	1198.27	1042.55	1042.52	1077.59		1056.62		1042.20	1061.88	1198.27	1042.55	1042.52	1077.59		1056.62	
57	1088.66	1109.22	1251.69	1089.02	1088.99	1125.63		1103.72		1088.66	1109.22	1251.69	1089.02	1088.99	1125.63		1103.72	
58	1138.24	1159.74	1308.70	1138.62	1138.59	1176.90		1153.99		1138.24	1159.74	1308.70	1138.62	1138.59	1176.90		1153.99	
59	1162.81	1184.77	1336.95	1163.20	1163.17	1202.31		1178.90		1162.81	1184.77	1336.95	1163.20	1163.17	1202.31		1178.90	
60	1212.40	1235.30	1393.96	1212.80	1212.77	1253.58		1229.17		1212.40	1235.30	1393.96	1212.80	1212.77	1253.58		1229.17	
61	1255.28	1278.99	1443.26	1255.70	1255.67	1297.92		1272.65		1255.28	1278.99	1443.26	1255.70	1255.67	1297.92		1272.65	
62	1283.43	1307.67	1475.62	1283.86	1283.82	1327.02		1301.18		1283.43	1307.67	1475.62	1283.86	1283.82	1327.02		1301.18	
63	1318.72	1343.62	1516.20	1319.16	1319.12	1363.51		1336.96		1318.72	1343.62	1516.20	1319.16	1319.12	1363.51		1336.96	
64 and over	1340.16	1365.47	1540.85	1340.61	1340.57	1385.67		1358.70		1340.16	1365.47	1540.85	1340.61	1340.57	1385.67		1358.70	

Plan Information

Plan Name: HIOS Plan ID:	Molina Cascade Silver 84481WA0060006
Effective Date:	1/1/2026
Market Type:	Individual
Exchange Status:	In the exchange
Metal Level:	Silver
Plan Type:	Standardized Non-Public Option Plan

Plan Geographic Availability

Area	Available	Counties where this plan is available
Number	in area?	
1	Yes	King
2	Yes	Cowitz, Kitsap, Lewis
3	Yes	Clark, Klickitat, Skamania
4	Yes	Ferry, Lincoln, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens
5	Yes	Mason, Pierce, Thurston
6	Yes	Benton, Franklin
7	No	
8	Yes	Snohomish
9	No	

Age	Non-Smoker Rates						Smoker Rates											
Band	Area 1	Area 2	Area 3	Area 4	Area 5	Area 6	Area 7	Area 8	Area 9	Area 1	Area 2	Area 3	Area 4	Area 5	Area 6	Area 7	Area 8	Area 9
0-14	403.14	410.76	463.51	403.28	403.26	416.83		408.72		403.14	410.76	463.51	403.28	403.26	416.83		408.72	
15	438.98	447.27	504.71	439.12	439.11	453.89		445.05		438.98	447.27	504.71	439.12	439.11	453.89		445.05	
16	452.68	461.23	520.47	452.83	452.82	468.05		458.94		452.68	461.23	520.47	452.83	452.82	468.05		458.94	
17	466.38	475.19	536.22	466.54	466.52	482.22		472.83		466.38	475.19	536.22	466.54	466.52	482.22		472.83	
18	481.14	490.22	553.19	481.30	481.28	497.48		487.79		481.14	490.22	553.19	481.30	481.28	497.48		487.79	
19	495.89	505.26	570.15	496.06	496.04	512.73		502.75		495.89	505.26	570.15	496.06	496.04	512.73		502.75	
20	511.17	520.83	587.72	511.34	511.33	528.53		518.25		511.17	520.83	587.72	511.34	511.33	528.53		518.25	
21	526.98	536.94	605.90	527.16	527.14	544.88		534.27		526.98	536.94	605.90	527.16	527.14	544.88		534.27	
22	526.98	536.94	605.90	527.16	527.14	544.88		534.27		526.98	536.94	605.90	527.16	527.14	544.88		534.27	
23	526.98	536.94	605.90	527.16	527.14	544.88		534.27		526.98	536.94	605.90	527.16	527.14	544.88		534.27	
24	526.98	536.94	605.90	527.16	527.14	544.88		534.27		526.98	536.94	605.90	527.16	527.14	544.88		534.27	
25	529.09	539.08	608.32	529.27	529.25	547.06		536.41		529.09	539.08	608.32	529.27	529.25	547.06		536.41	
26	539.63	549.82	620.44	539.81	539.79	557.96		547.10		539.63	549.82	620.44	539.81	539.79	557.96		547.10	
27	552.28	562.71	634.98	552.46	552.45	571.03		559.92		552.28	562.71	634.98	552.46	552.45	571.03		559.92	
28	572.83	583.65	658.61	573.02	573.01	592.29		580.76		572.83	583.65	658.61	573.02	573.01	592.29		580.76	
29	589.69	600.83	678.00	589.89	589.87	609.72		597.85		589.69	600.83	678.00	589.89	589.87	609.72		597.85	
30	598.13	609.42	687.70	598.33	598.31	618.44		606.40		598.13	609.42	687.70	598.33	598.31	618.44		606.40	
31	610.77	622.31	702.24	610.98	610.96	631.52		619.22		610.77	622.31	702.24	610.98	610.96	631.52		619.22	
32	623.42	635.19	716.78	623.63	623.61	644.59		632.05		623.42	635.19	716.78	623.63	623.61	644.59		632.05	
33	631.33 639.76	643.25 651.84	725.87 735.56	631.54 639.97	631.52 639.95	652.77 661.49		640.06 648.61		631.33 639.76	643.25 651.84	725.87	631.54 639.97	631.52 639.95	652.77 661.49		640.06 648.61	
35	643.97		735.56	644.19	644.17	665.84		652.88		643.97					665.84			_
36	643.97	656.13 660.43	740.41	648.41	648.39	670.20		652.88		648.19	656.13 660.43	740.41	644.19 648.41	644.17 648.39	670.20		652.88 657.16	
37	652.40	664.73	743.20	652.62	652.60	674.56		661.43		652.40	664.73	743.20	652.62	652.60	674.56		661.43	
38	656.62	669.02	754.95	656.84	656.82	678.92	_	665.70		656.62	669.02	754.95	656.84	656.82	678.92		665.70	
39	665.05	677.61	764.64	665.27	665.26	687.64	_	674.25		665.05	677.61	764.64	665.27	665.26	687.64		674.25	
40	673.48	686.20	774.34	673.71	673.69	696.36		682.80		673.48	686.20	774.34	673.71	673.69	696.36		682.80	
41	686.13	699.09	788.88	686.36	686.34	709.43		695.62		686.13	699.09	788.88	686.36	686.34	709.43		695.62	
42	698.25	711.44	802.82	698.49	698.47	721.97		707.91		698.25	711.44	802.82	698.49	698.47	721.97		707.91	
43	715.12	728.62	822.21	715.35	715.33	739.40		725.01		715.12	728.62	822.21	715.35	715.33	739.40		725.01	
44	736.20	750.10	846.44	736.44	736.42	761.20		746.38		736.20	750.10	846.44	736,44	736.42	761.20		746.38	
45	760.96	775.33	874.92	761.22	761.20	786.81		771.49		760.96	775.33	874.92	761.22	761.20	786.81		771.49	
46	790.47	805.40	908.85	790.74	790.72	817.32		801.41		790.47	805.40	908.85	790.74	790.72	817.32		801.41	
47	823.67	839.23	947.02	823.95	823.93	851.65		835.07		823.67	839.23	947.02	823.95	823.93	851.65		835.07	
48	861.62	877.89	990.64	861.90	861.88	890.88		873.54		861.62	877.89	990.64	861.90	861.88	890.88		873.54	
49	899.03	916.01	1033.66	899.33	899.31	929.57		911.47		899.03	916.01	1033.66	899.33	899.31	929.57		911.47	
50	941.19	958.97	1082.14	941.51	941.48	973.16		954.21		941.19	958.97	1082.14	941.51	941.48	973.16		954.21	
51	982.82	1001.38	1130.00	983.15	983.12	1016.20		996.42		982.82	1001.38	1130.00	983.15	983.12	1016.20		996.42	
52	1028.67	1048.10	1182.71	1029.01	1028.98	1063.61		1042.90		1028.67	1048.10	1182.71	1029.01	1028.98	1063.61		1042.90	
53	1075.05	1095.35	1236.03	1075.40	1075.37	1111.56		1089.92		1075.05	1095.35	1236.03	1075.40	1075.37	1111.56		1089.92	
54	1125.11	1146.36	1293.59	1125.48	1125.45	1163.32		1140.67		1125.11	1146.36	1293.59	1125.48	1125.45	1163.32		1140.67	
55	1175.17	1197.37	1351.15	1175.56	1175.53	1215.08		1191.43		1175.17	1197.37	1351.15	1175.56	1175.53	1215.08		1191.43	
56	1229.45	1252.67	1413.56	1229.86	1229.83	1271.21		1246.46		1229.45	1252.67	1413.56	1229.86	1229.83	1271.21		1246.46	
57	1284.26	1308.51	1476.58	1284.69	1284.65	1327.87		1302.02		1284.26	1308.51	1476.58	1284.69	1284.65	1327.87		1302.02	
58	1342.75	1368.11	1543.83	1343.20	1343.16	1388.36		1361.33		1342.75	1368.11	1543.83	1343.20	1343.16	1388.36		1361.33	
59	1371.74	1397.64	1577.16	1372.19	1372.15	1418.32		1390.71		1371.74	1397.64	1577.16	1372.19	1372.15	1418.32		1390.71	
60	1430.23	1457.24	1644.41	1430.71	1430.67	1478.81		1450.02		1430.23	1457.24	1644.41	1430.71	1430.67	1478.81		1450.02	
61	1480.82	1508.79	1702.58	1481.32	1481.27	1531.11		1501.31		1480.82	1508.79	1702.58	1481.32	1481.27	1531.11		1501.31	
62	1514.02	1542.61	1740.75	1514.53	1514.48	1565.44		1534.97		1514.02	1542.61	1740.75	1514.53	1514.48	1565.44		1534.97	
63	1555.65	1585.03	1788.61	1556.17	1556.13	1608.49		1577.17		1555.65	1585.03	1788.61	1556.17	1556.13	1608.49		1577.17	
64 and over	1580.94	1610.81	1817.70	1581.48	1581.42	1634.64		1602.81		1580.94	1610.81	1817.70	1581.48	1581.42	1634.64		1602.81	

Plan Information

Plan Name:	Molina Cascade Bronze
HIOS Plan ID:	84481WA0060007
Effective Date:	1/1/2026
Market Type:	Individual
Exchange Status:	In the exchange
Metal Level:	Bronze
Plan Type:	Standardized Non-Public Option Plan

Plan Geographic Availability

Area	Available	Counties where this plan is available
Number	in area?	
1	Yes	King
2	Yes	Cowitz, Kitsap, Lewis
3	Yes	Clark, Klickitat, Skamania
4	Yes	Ferry, Lincoln, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens
5	Yes	Mason, Pierce, Thurston
6	Yes	Benton, Franklin
7	No	
8	Yes	Snohomish
9	No	

Age				Nor	n-Smoker R	ates							S	moker Rate	s			
Band	Area 1	Area 2	Area 3	Area 4	Area 5	Area 6	Area 7	Area 8	Area 9	Area 1	Area 2	Area 3	Area 4	Area 5	Area 6	Area 7	Area 8	Area 9
0-14	261.69	266.63	300.88	261.78	261.77	270.58		265.31		261.69	266.63	300.88	261.78	261.77	270.58		265.31	
15	284.95	290.33	327.62	285.05	285.04	294.63		288.89		284.95	290.33	327.62	285.05	285.04	294.63		288.89	
16	293.85	299.40	337.85	293.94	293.94	303.83		297.91		293.85	299.40	337.85	293.94	293.94	303.83		297.91	
17	302.74	308.46	348.08	302.84	302.83	313.02		306.93		302.74	308.46	348.08	302.84	302.83	313.02		306.93	
18	312.32	318.22	359.09	312.42	312.41	322.93		316.64		312.32	318.22	359.09	312.42	312.41	322.93		316.64	
19	321.90	327.98	370.10	322.00	321.99	332.83		326.35		321.90	327.98	370.10	322.00	321.99	332.83		326.35	
20	331.82	338.08	381.51	331.93	331.92	343.09		336.41		331.82	338.08	381.51	331.93	331.92	343.09		336.41	
21	342.08	348.54	393.31	342.19	342.18	353.70		346.81		342.08	348.54	393.31	342.19	342.18	353.70		346.81	
22	342.08	348.54	393.31	342.19	342.18	353.70		346.81		342.08	348.54	393.31	342.19	342.18	353.70		346.81	
23	342.08	348.54	393.31	342.19	342.18	353.70		346.81		342.08	348.54	393.31	342.19	342.18	353.70		346.81	
24	342.08	348.54	393.31	342.19	342.18	353.70		346.81		342.08	348.54	393.31	342.19	342.18	353.70		346.81	
25	343.45	349.93	394.88	343.56	343.55	355.11		348.20		343.45	349.93	394.88	343.56	343.55	355.11		348.20	
26	350.29	356.90	402.74	350.41	350.40	362.19		355.13		350.29	356.90	402.74	350.41	350.40	362.19		355.13	
27	358.50	365.27	412.18	358.62	358.61	370.67		363.46		358.50	365.27	412.18	358.62	358.61	370.67		363.46	
28	371.84	378.86	427.52	371.96	371.95	384.47		376.98		371.84	378.86	427.52	371.96	371.95	384.47		376.98	
29	382.79	390.02	440.11	382.91	382.90	395.79		388.08		382.79	390.02	440.11	382.91	382.90	395.79		388.08	
30	388.26	395.59	446.40	388.39	388.38	401.45		393.63		388.26	395.59	446.40	388.39	388.38	401.45		393.63	
31	396.47	403.96	455.84	396.60	396.59	409.93		401.95		396.47	403.96	455.84	396.60	396.59	409.93		401.95	
32	404.68	412.32	465.28	404.81	404.80	418.42		410.28		404.68	412.32	465.28	404.81	404.80	418.42		410.28	
33	409.81	417.55	471.18	409.95	409.94	423.73		415.48		409.81	417.55	471.18	409.95	409.94	423.73		415.48	
-	415.28	423.13	477.47	415.42	415.41	429.39		421.03		415.28	423.13	477.47	415.42	415.41	429.39		421.03	
35	418.02 420.76	425.91 428.70	480.62 483.77	418.16 420.90	418.15	432.22 435.05		423.80 426.58		418.02 420.76	425.91 428.70	480.62 483.77	418.16 420.90	418.15	432.22		423.80 426.58	
37	420.76	428.70	483.77 486.91	420.90	420.89	435.05		426.58		420.76	428.70	485.77	420.90	420.89	435.05		420.58	
38	423.49	431.49	486.91 490.06	423.64	423.62	437.88 440.71		429.35		423.49	431.49	486.91	423.64	423.62	437.88		429.35	
39	426.23	434.28	490.06	426.37	426.36	440.71 446.37		432.13		426.23	434.28	490.06	426.37 431.85	426.36	440.71		432.13	
40	431.70	435.00	502.64	431.83	431.84	440.37		437.00		431.70	439.80	502.64	431.65	431.84	440.37		437.08	
40	437.18	443.43	512.08	437.52	437.31	432.02		443.22		437.18	443.43	512.08	437.52	437.51	432.02		443.22	
42	453.25	461.81	521.13	453.41	453.39	468.65		459.53		453.25	461.81	521.13	453.41	453.39	468.65		459.53	
43	464.20	472.97	533.72	464.36	464.34	479,97		470.62		464.20	472.97	533.72	464.36	464.34	479.97		470.62	
44	477.88	486.91	549.45	478.04	478.03	494.11		484.50		477.88	486.91	549.45	478.04	478.03	494.11		484.50	
45	493,96	503.29	567.93	494.13	494.11	510.74		500.80		493.96	503.29	567.93	494.13	494.11	510.74		500.80	
46	513.12	522.81	589.96	513.29	513.27	530.55		520.22		513.12	522.81	589.96	513.29	513.27	530.55		520.22	
47	534.67	544.77	614.74	534.85	534.83	552.83		542.07		534.67	544.77	614.74	534.85	534.83	552.83		542.07	
48	559.30	569.86	643.05	559.49	559.47	578.29		567.04		559.30	569.86	643.05	559.49	559.47	578.29		567.04	
49	583.59	594.61	670.98	583.78	583.76	603.41		591.66		583.59	594.61	670.98	583.78	583.76	603.41		591.66	
50	610.95	622.49	702.44	611.16	611.14	631.70		619.41		610.95	622.49	702.44	611.16	611.14	631.70		619.41	
51	637.98	650.03	733.51	638.19	638.17	659.64		646.80		637.98	650.03	733.51	638.19	638.17	659.64		646.80	
52	667.74	680.35	767.73	667.96	667.94	690.42		676.98		667.74	680.35	767.73	667.96	667.94	690.42		676.98	
53	697.84	711.02	802.34	698.07	698.05	721.54		707.50		697.84	711.02	802.34	698.07	698.05	721.54		707.50	
54	730.34	744.13	839.71	730.58	730.56	755.14		740.44		730.34	744.13	839.71	730.58	730.56	755.14		740.44	
55	762.84	777.24	877.07	763.09	763.07	788.74		773.39		762.84	777.24	877.07	763.09	763.07	788.74		773.39	
56	798.07	813.14	917.58	798.34	798.31	825.17		809.11		798.07	813.14	917.58	798.34	798.31	825.17		809.11	
57	833.65	849.39	958.49	833.92	833.90	861.96		845.18		833.65	849.39	958.49	833.92	833.90	861.96		845.18	
58	871.62	888.08	1002.14	871.91	871.88	901.22		883.68		871.62	888.08	1002.14	871.91	871.88	901.22		883.68	
59	890.43	907.25	1023.77	890.73	890.70	920.67		902.75		890.43	907.25	1023.77	890.73	890.70	920.67		902.75	
60	928.40	945.94	1067.43	928.71	928.69	959.93		941.25		928.40	945.94	1067.43	928.71	928.69	959.93		941.25	
61	961.24	979.40	1105.19	961.56	961.53	993.89		974.54		961.24	979.40	1105.19	961.56	961.53	993.89		974.54	
62	982.79	1001.35	1129.97	983.12	983.09	1016.17		996.39		982.79	1001.35	1129.97	983.12	983.09	1016.17		996.39	
63	1009.82	1028.89	1161.04	1010.15	1010.12	1044.11		1023.79		1009.82	1028.89	1161.04	1010.15	1010.12	1044.11		1023.79	
64 and over	1026.24	1045.62	1179.92	1026.57	1026.54	1061.09		1040.43		1026.24	1045.62	1179.92	1026.57	1026.54	1061.09		1040.43	

Plan Information

Plan Name:	Molina Cascade Vital Gold
HIOS Plan ID:	84481WA0060008
Effective Date:	1/1/2026
Market Type:	Individual
Exchange Status:	In the exchange
Metal Level:	Gold
Plan Type:	Standardized Non-Public Option Plan

Plan Geographic Availability

Area	Available	Counties where this plan is available
Number	in area?	
1	Yes	King
2	Yes	Cowitz, Kitsap, Lewis
3	Yes	Clark, Klickitat, Skamania
4	Yes	Ferry, Lincoln, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens
5	Yes	Mason, Pierce, Thurston
6	Yes	Benton, Franklin
7	No	
8	Yes	Snohomish
9	No	

Age Band 0-14 15	Area 1	Area 2	Area 3															
			Alea J	Area 4	Area 5	Area 6	Area 7	Area 8	Area 9	Area 1	Area 2	Area 3	Area 4	Area 5	Area 6	Area 7	Area 8	Area 9
15	321.95	328.03	370.16	322.06	322.05	332.88		326.40		321.95	328.03	370.16	322.06	322.05	332.88		326.40	
13	350.57	357.19	403.06	350.68	350.67	362.47		355.42		350.57	357.19	403.06	350.68	350.67	362.47		355.42	
16	361.51	368.33	415.64	361.63	361.62	373.79		366.51		361.51	368.33	415.64	361.63	361.62	373.79		366.51	
17	372.45	379.48	428.22	372.57	372.56	385.10		377.60		372.45	379.48	428.22	372.57	372.56	385.10		377.60	
18	384.23	391.49	441.77	384.36	384.35	397.28		389.55		384.23	391.49	441.77	384.36	384.35	397.28		389.55	
19	396.02	403.50	455.32	396.15	396.14	409.47		401.50		396.02	403.50	455.32	396.15	396.14	409.47		401.50	
20	408.22	415.93	469.35	408.36	408.35	422.09		413.87		408.22	415.93	469.35	408.36	408.35	422.09		413.87	
21	420.85	428.79	483.87	420.99	420.98	435.14		426.67		420.85	428.79	483.87	420.99	420.98	435.14		426.67	
22	420.85	428.79	483.87	420.99	420.98	435.14		426.67		420.85	428.79	483.87	420.99	420.98	435.14		426.67	
23	420.85	428.79	483.87	420.99	420.98	435.14		426.67		420.85	428.79	483.87	420.99	420.98	435.14		426.67	
24	420.85	428.79	483.87	420.99	420.98	435.14		426.67		420.85	428.79	483.87	420.99	420.98	435.14		426.67	
25	422.53	430.51	485.80	422.67	422.66	436.88		428.38		422.53	430.51	485.80	422.67	422.66	436.88		428.38	
26	430.95	439.09	495.48	431.09	431.08	445.58		436.91		430.95	439.09	495.48	431.09	431.08	445.58		436.91	
27	441.05	449.38	507.09	441.20	441.18	456.03		447.15		441.05	449.38	507.09	441.20	441.18	456.03		447.15	
28	457.46	466.10	525.97	457.61	457.60	473.00		463.79		457.46	466.10	525.97	457.61	457.60	473.00		463.79	
29	470.93	479.82	541.45	471.09	471.07	486.92		477.44		470.93	479.82	541.45	471.09	471.07	486.92		477.44	
30	477.66	486.68	549.19	477.82	477.81	493.88		484.27		477.66	486.68	549.19	477.82	477.81	493.88		484.27	
31	487.76	496.97	560.80	487.92	487.91	504.33		494.51		487.76	496.97	560.80	487.92	487.91	504.33		494.51	
32	497.86	507.26	572.42	498.03	498.01	514.77		504.75		497.86	507.26	572.42	498.03	498.01	514.77		504.75	
33	504.17	513.70	579.68	504.34	504.33	521.30		511.15		504.17	513.70	579.68	504.34	504.33	521.30		511.15	
34	510.91	520.56	587.42	511.08	511.06	528.26		517.98		510.91	520.56	587.42	511.08	511.06	528.26		517.98	
35	514.28	523.99	591.29	514.45	514.43	531.74		521.39		514.28	523.99	591.29	514.45	514.43	531.74		521.39	
36	517.64	527.42	595.16	517.81	517.80	535.22		524.80		517.64	527.42	595.16	517.81	517.80	535.22		524.80	
37	521.01	530.85	599.03	521.18	521.17	538.70		528.22		521.01	530.85	599.03	521.18	521.17	538.70		528.22	
38	524.38	534.28	602.90	524.55	524.54	542.18		531.63		524.38	534.28	602.90	524.55	524.54	542.18		531.63	
39	531.11	541.14	610.64	531.29	531.27	549.15		538.46		531.11	541.14	610.64	531.29	531.27	549.15		538.46	
40 41	537.84	548.00	618.38	538.02	538.01	556.11		545.28		537.84	548.00	618.38	538.02	538.01	556.11		545.28	
	547.94	558.29	630.00	548.13	548.11	566.55		555.52		547.94	558.29	630.00	548.13	548.11	566.55		555.52	
42 43	557.62 571.09	568.15 581.87	641.13 656.61	557.81 571.28	557.79 571.26	576.56 590.49		565.34 578.99		557.62 571.09	568.15 581.87	641.13 656.61	557.81 571.28	557.79 571.26	576.56 590.49		565.34 578.99	
45	571.09	599.03	675.97	571.28	571.26	607.89				571.09	581.87	675.97	571.28	571.26	607.89			
44	607.70	619.18	698.71	607.91	607.89	628.34		596.06 616.11		607.70	619.18	698.71	607.91	607.89	628.34		596.06 616.11	
45	631.27	643.19	725.80	631.48	631.46	652.71		640.00		631.27	643.19	725.80	631.48	631.46	652.71		640.00	
40	657.78	670.21	725.80	658.00	657.98	680.12	_	666.88		657.78	670.21	723.80	658.00	657.98	680.12		666.88	
47	688.09	701.08	730.23	688.31	688.29	711.45	_	697.60		688.09	701.08	791.13	688.31	688.29	711.45		697.60	
49	717.97	731.52	825.48	718.20	718.18	742.35		727.90		717.97	731.52	825.48	718.20	718.18	742.35		727.90	
50	751.63	765.83	864.19	751.88	751.86	777.16		762.03		751.63	765.83	864.19	751.88	751.86	777.16		762.03	
50	784.88	799.70	902.42	785.14	785.12	811.54		795.74		784.88	799.70	902.42	785.14	785.12	811.54		795.74	
52	821.49	837.01	944.51	821.77	821.74	849.39		832.86		821.49	837.01	944.51	821.77	821.74	849.39		832.86	
53	858.53	874.74	987.09	858.81	858.79	887.69		870.40		858.53	874.74	987.09	858.81	858.79	887.69		870.40	
54	898.51	915.48	1033.06	898.81	898.78	929.02		910.94		898.51	915.48	1033.06	898.81	898.78	929.02		910.94	
55	938.49	956.21	1079.03	938.80	938.77	970.36		951.47		938.49	956.21	1079.03	938.80	938.77	970.36		951.47	
56	981.84	1000.38	1128.87	982.16	982.14	1015.18		995.42		981.84	1000.38	1128.87	982.16	982.14	1015.18		995.42	
57	1025.60	1044.97	1179.19	1025.95	1025.92	1010.10		1039.79		1025.60	1044.97	1179.19	1025.95	1025.92	1010.10		1039.79	
58	1072.32	1092.57	1232.90	1072.68	1072.64	1108.74		1087.15		1072.32	1092.57	1232.90	1072.68	1072.64	1108.74		1087.15	
59	1072.32	1116.15	1252.50	1095.83	1072.04	1132.67		1110.62		1072.32	1116.15	1252.50	1095.83	1072.04	1132.67		1110.62	
60	1142.18	1163.75	1313.22	1142.56	1142.53	1180.97		1157.98		1142.18	1163.75	1313.22	1142.56	1142.53	1132.07		1157.98	
61	1142.10	1204.91	1359.67	1142.98	1142.93	1222.74		1198.94		1142.18	1204.91	1315.22	1142.98	1142.93	1222.74		1198.94	
62	1209.09	1231.93	1390.16	1209.50	1209.46	1250.16		1225.82		1209.09	1231.93	1390.16	1209.50	1209.46	1250.16		1225.82	
63	1242.34	1265.80	1428.38	1242.76	1242.72	1284.53		1259.53		1242.34	1265.80	1428.38	1242.76	1242.72	1284.53		1259.53	
64 and over	1262.54	1286.37	1420.58	1262.96	1262.93	1305.42		1235.33		1262.54	1286.37	1451.61	1242.96	1242.72	1305.42		1235.55	

Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. Rating Example 1/1/2026-12/31/2026

Family Rating Example

Plan Design: Molina Cascade Silver Product: 84481WA006 HIOS: 84481WA0060006

				(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)	
				Base Premium				
Member	Age	Smoking Status	Rating Area	Rate ⁽¹⁾	Age Factor ⁽²⁾	Tobacco	Area	Final Premium ⁽²⁾
Subscriber	40	Smoker	Rating Area 2	\$526.98	1.2780	1.0000	1.0189	\$686.20
Spouse	38	Non-Smoker	Rating Area 2	\$526.98	1.2460	1.0000	1.0189	\$669.02
Child 1	18	Non-Smoker	Rating Area 2	\$526.98	0.9130	1.0000	1.0189	\$490.22
Child 2	16	Non-Smoker	Rating Area 2	\$526.98	0.8590	1.0000	1.0189	\$461.23
Child 3	14	Non-Smoker	Rating Area 2	\$526.98	0.7650	1.0000	1.0189	\$410.76
Child 4	11	Non-Smoker	Rating Area 2	\$526.98	0.0000	1.0000	1.0189	\$0.00
Total								\$2,717.43

The rate schedule includes a table outlining premiums by age, smoking status and rating area by each plan. 'Final Premium' is taken directly from

the rate schedule for the appropriate plan, age, smoking status and rating area combination

(1) Corresponds to Calibrated Plan Adjusted Index Rate in URRT

(2) Rates are charged to no more than three oldest covered children under 21 for family coverage

SERFF Tracking #:	MLWA-134518839	State Tracking #:	484742		Company Tracking #:	
State:	Washington			Filing Company:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.	
TOI/Sub-TOI:	HOrg021 Individua	al Health Organizations - H	lealth Maintenand	e (HMO)/HOrg021.005C Individ	lual - Other	
Product Name:	2026 Non-grandfa	athered Individual Rate Fili	ng MHW0101202	26		
Project Name/Number:	/					
Product Name:	2026 Non-grandfa	0		() S	C	

URRT

State Determination

Review Status: Incomplete

SERFF Tracking #:	MLWA-134518839	State Tracking #:	484742		Company Tracking #:	
State:	Washington			Filing Company:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.	
TOI/Sub-TOI:	HOrg021 Individua	l Health Organizations - H	lealth Maintenand	e (HMO)/HOrg021.005C Individ	dual - Other	
Product Name:	2026 Non-grandfa	thered Individual Rate Fili	ng MHW0101202	6		
Project Name/Number:	/					

URRT Items

Item Name	Attachment(s)
Unified Rate Review Template	UnifiedRateReviewSubmission_20250511175956.xml
Actuarial Memorandum	PartIIIRateFilingDocumentatonandActuarialMemorandum.pdf
Actuarial Memorandum - Redacted	PartIIIRateFilingDocumentationandMemorandum_Redacted.pdf
Consumer Justification Narrative	Part//WrittenDescriptionJustifyingtheRateIncrease.pdf
Other Supporting Documents	Part/UnifiedRateReviewTemplate.pdf



Actuarial Memorandum and Certification

Effective January 1, 2026

The purpose of this actuarial memorandum and certification is to provide information related to Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.'s (Molina) Part I Unified Rate Review Template submission to the Washington Individual Marketplace (Washington Marketplace).

The actuarial memorandum and certification describe Molina's rating methodology used to develop rates for Individual products offered on the Washington Marketplace effective January 1, 2026. Molina will not market Individual products outside of the Washington Marketplace.

Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. is a managed care organization that provides healthcare services individuals eligible for Medicaid, Medicare, and Marketplace throughout the State of Washington. Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. is a licensed state health plan managed by its parent corporation, Molina Healthcare, Inc.

Molina Healthcare, Inc., a FORTUNE 500 company, provides managed health care services under the Medicaid and Medicare programs and through the state insurance marketplaces. Through our locally operated health plans in 20 states across the nation, Molina serves more than 5 million members. Dr. C. David Molina founded our company in 1980 as a provider organization serving low-income families in Southern Washington. Today, we continue his mission of providing high quality and cost-effective health care to those who need it most.

200 Oceangate = Suite 100 = Long Beach, CA = 800.526.8196

MolinaHealthcare.com



Contents

Actuarial Memorandum and Certification	1
GENERAL INFORMATION	3
Company Identifying Information	3
COMPANY CONTACT INFORMATION	
PROPOSED RATE INCREASE(S)	4
MARKET EXPERIENCE	5
Experience Period Premium and Claims	5
Benefit Categories	6
Projection Factors	7
Trend Factors	7
Adjustments to Trended EHB Allowed Claims PMPM	9
Manual Rate Adjustments	
CREDIBILITY OF EXPERIENCE	
Establishing the Index Rate	
Development of the Market-wide Adjusted Index Rate	
REINSURANCE	
Risk Adjustment and Payment Change	
Plan Adjusted Index Rates	
Non-Benefit Expenses and Profit & Risk	
CALIBRATION	
Base Premium Rate Development	15
PLAN PRODUCT INFORMATION	
AV METAL VALUES	
AV PRICING VALUES	
ESSENTIAL HEALTH BENEFITS	
Membership Projections	
TERMINATED PRODUCTS	19
PLAN TYPE	
MISCELLANEOUS INSTRUCTIONS	19
EFFECTIVE RATE REVIEW INFORMATION	
RELIANCE	20
ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION	21



GENERAL INFORMATION

The information below documents the company identifying and contact information entered into the general information section of Worksheet 1 of the Unified Rate Review Template (URRT).

The rate methodology and resulting premiums outlined in this Actuarial Memorandum assume current law, which includes the following:

- The expiration of the American Rescue Plan (ARP) enhanced premium tax credit subsidies at the end of 2025.

- Cost-Sharing Reduction (CSR) subsidies remain unfunded.

- The parameters of the HHS Notice of Benefit and Payment Parameters for 2026 (Final 2026 Payment Notice), which became effective on January 15th, 2025.

Notably, the Marketplace Integrity and Affordability Proposed Rule (Program Integrity Rule) was published by CMS in the Federal Register on March 19th, 2025, followed by a comment period that could substantially alter the proposed rule. The rate methodology and resulting premiums outlined in this Actuarial Memorandum were prepared prior to the finalization of the Program Integrity Rule and therefore do not reflect the changes proposed in the Program Integrity Rule.

Molina will seek regulatory approval to file revised rates if material changes to the regulatory environment occur, including, but not limited to, changes to the above mentioned items.

Company Identifying Information

Company Identifying Information		
Legal Name: Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.		
State:	Washington	
HIOS Issuer ID:	84481	
Market:	Washington Individual Marketplace	
Effective Date:	January 1, 2026	

Company Contact Information

Company Contact Information		
Contact Name	Kathryn Hall	
E-mail	Kathryn.Hall@molinahealthcare.com	



PROPOSED RATE INCREASE(S)

Molina's rate filing reflects a rate change of 24.59% as calculated by section Q5 of the Uniform Product Modification Justification (UPMJ) template for Molina's 43,346 members enrolled effective March 2025, reported as of April 2025. The UPMJ Q5 rate change is calculated using the average rate change of each plan weighted by membership in each plan.

Molina's rate filing reflects the following rate changes as calculated by Part I of the Unified Rate Review Template in Section 1 of Worksheet 2 for Molina's 36,212 members enrolled in plans that are renewing for 2026. Enrollment data is as of March 2025, reported as of April 2025. The URRT rate change is calculated using the rate change of each renewing plan weighted by the membership and premium in each renewing plan.

The rate changes vary by plan due to changes in the Actuarial Value (AV) Pricing Values assigned to each metal plan that are applied to the Plan Adjusted Index Rate.

			202503	2025	2026			
14-Digit Plan ID	Plan Name	Metal	Mbrs	PMPM	PMPM	Avg	Min	Max
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	Gold	10,687	\$685	\$748	9.3%	8.6%	11.4%
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	Silver	13,965	\$662	\$907	37.0%	36.0%	39.4%
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	Bronze	11,560	\$547	\$635	16.1%	15.4%	18.3%
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	Gold	0	\$0	\$0	-	-	-
Total			36,212	\$632	\$773	22.4%	8.6%	39.4%

Reason for Rate Change(s): The following factors contribute toward the overall change in the proposed rates.

- **Claims:** Projected claims for 2026 are expected to contribute toward a 17.3% increase in rates due to updated base period experience claims, trend, changes in product, acuity, and demographic mix.
- **Taxes and Fees:** Taxes, fees, and retention are expected to contribute toward a 0.5% increase in rates.
- **Margin:** Margins are expected to contribute toward a 0.5% increase in rates at our company standard 3.0% after-tax profit margin.
- **Risk Transfer:** Risk transfer is expected to contribute toward a 1.9% decrease in rates.
- Administrative Expenses: Administrative expenses are expected to contribute toward a 0.3% increase in rates.
- **Membership Mix:** The membership mix from the base period to the projection period compared to the membership mix for comparable time periods from the prior year rate filing is expected to contribute toward a 5.7% increase in rates.

Rate changes vary by plan due to changes in Actuarial Value, Cost Share Design (CSD), and Geographic factors.



MARKET EXPERIENCE

The single risk pool was established according to the requirements in 45 CFR 156.80. No transitional products/plans or grandfathered products are included in the development of the single risk pool.

Molina's 2024 experience in Part I of the Unified Rate Review Template (URRT) is based on 489,287 member months or 40,774 average members in the period of January 1, 2024 to December 31, 2024.

Experience Period Premium and Claims

Paid Through Date: The market experience reported in Worksheet 1, Section I of the URRT represents 2024 incurred claims paid through March 2025. The completion factors applied to the 2024 claims experience were updated with data through March 2025.

Current Date: The current enrollment and premium are reported as of April 2025.

Premiums (Net of MLR Rebate) in Experience Period: The premiums reported in Worksheet 1, Section I of the URRT represent the earned premium from 2024, excluding risk adjustment transfer payments for the 2024 benefit year. Earned premium does not reflect any MLR rebates. No amounts were subtracted from the earned premium for any reductions prescribed by the federal MLR formula, such as taxes and assessments.

Allowed and Incurred Claims in Experience Period: The following table reports the allowed and incurred claims during the experience period of January 1, 2024 to December 31, 2024.

Description	Medical	Pharmacy	Capitation	Total
Allowed	\$237,949,720	\$80,067,777	\$13,196,321	\$331,213,818
IBNR Factor	1.014	1.000	1.000	1.010
Allowed w/ IBNR	\$241,277,636	\$80,067,777	\$13,196,321	\$334,541,734
Paid	\$204,905,854	\$71,110,323	\$10,164,514	\$286,180,691
IBNR Factor	1.014	1.000	1.000	1.010
Paid w/ IBNR	\$207,836,278	\$71,110,323	\$10,164,514	\$289,111,115

The experience is for all 2024 individual non-grandfathered plans including subsidized populations defined under the Cost Sharing Reduction (CSR) programs. The experience does include data for the American Indian/Alaska Native (AIAN) population which is funded by the federal government and is not tied to any metal level in the Marketplace.

Allowed claims for the experience period were obtained from the claims records by adding the plan incurred paid claims and the member cost-sharing for medical and pharmacy claims net of rebates received from drug manufacturers. The allowed claims calculation applies to both fee-for-service claims and capitation costs.



Completion factors were applied to both the allowed and incurred medical claim amounts. The completion factors were developed separately for inpatient and non-inpatient medical claims based on Molina's Washington Marketplace data. The IBNR factor for medical allowed claims is 1.014. The IBNR factor for medical incurred and paid claims is 1.014. IBNR factors were not applied to capitation and pharmacy claims.

The IBNR reserves were determined based on best estimates. Explicit margin for loss adjustment expenses and provision for adverse deviation are accounted for in the financial system in separate accounts that do not impact the completion factors used for IBNR reserves.

All medical claims are paid through Molina's claims system. Pharmacy claims are processed through Molina's pharmacy benefit manager.

In the experience period amounts paid toward cost sharing using any form of direct support offered by drug manufacturers to insured patients to reduce or eliminate immediate out-of-pocket costs for specific prescription brand drugs are not counted toward the annual limitation on cost sharing.

There were no federal or state reinsurance amounts to report in Worksheet 1, Section I and Section II, Worksheet 2 of the URRT.

Experience Period Premium and Experience Period Member Months in 2024 were reported in Worksheet 1, Section I and Section II, Worksheet 2 of the URRT.

Inclusion of Capitation Payments: All capitated payments are included in the experience data and rate development. For pediatric vision coverage Molina has a vision care agreement with Vision Service Plan (VSP), a California not-for-profit corporation, with its principal place of business located in Rancho Cordova, CA and Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. which is in Bothell, WA. No changes have occurred to the 2026 agreement terms compared with 2024 and 2025.

Actual to Projected Analysis: Molina tracks Marketplace experience on an ongoing monthly basis through IBNR reserving, claims forecasting based on current and prior year results, and Risk Adjustment estimation. The experience is tracked at the single risk pool level. 2024 experience was used as the baseline experience period for the 2026 rate filing, so the extent that 2024 experience deviated from projected 2024 results is captured in 2026 rates. No extra adjustments were made in 2026 pricing to account for 2024 deviations in claims.

Benefit Categories

Molina assigned all experience claims to benefit categories utilizing Milliman's MedInsight Health Cost Guidelines (HCG) grouper. The following table displays the measurement units related to each benefit category.



Benefit Category	Util Type
Inpatient Hospital	Days
Outpatient Hospital	Visits
Professional	Services
Other Medical	Services
Capitation	Benefit Period
Prescription Drug	Prescriptions

Projection Factors

Trend Factors

Trend Factors: Trend factors were applied separately for unit cost and utilization and by each major benefit category shown in Worksheet 1, Section II of the URRT. The Year 1 and Year 2 trend factors represent the annual trend numbers that were used to trend the experience period claims forward 24 months from the midpoint of the base period, July 2024, to the midpoint of the projection period, July 2026.

Unit cost trends were measured by calculating average reimbursement rates in the base period and projection period, which consider reimbursement changes and provider mix changes. The unit cost trends include the expected impact of Medicare reimbursement changes from 2024 to 2026 for provider reimbursement contracts that are based on a percentage of the Medicare fee schedule. Pharmacy unit cost trends are based on an analysis of AWP changes over time for a fixed basket of drugs.

The unit cost projections reflect input on likely network and provider contract term changes for the projection year. Provider contracting is already complete for plan year 2026 for counties within Molina's existing footprint. The status of projected reimbursement trend is mostly locked in for plan year 2026.

Utilization trends were developed through a review of trends from the 2025 URRT public use files in Worksheet 1, Section II, with a focus on Individual Market plans with non-zero credibility and nonzero trend factors in states where Molina offers coverage. Year 1 utilization trends include the impact of emerging experience in 2025. Changes in average health status and mix of services are considered in the Acuity and Plan Mix adjustments included in the rate filing and are not considered in utilization trends.

Cost-sharing benefit features such as deductible, copay, out-of-pocket maximum would impact utilization leveraging of trend. However, for pricing purposes allowed trends (utilization before leveraging) were used according to the URR instructions for developing the single risk pool.



Trends were selected based on expectations for a more stable On-Exchange population and were compared to historical and prospective trends for our On-Exchange experience in other states. In general, prospective utilization trends were selected in a way that does not expect abnormally high and abnormally low historical experience to continue.

Please see WA Exhibit 3 for support of the selected trends applied in pricing and WA Exhibits 4 and 5 as support for the historical and adjusted trends described above.



Adjustments to Trended EHB Allowed Claims PMPM

Morbidity Adjustment: The morbidity adjustment is comprised of an acuity factor that represents anticipated changes in Molina's single risk pool.

Changes in acuity: The morbidity of Molina's covered population is expected to decrease between the experience period and the projection period.

An acuity adjustment of 1.039 was made to the 2024 experience period data to reflect changes in the population acuity from the experience period to the 2025 current period. The acuity changes from the 2024 experience period to the 2025 current period are measured by calculating the difference in the 2024 risk scores and 2025 risk scores, both weighted by 2026 projected metal mix to avoid double counting with the plan mix adjustment.

The acuity change from the 2025 current period to the 2026 projection period is calculated in the same way, weighting 2025 and 2026 risk scores with 2026 projected metal mix. With the implementation of uniform silver-loading, the majority of Molina's Silver members are expected to move to Gold plans decreasing the projected average risk score for Gold members.

Under current law, Enhanced Premium Tax Credits (ePTCs) are scheduled to expire at the end of 2025. Molina retained Milliman to analyze the impact of expiring premium subsidies on statewide morbidity. We reviewed the study and determined that the best estimate for an acuity adjustment is 1.023. The total acuity adjustment factor for the 2025 current period to the 2026 projection period is 0.930.

The final acuity adjustment factor is 0.967. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.1.

Demographic Shift: A demographic adjustment factor was applied to the experience period claims to reflect the anticipated change in the demographic mix from the 2024 experience data to the 2026 projection period.

The anticipated demographic mix is based on a review of enrollment through March 2025 and projected 2026 enrollment compared to the experience period. Molina anticipates that its 2026 demographics will be consistent with its 2025 demographics for existing membership. The demographic adjustments were developed using allowed claims by age cohort normalized for differences in metal and acuity. The total demographic adjustment made to the 2024 experience period data is 1.007. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.2a.

Geographic Adjustment: A geographic adjustment factor was applied to the experience period claims to reflect the anticipated change in the area membership mix from the 2024 experience data to the 2026 projection period. A geographic adjustment of 1.002 was made to the 2024 experience period data. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.2c.

Plan Mix Adjustment: The plan mix adjustment reflects anticipated changes in the average utilization of services due to differences in average cost-sharing requirements during the experience period and



average cost-sharing requirements in the projection period. This includes changes in induced demand and the effects of selection for the single risk pool.

The 2024 claims experience by Metal and CSR variant was used to weight the 2024 membership mix against the projected membership mix expected in the 2026 projection period to develop a plan mix adjustment factor between the 2024 experience period and 2026 projection period. The Gold allowed claims amount was adjusted to reflect the membership migration to Gold as a result of uniform silver-loading. The adjusted allowed claims are a weighted average calculated using the membership moving from Silver and Bronze to Gold.

The plan mix adjustment made to the 2024 experience period data is 1.121. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.3.

Manual Rate Adjustments

Not Applicable.

Credibility of Experience

A Monte Carlo simulation was used to determine the credibility level to assign to the base period experience. The simulation used a claims probability distribution (CPD) from the Final 2026 Actuarial Value calculator to generate random samples of members and calculated the average annual cost for each sample.

The results showed that 60,000 member months are needed so that the average annual cost is within 10% of the mean (expected claims amount) 95% of the time.

The credibility percentage to apply to the experience data is based on experience period member months and the credibility formula below:

- 0 59,999 member months: 100% manual
- 60,000+ member months: 100% experience

The 2024 experience in Part I of the Unified Rate Review Template (URRT) is based on 489,287 member months resulting in a credibility percentage that is 100% experience rated. This method is consistent with the applicable American Academy of Actuaries' Actuarial Standards of Practice (ASOP) No. 25 Credibility Procedures.



Establishing the Index Rate

Index Rate: The index rate is developed following the specifications of 45 CFR part 156.80(d)(1). The index rate for the projection period is estimated to be \$892.52. The index rate represents the estimated total allowed claims experience for the essential health benefits within the Washington Marketplace. The index rate does not include adjustments for the risk adjustment and reinsurance programs or an adjustment for the Washington Marketplace user fee. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1a.

Development of the Market-wide Adjusted Index Rate

Reinsurance

Not Applicable.

Risk Adjustment and Payment Change

Experience Period Risk Adjustment PMPM:

Molina used results from the Wakely National Risk Adjustment Reporting (WNRAR) Project to supplement internal estimates of risk scores, statewide premiums, and related risk adjustment transfer amounts. For the 2024 experience period, the risk transfer receivable is \$80.25 per member per month (PMPM) or \$39,265,304.

Projected Risk Adjustments PMPM: Molina estimated the risk transfer amount for 2026 using the 2024 experience period risk transfer amounts. The 2026 risk transfer estimates were developed by projecting 2025 relative risk scores and transfer payments, then projecting 2026 relative risk scores and transfer payments in the projection period reflect expected changes in the relative risk of the population and changes to the statewide premium. The projection is based on the 2026 calibrated model. The population was grouped into the following cohorts:

- 2025 Renewal Members Some of Molina's current members previously had coverage in 2024 and renewed in 2025 with Molina. Molina relied on the renewal member's 2024 experience and risk scores to project their 2025 relative risk scores, taking into consideration any applicable changes in enrollment across metal tiers.
- 2025 New Members To estimate the relative risk of the 2025 new members, Molina referred to the estimated risk scores and transfer amounts from the 2024 experience period. Estimated risk scores were adjusted in consideration of the metal tier mix between the 2024 members and the 2025 new members.



• 2026 Members – Molina assumed the 2026 members would have the higher relative risk scores as the 2025 members, with consideration for the metal tier mix between the two years.

The impact of the national high-risk pool fund was incorporated using 2024 claims experience and a white paper report from Wakely on the estimated high-cost risk pooling charges based on information voluntarily provided by issuers. The net impact of estimated charges and recoveries was calculated as \$1.45 PMPM payable.

The impact of the risk adjustment data validation program was incorporated using historical error rates from the final CMS RADV results and the RADV error rate report from Wakely based on information voluntarily provided by issuers. The net impact of estimated payment was calculated as \$1.97 PMPM receivable.

The resulting 2026 risk transfer receivable estimate is \$82.23 PMPM. Molina included \$1.45 PMPM payable for projected national high-risk pooling funding and \$1.97 PMPM receivable for projected risk adjustment data validation to get a net risk transfer receivable estimate of \$82.75 PMPM. This amount was converted from a paid to allowed basis and entered in the URRT Worksheet I, Section II.

The risk transfer receivable amounts in the projection period reflect expected changes in the relative risk of the population and changes to the statewide premium.

The 2026 statewide average premium was projected using historical experience and information from Wakely, including the estimated 2025 statewide average premium. An adjustment of was made to the statewide average premium to account for changes due to uniform silver-loading. Using historical experience and the adjustment for silver-loading, the 2026 statewide average premium increase is estimated to be 8.2%.

Please refer to WA Exhibit 10 for further information on projected risk adjustment.

Washington Marketplace Exchange Fee:

Washington Marketplace will charge a fee of \$5.11 PMPM which was divided by the total paid to allowed factor of 0.787 to convert to an allowed basis of \$6.49 PMPM for the Market Adjusted Index Rate. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1a to locate the same percentage for the Exchange User Fee entered in Worksheet 1, Section II.

Market Adjusted Index Rate: The market adjusted index rate is developed following the specifications of 45 CFR part 156.80(d)(1). Molina modified the index rate provided in URRT Worksheet I to a market adjusted index rate. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1a

Plan Adjusted Index Rates

The plan adjusted index rates are developed following the specifications of 45 CFR part 156.80(d)(2). The plan adjusted index rates are entered in Worksheet 2, Section IV, of the URRT. Molina calculated the plan adjusted index rates by applying plan specific level adjustments for actuarial value, cost


sharing utilization, additional benefits, and administrative costs, excluding exchange user fees, to the market adjusted index rate. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 10.2.

Paid to Allowed Ratio: The Paid to Allowed ratio reflects the estimated cost-sharing in the projected period. The Final 2026 AV Calculator was used to determine metal AVs, but for pricing a different calculator was used. This is detailed in the Pricing AVs section. The Paid to Allowed ratio is the member-weighted average of the Actuarial Values. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1b.

Benefits in Addition to EHBs:

There are no benefits in addition to EHBs. However, Molina covers the elective termination of pregnancy benefit. Per Checklist Item #10d, abortion services must be treated as non-EHBs in the URRT. Therefore, elective termination of pregnancy costs are included in the Index Rate and field 3.5 in the URRT has been adjusted to account for these costs. An estimated \$1.00 PMPM is used to account for abortion services. The percentage of premium by plan is used to calculate the Benefits in Addition to EHB, field 3.5 of Worksheet 2. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1b.

Retention Loads, excluding Exchange User Fees: All costs related to admin, profit & risk and taxes & fees, excluding the Washington Marketplace Fee, are calculated for each expected plan offering. Please refer to WA Exhibit 11.

Provider Network, Delivery System Characteristics, and Utilization Management Practices: Plan rates do not vary for variation in provider network, delivery system characteristics, or utilization management.

Provider Compensation Statement: Provider compensation does not include bonuses in addition to other payments.

Catastrophic plans: Not applicable.

Non-Benefit Expenses and Profit & Risk

Administrative Expense Load: Administrative expenses for the Marketplace product from 2024 and 2025 were reviewed and projected forward to 2026 to develop the administrative costs required to manage the Washington Marketplace population. An internal administrative cost budget was developed on a PMPM basis and applied to the Washington Marketplace rates. Part of the total administrative expense load is a subcomponent for Quality Expenses which are administrative costs dedicated to improving health care quality for Molina Marketplace members. The Quality Expense load is \$10.48 PMPM. Amounts for broker commissions were added to the administrative costs. The expected administrative expense load is 10.3%. Please refer to WA Exhibit 11.

Broker Commissions: Broker commissions of \$11.83 PMPM are expected based on historical brokersold business and a projection of new and renewing members sold through the broker channel.



Profit Margin: The target after-tax margin is 3.0%, which aligns with Molina's company standard target. Molina's current capital and surplus did not impact the filing. The profit and risk load of 3.0% of premium is consistent with the target margin filed and approved for each rating period from 2015 through 2026.

Taxes and Fees: Molina's estimated taxes and fees (excluding Exchange Fee) are 3.0%. The taxes and fees estimates are comprised of the following:

- **Income Tax:** An estimated 0.8% of premiums will be paid in Federal income taxes.
- WSHIP: The WSHIP assessment is projected at \$0.13 PMPM. Per the most recent information available in the 2023 Annual Report, WSHIP assessments were \$12 million in 2023 (an estimated \$0.25 PMPM). WSHIP assessments for 2024 were projected to be \$6 million. Therefore, Molina has estimated the WSHIP assessment to be \$0.13 PMPM for 2026.
- **Regulatory Surcharge:** The regulatory surcharge is an annual cost of operating the Office of the Insurance Commissioner which is charged to insurers like Molina. The 0.08% of premium is based on internal budgetary forecasts. The 2026 regulatory surcharge was assumed to be 0.08% of premium.
- **Risk Adjustment User Fee:** \$0.20 PMPM will be paid toward the risk adjustment user fee.
- **Insurance Fraud Surcharge:** The 2026 insurance fraud surcharge is estimated to be .004% of premium.
- **Premium Tax:** Molina has assumed 2.0% for the state premium tax.
- **PCORI:** An estimated \$0.33 PMPM (\$4.01 PMPY) will be paid toward the PCORI fee. This was estimated by projecting forward the \$3.47 PMPY value for members whose plan year ends September 2024 through October 2025 forward two years at a rate of 7.5% per year, the 3-year average annual increase.
- **WAPAL:** An estimated \$0.06 PMPM will be paid toward the WAPAL fund. The 2026 estimate is based on the most recent information available from the FY2025 Assessment Rate Notification to Payers.



Calibration

Age Curve Calibration: Molina calibrated the Plan Adjusted Index Rates to an age 21 rate. The average composite age factor was estimated by multiplying the population distribution by the age factors. The calibration factor is 0.580.

Molina estimated the average age of the single risk pool to be 43 years of age by multiplying the expected age distribution percentages by the age. Molina assumed an average age of 7 for the Age 0-14 cohort in the average age estimate and an average age of 71 for the Age 65+ cohort. Premium rates are based on the attained age as of the coverage effective date and will not be rerated/adjusted when a birthdate occurs during the year after the coverage starts.

Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.2b.

Geographic Factor Calibration: Molina applied geographic factors to the index rate in the calculation of region-specific rates. The geographic factors are based on the provider reimbursement expectations in each region.

None of the following items were used in establishing the geographic rating area factors:

- (i) Health status of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (ii) Medical condition of enrollees or the population in an area, including physical, mental and behavioral health illnesses;
- (iii) Claims experience;
- (iv) Health services utilization in the area;
- (v) Medical history of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (vi) Genetic information of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (vii) Disability status of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (viii) Other evidence of insurability applicable in the area.

Adjustments were made to the geographic factors to ensure that the minimum geographic factor and the maximum geographic factor did not deviate by more than 15% per Washington regulations. The calibration factor of 0.975 equals the inverse of the weighted average geographic factor.

Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 7.1.

Tobacco Factor Calibration: Molina does not price in a tobacco surcharge. The calibration factor is set to 1.000. The tobacco calibration factor has been set to 1.000 in 2023, 2024, and 2025 as well.

Base Premium Rate Development

The Base Premium Rates are calibrated to an age 21 premium with an area factor of 1.0. Only the allowable rating factors will be applied to the Base Premium Rates. Please see Appendix Exhibit 6.1.



PROJECTED LOSS RATIO

The projected medical loss ratio (MLR) using the federally prescribed MLR methodology is for calendar year 2026 based on the ratio of projected incurred claims divided by projected revenue. The MLR result was calculated to be 87.1%. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 11.1 for a full demonstration of the projected loss ratio. In the Part I Unified Rate Review Template, Worksheet 2, item 4.10 Loss Ratio displays a loss ratio in total and by plan adjusted index rates. The loss ratio calculated here follows a different formula than the federally prescribed MLR methodology and will not match that figure. The URRT loss ratio is incurred claims divided the sum of the risk adjustment transfer amount and the plan adjusted index rate premium. The federal MLR considers quality in the numerator and taxes and fees in the denominator.



PLAN PRODUCT INFORMATION

AV Metal Values

All plan offerings have cost-sharing levels that are different for Preferred Generic Drugs and Non-Preferred Generic Drugs. These plans are considered unique benefit design according to the logic used in the Final 2026 Actuarial Value Calculator (AVC). The AV metal values were determined by using a permissible alternative method that complies with 45 CFR 156.135(b)(3).

The AVC assumes one cost-sharing amount for all generic drugs. The AVC was used to calculate two AVs for each plan. The first was calculated using the preferred generic drug cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC. The second using the non-preferred generic drug cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC with all other inputs the same. The two AVs were blended using weights calculated from Molina's historical generic drug utilization to obtain the final AV.

The Bronze and Silver Standard plans were adjusted according to the same generic drug methodology. An adjustment factor was calculated for the standard plans using the original AV compared with the blended AV and applied to the Adjusted AV prepared by Wakely. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 11.4.

Please refer to the supporting document "Unique Plan Design Documentation" unique plan design certification for documentation on the generic drug cost-sharing component of the plans.

For the Expanded Bronze, Silver, Silver 73% CSR, Silver 87% CSR, and Silver 94% CSR plans, Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services have different cost sharing for office visits and all other services. The AVC combines these services and only allows a single input for these services. For the Expanded Bronze, Silver, Silver 73% CSR, and Silver 87% CSR plans, there is a \$1 copay for the first two primary care and Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient office visits. The AVC input does not accommodate this feature. The unique plan design certification for the Bronze and Silver plans was performed by Ksenia Whittal of Wakely Consulting. Please refer to Appendix B of the supporting document "Actuarial Value Certification for WAHBE 2026 Standard Medical Plan Designs".

Silver CSR Loading: In accordance with WAC 284-43-6820, a uniform CSR silver load adjustment factor of 1.435 has been applied to Silver plans for plan year 2026. Please refer to WA Exhibit 8.

AV Pricing Values

AV pricing value of each plan only includes the allowable modifiers to the index rate, as described in 45 CFR Part 156, §156.80(d)(2). Cost-sharing adjustments ensure that differences due to health status were not included in the adjustment. The modifiers are applied to the index rate. Molina relied on the Final 2026 AV Calculator to evaluate the Actuarial Value of the plan designs.



Plan ID	Plan Name	AV Metal Value	AV Pricing Value
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	0.8171	0.8171
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	0.7184	0.7184
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	0.6499	0.6499
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	0.7801	0.7801

Essential Health Benefits

All benefit plans offered meet essential health benefit (EHB) requirements. Molina plan designs in 2026 are all standard plan designs. The State of Washington has added new EHBs for plan years beginning on or after January 1, 2026. The EHB additions are as follows:

- Hearing Exams shall be categorized as Primary Care Visits.
- Hearing Aids will be subject to the DME category co-insurance amount and will not be subject to the deductible.
- Artificial Insemination shall be categorized as All Other Benefits.
- Human Donor Milk will be subject to zero cost sharing (no deductible, copay, or coinsurance will apply).

Membership Projections

Molina is filing Washington Marketplace rates in 18 counties representing 7 rating regions. The membership projection is based on anticipated renewals of existing members and new members. New membership is based on an estimate of the total number of members enrolled in Washington Marketplace by county. The source of new members is mostly from other carriers.

The enrollment projections by plan, including cost-sharing reduction eligible plans, were based on a projection of 2025 membership calculated early in 2025. The baseline membership projections reflected a decline in membership across all plans as a result of the 2026 rate change. Members are also anticipated to migrate away from Silver plans due to uniform silver-loading. Some of these members are expected to migrate toward Molina Gold plans.

We are anticipating that Molina will not offer one of the lowest cost Silver plans in 2026, and as a result, will continue to decline in Silver membership. This is partially because new members tend to select one of the lowest cost offerings in the market, including Cascade Select plan offerings from other carriers. As a result, Molina modeled a reduction in the proportion of available Silver members in the market compared to current membership. With the anticipated expiration of ePTCs, Molina modeled a reduction in membership. These members may move to other carriers or leave the market.

Molina plans to offer its products in the counties listed by region below.



Region	County List
1	King
2	Cowlitz, Kitsap, Lewis
3	Clark, Klickitat, Skamania
4	Ferry, Lincoln, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens
5	Mason, Pierce, Thurston
6	Benton, Franklin
8	Snohomish

Terminated Products

Molina is terminating the Constant Care Silver 1 plan design for 2026. Members currently enrolled in this plan will be mapped to the Molina Cascade Silver plan.

A summary of Molina's terminated, renewing, and new products is provided in the following table:

Plan ID	Plan Name	Metal	2026 Status
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	Gold	Renewing
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	Silver	Renewing
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	Bronze	Renewing
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	Gold	New
84481WA0060004	Constant Care Silver 1	Silver	Terminated

PLAN TYPE

All benefit plans are comprehensive HMO individual products.

MISCELLANEOUS INSTRUCTIONS

Effective Rate Review Information

URRT Comparison: Tables comparing the 2026 values with the 2025 values entered in the URRT (Worksheet I, Sections II) are provided in Appendix Exhibit 2.1.

Mental Health / Substance Use Disorder Financial Requirement Checklist: In Molina's mental health parity calculation template, the underlying claim data source is Molina's WA marketplace 2024



experience data projected forward to 2026 as described in the Actuarial Memorandum. No adjustment has been made to the data. The projections reflect the plan level assumptions and are based on the amounts that the Plan allows before reductions for enrollee cost sharing. A reasonable actuarial method was used to determine the dollar amount expected to be paid under a plan for medical/surgical benefits subject to a financial requirement or quantitative treatment limitation.

Reliance

The unique plan design certification for the Standard plans was performed by Ksenia Whittal of Wakely Consulting. Please refer to Appendix B of the supporting document "Actuarial Value Certification for WAHBE 2026 Standard Medical Plan Designs".

Milliman's MedInsight Health Cost Guidelines (HCG) grouper was relied upon for categorizing claims data for the experience period.

Wakely's white paper report on the estimated high-cost risk pooling charges (2023, 2024, and 2025 High-Cost Risk Pooling Program – National Estimate) was relied upon for our estimate of High Cost Risk Pool (HCRP) amounts.



Actuarial Certification

I, Kathryn Hall, am an employee of Molina Healthcare and I am a member in good standing with the American Academy of Actuaries meeting its qualification standards for actuaries issuing statements of actuarial opinion in the United States promulgated by the American Academy of Actuaries. I have the education and experience necessary to the perform the work and hereby certify, to the best of my knowledge and judgment, that this filing complies with applicable State and Federal Statues for individual rate filings. I certify the following:

The projected index rate is:

- a. In compliance with all applicable State and Federal Statutes and Regulations (45 CFR 156.80 and 147.102),
- b. Developed in compliance with the applicable Actuarial Standards of Practice,
- c. Reasonable in relation to the benefits provided and the population anticipated to be covered,
- d. Neither excessive nor deficient.

The index rate and only the allowable modifiers as described in 45 CFR 156.80(d)(1) and 45 CFR 156.80(d)(2) were used to generate plan level rates.

The geographic rating factors reflect only differences in the costs of delivery and do not include differences for population morbidity by geographic area.

Termination of pregnancy is a WA EHB under the "maternity and newborn services" category [WAC 284-43-5642]. The "Benefits in Addition to EHB" field is the multiplicative inverse of the value entered into the "EHB Percent of Total Premium" field on the Plans & Benefits Template (PBT). For the purposes of filling out the URRT Worksheets, abortion services for which public funding is prohibited was entered as Benefits in Addition to EHB, even though the benefits are considered EHBs in Washington.

The Final 2026 AV Calculator was used to determine the AV Metal Values shown in Worksheet 2 of the Part I Unified Rate Review Template. Adjustments were made for unique benefit designs as described in the Reliance and in the Plan Product Information / AV Metal Values sections of this memorandum.

Please refer to the supporting document "Unique Plan Design Documentation" unique plan design certification.



I certify that the rates were developed in accordance with the appropriate Actuarial Standards of Practice (ASOPs) and the profession's Code of Professional Conduct, including:

- ASOP 5: Incurred Health and Disability Claims
- ASOP 8: Regulatory Filings for Health Benefits, Accident and Health Insurance, and Entities Providing Health Benefits
- ASOP 12: Risk Classification
- ASOP 23: Data Quality
- ASOP 25: Credibility Procedures
- ASOP 41: Actuarial Communications
- ASOP 45: The Use of Health Status Based Risk Adjustment Methodologies
- ASOP 50: Determining Minimum Value and Actuarial Value under the Affordable Care Act
- ASOP 56: Modeling

05/13/2025

Date

Kathryn Hall, ASA, MAAA Actuarial Manager Molina Healthcare



Actuarial Memorandum and Certification

Effective January 1, 2026

The purpose of this actuarial memorandum and certification is to provide information related to Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.'s (Molina) Part I Unified Rate Review Template submission to the Washington Individual Marketplace (Washington Marketplace).

The actuarial memorandum and certification describe Molina's rating methodology used to develop rates for Individual products offered on the Washington Marketplace effective January 1, 2026. Molina will not market Individual products outside of the Washington Marketplace.

Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. is a managed care organization that provides healthcare services individuals eligible for Medicaid, Medicare, and Marketplace throughout the State of Washington. Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. is a licensed state health plan managed by its parent corporation, Molina Healthcare, Inc.

Molina Healthcare, Inc., a FORTUNE 500 company, provides managed health care services under the Medicaid and Medicare programs and through the state insurance marketplaces. Through our locally operated health plans in 20 states across the nation, Molina serves more than 5 million members. Dr. C. David Molina founded our company in 1980 as a provider organization serving low-income families in Southern Washington. Today, we continue his mission of providing high quality and cost-effective health care to those who need it most.

200 Oceangate = Suite 100 = Long Beach, CA = 800.526.8196

MolinaHealthcare.com



Contents

Actuarial Memorandum and Certification	1
GENERAL INFORMATION	3
Company Identifying Information	3
COMPANY CONTACT INFORMATION	
PROPOSED RATE INCREASE(S)	4
MARKET EXPERIENCE	5
Experience Period Premium and Claims	5
Benefit Categories	6
Projection Factors	7
Trend Factors	7
Adjustments to Trended EHB Allowed Claims PMPM	9
Manual Rate Adjustments	
CREDIBILITY OF EXPERIENCE	
Establishing the Index Rate	
Development of the Market-wide Adjusted Index Rate	
REINSURANCE	
Risk Adjustment and Payment Change	
Plan Adjusted Index Rates	
Non-Benefit Expenses and Profit & Risk	
CALIBRATION	15
Base Premium Rate Development	15
PLAN PRODUCT INFORMATION	
AV METAL VALUES	
AV PRICING VALUES	
ESSENTIAL HEALTH BENEFITS	
Membership Projections	
TERMINATED PRODUCTS	19
PLAN TYPE	
MISCELLANEOUS INSTRUCTIONS	19
EFFECTIVE RATE REVIEW INFORMATION	
RELIANCE	20
ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION	21



GENERAL INFORMATION

The information below documents the company identifying and contact information entered into the general information section of Worksheet 1 of the Unified Rate Review Template (URRT).

The rate methodology and resulting premiums outlined in this Actuarial Memorandum assume current law, which includes the following:

- The expiration of the American Rescue Plan (ARP) enhanced premium tax credit subsidies at the end of 2025.

- Cost-Sharing Reduction (CSR) subsidies remain unfunded.

- The parameters of the HHS Notice of Benefit and Payment Parameters for 2026 (Final 2026 Payment Notice), which became effective on January 15th, 2025.

Notably, the Marketplace Integrity and Affordability Proposed Rule (Program Integrity Rule) was published by CMS in the Federal Register on March 19th, 2025, followed by a comment period that could substantially alter the proposed rule. The rate methodology and resulting premiums outlined in this Actuarial Memorandum were prepared prior to the finalization of the Program Integrity Rule and therefore do not reflect the changes proposed in the Program Integrity Rule.

Molina will seek regulatory approval to file revised rates if material changes to the regulatory environment occur, including, but not limited to, changes to the above mentioned items.

Company Identifying Information

Company Identifying Information				
Legal Name: Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.				
State: Washington				
HIOS Issuer ID: 84481				
Market: Washington Individual Marketplace				
Effective Date: January 1, 2026				

Company Contact Information

Company Contact Information			
Contact Name Kathryn Hall			
E-mail Kathryn.Hall@molinahealthcare.com			



PROPOSED RATE INCREASE(S)

Molina's rate filing reflects a rate change of 24.59% as calculated by section Q5 of the Uniform Product Modification Justification (UPMJ) template for Molina's 43,346 members enrolled effective March 2025, reported as of April 2025. The UPMJ Q5 rate change is calculated using the average rate change of each plan weighted by membership in each plan.

Molina's rate filing reflects the following rate changes as calculated by Part I of the Unified Rate Review Template in Section 1 of Worksheet 2 for Molina's 36,212 members enrolled in plans that are renewing for 2026. Enrollment data is as of March 2025, reported as of April 2025. The URRT rate change is calculated using the rate change of each renewing plan weighted by the membership and premium in each renewing plan.

The rate changes vary by plan due to changes in the Actuarial Value (AV) Pricing Values assigned to each metal plan that are applied to the Plan Adjusted Index Rate.

			202503	2025	2026			
14-Digit Plan ID	Plan Name	Metal	Mbrs	РМРМ	PMPM	Avg	Min	Max
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	Gold	10,687	\$685	\$748	9.3%	8.6%	11.4%
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	Silver	13,965	\$662	\$907	37.0%	36.0%	39.4%
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	Bronze	11,560	\$547	\$635	16.1%	15.4%	18.3%
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	Gold	0	\$0	\$0	-	-	-
Total			36,212	\$632	\$773	22.4%	8.6%	39.4%

Reason for Rate Change(s): The following factors contribute toward the overall change in the proposed rates.

- **Claims:** Projected claims for 2026 are expected to contribute toward a 17.3% increase in rates due to updated base period experience claims, trend, changes in product, acuity, and demographic mix.
- **Taxes and Fees:** Taxes, fees, and retention are expected to contribute toward a 0.5% increase in rates.
- **Margin:** Margins are expected to contribute toward a 0.5% increase in rates at our company standard 3.0% after-tax profit margin.
- **Risk Transfer:** Risk transfer is expected to contribute toward a 1.9% decrease in rates.
- Administrative Expenses: Administrative expenses are expected to contribute toward a 0.3% increase in rates.
- **Membership Mix:** The membership mix from the base period to the projection period compared to the membership mix for comparable time periods from the prior year rate filing is expected to contribute toward a 5.7% increase in rates.

Rate changes vary by plan due to changes in Actuarial Value, Cost Share Design (CSD), and Geographic factors.



MARKET EXPERIENCE

The single risk pool was established according to the requirements in 45 CFR 156.80. No transitional products/plans or grandfathered products are included in the development of the single risk pool.

Molina's 2024 experience in Part I of the Unified Rate Review Template (URRT) is based on 489,287 member months or 40,774 average members in the period of January 1, 2024 to December 31, 2024.

Experience Period Premium and Claims

Paid Through Date: The market experience reported in Worksheet 1, Section I of the URRT represents 2024 incurred claims paid through March 2025. The completion factors applied to the 2024 claims experience were updated with data through March 2025.

Current Date: The current enrollment and premium are reported as of April 2025.

Premiums (Net of MLR Rebate) in Experience Period: The premiums reported in Worksheet 1, Section I of the URRT represent the earned premium from 2024, excluding risk adjustment transfer payments for the 2024 benefit year. Earned premium does not reflect any MLR rebates. No amounts were subtracted from the earned premium for any reductions prescribed by the federal MLR formula, such as taxes and assessments.

Allowed and Incurred Claims in Experience Period: The following table reports the allowed and incurred claims during the experience period of January 1, 2024 to December 31, 2024.

Description	Medical	Pharmacy	Capitation	Total
Allowed	\$237,949,720	\$80,067,777	\$13,196,321	\$331,213,818
IBNR Factor	1.014	1.000	1.000	1.010
Allowed w/ IBNR	\$241,277,636	\$80,067,777	\$13,196,321	\$334,541,734
Paid	\$204,905,854	\$71,110,323	\$10,164,514	\$286,180,691
IBNR Factor	1.014	1.000	1.000	1.010
Paid w/ IBNR	\$207,836,278	\$71,110,323	\$10,164,514	\$289,111,115

The experience is for all 2024 individual non-grandfathered plans including subsidized populations defined under the Cost Sharing Reduction (CSR) programs. The experience does include data for the American Indian/Alaska Native (AIAN) population which is funded by the federal government and is not tied to any metal level in the Marketplace.

Allowed claims for the experience period were obtained from the claims records by adding the plan incurred paid claims and the member cost-sharing for medical and pharmacy claims net of rebates received from drug manufacturers. The allowed claims calculation applies to both fee-for-service claims and capitation costs.



Completion factors were applied to both the allowed and incurred medical claim amounts. The completion factors were developed separately for inpatient and non-inpatient medical claims based on Molina's Washington Marketplace data. The IBNR factor for medical allowed claims is 1.014. The IBNR factor for medical incurred and paid claims is 1.014. IBNR factors were not applied to capitation and pharmacy claims.

The IBNR reserves were determined based on best estimates. Explicit margin for loss adjustment expenses and provision for adverse deviation are accounted for in the financial system in separate accounts that do not impact the completion factors used for IBNR reserves.

All medical claims are paid through Molina's claims system. Pharmacy claims are processed through Molina's pharmacy benefit manager.

In the experience period amounts paid toward cost sharing using any form of direct support offered by drug manufacturers to insured patients to reduce or eliminate immediate out-of-pocket costs for specific prescription brand drugs are not counted toward the annual limitation on cost sharing.

There were no federal or state reinsurance amounts to report in Worksheet 1, Section I and Section II, Worksheet 2 of the URRT.

Experience Period Premium and Experience Period Member Months in 2024 were reported in Worksheet 1, Section I and Section II, Worksheet 2 of the URRT.

Inclusion of Capitation Payments: All capitated payments are included in the experience data and rate development. For pediatric vision coverage Molina has a vision care agreement with Vision Service Plan (VSP), a California not-for-profit corporation, with its principal place of business located in Rancho Cordova, CA and Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. which is in Bothell, WA. No changes have occurred to the 2026 agreement terms compared with 2024 and 2025.

Actual to Projected Analysis: Molina tracks Marketplace experience on an ongoing monthly basis through IBNR reserving, claims forecasting based on current and prior year results, and Risk Adjustment estimation. The experience is tracked at the single risk pool level. 2024 experience was used as the baseline experience period for the 2026 rate filing, so the extent that 2024 experience deviated from projected 2024 results is captured in 2026 rates. No extra adjustments were made in 2026 pricing to account for 2024 deviations in claims.

Benefit Categories

Molina assigned all experience claims to benefit categories utilizing Milliman's MedInsight Health Cost Guidelines (HCG) grouper. The following table displays the measurement units related to each benefit category.



Benefit Category	Util Type	
Inpatient Hospital	Days	
Outpatient Hospital	Visits	
Professional	Services	
Other Medical	Services	
Capitation	Benefit Period	
Prescription Drug	Prescriptions	

Projection Factors

Trend Factors

Trend Factors: Trend factors were applied separately for unit cost and utilization and by each major benefit category shown in Worksheet 1, Section II of the URRT. The Year 1 and Year 2 trend factors represent the annual trend numbers that were used to trend the experience period claims forward 24 months from the midpoint of the base period, July 2024, to the midpoint of the projection period, July 2026.

Unit cost trends were measured by calculating average reimbursement rates in the base period and projection period, which consider reimbursement changes and provider mix changes. The unit cost trends include the expected impact of Medicare reimbursement changes from 2024 to 2026 for provider reimbursement contracts that are based on a percentage of the Medicare fee schedule. Pharmacy unit cost trends are based on an analysis of AWP changes over time for a fixed basket of drugs.

The unit cost projections reflect input on likely network and provider contract term changes for the projection year. Provider contracting is already complete for plan year 2026 for counties within Molina's existing footprint. The status of projected reimbursement trend is mostly locked in for plan year 2026.

Utilization trends were developed through a review of trends from the 2025 URRT public use files in Worksheet 1, Section II, with a focus on Individual Market plans with non-zero credibility and nonzero trend factors in states where Molina offers coverage. Year 1 utilization trends include the impact of emerging experience in 2025. Changes in average health status and mix of services are considered in the Acuity and Plan Mix adjustments included in the rate filing and are not considered in utilization trends.

Cost-sharing benefit features such as deductible, copay, out-of-pocket maximum would impact utilization leveraging of trend. However, for pricing purposes allowed trends (utilization before leveraging) were used according to the URR instructions for developing the single risk pool.



Trends were selected based on expectations for a more stable On-Exchange population and were compared to historical and prospective trends for our On-Exchange experience in other states. In general, prospective utilization trends were selected in a way that does not expect abnormally high and abnormally low historical experience to continue.

Please see WA Exhibit 3 for support of the selected trends applied in pricing and WA Exhibits 4 and 5 as support for the historical and adjusted trends described above.



Adjustments to Trended EHB Allowed Claims PMPM

Morbidity Adjustment: The morbidity adjustment is comprised of an acuity factor that represents anticipated changes in Molina's single risk pool.

Changes in acuity: The morbidity of Molina's covered population is expected to decrease between the experience period and the projection period.

An acuity adjustment of 1.039 was made to the 2024 experience period data to reflect changes in the population acuity from the experience period to the 2025 current period. The acuity changes from the 2024 experience period to the 2025 current period are measured by calculating the difference in the 2024 risk scores and 2025 risk scores, both weighted by 2026 projected metal mix to avoid double counting with the plan mix adjustment.

The acuity change from the 2025 current period to the 2026 projection period is calculated in the same way, weighting 2025 and 2026 risk scores with 2026 projected metal mix. With the implementation of uniform silver-loading, the majority of Molina's Silver members are expected to move to Gold plans decreasing the projected average risk score for Gold members.

Under current law, Enhanced Premium Tax Credits (ePTCs) are scheduled to expire at the end of 2025. Molina retained Milliman to analyze the impact of expiring premium subsidies on statewide morbidity. We reviewed the study and determined that the best estimate for an acuity adjustment is 1.023. The total acuity adjustment factor for the 2025 current period to the 2026 projection period is 0.930.

The final acuity adjustment factor is 0.967. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.1.

Demographic Shift: A demographic adjustment factor was applied to the experience period claims to reflect the anticipated change in the demographic mix from the 2024 experience data to the 2026 projection period.

The anticipated demographic mix is based on a review of enrollment through March 2025 and projected 2026 enrollment compared to the experience period. Molina anticipates that its 2026 demographics will be consistent with its 2025 demographics for existing membership. The demographic adjustments were developed using allowed claims by age cohort normalized for differences in metal and acuity. The total demographic adjustment made to the 2024 experience period data is 1.007. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.2a.

Geographic Adjustment: A geographic adjustment factor was applied to the experience period claims to reflect the anticipated change in the area membership mix from the 2024 experience data to the 2026 projection period. A geographic adjustment of 1.002 was made to the 2024 experience period data. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.2c.

Plan Mix Adjustment: The plan mix adjustment reflects anticipated changes in the average utilization of services due to differences in average cost-sharing requirements during the experience period and



average cost-sharing requirements in the projection period. This includes changes in induced demand and the effects of selection for the single risk pool.

The 2024 claims experience by Metal and CSR variant was used to weight the 2024 membership mix against the projected membership mix expected in the 2026 projection period to develop a plan mix adjustment factor between the 2024 experience period and 2026 projection period. The Gold allowed claims amount was adjusted to reflect the membership migration to Gold as a result of uniform silver-loading. The adjusted allowed claims are a weighted average calculated using the membership moving from Silver and Bronze to Gold.

The plan mix adjustment made to the 2024 experience period data is 1.121. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.3.

Manual Rate Adjustments

Not Applicable.

Credibility of Experience

A Monte Carlo simulation was used to determine the credibility level to assign to the base period experience. The simulation used a claims probability distribution (CPD) from the Final 2026 Actuarial Value calculator to generate random samples of members and calculated the average annual cost for each sample.

The results showed that 60,000 member months are needed so that the average annual cost is within 10% of the mean (expected claims amount) 95% of the time.

The credibility percentage to apply to the experience data is based on experience period member months and the credibility formula below:

- 0 59,999 member months: 100% manual
- 60,000+ member months: 100% experience

The 2024 experience in Part I of the Unified Rate Review Template (URRT) is based on 489,287 member months resulting in a credibility percentage that is 100% experience rated. This method is consistent with the applicable American Academy of Actuaries' Actuarial Standards of Practice (ASOP) No. 25 Credibility Procedures.



Establishing the Index Rate

Index Rate: The index rate is developed following the specifications of 45 CFR part 156.80(d)(1). The index rate for the projection period is estimated to be \$892.52. The index rate represents the estimated total allowed claims experience for the essential health benefits within the Washington Marketplace. The index rate does not include adjustments for the risk adjustment and reinsurance programs or an adjustment for the Washington Marketplace user fee. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1a.

Development of the Market-wide Adjusted Index Rate

Reinsurance

Not Applicable.

Risk Adjustment and Payment Change

Experience Period Risk Adjustment PMPM:

Molina used results from the Wakely National Risk Adjustment Reporting (WNRAR) Project to supplement internal estimates of risk scores, statewide premiums, and related risk adjustment transfer amounts. For the 2024 experience period, the risk transfer receivable is \$80.25 per member per month (PMPM) or \$39,265,304.

Projected Risk Adjustments PMPM: Molina estimated the risk transfer amount for 2026 using the 2024 experience period risk transfer amounts. The 2026 risk transfer estimates were developed by projecting 2025 relative risk scores and transfer payments, then projecting 2026 relative risk scores and transfer payments in the projection period reflect expected changes in the relative risk of the population and changes to the statewide premium. The projection is based on the 2026 calibrated model. The population was grouped into the following cohorts:

- 2025 Renewal Members Some of Molina's current members previously had coverage in 2024 and renewed in 2025 with Molina. Molina relied on the renewal member's 2024 experience and risk scores to project their 2025 relative risk scores, taking into consideration any applicable changes in enrollment across metal tiers.
- 2025 New Members To estimate the relative risk of the 2025 new members, Molina referred to the estimated risk scores and transfer amounts from the 2024 experience period. Estimated risk scores were adjusted in consideration of the metal tier mix between the 2024 members and the 2025 new members.



• 2026 Members – Molina assumed the 2026 members would have the higher relative risk scores as the 2025 members, with consideration for the metal tier mix between the two years.

The impact of the national high-risk pool fund was incorporated using 2024 claims experience and a white paper report from Wakely on the estimated high-cost risk pooling charges based on information voluntarily provided by issuers. The net impact of estimated charges and recoveries was calculated as \$1.45 PMPM payable.

The impact of the risk adjustment data validation program was incorporated using historical error rates from the final CMS RADV results and the RADV error rate report from Wakely based on information voluntarily provided by issuers. The net impact of estimated payment was calculated as \$1.97 PMPM receivable.

The resulting 2026 risk transfer receivable estimate is \$82.23 PMPM. Molina included \$1.45 PMPM payable for projected national high-risk pooling funding and \$1.97 PMPM receivable for projected risk adjustment data validation to get a net risk transfer receivable estimate of \$82.75 PMPM. This amount was converted from a paid to allowed basis and entered in the URRT Worksheet I, Section II.

The risk transfer receivable amounts in the projection period reflect expected changes in the relative risk of the population and changes to the statewide premium.

The 2026 statewide average premium was projected using historical experience and information from Wakely, including the estimated 2025 statewide average premium. An adjustment of was made to the statewide average premium to account for changes due to uniform silver-loading. Using historical experience and the adjustment for silver-loading, the 2026 statewide average premium increase is estimated to be 8.2%.

Please refer to WA Exhibit 10 for further information on projected risk adjustment.

Washington Marketplace Exchange Fee:

Washington Marketplace will charge a fee of \$5.11 PMPM which was divided by the total paid to allowed factor of 0.787 to convert to an allowed basis of \$6.49 PMPM for the Market Adjusted Index Rate. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1a to locate the same percentage for the Exchange User Fee entered in Worksheet 1, Section II.

Market Adjusted Index Rate: The market adjusted index rate is developed following the specifications of 45 CFR part 156.80(d)(1). Molina modified the index rate provided in URRT Worksheet I to a market adjusted index rate. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1a

Plan Adjusted Index Rates

The plan adjusted index rates are developed following the specifications of 45 CFR part 156.80(d)(2). The plan adjusted index rates are entered in Worksheet 2, Section IV, of the URRT. Molina calculated the plan adjusted index rates by applying plan specific level adjustments for actuarial value, cost



sharing utilization, additional benefits, and administrative costs, excluding exchange user fees, to the market adjusted index rate. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 10.2.

Paid to Allowed Ratio: The Paid to Allowed ratio reflects the estimated cost-sharing in the projected period. The Final 2026 AV Calculator was used to determine metal AVs, but for pricing a different calculator was used. This is detailed in the Pricing AVs section. The Paid to Allowed ratio is the member-weighted average of the Actuarial Values. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1b.

Benefits in Addition to EHBs:

There are no benefits in addition to EHBs. However, Molina covers the elective termination of pregnancy benefit. Per Checklist Item #10d, abortion services must be treated as non-EHBs in the URRT. Therefore, elective termination of pregnancy costs are included in the Index Rate and field 3.5 in the URRT has been adjusted to account for these costs. An estimated \$1.00 PMPM is used to account for abortion services. The percentage of premium by plan is used to calculate the Benefits in Addition to EHB, field 3.5 of Worksheet 2. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1b.

Retention Loads, excluding Exchange User Fees: All costs related to admin, profit & risk and taxes & fees, excluding the Washington Marketplace Fee, are calculated for each expected plan offering. Please refer to WA Exhibit 11.

Provider Network, Delivery System Characteristics, and Utilization Management Practices: Plan rates do not vary for variation in provider network, delivery system characteristics, or utilization management.

Provider Compensation Statement: Provider compensation does not include bonuses in addition to other payments.

Catastrophic plans: Not applicable.

Non-Benefit Expenses and Profit & Risk

Administrative Expense Load: Administrative expenses for the Marketplace product from 2024 and 2025 were reviewed and projected forward to 2026 to develop the administrative costs required to manage the Washington Marketplace population. An internal administrative cost budget was developed on a PMPM basis and applied to the Washington Marketplace rates. Part of the total administrative expense load is a subcomponent for Quality Expenses which are administrative costs dedicated to improving health care quality for Molina Marketplace members. The Quality Expense load is \$10.48 PMPM. Amounts for broker commissions were added to the administrative costs. The expected administrative expense load is 10.3%. Please refer to WA Exhibit 11.

Broker Commissions: Broker commissions of \$11.83 PMPM are expected based on historical brokersold business and a projection of new and renewing members sold through the broker channel.



Profit Margin: The target after-tax margin is 3.0%, which aligns with Molina's company standard target. Molina's current capital and surplus did not impact the filing. The profit and risk load of 3.0% of premium is consistent with the target margin filed and approved for each rating period from 2015 through 2026.

Taxes and Fees: Molina's estimated taxes and fees (excluding Exchange Fee) are 3.0%. The taxes and fees estimates are comprised of the following:

- **Income Tax:** An estimated 0.8% of premiums will be paid in Federal income taxes.
- WSHIP: The WSHIP assessment is projected at \$0.13 PMPM. Per the most recent information available in the 2023 Annual Report, WSHIP assessments were \$12 million in 2023 (an estimated \$0.25 PMPM). WSHIP assessments for 2024 were projected to be \$6 million. Therefore, Molina has estimated the WSHIP assessment to be \$0.13 PMPM for 2026.
- **Regulatory Surcharge:** The regulatory surcharge is an annual cost of operating the Office of the Insurance Commissioner which is charged to insurers like Molina. The 0.08% of premium is based on internal budgetary forecasts. The 2026 regulatory surcharge was assumed to be 0.08% of premium.
- **Risk Adjustment User Fee:** \$0.20 PMPM will be paid toward the risk adjustment user fee.
- **Insurance Fraud Surcharge:** The 2026 insurance fraud surcharge is estimated to be .004% of premium.
- **Premium Tax:** Molina has assumed 2.0% for the state premium tax.
- **PCORI:** An estimated \$0.33 PMPM (\$4.01 PMPY) will be paid toward the PCORI fee. This was estimated by projecting forward the \$3.47 PMPY value for members whose plan year ends September 2024 through October 2025 forward two years at a rate of 7.5% per year, the 3-year average annual increase.
- **WAPAL:** An estimated \$0.06 PMPM will be paid toward the WAPAL fund. The 2026 estimate is based on the most recent information available from the FY2025 Assessment Rate Notification to Payers.



Calibration

Age Curve Calibration: Molina calibrated the Plan Adjusted Index Rates to an age 21 rate. The average composite age factor was estimated by multiplying the population distribution by the age factors. The calibration factor is 0.580.

Molina estimated the average age of the single risk pool to be 43 years of age by multiplying the expected age distribution percentages by the age. Molina assumed an average age of 7 for the Age 0-14 cohort in the average age estimate and an average age of 71 for the Age 65+ cohort. Premium rates are based on the attained age as of the coverage effective date and will not be rerated/adjusted when a birthdate occurs during the year after the coverage starts.

Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.2b.

Geographic Factor Calibration: Molina applied geographic factors to the index rate in the calculation of region-specific rates. The geographic factors are based on the provider reimbursement expectations in each region.

None of the following items were used in establishing the geographic rating area factors:

- (i) Health status of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (ii) Medical condition of enrollees or the population in an area, including physical, mental and behavioral health illnesses;
- (iii) Claims experience;
- (iv) Health services utilization in the area;
- (v) Medical history of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (vi) Genetic information of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (vii) Disability status of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (viii) Other evidence of insurability applicable in the area.

Adjustments were made to the geographic factors to ensure that the minimum geographic factor and the maximum geographic factor did not deviate by more than 15% per Washington regulations. The calibration factor of 0.975 equals the inverse of the weighted average geographic factor.

Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 7.1.

Tobacco Factor Calibration: Molina does not price in a tobacco surcharge. The calibration factor is set to 1.000. The tobacco calibration factor has been set to 1.000 in 2023, 2024, and 2025 as well.

Base Premium Rate Development

The Base Premium Rates are calibrated to an age 21 premium with an area factor of 1.0. Only the allowable rating factors will be applied to the Base Premium Rates. Please see Appendix Exhibit 6.1.



PROJECTED LOSS RATIO

The projected medical loss ratio (MLR) using the federally prescribed MLR methodology is for calendar year 2026 based on the ratio of projected incurred claims divided by projected revenue. The MLR result was calculated to be 87.1%. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 11.1 for a full demonstration of the projected loss ratio. In the Part I Unified Rate Review Template, Worksheet 2, item 4.10 Loss Ratio displays a loss ratio in total and by plan adjusted index rates. The loss ratio calculated here follows a different formula than the federally prescribed MLR methodology and will not match that figure. The URRT loss ratio is incurred claims divided the sum of the risk adjustment transfer amount and the plan adjusted index rate premium. The federal MLR considers quality in the numerator and taxes and fees in the denominator.



PLAN PRODUCT INFORMATION

AV Metal Values

All plan offerings have cost-sharing levels that are different for Preferred Generic Drugs and Non-Preferred Generic Drugs. These plans are considered unique benefit design according to the logic used in the Final 2026 Actuarial Value Calculator (AVC). The AV metal values were determined by using a permissible alternative method that complies with 45 CFR 156.135(b)(3).

The AVC assumes one cost-sharing amount for all generic drugs. The AVC was used to calculate two AVs for each plan. The first was calculated using the preferred generic drug cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC. The second using the non-preferred generic drug cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC with all other inputs the same. The two AVs were blended using weights calculated from Molina's historical generic drug utilization to obtain the final AV.

The Bronze and Silver Standard plans were adjusted according to the same generic drug methodology. An adjustment factor was calculated for the standard plans using the original AV compared with the blended AV and applied to the Adjusted AV prepared by Wakely. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 11.4.

Please refer to the supporting document "Unique Plan Design Documentation" unique plan design certification for documentation on the generic drug cost-sharing component of the plans.

For the Expanded Bronze, Silver, Silver 73% CSR, Silver 87% CSR, and Silver 94% CSR plans, Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services have different cost sharing for office visits and all other services. The AVC combines these services and only allows a single input for these services. For the Expanded Bronze, Silver, Silver 73% CSR, and Silver 87% CSR plans, there is a \$1 copay for the first two primary care and Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient office visits. The AVC input does not accommodate this feature. The unique plan design certification for the Bronze and Silver plans was performed by Ksenia Whittal of Wakely Consulting. Please refer to Appendix B of the supporting document "Actuarial Value Certification for WAHBE 2026 Standard Medical Plan Designs".

Silver CSR Loading: In accordance with WAC 284-43-6820, a uniform CSR silver load adjustment factor of 1.435 has been applied to Silver plans for plan year 2026. Please refer to WA Exhibit 8.

AV Pricing Values

AV pricing value of each plan only includes the allowable modifiers to the index rate, as described in 45 CFR Part 156, §156.80(d)(2). Cost-sharing adjustments ensure that differences due to health status were not included in the adjustment. The modifiers are applied to the index rate. Molina relied on the Final 2026 AV Calculator to evaluate the Actuarial Value of the plan designs.



Plan ID	Plan Name	AV Metal Value	AV Pricing Value
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	0.8171	0.8171
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	0.7184	0.7184
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	0.6499	0.6499
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	0.7801	0.7801

Essential Health Benefits

All benefit plans offered meet essential health benefit (EHB) requirements. Molina plan designs in 2026 are all standard plan designs. The State of Washington has added new EHBs for plan years beginning on or after January 1, 2026. The EHB additions are as follows:

- Hearing Exams shall be categorized as Primary Care Visits.
- Hearing Aids will be subject to the DME category co-insurance amount and will not be subject to the deductible.
- Artificial Insemination shall be categorized as All Other Benefits.
- Human Donor Milk will be subject to zero cost sharing (no deductible, copay, or coinsurance will apply).

Membership Projections

Molina is filing Washington Marketplace rates in 18 counties representing 7 rating regions. The membership projection is based on anticipated renewals of existing members and new members. New membership is based on an estimate of the total number of members enrolled in Washington Marketplace by county. The source of new members is mostly from other carriers.

The enrollment projections by plan, including cost-sharing reduction eligible plans, were based on a projection of 2025 membership calculated early in 2025. The baseline membership projections reflected a decline in membership across all plans as a result of the 2026 rate change. Members are also anticipated to migrate away from Silver plans due to uniform silver-loading. Some of these members are expected to migrate toward Molina Gold plans.

We are anticipating that Molina will not offer one of the lowest cost Silver plans in 2026, and as a result, will continue to decline in Silver membership. This is partially because new members tend to select one of the lowest cost offerings in the market, including Cascade Select plan offerings from other carriers. As a result, Molina modeled a reduction in the proportion of available Silver members in the market compared to current membership. With the anticipated expiration of ePTCs, Molina modeled a reduction in membership. These members may move to other carriers or leave the market.

Molina plans to offer its products in the counties listed by region below.



Region	County List
1	King
2	Cowlitz, Kitsap, Lewis
3	Clark, Klickitat, Skamania
4	Ferry, Lincoln, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens
5	Mason, Pierce, Thurston
6	Benton, Franklin
8	Snohomish

Terminated Products

Molina is terminating the Constant Care Silver 1 plan design for 2026. Members currently enrolled in this plan will be mapped to the Molina Cascade Silver plan.

A summary of Molina's terminated, renewing, and new products is provided in the following table:

Plan ID	Plan Name	Metal	2026 Status
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	Gold	Renewing
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	Silver	Renewing
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	Bronze	Renewing
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	Gold	New
84481WA0060004	Constant Care Silver 1	Silver	Terminated

PLAN TYPE

All benefit plans are comprehensive HMO individual products.

MISCELLANEOUS INSTRUCTIONS

Effective Rate Review Information

URRT Comparison: Tables comparing the 2026 values with the 2025 values entered in the URRT (Worksheet I, Sections II) are provided in Appendix Exhibit 2.1.

Mental Health / Substance Use Disorder Financial Requirement Checklist: In Molina's mental health parity calculation template, the underlying claim data source is Molina's WA marketplace 2024



experience data projected forward to 2026 as described in the Actuarial Memorandum. No adjustment has been made to the data. The projections reflect the plan level assumptions and are based on the amounts that the Plan allows before reductions for enrollee cost sharing. A reasonable actuarial method was used to determine the dollar amount expected to be paid under a plan for medical/surgical benefits subject to a financial requirement or quantitative treatment limitation.

Reliance

The unique plan design certification for the Standard plans was performed by Ksenia Whittal of Wakely Consulting. Please refer to Appendix B of the supporting document "Actuarial Value Certification for WAHBE 2026 Standard Medical Plan Designs".

Milliman's MedInsight Health Cost Guidelines (HCG) grouper was relied upon for categorizing claims data for the experience period.

Wakely's white paper report on the estimated high-cost risk pooling charges (2023, 2024, and 2025 High-Cost Risk Pooling Program – National Estimate) was relied upon for our estimate of High Cost Risk Pool (HCRP) amounts.



Actuarial Certification

I, Kathryn Hall, am an employee of Molina Healthcare and I am a member in good standing with the American Academy of Actuaries meeting its qualification standards for actuaries issuing statements of actuarial opinion in the United States promulgated by the American Academy of Actuaries. I have the education and experience necessary to the perform the work and hereby certify, to the best of my knowledge and judgment, that this filing complies with applicable State and Federal Statues for individual rate filings. I certify the following:

The projected index rate is:

- a. In compliance with all applicable State and Federal Statutes and Regulations (45 CFR 156.80 and 147.102),
- b. Developed in compliance with the applicable Actuarial Standards of Practice,
- c. Reasonable in relation to the benefits provided and the population anticipated to be covered,
- d. Neither excessive nor deficient.

The index rate and only the allowable modifiers as described in 45 CFR 156.80(d)(1) and 45 CFR 156.80(d)(2) were used to generate plan level rates.

The geographic rating factors reflect only differences in the costs of delivery and do not include differences for population morbidity by geographic area.

Termination of pregnancy is a WA EHB under the "maternity and newborn services" category [WAC 284-43-5642]. The "Benefits in Addition to EHB" field is the multiplicative inverse of the value entered into the "EHB Percent of Total Premium" field on the Plans & Benefits Template (PBT). For the purposes of filling out the URRT Worksheets, abortion services for which public funding is prohibited was entered as Benefits in Addition to EHB, even though the benefits are considered EHBs in Washington.

The Final 2026 AV Calculator was used to determine the AV Metal Values shown in Worksheet 2 of the Part I Unified Rate Review Template. Adjustments were made for unique benefit designs as described in the Reliance and in the Plan Product Information / AV Metal Values sections of this memorandum.

Please refer to the supporting document "Unique Plan Design Documentation" unique plan design certification.



I certify that the rates were developed in accordance with the appropriate Actuarial Standards of Practice (ASOPs) and the profession's Code of Professional Conduct, including:

- ASOP 5: Incurred Health and Disability Claims
- ASOP 8: Regulatory Filings for Health Benefits, Accident and Health Insurance, and Entities Providing Health Benefits
- ASOP 12: Risk Classification
- ASOP 23: Data Quality
- ASOP 25: Credibility Procedures
- ASOP 41: Actuarial Communications
- ASOP 45: The Use of Health Status Based Risk Adjustment Methodologies
- ASOP 50: Determining Minimum Value and Actuarial Value under the Affordable Care Act
- ASOP 56: Modeling

05/13/2025

Date

Kathryn Hall, ASA, MAAA Actuarial Manager Molina Healthcare

Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.

Part II: Explanation of the Rate Increase Effective January 1, 2026

Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. is a managed care organization that provides healthcare services for over 1 million individuals eligible for Medicaid, Medicare, and Marketplace throughout the state of Washington. Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. is a licensed state health plan managed by its parent corporation, Molina Healthcare, Inc.

1. Scope and range of the rate increase: Molina is requesting on average a 24.6% premium increase for its individual policies sold in the Washington Marketplace effective January 1, 2026. 43,346 Molina Marketplace members would receive changes to their premiums ranging from an 8.6 percent increase to a 39.4 percent increase depending on their geographic location and metal tier. Molina will renew the Molina Cascade Complete Gold, Molina Cascade Silver, and Molina Cascade Bronze plans, terminate the Constant Care Silver 1 plan, and add Molina Cascade Vital Gold as a new plan for 2026. Finally, please note these are averages, by plan and due to members aging, premium changes could be larger or smaller than anticipated.

The key drivers of the rate change are an increase in projected claims costs mentioned in "Section 3. Changes in Medical Service Costs" and a decrease as a result of projected Risk Adjustment contributing toward a 1.9% decrease in rates.

2. Financial experience of the product: Premium of \$293,930,108 was received for 2024 compared to incurred claims of \$289,111,115, risk transfer receivable of \$41,355,022 and federal reimbursement recoveries from the High-Risk Enrollee Reimbursement Pool of \$0. The High-Risk Enrollee Reimbursement Pool Charge was -\$1,179,182. The HHS-RADV Adjustment was -\$910,537. Taxes and fees were \$7,579,925. Admin expenses were \$30,808,699. Molina's financial experience in 2024 resulted in a gain of 2.2 percent or pretax net income of \$6,606,210.

The proposed premium rates yield a medical loss ratio of 87.1 percent. The medical loss ratio represents the percentage of every premium dollar that Molina expects to spend on medical expenses and improving health care quality for our members. The projected medical loss ratio exceeds the Affordable Care Act minimum required loss ratio of 80 percent.

3. Changes in Medical Service Costs: Medical and pharmacy combined trend of 9.2 percent was applied in the development of the rates for expected increases in the utilization and cost of covered services. 5.1 percent of the total trend is due to utilization, driven by a 6.8 percent trend in pharmacy drug utilization and a 5.9% trend in outpatient utilization. 3.9 percent of the total trend is due to unit cost.

4. Changes in benefits:

The Molina Cascade Gold plan is being renewed with changes such as deductible from \$600 to \$1,000.

The Molina Cascade Silver plan is being renewed with changes to the out-of-pocket maximum on Silver 100, from \$1,900 to \$2,400, Silver 150, from \$2,500 to \$2,850, Silver 200, from \$7,250 to \$7,950, Silver 250 from \$9,200 to \$9,750.

The Molina Cascade Bronze plan is being renewed with changes to the out-of-pocket maximum from \$9,200 to \$10,150

The Constant Care Silver 1 plan is terminating in 2026 and the Molina Cascade Vital Gold plan is new in 2026.

The collective plan design changes result in a small decrease to the aggregate rate change.

Additional changes beyond what has been described have also occurred. Please consult our public rate filing for further detail.

5. Administrative costs and anticipated profits: Administrative expenses are expected to contribute toward a 0.3% increase in rates. Taxes and fees are expected to contribute toward a 0.5% increase in rates. The Exchange Fee did not change from prior year. The targeted profit margin is 3.0% after tax and remains unchanged and does not contribute toward a change in rates.

Summary of Pooled Experience with Adjustments										
	Experienc	e Period	First Prio	r Period	Second Prior Period					
	From 1/1/2024	To 12/31/2024	From 1/1/2023	To 12/31/2023	From 1/1/2022	To 12/31/2022				
Member Months		489,287		486,415		646581				
Earned Premium		\$293,930,108		\$276,235,335		\$329,468,565				
Paid Claims		\$286,180,691		\$249,889,529	\$268,337,168					
Beginning Claim Reserve		\$23,001,474		\$19,041,149	\$19,955,631					
Ending Claim Reserve		\$25,931,898		\$23,001,474	\$19,041,149					
Incurred Claims		\$289,111,115		\$253,849,854		\$267,422,686				
Expenses		\$38,388,624		\$42,156,119		\$52,071,396				
Gain/Loss		-\$33,569,630		-\$19,770,639		\$9,974,482				
Loss Ratio Percentage		98.36%		91.90%		81.17%				
Risk Adjustment		\$41,355,022		\$39,648,209		\$1,693,969				
High Risk Enrollee Reimbursement Pool Recoveries		\$0		\$1,249,071		\$956,859				
High Risk Enrollee Reimbursement Pool Charge		-\$1,179,182		-\$990,369		-\$1,193,688				
HHS-RADV adjustments		-\$910,537		\$0		\$0				
Total Commercial Reimbursements		\$0		\$0		\$1,000				
Adjusted Gain Loss with Adjustments		\$6,606,210		\$20,136,272		\$11,432,622				
MLR Rebates		\$0		\$0		\$0				

Summary of Pooled Experience with Adjustments:

	P	С	1	D	c .	1	c.		C	н		1		K L M N O P Q R S	
	Unified Data Davisor 6.4	C		0	E E		F		9	н			1		
1	Unified Rate Review v6.1													To add a product to Worksheet 2 - Plan Product Info, select the Add Product button or Ctrl + Shift + P.	
2													To add a plan to Worksheet 2 - Plan Product Info, select the Add Plan button or Ctrl + Shift + L.		
3	Company Legal Name:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.										To validate, select the Validate button or Ctrl + Shift + I.			
4	HIOS Issuer ID:	84481	State:		WA									To finalize, select the Finalize button or Ctrl + Shift + F.	
4		1/1/2026	Market:		Individual	_								To finanze, select the rinanze batton of carr shipt ri.	
5	Effective Date of Rate Change(s):	1/1/2028	IVIdI Kel:		Individual										
6															
7															
8	Market Level Calculations (Same for a	ll Plans)													
9															
10															
11	Section I: Experience Period Data				_										
12	Experience Period:			1/1/2024		12/31/2024									
13					Total		PMPM								
14	Allowed Claims				\$334,541,734	.48	\$68	83.73							
15	Reinsurance					.00		\$0.00							
16	Incurred Claims in Experience Period				\$289,111,11			90.88							
17	Risk Adjustment				\$39,265,304			80.25							
18	Experience Period Premium				\$293,930,108		\$60	00.73							
19	Experience Period Member Months				489,	87									
20															
21	Section II: Projections														
22				Year 1	Trend		۲	Year 2 Tren	nd						
	Benefit Category	Experience Period Index								Trended EHB Allowed Claims					
23		Rate PMPM		ost	Utilization		Cost		Utilization	PMPM					
24	Inpatient Hospital	\$96.49		1.088				1.066	1.025	\$121.11					
25	Outpatient Hospital	\$204.16		1.023				1.059	1.025	\$248.17					
26	Professional	\$178.55		1.016		155		1.044	1.025	\$204.77					
27	Other Medical	\$13.92		1.016				1.044	1.025	\$15.96					
28	Capitation	\$26.97		1.025				1.025	1.000	\$28.34					
29	Prescription Drug	<u>\$163.64</u>		1.025	1.	.08	1	1.031	1.029	\$197.39					
30	Total	\$683.73	1							\$815.75					
31	Morbidity Adjustment							0.007							
32								0.967							
33	Demographic Shift														
34	Plan Design Changes Other							1.121							
35	Adjusted Trended EHB Allowed Claims	DMDM4 fee		1/1/2026											
30	Aujusteu Trended EHB Allowed Claims	FIVIEIVI IOI		1/1/2026			\$85	92.52							
29	Manual EHB Allowed Claims PMPM						e	\$0.00							
39	Applied Credibility %							0.00%							
40	Applied credibility /6						100								
41									Projected Period Totals						
42	Projected Index Rate for			1/1/2026			ćor	92.52	\$258,620,165.28						
42	Reinsurance			1/1/2026				\$0.00	\$258,620,165.28						
44	Risk Adjustment Payment/Charge							05.13	\$30,461,851.98						
45	Exchange User Fees							0.82%	\$1,881,076.49						
46	Market Adjusted Index Rate							93.89	\$230,039,389.79						
47	market Aujusted muck hate					1	\$/5		¥230,033,383.73						
48	Projected Member Months						280	9,764							
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 16 17 18 19 20 22 21 22 22 22 23 30 31 32 334 356 37 38 39 40 41 44 44 44 44 44 44 44							20.	-,							
	Information Net Delegable to the De		This is farmation		-								atta a si a a		
FO	Information Not Releasable to the Public Unless Authorized by Law: This information has not been publically disclosed and may be privileged and confidential. It is for internal government use only and must not be disseminated, distributed, or copied to persons not authorized to receive the information. Unauthorized disclosure may result in prosecution to the full extent of the law.														
50 51							to the	i uli extent	. Or the idW.						

Product-Plan Data Collection

Company Legal Name: Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. 84481 1/1/2026 HIOS Issuer ID: Effective Date of Rate Change(s):

Product/Plan Level Calculations

Field # Section I: General Product and Plan Information

Held #	Section I: General Product and Plan Information										
1.1	Product Name	Molina Healthcare									
1.2	Product ID	84481WA006									
1.3	Plan Name	Complete Gold	Silver	Bronze	Vital Gold	Silver 1					
1.4	Plan ID (Standard Component ID)	84481WA0060005	84481WA0060006	84481WA0060007	84481WA0060008	84481WA0060004					
1.5	Metal	Gold	Silver	Bronze	Gold	Silver					
1.6	AV Metal Value	0.817	0.718	0.650	0.780	0.718					
1.7	Plan Category	Renewing	Renewing	Renewing	New	Terminated					
1.8	Plan Type	HMO	HMO	HMO	HMO	HMO					
1.9	Exchange Plan?	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	No					
1.10	Effective Date of Proposed Rates	1/1/2026	1/1/2026	1/1/2026	1/1/2026	1/1/2026					
1.11	Cumulative Rate Change % (over 12 mos prior)	9.30%	36.98%	16.10%	0.00%	0.00%					
1.12	Product Rate Increase %	22.36%									
1.13	Submission Level Rate Increase %	22.36%									

State: WA Market: Individual

Worksheet 1 Totals	Section II: Experience Period and Current Plan	Level Information							
	2.1 Plan ID (Standard Component ID)	Total	84481WA0060005	84481WA0060006	84481WA0060007	84481WA0060008	84481WA0060004		
\$334,541,734	2.2 Allowed Claims	\$334,541,734	\$124,966,258	\$93,809,113	\$48,346,479	\$0	\$67,419,884		
\$0	2.3 Reinsurance	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0		
	2.4 Member Cost Sharing	\$45,430,619	\$12,367,072	\$10,653,230	\$14,646,891	\$0	\$7,763,426		
	2.5 Cost Sharing Reduction	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0		
\$289,111,115	2.6 Incurred Claims	\$289,111,115	\$112,599,186	\$83,155,883	\$33,699,588	\$0	\$59,656,459		
\$39,265,304	2.7 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount	\$39,265,304	\$34,124,368	\$15,564,739	-\$13,851,047	\$0	\$3,427,244		
\$293,930,108	2.8 Premium	\$293,930,108	\$80,139,504	\$84,613,801	\$63,913,855	\$0	\$65,262,949		
489,287	2.9 Experience Period Member Months	489,287	125,397	137,373	124,626	0	101,891		
	2.10 Current Enrollment	43,346	10,687	13,965	11,560	0	7,134		
	2.11 Current Premium PMPM	\$640.20	\$684.82	\$662.33	\$547.01	\$0.00	\$681.02		
	2.12 Loss Ratio	86.77%	98.54%	83.01%	67.31%	#DIV/0!	86.85%		
	Per Member Per Month								
	2.13 Allowed Claims	\$683.73	\$996.56	\$682.88	\$387.93	#DIV/0!	\$661.69		
	2.14 Reinsurance	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	#DIV/01	\$0.00		
	2.15 Member Cost Sharing	\$92.85	\$98.62	\$77.55	\$117.53	#DIV/0!	\$76.19		
	2.16 Cost Sharing Reduction	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	#DIV/0!	\$0.00		
	2.17 Incurred Claims	\$590.88	\$897.94	\$605.33	\$270.41	#DIV/0!	\$585.49		
	2.18 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount	\$80.25	\$272.13	\$113.30	-\$111.14	#DIV/01	\$33.64		
	2.19 Premium	\$600.73	\$639.09	\$615.94	\$512.85	#DIV/0!	\$640.52		

Section III: Plan Adjustment Factors

	3.1 Plan ID (Standard Component ID)		84481WA0060005	84481WA0060006	84481WA0060007	84481WA0060008	84481WA0060004			
	3.2 Market Adjusted Index Rate		\$793.89							
	3.3 AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan		0.8377	1.0059	0.6184	0.7835	0.0000			
	3.4 Provider Network Adjustment		1.0000	1.0000	1.0000	1.0000	0.0000			
	3.5 Benefits in Addition to EHB		1.0013	1.0011	1.0017	1.0013	0.0000			
	Administrative Costs									
	3.6 Administrative Expense		9.68%	8.21%	12.65%	10.28%	0.00%			
	3.7 Taxes and Fees		2.98%	2.96%	3.02%	2.99%	0.00%			
	3.8 Profit & Risk Load		3.00%	3.00%	3.00%	3.00%	0.00%			
	3.9 Catastrophic Adjustment		1.0000	1.0000	1.0000	1.0000	0.0000			
3	.10 Plan Adjusted Index Rate		\$789.59	\$931.46	\$604.64	\$743.86	\$0.00			
3	.11 Age Calibration Factor	0.580082251			0.5801					
3	.12 Geographic Calibration Factor	0.975310488	0.9753							
3	.13 Tobacco Calibration Factor	1			1.0000					
3	14 Calibrated Plan Adjusted Index Rate		\$446.72	\$526.98	\$342.08	\$420.85	\$0.00			

Section IV: Projected Plan Level Information

4.1 Plan ID (Standard Component ID)	Total	84481WA0060005	84481WA0060006	84481WA0060007	84481WA0060008	84481WA0060004
4.2 Allowed Claims	\$258,620,163	\$65,342,439	\$19,473,252	\$40,450,770	\$133,353,702	\$0
4.3 Reinsurance	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0
4.4 Member Cost Sharing	\$54,840,920	\$11,952,655	-\$601,840	\$14,160,216	\$29,329,889	\$0
4.5 Cost Sharing Reduction	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0
4.6 Incurred Claims	\$203,779,242	\$53,389,784	\$20,075,092	\$26,290,554	\$104,023,813	\$0
4.7 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount	\$23,978,123	\$5,901,519	\$1,848,316	\$3,935,036	\$12,293,252	\$0
4.8 Premium	\$216,375,294	\$56,311,427	\$20,805,088	\$28,752,256	\$110,506,523	\$0
4.9 Projected Member Months	289,764	71,317	22,336	47,553	148,558	0
4.10 Loss Ratio	84.78%	85.82%	88.62%	80.43%	84.71%	#DIV/0!
Per Member Per Month						
4.11 Allowed Claims	\$892.52	\$916.23	\$871.83	\$850.65	\$897.65	#DIV/0!
4.12 Reinsurance	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	#DIV/0!
4.13 Member Cost Sharing	\$189.26	\$167.60	-\$26.94	\$297.78	\$197.43	#DIV/0!
4.14 Cost Sharing Reduction	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	#DIV/0!
4.15 Incurred Claims	\$703.26	\$748.63	\$898.78	\$552.87	\$700.22	#DIV/0!
4.16 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount	\$82.75	\$82.75	\$82.75	\$82.75	\$82.75	#DIV/0!
4.17 Premium	\$746.73	\$789.59	\$931.46	\$604.64	\$743.86	#DIV/0!

To add a product to Worksheet 2 - Plan Product Info, select the Add Product button or Ctrl + Shift + P. To add a plan to Worksheet 2 - Plan Product Info, select the Add Plan button or Ctrl + Shift + L. To validate, select the Validate button or Ctrl + Shift + I. To finalize, select the Finalize button or Ctrl + Shift + F. To remove a product, navigate to the corresponding Product Name/Product ID field and select the Remove Product button or Ctrl + Shift + Q. To remove a plan, navigate to the corresponding Plan Name/Plan ID field and select the Remove Plan button or Ctrl + Shift + A.
Rating Area Data Collection

Specify the total number of Rating Areas in your State by selecting the Create Rating Areas button or Ctrl + Shift + R. Select only the Rating Areas you are offering plans within and add a factor for each area. To validate, select the Validate button or Ctrl + Shift + I. To finalize, select the Finalize button or Ctrl + Shift + F.

Rating Area	Rating Factor
Rating Area 1	1.0000
Rating Area 2	1.0189
Rating Area 3	1.1498
Rating Area 4	1.0003
Rating Area 5	1.0003
Rating Area 6	1.0340
Rating Area 8	1.0138

SERFF Tracking #:	MLWA-134518839	State Tracking #:	484742	C	Company Tracking #:	
State:	Washington			Filing Company:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.	
TOI/Sub-TOI:	HOrg021 Individua	l Health Organizations - H	ealth Maintenanc	e (HMO)/HOrg021.005C Individu	ual - Other	
Product Name:	2026 Non-grandfa	thered Individual Rate Fili	ng MHW0101202	6		
Project Name/Number:	/					

Supporting Document Schedules

Bypassed - Item:	Written Description Justifying the Rate Increase
Bypass Reason:	Molina has satisfied this requirement in the section titled URRT below. Thank you
Attachment(s):	
Item Status:	
Status Date:	
Status Date.	
Satisfied - Item:	2026 Individual Supplemental Checklist 1332 Waiver
Comments:	
Attachment(s):	84481_WA_1332WaiverChecklist_20250512.pdf
Item Status:	
Status Date:	
Satisfied - Item:	Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits and Supporting Documents
Comments:	
Attachment(s):	Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf 2024 MWA Form IC-13A-HC_Form IC-14-HMO.pdf
Item Status:	
Status Date:	
Satisfied - Item:	2026 AV Screenshot
Comments:	
Attachment(s):	84481_WA_AVScreenshots_20250512.pdf
Item Status:	
Status Date:	
Satisfied - Item:	Certification-Rates-2026 Ind Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Financial Reqs
Comments:	
Attachment(s):	Certification-Rates-2026 Ind Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Financial Reqs.pdf
Item Status:	
Status Date:	
Satisfied - Item:	Certification-Rates 2026 MSHUD Parity Calculations
Comments:	
Attachment(s):	Certification - Rates - 2026 MHSUD Parity Calculations.pdf Certification - Rates - 2026 MHSUD Parity Calculations Duplicate.xlsm

PDF Pipeline for SERFF Tracking Number MLWA-134518839 Generated 05/27/2025 10:43 AM

SERFF Tracking #:	MLWA-134518839	State Tracking #:	484742	Company Tracking #:
State: TOI/Sub-TOI: Product Name: Project Name/Number:	-	al Health Organizations - He athered Individual Rate Filin		<i>Filing Company:</i> Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. e (HMO)/HOrg021.005C Individual - Other
Item Status:				
Status Date:				
Satisfied - Item:	P	Y 2026 Individual Non-	grandfathered	d Health Plan Rate Filing Checklist
Comments:				
Attachment(s):	C	hecklist-Rates-2026 In	dividual Nong	randfathered Health Plans.pdf
Item Status:				
Status Date:				
Satisfied - Item:	S	ERFF Rate Review De	tail	
Comments:				
Attachment(s):	84	4481_SERFFRateRevi	ewDetail.pdf	
tem Status:				
Status Date:				
Satisfied - Item:	U	nique Plan Design Doo	cumentation a	nd Crosswalk
Comments:				
Attachment(s):	84 84	4481WAUniquePlanDe 4481WAUniquePlanDe	signBenefitCı signSuppDoc	rosswalk.pdf ;AndJust.pdf
Item Status:				
Status Date:				
Satisfied - Item:	W	akely 2026 Standard F	Plan AV Certif	ication
Comments:				
Attachment(s):	W	akelyAVCertificationfo	rWAHBE2026	6StandardPlanDesign.pdf
Item Status:				
Status Date:				
Satisfied - Item:	V	/AC 284-43-6660		
Comments:				
Attachment(s):	W 84	/AC 284-43-6660 Dupl /AC 284-43-6660.pdf 4481WAMolinaFamilyF 4481WAMolinaFamilyF	RatingExample	e20250512.pdf cate20250512.xlsx
Item Status:				
Status Date:				
Satisfied - Item:	20	026 Individual Medical	Uniform Prod	uct Modification Justification
Comments:				

SERFF Tracking #:	MLWA-134518839	State Tracking #:	484742	C	Company Tracking #:
State: TOI/Sub-TOI:	Washington HOrg021 Individu	al Health Organizations - He	ealth Maintenance	Filing Company: (HMO)/HOrg021.005C Individu	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. Ial - Other
Product Name: Project Name/Number:	2026 Non-grandi /	athered Individual Rate Filir	ng MHW01012026		
Attachment(s):	8- 8-	4481_WA_Uniform Pro 4481_WA_Uniform Pro	oduct Modificati oduct Modificati	ion Justification_05.12.2 ion Justification Duplicat	025.pdf e_05.12.2025.xlsx
Item Status:					
Status Date:					
Satisfied - Item:	W	A Broker Commission	Rates 2026		
Comments:					
Attachment(s):	2	026 Commission Inforr	mation and Offi	cer Certification FINAL.	locx.pdf
Item Status:					
Status Date:					
Satisfied - Item:	U	RRT			
Comments:					
Attachment(s):	P P P	art I Unified Rate Revi art I Unified Rate Revi artIIWrittenDescription artIIIRateFilingDocume artIIIRateFilingDocume	ew Template.pe JustifyingtheRa entationandMer	uplicate.xlsm df ateIncrease.pdf morandum_Redacted.pd µarialMemorandum.pdf	if
Item Status:					
Status Date:					
Satisfied - Item:	В	enefit Components			
Comments:					
Attachment(s):	8- 8-	4481_WA_Benefit Cor 4481_WA_Benefit Cor	nponents_05.0	9.2025.pdf cate 05.09.2025.xlsm	
Item Status:			, ·- · -		
Status Date:					
Satisfied - Item:	R	ating Documents for E	xtended ARPA	Subsidies	
Comments:		<u> </u>			
Attachment(s):	R P P	ate Schedule DUPLIC ate Schedule with ARI art I Unified Rate Revi art I Unified Rate Revi artIIIRateFilingDocume	PA extension.po ew Template D ew Template w		ension.xlsm ARPAextension.pdf
Item Status:					
Status Date:					



2026 Plan Year (PY) Individual Nongrandfathered Health Plan Supplemental Checklist for 1332 Waiver Reporting

Instructions:

This supplemental checklist is requested by the Washington Health Benefit Exchange (HBE) regarding the 1332 waiver reporting requirements. This form (i.e., supplemental checklist) applies to <u>all</u> **individual health plan market issuers** including those with only off-Exchange plans.

The OIC helps the HBE gather the following information when issuers submit their initial and final rate filing documents. The OIC will check the consistency of data reported in this form versus data reported elsewhere in the rate filing. If the information reported in this form is inconsistent with other rate filing information, the OIC may send out an objection requesting a reporting issuer to update this form.

The purpose of this form is to collect with-waiver versus without-waiver differences in assumptions, methodologies, and projections used for individual market rate filings for PY 2026. This information will be used for reporting purposes associated with the guidelines stated in the 1332 Waiver. The federal government requires the State of Washington to report on elements related to health insurance rates, spending, and enrollment as if the waiver were not in effect. The following information is needed to create that report. Details on the waiver can be found <u>here</u>.

Response Information:

General Information		
Issuer Name:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.	
Applicable Market:	Individual Medical	
Plan Year:	2026	

Section I – Please provide a response for each item.

General Assumptions

- 1. Are the reporting issuer's PY 2026 premium rates impacted?
 - a. If the waiver were not in effect, would the reporting issuer's premium rates differ by rating cell (i.e., by plan, smoker/non-smoker, geographic rating area, age band) in the Rate Schedule?

 \Box Yes \boxtimes No

b. If the waiver were not in effect, would the reporting issuer's total projected earned premiums be different?

 \boxtimes Yes \Box No

- 2. If yes for #1a and/or #1b, how are the reporting issuer's PY 2026 premium rates impacted?
 - a. If yes for #1a, please describe the projected impact by rating cell (i.e., by plan, smoker/non-smoker, geographic rating area, age band), including any quantitative factors used to differentiate premium rates with-waiver versus without-waiver. Note that the purpose of this item is to identify any potential population acuity factors due to the waiver.

Not applicable

b. If yes for #1b, please describe the projected impact to total premiums. Please describe any other differences that apply beyond those by rating cell already described above under #2a. If differences are only due to factors described above in #2a, please explain.

Total premiums will decrease due to lower enrollment.

Enrollment

Note that "average annual members" is equal to total member months for the year divided by 12.

3. What is the reporting issuer's projected with-waiver enrollment for PY 2026?

Provide the reporting issuer's <u>average annual members</u> by rating area as well as summed across the issuer's rating areas. The total number summed across the rating areas and multiplied by 12 months should reconcile to the value reported in the Unified Rate Review Template (URRT), Worksheet 2 – Product-Plan Data, Section IV: Projected Plan Level Information, field **4.9 Projected Member Months**.

Geographic Region	Projected Members
Region 1	8,834
Region 2	2,127
Region 3	3,408
Region 4	2,162
Region 5	4,092
Region 6	499
Region 8	3,025
Total	24,147

- 4. What is the reporting issuer's projected without-waiver enrollment for PY 2026?
 - Provide the reporting issuer's average annual members by rating area as well as summed across the issuer's rating areas.

Geographic Region	Projected Members
Region 1	8,767
Region 2	2,117
Region 3	3,398
Region 4	2,156
Region 5	4,048
Region 6	492
Region 8	2,986
Total	23,964

5. For the reporting issuer's PY 2026 projected enrollment, please provide enrollment projections by plan. Provide both with-waiver and without-waiver projected enrollment. Describe how with-waiver and without-waiver assumptions differ. If no plan mix differences are expected, please explain.

Projected enrollment is lower in the without-waiver scenario. No plan mix differences are expected as all plan offerings are standard plans.

Plan ID	Projected Members
84481WA0060005	5,943
84481WA0060006	1,861
84481WA0060007	3,963
84481WA0060008	12,380
Total	24,147

Projected Enrollment by Plan - with waiver

Projected Enrollment by Plan - without

waiver

Plan ID	Projected Members
84481WA0060005	5,898
84481WA0060006	1,847
84481WA0060007	3,933
84481WA0060008	12,286
Total	23,964

Total Premiums

6. What is the reporting issuer's projected with-waiver total premium for PY 2026?

Provide the reporting issuer's projected premium by rating area as well as summed across the issuer's rating areas. The total amount summed across the rating areas should reconcile to the value reported in the Unified Rate Review Template (URRT), Worksheet 2 – Product-Plan Data, Section IV: Projected Plan Level Information, field **4.8 Premium**.

Round to the nearest cent.

Use enrollment reported above in #3.

Geographic Region	Premium
Region 1	79,027,576.11
Region 2	19,145,265.43
Region 3	30,866,682.52
Region 4	19,350,285.60
Region 5	36,634,515.22
Region 6	4,471,091.40
Region 8	26,879,877.51
Total	216,375,293.78

Washington State OIC 2026 Individual Supplemental Checklist for 1332 Waiver Reporting

What is the reporting issuer's projected without-waiver total premium for PY 2026?
 Provide the reporting issuer's projected premium by rating area as well as summed across the issuer's rating areas.
 Round to the nearest cent.

Use enrollment reported above in #4.

Geographic Region	Premium
Region 1	78,426,982.49
Region 2	19,055,603.83
Region 3	30,776,987.82
Region 4	19,296,466.43
Region 5	36,240,138.64
Region 6	4,408,353.50
Region 8	26,530,332.24
Total	214,734,864.95

8. For the reporting issuer's PY 2026 projected premiums, please describe how with-waiver and without-waiver assumptions and methodologies differ.

Discuss impacts to individual rating cell premium rates, premium PMPM, and total premium.

Discuss how assumed plan enrollment differences discussed above in #5 impact projected premiums.

See also #13 below related to projected medical spending.

If no differences are expected, please explain.

There are no impacts to individual rating cell premium rates or premium PMPMs. However, total premium amount will be higher with the waiver in effect due to enrollment differences with and without waiver. The morbidity of the population is not assumed to shift significantly due to the waiver being in effect.

Service Area

9. For PY 2026, would the service area offered by the reporting issuer have differed if the waiver were not in effect?

🗆 Yes 🛛 🖾 No

10. If yes for #9, please describe how the reporting issuer's PY 2026 service area participation would have differed without the waiver. Not applicable

Medical Spending (a.k.a. Claims or Costs)

11. What is the reporting issuer's PY 2026 with-waiver total projected medical allowed claims spending (i.e., the sum of incurred claims and member cost shares)?

Provide the reporting issuer's projected medical allowed claims spending by rating area as well as summed across the issuer's rating areas. The total amount summed across the rating areas should reconcile to the value reported in the Unified Rate Review Template (URRT), Worksheet 2 – Product-Plan Data, Section IV: Projected Plan Level Information, field **4.2 Allowed Claims**. Round to the nearest cent.

Use enrollment reported above in #3.

Geographic Region	Claims
Region 1	94,571,356.19
Region 2	22,810,034.69
Region 3	36,566,023.38
Region 4	23,152,270.94
Region 5	43,817,896.90
Region 6	5,351,226.98
Region 8	32,351,353.70
Total	258,620,162.78

Washington State OIC 2026 Individual Supplemental Checklist for 1332 Waiver Reporting

12. What is the reporting issuer's PY 2026 without-waiver total projected medical allowed claims spending (i.e., the sum of incurred claims and member cost shares)?

Provide the reporting issuer's projected medical spending by rating area as well as summed across the issuer's rating areas.

Round to the nearest cent.

Use enrollment reported above in #4.

Geographic Region	Claims
Region 1	93,853,489.87
Region 2	22,702,864.70
Region 3	36,458,812.62
Region 4	23,087,940.89
Region 5	43,346,516.49
Region 6	5,276,239.44
Region 8	31,933,558.47
Total	256,659,422.49

13. For the reporting issuer's PY 2026 medical allowed claims spending projections, please describe how with-waiver and without-waiver assumptions and methodologies differ.

For example, address changes to adjustment factors for URRT Worksheet 1, Section II: Projections.

Discuss impacts to both PMPM and total costs.

Discuss how assumed plan enrollment differences discussed above in #5 impact projected medical allowed claims spending.

See also #8 above related to projected premiums.

If differences are not expected, please explain.

The spending of 1332 waiver enrollees is assumed to be similar to the current population of enrollees due to lower utilization offset by higher severity claims as a result of pent up demand after being uninsured. The projected PMPM allowed claims are not anticipated to differ. However, due to the decrease in enrollment, the total projected allowed claims spending would be expected to decrease slightly without waiver.

14. For the reporting issuer's PY 2026 Risk Adjustment projections, please describe how with-waiver and without-waiver assumptions differ. Please also describe expected impacts.

If differences are not expected, please explain.

The morbidity of the population of 1332 waiver enrollees is assumed to be similar to the morbidity of the without waiver population. The projected PMPM risk adjustment amounts are not anticipated to differ.

15. For the reporting issuer's PY 2026 Administrative Expense projections, please describe how with-waiver and without-waiver assumptions and methodologies differ.

Please also describe expected impacts.

If differences are not expected, please explain.

There is assumed to be no material impact to Administrative Expense projections with the 1332 waiver. Molina does not expect to incur additional significant expenses as a result of 1332 waiver enrollees. Membership projections are not expected to materially change.

Section II - For Informational Purposes as Background Information

The state is required to submit the <u>following information to CMS</u> on an annual basis.

- (a) The final Second Lowest Cost Silver Plan (SLCSP) rates for individual health insurance coverage for a representative individual (e.g., a 21-yearold non-smoker) in each rating area or service area (if premiums vary by geographies smaller than rating areas) for the applicable plan year that are actuarially certified. Also include the actuarial memoranda;
- (b) The estimate of what the final SLCSP rates for individual health insurance coverage for a representative individual in each rating area or service area (if premiums vary by geographies smaller than rating areas) would have been absent approval of this waiver for the applicable plan year, that are actuarially certified. The state must include with this information the methods and assumptions the state used to estimate the final SLCSP rates and state's estimate of what the final SLCSP rates would have been absent approval of the waiver for each rating area or service area absent approval of this waiver. Also include the actuarial memoranda;
- (c) From each issuer, the estimate of the total amount of all premiums expected to be paid for individual health insurance coverage for the applicable plan year;
- (d) From each issuer, the estimate of the total premiums that would have been expected to be paid for individual health insurance coverage for the applicable plan year without the waiver;
- (e) From each issuer, the estimate of the total amount of all medical spending expected to be paid for individual health insurance enrollees for the applicable plan year, along with any underlying analyses;
- (f) From each issuer, the estimate of the total amount of all medical spending that would have been expected to be paid for individual health insurance enrollees for applicable plan year without the waiver, along with any underlying analyses;
- (g) The state specific age curve premium variation for the current and upcoming plan year;
- (h) Reports of the estimated total state subsidy program reimbursements for the upcoming plan year;
- (i) Reports of the total enrollment estimates for individual health insurance coverage, both with and without the waiver for the upcoming plan year;
- (j) An explanation of why the experience for the upcoming plan year may vary from previous estimates and how assumptions used to estimate the impact have changed. This includes an explanation of changes in the estimated impact of the waiver on aggregate premiums, the estimated impact to the SLCSP rates, and the estimated impact on enrollment. The state should also explain changes to the estimated state subsidy program estimates relative to prior estimates.

Table of Contents

Exhibit	Title	Checklist Item
Appendix Exhibit 1.1	Financial Data Consistency	1a
Appendix Exhibit 1.2	Support for URRT Experience Period	1b, 3a
Appendix Exhibit 1.3	Experience Period Claims by Metal Level	11h
Appendix Exhibit 2.1	URRT Worksheet 1, Section II	5c, 28c
Appendix Exhibit 3.1	WAC 284-43-6660 Incurred Claims Trend	6b
Appendix Exhibit 4.1	Non-Trend EHB Factors: Morbidity Adjustment	7
Appendix Exhibit 4.2a	Non-Trend EHB Factors: Demographic Shift	7
Appendix Exhibit 4.2b	Age Factors and Age Calibration Factors	15
Appendix Exhibit 4.2c	Non-Trend EHB Factors: Demographic Shift	7
Appendix Exhibit 4.3	Non-Trend EHB Factors: Plan Design Changes	7
Appendix Exhibit 5.1a	Market Adjusted Index Rate	19c, 28a
Appendix Exhibit 5.1b	AV and Cost-Sharing Design of Plan	11d, 11e, 13, 27
Appendix Exhibit 6.1	Base Premium Rates vs CPAIR	11g
Appendix Exhibit 7.1	Area Factors and Geographic Calibration Factors	16
Appendix Exhibit 8.1	HCRP: Projected vs Prior	19e
Appendix Exhibit 9.1	Section IV: Projected Plan Level Information Development	28f, 28h
Appendix Exhibit 10.1	Unified Rate Review Template - Worksheet 1	
Appendix Exhibit 10.2	Unified Rate Review Template - Worksheet 2	
Appendix Exhibit 11.1	MLR Calculation	24(xi)
Appendix Exhibit 11.2a	a Reconcile to ADS	26a
Appendix Exhibit 11.2	o Months of Surplus	26b
Appendix Exhibit 11.3	UPMJ - Q5	31b
Appendix Exhibit 11.4	Unique Benefit Design Support	9

Appendix Exhibit 1.1 Financial Data Consistency Checklist Item 1a

	URRT Wksh 1, Section I	URRT Wksh 2, Section	II WAC 284-43-6660	Appendix Exhibits	<u>Variance</u>
Allowed Claims	\$334,541,734	\$334,541,734	N/A	\$334,541,734	\$0.00
Reinsurance	\$0	\$0	N/A	N/A	N/A
Incurred Claims	\$289,111,115	\$289,111,115	\$289,111,115	\$289,111,115	\$0.00
Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount	\$39,265,304	\$39,265,304	N/A	\$39,265,304	\$0.00
Premium	\$293,930,108	\$293,930,108	\$293,930,108	\$293,930,108	\$0.00
Experience Period Member Months	489,287	489,287	489,287	489,287	\$0.00

Notes:

URRT Wksh 2, Section II amounts by plan are based on each plan's experience

Appendix Exhibit 1.2

Support for URRT Experience Period Checklist Item 1b, 3a

		Medical Allowed Claims by Paid Month																				
Incurred Month	202401	202402	202403	202404	202405	202406	202407	202408	202409	202410	202411	202412	202501	202502	202503	Total Medical Allowed	Membership	Premium	RA Transfer	HCRP Net Charge	RADV Adjustment	Risk Adjustment
202401	\$5,219,627	\$8,839,255	\$1,679,754	\$1,251,457	\$1,096,078	\$399,991	\$300,268	\$191,648	\$120,277	\$203,219	\$275,471	\$770,635	\$189,285	\$183,018	\$31,538	\$20,751,522	39,695	\$24,251,051				
202402	\$0	\$5,162,202	\$8,566,121	\$2,789,323	\$1,249,667	\$556,249	\$369,247	\$261,340	\$132,385	\$296,898	\$587,748	\$512,368	\$353,440	\$327,568	\$178,218	\$21,342,775	41,022	\$24,850,254				
202403	\$0	\$0	\$9,544,343	\$6,044,494	\$1,782,827	\$954,811	\$400,777	\$385,389	\$156,933	\$302,860	\$454,646	\$397,077	\$259,637	\$126,098	\$131,548	\$20,941,442	41,117	\$24,860,388				
202404	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$8,224,800	\$7,313,977	\$2,470,354	\$1,273,908	\$444,080	\$207,699	\$447,672	\$379,919	\$576,127	\$738,191	\$203,727	\$475,120	\$22,755,573	41,304	\$24,904,683				
202405	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$8,207,749	\$8,157,811	\$2,326,333	\$877,634	\$398,286	\$404,131	\$524,077	\$660,003	\$147,766	\$228,744	\$228,626	\$22,161,161	41,278	\$24,852,005				
202406	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,844,902	\$8,758,097	\$1,252,135	\$637,822	\$610,901	\$460,416	\$459,299	\$235,396	\$496,105	\$180,268	\$19,935,341	41,252	\$24,761,230				
202407	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$8,973,092	\$7,677,000	\$1,476,669	\$974,097	\$722,428	\$516,391	\$398,453	\$359,364	\$308,077	\$21,405,571	41,041	\$24,620,682				
202408	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$9,850,891	\$7,024,001	\$2,025,905	\$618,556	\$736,003	\$793,008	\$486,071	\$391,864	\$21,926,301	40,959	\$24,524,619				
202409	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,461,702	\$9,633,102	\$1,303,021	\$730,560	\$758,317	\$472,255	\$372,419	\$19,731,376	40,983	\$24,460,938				
202410	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$9,101,132	\$8,038,597	\$3,187,649	\$1,249,507	\$623,991	\$457,484	\$22,658,360	40,830	\$24,314,889				
202411	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,595,558	\$9,878,601	\$2,409,345	\$626,064	\$694,584	\$20,204,153	40,340	\$24,016,584				
202412	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$7,600,589	\$10,288,837	\$2,048,053	\$722,904	\$20,660,384	39,466	\$23,512,784				
Total	\$5,219,627	\$14,001,457	\$19,790,218	\$18,310,074	\$19,650,298	\$19,384,118	\$22,401,724	\$20,940,116	\$16,615,775	\$23,999,918	\$19,960,438	\$26,025,303	\$17,821,182	\$6,181,059	\$4,172,651	\$254,473,957	489,287	\$293,930,108	\$41,355,022	-\$1,179,182	-\$910,537	\$39,265,304

							м	edical Incurre	ed Claims by F	aid Month						
Incurred Month	202401	202402	202403	202404	202405	202406	202407	202408	202409	202410	202411	202412	202501	202502	202503	Total Medical Incurred
202401	\$3,947,396	\$7,275,984	\$1,433,322	\$1,060,693	\$949,410	\$360,209	\$249,706	\$177,876	\$95,333	\$182,679	\$248,007	\$750,624	\$175,728	\$174,434	\$27,275	\$17,108,675
202402	\$0	\$4,051,463	\$7,053,970	\$2,470,503	\$1,114,072	\$492,348	\$322,075	\$230,254	\$95,306	\$249,400	\$561,920	\$470,189	\$328,019	\$313,314	\$165,513	\$17,918,345
202403	\$0	\$0	\$7,651,855	\$5,125,904	\$1,617,840	\$857,110	\$336,493	\$346,347	\$128,773	\$267,558	\$424,669	\$367,964	\$226,213	\$104,919	\$110,805	\$17,566,449
202404	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,607,637	\$6,261,830	\$2,211,973	\$1,203,108	\$399,106	\$186,282	\$391,736	\$349,898	\$538,437	\$697,059	\$190,839	\$449,466	\$19,487,369
202405	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,647,512	\$7,042,956	\$2,105,667	\$794,135	\$366,264	\$341,089	\$486,096	\$619,620	\$128,088	\$208,240	\$208,044	\$18,947,709
202406	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$5,463,979	\$7,583,397	\$1,142,224	\$596,622	\$541,984	\$436,864	\$401,173	\$208,799	\$477,121	\$154,144	\$17,006,308
202407	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$7,291,501	\$6,796,512	\$1,379,497	\$886,442	\$680,725	\$453,542	\$366,406	\$332,558	\$276,645	\$18,463,829
202408	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$8,130,845	\$6,278,013	\$1,854,654	\$580,130	\$679,890	\$717,387	\$458,289	\$360,959	\$19,060,167
202409	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$5,214,654	\$8,404,120	\$1,211,534	\$670,112	\$697,184	\$423,527	\$340,399	\$16,961,530
202410	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$7,529,642	\$7,029,460	\$3,014,520	\$1,169,928	\$584,143	\$416,531	\$19,744,224
202411	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$5,417,908	\$8,745,269	\$2,269,102	\$568,052	\$638,034	\$17,638,366
202412	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,287,424	\$9,208,891	\$1,941,540	\$659,965	\$18,097,820
Total	\$3,947,396	\$11,327,447	\$16,139,147	\$15,264,737	\$16,590,664	\$16,428,575	\$19,091,946	\$18,017,299	\$14,340,744	\$20,649,304	\$17,427,210	\$22,998,763	\$16,192,805	\$5,776,975	\$3,807,781	\$218,000,792

	Rx Allowed Claims by Paid Month																
Incurred Month	202401	202402	202403	202404	202405	202406	202407	202408	202409	202410	202411	202412	202501	202502	202503	Total Rx Allowed	Rx Rebates
202401	\$5,499,077	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$5,499,077	
202402	\$0	\$5,895,521	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$5,895,521	
202403	\$0	\$0	\$6,129,067	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,129,067	
202404	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,661,445	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,661,445	
202405	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,808,656	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,808,656	
202406	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,446,054	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,446,054	
202407	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,982,223	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,982,223	
202408	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,716,762	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,716,762	
202409	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$7,037,216	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$7,037,216	
202410	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$7,577,175	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$7,577,175	
202411	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$7,056,949	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$7,056,949	
202412	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$7,257,630	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$7,257,630	
Total	\$5,499,077	\$5,895,521	\$6,129,067	\$6,661,445	\$6,808,656	\$6,446,054	\$6,982,223	\$6,716,762	\$7,037,216	\$7,577,175	\$7,056,949	\$7,257,630	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$80,067,777	-\$23,496,212

	Rx Incurred Claims by Paid Month															
Incurred Month	202401	202402	202403	202404	202405	202406	202407	202408	202409	202410	202411	202412	202501	202502	202503	Total Rx Incurred
202401	\$4,452,408	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$4,452,408
202402	\$0	\$5,047,636	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$5,047,636
202403	\$0	\$0	\$5,303,499	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$5,303,499
202404	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$5,916,599	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$5,916,599
202405	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,015,649	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,015,649
202406	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$5,782,158	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$5,782,158
202407	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,245,151	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,245,151
202408	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,009,480	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,009,480
202409	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,363,041	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,363,041
202410	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,907,919	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,907,919
202411	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,442,212	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,442,212
202412	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,624,573	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$6,624,573
Total	\$4,452,408	\$5,047,636	\$5,303,499	\$5,916,599	\$6,015,649	\$5,782,158	\$6,245,151	\$6,009,480	\$6,363,041	\$6,907,919	\$6,442,212	\$6,624,573	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$71,110,323

Appendix Exhibit 1.3

Experience Period Claims by Metal Level

Checklist Item 11h

	2024 Incurred	2024 Allowed	2024 Paid-to-
	Claims	Claims	Allowed Ratios
Gold	\$112,599,186	\$124,966,258	90.10%
Silver	\$142,812,342	\$161,228,997	88.58%
Bronze	\$33,699,588	\$48,346,479	69.70%
Total	\$289,111,115	\$334,541,734	86.42 %

Appendix Exhibit 2.1 URRT Worksheet 1, Section II

Checklist Item 5c, 28c

<u>2026 Filing</u>		Year	1 Trend	Year 2 Trend		
Benefit Category	WAC Category	Cost	Utilization	Cost	Utilization	
Inpatient Hospital	Hospital	1.088	1.055	1.066	1.025	
Outpatient Hospital	Hospital	1.023	1.095	1.059	1.025	
Professional	Professional	1.016	1.055	1.044	1.025	
Other Medical	Other	1.016	1.055	1.044	1.025	
Capitation	Other	1.025	1.000	1.025	1.000	
Prescription Drug	Prescription Drugs	1.025	1.108	1.031	1.029	

<u>2025 Filing</u>		Year	1 Trend	Year 2 Trend		
Benefit Category	WAC Category	Cost	Utilization	Cost	Utilization	
Inpatient Hospital	Hospital	1.035	1.068	1.045	1.026	
Outpatient Hospital	Hospital	1.035	1.068	1.040	1.032	
Professional	Professional	1.025	1.068	1.051	1.026	
Other Medical	Other	1.025	1.028	1.051	1.026	
Capitation	Other	1.025	1.000	1.025	1.000	
Prescription Drug	Prescription Drugs	1.040	1.184	1.038	1.045	

<u>Change</u>		Year	1 Trend	Year 2 Trend		
Benefit Category	WAC Category	Cost	Utilization	Cost	Utilization	
Inpatient Hospital	Hospital	0.053	-0.013	0.021	-0.001	
Outpatient Hospital	Hospital	-0.013	0.028	0.019	-0.007	
Professional	Professional	-0.009	-0.013	-0.007	-0.001	
Other Medical	Other	-0.009	0.027	-0.007	-0.001	
Capitation	Other	0.000	0.000	0.000	0.000	
Prescription Drug	Prescription Drugs	-0.015	-0.076	-0.007	-0.016	

	<u>2026</u>	<u>2025</u>	<u>Change</u>
Morbidity Adjustment	0.967	1.017	-0.050
Demographic Shift	1.009	1.002	0.007
Plan Design Changes	1.121	0.999	0.123
Other	1.000	1.000	0.000

Appendix Exhibit 3.1 WAC 284-43-6660 Incurred Claims Trend Checklist Item 6b

WAC Category	2024 Incurred	Incurred Unit	Incurred	Total	Portion of Claim
WAC Calegoly	Claims PMPM	Cost Trend	Utilization Trend	Totat	Dollars
Hospital	\$259.66	1.050	1.053	10.54%	43.94%
Professional	\$154.11	1.028	1.040	6.87%	26.08%
Prescription Drugs	\$145.33	1.029	1.068	9.94%	24.60%
Dental	\$0.00	-	-	0.00%	0.00%
Other ⁽¹⁾	\$31.78	1.025	1.014	3.91%	5.38%
Total	\$590.88			9.10%	100.00%

Annualized Trend:	9.10%
URRT Wksh 2 Field 4.15:	\$703.26
URRT Wksh 2 Field 2.17:	\$590.88

Rate Review Detail Trend: 9.10%

Notes:

(1) Cap is included in 'Other'

(2) The Annual Incurred Claims Projected Trend includes the impact of morbidity, demographic shift, plan design, and other changes.

Appendix Exhibit 4.1 Non-Trend EHB Factors: Morbidity Adjustment

Checklist Item 7

_							Pricing Year				
·	Base	Year Risk S	cores	Intermedi	ate Year Ri	sk Scores	Renewing	Renewing Members New Membe			Total
Metal Tier	Renew	New	Total	Renew	New	Total	Mbr Mix	Risk score	Mbr Mix	Risk score	Total
Gold	2.189	2.286		2.409	2.352		68%	1.891	8%	1.903	
Silver 100	1.856	1.612		2.009	1.694		2%	2.065	0%	1.777	
Silver 150	1.762	1.470		1.633	1.546		4%	1.644	0%	1.624	
Silver 200	1.396	1.221		1.206	1.284		0%	1.276	0%	0.000	
Silver 250	1.370	1.210		1.435	1.270		0%	1.436	0%	0.000	
Bronze	0.838	0.798		0.834	0.840		15%	0.870	1%	0.881	
Total (Prici	ng Yr Weigl	ht)	1.939			2.091	•			•	1.713

% Risk Score change due to Morbidity: 50%

Acuity Adjustment (Base to Int Yr): 1.039

Acuity Adjustment (Int to Pricing Yr): 0.930

eAPTC Expiration Adjustment: 1.023

Final Acuity Adjustment: 0.967

Appendix Exhibit 4.2a

Non-Trend EHB Factors: Demographic Shift

Checklist Item 7

Age Band	Assumed Avg Age	Base Yr Member Mix %	Pricing Yr Member Mix %	Age Factor	Age Band	Assumed Avg Age	Base Yr Member Mix %	Pricing Yr Member Mix %	Age Factor	Age Band	Assumed Avg Age	Base Yr Member Mix %	Pricing Yr Member Mix %	Age Factor
0 - 14*	7	0.2%	0.2%	0.765	31	31	1.8%	1.7%	1.159	49	49	1.8%	1.8%	1.706
0-14	7	5.4%	5.4%	0.765	32	32	1.9%	1.8%	1.183	50	50	1.7%	1.8%	1.786
15	15	0.5%	0.5%	0.833	33	33	1.9%	1.8%	1.198	51	51	1.8%	1.8%	1.865
16	16	0.5%	0.5%	0.859	34	34	1.9%	1.8%	1.214	52	52	2.0%	1.8%	1.952
17	17	0.5%	0.5%	0.885	35	35	1.8%	1.9%	1.222	53	53	2.2%	2.1%	2.040
18	18	0.4%	0.4%	0.913	36	36	1.9%	1.9%	1.230	54	54	2.1%	2.3%	2.135
19	19	1.6%	1.3%	0.941	37	37	1.8%	1.9%	1.238	55	55	2.1%	2.2%	2.230
20	20	1.3%	1.3%	0.970	38	38	1.8%	1.8%	1.246	56	56	2.2%	2.2%	2.333
21	21	1.3%	1.3%	1.000	39	39	1.9%	1.8%	1.262	57	57	2.2%	2.2%	2.437
22	22	1.3%	1.3%	1.000	40	40	1.8%	1.9%	1.278	58	58	2.4%	2.2%	2.548
23	23	1.2%	1.3%	1.000	41	41	1.7%	1.8%	1.302	59	59	2.7%	2.4%	2.603
24	24	1.2%	1.2%	1.000	42	42	1.8%	1.8%	1.325	60	60	3.0%	2.8%	2.714
25	25	1.3%	1.2%	1.004	43	43	1.9%	1.9%	1.357	61	61	3.2%	3.2%	2.810
26	26	1.8%	1.6%	1.024	44	44	1.9%	1.9%	1.397	62	62	3.7%	3.5%	2.873
27	27	1.8%	1.7%	1.048	45	45	1.9%	2.0%	1.444	63	63	4.1%	3.9%	2.952
28	28	1.8%	1.8%	1.087	46	46	1.8%	1.9%	1.500	64	64	2.5%	3.7%	3.000
29	29	1.9%	1.8%	1.119	47	47	1.7%	1.8%	1.563	65+	71	1.7%	1.8%	3.000
30	30	1.8%	1.9%	1.135	48	48	1.8%	1.7%	1.635					

*% of membership impacted by the 3 children under age 21 dependent cap.

Average Age Factor (Base Yr Weight): 1.711

Average Age Factor (Pricing Yr Weight): 1.724

Deomgraphic Adjustment: 1.007

Appendix Exhibit 4.2b Age Factors and Age Calibration Factors Checklist Item 15

Calibration Factors, Projected vs Prior

2026	2025	2024	2023
0.580	0.578	0.571	0.571

Average Age (Pricing Year):



Appendix Exhibit 4.2c Non-Trend EHB Factors: Demographic Shift Checklist Item 7

Region	Base Yr Member Mix %	Pricing Yr Member Mix %	Pricing Yr Area Factor
1	39.4%	36.6%	1.000
2	4.9%	8.8%	1.019
3	13.6%	14.1%	1.150
4	9.8%	9.0%	1.000
5	18.3%	16.9%	1.000
6	1.2%	2.1%	1.034
8	12.8%	12.5%	1.014
		Area Factor (Base Yr Mix):	1.024

Area Factor (Pricing Yr Mix):	1.025

Geographic Adjustment:	1.002
Oeographic Aujustinent.	1.002

Appendix Exhibit 4.3

Non-Trend EHB Factors: Plan Design Changes

Checklist Item 7

	Base Yr	Pricing Yr	Adj Base Yr
CSR Tier	Member Mix %	Member Mix %	Allowed
Gold	26%	76%	\$767.74
Silver 100	10%	2%	\$764.56
Silver 150	19%	5%	\$700.54
Silver 200	8%	0%	\$613.19
Silver 250	12%	0%	\$592.80
Bronze	25%	16%	\$387.93

Plan Mix Adjustment: 1.121

Notes:

Adj Base Yr Allowed claims have been adjusted from the 2024 experience period to reflect the impact of uniform silver-loading

Appendix Exhibit 5.1a Market Adjusted Index Rate

Checklist Item 19c, 28a

Description	Paid Basis	Paid to Allowed	Allowed Basis	% of MAIR
Projected Index Rate			\$892.52	
Risk Adjustment	\$82.75	0.787	\$105.13	
Exchange Fee	\$5.11	0.787	\$6.49	0.82%
Market Adjusted Index Rate			\$793.89	

Appendix Exhibit 5.1b

AV and Cost-Sharing Design of Plan

Checklist Item 11d, 11e, 13, 27

3.1 Plan ID (Standard Component ID)	Total	84481WA0060005	84481WA0060006	84481WA0060007	84481WA0060008
3.2 Market Adjusted Index Rate		\$793.89	\$793.89	\$793.89	\$793.89
Pricing AV	0.7631	0.8171	0.7184	0.6499	0.7801
Uniform Silver-Load Adjustment	1.0335	1.0000	1.4350	1.0000	1.0000
Induced Demand Factor	1.0623	1.0905	1.0377	1.0125	1.0684
Normalized IDF	1.0000	1.0266	0.9768	0.9531	1.0058
3.3 AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan	0.7869	0.8377	1.0059	0.6184	0.7835
3.4 Provider Network Adjustment		1.0000	1.0000	1.0000	1.0000
Benefits in Addition to EHB		\$1.00	\$1.00	\$1.00	\$1.00
EHB % of Total Premium	99.86%	99.87%	99.89%	99.83%	99.87%
3.5 Benefits in Addition to EHB	1.0014	1.0013	1.0011	1.0017	1.0013

Plan Adjusted Index Rate		\$789.59	\$931.46	\$604.64	\$743.86
Projected Membership	289,764	71,317	22,336	47,553	148,558

Appendix Exhibit 6.1 Base Premium Rates vs CPAIR Checklist Item 11g

	Molina Cascade	Molina Cascade	Molina Cascade	Molina Cascade
	Complete Gold	Silver	Bronze	Vital Gold
	84481WA0060005	84481WA0060006	84481WA0060007	84481WA0060008
Base Premium Rates ¹	\$446.72	\$526.98	\$342.08	\$420.85
URRT Worksheet 3 Field 3.14 (CPAIR)	<u>\$446.72</u>	<u>\$526.98</u>	<u>\$342.08</u>	<u>\$420.85</u>
Difference	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00

Notes:

1) Base Premium Rates are sourced from the Rate Schedule; King county, Age 21 Rates

Appendix Exhibit 7.1 Area Factors and Geographic Calibration Factors Checklist Item 16

2026 Area Factor Development

2026 Area F	actor Developm	<u>nent</u>				Projected vs Prior		
Decien	Projected	Trended EHB	Calculated Area	Final Area		2025 Area	2024 Area	2023 Area
Region	Members	Allowed Claims	Factors	Factors		Factors	Factors	Factors
1	8,834	\$795.60	0.9753	1.0000		1.0000	1.0000	1.0000
2	2,127	\$810.63	0.9937	1.0189		1.0104	1.0120	1.0423
3	3,408	\$914.75	1.1214	1.1498		1.1227	1.1148	1.0729
4	2,162	\$795.87	0.9756	1.0003		0.9858	0.9871	1.0236
5	4,092	\$795.85	0.9756	1.0003		0.9985	0.9993	1.0327
6	499	\$822.63	1.0084	1.0340		1.0082	0.9861	0.9814
8	3,025	\$806.61	0.9888	1.0138		1.0045	0.9875	0.9857
Total	24,147	\$815.75	1.0000	1.0253	1			

Calibration Factors:	0.975	0.983	0.974	0.975
Highest vs Lowest:	1.1498			

Appendix Exhibit 8.1 HCRP: Projected vs Prior

Checklist Item 19e

	Actual HCRP	Actual HCRP	Projected HCRP	Projected HCRP
	Receipts	Assessments	Receipts	Assessments
2022	\$1.47	-\$1.82	\$0.33	-\$1.98
2023	\$2.57	-\$2.03	\$0.36	-\$2.56
2024	\$0.00	-\$2.41	\$1.07	-\$3.51
2025			\$1.53	-\$2.72
2026			\$1.85	-\$3.30

Notes: 2024 Actual HCRP amounts are based on best estimates

Appendix Exhibit 9.1

Section IV: Projected Plan Level Information Development

Checklist Item 28f, 28h

PAIR vs Premium

		Molina Cascade	Molina Cascade	Molina Cascade	Molina Cascade
		Complete Gold	Silver	Bronze	Vital Gold
4.1 Plan ID (Standard Component ID)	Total	84481WA0060005		84481WA0060007	84481WA006000
4.2 Allowed Claims	\$258,620,163	\$65,342,439	\$19,473,252	\$40,450,770	\$133,353,702
4.3 Reinsurance	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0
4.4 Member Cost Sharing	\$54,840,920	\$11,952,655	-\$601,840	\$14,160,216	\$29,329,889
4.5 Cost Sharing Reduction	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0
4.6 Incurred Claims	\$203,779,242	\$53,389,784	\$20,075,092	\$26,290,554	\$104,023,813
4.7 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount	\$23,978,123	\$5,901,519	\$1,848,316	\$3,935,036	\$12,293,252
4.8 Premium	\$216,375,294	\$56,311,427	\$20,805,088	\$28,752,256	\$110,506,523
4.9 Projected Member Months	289,764	71,317	22,336	47,553	148,558
Per Member Per Month					
4.1 Allowed Claims	\$892.52	\$916.23	\$871.83	\$850.65	\$897.65
	\$892.52 \$0.00	\$916.23 \$0.00	\$871.83 \$0.00	\$850.65 \$0.00	\$897.65 \$0.00
4.1 Reinsurance					
4.1 Reinsurance 4.1 Member Cost Sharing	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
4.1 Reinsurance4.1 Member Cost Sharing4.1 Cost Sharing Reduction	\$0.00 \$189.26	\$0.00 \$167.60	\$0.00 -\$26.94	\$0.00 \$297.78	\$0.00 \$197.43
4.1 Reinsurance4.1 Member Cost Sharing4.1 Cost Sharing Reduction4.2 Incurred Claims	\$0.00 \$189.26 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$167.60 \$0.00	\$0.00 -\$26.94 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$297.78 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$197.43 \$0.00
 4.1 Allowed Claims 4.1 Reinsurance 4.1 Member Cost Sharing 4.1 Cost Sharing Reduction 4.2 Incurred Claims 4.2 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount 4.2 Premium 	\$0.00 \$189.26 \$0.00 \$703.26	\$0.00 \$167.60 \$0.00 \$748.63	\$0.00 -\$26.94 \$0.00 \$898.78	\$0.00 \$297.78 \$0.00 \$552.87	\$0.00 \$197.43 \$0.00 \$700.22
 4.1 Reinsurance 4.1 Member Cost Sharing 4.1 Cost Sharing Reduction 4.2 Incurred Claims 4.2 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount 	\$0.00 \$189.26 \$0.00 \$703.26 \$82.75	\$0.00 \$167.60 \$0.00 \$748.63 \$82.75	\$0.00 -\$26.94 \$0.00 \$898.78 \$82.75	\$0.00 \$297.78 \$0.00 \$552.87 \$82.75	\$0.00 \$197.43 \$0.00 \$700.22 \$82.75

\$0.00

Appendix Exhibit 10.1 Unified Rate Review Template - Worksheet 1

Section 1: Experience Period Data

Experience Period:	1/1/2024	to	12/31/2024
		<u>Total</u>	<u>PMPM</u>
Allowed Claims		\$334,541,734.48	\$683.73
Reinsurance		\$0.00	\$0.00
Incurred Claims in Experience Period		\$289,111,115.00	\$590.88
Risk Adjustment		\$39,265,304.12	\$80.25
Experience Period Premium		\$293,930,108.29	\$600.73
Experience Period Member Months		489,287	

Section II: Projections

		Year 1 Trend Year 2 Trend				
						Trended EHB Allowed
Benefit Category	Exp Period Index Rate PMPM	Cost	Utilization	Cost	Utilization	Claims PMPM
Inpatient Hospital	\$96.49	1.088	1.055	1.066	1.025	\$121.11
Outpatient Hospital	\$204.16	1.023	1.095	1.059	1.025	\$248.17
Professional	\$178.55	1.016	1.055	1.044	1.025	\$204.77
Other Medical	\$13.92	1.016	1.055	1.044	1.025	\$15.96
Capitation	\$26.97	1.025	1.000	1.025	1.000	\$28.34
Prescription Drug	\$163.64	1.025	1.108	1.031	1.029	\$197.39
Total	\$683.73					\$815.75

Morbidity Adjustment		0.967
Demographic Shift		1.009
Plan Design Changes		1.121
Other		1.000
Adjusted Trended EHB Allowed Claims PMPM for	1/1/2026	\$892.52

Manual EHB Allowed Claims PMPM	\$0.00
Applied Credibility %	100.0%

			Projected Period Totals
Projected Index Rate for	1/1/2026	\$892.52	\$258,620,165.28
Reinsurance		\$0.00	\$0.00
Risk Adjustment Payment/Charge		\$105.13	\$30,461,851.98
Exchange User Fees		0.82%	\$1,881,076.49
Market Adjusted Index Rate		\$793.89	\$230,039,389.79

Projected Member Months	289,764

Appendix Exhibit 10.2 Unified Rate Review Template - Worksheet 2

Section I: General Product and Plan Information

1.1 Product Name	Molina Healthcare	Molina Healthcare	Molina Healthcare	Molina Healthcare	Molina Healthcare			
1.2 Product ID	84481WA006	84481WA006	84481WA006	84481WA006	84481WA006			
1.3 Plan Name	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	Molina Cascade Silver	Molina Cascade Bronze	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	Constant Care Silver 1			
1.4 Plan ID (Standard Component ID)	84481WA0060005	84481WA0060006	84481WA0060007	84481WA0060008	84481WA0060004			
1.5 Metal	Gold	Silver	Bronze	Gold	Silver			
1.6 AV Metal Value	0.8171	0.7184	0.6499	0.7801	0.7184			
1.7 Plan Category	Renewing	Renewing	Renewing	New	Terminated			
1.8 Plan Type	HMO	HMO	HMO	HMO HMO				
1.9 Exchange Plan?	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	No			
1.1 Effective Date of Proposed Rates	1/1/2026	1/1/2026	1/1/2026	1/1/2026	1/1/2026			
1.11 Cumulative Rate Change % (over 12 mos prior)	9.30%	36.98%	16.10%	0.00%	0.00%			
1.12 Product Rate Increase %		22.36%						
1.13 Submission Level Rate Increase %	22.36%							

Section II: Experience Period and Current Plan Level Information

2.1 Plan ID (Standard Component ID)	Total	84481WA0060005	84481WA0060006	84481WA0060007	84481WA0060008	84481WA0060004
2.2 Allowed Claims	\$334,541,734	\$124,966,258	\$93,809,113	\$48,346,479	\$0	\$67,419,884
2.3 Reinsurance	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0
2.4 Member Cost Sharing	\$45,430,619	\$12,367,072	\$10,653,230	\$14,646,891	\$0	\$7,763,426
2.5 Cost Sharing Reduction	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0
2.6 Incurred Claims	\$289,111,115	\$112,599,186	\$83,155,883	\$33,699,588	\$0	\$59,656,459
2.7 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount	\$39,265,304	\$34,124,368	\$15,564,739	-\$13,851,047	\$0	\$3,427,244
2.8 Premium	\$293,930,108	\$80,139,504	\$84,613,801	\$63,913,855	\$0	\$65,262,949
2.9 Experience Period Member Months	489,287	125,397	137,373	124,626	0	101,891
2.1 Current Enrollment	43,346	10,687	13,965	11,560	0	7,134
2.11 Current Premium PMPM	\$640.20	\$684.82	\$662.33	\$547.01	\$0.00	\$681.02
2.12 Loss Ratio	86.8%	98.5%	83.0%	67.3%	#DIV/0!	86.8%
Per Member Per Month						
2.13 Allowed Claims	\$683.73	\$996.56	\$682.88	\$387.93	#DIV/0!	\$661.69
2.14 Reinsurance	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	#DIV/0!	\$0.00
2.15 Member Cost Sharing	\$92.85	\$98.62	\$77.55	\$117.53	#DIV/0!	\$76.19
2.16 Cost Sharing Reduction	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	#DIV/0!	\$0.00
2.17 Incurred Claims	\$590.88	\$897.94	\$605.33	\$270.41	#DIV/0!	\$585.49
2.18 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount	\$80.25	\$272.13	\$113.30	-\$111.14	#DIV/0!	\$33.64
2.19 Premium	\$600.73	\$639.09	\$615.94	\$512.85	#DIV/0!	\$640.52

Section III: Plan Adjustment Factors

Section III. Fran Aujustinent Factors						
3.1 Plan ID (Standard Component ID)		84481WA0060005	84481WA0060006	84481WA0060007	84481WA0060008	84481WA0060004
3.2 Market Adjusted Index Rate		\$793.89	\$793.89	\$793.89	\$793.89	\$793.89
3.3 AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan		0.838	1.006	0.618	0.783	0.000
3.4 Provider Network Adjustment		1.000	1.000	1.000	1.000	0.000
3.5 Benefits in Addition to EHB		1.001	1.001	1.002	1.001	0.000
Administrative Costs						
3.6 Administrative Expense		9.68%	8.21%	12.65%	10.28%	0.00%
3.7 Taxes and Fees		2.98%	2.96%	3.02%	2.99%	0.00%
3.8 Profit & Risk Load		3.00%	3.00%	3.00%	3.00%	0.00%
3.9 Catastrophic Adjustment		1.000	1.000	1.000	1.000	0.000
3.1 Plan Adjusted Index Rate		\$789.59	\$931.46	\$604.64	\$743.86	\$0.00
3.11 Age Calibration Factor	0.580					
3.12 Geographic Calibration Factor	0.975					
3.13 Tobacco Calibration Factor	1.000					
3.14 Calibrated Plan Adjusted Index Rate		\$446.72	\$526.98	\$342.08	\$420.85	\$0.00

Section IV: Projected Plan Level Information

4.1 Plan ID (Standard Component ID)	Total	84481WA0060005	84481WA0060006	84481WA0060007	84481WA0060008	84481WA0060004	
4.2 Allowed Claims	\$258,620,163	\$65,342,439	\$19,473,252	\$40,450,770	\$133,353,702	\$	
4.3 Reinsurance	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	
4.4 Member Cost Sharing	\$54,840,920	\$11,952,655	-\$601,840	\$14,160,216	\$29,329,889	\$0	
4.5 Cost Sharing Reduction	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	
4.6 Incurred Claims	\$203,779,242	\$53,389,784	\$20,075,092	\$26,290,554	\$104,023,813	\$0	
4.7 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount	\$23,978,123	\$5,901,519	\$1,848,316	\$3,935,036	\$12,293,252	\$0	
4.8 Premium	\$216,375,294	\$56,311,427	\$20,805,088	\$28,752,256	\$110,506,523	\$0	
4.9 Projected Member Months	289,764	71,317	22,336	47,553	148,558	0	
4.1 Loss Ratio	84.8%	85.8% 88.6% 80.4%		84.7%	#DIV/0!		
Per Member Per Month							
4.11 Allowed Claims	\$892.52	\$916.23	\$871.83	\$850.65	\$897.65	#DIV/0!	
4.12 Reinsurance	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	#DIV/0!	
4.13 Member Cost Sharing	\$189.26	\$167.60	-\$26.94	\$297.78	\$197.43	#DIV/0!	
4.14 Cost Sharing Reduction	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	#DIV/0!	
4.15 Incurred Claims	\$703.26	\$748.63	\$898.78	\$552.87	\$700.22	#DIV/0!	
4.16 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount	\$82.75	\$82.75	\$82.75	\$82.75	\$82.75	#DIV/0!	
4.17 Premium	\$746.73	\$789.59	\$931.46	\$604.64	\$743.86	#DIV/0!	

Appendix Exhibit 11.1

MLR Calculation

Checklist Item 24(xi)

Item	MLR Item	Formula	РМРМ
а	Trended Adjusted Paid Cost		\$703.26
b	Total Risk Adjustment		-\$82.75
С	ACA/State Reinsurance		\$0.00
d	QI Expense Estimate		\$6.42
е	MLR Numerator	e = sum(a:d)	\$626.93
f	Total Premium		\$746.73
g	Exchange User Fee		\$5.11
h	PCORI		\$0.33
i	Risk Adjustment User Fee		\$0.20
j	State Fee		\$0.00
k	Federal Income Tax		\$5.95
ι	Health Insurer Fee		\$0.61
m	Premium Tax		\$14.93
n	Other Tax/Fee		\$0.19
0	MLR Denominator	o = f - sum(g:n)	\$719.40
р	Estimated 3-Year Total Average Membership		102,980
q	Estimated Credibility Adjustment		0.0%
r	Estimated Single-Year Federal MLR	r = e / o + q	87.1%

Appendix Exhibit 11.2a

Reconcile to ADS

Checklist Item 26a

Revenue Reconciliation

ADS Total Revenues (line 7)	\$346,097,567
URRT Premium	\$293,930,108
RA	\$39,265,304
URRT Revenue	\$333,195,412
Variance	-3.73%

Claims Reconciliation

ADS Total Hospital and Medical Claims (line 17)	\$280,248,257
URRT Incurred Claims	\$289,111,115
Variance	3.2%

Expenses Reconciliation

ADS Administrative Expenses (lines 19+20)	\$43,497,675
WAC 284-43-6660 Expenses	\$38,388,624
Variance	-11.7%

Appendix Exhibit 11.2b

Months of Surplus

Checklist Item 26b

Health Statement

Description	Amount
Total Capital and Surplus (Page 3 Line 33)	\$508,549,225
Total Hospital and Medical Claims (Page 4 Line 18)	\$4,164,557,877
Months of Surplus	1.5

Appendix Exhibit 11.3 UPMJ - Q5

Checklist Item 31b

Total Enrollment 5(k):	43,346
Overall Average Rate Change	
(weighted by 03/31/2025 enrollment) 5(l):	24.59%

COLUMN: 5(a)	5(b)	5(c)	5(d)	5(e)	5(f)	5(g)	5(h)	5(i)	5(j)	Cost-	Share Rate Char	nge	Overal	Rate Char	nge
2025 HIOS Plan ID	2025 Plan Name	Renewal or Terminated in 2026?	Enrollment as of 03/31/2025		5 Terminated Plans: Plan Name corresponding to HIOS Plan ID in column 5(e)		Benefit Rate Change for Plan		Overall Average Rate Change for Plan	2025 Paid to Allowed Ratios A	2026 Paid to llowed Ratios	Change	2025 PMPM 20	26 PMPM	Avg Rate Change
84481WA0060004	Constant Care Silver 1	Terminated	7,134		Molina Cascade Silver	36.93%	0.00%		36.98%	N/A	N/A	0.04%	N/A	N/A	36.98%
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Gold	Renewal	10,68	7 N/A	N/A	10.25%	0.00%	-0.87%	9.30%	82.42%	81.71%	-0.87%	\$685	\$748	9.30%
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	Renewal	13,965	5 N/A	N/A	36.93%	0.00%	0.04%	36.98%	71.81%	71.84%	0.04%	\$662	\$907	36.98%
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	Renewal	11,560) N/A	N/A	13.52%	0.00%	2.28%	16.10%	63.55%	64.99%	2.28%	\$547	\$635	16.10%

Notes:

2025 Paid to Allowed Ratios are the filed 2025 benefit designs passed through the 2026 AV Calculator 2026 Paid to Allowed Ratios are the 2026 Pricing AVs

The 2025 PMPM's are the weighted average results of weighting 2025 final approved rates with Molina's March 2025 snapshot of enrollment

The 2026 PMPM's are the weighted average results of weighting 2026 final approved rates with Molina's March 2025 snapshot of enrollment

Appendix Exhibit 11.4 Unique Benefit Design Support

Checklist Item 9

Impact of Rx Generic varying cost-sharing levels on Actuarial Value

			Utilization of Generics		AV Calculated with					
			% Preferred	% Non-Preferred	Preferred Generic	Non-Preferred	Weighted	Wakely	Generic Rx	
Plan ID	Plan Name	CSR Variant	Generic Drug	Generic Drug	Cost-Share	Generic Cost-Share	Average AV	Adj AV	Adj Factor	Final AV
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	Standard	95%	5%	81.81%	79.69%	81.71%			81.71%
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver 250	Base	96%	4%	71.33%	71.33%	71.33%	71.84%	1.0000	71.84%
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver 200	73%	97%	3%	73.49%	73.39%	73.49%	73.95%	1.0000	73.95%
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver 150	87%	96%	4%	87.78%	86.70%	87.74%	87.87%	0.9995	87.83%
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver 100	94%	95%	5%	94.76%	92.24%	94.64%	94.86%	0.9987	94.74%
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	Standard	95%	5%	63.64%	64.13%	63.66%	64.97%	1.0004	64.99%
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	Standard	96%	4%	78.06%	76.57%	78.01%			78.01%

User Inputs for Plan Parameters



Click Here for Important Instructions		Tie	er 1			Tier 2			Tier 1	Tier 2
Type of Benefit	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Copay applies only	after deductible?
Medical					🖌 All	🖌 All				🗌 All
Emergency Room Services	•			\$450.00	✓	×			>	
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD)				\$525.00						
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness (exc. Preventive, and X- rays)				\$15.00						
Specialist Visit				\$40.00	✓	✓				
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services				\$15.00						
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	₹			\$300.00	✓	✓			₹	
Speech Therapy				\$25.00	✓					
Occupational and Physical Therapy				\$25.00						
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization			100%	\$0.00			100%	\$0.00		
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services				\$20.00	✓					
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging				\$30.00	Z					
Skilled Nursing Facility	V			\$350.00	₹	Z			✓	
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)				\$350.00	~					
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	✓			\$75.00	✓	V			✓	
Drugs					🔽 All	🖌 🗹			All	
Generics				\$10.00	v	✓				
Preferred Brand Drugs				\$60.00	V	Z				
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs				\$100.00	✓					
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)				\$100.00	v	V				

Options for Additional Benefit Design Limits:

Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments?			
Specialty Rx Coinsurance Maximum:			
Set a Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay?	•		
# Days (1-10):		5	
Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits?			
# Visits (1-10):			
Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of			
Copays?			
# Copays (1-10):			

Plan Description: 2026 Molina Cascade Complete Gold - Preferred Generic Cost Share

Name: Cascade Complete Gold

Plan HIOS ID: 84481WA0060005 84481

Issuer HIOS ID:

AVC Version: 2026 1b

Note: Issuer AV is 81.71%

Output

Calculate Status/Error Messages: Actuarial Value: Metal Tier:

Calculation Successful. 81.81% Gold NOTE: Service-specific cost-sharing is applying for service(s) with fac/prof components, overriding outpatient inputs for those service(s).

Additional Notes:

Calculation Time: Final 2026 AV Calculator 0.1172 seconds

User Inputs for Plan Parameters

Use Integrated Medical and Drug Deductible?	•		HSA/HRA Options		
Apply Inpatient Copay per Day?	•	HSA/HRA Emp	HSA/HRA Employer Contribution?		
Apply Skilled Nursing Facility Copay per Day? Use Separate MOOP for Medical and Drug Spending?		Annual Contr	ibution Amount:		
Indicate if Plan Meets CSR or Expanded Bronze AV Standard? Desired Metal Tier	Gold 💌	<i>b.</i>			
	Ti	er 1 Plan Benefit D	esign		
	Medical	Drug	Combined		
Deductible (\$)		8	\$1,000.00		
Coinsurance (%, Insurer's Cost Share)			80.00%		
MOOP (\$)			\$7,000.00		

MOOP if Separate (\$)

lier 4	2 Plan Benefit	Design	
Medical	Drug	Combine	
		10 million	

Tiered Network Option

Tiered Network Plan?

1st Tier Utilization:

2nd Tier Utilization:

Click Here for Important Instructions	1	Tie	er 1			т	ier 2		Tier 1	Tier 2	
Type of Benefit	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Copay applies only	after deductible	
Medical					🖌 All	🖌 Ali			🗌 All	🔲 All	
Emergency Room Services	•		-	\$450.00	V	~			✓		
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD)				\$525.00	Z	✓					
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness (exc. Preventive, and X- rays)				\$15.00	v	>					
Specialist Visit				\$40.00	V	✓					
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services				\$15.00	×						
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	•			\$300.00	V				✓		
Speech Therapy				\$25.00	V						
Occupational and Physical Therapy				\$25.00	V	⊻					
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization			100%	\$0.00			100%	\$0.00			
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services				\$20.00							
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging				\$30.00	✓						
Skilled Nursing Facility	✓			\$350.00					✓		
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)				\$350.00							
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	V			\$75.00	Z				V		
Drugs	🗌 All	🗌 All			All	🖌 All			🗌 All	🗌 All	
Generics				\$100.00	✓						
Preferred Brand Drugs				\$60.00		Z					
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs				\$100.00		✓					
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)				\$100.00							

	or Additional Benefit Design Limits:	Options for Addi
	Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments? [
24 - 94	Specialty Rx Coinsurance Maximum:	
✓	Set a Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay? [Set
5	# Days (1-10):	
	Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits? [Begin
	# Visits (1-10):	
	gin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of [Begin Prim
	Copays?	
	# Copays (1-10):	

Plan Description: 2026 Molina Cascade Complete Gold - Non-Preferred Generic Cost Share

Name: Cascade Complete Gold 84481WA0060005 Plan HIOS ID: Issuer HIOS ID:

AVC Version: 2026_1b

Note: Issuer AV is 81.71%

Output

Calculate Status/Error Messages: Actuarial Value: Metal Tier:

NOTE: Service-specific cost-sharing is applying for service(s) with fac/prof components, overriding outpatient inputs for those service(s).

84481

Additional Notes:

Calculation Time: Final 2026 AV Calculator 0.0781 seconds

79.69%

Gold

Calculation Successful.


Click Here for Important Instructions	Tier 1				Т	Tier 1	Tier 2			
Type of Benefit	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Copay applies only	after deductible?
Medical					III 🔽	🖌 All				All
Emergency Room Services	✓			\$800.00	₹	✓			✓	
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD)				\$650.00	✓	✓				
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness (exc. Preventive, and X- rays)				\$15.00		>				
Specialist Visit				\$40.00	V	₹				
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services				\$15.00		~				
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	v			\$300.00	V	✓				
Speech Therapy				\$30.00	Z					
Occupational and Physical Therapy				\$30.00	V					
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization			100%	\$0.00			100%	\$0.00		
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services				\$30.00	~	✓				
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging				\$30.00	✓	Z				
Skilled Nursing Facility	₹			\$350.00		~			V	
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	•			\$350.00						
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	•			\$75.00	V	V			✓	
Drugs					🖌 🖌	🖌 🖌			All	🗌 All
Generics				\$10.00	V					
Preferred Brand Drugs				\$75.00	Z	>				
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs	v			\$200.00		✓			¥	
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)	~			\$200.00	Y	₹			₹	

Options for Additional Benefit Design Limits:

Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments?			
Specialty Rx Coinsurance Maximum:			
Set a Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay?	•		
# Days (1-10):		5	
Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits?			
# Visits (1-10):			
Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of			
Copays?			
# Copays (1-10):			

Plan Description: 2026 Molina Cascade Vital Gold - Preferred Generic Cost Share

Name:	Cascade Vital Gold
Plan HIOS ID:	84481WA0060008
Issuer HIOS ID:	84481

AVC Version: 2026_1b

Note: Issuer AV is 78.01%

Output

Calculate Status/Error Messages: Actuarial Value: Metal Tier:

Calculation Successful. 78.06% Gold NOTE: Service-specific cost-sharing is applying for service(s) with fac/prof components, overriding outpatient inputs for those service(s).

Additional Notes:

Calculation Time: Final 2026 AV Calculator 0.0742 seconds

Use Integrated Medical and Drug Deductible?	✓		HSA/HRA Options	
Apply Inpatient Copay per Day?	✓	H\$A/HRA Emp	loyer Contribution?	
Apply Skilled Nursing Facility Copay per Day?	✓	Appual Contr	ibution Amount:	
Use Separate MOOP for Medical and Drug Spending?		Annual Contr	Ibution Amount.	
Indicate if Plan Meets CSR or Expanded Bronze AV Standard?				
Desired Metal Tier	Gold 💌			
	Tie	er 1 Plan Benefit D	esign	
	Medical	Drug	Combined	
Deductible (\$)		e.	\$1,900.00	
Coinsurance (%, Insurer's Cost Share)			80.00%	
MOOP (\$)			\$8,800.00	
MOOP if Separate (\$)		4		

Tier :	2 Plan Benefit	Design
Medical	Drug	Combined
		- 20

Tiered Network Option Tiered Network Plan?

1st Tier Utilization:

2nd Tier Utilization:

Click Here for Important Instructions		Tie	er 1			т	ier 2		Tier 1	Tier 2
Type of Benefit	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Copay applies only	after deductible?
Medical	IIA 🗌				🖌 All	🖌 All			All	All
Emergency Room Services	v			\$800.00	Y	•			✓	
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD)				\$650.00	V	~				
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness (exc. Preventive, and X- rays)				\$15.00						
Specialist Visit				\$40.00	✓					
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services				\$15.00						
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	v			\$300.00					✓	
Speech Therapy				\$30.00	V	Y				
Occupational and Physical Therapy				\$30.00						
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization			100%	\$0.00			100%	\$0.00		
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services				\$30.00	V					
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging				\$30.00						
Skilled Nursing Facility	•			\$350.00					✓	
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	•			\$350.00	Z				V	
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	•			\$75.00					₽	
Drugs	IIA 🗌	All			All	🖌 All			🗌 All	🗌 All
Generics	v			\$200.00	v	✓			v	
Preferred Brand Drugs				\$75.00	✓	✓				
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs	v			\$200.00						
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)	V			\$200.00	Z	×			V	
Options for Additional Benefit Design Limits:			Plan Description: 2	026 Molina Casca	de Vital Gold - No	n-Preferred Gener	ic Cost Share			

options for Additional Benefit Besign Linnes.			
Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments?			
Specialty Rx Coinsurance Maximum:			
Set a Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay?	•		
# Days (1-10):		5	
Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits?			
# Visits (1-10):			
Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of			
Copays?			
# Copays (1-10):			

Plan Description: 2026 Molina Cascade Vital Gold - Non-Preferred Generic Cost Share le Vital Gold

NOTE: Service-specific cost-sharing is applying for service(s) with fac/prof components, overriding outpatient inputs for those service(s).

Name:	Cascade Vital Gold
Plan HIOS ID:	84481WA0060008
Issuer HIOS ID:	84481

AVC Version: 2026_1b

Note: Issuer AV is 78.01%

Output

Calculate Status/Error Messages: Actuarial Value: Metal Tier:

Error: Result is outside of [-2, +2] percent de minimis variation. 76.57%

Additional Notes:

Calculation Time:

0.0781 seconds

Final 2026 AV Calculator



Click Here for Important Instructions	Tier 1				Tier 2				Tier 1	Tier 2
Type of Benefit	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Copay applies only	after deductible?
Medical		All			🗸 Ali	🔽 All				🗌 All
Emergency Room Services	✓			\$800.00		⊻			✓	
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD)	₹			\$800.00					✓	
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness (exc. Preventive, and X- rays)				\$20.00						
Specialist Visit				\$65.00	v	✓				
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services				\$30.00						
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	v	✓								
Speech Therapy				\$40.00						
Occupational and Physical Therapy				\$40.00						
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization			100%	\$0.00			100%	\$0.00		
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services				\$40.00	✓	✓				
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging				\$65.00	✓					
Skilled Nursing Facility	V			\$800.00	Z					
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	•			\$600.00						
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	v			\$200.00					V	
Drugs					🗹 All	🔽 All				
Generics				\$25.00	✓	V				
Preferred Brand Drugs				\$75.00	V					
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs	V			\$250.00					₹	
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)	✓			\$250.00	✓				✓	

Options for Additional Benefit Design Limits:

Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments?		
Specialty Rx Coinsurance Maximum:		
Set a Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay?	•	
# Days (1-10):		5
Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits?	4	
# Visits (1-10):		2
Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of		
Copays?		
# Copays (1-10):		

Plan Description: 2026 Molina Cascade Silver 250 - Preferred Generic Cost Share

Name:	Cascade Silver
Plan HIOS ID:	84481WA0060006
Issuer HIOS ID:	84481

AVC Version: 2026 1b

Note: Issuer AV is 71.84%

Output

Calculate Status/Error Messages: Actuarial Value: Metal Tier:

Calculation Successful. 71.33% Silver NOTE: Service-specific cost-sharing is applying for service(s) with fac/prof components, overriding outpatient inputs for those service(s).

Additional Notes:

Calculation Time: Final 2026 AV Calculator 0.0625 seconds



Click Here for Important Instructions	Tier 1				Tier 2				Tier 1	Tier 2
Type of Benefit	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Copay applies only	after deductible?
Medical					All	🔽 All				🗌 All
Emergency Room Services	✓			\$800.00	✓	✓			✓	
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD)	✓			\$800.00					₹	
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness (exc. Preventive, and X- rays)				\$20.00						
Specialist Visit				\$65.00	v	✓				
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services				\$30.00						
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)		✓			✓	✓				
Speech Therapy				\$40.00	V	✓				
Occupational and Physical Therapy				\$40.00						
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization			100%	\$0.00			100%	\$0.00		
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services				\$40.00	✓	✓				
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging				\$65.00		✓				
Skilled Nursing Facility	₽			\$800.00		~				
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	•			\$600.00						
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	•			\$200.00		₹			✓	
Drugs					All	🖌 🖌				
Generics	✓			\$250.00	¥				v	
Preferred Brand Drugs				\$75.00		▼ ▼				
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs	V			\$250.00	✓	✓			₹	
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)	✓			\$250.00	¥	✓			✓	

Options for Additional Benefit Design Limits:

		Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments?
		Specialty Rx Coinsurance Maximum:
	4	Set a Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay?
5		# Days (1-10):
	4	Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits?
2		# Visits (1-10):
		Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of
		Copays?
		# Copays (1-10):

Plan Description: 2026 Molina Cascade Silver 250 - Non-Preferred Generic Cost Share

Name:	Cascade Silver
Plan HIOS ID:	84481WA0060006
Issuer HIOS ID:	84481

AVC Version: 2026_1b

Note: Issuer AV is 71.84%

Output

Calculate Status/Error Messages: Actuarial Value: Metal Tier:

Calculation Successful. 71.33% Silver NOTE: Service-specific cost-sharing is applying for service(s) with fac/prof components, overriding outpatient inputs for those service(s).

Additional Notes:

Calculation Time: Final 2026 AV Calculator 0.082 seconds

~		HSA/HRA Options		
	HSA/HRA Emp	loyer Contribution?		
Annual Contribution Amount:				
~				
Bronze 💌				
Tie	r 1 Plan Benefit D	esign		
Medical	Drug	Combined		Med
		\$6,000.00		
		60.00%		
		\$10,150.00		
	Bronze Tie Medical	HSA/HRA Emp Annual Contr ✓ Bronze ▼ Tier 1 Plan Benefit D Medical Drug	HSA/HRA Employer Contribution? HSA/HRA Employer Contribution? Annual Contribution Amount: Tier 1 Plan Benefit Design Medical Drug Combined \$6,000.00 60.00%	HSA/HRA Employer Contribution? Annual Contribution Amount: ✓ Bronze Tier 1 Plan Benefit Design Medical Drug Combined \$6,000.00 60.00%

MOOP if Separate (\$)

Tier 2	2 Plan Benefit	Design
Medical	Drug	Combined
10		

Tiered Network Option Tiered Network Plan? 1st Tier Utilization: 2nd Tier Utilization:

Coinsurance, if Copay, if different separate	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if	Copay, if	Copay applies only	- files also de stille la D
			different	separate	copay applies only	after deductible?
	🖌 🖌	🖌 All			🗌 All	🗌 All
	~	✓				
	✓	✓				
\$40.00						
\$100.00		?				
		✓				
		V				
100% \$0.00			100%	\$0.00		
	V					
	₹					
		v				
	¥	v				
	🖌 All	🖌 All			🗌 All	🗌 All
\$32.00	v	✓				
	Z					
	V					
		الا بالا بالا بالا بالا بالا بالا بالا	Image: Constraint of the second of	V V V V V V V V V V V V V V V V V V S32.00 V V V	Image: Constraint of the constr	Image: Constraint of the constr

Options for Additional Benefit Design Limits: Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments? Specialty Rx Coinsurance Maximum: Set a Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay? # Days (1-10): Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits? # Visits (1-10): 2 Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of Copays? # Copays (1-10):

Plan Description: 2026 Molina Cascade Bronze - Preferred Generic Cost Share Bronze

84481

Name:	Cascade Bronze		
Plan HIOS ID:	84481WA0060007		
Issuer HIOS ID:	84481		
AVC Version:	2026_1b		

Note: Issuer AV is 64.99%

Output

Calculate Status/Error Messages: Actuarial Value: Metal Tier:

Expanded Bronze Standard (58% to 65%), Calculation Successful. 63.64% Bronze NOTE: Office-visit-specific cost-sharing is applying to x-rays in office settings.

Additional Notes:

Calculation Time: Final 2026 AV Calculator 0.082 seconds



Click Here for Important Instructions		Tie	er 1		Tier 2		Tier 1	Tier 2		
Type of Benefit	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Copay applies only	after deductible?
Medical	All	All			All	🔽 All				🗌 All
Emergency Room Services	✓	4			✓	✓				
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD)		¥			V	✓				
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness (exc. Preventive, and X- rays)				\$40.00						
Specialist Visit				\$100.00	✓	✓				
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services		•								
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	v	✓				✓				
Speech Therapy	•	¥			Z	✓				
Occupational and Physical Therapy	•	•			•					
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization			100%	\$0.00			100%	\$0.00		
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services	•	¥			✓	✓				
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging	V	¥				✓				
Skilled Nursing Facility					Z	Z				
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	•	•								
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	•	✓				V				
Drugs	All	All			All	🖌 🖌				
Generics	✓	¥	-		V	✓				
Preferred Brand Drugs		¥			V	✓				
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs	V	¥								
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)	~	~				✓				

Options for Additional Benefit Design Limits:

Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments?			
Specialty Rx Coinsurance Maximum:			
Set a Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay?			
# Days (1-10):			
Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits?	4		
# Visits (1-10):		2	
Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of			
Copays?			
# Copays (1-10):			

Plan Description: 2026 Molina Cascade Bronze - Non-Preferred Generic Cost Share

 Name:
 Cascade Bronze

 Plan HIOS ID:
 84481WA0060007

 Issuer HIOS ID:
 84481

 AVC Version:
 2026 1b

Note: Issuer AV is 64.99%

Output

Calculate Status/Error Messages: Actuarial Value: Metal Tier:

Expanded Bronze Standard (58% to 65%), Calculation Successful. 64.13% Bronze

NOTE: Office-visit-specific cost-sharing is applying to x-rays in office settings.

Additional Notes:

Calculation Time: Final 2026 AV Calculator 0.0664 seconds



Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder (MHSUD) Financial Requirement Parity Certification

Required to be submitted with Plan Year (PY) 2026 ACA Individual and Small Group Market Rate Filings

I. PURPOSE

Issuers are required to comply with the federal Mental Health Parity and Addiction Equity Act of 2008 (MHPAEA) and its implementing regulations and guidance, such as Chapter 284-43 WAC Subchapter K, Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder. Financial requirements and treatment limitations applicable to mental health/substance use disorder (MHSUD) benefits cannot be more restrictive than those applicable to medical/surgical benefits.

This document focuses on financial parity requirements [MHPAEA and WAC 284-43-7040]. For quantitative treatment limitations (QTL) and non-quantitative treatment limitations (NQTL), see the checklist under the form filing instructions; for QTL and NQTL definitions, see MHPAEA and WAC 284-43-7010.

Financial requirements are defined in MHPAEA and WAC 284-43-7010 as cost sharing measures, such as deductibles, copayments, coinsurance, and out-of-pocket maximums; note that the definition explicitly excludes aggregate lifetime and annual dollar limits.

See WAC 284-43-7010 for additional relevant definitions (e.g., classification of benefits, medical/surgical benefits, mental health benefits, predominant level, substance use disorder benefits, and substantially all).

II. KEY POINTS

A. Required level of review

Attest/certify in section III below.

- 1. Parity review must be done separately by plan, for each type of financial requirement and each benefit classification.
- Parity review also must be done separately by coverage unit, if a plan or issuer applies different levels of financial requirement (i.e., different cost shares) to different coverage units. [WAC 284-43-7020(6)(e), WAC 284-43-7040(2) and WAC 284-43-7040(4)]

WAC 284-43-7010 defines a coverage unit as the way in which a plan or issuer groups individuals for purposes of determining benefits, premiums, or contributions. For example, different coverage units could be self-only, family, or employee-plus-spouse.

B. Classifying Benefits

[Note especially WAC 284-43-7020.]

Attest/certify in section III below.

- 1. All medical/surgical and MHSUD benefits are subject to parity review. Each medical/surgical and MHSUD benefit must be assigned to a benefit classification.
- 2. Permitted classifications of benefits:
 - (1) Inpatient, In-Network
 - (2) Inpatient, Out-of-Network
 - (3) Outpatient, In-Network
 (3a) Outpatient, In-Network Office Visits
 (3b) Outpatient, In-Network All Other Outpatient
 - (4) Outpatient, Out-of-Network
 - (4a) Outpatient, Out-of-Network Office Visits
 - (4b) Outpatient, Out-of-Network All Other Outpatient
 - (5) Emergency Care
 - (6) Prescription Drugs

Per WAC 284-43-7020(6)(a), plans and issuers may split outpatient into "office visits" and "all other outpatient items and services." A particular plan should address (3) <u>or</u> both (3a)+(3b), not all three; similarly, a particular plan should address (4) <u>or</u> both (4a)+(4b), not all three.

3. When classifying benefits, the same standards must apply to both medical/surgical and MHSUD benefits.

For example, assign covered intermediate MHSUD benefits (e.g., residential treatment, partial hospitalization, and intensive outpatient treatment) in the same way comparable intermediate medical/surgical benefits are assigned. Additionally, if home health care is classified as outpatient, then any covered MHSUD intensive outpatient services and partial hospitalizations must also be classified as outpatient. [WAC 284-43-7020(3)]

C. Financial requirement parity details

[Note especially WAC 284-43-7020, WAC 284-43-7020(4), and WAC 284-43-7040.]

Attest/certify in section III below.

- 1. Financial requirement parity analysis considers both type and level.
 - a) Financial requirement cost share <u>types</u> include deductibles, copayments, coinsurance, and out-ofpocket maximums but not aggregate lifetime and annual dollar limits.
 - b) A financial requirement cost share <u>level</u> is the amount of the financial requirement type. For example, coinsurance levels might include 20% and 25%; copayment levels might include \$15 and \$20; and deductible levels might include \$250 and \$500.

2. Financial requirement parity methodology:

Within each benefit classification [WAC 284-43-7020], a plan or issuer may not apply any financial requirement to MHSUD benefits that is more restrictive than the corresponding predominant level applied to medical/surgical benefits.

- a) WAC 284-43-7010 indicates that a type of financial requirement is considered to apply to "<u>substantially all</u>" medical/surgical benefits in a classification if it applies to <u>at least two-thirds</u> of all medical/surgical benefits in that classification as determined by WAC 284-43-7040(2)(a).
- b) WAC 284-43-7010 indicates if a type of financial requirement applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in a classification, the "*predominant level*" is the level that applies to more <u>than one-half</u> of the medical/surgical benefits in that classification subject to the financial requirement.
- c) Review projected plan payments for medical/surgical benefits for the upcoming plan year.

Dollar amounts should be stated as allowed claim amounts (i.e., the amount the plan allows) before enrollee cost sharing because payments based on the allowed amounts cover the full scope of benefits being provided. A reasonable actuarial method must be used to project the dollar amounts. [WAC 284-43-7040(1)(c)]

- d) Note that WAC 284-43-7040(1)(d) clarifies how to handle certain plan dollar thresholds.
- 3. Rate filing documentation of financial requirement parity: In the rate filing, address the following for each plan, classification, and coverage unit (if applicable).
 - a) For medical/surgical benefits, show every different cost share type and level. Then, demonstrate what meets the "substantially all" requirements and what qualifies as the "predominant level."
 - b) Compare MHSUD benefit cost shares to medical/surgical benefits' substantially all and predominant level cost shares.
 - c) As noted under section B above, WAC 284-43-7020(6)(a) allows, but does not require, subclassifications within outpatient (a) office visits versus (b) all other outpatient items and services.

For each plan, please indicate whether outpatient parity testing was conducted in aggregate (i.e., one outpatient benefit classification) or using the outpatient subclassifications. Provide information and results accordingly.

 Actuarial memorandum discussion of projected plan dollar amounts: In the Part III Actuarial Memorandum, please describe how the 2026 annual projected plan and benefit dollar amounts were determined.

Address the following:

- a) Describe the underlying claims data source and characteristics as well as any adjustments made. Explain any differences versus the data used to project PY2026 claims and premium rates.
- b) Ensure claim amounts reflect what the plan allows before reductions for enrollee cost sharing.

- c) How does plan-level data compare to data for the book of business? The underlying data set will <u>not</u> usually be your issuer's entire projected book of business; additionally, the projections will reflect plan-level assumptions as opposed to product-level assumptions. For example, see the (*) CMS FAQs listed below.
- d) Certify that a reasonable actuarial method was used to project amounts for each plan in accordance with WAC 284-43-7040(1)(c)(ii) and applicable Actuarial Standards of Practice.
- e) Provide additional requested data details on the 'Data Information' tab in your complementary Excel workbook of MHSUD financial requirement parity calculations.
- (*) CMS/CCIIO ACA FAQ 31; April 20, 2016; Q8. CMS/CCIIO ACA FAQ 34; October 27, 2016; Q3.

D. Cumulative financial requirements

[Note especially WAC 284-43-7040(3).]

Attest/certify in section III below.

A plan or issuer may not apply cumulative financial requirements (e.g., deductibles and out-of-pocket maximums) for MHSUD benefits in a classification that accumulate separately from any cumulative requirement established for medical/surgical benefits in the same classification. Note that cumulative requirements must also satisfy the quantitative parity analysis.

E. Prohibited exclusions

[Note especially WAC 284-43-7080.]

Attest/certify in section III below.

A plan may not exclude MHSUD treatments or services for any of the reasons documented in WAC 284-43-7080.

III. DOCUMENTATION & ATTESTATION

General Information					
Issuer Name:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.				
Applicable Market:	Individual				
Plan Year:	2026				

- 1. Please complete and submit one set of MHSUD financial requirement parity certification documents for each rate filing.
 - Certification: PDF version of this certification document.
 - Calculations: Excel file (and its corresponding PDF file) demonstrating financial requirement parity testing results. See below for details.

Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder (MHSUD) Financial Requirement Parity Certification – Submit with Plan Year 2026 ACA Individual and Small Group Market Rate Filings

- 2. For the calculations, use the OIC-developed Excel template found on our website (<u>Certification Rates -</u> 2026 Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Financial Reg Parity Calculations).
 - a) Review instructions on the first worksheet tab.
 - b) Create and populate a separate detailed worksheet for each plan.
 - c) After fully populating the Excel file, create a PDF version of the file. In SERFF, submit both the Excel and PDF file formats. Remember the Excel and PDF file contents and file names should exactly match with the only exception being that the Excel file name will end in "DUPLICATE."
- 3. Actuarial certification:
 - a) Complete the actuarial certification below.
 - b) Enter requested information, as needed.
 - c) Check attestation boxes, where appropriate, to indicate your agreement.
 - d) Then, complete the signature block.
 - e) Create a PDF version of the file, and upload the PDF version to SERFF.
- 4. List below the names of the supporting files:
 - 5. Certification Rates 2026 MHSUD Parity Calculations Duplicate
 - 6. Certification Rates 2026 MHSUD Parity Calculations

Actuarial Certification of MHSUD Financial Requirement Parity for the PY2026 ACA Rate Filing:

- I, Kathryn Hall, ASA, MAAA, certify the following:
- I am an employee of Molina Healthcare, Inc. or
 - \Box I am a consultant associated with the firm of <<insert name of consulting firm>>;
- ☑ I am a qualified actuary as outlined in Chapter 284-05 WAC. I am a member of the American Academy of Actuaries, and I am acting within the scope of my training, experience, and qualifications.
- \boxtimes Level of review:
 - I attest to conducting MHSUD financial requirement parity analysis at the appropriate level, as noted below:
 - Parity review was done separately by plan, for each type of financial requirement and each benefit classification. Parity analysis does not vary by coverage unit because financial requirements do not vary by coverage unit.
 - ☑ Parity review was done separately by plan <u>and coverage unit</u>, for each type of financial requirement and each benefit classification. Parity analysis varies by coverage unit because financial requirements vary by coverage unit.

Benefit classifications:

I attest that all medical/surgical and MHSUD benefits were assigned to benefit classifications.

I attest that the issuer (1) has criteria documented as to how medical/surgical benefits were assigned to each permitted classification and (2) the same standards apply for both medical/surgical and MHSUD benefits.

Upon request, the documentation can be made available to the Washington OIC within 10 business days.

 \boxtimes Cost-share accuracy:

For the 2026 plan year, I certify the accuracy of the cost shares for both medical/surgical and MHSUD benefits that are used to evaluate parity of MHSUD financial requirements as loaded into the calculation workbook (*Certification - Rates - 2026 MHSUD Parity Calculations Duplicate*) and as otherwise discussed in this rate filing.

Projected plan dollar amounts:

- I attest to the following related to dollar amounts used to test MHSUD financial requirement parity:
 - Projected dollar amounts are consistent with plan-specific projected allowed amounts used elsewhere in this rate filing, or
 - □ Projected dollar amounts differ from plan-specific projected allowed amounts used elsewhere in this rate filing as explained in the Part III actuarial memorandum.
 - Projected dollar amounts reflect what the plan allows before reductions for enrollee cost sharing.
 - Plan-level dollar amounts do not reflect aggregate data for the book of business.
 - ⊠ A reasonable actuarial method was used to project amounts for each plan in accordance with WAC 284-43-7040(1)(c)(ii) and applicable Actuarial Standards of Practice (ASOPs).
 - Additional data details are available on the 'Data Information' tab in the Excel workbook of MHSUD financial requirement parity calculations.
- \boxtimes Financial requirement parity:

I attest to parity between MHSUD benefits and medical/surgical benefits in

- ⊠ Financial requirements as outlined in Chapter 284-43 WAC Subchapter K Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder and
- ⊠ Financial accumulators, such as deductibles and out-of-pocket maximums, by plan and classification. [Note especially WAC 284-43-7040(3).]
- \boxtimes Substantially all and predominance:

I certify that each plan submitted in this rate filing meets the "substantially all" and "predominant" / "predominant level" financial requirement parity testing requirements under MHPAEA and Chapter 284-43 WAC, Subchapter K Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder.

☑ Type: I attest that for each plan, the type of financial requirement imposed upon MHSUD benefits in each classification (or applicable subclassification) applies to at least two-thirds of projected allowed amounts for medical/surgical benefits within that classification (or applicable subclassification).

- ☑ Level: I attest that for each plan, the level of financial requirement imposed upon MHSUD benefits in each classification (or applicable subclassification) is no more restrictive than the level of financial requirement imposed upon more than one-half of projected allowed amounts for medical/surgical benefits within that classification (or applicable subclassification).
- ☑ I attest that if a single financial requirement did not meet the one-half threshold for a particular plan and classification (or applicable subclassification), then the level of financial requirement imposed upon MHSUD benefits was determined after combining levels until the combination of levels covered more than one-half of projected allowed amounts for medical/surgical benefits within that classification (or applicable subclassification), as described in WAC 284-43-7040(2)(b)(ii) and (iii).
- ☑ I attest that the above statements are supported by details in the complementary MHSUD financial requirement calculation workbook (cited above) and submitted as part of this rate filing.

\boxtimes Parity across tiers:

- WAC 284-43-7020(5)(a): A plan or issuer must treat the least restrictive level of the financial requirement that applies to at least two-thirds of medical/surgical benefits across all provider tiers in a classification as the predominant level that it may apply to MHSUD benefits in the same classification.
 - ☑ I certify that this does not apply to any plans in this rate filing. The plans do not use provider tiers, or the financial requirements do not vary by provider tier.
 - \Box This situation applies to at least one plan in this rate filing, and I certify that the requirements were met. See this related file for additional documentation and explanation: <<enter name of file(s)>>.
- WAC 284-43-7020(5)(b): If a plan or issuer classifies providers into tiers and varies cost-sharing by tier, the criteria for classification must be applied to generalists and specialists providing MHSUD services no more restrictively than such criteria are applied to medical/surgical benefit providers.
 - ☑ I certify that this does not apply to any plans in this rate filing. The plans do not use provider tiers, or the cost-sharing does not vary by provider tier.
 - □ This situation applies to at least one plan in this rate filing, and I certify that the requirements were met. See this related file for additional documentation and explanation: <<*enter name of file(s)*>>.
- WAC 284-43-7020(6)(b): A plan or issuer may divide its benefits furnished on an in-network basis into subclassifications that reflect network tiers if the tiering is based on reasonable factors and without regard to whether a provider is an MHSUD provider or a medical/surgical provider.
 - \boxtimes I certify that this does not apply to plans in this rate filing. The plans do not use network tiers.
 - □ This situation applies to at least one plan in this rate filing, and I certify that the requirements were met. See this related file for additional documentation and explanation: <<*enter name of file(s)*>>.
- WAC 284-43-7020(6)(c): After network tiers are established, the plan or issuer may not impose any financial requirement on MHSUD benefits in any tier that is more restrictive than the predominant financial requirement that applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in that tier.
 - I certify that this does not apply to any plans in this rate filing. The plans do not use network tiers.
 - □ This situation applies to at least one plan in this rate filing, and I certify that the requirements were addressed. See this related file for additional documentation and explanation: <<enter name of file(s)>>.

Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder (MHSUD) Financial Requirement Parity Certification – Submit with Plan Year 2026 ACA Individual and Small Group Market Rate Filings

- WAC 284-43-7020(6)(d): If a plan applies different levels of financial requirements to different tiers of prescription drug benefits based on reasonable factors and without regard to whether a drug is generally prescribed with respect to medical/surgical benefits or with respect to MHSUD benefits, the plan satisfies the parity requirements with respect to prescription drug benefits. Reasonable factors include cost, efficacy, generic versus brand name, and mail order versus pharmacy pick-up.
 - ☑ I certify that none of the plans in this rate filing use prohibited prescription drug tiers. Prescription drug tiers are based only on the reasonable factors listed above and without regard to whether a drug is prescribed for medical/surgical or MHSUD benefits.
- \boxtimes No prohibited exclusions:

WAC 284-43-7080 (*including rule updates effective January 1, 2022, for gender affirming treatment*): A plan may not exclude MHSUD treatments or services for any of the reasons documented in WAC 284-43-7080.
 ☑ I certify that none of the plans in this rate filing apply exclusions prohibited by WAC 284-43-7080.

☑ I attest that, to the best of my knowledge, each of the plans otherwise satisfy the requirements under MHPAEA and Chapter 284-43 WAC, Subchapter K.

Actuary's Name & Designations:	Kathryn Hall, ASA, MAAA
Signature:	KBHall
Title:	Manager, Actuarial Services
Contact Information:	Kathryn.Hall@molinahealthcare.com
Date of Attestation:	May 13, 2025



Mental Health/Substance Use Disorder (MHSUD) Financial Requirement Parity Workbook for Plan Year (PY) 2026 Individual or Small Group Market Rate Filing

Last Updated: 4/7/2025

Purpose

• Issuers and plans must comply with the federal Mental Health Parity and Addiction Equity Act of 2008 (MHPAEA) and related regulations and guidance such as Chapter 284-43 WAC Subchapter K, Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder. For ease of reference highlighted excerpts of relevant citations are included at the bottom of this page.

• Financial requirements and treatment limitations applicable to mental health/substance use disorder (MHSUD) benefits cannot be more restrictive than those applicable to medical/surgical benefits. This workbook provides a framework to demonstrate compliance with these financial requirements.

• Populate this workbook in addition to the Word document that further certifies parity of Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Financial Requirements.

'Summary' Worksheet

- Populate only one 'Summary' worksheet for each Excel file. Unless file size limitations dictate otherwise, only create one Excel file per filing. See specific instructions on the 'Summary' worksheet.
- Note that the [GENERATE TESTING TEMPLATES] macro button on the Summary worksheet creates one testing worksheet per plan, using the HIOS Plan ID field for the tab names.

'Data Information' Worksheet

• Populate only one 'Data Information' worksheet for each Excel file. See specific instructions on the 'Data Information' worksheet.

'Mapping Information' Worksheet

• Populate only one 'Mapping Information' worksheet for each Excel file. See specific instructions on the 'Mapping Information' worksheet.

'Template' Worksheet - One worksheet for each plan

• PARITY PASS/FAIL RESULTS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

• Results By Benefit Classification:

For each benefit classification, make a selection in the second column (labeled column "B"). Select "Yes" if all cost shares for medical/surgical services in the benefit classification are the same as those for MH/SUD services in the benefit classification; consider cost shares in terms of deductible, copay, coinsurance, and out-of-pocket maximum.

Note: The remaining columns will auto-update based on entries here and elsewhere in the file.

---- IMPORTANT ----

Test results will appear in this table after all PART 1 and PART 2 entries are made in the worksheet.

No Benefit Classification results should reflect "Fail" after all PART 1 and 2 entries have been made.

If any result still reflects "Fail" after all entries have been made, please revisit PART 1 and 2 entries. Check that information was entered accurately and flows through as expected. If needed, edit the plan's medical/surgical and/or MHSUD service financial requirements to bring the results into compliance.

• Testing Options (located to the right of Results by Benefit Classification):

Out-of-network Tier?

If out-of-network benefits apply, select "Yes;" if not, select "No." When "No," you can leave blank the corresponding out-of-network section(s) in the upcoming PARTS 1 and 2.

Outpatient Benefit Testing:

Indicate whether outpatient parity will be demonstrated "All Combined" or with "Office Visits Separate."

- Select "All Combined" to use the single outpatient classification.
- Select "Office Visits Separate" to use the subclassifications described in WAC 284-43-7020(6),
- namely (i) Office visits (a.k.a. Outpatient Office visits) and

(ii) All other outpatient items and services (a.k.a. Outpatient - all other).

Note: If "Office Visits Separate" is selected, testing must be performed for both subclassifiations.

• PART 1 -- COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

For each benefit classification/subclassification that requires testing (see table Results by Benefit Classification): List services and cost shares for covered medical/surgical benefits + other embedded non-MHSUD benefits like pediatric dental. Include every possible financial requirement type and level for each benefit classification/subclassification. Include preventive services and other services with no cost shares.

• Service Description:

Briefly describe the service.

Be consistent with what is in the 'Mapping Information' worksheet in this file, the Form filing, the Plans and Benefits Template (PBT) in the Binder filing, the Benefit Components file, and other information in this rate filing.

• Cost-Share Description:

Describe the member's cost-shares.

Be consistent with what is in the Form filing, the Plans and Benefits Template (PBT) in the Binder filing, the Benefit Components file, and other information in this rate filing.

- This entry should contain the wording "Before Deductible", "After Deductible", or "Before and After Deductible" to describe when the cost shares apply, similarly to the Benefit Components file.
- This entry should contain the wording "Accrues towards deductible" if the cost share accrues towards the deductible. If the cost share does not accrue towards the deductible, the entry should not contain the word "Accrues" at all.

• Plan Projected Allowed Amount:

Enter a projected "allowed" dollar amount for each plan and listed service.

Reminder: Dollar amounts should reflect what the plan "allows," before accounting for enrollee cost sharing and should be consistent with projections for the rate filing. The amounts should generally be specific to each plan. [WAC 284-43-7040(1)(c)]

• Deductible:

Enter the deductible level that applies to each service. If not subject to deductible, enter "N/A". Every row in PART 1 should have a deductible value entered of "N/A" or greater than \$0. In other words: The deductible should only be blank in extra data rows or if an entire benefit classification section is not used (e.g., when there are no out-of-network benefits).

• Copayment:

Enter the copayment level that applies to each service. If not applicable, enter "N/A".

• Coinsurance:

Enter the coinsurance level that applies to each service. If not applicable, enter "N/A".

• Out-of-Pocket Maximum (OOPM):

Enter the OOPM level that applies to each service. If not applicable, enter "N/A".

• No Cost Share:

Leave this column blank unless the member has no cost share for the service. If no cost share applies, enter "x" in this column and enter "N/A" for Deductible, Copayment, Coinsurance, and OOPM.

• PART 2 -- ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Note: the remaining columns of the top table will auto-populate after entries are made throughout PARTS 1 and 2.

For each benefit classification/subclassification that requires testing (see table Results by Benefit Classification):

• MHSUD Cost Shares in Plan Design:

Indicate the plan design's MHSUD benefit financial requirements for each benefit classification/subclassification. If a particular type of financial requirement does not apply, enter "N/A".

• Step 1 Substantially All:

This table will auto-populate from PARTS 1 and 2. Confirm details appear as expected. If not, revisit information entered elsewhere in PARTS 1 and 2.

• Step 2 Predominant Level:

For each financial type that passed the Step 1 Substantially All test:

Inputs are required in each section.

Enter every unique amount (a.k.a. level), from smallest to largest, separately by financial requirement type

(i.e., deductible, copayment, coinsurance, and OOPM).

If a particular type of financial requirement does not apply, simply leave blank those value fields.

If you need room to enter additional unique amounts for a particular type of financial requirement, you can insert rows. For example, to enter an additional deductible amount, insert a row above the "Total" row in the deductible table; to do so, click in the bottom-right white cell of the deductible section and click [Tab].

The remaining fields will auto-populate using other information from PARTS 1 and 2. Confirm details flow through as expected. If not, revisit information entered elsewhere in PARTS 1 and 2.

Sample of Relevant Requirements, Citations, and Definitions

1. Mental Health Parity and Addiction Equity Act of 2008 (MHPAEA)

and Chapter 284-43 WAC Subchapter K, Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder:

Financial requirements applicable to mental health/substance use disorder (MHSUD) benefits cannot be more restrictive than those applicable to medical/surgical benefits.

2. Financial requirements:

[WAC 284-43-7010] Financial requirements are cost sharing measures such as deductibles, copayments, coinsurance, and out-of-pocket maximums but do not include aggregate lifetime or annual dollar limits.

3. See WAC 284-43-7010 for descriptions of "Medical/surgical benefits," "Mental health benefits," and "Substance use disorder benefits."

4. Substantially all:

[WAC 284-43-7010] A type of financial requirement or quantitative treatment limitation is considered to apply to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in a classification of benefits if it applies to <u>at least two-thirds</u> of all medical/surgical benefits in that classification as determined by WAC 284-43-7040(2)(a).

5. Predominant level:

[WAC 284-43-7010] If a type of financial requirement or quantitative treatment limitation applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in a classification, the predominant level is the level that applies to <u>more than one-half</u> of the medical/surgical benefits in that classification subject to the financial requirement or quantitative treatment limitation.

6. Data used in the calculations:

[WAC 284-43-7040(1)(c)] The determination of the portion of medical/surgical benefits in a classification of benefits subject to a financial requirement or quantitative treatment limitation (or subject to any level of a financial requirement or quantitative treatment limitation) is based on the dollar amount of all plan payments for medical/surgical benefits in the classification <u>expected to be paid</u> <u>under the plan for the plan year</u>.

See WAC 284-43-7040(1)(c) (i) and (ii) for additional details.

7. Classification of Benefits [WAC 284-43-7020]:

a) Inpatient, in-network:

Benefits furnished on an inpatient basis and within a network of providers established or recognized under a plan or health insurance coverage.

b) Inpatient, out-of-network:

Benefits furnished on an inpatient basis and outside any network of providers established or recognized under a plan or health insurance coverage; also includes inpatient benefits under a plan (or health insurance coverage) that has no network of providers.

c) Outpatient, in-network:

Benefits furnished on an outpatient basis and within a network of providers established or recognized under a plan or health insurance coverage.

Note: outpatient can optionally be subclassified into "Office Visits" and "All Other Outpatient Items and Services."

d) Outpatient, out-of-network:

Benefits furnished on an outpatient basis and outside any network of providers established or recognized under a plan or health insurance coverage; also includes outpatient benefits under a plan (or health insurance coverage) that has no network of providers.

Note: outpatient can optionally be subclassified into "Office Visits" and "All Other Outpatient Items and Services."

e) Emergency care:

Benefits for treatment of an emergency condition related to a mental health or substance use disorder. Such benefits must comply with the requirements for emergency medical services in RCW 48.43.093. Medically necessary detoxification must be covered as an emergency medical condition according to RCW 48.43.093, and may be provided in hospitals licensed under chapter 70.41 RCW. Medically necessary detoxification services must not require prenotification.

f) Prescription drugs:

Benefits for prescription drugs.

MHSUD Financial Requirement Parity Testing -- Summary

Issuer and Filing Information

	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.
HIOS Issuer ID:	
	Individual
Plan Year:	2026

Worksheet Instructions

Step 1) In your Excel application, ensure macros are enabled and calculations are set to automatic.

- Step 1) In your Excel application, ensure macros are enabled and calculations are set to automatic.
 Step 2) Enter Plans.
 List HIOS Plan IDs and Plan Names in the first two columns of the table below. Include silver base and CSR plan variants.
 When a plan has multiple in-network tiers, load information for each tier. Enter each in-network tier here in this file as a separate "plan" record with the plan ID formatted as "12345WA0010001_INN-T1." This will create a separate worksheet for each in-network method in the table-object and then remove any extra rows in the table.
 For ease of review, we request that plans in this file be in the same order as they are in the Benefit Components' file.
- Step 3) Click the button below to start the macro that generates the testing worksheets.
- Note: The macro creates a testing template for each Plan ID listed in the table below. It also links the IDs in the table to its worksheet.
- Step 4) Populate each testing worksheet with the corresponding plan's information.
- This format is used for cells that need user input

Step 5) Prior to submitting this file as part of the rate filing, remove the "Example" sheet from the workbook. Step 6) After completing all plan testing worksheets, save a copy of the workbook in Excel and PDF formats and include both as part of your rate filing submission.

Testing Summary

HIOS Plan ID	Plan Name	Test Results	Notes
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	Pass	
84481WA0060006-06	Molina Cascade Silver 94	Pass	
84481WA0060006-05	Molina Cascade Silver 87	Pass	
84481WA0060006-04	Molina Cascade Silver 73	Pass	
84481WA0060006-01	Molina Cascade Silver	Pass	
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	Pass	
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	Pass	

MHSUD Financial Requirement Parity Testing Testing Data Information

Instructions: Provide information about the data used to test parity.

Item #	Task
1	Identify the data source used to estimate allowed claims for the purpose of MHSUD financial requirement parity testing. This refers to the allowed amounts by service entered in Part 1 of each plan's testing worksheet.
	WA marketplace 2026 Projected Allowed Amount

- 2 Identify the period (i.e., date range) represented in the data. <u>The period is 1/1/2026-12/31/2026</u>
- 3 Address the credibility of the data used in your MHSUD financial requirement parity testing. WA marketplace projected 2026 data are considered credible for MHSUD parity testing
- Identify whether the data is consistent with the data in your URRT.
 If not, explain why the data is not consistent, why the data is appropriate, and summarize material adjustments made to the data.
 Yes, it's consistent with 2026 URRT
- 5 If data other than State of Washington plan data was used, what is the source, and why is it appropriate for MHSUD financial requirement parity testing purposes?

<u>N/A</u>

MHSUD Financial Requirement Parity Testing Mapping Medical/Surgical Services to Benefit Classifications

Instructions

Purpose: Show how medical/surgical services map to benefit classifications used in PART 1 of the testing worksheets.

A. Service Description column:

List all services used to test parity. If additional rows are needed, add rows to the table.

Enter descriptions exactly as they are entered in PART 1 of the testing worksheets.

B. Mapped Benefit Classification for MHSUD Parity Testing column:

Select the parity testing benefit classification assigned to each medical/surgical service:

Inpatient, Outpatient - Office Visits*, Outpatient - All Other*, Emergency Care, or Prescription Drugs.

*Note 1: If ALL plans test parity with the combined Outpatient classification, you may enter "Outpatient" instead of "Outpatient - Office Visits" and "Outpatient - All Other".

*Note 2: If ANY plan tests parity using Outpatient subclassifications,

choose either "Outpatient - Office Visits" or "Outpatient - All Other" for each outpatient medical/surgical service.

C. Mapped Benefit in corresponding Benefit Components document (If applicable) column:

Select the benefit from the Benefit Components document that is assigned to each Benefit Classification for MHSUD parity testing.

*Note 1: Click on the "Import Benefit Components Into Column C" button and select the matching benefit components to expand the list of options in column C.

*Note 2: To assign multiple benefits from the Benefit Components document to a single Benefit Classification for MHSUD parity testing, create two separate rows with the same entry in column B, but different entries in column C.

Notes column: Explain any differences by plan.

Mapping Table

	B. Mapped Benefit Classification for	C. Mapped Benefit in corresponding Benefit	
A. Service Description	MHSUD Parity Testing	Components document (If applicable)	Notes
Inpatient Hospital Services (e.g., Hospital Stay)	Inpatient	< <select ben.="" category="" comp.="" mapped="">></select>	
Skilled Nursing Facility	Inpatient	< <select ben.="" category="" comp.="" mapped="">></select>	
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness	Outpatient - Office Visits	< <select ben.="" category="" comp.="" mapped="">></select>	
Specialist Visit	Outpatient - Office Visits	< <select ben.="" category="" comp.="" mapped="">></select>	
Urgent Care Centers or Facilities	Outpatient - Office Visits	< <select ben.="" category="" comp.="" mapped="">></select>	
Nutritional Counseling	Outpatient - Office Visits	< <select ben.="" category="" comp.="" mapped="">></select>	
Inherited Metabolic Disorder - PKU	Outpatient - Office Visits	< <select ben.="" category="" comp.="" mapped="">></select>	
Diabetes Care Management	Outpatient - Office Visits	< <select ben.="" category="" comp.="" mapped="">></select>	
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization	Outpatient - Office Visits	< <select ben.="" category="" comp.="" mapped="">></select>	
virtual / telehealth visits	Outpatient - Office Visits	< <select ben.="" category="" comp.="" mapped="">></select>	
Routine Foot Care	Outpatient - Office Visits		
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	Outpatient - All Other		
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services	Outpatient - All Other		
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	Outpatient - All Other		
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	Outpatient - All Other		
Chemotherapy	Outpatient - All Other		
Dialysis	Outpatient - All Other		
Home Health Care Services	Outpatient - All Other		
Durable Medical Equipment	Outpatient - All Other		
Prosthetic Devices	Outpatient - All Other		
Dental Anesthesia	Outpatient - All Other		
Hearing Aids	Outpatient - All Other		
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging	Outpatient - All Other		
Treatment for Temporomandibular Joint Disorders	Outpatient - All Other		
Rehabilitative Occupational and Rehabilitative Physical Therapy	Outpatient - All Other		
Outpatient Rehabilitation Services	Outpatient - All Other		
Rehabilitative Speech therapy	Outpatient - All Other		
Habilitation Services	Outpatient - All Other		
Acupuncture	Outpatient - All Other		
Chiropractic Care	Outpatient - All Other		
Radiation	Outpatient - All Other		
Infusion Therapy	Outpatient - All Other		
Eye Glasses for Children	Outpatient - All Other		
Hospice Services	Outpatient - All Other		
Abortion for Which Public Funding is Prohibited	Outpatient - All Other		
Infertility Treatment	Outpatient - All Other		
Cosmetic Surgery	Outpatient - All Other		
Emergency Room Services	Emergency Care		
Emergency Transportation/Ambulance	Emergency Care		
Generic Drugs	Prescription Drugs		
Preferred Brand Drugs	Prescription Drugs		
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs	Prescription Drugs		
Specialty Drugs	Prescription Drugs		

MHSUD Financial Requirement (a.k.a. Cost Share) Parity Testing

Issuer / Market: Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. Market: Individual Workbook Info

Link back to Summary Sheet

User Inputs Cell Format See the Example worksheet for additional details.



Click>>>>	Home]	Errors found:	0
	<<< <click in="" links="" t<="" th="" the=""><th>he cells below to scroll o</th><th>lirectly to the stated section>>>></th><th>></th></click>	he cells below to scroll o	lirectly to the stated section>>>>	>
Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV INN	Move to OP-AO INN
Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OON	Move to FR	Move to BX

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Benefit Classification (1) Inpatient, In-Network (IP INN)

	Inpatient	IP					
Network (In/Out)	In-Network	INN					
Classification Code	1	IP INN			I	Number of Rows	6
Table Name		tbl_IPINN_P1					
	oes not apply, enter "N/A".						
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of-Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost- Share (If true, enter "x")
Inpatient Hospital Services (e.g., Hospital Stay)	Copayment per day, maximum of five copays per stay; not subject to deductible; covers the facility fee (Inpatient Hospital Services) and professional services (Inpatient Physician and Surgical Services)	\$9,288,555.05	\$0.00	\$525.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Skilled Nursing Facility	Copayment per day after deductible	\$93,048.36	\$1,000.00	\$350.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Total Row		\$9,381,603.42					

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (1) Inpatient, In-Network (IP INN)

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares	Predominant Level for	MHSUD Financial Parity Result
	in Plan Design*	Medical/ Surgical	
Deductible	N/A	Fail	Pass
Copayment	\$525.00	\$525.00	Pass
Coinsurance	N/A	Fail	Pass
OOPM	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	Pass
Overall			Pass

Enter Footnotes
(as needed) about
XX

*If not applicable, enter "N/A"

tep 1 Substantially All (i.e., ≥ ⅔ of medical/surgical benefits)					
Deductible	\$93.048.36	0.99%	Fail		
Copayment	\$9,381,603.42	100.00%	IP INN Copayment		
Coinsurance	\$0.00	0.00%	Fail		
OOPM	\$9,381,603.42	100.00%	IP INN OOPM		
Total Projected	\$9,381,603.42				

Step 2 Predominant Level

Deductible (1) Inpat	ient, In-Network (IP INN)		Errors found:	
	antially all medical/surgical ben			
	e left-hand column below.			
Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$9,288,555.05	100.00%		
Total	\$9,288,555.05	100.00%		
	· · ·		·	
Copayment (1) Inpat	tient, In-Network (IP INN)		Errors found:	
	all medical/surgical benefits in t	this classification.		
ENTER different copaym	nent amounts from smallest to l	largest.		
		•		
Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
\$350.00	\$93,048.36	0.99%	\$350.00	
\$525.00	\$9,288,555.05	99.01%	\$525.00	
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$9,381,603.42	100.00%		
Total	\$9,381,603.42	100.00%		
	\$9,381,603.42	100.00%	Errors found:	
Coinsurance (1) Inpa	· · · · ·			
Coinsurance (1) Inpa Does not apply to substa	atient, In-Network (IP INN)			
Coinsurance (1) Inpa Does not apply to substa	atient, In-Network (IP INN) antially all medical/surgical ben			
Coinsurance (1) Inpa Does not apply to substa	atient, In-Network (IP INN) antially all medical/surgical ben			
Coinsurance (1) Inpa Does not apply to subst DELETE any values in the	atient, In-Network (IP INN) antially all medical/surgical ben e left-hand column below. Allowed Claims	efits in this classification.		Error Checking
Coinsurance (1) Inpa Does not apply to subst DELETE any values in the	atient, In-Network (IP INN) antially all medical/surgical ben e left-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00	efits in this classification.		
Coinsurance (1) Inpa Does not apply to subst DELETE any values in the	atient, In-Network (IP INN) antially all medical/surgical ben e left-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00	efits in this classification.		
Coinsurance (1) Inpa Does not apply to subst DELETE any values in the	atient, In-Network (IP INN) antially all medical/surgical ben eleft-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	efits in this classification.		
Coinsurance (1) Inpa Does not apply to subst DELETE any values in the	atient, In-Network (IP INN) antially all medical/surgical ben e left-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00	efits in this classification.		
Coinsurance (1) Inpa Does not apply to subst. DELETE any values in the Coinsurance	atient, In-Network (IP INN) antially all medical/surgical ben eleft-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	efits in this classification		
Coinsurance (1) Imp Does not apply to substr DELETE any values in the Coinsurance Total	atient, In-Network (IP INN) antially all medical/surgical ben left-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	efits in this classification	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (1) Impa Does not apply to subst. DELETE any values in the Coinsurance Total OOPM (1) Inpatient.	atient, in-Network (IP INN) antially all medical/surgical ben eleft-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 , in-Network (IP INN)	Portion		
Coinsurance (1) Impa Does not apply to substa DELETE any values in the Coinsurance Total OOPM (1) Inpatient, Applies to substantially	Allowed Claims Solution (IP INN) Antially all medical/surgical ben eleft-hand column below. Allowed Claims Solution Solu	Portion O.00% this classification.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (1) Impa Does not apply to substa DELETE any values in the Coinsurance Total OOPM (1) Inpatient, Applies to substantially	atient, in-Network (IP INN) antially all medical/surgical ben eleft-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 , in-Network (IP INN)	Portion O.00% this classification.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (1) Impa Does not apply to substa DELETE any values in the Coinsurance Total OOPM (1) Inpatient, Applies to substantially	Allowed Claims Solution (IP INN) Antially all medical/surgical ben eleft-hand column below. Allowed Claims Solution Solu	Portion O.00% this classification.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (1) Imp Does not apply to subst. DELETE any values in the Coinsurance Total OOPM (1) Inpatient. Applies to substantially. ENTER different oopm a OOPM	atient, in-Network (IP INN) antially all medical/surgical ben eleft-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$100 \$1	Portion O.00% this classification. t,	Predominant & Smaller Errors found: Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (1) Imp Does not apply to subst: DELETE any values in the Coinsurance Total OOPM (1) Inpatient, Applies to substantially : ENTER different oopm a	Allowed Claims S9,381,603,42 Allowed Claims S0,00 S0,0	Portion Output	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (1) Imp Does not apply to subst. DELETE any values in the Coinsurance Total OOPM (1) Inpatient. Applies to substantially. ENTER different oopm a OOPM	Allowed Claims S9.381,603.42 S0.00 S0.0	Portion Output	Predominant & Smaller Errors found: Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (1) Imp Does not apply to subst. DELETE any values in the Coinsurance Total OOPM (1) Inpatient. Applies to substantially. ENTER different oopm a OOPM	atient, In-Network (IP INN) antially all medical/surgical ben eleft-hand column below. Allowed Claims 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 10.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 10.00 11.00	Portion Output	Predominant & Smaller Errors found: Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (1) Imp Does not apply to subst. DELETE any values in the Coinsurance Total OOPM (1) Inpatient. Applies to substantially. ENTER different oopm a OOPM	Allowed Claims S9.381,603.42 S0.00 S0.0	Portion Output	Predominant & Smaller Errors found: Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking

Click>>>>	Home]	Errors found:	0
	<<< <click in="" links="" th="" the="" the<=""><th>e cells below to scroll d</th><th>irectly to the stated section>>>></th><th>></th></click>	e cells below to scroll d	irectly to the stated section>>>>	>
Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV INN	Move to OP-AO INN
Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OON	Move to ER	Move to RX

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Benefit Classification (2) Inpatient, Out-of-Network (IP OON)

Classification	Inpatient	IP						
Network (In/Out)	Out-of-Network	OON						
Classification Code	2	IP OON			Nu	umber of Rows	6	(
Table Name		tbl_IPOON_P1						
For each cost share, if it doe								
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of- Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost- Share (If true, enter "x")	
< <enter description="">></enter>	< <enter description="">></enter>							
Total Row	,	\$0.00						

Ber

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (2) Inpatient, Out-of-Network (IP OON)

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares	Predominant Level for	MHSUD Financial Parity Result		
	in Plan Design*	Medical/Surgical			
Deductible		N/A	N/A		
Copayment		N/A	N/A		
Coinsurance		N/A	N/A		
OOPM		N/A	N/A		
Overall Pass					
*If not applicable, enter "N/A"					

Enter Footnotes	
(as needed) about	
xx	

Step 1 Substantially All (i.e., ≥ ⅔ of medical/surgical benefits)

Step I Substantia	Step 1 Substantially An (i.e., 2 73 of medical/surgical benefits)							
Deductible	\$0.00	N/A						
Copayment	\$0.00	N/A						
Coinsurance	\$0.00	N/A						
OOPM	\$0.00	N/A						
Total Projected	\$0.00							

Step 2 Predominant Level

Deductible (2) Innetic	ant Out of Natural (ID OON	`	Errors found:	
Deductible (2) Inpatient, Out-of-Network (IP OON) If testing is required for this benefit classification:			Errors Iound:	
Please ensure each differ	ent cost-share combination is	entered above in PART 1.		
Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
Copayment (2) Inpati	ient, Out-of-Network (IP OON	4)	Errors found:	
If testing is required for t	his benefit classification:			
Please ensure each differ	ent cost-share combination is	entered above in PART 1.		
Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
T	\$0.00	0.000/		
Total		0.00%		
	\$0.00	I	Forma formal	
Coinsurance (2) Inpat	\$0.00	I	Errors found:	(
Coinsurance (2) Inpat If testing is required for t	\$0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (IP OO his benefit classification:	<u>N)</u>		(
Coinsurance (2) Inpat If testing is required for t	\$0.00	<u>N)</u>		(
Coinsurance (2) Inpat If testing is required for t Please ensure each differ	\$0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (IP OOI his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is	N)		
Coinsurance (2) Inpat If testing is required for t	\$0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (IP OOI his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims	<u>N)</u>		Error Checking
Coinsurance (2) Inpat If testing is required for t Please ensure each differ	\$0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (IP OD his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00	N)		
Coinsurance (2) Inpat If testing is required for t Please ensure each differ	\$0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (IP OOI his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims	N)		
Coinsurance (2) Inpat If testing is required for t Please ensure each differ	\$0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (IP OD his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00	N)		
Coinsurance (2) Inpat If testing is required for t Please ensure each differ	\$0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (IP OO) his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00	N)		
Coinsurance (2) Inpat If testing is required for t Please ensure each differ	\$0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (JP OOI his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	N)		
Coinsurance (2) Inpad If testing is required for t Please ensure each differ Coinsurance	\$0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (JP OOI his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	N)		
Coinsurance (2) Inpad If testing is required for th Please ensure each differ Coinsurance Total	\$0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (IP OO) his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	N)	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (2) Inpati If testing is required for the Please ensure each differ Coinsurance Total	\$0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (IP OO his benefit classification : ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	N)		
Coinsurance (2) Inpatient If testing is required for the Please ensure each differ Coinsurance Total OOPM (2) Inpatient, If testing is required for the	\$0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (IP OOI his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 Out-of-Network (IP OON) his benefit classification:	N) [Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Coinsurance (2) Inpatient If testing is required for the Please ensure each differ Coinsurance Total OOPM (2) Inpatient, If testing is required for the	\$0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (IP OO his benefit classification : ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	N) [Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Coinsurance (2) Inpat If testing is required for th Please ensure each differ Coinsurance Total OOPM (2) Inpatient, If testing is required for th Please ensure each differ	\$0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (IP OOI his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 Out-of-Network (IP OON) his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is	entered above in PART 1.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (2) Inpatient If testing is required for the Please ensure each differ Coinsurance Total OOPM (2) Inpatient, If testing is required for the	S0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (JP OOI his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims S0.00 S0.00 S0.00 S0.00 S0.00 S0.00 Out-of-Network (JP OON) his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims	N) [Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Coinsurance (2) Inpati If testing is required for th Please ensure each differ Coinsurance Total OOPM (2) Inpatient, If testing is required for th Please ensure each differ	\$0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (IP OOI his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 Out-of-Network (IP OON) his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is	entered above in PART 1.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (2) Inpati If testing is required for th Please ensure each differ Coinsurance Total OOPM (2) Inpatient, If testing is required for th Please ensure each differ	S0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (JP OOI his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims S0.00 S0.00 S0.00 S0.00 S0.00 S0.00 Out-of-Network (JP OON) his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims	entered above in PART 1.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (2) Inpati If testing is required for th Please ensure each differ Coinsurance Total OOPM (2) Inpatient, If testing is required for th Please ensure each differ	\$0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (IP OOI his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 Out-of-Network (IP OON) his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$	entered above in PART 1.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (2) Inpati If testing is required for th Please ensure each differ Coinsurance Total OOPM (2) Inpatient, If testing is required for th Please ensure each differ	\$0.00 tient, Out-of-Network (IP OOI his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 Out-of-Network (IP OON) his benefit classification: ent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$	entered above in PART 1.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking

Click>>>>>	Home]	Errors found:	0					
	<<< <click below="" cells="" directly="" in="" links="" scroll="" section="" stated="" the="" to="">>>>></click>								
Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV INN	Move to OP-AO INN					
Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OON	Move to EB	Move to BX					

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

nefit Classification Notes:	(3) Outpatient, In-Netwo Use this table if you are test		combined.				
Classification	Outpatient	OP	1				
Network (In/Out)	In-Network	INN					
lassification Code		OP INN	-		Nu	mber of Rows	6
Table Name		tbl_OPINN_P1	•				
For each cost share, if it	does not apply, enter "N/A".		1				
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of- Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost- Share (If true, enter "x")
< <enter description>></enter 	< <enter description="">></enter>						
Total Row	·	\$0.00					

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (3) Outpatient, In-Network (OP INN)

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares	Predominant Level for	MHSUD Financial Parity Result
	in Plan Design*	Medical/ Surgical	
Deductible		N/A	N/A
Copayment		N/A	N/A
Coinsurance		N/A	N/A
OOPM		N/A	N/A
Overall			Pass

Enter Footnotes
(as needed) about
xx

*If not applicable, enter "N/A"

Step 1 Substant	ially All (i.e., ≥ ⅔ of medical/surgio	cal benefits)
Deductible	\$0.00	N/A
Copayment	\$0.00	N/A
Coinsurance	\$0.00	N/A
OOPM	\$0.00	N/A
Total Projected	\$0.00	

Step 2 Predominant Level

			Errors found:	
	Deductible (3) Outpatient, In-Network (OP INN) If testing is required for this benefit classification:			0
Please ensure each dif	ferent cost-share combinatio	on is entered above in PART	1.	
Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Deductible	\$0.00	FULIOI	Fredominant & Smaller	EITOI CHECKINg
	11.11			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
Copayment (3) Ou	tpatient, In-Network (OP INI	N)	Errors found:	0
	r this benefit classification:			
Please ensure each dif	ferent cost-share combinatio	on is entered above in PART	1.	
		<u> </u>		
Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
	•			•
Coinsurance (3) O	utpatient, In-Network (OP IN	IN)	Errors found:	0
				0
If testing is required fo	r this benefit classification:		Litors round	0
	or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio			0
				Error Checking
Please ensure each dif	ferent cost-share combinatio	n is entered above in PART	1.	
Please ensure each dif	ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00	n is entered above in PART	1.	
Please ensure each dif	ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00	n is entered above in PART	1.	
Please ensure each dif	ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	n is entered above in PART	1.	
Please ensure each dif	ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	n is entered above in PART Portion	1.	
Please ensure each dif	ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	n is entered above in PART	1.	
Please ensure each dif	Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 <t< td=""><td>n is entered above in PART Portion</td><td>1. Predominant & Smaller</td><td>Error Checking</td></t<>	n is entered above in PART Portion	1. Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Please ensure each dif	Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	n is entered above in PART Portion	1.	
Please ensure each dif	Allowed Claims \$0.00	Portion Portion 0.00%	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Please ensure each dif	Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	Portion Portion 0.00%	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Please ensure each dif	Allowed Claims \$0.00	Portion Portion 0.00%	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Please ensure each dif Coinsurance Total OOPM (3) Outpati If testing is required fc	Allowed Claims \$0.00	Portion Portion 0.00%	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Please ensure each dif Coinsurance Total OOPM (3) Outpati If testing is required fc Please ensure each dif	Allowed Claims Allowed Claims \$0.00	Portion O.00% O.00	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: 1.	Error Checking
Please ensure each dif Coinsurance Total OOPM (3) Outpati If testing is required fc Please ensure each dif	ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 ent, In-Network (OP INN) or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims	Portion O.00% O.00	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: 1.	Error Checking
Please ensure each dif Coinsurance Total OOPM (3) Outpati If testing is required fc Please ensure each dif	Allowed Claims \$0.00	Portion O.00% O.00	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: 1.	Error Checking
Please ensure each dif Coinsurance Total OOPM (3) Outpati If testing is required fc Please ensure each dif	Allowed Claims Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 ent, In-Network (OP INN) or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	Portion O.00% O.00	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: 1.	Error Checking
Please ensure each dif Coinsurance Total OOPM (3) Outpati If testing is required fc Please ensure each dif	Allowed Claims Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 ent, In-Network (OP INN) rt his benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00	Portion O.00% O.00	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: 1.	Error Checking

Benefit Classification (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN)

Click>>>>>	Home	Errors found:	0

<<< <cli>Click the links in the cells below to scroll directly to the stated section>>>>></cli>							
Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV IN	Move to OP-AO IN			
Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OO	Move to ER	Move to RX			

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Classification	Outpatient - Office Visi						
Network (In/Out) Classification Code	In-Network 3a	INN OP-OV INN					10
Classification Code Table Name	38	tbl OPOVINN P1			NU	umber of Rows 16	
		TDI_OPOVINN_P1					
or each cost share, if it does not app Service Description	Cost-Share	Plan Projected	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of-	No Cost-
Service Description	Description	Allowed Amount	Deddclible	copayment	consulance	Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	Share (If true, enter "x")
rimary Care Visit to Treat an njury or Illness	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$4,693,784.33	\$0.00	\$15.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
pecialist Visit	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$3,488,672.43	\$0.00	\$40.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
rgent Care Centers or Facilities	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$270,394.81	\$0.00	\$35.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
renatal and Postnatal Care	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$378,048.38	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	x
utritional Counseling	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$15.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
herited Metabolic Disorder - KU	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$132,012.36	\$0.00	\$15.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
iabetes Care Management	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$15.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
iabetes Education	Preventive services -	\$2,589.09	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	x
reventive are/Screening/Immunization	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$2,254,381.90	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	x
/ell Baby Visits and Care	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$37,943.02	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	x
outine Eye Exam for Children	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$43,378.98	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	x
rtual / telehealth visits	No cost sharing	\$17,116.00	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	x
outine Foot Care	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$3,278.68	\$0.00	\$15.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Total Rov	_	\$11,321,599.97					

PART 2 ANALYSIS OF MIHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARTY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION
Financial Parity for (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN)

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares in Plan Design*	Predominant Level for Medical/ Surgical	MHSUD Financial Parity Result
Deductible	N/A		Pass
Copayment	\$15.00	\$15.00	Pass
Coinsurance	N/A	Fail	Pass
OOPM	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	Pass
Overall			Pass

*If not applicable, enter "N/A" Step 1 Substantially All (i.e., ≥ % of medical/surgical benefits)

<u>Step 1 Substantially All (I.e., 2 ½ of medical/surgical benefits)</u>						
Deductible	\$0.00	0.00%	Fail			
Copayment	\$8,588,142.61	75.86%	OP-OV INN			
			Copayment			
Coinsurance	\$0.00	0.00%	Fail			
OOPM	\$8,588,142.61	75.86%	OP-OV INN OOPM			
Total Projected	\$11,321,599.97					

Step 2 Predominant Level

Deductible (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN)	Errors found:	0
Does not apply to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification. DELETE any values in the left-hand column below.		
DELETE any values in the left-hand column below.		

Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$11,321,599.97	100.00%		
Total	\$11,321,599.97	100.00%		
Copayment (3a) Outpatient - O	ffice Visits In-Network (O	P-OV INN)	Errors found:	
Applies to substantially all medical/			Errors round.	
ENTER different copayment amoun				
Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
\$15.00	\$4,829,075.37	56.23%	\$15.00	
\$35.00	\$270,394.81	3.15%		
\$40.00	\$3,488,672.43	40.62%		
	\$0.00			
Total	\$8,588,142.61	100.00%		
Does not apply to substantially all r	nedical/surgical benefits in		Errors found:	
Coinsurance (3a) Outpatient - C Does not apply to substantially all r DELETE any values in the left-hand Coinsurance	nedical/surgical benefits in		Errors found: Predominant &	
Does not apply to substantially all n DELETE any values in the left-hand	nedical/surgical benefits in column below.	this classification.		Error Checking
Does not apply to substantially all n DELETE any values in the left-hand	nedical/surgical benefits in column below. Allowed Claims	this classification.		Error Checking
Does not apply to substantially all n DELETE any values in the left-hand	nedical/surgical benefits in column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00	this classification.		Error Checking
Does not apply to substantially all n DELETE any values in the left-hand	nedical/surgical benefits in column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00	this classification.		Error Checking
Does not apply to substantially all n DELETE any values in the left-hand	Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	this classification.		
Does not apply to substantially all n DELETE any values in the left-hand Coinsurance Total	Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 <t< td=""><td>Portion 0.00%</td><td>Predominant &</td><td>Error Checking</td></t<>	Portion 0.00%	Predominant &	Error Checking
Does not apply to substantially all n DELETE any values in the left-hand Coinsurance Total DOPM (3a) Outpatient - Office	nedical/surgical benefits in column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 Visits, In-Network (OP-OV	Portion 0.00%		Error Checking
Does not apply to substantially all n DELETE any values in the left-hand Coinsurance Total	Adiowed Claims Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	Portion 0.00%	Predominant &	Error Checking
Does not apply to substantially all r DELETE any values in the left-hand Coinsurance Total DOPM (3a) Outpatient - Office Applies to substantially all medical/	Adiowed Claims Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	Portion 0.00%	Predominant &	Error Checking
Does not apply to substantially all n DELETE any values in the left-hand Coinsurance Total DOPM (3a) Outpatient - Office Applies to substantially all medical/ NTER different oopm amounts fro	nedical/surgical benefits in column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 Visits, In-Network (OP-OV surgical benefits in this cla m smallest to largest.	Portion Portion 0.00% /INN ssification.	Predominant &	
Does not apply to substantially all n DELETE any values in the left-hand Coinsurance Total DOPM (3a) Outpatient - Office Applies to substantially all medical/ ENTER different oopm amounts fro OOPM	Allowed Claims Allowed Claims S0.00 S0.00 S0.00 S0.00 S0.00 Visits, In-Network (OP-OV surgical benefits in this cla m smallest to largest. Allowed Claims	Portion Portion 0.00% UNN Portion Portion	Predominant & Errors found: Predominant &	
Does not apply to substantially all n DELETE any values in the left-hand Coinsurance Total DOPM (3a) Outpatient - Office Applies to substantially all medical/ ENTER different oopm amounts fro OOPM	Adical/surgical benefits in column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 Visits, In-Network (DP-DV surgical benefits in this cla m smallest to largest. Allowed Claims \$8,588,142.61	Portion Portion 0.00% UNN Portion Portion	Predominant & Errors found: Predominant &	
Does not apply to substantially all n DELETE any values in the left-hand Coinsurance Total DOPM (3a) Outpatient - Office Applies to substantially all medical/ ENTER different oopm amounts fro OOPM	Allowed Claims Allowed Claims S0.00 S0.00 S0.00 S0.00 S0.00 Visits. In-Network (DP-OV surgical benefits in this cla m smallest to largest. Allowed Claims S8,588,142.61 S0.00 S0.00	Portion Portion 0.00% UNN Portion Portion	Predominant & Errors found: Predominant &	

Enter Footnotes (as needed) about XX

Click>>>>>	Home]	Errors found:	0
	<<< <click in="" links="" th="" th<="" the=""><th>e cells below to scroll d</th><th>irectly to the stated section>>>></th><th>></th></click>	e cells below to scroll d	irectly to the stated section>>>>	>
Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV INN	Move to OP-AO INN
Move to OR OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OON	Move to EP	Move to PX

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Benefit Classification	(3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN)

Notes: Use this table if you are separately testing outpatient office visits and all other outpatient services.

Classification	Outpatient - All Other	OP-AO					
Network (In/Out)	In-Network	INN					
Classification Code	3b	OP-AO INN			Nu	mber of Rows	26
Table Name		tbl OPAOINN P1					
For each cost share, if it do	es not apply, enter "N/A".						
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of- Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost- Share (If true, enter "x")
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	Copayment after deductible	\$7,552,652.80	\$1,000.00	\$350.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$1,313,794.58	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	Copayment after deductible	\$1,113,662.93	\$1,000.00	\$300.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	Copayment after deductible	\$2,314,297.81	\$1,000.00	\$75.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Chemotherapy	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$2,458,464.55	\$0.00	\$100.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Dialysis	Coinsurance after deductible	\$229,673.54	\$1,000.00	N/A	20%	\$7,000.00	
Home Health Care Services	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$183,294.64	\$0.00	\$15.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Durable Medical	Coinsurance after	\$215,477.21	\$1,000.00	N/A	20%	\$7,000.00	
Prosthetic Devices	Coinsurance after deductible	\$18,123.70	\$1,000.00	N/A	20%	\$7,000.00	
Dental Anesthesia	Copayment after deductible	\$18.97	\$1,000.00	\$350.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Hearing Aids	Coinsurance after deductible	\$0.00	\$1,000.00	N/A	20%	\$7,000.00	
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$558,013.28	\$0.00	\$30.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Treatment for Temporomandibular Joint Disorders	Copayment after deductible	\$0.00	\$1,000.00	\$75.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Rehabilitative Occupational and Rehabilitative Physical Therapy	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$569,905.43	\$0.00	\$25.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Outpatient Rehabilitation Services	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$73,912.20	\$0.00	\$25.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Rehabilitative Speech therapy	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$117,758.00	\$0.00	\$25.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Habilitation Services	Copayment; not subject	\$73,912.20	\$0.00	\$25.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Acupuncture	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$15,810.44	\$0.00	\$15.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Chiropractic Care	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$13,018.07	\$0.00	\$15.00 \$350.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Radiation	Copayment after deductible Coinsurance after	\$560,632.98	\$1,000.00	\$350.00 N/A	N/A 20%	\$7,000.00	
Infusion Therapy Eye Glasses for	deductible No cost-sharing	\$71,316.69 \$1,362.23	\$1,000.00	N/A N/A	20% N/A	\$7,000.00 N/A	x
Children	no cost sharing		\$0.00	N/A	N/A		~
Hospice Services	Copayment per day; not subject to deductible	\$61,098.21	\$0.00	\$15.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Abortion for Which Public Funding is Prohibited	No cost-sharing	\$3,565.83	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	x
Infertility Treatment	Copayment after deductible	\$1,257.66	\$1,000.00	\$350.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Cosmetic Surgery	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$41,858.13	\$0.00	\$525.00	N/A	\$7,000.00	
Total Row		\$17,562,882.08					

B€

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN)

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares	Predominant Level for	MHSUD Financial Parity Result
	in Plan Design*	Medical/ Surgical	
Deductible	N/A	\$1,000.00	Pass
Copayment	\$15.00	\$300.00	Pass
Coinsurance	N/A	Fail	Pass
OOPM	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	Pass
Overall			Pass

Enter Footnotes
(as needed) about
XX

*If not applicable, enter "N/A"

Step 1 Substantially All (i.e., ≥ ⅔ of medical/surgical benefits)

Deductible	\$12.077.114.29	68.76%	OP-AO INN Deductible
Copayment	\$17,023,362.89	96.93%	OP-AO INN Copayment
Coinsurance	\$534,591.13	3.04%	Fail
OOPM	\$17,557,954.02	99.97%	OP-AO INN OOPM
Total Projected	\$17,562,882.08		

	atient - All Other, In-Network	(OP-AO INN)	Errors found:	
	l medical/surgical benefits in t e amounts from smallest to la			
Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
\$1,000.00	\$12,077,114.29	100.00%	\$1,000.00	
Total	\$12,077,114.29	100.00%		
	atient - All Other, In-Network		Errors found:	
	l medical/surgical benefits in t nt amounts from smallest to l			
Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
\$15.00	\$273,221.36	1.60%	\$15.00	
\$20.00	\$1,313,794.58	7.72%	\$20.00	
\$25.00	\$835,487.83	4.91%	\$25.00	
\$30.00	\$558,013.28	3.28%	\$30.00	
\$75.00	\$2,314,297.81	13.59%	\$75.00	
\$100.00	\$2,458,464.55	14.44%	\$100.00	
\$300.00	\$1,113,662.93	6.54%	\$300.00	
\$350.00	\$8,114,562.42	47.67%		
65.05.00	644.050.42			
\$525.00	\$41,858.13	0.25%		
\$525.00 Total	\$41,858.13 \$17,023,362.89	0.25%		
Total	\$17,023,362.89 patient - All Other, In-Networ	100.00%	Errors found:	
Total Coinsurance (3b) Outp Does not apply to substan	\$17,023,362.89 patient - All Other, In-Networ itially all medical/surgical ben eft-hand column below.	100.00%		
Total Coinsurance (3b) Outp Does not apply to substan	\$17,023,362.89 patient - All Other, In-Networ tially all medical/surgical ben eft-hand column below. Allowed Claims	100.00%		Error Checking
Total Coinsurance (3b) Outg Does not apply to substan DELETE any values in the le	\$17,023,362.89 patient - All Other, In-Networ tially all medical/surgical ben eft-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00	100.00%		Error Checking
Total Coinsurance (3b) Outg Does not apply to substan DELETE any values in the le	\$17,023,362.89 patient - All Other, In-Networ tially all medical/surgical ben eft-hand column below. Allowed Claims	100.00%		Error Checking
Total Coinsurance (3b) Outg Does not apply to substan DELETE any values in the le	\$17,023,362.89 patient - All Other, In-Networ titially all medical/surgical ben eft-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	100.00%		Error Checking
Total	\$17,023,362.89 patient - All Other, In-Networ titilly all medical/surgical ben eft-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	100.00%		Error Checking
Total	\$17,023,362.89 patient - All Other, In-Networ titially all medical/surgical ben eft-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	100.00%		Error Checking
Total Coinsurance (3b) Outy Oves not apply to substan ELETE any values in the l Coinsurance Total Total	\$17,023,362.89 patient - All Other, In-Networ titially all medical/surgical ben eft-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0	100.00% k (OP-AO INN) fits in this classification. Portion 0.00%	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Total Coinsurance (3b) Outp Does not apply to substan DELETE any values in the le Coinsurance Total DOPM (3b) Outpatien	\$17,023,362.89 patient - All Other, In-Networ tially all medical/surgical ben eft-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.0	100.00% k (OP-AO INN) Fits in this classification. Portion 0.00% AO INN)		Error Checking
Total Coinsurance (3b) Out; Voes not apply to substan ELETE any values in the le Coinsurance Total DOPM (3b) Outpatien upplies to substantially all	\$17,023,362.89 patient - All Other, In-Networ titially all medical/surgical ben eft-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0	100.00% k (OP-AO INN) fits in this classification. Portion 0.00% -AO INN) his classification.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Total Coinsurance (3b) Out; Voes not apply to substan ELETE any values in the le Coinsurance Total DOPM (3b) Outpatien upplies to substantially all	\$17,023,362.89 aatient - All Other, In-Networ tially all medical/surgical ben eft-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$1 - All Other, In-Network (OP medical/surgical benefits in t	100.00% k (OP-AO INN) fits in this classification. Portion 0.00% -AO INN) his classification.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Total Coinsurance (3b) Outy to substan ELETE any values in the le Coinsurance Total DOPM (3b) Outpatien UNTER different oopm an	\$17,023,362.89 patient - All Other, In-Networ titially all medical/surgical ben eft-hand column below. Allowed Claims 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 at - All Other, In-Network (OP I medical/surgical benefits in t ounts from smallest to larges	100.00% k (OP-AO INN) effts in this classification. O.00% AO INN) his classification. t.	Predominant & Smaller	
Total Coinsurance (3b) Outg Does not apply to substan ELEETE any values in the le Coinsurance Total DOPM (3b) Outpatien UNTER different oopm am OOPM	\$17,023,362.89 patient - All Other, In-Networ Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$1 - All Other, In-Network (OP Imedical/surgical benefits in t ioounts from smallest to larges Allowed Claims \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	100.00% k (OP-AO INN) Portion O.00% AO INN) his classification. t. Portion	Predominant & Smaller Errors found: Predominant & Smaller	
Total Coinsurance (3b) Outg Does not apply to substan ELEETE any values in the le Coinsurance Total DOPM (3b) Outpatien UNTER different oopm am OOPM	\$17,023,362.89 aatient - All Other, In-Networ titially all medical/surgical ben eft-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$1. All Other, In-Network (OP Imedical/surgical benefits in t iounts from smallest to larges Allowed Claims \$17,557,954.02 \$	100.00% k (OP-AO INN) Portion O.00% AO INN) his classification. t. Portion	Predominant & Smaller Errors found: Predominant & Smaller	
Total Coinsurance (3b) Outg Does not apply to substan DELETE any values in the le Coinsurance Total DOPM (3b) Outpatien Applies to substantially all NTER different oopm am OOPM	\$17,023,362.89 patient - All Other, In-Networ titially all medical/surgical ben eft-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$1 - All Other, In-Network (OP Imedical/surgical benefits in to ounts from smallest to larges Allowed Claims \$17,557,954.02 \$0.00 \$0.0	100.00% k (OP-AO INN) Portion O.00% AO INN) his classification. t. Portion	Predominant & Smaller Errors found: Predominant & Smaller	

Click>>>>>	Home]	Errors found:	0
	<<< <click in="" links="" th="" th<="" the=""><th>e cells below to scroll d</th><th>irectly to the stated section>>>></th><th>></th></click>	e cells below to scroll d	irectly to the stated section>>>>	>
Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV INN	Move to OP-AO INN
Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OON	Move to ER	Move to RX

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

enefit Classification	(4) Outpatient, Out-of-N						
Notes:	Use this table if you are tes	ting all outpatient services	combined.				
Classification	Outpatient	OP					
Network (In/Out)	Out-of-Network	OON					
Classification Code		OP OON			Nu	umber of Rows	6
Table Name		tbl_OPOON_P1					
For each cost share, if it d	oes not apply, enter "N/A".						
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of- Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost- Share (If true, enter "x")
< <enter description="">></enter>	< <enter description="">></enter>						
Total Row		\$0.00					

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (4) Outpatient, Out-of-Network (OP OON)

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares	Predominant Level for	MHSUD Financial Parity Result
	in Plan Design*	Medical/ Surgical	
Deductible		N/A	N/A
Copayment		N/A	N/A
Coinsurance		N/A	N/A
OOPM		N/A	N/A
Overall			Pass

Enter Footnotes	
(as needed) about	
xx	

*If not applicable, enter "N/A"

Step 1 Substantially All (i.e., ≥ 3/3 of medical/surgical benefits)						
Deductible	\$0.00	N/A				
Copayment	\$0.00	N/A				
Coinsurance	\$0.00	N/A				
OOPM	\$0.00	N/A				
Total Projected	\$0.00					

Deductible (4) Outp	atient, Out-of-Network (OP O	ON)	Errors found:	
f testing is required for	this benefit classification:			
	erent cost-share combination i	s entered above in PART 1	1.	
Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
Copayment (4) Out	patient, Out-of-Network (OP 0	DON)	Errors found:	
If testing is required for	this benefit classification:			
Please ensure each diffe	erent cost-share combination i	s entered above in PART 1	1.	
Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
	\$0.00 tpatient, Out-of-Network (OP		Errors found:	
Coinsurance (4) Out	· · · ·		Errors found:	
Coinsurance (4) Out If testing is required for	tpatient, Out-of-Network (OP	<u>00N)</u>		
Coinsurance (4) Out If testing is required for	tpatient, Out-of-Network (OP this benefit classification:	<u>00N)</u>		
Coinsurance (4) Out If testing is required for	tpatient, Out-of-Network (OP this benefit classification:	<u>00N)</u>		Error Checking
Coinsurance (4) Out If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe	tpatient, Out-of-Network (OP this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination i	OON) s entered above in PART 1	1.	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4) Out If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe	tpatient, Out-of-Network (OP this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims	OON) s entered above in PART 1	1.	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4) Out If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe	patient, Out-of-Network (OP this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims \$0.00	OON) s entered above in PART 1	1.	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4) Out If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe	ipatient, Out-of-Network (OP this benefit classification: rent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00	OON) s entered above in PART 1	1.	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4) Out If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe	tpatient, Out-of-Network (OP this benefit classification : erent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	OON) s entered above in PART 1	1.	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4) Out If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe Coinsurance	ipatient, Out-of-Network (OP this benefit classification: errent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	OON)	1.	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4) Out If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe Coinsurance Total	ipatient, Out-of-Network (OP this benefit classification: errent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	OON)	1.	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4) Out If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe Coinsurance Total	patient, Out-of-Network (OP this benefit classification: rent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	OON)	1. Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4) Outpatie If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe Coinsurance Total OOPM (4) Outpatie If testing is required for	tpatient, Out-of-Network (OP this benefit classification : erent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 nt, Out-of-Network (OP OON)	OON)	L. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4) Outpatie If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe Coinsurance Total OOPM (4) Outpatie If testing is required for	ipatient, Out-of-Network (OP this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 this benefit classification:	OON)	L. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4) Outpatie If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe Coinsurance Total OOPM (4) Outpatie If testing is required for	ipatient, Out-of-Network (OP this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 this benefit classification:	OON)	L. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4) Out If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe Coinsurance Total OOPM (4) Outpate If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe	tpatient, Out-of-Network (OP this benefit dassification: erent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination i	OON) s entered above in PART 1 Portion 0.00% s entered above in PART 1	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	
Coinsurance (4) Out If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe Coinsurance Total OOPM (4) Outpate If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe	ipatient, Out-of-Network (OP this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims \$0.00	OON) s entered above in PART 1 Portion 0.00% s entered above in PART 1	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	
Coinsurance (4) Out If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe Coinsurance Total OOPM (4) Outpate If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe	ipatient, Out-of-Network (OP this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	OON) s entered above in PART 1 Portion 0.00% s entered above in PART 1	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	
Coinsurance (4) Out If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe Coinsurance Total OOPM (4) Outpate If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe	tipatient, Out-of-Network (OP this benefit dassification: rerent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims \$0.00	OON) s entered above in PART 1 Portion 0.00% s entered above in PART 1	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	
Coinsurance (4) Out If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe Coinsurance Total OOPM (4) Outpate If testing is required for Please ensure each diffe	ipatient, Out-of-Network (OP this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	OON) s entered above in PART 1 Portion 0.00% s entered above in PART 1	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	

Click>>>>>	Home]	Errors found:	0
	<<< <click in="" links="" t<="" th="" the=""><th>he cells below to scroll d</th><th>irectly to the stated section>>>></th><th>></th></click>	he cells below to scroll d	irectly to the stated section>>>>	>
Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV INN	Move to OP-AO INN
Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OON	Move to ER	Move to RX

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Benefit Classification Notes:	(4a) Outpatient - Office Visits, Out-of-Network (OP-OV OON) Use this table if you are separately testing outpatient office visits and all other outpatient services.						
Classification	Outpatient - Office Visits	OP-OV	1				
Network (In/Out)	Out-of-Network	OON					
Classification Code	4a	OP-OV OON	•		N	umber of Rows	6
Table Name		tbl_OPOVOON_P1	1				
For each cost share, if it	does not apply, enter "N/A".						
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of- Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost- Share (If true, enter "x")
< <enter description>></enter 	< <enter description="">></enter>						
Total Row		\$0.00					

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (4a) Outpatient - Office Visits, Out-of-Network (OP-OV OON)

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares	Predominant Level for	MHSUD Financial Parity Result
	in Plan Design*	Medical/ Surgical	
Deductible		N/A	N/A
Copayment		N/A	N/A
Coinsurance		N/A	N/A
OOPM		N/A	N/A
Overall			Pass

Enter Footnotes	
(as needed) about	
XX	

*If not applicable, enter "N/A" 1 Substa adical/s ntially All (i.e. > 2/ of n

ep 1 Substantially All (i.e., ≥ ⅔ of medical/surgical benefits)						
Deductible	\$0.00	N/A				
Copayment	\$0.00	N/A				
Coinsurance	\$0.00	N/A				
OOPM	\$0.00	N/A				
Total Projected	\$0.00					

Please ensure each dif Coinsurance Total OOPM (4a) Outpa If testing is required fo	or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combination Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 tient - Office Visits, Out-of-N or this benefit classification:	Portion 0.00%	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
If testing is required fo Please ensure each dit Coinsurance Total OOPM (4a) Outpa If testing is required fo Please ensure each dit	or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinati Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 tient - Office Visits, Out-of-N or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinati Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	Portion O.00% Etwork (OP-OV OON) On is entered above in PART 1.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
If testing is required fo Please ensure each dit Coinsurance Total OOPM (4a) Outpa If testing is required fo Please ensure each dit	or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combination Allowed Claims \$0.00	Portion O.00% Etwork (OP-OV OON) On is entered above in PART 1.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
If testing is required fo Please ensure each dit Coinsurance Total OOPM (4a) Outpa If testing is required fo Please ensure each dit	r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinati Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0	Portion O.00% Etwork (OP-OV OON) On is entered above in PART 1.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
If testing is required fo Please ensure each dif Coinsurance Total OOPM (4a) Outpa If testing is required fo Please ensure each dif	or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinati Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 tient - Office Visits, Out-of-N or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combination	Portion O.00% Etwork (OP-OV OON) On is entered above in PART 1.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
If testing is required for Please ensure each dif Coinsurance Total OOPM (4a) Outpa If testing is required for	or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combination Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	Portion Portion 0.00% letwork (OP-OV OON)	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
f testing is required fo Please ensure each dif Coinsurance Total	or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinati Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 tient - Office Visits, Out-of-N	Portion 0.00%	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
f testing is required fo Please ensure each dif Coinsurance Total	or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combination Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	Portion 0.00%	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
f testing is required fo Please ensure each dif Coinsurance	or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combination Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	Portion		
if testing is required fo Please ensure each dif Coinsurance	or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combination Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	Portion		
If testing is required fo Please ensure each dif	or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	on is entered above in PART 1.		
f testing is required fo Please ensure each dif	or this benefit classification: iferent cost-share combination Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00	on is entered above in PART 1.		
f testing is required fo Please ensure each dif	or this benefit classification: iferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00	on is entered above in PART 1.		
If testing is required fo Please ensure each dif	or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims	on is entered above in PART 1.		
If testing is required fo Please ensure each dif	or this benefit classification: iferent cost-share combinatio	on is entered above in PART 1.		
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		t-ot-network (OP-OV OON	Errors found:	
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Please ensure each di	terent cost-share combination	on is entered above in PART 1.		
	or this benefit classification:			
Copayment (4a) O	utpatient - Office Visits, Out	-of-Network (OP-OV OON)	Errors found:	
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
		on is entered above in PART 1.		
				•
If testing is required for	utpatient - Office Visits, Out- or this benefit classification: iferent cost-share combination		Errors found:	

Click>>>>	Home	1	Errors found:	0
		-		
	<<< <click in="" links="" th="" th<="" the=""><th>e cells below to scroll d</th><th>irectly to the stated section>>>></th><th></th></click>	e cells below to scroll d	irectly to the stated section>>>>	
Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON			Move to OP-AO INN
Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OON	Move to EB	Move to BX

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Benefit Classification	(4b) Outpatient - All Oth	er, Out-of-Network (OP-	-AO OON)				
Notes:	Use this table if you are sep	arately testing outpatient o	office visits and all other outpatient s	ervices.			
Classification	Outpatient - All Other	OP-AO					
Network (In/Out)	Out-of-Network	OON					
Classification Code	4b	OP-AO OON			Nu	imber of Rows	6
Table Name		tbl_OPAOOON_P1					
For each cost share, if it d	oes not apply, enter "N/A".						
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of-	No Cost-
		Amount				Pocket	Share
						Maximum	(If true,
< <enter description="">></enter>	< <enter description="">></enter>					(OOPM)	enter "x")
< <enter description="">></enter>	< <enter description="">></enter>						
Total Row		\$0.00					

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (4b) Outpatient - All Other, Out-of-Network (OP-AO OON)

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares	Predominant Level for	MHSUD Financial Parity Result
	in Plan Design*	Medical/ Surgical	
Deductible		N/A	N/A
Copayment		N/A	N/A
Coinsurance		N/A	N/A
OOPM		N/A	N/A
Overall			Pass

Enter Footnotes	
(as needed) about	
XX	

*If not applicable, enter "N/A"

Step 1 Substantially All (i.e., ≥ ⅔ of medical/surgical benefits)						
Deductible	\$0.00	N/A				
Copayment	\$0.00	N/A				
Coinsurance	\$0.00	N/A				
OOPM	\$0.00	N/A				
Total Projected	\$0.00					

	And the second s	t	Errors found:	0
	tpatient - All Other, Out-of-Ne	twork (OP-AO OON)	Errors round:	0
	r this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination is	e entered shows in DADT 1		
Please ensure each un	erent cost-share combination is	s entereu above în PART 1		
Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Deddetible	\$0.00			Lifer encening
	\$0.00			
Total		0.00%		
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
(4L) O		t	Errors found:	0
	utpatient - All Other, Out-of-Ne		Errors found:	U
	r this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination is	e entered shows in DADT 1		
Please ensure each uni	erent cost-share combination is	s entereu above în PART 1		
Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
copayment	\$0.00		r redoninalité d'officier	Liferencening
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total		0.00%		
Total		0.00%		
	\$0.00		Errors found:	0
Coinsurance (4b) O	\$0.00 Nutpatient - All Other, Out-of-N		Errors found:	0
Coinsurance (4b) O If testing is required for	\$0.00 utpatient - All Other, Out-of-N r this benefit classification:	letwork (OP-AO OON)		0
Coinsurance (4b) O If testing is required for	\$0.00 Nutpatient - All Other, Out-of-N	letwork (OP-AO OON)		0
Coinsurance (4b) O If testing is required for Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 hutpatient - All Other, Out-of-N r this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination is	letwork (OP-AO OON) s entered above in PART 1	L	
Coinsurance (4b) O If testing is required for	\$0.00 httpatient - All Other, Out-of-N r this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims	letwork (OP-AO OON)		0 Error Checking
Coinsurance (4b) O If testing is required for Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 httpatient - All Other, Out-of-N r this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00	letwork (OP-AO OON) s entered above in PART 1	L	
Coinsurance (4b) O If testing is required for Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 httpatient - All Other, Out-of-N this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00	letwork (OP-AO OON) s entered above in PART 1	L	
Coinsurance (4b) O If testing is required for Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 utpatient - All Other, Out-of-N this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination i Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$	letwork (OP-AO OON) s entered above in PART 1	L	
Coinsurance (4b) O If testing is required for Please ensure each diff Coinsurance	\$0.00 httpatient - All Other, Out-of-N this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	s entered above in PART 1 Portion	L	
Coinsurance (4b) O If testing is required for Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 httpatient - All Other, Out-of-N r this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	letwork (OP-AO OON) s entered above in PART 1	L	
Coinsurance (4b) O If testing is required foi Please ensure each diff Coinsurance Coinsurance Total	\$0.00 wtpatient - All Other, Out-of-N this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	etwork (OP-AO OON) s entered above in PART 1 Portion 0.00%	. Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4b) O If testing is required for Please ensure each diff Coinsurance Total OOPM (4b) Outpat	\$0.00 httpatient - All Other, Out-of-N r this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims S0.00 \$0.00 \$0.0	etwork (OP-AO OON) s entered above in PART 1 Portion 0.00%	L	
Coinsurance (4b) O fit festing is required for Please ensure each diff Coinsurance Total OOPM (4b) Outpat If testing is required for	\$0.00 witpatient - All Other, Out-of-N this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00	s entered above in PART 1 Portion 0.00% rk (OP-AO OON)	Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4b) O fit festing is required for Please ensure each diff Coinsurance Total OOPM (4b) Outpat If testing is required for	\$0.00 httpatient - All Other, Out-of-N r this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims S0.00 \$0.00 \$0.0	s entered above in PART 1 Portion 0.00% rk (OP-AO OON)	Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4b) O fit festing is required for Please ensure each diff Coinsurance Total OOPM (4b) Outpat If testing is required for	\$0.00 witpatient - All Other, Out-of-N this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00	s entered above in PART 1 Portion 0.00% rk (OP-AO OON)	Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4b) O If testing is required for Please ensure each diff Coinsurance Total OOPM (4b) Outpat If testing is required for	\$0.00 witpatient - All Other, Out-of-N this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00	s entered above in PART 1 Portion 0.00% rk (OP-AO OON)	Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4b) O If testing is required foi Please ensure each diff Coinsurance Total OOPM (4b) Outpat If testing is required foi Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 wutpatient - All Other, Out-of-N this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00	ietwork (OP-AO OON) s entered above in PART 1 Portion 0.00% rk (OP-AO OON) s entered above in PART 1	Predominant & Smaller Fredominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4b) O If testing is required foi Please ensure each diff Coinsurance Total OOPM (4b) Outpat If testing is required foi Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 Support State Sta	ietwork (OP-AO OON) s entered above in PART 1 Portion 0.00% rk (OP-AO OON) s entered above in PART 1	Predominant & Smaller Fredominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4b) O If testing is required foi Please ensure each diff Coinsurance Total OOPM (4b) Outpat If testing is required foi Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 butpatient - All Other, Out-of-N this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00	ietwork (OP-AO OON) s entered above in PART 1 Portion 0.00% rk (OP-AO OON) s entered above in PART 1	Predominant & Smaller Fredominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Coinsurance (4b) O If testing is required foi Please ensure each diff Coinsurance Total OOPM (4b) Outpat If testing is required foi Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 iutpatient - All Other, Out-of-N this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination is Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.	ietwork (OP-AO OON) s entered above in PART 1 Portion 0.00% rk (OP-AO OON) s entered above in PART 1	Predominant & Smaller Fredominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking

Benefit Classification (5) Emergency Care, (ER)

Click>>>>	Home]	Errors found:	0
	<<< <click in="" links="" th="" th<="" the=""><th>e cells below to scroll d</th><th>irectly to the stated section>>>></th><th>></th></click>	e cells below to scroll d	irectly to the stated section>>>>	>
Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV INN	Move to OP-AO INN
Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OON	Move to ER	Move to RX

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Benefit Classification (5) Emergency Care, (ER)

Classification		ER					
	N/A					,	
Classification Code		ER			N	umber of Rows	6
Table Name		tbl_ER_P1					
	oes not apply, enter "N/A".						
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of-	No Cost-
		Amount				Pocket Maximum	Share (If true,
						(OOPM)	enter "x")
< <enter description="">></enter>	< <enter description="">></enter>						
Total Row		\$0.00					

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (5) Emergency Care, (ER)

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares	Predominant Level for	MHSUD Financial Parity Result		
	in Plan Design*	Medical/ Surgical			
Deductible		N/A	N/A		
Copayment		N/A	N/A		
Coinsurance		N/A	N/A		
OOPM		N/A	N/A		
Overall			Pass		
*If not applicable, enter "N/A"					

Enter Footnotes	
(as needed) about	
хх	

1 Substantially All (i.e. > 3% of medical/surgical benefits)

Step 1 Substantially All (i.e., $\geq \frac{1}{2}$ of medical/surgical benefits)						
Deductible	\$0.00	N/A				
Copayment	\$0.00	N/A				
Coinsurance	\$0.00	N/A				
OOPM	\$0.00	N/A				
Total Projected	\$0.00					

Deductible (5) Eme	rgency Care, (ER)		Errors found:	0
If testing is required for	this benefit classification:			
Please ensure each diffe	erent cost-share combination	n is entered above in PART 1	1.	
Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
Copayment (5) Eme	rgency Care, (ER)		Errors found:	0
	this benefit classification:			
Please ensure each diffe	erent cost-share combination	n is entered above in PART 1	L.	
Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
				-
Coinsurance (5) Em		L	Errors found:	0
	this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination	is antored above in DADT 1		
Please ensure each unit	erent cost-snare compination	TIS ENLERED above IN PART 1		
Coinsurance	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
comsurance	\$0.00	rontion	r redominant di Smaller	Error checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
Total	Ç	0.00%		
OOPM (5) Emergen	cv Care (FR)		Errors found:	0
	this benefit classification:	L	Litoro tounut	
	erent cost-share combination	n is entered above in PART 1	1.	
ООРМ	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			5
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
	+			

Click>>>>	Home]	Errors found:	0
	<<< <cli>ck the links in the lin</cli>	he cells below to scroll	directly to the stated section>>>	»>
Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV INN	Move to OP-AO INN
Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OON	Move to ER	Move to RX

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Benefit Classification (6) Prescription Drugs, (RX)

			1				
	Prescription Drugs	RX					
	N/A						
Classification Code		RX					
Table Name		tbl_RX_P1			N	lumber of Rows	6
For each cost share, if it	does not apply, enter "N/A".						
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of- Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost- Share (If true, enter "x")
< <enter description>></enter 	< <enter description="">></enter>						
Total Row		\$0.00					

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (6) Prescription Drugs, (RX)

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares	Predominant Level for	MHSUD Financial Parity Result
	in Plan Design*	Medical/ Surgical	
Deductible		N/A	N/A
Copayment		N/A	N/A
Coinsurance		N/A	N/A
OOPM		N/A	N/A
Overall			Pass

Enter Footnotes	٦
(as needed) about	
xx	

*If not applicable, enter "N/A"

Step 1 Substan	tially All (i.e., $\geq \frac{7}{3}$ of	f medical/surgical	<u>benefits)</u>
Deductible	\$0.00		N/A
Copayment	\$0.00		N/A
Coinsurance	\$0.00		N/A
OOPM	\$0.00		N/A
Total Projected	\$0.00		

Deductible (6) Pres	scription Drugs, (RX)		Errors found:	
	r this benefit classification:	L		
	ferent cost-share combinatio	on is entered above in PAR	Т 1.	
				-
Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
Copayment (6) Pre	escription Drugs, (RX)		Errors found:	
If testing is required fo	r this benefit classification:			
Please ensure each diff	ferent cost-share combinatio	on is entered above in PAR	Τ1.	
Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	ćo. 00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
	\$0.00	0.00%		
Coinsurance (6) Pre	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX)	0.00%	Errors found:	
Coinsurance (6) Pre	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX) r this benefit classification:			
Coinsurance (6) Pro	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX)			
Coinsurance (6) Pro- If testing is required fo Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX) r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio	on is entered above in PAR	Τ1.	
Coinsurance (6) Pro	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX.) r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims			Error Checking
Coinsurance (6) Pro- If testing is required fo Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX) r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00	on is entered above in PAR	Τ1.	
Coinsurance (6) Pro- If testing is required fo Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX.) r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims	on is entered above in PAR	Τ1.	
Coinsurance (6) Pro- If testing is required fo Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX) r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00	on is entered above in PAR	Τ1.	
Coinsurance (6) Pro- If testing is required fo Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX) r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00	on is entered above in PAR	Τ1.	
Coinsurance (6) Pro- If testing is required fo Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX) r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	on is entered above in PAR	Τ1.	
Coinsurance (6) Pri- If testing is required fo Please ensure each diff Coinsurance	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX) r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	n is entered above in PAR Portion	Τ1.	
Coinsurance (6) Pri- If testing is required fo Please ensure each diff Coinsurance	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX) r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	n is entered above in PAR Portion	Τ1.	
Coinsurance (6) Prescrip Coinsurance Coinsurance Total OOPM (6) Prescrip	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX) r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	n is entered above in PAR Portion	T 1. Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (6) Prease ensure each diff Coinsurance Coinsurance Total OOPM (6) Prescrip If testing is required fo	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX) r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00	Portion	T 1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Coinsurance (6) Prease ensure each diff Coinsurance Coinsurance Total OOPM (6) Prescrip If testing is required fo	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX) r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00	Portion	T 1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Coinsurance (6) Prease ensure each diff Coinsurance Coinsurance Total OOPM (6) Prescrip If testing is required fo	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX) r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00	Portion	T 1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Coinsurance (6) Pr If testing is required fo Please ensure each diff Coinsurance Total OOPM (6) Prescrip If testing is required fo Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX) r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.0	n is entered above in PAR Portion 0.00% n is entered above in PAR	T 1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: T 1.	Error Checking
Coinsurance (6) Pr If testing is required fo Please ensure each diff Coinsurance Total OOPM (6) Prescrip If testing is required fo Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX) r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0	n is entered above in PAR Portion 0.00% n is entered above in PAR	T 1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: T 1.	Error Checking
Coinsurance (6) Pr If testing is required fo Please ensure each diff Coinsurance Total OOPM (6) Prescrip If testing is required fo Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX) r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.0	n is entered above in PAR Portion 0.00% n is entered above in PAR	T 1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: T 1.	Error Checking
Coinsurance (6) Pr If testing is required fo Please ensure each diff Coinsurance Total OOPM (6) Prescrip If testing is required fo Please ensure each diff	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX) r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.0	n is entered above in PAR Portion 0.00% n is entered above in PAR	T 1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: T 1.	Error Checking
Coinsurance (6) Pri f testing is required for lease ensure each diff Coinsurance Total DOPM (6) Prescrip f testing is required for lease ensure each diff	\$0.00 escription Drugs, (RX) r this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinatio Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.0	n is entered above in PAR Portion 0.00% n is entered above in PAR	T 1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: T 1.	Error Checking

1HSUD Financial Requ	uirement (a.k.a. Cos	t Share)	Parity Testing		Workbook Info		
Issuer / Market: Market:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. Individual				Link back to Summ User Inputs Cell F See the Example v		etails.
AN INFORMATION							
Plan Name:	Molina Cascade Silver 94	<<< <this auto<="" th="" will=""><th>populate from summary sheet macro</th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th></this>	populate from summary sheet macro				
	84481WA0060006-06		populate from summary sheet macro				
CSR Variant Description:		<<< <if a<="" is="" plan="" td="" the=""><td>CSR variant, identify it here. Otherwise, leave</td><td>the field blank.</td><td></td><td></td><td></td></if>	CSR variant, identify it here. Otherwise, leave	the field blank.			
RITY PASS/FAIL RESULTS, BY BENI	EFIT CLASSIFICATION						
Overall Result:	Pass		<<< <cli>k the li</cli>	inks in the cells below to	scroll directly to the sta	ated section>>>>	
		-	Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV INN	Move to OP-AO INN
	Links only work for sections that are not alread	ly hidden>>>>	Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OON	Move to ER	Move to RX
Testing Options		1	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1		ı	
Option	Selection		Column Options		No Errors found?		
Out-of-Network Tier?	No		Update Columns	1	TRUE	1	
Out-of-Network Tier? Outpatient Benefit Testing			Update Columns Hide/Unhide All Columns		TRUE		
	Office Visits Separate		Hide/Unhide All Columns]		Network Tier	
Outpatient Benefit Testing		C1. Test Required? (In-Network)		C2. Test Required? (Out-of-Network)		Network Tier D2. Out-of-Network	E. Test Results
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Inpatient	Office Visits Separate B1. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Media/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By	D2.	E. Test Results
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpatient	Office Visits Separate B1. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification? (In-Network)	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Media/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network	D2.	
Outpatient Benefit Cassification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpatient Outpatient A Services Combit	Office Visits Separate BJ. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Cost Shares in the Benefit (In Network) Yes	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Media/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network	D2.	
Outpatient Benefit Testing Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Ou	Office Valets Separate B1. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit ClassRication? (In: Network) Ves te	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Media/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass	D2.	Pass
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpat	Office Visits Separate 81. Do the MIGUD cost shares match all Medical Sympolic cost shares in the Benefit Cost (in Network) Vrs re No	(In-Network) No Yes	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Media/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass Pass	D2.	Pass Pass Pass
Outpatient Benefit Testing Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Ou	Office Valets Separate B1. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit ClassRication? (In: Network) Ves te	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Media/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass	D2.	Pass
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpat	Office Visits Separate 81. Do the MIGUD cost shares match all Medical Sympolic cost shares in the Benefit Cost (in Network) Vrs re No	(In-Network) No Yes	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Media/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass Pass	D2.	Pass Pass Pass
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification beatent Outpatient Outpatie	Office Visits Separate 81. Do the MIGUD cost shares match al Media/Daycial cost shares in the Benefit Cost of the Second	(In-Network) No Yes Yes	1969/Unhide All Columns 82. Do the MISUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit ClassRication? (Clut of Network)		D. By D1. In-Network Pass Pass	D2.	Pass Pass Pass

84481WA0060006-06 Worksheet

84481WA0060006-06 Worksheet

Benefit Classification (1) Inpatient, In-Network (IP INN)

Click>>>>>	Home]	Errors found:	0
	<<< <cli>ck the links in the lin</cli>	ne cells below to scroll d	irectly to the stated section>>>>	
Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV INN	Move to OP-AO INN
Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OON	Move to ER	Move to RX

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Benefit Classification (1) Inpatient, In-Network (IP INN)

	Inpatient	IP					
Network (In/Out)	In-Network	INN					
Classification Code	1	IP INN				Number of Rows	6
Table Name		tbl_IPINN_P1					
For each cost share, if it d	oes not apply, enter "N/A".						
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of-Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost- Share (If true, enter "x")
Total Row		\$0.00					

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares	Predominant Level for	MHSUD Financial Parity Result
con-mare rype	in Plan Design*	Medical/ Surgical	MICOD THREE PARTy MICH
	in Plan Design		
Deductible		N/A	N/A
Copayment		N/A	N/A
Coinsurance		N/A	N/A
OOPM		N/A	N/A
Overall			Pass

Enter Footnotes (as needed) about	
ж	

Step 1 Substantially All (i.e., ≥ % of medical/surgical benefits)

Step 1 Substantially Al	I (i.e., ≥ ¾ of medical/surgio	cal benefits)
Deductible	\$0.00	N/A
Copayment	\$0.00	N/A
Coinsurance	\$0.00	N/A
OOPM	\$0.00	N/A
Total Projected	\$0.00	

Deductible (1) Inpat	tient, In-Network (IP INN)		Errors found:	
If testing is required for	r this benefit classification:			
	erent cost-share combination	is entered above in PART	1.	
Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
			Errors found:	
	tient, In-Network (IP INN) r this benefit classification:		Errors tound:	
	erent cost-share combination	is antered above in DADT		
Please ensure each diff	erent cost-snare combination	is entered above in PARI	1.	
Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
		0.00%		
Coinsurance (1) Inp	atient, In-Network (IP INN)	0.00%	Errors found:	
Coinsurance (1) Inp If testing is required for	atient, In-Network (IP INN) r this benefit classification:			
Coinsurance (1) Inp If testing is required for	atient, In-Network (IP INN)			
Coinsurance (1) Inp If testing is required for Please ensure each diff	atient, In-Network (IP INN) r this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination	is entered above in PART	1.	
Coinsurance (1) Inp If testing is required for	atient. In-Network (IP INN) r this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination Allowed Claims			Error Checking
Coinsurance (1) Inp If testing is required for Please ensure each diff	atient, In-Network (IP INN) this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination Allowed Claims \$0.00	is entered above in PART	1.	Error Checking
Coinsurance (1) Inp If testing is required for Please ensure each diff	atient. In-Network (IP IN) r this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00	is entered above in PART	1.	Error Checking
Coinsurance (1) Inp If testing is required for Please ensure each diff	atient. In-Network (IP INN) r this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	is entered above in PART	1.	Error Checking
Coinsurance (1) Inp if testing is required for Please ensure each diff Coinsurance	atient. In-Network (IP INN) this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	is entered above in PART Portion	1.	Error Checking
Coinsurance (1) Inp If testing is required for Please ensure each diff	atient. In-Network (IP INN) this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	is entered above in PART	1.	Error Checking
Coinsurance (1) Inp fit esting is required for Please ensure each diff Coinsurance Total	atient, In-Network (IP INN) this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination Allowed Claims 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00	is entered above in PART Portion	1. Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (1) Inpatient OOPPM (1) Inpatient	atient. In-Network (IP INN) this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination Allowed Claims 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 classification 50.00 clas	is entered above in PART Portion	1.	Error Checking
Coinsurance (1) Inp If testing is required for Please ensure each diff Coinsurance Total OOPM (1) Inpatient If testing is required for	atient. In Network (IP 1981) this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination Allowed Claims 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 classification: this benefit classification:	is entered above in PART Portion 0.00%	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Coinsurance (1) Inp If testing is required for Please ensure each diff Coinsurance Total OOPM (1) Inpatient If testing is required for	atient. In-Network (IP INN) this benefit classification: erent cost-share combination Allowed Claims 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 classification 50.00 clas	is entered above in PART Portion 0.00%	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Colosurance(1) Ing If testing is required for Please ensure each diff Colosurance Total OOPM(1) Ingatient of testing is required for Please ensure each diffi	atient. In-Network (IP INN) this benefit classification: errent cost-share combination Allowed Claims 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 this benefit classification: errent cost-share combination	Portion Portion 0.00% is entered above in PART	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: 1.	
Coinsurance (1) Inp If testing is required for Please ensure each diff Coinsurance Total OOPM (1) Inpatient If testing is required for	this heref classification: rerent cost-share combination Allowed Claims 50.00 50.0	is entered above in PART Portion 0.00%	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Colosurance(1) Ing If testing is required for Please ensure each diff Colosurance Total OOPM(1) Ingatient of testing is required for Please ensure each diffi	this herefit classification: errent cost-share combination Allowed Claims 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 80.000 80.00 80.000 80.000 80.000 80.00000000	Portion Portion 0.00% is entered above in PART	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: 1.	
Colosurance(1) Ing If testing is required for Please ensure each diff Colosurance Total OOPM(1) Ingatient of testing is required for Please ensure each diffi	ation. In Network (IP INN) this benefic classification event cost-balance combination Allowed Claims 50.00 5	Portion Portion 0.00% is entered above in PART	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: 1.	
Colosurance(1) Ing If testing is required for Please ensure each diff Colosurance Total OOPM(1) Ingatient of testing is required for Please ensure each diffi	this herefit classification: errent cost-share combination Allowed Claims 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 80.000 80.00 80.000 80.000 80.000 80.00000000	Portion Portion 0.00% is entered above in PART	1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: 1.	

Benefit Classification (2) Inpatient, Out-of-Network (IP OON)

Click>>>>	Home]	Errors found:	0
	<<< <click in="" links="" th="" the="" the<=""><th>ne cells below to scroll d</th><th>irectly to the stated section>>>></th><th>•</th></click>	ne cells below to scroll d	irectly to the stated section>>>>	•
Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV INN	Move to OP-AO INN
Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OON	Move to ER	Move to RX

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Benefit Classification (2) Inpatient, Out-of-Network (IP OON)

	Inpatient	IP					
Network (In/Out)	Out-of-Network	OON					
Classification Code	2	IP OON			Nu	mber of Rows	6
Table Name		tbl_IPOON_P1					
For each cost share, if it doe	s not apply, enter "N/A".						
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of- Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost- Share (If true, enter "x")
< <enter description="">></enter>	< <enter description="">></enter>						
Total Row		\$0.00					

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (2) Inpatient, Out-of-Network (IP OON)

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares in Plan Design*	Predominant Level for Medical/ Surgical	MHSUD Financial Parity Result
Deductible	and an every	N/A	N/A
Copayment		N/A	N/A
Coinsurance		N/A	N/A
OOPM		N/A	N/A
Overall			Pass
	*If not applicable enter	"N/A"	

Enter Footnote (as needed) abo
xx

"If not applicable, enter "N/A" Step 1 Substantially All (i.e., > % of medical/surgical benefits)

\$0.00		N/A
\$0.00		N/A
\$0.00		N/A
\$0.00		N/A
\$0.00		
	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00

Step 2 Predominant Level

Deductible (2) Inpatient, Out-of-Network (IP OON)	Errors found:	
If testing is required for this benefit classification:		
Please ensure each different cost-share combination is entered above in PAR	T 1.	

Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		

Copayment --- (2) Inpatient, Out-of-Network (IP OON)
If testing is required for this benefit classification:
Plenson ensure each different cost-share combination is entered above in PART 1.

Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checkin
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
oinsurance (2) Inpati	ent. Out-of-Network (IP OON	0	Errors found:	

 Coinsurance
 Allowed Claims
 Pertion
 Predominant & Smaller
 Error Checking

 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00
 50:00</

OOPM	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		

Benefit Classification (3) Outpatient, In-Network (OP INN)



COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

efit Classification	(3) Outpatient, In-Netwo	ark (OP INN)					
Notes:	Use this table if you are tes		combined				
Hotes.	ose instable if you are tes	ung un outputient services	Company C.				
Classification	Outpatient	OP					
etwork (In/Out)	In-Network	INN					
assification Code	3	OP INN			N	mber of Rows	6
Table Name		tbl OPINN P1					
For each cost share, if it	does not apply, enter "N/A".						
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of- Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost- Share (If true, enter "x")
< <enter< td=""><td><<enter description="">></enter></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></enter<>	< <enter description="">></enter>						
Total Row		\$0.00					

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (3) Outpatient, In-Network (OP INN)

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares	Predominant Level for	MHSUD Financial Parity Result
	in Plan Design*	Medical/Surgical	
Deductible		N/A	N/A
Copayment		N/A	N/A
Coinsurance		N/A	N/A
OOPM		N/A	N/A
Overall			Pass
	*If not applicable, enter "I	N/A"	

Enter Footnotes	
(as needed) about	
xx	

Step 1 Substantially All (i.e., > % of medical/surgical benefits)

Step 1 Substant	ially All (i.e., ≥ ¾ of i	medical/surgical b	enefits)
Deductible	\$0.00		N/A
Copayment	\$0.00		N/A
Coinsurance	\$0.00		N/A
OOPM	\$0.00		N/A
Total Projected	\$0.00		

Deductible (3) Out				
	patient, In-Network (OP IN)	0	Errors found:	
If testing is required fi	or this benefit classification:			
Please ensure each dir	fferent cost-share combination	on is entered above in PA	RT 1.	
Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			-
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
Conavment (3) Ou	tpatient, In-Network (OP IN	N)	Frons found:	
	or this benefit classification:	-		
	ferent cost-share combinati	on is entered above in PA	PT 1	
Please ensure each ui	nerenc coscisnare combinatio	on is entered above in PA	NI 1.	
Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
copayment	S0.00	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			-
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
Iotai	\$0.00	0.00%		
Coinsurance (3) Outpatient, In-Network (OP INN)			Faran farmedi	
		IN).	Errors found:	
If testing is required fi	or this benefit classification:			
If testing is required fi				
If testing is required fi Please ensure each di	or this benefit classification: fferent cost-share combination	on is entered above in PA	RT 1.	
If testing is required fi	or this benefit classification: fferent cost-share combinati Allowed Claims			Error Checking
If testing is required fi Please ensure each di	or this benefit classification: fferent cost-share combination Allowed Claims \$0.00	on is entered above in PA	RT 1.	
If testing is required fi Please ensure each di	or this benefit classification: fferent cost-share combinati Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00	on is entered above in PA	RT 1.	
If testing is required fi Please ensure each di	or this benefit classification: fferent cost-share combination Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	on is entered above in PA	RT 1.	
If testing is required fi Please ensure each di	or this benefit classification: fferent cost-share combinati Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00	on is entered above in PA	RT 1.	
If testing is required fi Please ensure each di	or this benefit classification: fferent cost-share combination Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	on is entered above in PA	RT 1.	
If testing is required fi Please ensure each di Coinsurance	or this benefit classification: fferent cost-share combination Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	Portion	RT 1.	
If testing is required fr Please ensure each di Coinsurance Total	or this benefit classification: Terent cost-share combinati Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	Portion	RT 1.	Error Checking
If testing is required fr Please ensure each di Coinsurance Total	or this benefit classification: Ferent cost-share combinati Allowed Claims 90.00 \$	Portion	RT 1. Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
If testing is required fr Please ensure each di Coinsurance Total OOPM (3) Outpat If testing is required fr	or this benefit classification: Terent cost-share combinati Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	Portion 0.00%	RT 1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
If testing is required fr Please ensure each di Coinsurance Total OOPM (3) Outpat If testing is required fr	or this benefit classification: Freent cost-share combinati Allowed Claims 90.00 9	Portion 0.00%	RT 1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
If testing is required if Rease ensure each di Coinsurance Total DOPM (3) Outpat If testing is required if Rease ensure each di	or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinati- Allowed Claims \$0.00	Portion Portion 0.00% on is entered above in PA	RT 1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: RT 1.	Error Checking
If testing is required fr Please ensure each di Coinsurance Total OOPM (3) Outpat If testing is required fr	or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combination Allowed Claims 0.00	Portion 0.00%	RT 1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
If testing is required if Please ensure each di Coinsurance Total OOPM (3) Outpati If testing is required if Please ensure each di	or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combination Allowed Claims 0.00	Portion Portion 0.00% on is entered above in PA	RT 1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: RT 1.	Error Checking
If testing is required if Please ensure each di Coinsurance Total OOPM (3) Outpati If testing is required if Please ensure each di	or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinati Allowed Claims 90.00 9	Portion Portion 0.00% on is entered above in PA	RT 1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: RT 1.	Error Checking
If testing is required if Please ensure each di Coinsurance Total OOPM (3) Outpati If testing is required if Please ensure each di	or this benefit classification Allowed Claims Allowed Claims 50 00 50 00 5000 50 00 50 00	Portion Portion 0.00% on is entered above in PA	RT 1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: RT 1.	Error Checking
If testing is required if Please ensure each di Coinsurance Total OOPM (3) Outpati If testing is required if Please ensure each di	or this benefit classification: ferent cost-share combinati Allowed Claims 90.00 9	Portion Portion 0.00% on is entered above in PA	RT 1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: RT 1.	Error Checking
f testing is required if lease ensure each di Coinsurance Total DOPM (3) Outpat f testing is required if lease ensure each di	or this benefit classification Allowed Claims Allowed Claims 50 00 50 00 5000 50 00 50 00	Portion Portion 0.00% on is entered above in PA	RT 1. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: RT 1.	Error Checking

	(3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN)				
Click>>>>	Home]	Errors found:	0	
Click>>>>>	Home]	Errors found:	0	
Click>>>>>	Home]	Errors found:	0	
	Home_] to scroll directly to th		0	

Ben

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Notes:	Use this table if you ar	e separately testing outpo	atient office visits and	all other outpatient	services.		
Classification	Outpatient - Office Vis	00.01					
	In-Network	INN					
Network (In/Out) Classification Code	In-Network 3a	OP-OV INN				I	
	3a				Nu	mber of Rows	16
Table Name For each cost share, if it does not app		tbl_OPOVINN_P1					
or each cost share, if it does not opp Service Description	or Cost-Share	Plan Projected	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of-	No Cost-
Service Description	Description	Allowed Amount	Deddeddae	copagnient	companyice	Pocket	Share
						Maximum	(If true.
						(OOPM)	enter "x")
Primary Care Visit to Treat an	Copayment; Primary	\$447,267.21	\$0.00	\$1.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Injury or Illness	Care Visits and						
	MHSUD office visits						
	each eligible for two						
	visits at \$1 copay,						
	after which stated						
	cost-sharing applies.						
Specialist Visit	Copayment	\$332,433.00	\$0.00	\$15.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Urgent Care Centers or Facilities	Copayment	\$25,765,72	\$0.00	\$15.00	N/A	\$2,400,00	
orgent care centers of Pacifices	copayment	\$25,705.72	\$0.00	\$15.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Prenatal and Postnatal Care	Preventive services -	\$36.023.95	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	x
	no cost-sharing						
Nutritional Counseling	Copayment	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$1.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Inherited Metabolic Disorder -	Copayment	\$12,579.36	\$0.00	\$1.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
PKU							
Diabetes Care Management	Copayment	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$1.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Diabetes Education	Preventive services -	\$246.71	\$0.00	N/A	N/A		
Diabetes Education	Preventive services - Preventive services -					N/A	x
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$214,818.37	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Care/Screening/Immunization Well Baby Visits and Care	no cost-sharing Preventive services -	\$3,615,56	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	*
wen baby visits and care	no cost-sharing	\$3,615.56	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Routine Eve Exam for Children	Preventive services -	\$4,133,55	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
and the second second second second	no cost-sharing	<i>(</i> ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	20.00	170	19.0	140	-
virtual / telehealth visits	No cost sharing	\$1,630.97	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	x
Routine Foot Care	Copayment	\$312.42	\$0.00	\$1.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Total Row	,	\$1,078,826.83					

PART 2 ANALYSIS OF MIHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARTY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN) Cost-Share Type Metsub Cost Shares Predominant Level for Metsub Shares Metsub Francial Metsub Francis Deductible N/A Fall Party Metsub Deductible Copayment \$1.00 P \$1.00 Coinsurance OOPM N/4 Fail \$2,400.00 Pass Pas

Enter Footnotes (as needed) about
(as needed) about
owances are separate for two primary visits and two MHSUD office visits.

"If not applicable, enter "N/A" Step 1 Substantially All (i.e., ≥ ¾ of medical/surgical benefits)

ep 1 Substantially A			
Deductible	\$0.00	0.00%	Fail
Copayment	\$818,357.71	75.86%	OP-OV INN Copayment
Coinsurance	\$0.00	0.00%	Fail
OOPM	\$818,357.71	75.86%	OP-OV INN OOPM
Total Projected	\$1,078,826.83		

 Step 2 Predominant Level
 0

 Deductibe ----(1a) Outpatient -Office Visits In Network (OP-OV INN)
 Errors found:
 0

 Does not apply to substantially all medical/purgical itemfice in this classification.
 0
 0

 ULTIT any value to left hand outputs below.
 0
 0

Deductible Allowed Claims Portion Predominant & Error Checking Smaller \$1,078,826.83 Total \$1,078,826.83 100.00% 100.00%

Copayment ---- (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, in-Network (OP-OV INN) Errors found:
Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification.
ENTER different copayment amounts from smallest to largest.

Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant &	Error Checking
			Smaller	-
\$1.00	\$460,159.00	56.23%	\$1.00	
\$15.00	\$358,198.72	43.77%		
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$818,357.71	100.00%		

Coinsurance ---- (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN) Errors found:
Obes not apply to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification.
DELETE any values in the left-hand column below.

Coinsurance	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant &	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		

OOPM ----- (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits. In-Network (OP-OV INN) Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification. ENTER different oopm amounts from smallest to largest. Errors found:

OOPM	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant &	Error Checking
\$2,400.00	\$818,357.71	100.00%	\$2,400.00	
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$818,357.71	100.00%		

efit Classification (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN)



COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Classification Watching (U/V) balance of the section in the section in the section in the section in the section is the section in the section is th					
Buildington code Table Name Bot ADN NL (L) CANONS J Table Name Cast Share Description Plan Projected ADNoved (L) CANONS J Service Description Cast Share Description Plan Projected ADNoved (L) CANONS J Outgestern Name Cast Share Description Plan Projected ADNoved (L) CANONS J Outgestern Name Cast Share Description Plan Projected ADNoved (L) CANONS J Outgestern Name Cast Share Description Plan Projected ADNoved (L) CANONS J Outgestern Name Cast Share Description Plan Projected ADNoved (L) CANONS J Outgestern Name Cast Share Description Site State					
Description Description Service Description <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>mber of Rows</th> <th>26</th>				mber of Rows	26
Agreent control, price and analysis of the control of the			NU	mber of Rows [26
Banke Discription Const-Share Discription Plane Projected Allowed Amount Outgattent facility for (c g, , , , mbuskastry) Capament \$719,686.66 Lidoration Outgattent, and Productory Outgattent Capament \$125,190.51 Lidoration Outgattent, and Productory Outgattent, Capament Outgattent, and Productory Outgattent, and Productory Outgattent, and Productory Outgattent, and Data Data Data Data Data Productory Outgattent, and Data Data Data Data Data Data Data Data					
Liberatory Constraints Constants Constraints Constraints </th <th>Deductible</th> <th>Copayment</th> <th>Coinsurance</th> <th>Out-of-</th> <th>No Cost-</th>	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of-	No Cost-
Laboratory Outpattert. Capament \$125,190.51 Laboratory Outpattert. Capament \$126,190.51 Jamper Schurg Capament \$126,120.11 Minitianger Schurg Capament \$126,820.772 Commetherapy Capament \$12,846.40 Dalysis Conservance \$12,826.47 Nome Heardy Capament \$12,846.40 Dalysis Conservance \$12,826.77 Nome Heardy Capament \$12,826.71 Prostheric Davies Capament \$12,826.71 Nome Heardy Capament \$12,826.71 Nome Heardy Capament \$12,826.71 Network Capament \$12,826.71 Network Capament \$12,826.71 Network Capament \$12,826.71 Network <td< th=""><th>Deductible</th><th>Copayment</th><th>Coinsurance</th><th>Pocket Maximum (OOPM)</th><th>Share (If true, enter "x"</th></td<>	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	Share (If true, enter "x"
and Professional Senters Instaging (CVPS Score, Corporent Physics/Norgen) Senters Senters Chemotherapy Communication Chemotherapy Communication Co	\$0.00	\$100.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Imaging (CP/FF Som, Generation State, 20.1) State, 20.1) Objanter Capavinett S224,527.7 Objanter Capavinett S224,527.7 Despinets S224,527.7 S24,528.2 Despinets S234,552.8 S234,552.8 Display Capavinett S234,552.8 Display Capavinett S124,552.9 Display Capavinett S124,552.9 Display Capavinett S124,552.9 Density Medical Casisurance S333,26.6 Density Medical Casisurance S31,26.9 Density Ancellogia Capavinett S51,312.0 Transmotion Capavinett S53,32.6 Transmotion Capavinett S54,305.8 Ocupanient S54,305.8 Ocupanient Thatage Capavinett S54,305.8 Ocupanient S54,305.8 Ocupanient Distribution Medical Capavinett S124,004 Ocupanient S124,004 S124,004 Destabilitutuis Propinet S124,004 <	\$0.00	\$5.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Organisming Services/ S	\$0.00	N/A	15%	\$2,400.00	
Obsendsmode Comparent S234,85,34 Dahylay Consurance S214,85,34 Home Hould Care S214,85,34 Image Hould Care Stransmode S214,85,34 Image Hould Care Danable Medical Consurance S233,26,6 Danable Medical Consurance S53,37,26 Danable Medical Consurance S53,37,26 Transmort for Temport consurance Copportent S54,30,50 Copportent to Science S74,81,86 Person consultation for	\$0.00	\$25.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Arry and Digment Capayment \$17,76601 Senters Solution Solution Solution Mainteen Health Carl Calinaurance \$3,12,89 Solution Prosthiet Devices Calinaurance \$1,12,89 Solution Health Anachhuis Capayment \$1,13 Solution Krays and Digmentic Capayment \$53,172,67 Solution Imathin Capayment \$53,172,67 Solution Solution Mediation Capayment \$53,172,67 Solution Soluti	\$0.00	\$35.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Sension Constrained Sension Sension Media Constrained SDD.32.6 Prosthic Koledia Constrained SDD.32.6 Prosthic Koledia Constrained SDD.32.6 Dental Anestheaia Copyment SL1.76.69 Krays and Diagnottic Copyment SDL.32.6 Krays and Diagnottic Copyment SDL.32.6 Temporoundbulker Copyment SDL.32.6 Mathematic Methods Copyment SDL.32.6 Mathematic Methods Copyment SDL.30.6 Mathematic Methods Copyment SDL.30.6 Mathematic Methods Copyment SDL.30.6 Mathematic Methods Copyment SLL.30.6 Mathematic Methods Copyment SLL.30.6 Mathematic Methods Copyment SLL.30.8 <	\$0.00	N/A	15%	\$2,400.00	
Prosthetic Devices Consurance 51,726,99 Prosthetic Devices Copyment 51,121 Hearing Adds Copyment 53,127,67 Document Adds Copyment 53,127,67 Document Adds Copyment 53,127,67 Document Adds Copyment 53,127,67 Document Copyment 53,127,67 Hearing Copyment 51,122,107	\$0.00	\$5.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Bental Ancesthesia Capayment 5.1.1 Hearing Adds Consurance 50.0 X-rays and Douncettic Capayment 53.172.47 Imation Capayment 53.172.47 Imation Capayment 53.172.47 Imation Capayment 50.00 Conceptional materia Science Science And Biostrich Copayment 50.4305.80 Cocapational materia Capayment 51.423.07 Meshaltantics Network Capayment 51.743.08 Resultantics Capayment 51.123.07 Habilitation Service Capayment 51.223.07 Habilitation Service Capayment 51.223.07 Habilitation Core Capayment 51.223.07	\$0.00	N/A	15%	\$2,400.00	
Karling Addis Consurance 50.00 Yingy and Disponiti Copyment 553,172.61 Treatment for Teatment for Bengorsmatchuse Copyment 554,302.61 Maintain Additional for Schubittation Physical Copyment 564,305.81 Maintaine Maintaine Schubittation Physical Copyment 554,305.81 Maintaine Maintaine Schubittation Physical Copyment 512,221.07 Maintaine Maintaine Maintaine Schubittation Structor Copyment 511,223.07 Maintaine Maintaine Maintaine Schubittation Structor Copyment 511,223.07 Maintaine Maintaine Schubittation Structor Copyment 51,240.43 Maintaine Maintaine Schubittation Copyment Statiation 51,223.07 Maintaine Maintaine Schubittation Copyment Statiation Statiation Statiation Maintaine Maintaine Schubittation Copyment Statiation Statiation Statiation Maintaine Maintaine Schubittation Copyment Statiation Statiation Statiation Maintaine Maintaine Schubittation Copyment Statiation Statiation Statiation Maintaine Maintaine Schubittation Statiation Statiation Statiation Statiation	\$0.00	N/A	15%	\$2,400.00	
X-rays and Diagnomic Capayment \$53,172.67 Instance Capayment \$50.00 Instance Capayment \$50.00 Intergroom and bulk Capayment \$54,305.86 Doro Disorderin Rehabilitation Capayment Disorderin Schaubilitation Capayment Disorderin Schaubilitation Capayment Marketine Capayment \$10,201.01 Disorderin Schaubilitation Schaubilitation Mediation Stretch Capayment \$11,221.01 Heidelitation Stretch Capayment \$12,023.01 Kalatation Capayment \$12,023.01 Individent Foreign Capayment \$12,024.01 </td <td>\$0.00</td> <td>\$100.00</td> <td>N/A</td> <td>\$2,400.00</td> <td></td>	\$0.00	\$100.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Instanto Transmont Copyment Sold Sold Sold Sold Sold Sold Sold Sold	\$0.00	N/A	15%	\$2,400.00	
Temporanabular bandin Disordern Rehabilitation Rehabilitation Rehabilitation Services Capament Rehabilitation Services Capament Rehabilitation Services Capament Habilitation Services Capament Schapter Habilitation Services Capament Schapter Habilitation Capament Capament Schapter Habilitation Capament Schapter Habilitation Capament Schapter Habilitation Capament Schapter Habilitation Participation Schapter Habilitation Capament Schapter Habilitation Habilita	\$0.00	\$15.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Occupational and Exhibition Physical Hostights Capament 37,048.04 Relabilitation Structure Relabilitation Structure Relabilitation Structure Relabilitation Structure Relabilitation Structure Relabilitation Structure Relabilitation Structure Relabilitation Relat	\$0.00	\$25.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Revabilitation Services Capagement 511,221.07 Revalution Service Capagement 511,221.07 Relation Service Capagement 512,020 Relation Capagement 512,020 Relation Capagement 513,022.0 Indicator Therapy Capagement 513,022.0 Relation Therapy Capagement 513,022.0 Relation Therapy Capagement 513,022.0 Relation Therapy Capagement 513,022.0 Relation Therapy Capagement 55,022.0 Relation For Security Capagement 55,022.00 Relation For Security Capagement 55,022.00 Relation For Security Capagement 55,022.00 Relation For Security Capagement 55,022.00 Relation For Security Capagement 52,022.00 Relation For Security Capagement 52,0	\$0.00	\$5.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Interapy Conservent 57,043,01 Acopurcture Copayment 51,065,6 Origonatic Euro Copayment 51,240,48 Radation Copayment 53,422,30 Invision Therapy Consurance 56,979,71 Syn Giordian Caro Copayment 51,240,81 Rediation Copayment 51,240,81 Rediation Copayment 51,242,30 Invision Therapy Consultance 56,979,71 Syn Globardian Copayment 51,202,01 Monitor Herapy No cost-sharing 51,322,00 Monitor for Within K- Mocost-sharing \$1,339,79	\$0.00	\$5.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Acquireture Copponent \$1,200,56 Oringract-Cure Copponent \$1,200,41 Radiation Copponent \$3,422,30 Initiation Therapy Comunance \$6,795,77 Syn Gionson For No cost charing \$12,981 Coldann Score sharing \$12,220 Neopice Services Copponent pure day \$5,522,00 Neopice Services Scoresharing \$3,97.71	\$0.00	\$5.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Chrogostic Care Copyment \$12.00.8 Radiation Capyment \$53.42.30 Indiaon Therapy Communic \$53.42.30 Indiaon Therapy Communic \$54.795.71 Sys Glasses for No cost-sharing \$12.8.81 Chalter of the Cost-sharing \$12.8.0 Hoopics Services Copyment per day \$5,822.00	\$0.00	\$5.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Radiation Coppment \$53,422,30 Indusion Therary Calmurance \$6,795,71 Typ Glasses for No cost-sharing \$129,81 Childran Coppment per day \$5,822,00 Abortion for White No cost-sharing \$33,79	\$0.00	\$1.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Inflution Therapy Colinsurance \$6,795,71 Sye Giaves for No cost-sharing \$129,81 Colisten Copayment per day \$5,822.00 Abortion for Which No cost-sharing \$33.97	\$0.00	\$1.00 \$100.00	N/A	\$2,400.00 \$2.400.00	
Eye Glasses for No cost-sharing \$129.81 Children Hospice Services Copayment per day \$5,822.00 Abortion for Which No cost-sharing \$339.79	\$0.00		N/A		
Hospice Services Copayment per day \$5,822.00 Abortion for Which No cost-sharing \$339.79	\$0.00 \$0.00	N/A N/A	15% N/A	\$2,400.00 N/A	×
Abortion for Which No cost-sharing \$339.79	\$0.00	\$5.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	-
Prohibited	\$0.00	55.00 N/A	N/A	52,400.00 N/A	x
Infertility Treatment Copayment \$119.84	\$0.00	\$100.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
Cosmetic Surgery Copayment \$3,988.63	\$0.00	\$100.00	N/A	\$2,400.00	
PART 2

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN)

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares in Plan Design*	Predominant Level for Medical/Surgical	MHSUD Financial Parity Result		
Deductible	N/A	Fail	Pass		
Copayment	\$5.00	\$100.00	Pass		
Coinsurance	N/A	Fail	Pass		
OOPM	\$2,400.00	\$2,400.00	Pass		
Over	all		Pass		
	"If not applicable, enter "N/A"				

Enter Footnotes	
(as needed) about	
xx	

0

Step 1 Substantially All (i.e., > 34 of medical/surgical hopefits)

step i substantia	my All (i.e., 2 75 01 fi	leuical/surgical be	nemus
Deductible	\$0.00	0.00%	Fail
Copayment	\$1,516,023.46	90.59%	OP-AO INN Copayment
Coinsurance	\$157,060.90	9.38%	Fail
OOPM	\$1,673,084.36	99.97%	OP-AO INN OOPM
Total Projected	\$1,673,553.95		

Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$1,673,553.95	100.00%		
Total	\$1,673,553.95	100.00%		

Copayment ---- (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In Network (OP-AO INN)

Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification.

ENTER different copayment amounts from smallest to largest.

Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
\$1.00	\$2,747.05	0.18%	\$1.00	
\$5.00	\$228,091.53	15.05%	\$5.00	
\$15.00	\$53,172.67	3.51%	\$15.00	
\$25.00	\$220,527.72	14.55%	\$25.00	
\$35.00	\$234,265.26	15.45%	\$35.00	
\$100.00	\$777,219.24	51.27%	\$100.00	
Total	\$1.516.023.46	100.00%		

Coinsurance ---- (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN) Errors found:
Does not apply to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification.
DELETE any values in the left-hand column below.

Coinsurance	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$157,060.90	100.00%	15%	
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$157,060.90	100.00%		

OOPM ----- (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN) Errors found: Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classific ENTER different oopm amounts from smallest to largest.

OOPM	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
\$2,400.00	\$1,673,084.36	100.00%	\$2,400.00	
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$1.673.084.36	100.00%		

1HSUD Financial Requ	iirement (a.k.a. Cos	t Share)	Parity Testing		Workbook Info		
Issuer / Market: Market:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.				Link back to Sum User Inputs Cell F		
Market:	Individual					ormat vorksheet for additional a	etails
AN INFORMATION							
	Molina Cascade Silver 87	<<< <this auto<="" th="" will=""><th>populate from summary sheet macro</th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th></this>	populate from summary sheet macro				
Plan ID: 1	84481WA0060006-05	<<< <this auto<="" td="" will=""><td>populate from summary sheet macro</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></this>	populate from summary sheet macro				
CSR Variant Description:	Silver 150	<<< <if a<="" is="" plan="" td="" the=""><td>a CSR variant, identify it here. Otherwise, leave</td><td>e the field blank.</td><td></td><td></td><td></td></if>	a CSR variant, identify it here. Otherwise, leave	e the field blank.			
ARITY PASS/FAIL RESULTS, BY BENE	EFIT CLASSIFICATION						
Overall Result:	Pass]		inks in the cells below to	scroll directly to the sta	ated section>>>>	
			Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV INN	Move to OP-AO INN
	Links only work for sections that are not alread	ly hidden>>>>	Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OON	Move to ER	Move to RX
Testing Options							
Option	Selection]	Column Options]	No Errors found?		
Out-of-Network Tier?	No		Update Columns		TRUE	1	
Out-of-Network Tier? Outpatient Benefit Testing		-	Update Columns Hide/Unhide All Columns		TRUE	1	
	Office Visits Separate		Hide/Unhide All Columns]		Network Tier	
Outpatient Benefit Testing		C1. Test Required? (In-Network)		C2. Test Required? (Out-of-Network)		Network Tier D2. Out-of-Network	E. Test Results
Outpatient Benefit Testing Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Inpatient	Office Visits Separate B1. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By	D2.	E. Test Results
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Inpatient Outpatient Outpatient	Office Visits Separate B1. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification? (In-Network)	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network	D2.	
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpatient Outpatient All Services Confide	Office Visits Separate B1. Do the MMSUD cost shares match all Medica/Slargical cost shares in the Benefit Charles (Cost Shares of Cost (In Network) Yes	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network	D2.	
Outpatient Benefit Cassification Results By Benefit Classification A Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpatie	Office Vulsis Separate B1. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medicu/Sorgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification? (In Network) Ves te	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass	D2.	Pass
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpatien	Office Volts Separate B1. Do the MISSUD cost shares match all Medical/parcel cost shares in the Benefit CostResent) (Instement) Yes te No	(in-Network) No Yes	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass Pass	D2.	Pass Pass Pass
Outpatient Benefit Cassification Results By Benefit Classification A Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpatie	Office Vulsis Separate B1. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medicu/Sorgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification? (In Network) Ves te	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass	D2.	Pass
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpatien	Office Volts Separate B1. Do the MISSUD cost shares match all Medical/parcel cost shares in the Benefit CostResent) (Instement) Yes te No	(in-Network) No Yes	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass Pass	D2.	Pass Pass Pass
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpat	Office Visits Separate B1. Do the MISSID cost shares match all Media/Jospical cost shares in the Benefit Case of the Second Seco	(In-Network) No Yes Yes	150/2 (Unide All Columns 92. Do the MIGUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the lessefit Classification? (Clus of Network)		D. By D1. In-Network Pass Pass	D2.	Pass Pass Pass

Benefit Classification	(3a) Outpatient - Off	ice Visits, In-Network	(OP-OV INN)	
Click>>>>>	Home	1	Errors found:	0
<<< <cli>ck the line line line line line line line lin</cli>	nks in the cells below	to scroll directly to th	e stated section>>>	»>
Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV INM	Move to OP-AO INI
Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OO	Move to ER	Move to RX

PART 1 COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Classification	Outpatient - Office Vis	OP-OV					
Network (In/Out)	In-Network	INN					
Classification Code	3a	OP-OV INN			No	mber of Rows	16
Table Name		tbl OPOVINN P1					
For each cost share, if it does not appl	k enter "N/A"	us_or ovinin_11					
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of- Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost- Share (If true, enter "x")
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness	Copayment; not subject to deductible; Primary Care Visits and MHSUD office visits each eligible for two visits at \$1 copay, after which stated cost-sharing applies.	\$878,238.94	\$0.00	\$5.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Specialist Visit	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$652,754.32	\$0.00	\$30.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Urgent Care Centers or Facilities	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$50,592.71	\$0.00	\$30.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Prenatal and Postnatal Care	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$70,735.42	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Nutritional Counseling	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$5.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Inherited Metabolic Disorder - PKU	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$24,700.41	\$0.00	\$5.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Diabetes Care Management	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$5.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Diabetes Education	Preventive services -	\$484.44	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	x
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$421,810.17	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Well Baby Visits and Care	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$7,099.40	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Routine Eye Exam for Children	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$8,116.50	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
virtual / telehealth visits	No cost sharing	\$3,202.52	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Routine Foot Care	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$613.46	\$0.00	\$5.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Total Row		\$2,118,348.29					

PART 2 ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARTLY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN)

Enter Footnotes (as needed) about copay allowances are separate for two prima care office visits and two MHSUD office visits.

Copayment	N/A		Pass
	\$5.00	\$5.00	Pass
Coinsurance	N/A	Fail	Pass
OOPM	\$2,850.00	\$2,850.00	Pass
Overal	1		Pass

tep 1 Substantially All (i.e., ≥ ¾ of medical/surgical benefits)					
Deductible	\$0.00	0.00%	Fail		
Copayment	\$1,606,899.84	75.86%	OP-OV INN Copayment		
Coinsurance	\$0.00	0.00%	Fail		
OOPM	\$1,606,899.84	75.86%	OP-OV INN OOPM		
Total Projected	\$2,118,348.29				

 Step 2 Predominant Level
 Environment Level

 Bedwithle — (3a) Outpatient . Office Visits, in Network (OP-OV NM)
 Errors found:
 0

 Does not spay to substantially at medical/surgical interfiles in this classification.
 DELETE any values in the Irsh and Outputs below.
 0

Deductible Allowed Claims Portion Predominant & Error Checking Smaller \$2,118,348.29 Total \$2,118,348.29 100.00% 100.00%
 Copayment ---- (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN)
 Errors found:

 Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification.
 ENTER different copayment amounts from smallest to largest.

Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
\$5.00	\$903,552.82	56.23%	\$5.00	
\$30.00	\$703,347.02	43.77%		
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$1,606,899.84	100.00%		

Coinsurance ---- [3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN) Errors found:
Coes not apply to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification.
DELETE any values in the left-hand column below.

Coinsurance	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant &	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		

0

OOPM ---- (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN) Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this dassification. ENTER different oopm amounts from smallest to largest. Errors found:

OOPM	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant &	Error Checking
\$2,850.00	\$1,606,899.84	100.00%	\$2,850.00	
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$1.606.899.84	100.00%		

Benefit Classification (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN)



PART 1

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Benefit Classification	(3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN)
Notes:	Use this table if you are separately testing outpatient office visits and all other outpatient services.

Classification	Outpatient - All Other	OP-AO					
Network (In/Out)	In-Network	INN					
assification Code	3h	OP-AO INN			Nu	mber of Rows	26
Table Name		tbl OPADINN P1					
For each cost shore, if it do	or not opply onter "N/A"						
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of- Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost Share (If true, enter "x
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	Copayment after deductible	\$1,413,152.66	\$750.00	\$325.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	<u>enter x</u>
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$245,819.89	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Services Imaging (CT/PET Scans,	Coinsurance after	\$208,373.90	\$750.00	N/A	20%	\$2,850.00	
MRIs) Outpatient Surgery	deductible Copayment after	\$433,020.85	\$750.00	\$120.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Physician/Surgical Services	deductible						
Chemotherapy	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$459,995.42	\$0.00	\$160.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Dialysis	Coinsurance after deductible	\$42,973.48	\$750.00	N/A	20%	\$2,850.00	
Home Health Care Services	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$34,295.67	\$0.00	\$10.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Durable Medical	Coinsurance after	\$40,317.25	\$750.00	N/A	20%	\$2,850.00	
Prosthetic Devices	Coinsurance after deductible	\$3,391.07	\$750.00	N/A	20%	\$2,850.00	
Dental Anesthesia	Copayment after deductible	\$3.55	\$750.00	\$325.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Hearing Aids	Coinsurance after deductible	\$0.00	\$750.00	N/A	20%	\$2,850.00	
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$104,408.08	\$0.00	\$40.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Treatment for Temporomandibular Joint Disorders	Copayment after deductible	\$0.00	\$750.00	\$120.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Rehabilitative Occupational and Rehabilitative Physical Therapy	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$106,633.18	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Outpatient Rehabilitation Services	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$13,829.47	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Rehabilitative Speech therapy	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$22,033.32	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Habilitation Services	Copayment: not subject	\$13,829,47	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$2.850.00	
Acupuncture	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$2,958.24	\$0.00	\$5.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Chiropractic Care	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$2,435.77	\$0.00	\$5.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Radiation	Copayment after deductible	\$104,898.24	\$750.00	\$325.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Infusion Therapy	Coinsurance after deductible	\$13,343.84	\$750.00	N/A	20%	\$2,850.00	
Eye Glasses for Children	No cost-sharing	\$254.88 \$11.431.89	\$0.00	N/A \$10.00	N/A	N/A \$2,850.00	×
Hospice Services	Copayment per day; not subject to deductible	\$11,431.89	\$0.00	\$10.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Abortion for Which Public Funding is Prohibited	No cost-sharing	\$667.19	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Infertility Treatment	Copayment after deductible	\$235.32	\$750.00	\$325.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Cosmetic Surgery	Copayment after deductible	\$7,831.94	\$750.00	\$425.00	N/A	\$2,850.00	
Total Row		\$3,286,134.58					

PART 2

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN) Cost-Share Type MHSUD Cost Shares Predominant Level for MHSUD Financial Parity Result

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares	Predominant Level for	MHSUD Financial Parity Result
	in Plan Design*	Medical/ Surgical	
Deductible	N/A	\$750.00	Pass
Copayment	\$10.00	\$325.00	Pass
Coinsurance	N/A	Fail	Pass
OOPM	\$2,850.00	\$2,850.00	Pass
Overall			Pass
	*If not applicable, enter *	N/A"	
Overall			Pass

	ootnotes
(as need	led) about
	ox 🛛

Stop 1 Substantially All (i.e. > 3/ of modical /surgical honofite)

ally All (i.e., ≥ % of m	iedical/surgical be	nents)
\$2 267 542 09	69.00%	OP-AO INN Deductible
\$2,976,812.97	90.59%	OP-AO INN Copayment
\$308,399.53	9.38%	Fail
\$3,285,212.51	99.97%	OP-AD INN OOPM
\$3,286,134.58		
	\$2,976,812.97 \$308,399.53 \$3,285,212.51	\$2,976,812.97 90.59% \$308,399.53 9.38% \$3,285,212.51 99.97%

	atient - All Other, In-Network	(OP-AO INN)	Errors found:	
Applies to substantially al	I medical/surgical benefits in	this classification.		
ENTER different deductib	le amounts from smallest to l	largest.		
Deductible	Allowed Claims		Predominant & Smaller	
		Portion		Error Checking
\$750.00	\$2,267,542.09	100.00%	\$750.00	
Total	\$2,267,542.09	100.00%		
Copayment (3b) Outo	atient - All Other, In-Networ	k (OP-AO INN)	Errors found:	
Applies to substantially a	I medical/surgical benefits in	this classification		
	ent amounts from smallest to			
Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
\$5.00	\$5,394.01	0.18%	\$5.00	
\$10.00	\$45,727.56	1.54%	\$10.00	
\$20.00	\$402,145.34	13.51%	\$20.00	
\$40.00	\$104,408.08	3.51%	\$40.00	
\$120.00	\$433,020.85	14.55%	\$120.00	
\$160.00	\$459,995.42	15.45%	\$160.00	
\$325.00	\$1,518,289.77	51.00%	\$325.00	
\$425.00 Total	\$7,831.94 \$2,976.812.97	0.26%		
		100.00%		
iotai	32,370,022.37	100.0078		
			Franciscust	
Coinsurance (3b) Outj	patient - All Other, In-Netwo	rk (OP-AO INN)	Errors found:	
Coinsurance (3b) Outj	patient - All Other, In-Networ ntially all medical/surgical ber	rk (OP-AO INN)		
Coinsurance (3b) Outj Does not apply to substar	patient - All Other, In-Networ ntially all medical/surgical ber	rk (OP-AO INN)		
Coinsurance (3b) Outj Does not apply to substar	patient - All Other, In-Networ ntially all medical/surgical ber	rk (OP-AO INN)		Error Checking
Coinsurance (3b) Outy Does not apply to substar DELETE any values in the	patient - All Other, In-Networ ntially all medical/surgical ber left-hand column below.	rk (OP-AO INN) hefits in this classification	h.	Error Checking
Coinsurance (3b) Outy Does not apply to substar DELETE any values in the	patient - All Other, In-Networ ntially all medical/surgical ber left-hand column below. Allowed Claims	rk (OP-AO INN) hefits in this classification	h.	
Coinsurance (3b) Outy Does not apply to substar DELETE any values in the	Allowed Claims \$0.00	rk (OP-AO INN) hefits in this classification	h.	
Coinsurance (3b) Outy Does not apply to substar DELETE any values in the	patient - All Other, In-Networ titially all medical/surgical ber left-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00	rk (OP-AO INN) hefits in this classification	h.	
Coinsurance (3b) Outy Does not apply to substar DELETE any values in the	Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	rk (OP-AO INN) hefits in this classification	h.	
Coinsurance (3b) Outj Does not apply to substar DELETE any values in the Coinsurance	Allowed Claims \$0.00	rk (OP-AO INN)	h.	
Colnsurance (3b) Out Does not apply to substan DELETE any values in the Colnsurance Total	Allowed Claims \$0.00	rk (OP-AO INN)	h.	
Colnsurance (3b) Uut Does not apply to substar DELETE any values in the Colnsurance Total	patient - All Other, In-Netwoor stally all medical/surgical ber efet-hand column below. Allowed Claims 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 s0.00 s0.00	rk (OP-AO INN) refits in this classification Portion 0.00% PAO INN)	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (3b) Out Dese not apply to substar DELETE any values in the Coinsurance Total OOPM (3b) Outpatier Applies to substantially al	patient - All Other, In-Netwood ntailly all medical/surgical ber efet-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	rk (OP-AO INN) effits in this classification Portion 0.00% AO INN) this classification.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (3b) Out Dese not apply to substar DELETE any values in the Coinsurance Total OOPM (3b) Outpatier Applies to substantially al	patient - All Other, In Netwoor ntially all medical/surgical ber left-hand column below. Allowed Claims 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 10.00 50.00 11 - All Other, In Network (DP Il medical/surgical benefits in	rk (OP-AO INN) effits in this classification Portion 0.00% AO INN) this classification.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (3b) Out Dese not apply to substar DELETE any values in the Coinsurance Total OOPM (3b) Outpatier Applies to substantially al	patient - All Other, In Netwoor ntially all medical/surgical ber left-hand column below. Allowed Claims 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 10.00 50.00 11 - All Other, In Network (DP Il medical/surgical benefits in	rk (OP-AO INN) effits in this classification Portion 0.00% AO INN) this classification.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
CoinsuranceB) Du Does not apply to substant DELETE any values in the Coinsurance Total OOPM	azilant - All Other, In-Netwoo staling all medical/surgical ber left-hand column below. Allowed Claims 50.00 50.00 50.00 10.00 50.00 10.00	rk (OP-AO INN) refits in this classification Portion 0.00% ·AO INN) Lissification.	Predominant & Smaller Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	Error Checking
Colinsurance — (13) bù Does not apply to substan DELETE any values in the Colinsurance Total OOPM — (13) Outpathility DAPlies to pubdrashility DNTER different oopm an OOPM	azlient - Al Other, In Netwoo stally all medical/surgical be- left-hand column below. Allowed Claims 50.00 50	k (OP-AO INN) Constant of the classification Portion 0.00% AO INN) Constant of the classification constant of the classification constant of the classification constant of the classification	Predominant & Smaller Errors found: Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Colinsurance — (13) bù Does not apply to substan DELETE any values in the Colinsurance Total OOPM — (13) Outpathility DAPlies to pubdrashility DNTER different oopm an OOPM	azliet Al Other, in Heteron Hally all medical/surgical ber def hand column below. 	k (OP-AO INN) Constant of the classification Portion 0.00% AO INN) Constant of the classification constant of the classification constant of the classification constant of the classification	Predominant & Smaller Errors found: Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Colinsurance — (13) bù Does not apply to substan DELETE any values in the Colinsurance Total OOPM — (13) Outpathility DAPlies to pubdrashility DNTER different oopm an OOPM	azlent. Al Other, in-Network staly at medical/hurgical be- left-hand solume below. Allowed Claims 50.00 50.0	k (OP-AO INN) Constant of the classification Portion 0.00% AO INN) Constant of the classification constant of the classification constant of the classification constant of the classification	Predominant & Smaller Errors found: Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
84481WA0060006-05 Worksheet

1HSUD Financial Requ	iirement (a.k.a. Cos	t Share)	Parity Testing		Workbook Info		
	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.				Link back to Summ		
Market:	Individual				User Inputs Cell F		
					See the Example w	vorksheet for additional a	letails.
AN INFORMATION							
	Molina Cascade Silver 73		populate from summary sheet macro				
	84481WAD060006-04		populate from summary sheet macro				
CSR Variant Description:		<<< <if a<="" is="" plan="" td="" the=""><td>a CSR variant, identify it here. Otherwise, leave</td><td>the field blank.</td><td></td><td></td><td></td></if>	a CSR variant, identify it here. Otherwise, leave	the field blank.			
RITY PASS/FAIL RESULTS, BY BENE	FIT CLASSIFICATION						
Overall Result:	Pass]	<<< <cli>ck the li</cli>	inks in the cells below to	scroll directly to the stated section>>>>		
-			Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV INN	Move to OP-AO INN
	Links only work for sections that are not alread	y hidden>>>>	Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OON	Move to ER	Move to RX
Testing Options		n	(1		1	
Option	Selection		Column Options		No Errors found?		
Out-of-Network Tier?			Update Columns	1	TRUE]	
Out-of-Network Tier? Outpatient Benefit Testing			Update Columns Hide/Unhide All Columns		TRUE	1	
	Office Visits Separate		Hide/Unhide All Columns			Network Tier	
Outpatient Benefit Testing		C1. Test Required? (In-Network)		C2. Test Required? (Out-of-Network)		Network Tier D2. Out-of-Network	E. Test Results
Outpatient Benefit Testing Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Inpatient	Office Visits Separate B1. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Cassification?		Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		<u> Ву</u> D1.	D2.	E. Test Results Pass
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpatient	Office Visits Separate B1. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification? (In-Network)	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network	D2.	
Outpatient Benefit Cassification Results By Benefit Cassification A. Benefit Cassification Impatient Outpatient Outpatien	Office Visits Separate 81. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit (biodistation) (in Network) Ves	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network	D2.	
Outpatient Benefit Cassification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpati	Office Voist Separate II. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Singleal cost shares in the Benefit Classification? (In Network) Ves ves	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass	D2.	Pass
Outpatient Benefit Cassification Results By Benefit Cassification Results By Benefit Cassification Impatient Outpatient O	St. Do the MISUD cost shares match all Media/Joyacal cost shares in the Benefit Customeran (Interneoid) Yes No	(In-Network) No Yes	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D1. In-Network Pass Pass	D2.	Pass Pass Pass
Outpatient Benefit Cassification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpati	Office Voist Separate II. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Singleal cost shares in the Benefit Classification? (In Network) Ves ves	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass	D2.	Pass
Outpatient Benefit Cassification Results By Benefit Cassification Results By Benefit Cassification Impatient Outpatient O	St. Do the MISUD cost shares match all Media/Joyacal cost shares in the Benefit Customeran (Interneoid) Yes No	(In-Network) No Yes	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D1. In-Network Pass Pass	D2.	Pass Pass Pass
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpat	Office Valids Separate 81. Do the MIRSUD cost shares match all Media/Jayacial cost shares in the Benefit Cases Ves Ves No No No 8. On the MIRSUD cost shares match all	(In-Network) No Yes Yes	150/2 (Unide All Columns 92. Do the MIGUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the lessefit Classification? (Clus of Network)		D1. In-Network Pass Pass	D2.	Pass Pass Pass

Benefit Classification	(3a) Outpatient - Offi	ce Visits, In-Network	(OP-OV INN)	
Click>>>>	Home	1	Errors found:	0
<<< <click lit<="" th="" the=""><th>nks in the cells below t</th><th>to scroll directly to th</th><th>e stated section>>></th><th>»></th></click>	nks in the cells below t	to scroll directly to th	e stated section>>>	»>
Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV IN!	Movie to OR-AO INN

PART 1

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

 Benefit Classification
 (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN)

 Notes:
 Use this table if you are separately testing outpatient office wisits and all other outpatient services.

Classification	Outpatient - Office Vis	OP-OV					
Network (In/Out)	In-Network	INN					
Classification Code	3a	OP-OV INN				mber of Rows	16
Table Name	3a	tbl OPOVINN P1			NU	mber of Rows	16
		TEL_OPOVINN_P1					
For each cost share, if it does not app							
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of- Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost Share (If true, enter "x"
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness	Copayment; not subject to deductible; Primary Care Visits and MHSUD office visits aech eligible for two visits at \$1 copay, after which stated cost-sharing applies.	\$53,776.41	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Specialist Visit	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$39,969.51	\$0.00	\$65.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Urgent Care Centers or Facilities	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$3,097.90	\$0.00	\$65.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Prenatal and Postnatal Care	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$4,331.28	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Nutritional Counseling	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Inherited Metabolic Disorder - PKU	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$1,512.46	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Diabetes Care Management	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Diabetes Education	Preventive services -	\$29.66	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	x
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization	Preventive services -	\$25,828.32	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Well Baby Visits and Care	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$434.71	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Routine Eye Exam for Children	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$496.99	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
virtual / telehealth visits	No cost sharing	\$196.10	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Routine Foot Care	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$37.56	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Total Row		\$129,710.89					

PART 2
ANALYSIS OF MINSOD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARTLY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN)

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares in Plan Design*	Predominant Level for Medical/Surgical	MHSUD Financial Parity Result
Deductible	N/A	Fail	Pass
Copayment			
	\$20.00	\$20.00	Pass
Coinsurance	N/A	Fail	Pass
OOPM	\$7,950.00	\$7,950.00	Pass
Overall			Pass
	*If not applicable, ent.	er "N/A"	

Enter Footnotes
(as needed) about
allowances are separate for two primary fice visits and two MHSUD office visits.

0

"If not applicable, enter "N/A" Step 1 Substantially All (i.e., ≥ % of medical/surgical benefits)

Deductible	\$0.00	0.00%	Fail
Copayment	\$98,393.83	75.86%	OP-OV INN Copayment
Coinsurance	\$0.00	0.00%	Fail
OOPM	\$98,393.83	75.86%	OP-OV INN OOPM
Total Projected	\$129,710.89		

 Step 2 Predominant Level
 0

 Deductible — (3a) Outpatient. Office Voits, In Network (OP OV NM)
 Errors found:
 0

 Does not apply to substantially ill medical/parged hendris in this classification.
 0

 LELTET any values in beink with:
 0

	Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
- [\$129,710.89	100.00%		
- [Total	\$129,710.89	100.00%		
Ĩ					
- [Copayment (3a) Outpatient - C	Office Visits, In-Network	(OP-OV INN)	Errors found:	0

Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification. ENTER different copayment amounts from smallest to largest.

Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checkin
\$20.00	\$55,326.43	56.23%	\$20.00	
\$65.00	\$43,067.41	43.77%		
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$98.393.83	100.00%		

Coinsurance ---- (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN) Errors found:
Oces not apply to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification.
DELETE any values in the left-hand column below.

Coinsurance	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant &	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		

OOPM ----- (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN) Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification ENTER different oopm amounts from smallest to largest. Errors found:

OOPM	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant &	Error Checking
\$7,950.00	\$98,393.83	100.00%	\$7,950.00	
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$98 393 83	100.00%		

Benefit Classification (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN)



PART 1

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Benefit Classification	(3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN)
Notes:	Use this table if you are separately testing outpatient office visits and all other outpatient services.

Classification	Outpatient - All Other	OP-AO					
Network (In/Out)	In-Network	INN					
assification Code	3b	OP-AO INN			Nu	mber of Rows	26
Table Name		tbl OPADINN P1					
	oes not apply, enter "N/A".						
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of- Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cos Share (If true enter ">
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	Copayment after deductible	\$86,530.29	\$2,500.00	\$600.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$15,052.07	\$0.00	\$40.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Services Imaging (CT/PET Scans,		\$12,759,17	\$2,500.00	N/A	30%	\$7.950.00	
MRIs) Outpatient Surgery	deductible Copayment after	\$26,514,77	\$2,500.00	\$200.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Physician/Surgical Services	deductible				N/A		
Chemotherapy	Copayment after deductible	\$28,166.48	\$2,500.00	\$250.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Dialysis	Coinsurance after deductible	\$2,631.36	\$2,500.00	N/A	30%	\$7,950.00	
Home Health Care Services	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$2,100.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Durable Medical	Coinsurance after	\$2,468.71	\$2,500.00	N/A	30%	\$7,950.00	
Prosthetic Devices	Coinsurance after deductible	\$207.64	\$2,500.00	N/A	30%	\$7,950.00	
Dental Anesthesia	Copayment after deductible	\$0.22	\$2,500.00	\$600.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Hearing Aids	Coinsurance after deductible	\$0.00	\$2,500.00	N/A	30%	\$7,950.00	
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$6,393.12	\$0.00	\$65.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Treatment for Temporomandibular Joint Disorders	Copayment after deductible	\$0.00	\$2,500.00	\$200.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Rehabilitative Occupational and Rehabilitative Physical Therapy	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$6,529.37	\$0.00	\$40.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Outpatient Rehabilitation Services	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$846.81	\$0.00	\$40.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Rehabilitative Speech therapy	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$1,349.15	\$0.00	\$40.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Habilitation Services	Copayment: not subject	\$846.81	\$0.00	\$40.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Acupuncture	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$181.14	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Chiropractic Care	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$149.15	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Radiation	Copayment after deductible	\$6,423.14	\$2,500.00	\$600.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Infusion Therapy	Coinsurance after deductible	\$817.07	\$2,500.00	N/A	30%	\$7,950.00	
Eye Glasses for Children	No cost-sharing	\$15.61 \$700.00	\$0.00	N/A \$30.00	N/A	N/A \$7.950.00	×
Hospice Services	Copayment per day; not subject to deductible	\$700.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Abortion for Which Public Funding is Prohibited	No cost-sharing	\$40.85	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Infertility Treatment	Copayment after deductible	\$14.41	\$2,500.00	\$600.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Cosmetic Surgery	Copayment after deductible	\$479.57	\$2,500.00	\$800.00	N/A	\$7,950.00	
Total Row		\$201,216.89					

PART 2

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN) ult

	Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares	Predominant Level for	MHSUD Financial Parity Resul
- L		in Plan Design*	Medical/ Surgical	
- [Deductible	N/A	\$2,500.00	Pass
[Copayment	\$30.00	\$600.00	Pass
ſ	Coinsurance	N/A	Fail	Pass
[OOPM	\$7,950.00	\$7,950.00	Pass
[Overall			Pass
		*If not applicable, enter *	N/A"	

Enter Footnotes	
(as needed) about	
xx	

Stop 1 Substantially All (i.e., > 34 of modical/surgical honofits)

Step 1 Substantiany Air (i.e., 2 % or medical/surgical benefits)					
\$167.012.82	83.00%	OP-4O INN Deductible			
\$182,276.48	90.59%	OP-AO INN Copayment			
\$18,883.95	9.38%	Fail			
\$201,160.42	99.97%	OP-AD INN OOPM			
\$201,216.89					
	\$167.012.82 \$182,276.48 \$18,883.95 \$201,160.42	Size Size <th< td=""></th<>			

Step 2 Predominant Level

eductible (3b) Outpa	tient - All Other, In-Networ	Errors found:					
Applies to substantially all medical/urupical benefits in this classification. NTER different deductible amounts from smallest to largest.							
Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking			
\$2,500.00	\$167,012.82	83.00%	\$2,500.00				
	\$34,204.07	17.00%					
Total	\$34,204.07 \$201,216.89	17.00%					
Total							

 Copaument
 [2b] Outpatient - All Other. In: Network (OP-AO_INN)
 Errors found:

 Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification.
 ENTER different copayment amounts from smallest to largest.

Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
\$20.00	\$330.29	0.18%	\$20.00	
\$30.00	\$2,799.99	1.54%	\$30.00	
\$40.00	\$24,624.20	13.51%	\$40.00	
\$65.00	\$6,393.12	3.51%	\$65.00	
\$200.00	\$26,514.77	14.55%	\$200.00	
\$250.00	\$28.166.48	15.45%	\$250.00	
\$600.00	\$92,968.05	51.00%	\$600.00	
\$800.00	\$479.57	0.26%		
Total	\$182 276 48	100.00%		

Coinsurance ---- (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN) Errors found:
Obes not apply to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification.
DELETE any values in the left-hand column below.

Coinsurance	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			

\$0.00 \$0.00 Total \$0.00 \$0.006	(
\$0.00						
\$0.00						
\$0.00						

OOPM ---- (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In Network (OP-AO INN) Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification. ENTER different oopm amounts from smallest to largest.

OOPM	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking			
\$7,950.00	\$201,160.42	100.00%	\$7,950.00				
	\$0.00						
	\$0.00						
	\$0.00						
Total	\$201,160.42	100.00%					
1HSUD Financial Requ	iirement (a.k.a. Cos	t Share)	Parity Testing		Workbook Info		
--	--	---------------------------------------	---	--	--	---------------------------------------	-------------------------
Issuer / Market: Market:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. Individual				Link back to Sum User Inputs Cell F		
					See the Example v	worksheet for additional d	etails.
AN INFORMATION	Molina Cascade Silver						
	84481WA0060006-01		populate from summary sheet macro populate from summary sheet macro				
CSR Variant Description:			a CSR variant, identify it here. Otherwise, leave	the field blank			
RITY PASS/FAIL RESULTS, BY BENE		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·					
Overall Result:	Pass]		inks in the cells below to	scroll directly to the sta	ated section>>>>	
			Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV INN	Move to OP-AO INN
	Links only work for sections that are not alread	y hidden>>>>	Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OON	Move to ER	Move to RX
Testing Options							
Option	Selection]	Column Options]	No Errors found?]	
option						1	
Out-of-Network Tier?	No		Update Columns		TRUE	-	
			Update Columns Hide/Unhide All Columns	-	TRUE		
Out-of-Network Tier?	Office Visits Separate		Hide/Unhide All Columns]		Network Tier	
Out-of-Network Tier? Outpatient Benefit Testing		C1. Test Required? (In-Network)		C2. Test Required? (Out-of-Network)		Network Tier D2. Out-of-Network	- E. Test Results
Out of Network Tier? Outpatient Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient	Office Visits Separate 81. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Media/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By	D2.	E. Test Results Pass
Out of Network Tier? Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient	Office Visits Separate B1. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification? (In-Network)	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network	D2.	
Out of Network Tier? Outpatient Benefit Classification A: Benefit Classification inpatient Outpatient Outpatient Outpatient All Services Combi	Office Visits Separate 81. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit (biodistation) (in Network) Ves	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network	D2.	
Out of Network Tier? Outpatient Brendt Casuffication Results By Benefit Casuffication A Benefit Casuffication Inpatient Outpatient - Office Values Canadi Outpatient - Office Values Canadi	Office Voist Separate II. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Singleal cost shares in the Benefit Classification? (In Network) Ves ves	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass	D2.	Pass
Out of Activols Tie? Oxputient Benefit Classification A Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpatient Outpatient - All Services Comb Outpatient - Office Volts Spara Outpatient - Office Volts Spara	St. Do the MISUD cost shares match all Media/Joyacal cost shares in the Benefit Customeran (Interneoid) Yes No	(In-Network) No Yes	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass Pass	D2.	Pass Pass Pass
Out of Network Tier? Outpatient Brendt Casuffication Results By Benefit Casuffication A Benefit Casuffication Inpatient Outpatient - Office Values Canadi Outpatient - Office Values Canadi	Office Voist Separate II. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Singleal cost shares in the Benefit Classification? (In Network) Ves ves	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass	D2.	Pass
Out of Activols Tie? Oxputient Benefit Classification A Benefit Classification Impatient Outputient - All Services Comb Outputient - All Services Comb Outputient - Office Volts Spars Outputient - Office Volts Spars	St. Do the MISUD cost shares match all Media/Joyacal cost shares in the Benefit Customeran (Interneoid) Yes No	(In-Network) No Yes	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass Pass	D2.	Pass Pass Pass
Out of Network Tier? Outpatient Brendit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient - Offse Visit Separa Outpatient - Offse Visit Separa Outpatient - Offse Visit Separa Outpatient - Offse Visit Separa	Office Valids Separate 81. Do the MIRSUD cost shares match all Media/Jayacial cost shares in the Benefit Cases Ves Ves No No No 8. On the MIRSUD cost shares match all	(In-Network) No Yes Yes	1560/United All Columns 1500/United All Columns 22. Do the MIGUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the isosefit Classification? (Out of Network)		D. By D1. In-Network Pass Pass	D2.	Pass Pass Pass

Benefit Classification	(3a) Outpatient - Offi	ce Visits, In-Network	(OP-OV INN)	
Click>>>>	Home	1	Errors found:	0
<<< <click lit<="" th="" the=""><th>nks in the cells below t</th><th>to scroll directly to th</th><th>e stated section>>></th><th>»></th></click>	nks in the cells below t	to scroll directly to th	e stated section>>>	»>
Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV IN!	Movie to OR-AO INN

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

 Benefit Classification
 (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN)

 Notes:
 Use this table if you are separately testing outpatient office wisits and all other outpatient services.

Classification	Outpatient - Office Visi	OP-OV					
Network (In/Out)	In-Network	INN					
Classification Code	3a	OP-OV INN				mber of Rows	16
Table Name	58	tbl OPOVINN P1			NU	mber of Rows [16
		TEL_OPOVINN_P1					
For each cost share, if it does not app							
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of- Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost Share (If true, enter "x"
Primary Care Visit to Treat an	Copayment; not	\$90,782.68	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Injury or Illness	subject to deductible; Primary Care Visits and MHSUD office visits each eligible for two visits at \$1 copay, after which stated cost-sharing applies.						
Specialist Visit	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$67,474.56	\$0.00	\$65.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Urgent Care Centers or Facilities	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$5,229.72	\$0.00	\$65.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Prenatal and Postnatal Care	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$7,311.85	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Nutritional Counseling	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Inherited Metabolic Disorder -	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$2,553.26	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Diabetes Care Management	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Diabetes Education	Preventive services -	\$50.08	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	x
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$43,602.10	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Well Baby Visits and Care	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$733.86	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	x
Routine Eye Exam for Children	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$838.99	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
virtual / telehealth visits	No cost sharing	\$331.04	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Routine Foot Care	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$63.41	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Total Row	,	\$218,971.55					

PART 2
ANALYSIS OF MINSOD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARTLY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN)

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares	Predominant Level for	MHSUD Financial
	in Plan Design*	Medical/Surgical	Parity Result
Deductible	N/A	Fail	Pass
Copayment	\$20.00	\$20.00	Pass
Coinsurance	N/A	Fail	Pass
OOPM	\$9,750.00	\$9,750.00	Pass
Overall			Pass
	Fif pat applicable ant	or "M/A"	

Enter Footnotes
(as needed) about
allowances are separate for two primary fice visits and two MHSUD office visits.

0

"If not applicable, enter "N/A" Step 1 Substantially All (i.e., $\geq \frac{3}{2}$ of medical/surgical benefits)

Deductible	\$0.00	0.00%	Fail
Copayment	\$166,103.63	75.86%	OP-OV INN Copayment
Coinsurance	\$0.00	0.00%	Fail
OOPM	\$166,103.63	75.86%	OP-OV INN OOPM
Total Projected	\$218,971.55		

 Step 2 Predominant Level
 0

 Deductible — (3a) Outpatient. Office Voits, In Network (OP OV NM)
 Errors found:
 0

 Does not apply to substantially ill medical/parged hendris in this classification.
 0

 LELTET any values in beink with:
 0

Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$218,971.55	100.00%		
Total	\$218,971.55	100.00%		
Copayment (3a) Outpatient - C	office Visits. In-Network	(OP-OV INN)	Errors found:	

Copayment ---- (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN) Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification. ENTER different copayment amounts from smallest to largest.

Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
\$20.00	\$93,399.35	56.23%	\$20.00	
\$65.00	\$72,704.28	43.77%		
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$166,103.63	100.00%		

Coinsurance ---- (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN) Errors found:
Oces not apply to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification.
DELETE any values in the left-hand column below.

Coinsurance	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant &	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		

OOPM ----- (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN) Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification ENTER different oopm amounts from smallest to largest. Errors found:

OOPM	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant &	Error Checking
\$9,750.00	\$166,103.63	100.00%	\$9,750.00	
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$166 102 62	100.00%		

Benefit Classification (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN)



COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Benefit Classification	(3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN)
Notes:	Use this table if you are separately testing outpatient office visits and all other outpatient services.

Classification	Outpatient - All Other	OP-AO					
Network (In/Out)	In-Network	INN					
assification Code	3h	OP-AO INN			Nu	mber of Rows	26
Table Name	50	tbl OPADINN P1			140	inder of nowa	20
For each cost shore, if it do	or not opply onter "N/A"						
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of- Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost Share (If true, enter "x
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	Copayment after deductible	\$146,076.18	\$2,500.00	\$600.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	enter_x
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$25,410.16	\$0.00	\$40.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Services Imaging (CT/PET Scans,	Coinsurance after	\$21,539.40	\$2,500.00	N/A	30%	\$9,750.00	
MRIs) Outpatient Surgery	deductible Copayment after	\$44,760.93	\$2,500.00	\$200.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Physician/Surgical Services	deductible						
Chemotherapy	Copayment after deductible	\$47,549.27	\$2,500.00	\$250.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Dialysis	Coinsurance after deductible	\$4,442.13	\$2,500.00	N/A	30%	\$9,750.00	
Home Health Care Services	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$3,545.11	\$0.00	\$30.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Durable Medical	Coinsurance after	\$4,167.55	\$2,500.00	N/A	30%	\$9,750.00	
Prosthetic Devices	Coinsurance after deductible	\$350.53	\$2,500.00	N/A	30%	\$9,750.00	
Dental Anesthesia	Copayment after deductible	\$0.37	\$2,500.00	\$600.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Hearing Aids	Coinsurance after deductible	\$0.00	\$2,500.00	N/A	30%	\$9,750.00	
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$10,792.56	\$0.00	\$65.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Treatment for Temporomandibular Joint Disorders	Copayment after deductible	\$0.00	\$2,500.00	\$200.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Rehabilitative Occupational and Rehabilitative Physical Therapy	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$11,022.57	\$0.00	\$40.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Outpatient Rehabilitation Services	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$1,429.54	\$0.00	\$40.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Rehabilitative Speech therapy	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$2,277.56	\$0.00	\$40.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Habilitation Services	Copayment: not subject	\$1,429.54	\$0.00	\$40.00	N/A	\$9.750.00	
Acupuncture	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$305.79	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Chiropractic Care	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$251.78	\$0.00	\$20.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Radiation	Copayment after deductible	\$10,843.23	\$2,500.00	\$600.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Infusion Therapy Eye Glasses for	Coinsurance after deductible	\$1,379.34	\$2,500.00	N/A	30%	\$9,750.00 N/A	×
Eye Glasses for Children Hospice Services	No cost-sharing Copayment per day; not	\$26.35	\$0.00	N/A \$30.00	N/A N/A	\$9,750.00	×
magnice dervices	subject to deductible	\$1,181.70	\$0.00	\$30.00	N/A	39,730.00	
Abortion for Which Public Funding is Prohibited	No cost-sharing	\$68.97	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Infertility Treatment	Copayment after deductible	\$24.32	\$2,500.00	\$600.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Cosmetic Surgery	Copayment after deductible	\$809.58	\$2,500.00	\$800.00	N/A	\$9,750.00	
Total Row		\$339,684.45					

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN) esut

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares	Predominant Level for	MHSUD Financial Parity Result				
	in Plan Design*	Medical/ Surgical					
Deductible	N/A	\$2,500.00	Pass				
Copayment	\$30.00	\$600.00	Pass				
Coinsurance	N/A	Fail	Pass				
OOPM	\$9,750.00	\$9,750.00	Pass				
Overall			Pass				
	"If not applicable, enter "N/A"						

Enter Fi	ootnotes
(as need	ed) about
,	x

Stop 1 Substantially All (i.e., > 34 of modical/surgical bonefits)

Deductible	\$281 942 83	83.00%	OP-4O INN Deductible
Copayment	\$307,710.19	90.59%	OP-AO INN Copayment
Coinsurance	\$31,878.95	9.38%	Fail
OOPM	\$339,589.14	99.97%	OP-AO INN OOPM
Total Projected	\$339.684.45		

Step 2 Predominant Level

eductible (3b) Outpa	tient - All Other, In-Networ	rk (OP-AO INN)	Errors found:	
	I medical/surgical benefits i le amounts from smallest to			
Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Deductible \$2,500.00	Allowed Claims \$281,942.83	Portion 83.00%	Predominant & Smaller \$2,500.00	Error Checking
				Error Checking

Copayment ----- (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In Network (OP-AO INN) Errors found: Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification. ENTER different copayment amounts from smallest to largest.

Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
\$20.00	\$557.57	0.18%	\$20.00	
\$30.00	\$4,726.81	1.54%	\$30.00	
\$40.00	\$41,569.36	13.51%	\$40.00	
\$65.00	\$10,792.56	3.51%	\$65.00	
\$200.00	\$44,760.93	14.55%	\$200.00	
\$250.00	\$47.549.27	15.45%	\$250.00	
\$600.00	\$156,944.10	51.00%	\$600.00	
\$800.00	\$809.58	0.26%		
Total	\$307,710.19	100.00%		

Coinsurance ---- (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN) Errors found:
Obes not apply to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification.
DELETE any values in the left-hand column below.

Coinsurance	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			

	ent - All Other, In-Network	Errors found:		
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			

Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this ENTER different oopm amounts from smallest to largest.

OOPM	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
\$9,750.00	\$339,589.14	100.00%	\$9,750.00	
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$339,589,14	100.00%		

1HSUD Financial Requ	iirement (a.k.a. Cos	t Share)	Parity Testing		Workbook Info		
	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.				Link back to Sum User Inputs Cell F		
Market:	Individual					ormat vorksheet for additional a	etaile
AN INFORMATION					See the Example V	vorksneet for additional a	etuis.
	Molina Cascade Bronze	e e e e Thie will auto	populate from summary sheet macro				
	84481WA0060007		populate from summary sheet macro				
CSR Variant Description:			CSR variant, identify it here. Otherwise, leave	the field blank.			
RITY PASS/FAIL RESULTS, BY BENE	EFIT CLASSIFICATION						
Overall Result:	Pass]	<<< <cli>ck the li</cli>	inks in the cells below to	scroll directly to the sta	ated section>>>>	
			Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV INN	Move to OP-AO INN
	Links only work for sections that are not alread	y hidden>>>>	Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OON	Move to ER	Move to RX
Testing Options							
Option	Selection		Column Options		No Errors found?		
Out-of-Network Tier?	No		Update Columns		TRUE	1	
Out-of-Network Tier? Outpatient Benefit Testing		-	Update Columns Hide/Unhide All Columns		TRUE	1	
	Office Visits Separate		Hide/Unhide All Columns]		Network Tier	
Outpatient Benefit Testing		C1. Test Required? (In-Network)		C2. Test Required? (Out-of-Network)		Network Tier D2. Out-of-Network	E. Test Results
Outpatient Benefit Testing Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Inpatient	Office Visits Separate B1. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By	D2.	E. Test Results
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Inpatient Outpatient Outpatient	Office Visits Separate B1. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification? (In-Network)	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network	D2.	
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpatient Outpatient All Services Confide	Office Visits Separate B1. Do the MMSUD cost shares match all Medica/Slorgical cost shares in the Benefit Charles (Cost Shares of Cost (In Network) Yes	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network	D2.	
Outpatient Benefit Cassification Results By Benefit Classification A Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpatie	Office Vulsis Separate B1. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medicu/Sorgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification? (In Network) Ves te	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass	D2.	Pass
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpatien	Office Volts Separate B1. Do the MISSUD cost shares match all Medical/parcel cost shares in the Benefit CostResent) (Instement) Yes te No	(In-Network) No Yes	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass Pass	D2.	Pass Pass Pass
Outpatient Benefit Cassification Results By Benefit Classification A Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpatie	Office Vulsis Separate B1. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medicu/Sorgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification? (In Network) Ves te	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass	D2.	Pass
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpatien	Office Volts Separate B1. Do the MISSUD cost shares match all Medical/parcel cost shares in the Benefit CostAncentral (Instemant) Yes te No	(In-Network) No Yes	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass Pass	D2.	Pass Pass Pass
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpat	Office Visits Separate B1. Do the MISSID cost shares match all Media/Jospical cost shares in the Benefit Case of the Second Seco	(In-Network) No Yes Yes	150/2 (Unide All Columns 92. Do the MIGUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the lessefit Classification? (Clus of Network)		D. By D1. In-Network Pass Pass	D2.	Pass Pass Pass

Benefit Classification	(3a) Outpatient - Offi	ce Visits, In-Network	(OP-OV INN)	
Click>>>>>	Home]	Errors found:	0
Click>>>>>	Home	1	Errors found:	0
	<u>Home</u>	o scroll directly to th		0
<<< <cli>ck the line line line line line line line lin</cli>			ne stated section>>>	0 Wove to OP-AO INN

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

 Benefit Classification
 (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN)

 Notes:
 Use this table if you are separately testing outpatient office wisits and all other outpatient services.

Classification	Outpatient - Office Visi	OP-OV					
Network (In/Out)	In-Network	INN					
Classification Code	3a	OP-OV INN			No	mber of Rows	16
Table Name	54	tbl OPOVINN P1			140	inder of nowa	10
For each cost share, if it does not app							
	Cost-Share		Deductible		Coinsurance	Out-of-	No Cost
Service Description	Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost Share (If true, enter "x"
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness	Copayment; not subject to deductible; Primary Care Visits and MHSUD office visits each eligible for two visits at \$1 copay, after which stated cost-sharing applies.	\$3,129,724.37	\$0.00	\$40.00	N/A	\$10,150.00	
Specialist Visit	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$2,326,179.12	\$0.00	\$100.00	N/A	\$10,150.00	
Urgent Care Centers or Facilities	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$180,294.01	\$0.00	\$100.00	N/A	\$10,150.00	
Prenatal and Postnatal Care	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$252,075.33	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Nutritional Counseling	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$50.00	N/A	\$10,150.00	
Inherited Metabolic Disorder - PKU	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$88,023.28	\$0.00	\$40.00	N/A	\$10,150.00	
Diabetes Care Management	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$40.00	N/A	\$10,150.00	
Diabetes Education	Preventive services -	\$1,726.35	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	x
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$1,503,178.14	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Well Baby Visits and Care	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$25,299.67	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Routine Eye Exam for Children	Preventive services - no cost-sharing	\$28,924.26	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	x
virtual / telehealth visits	No cost sharing	\$11,412.62	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Routine Foot Care	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$2,186.16	\$0.00	\$40.00	N/A	\$10,150.00	
Total Rov	•	\$7,549,023.32					

PART 2
ANALYSIS OF MINSOD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARTLY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION
Financial Parity for (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN)

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares in Plan Design*	Predominant Level for Medical/Surgical	MHSUD Financial Parity Result
Deductible	N/A		Pass
Copayment	\$40.00	\$40.00	Pass
Coinsurance	N/A	Fail	Pass
OOPM	\$10,150.00	\$10,150.00	Pass
Overall			Pass
	*If not applicable entr	w "N/A"	

Enter Footnotes					
\$1 copay allow care office v					

0

"If not applicable, enter "N/A" Step 1 Substantially All (i.e., ≥ 3 of medical/surgical benefits)

Deductible	\$0.00	0.00%	Fail
Copayment	\$5,726,406.95	75.86%	OP-OV INN Copayment
Coinsurance	\$0.00	0.00%	Fail
OOPM	\$5,726,406.95	75.86%	OP-OV INN OOPN
Total Projected	\$7,549,023.32		

 Step 2 Predominant Level
 0

 Deductible — (3a) Outpatient. Office Voits, In Network (OP OV NM)
 Errors found:
 0

 Does not apply to substantially ill medical/parged hendris in this classification.
 0

 LELTET any values in beink with:
 0

Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$7,549,023.32	100.00%		
Total	\$7,549,023.32	100.00%		
Copayment (3a) Outpatient - O	ffice Visits In Network	(OP-OV INN)	Errors found:	

Copayment ----- (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN) Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification. ENTER different copayment amounts from smallest to largest.

Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
\$40.00	\$3,219,933.81	56.23%	\$40.00	
\$100.00	\$2,506,473.14	43.77%		
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$5,726,406,95	100.00%		

Coinsurance ---- (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN) Errors found:
Obes not apply to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification.
DELETE any values in the left-hand column below.

Coinsurance	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant &	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		

OOPM ---- (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN) Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification. ENTER different oopm amounts from smallest to largest. Errors found:

OOPM	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant &	Error Checking
\$10,150.00	\$5,726,406.95	100.00%	\$10,150.00	
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$5,726,406,95	100.00%		

Benefit Classification (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN)



COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Benefit Classification	(3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN)
Notes:	Use this table if you are separately testing outpatient office visits and all other outpatient services.

Classification	Outpatient - All Other	OP-AO					
Network (In/Out)	In-Network	INN					
assification Code	3b	OP-AO INN			Nu	mber of Rows	26
Table Name		tbl OPADINN P1					
For each cost shore, if it do	es not apply, enter "N/A".						
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of- Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost Share (If true, enter "x
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	Coinsurance after deductible	\$5,035,962.43	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10,150.00	
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional	Coinsurance after deductible	\$876,012.75	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10,150.00	
Services Imaging (CT/PET Scans,	Coinsurance after	\$742,568.85	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10,150.00	
MRIs) Outpatient Surgery	deductible Coinsurance after	\$1.543.128.91	\$6.000.00	N/A	40%	\$10.150.00	
Physician/Surgical Services	deductible						
Chemotherapy	Coinsurance after deductible	\$1,639,256.49	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10,150.00	
Dialysis	Coinsurance after deductible	\$153,141.86	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10,150.00	
Home Health Care Services	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$122,217.31	\$0.00	\$50.00	N/A	\$10,150.00	
Durable Medical	Coinsurance after	\$143,676.02	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10,150.00	
Prosthetic Devices	Coinsurance after deductible	\$12,084.53	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10,150.00	
Dental Anesthesia	Coinsurance after deductible	\$12.65	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10,150.00	
Hearing Aids	Coinsurance after deductible	\$0.00	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10,150.00	
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging	Coinsurance after deductible	\$372,072.44	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10,150.00	
Treatment for Temporomandibular Joint Disorders	Coinsurance after deductible	\$0.00	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10,150.00	
Rehabilitative Occupational and Rehabilitative Physical Therapy	Coinsurance after deductible	\$380,001.89	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10,150.00	
Outpatient Rehabilitation Services	Coinsurance after deductible	\$49,283.22	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10,150.00	
Rehabilitative Speech therapy	Coinsurance after deductible	\$78,518.75	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10,150.00	
Habilitation Services	Coinsurance after	\$49,283,22	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10.150.00	_
Acupuncture	Copayment not subject to deductible	\$10,542.09	\$0.00	\$40.00	N/A	\$10,150.00	
Chiropractic Care	Copayment not subject to deductible	\$8,680.20	\$0.00	\$40.00	N/A	\$10,150.00	
Radiation	Coinsurance after deductible	\$373,819.20	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10,150.00	
Infusion Therapy	Coinsurance after deductible	\$47,552.58	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10,150.00	
Eye Glasses for Children Hospice Services	No cost-sharing Copayment per day; not	\$908.31 \$40,739.10	\$0.00	N/A \$50.00	N/A	N/A \$10.150.00	×
nuspice services	Copayment per day; not subject to deductible	\$40,739.10	\$0.00	\$50.00	N/A	\$10,150.00	
Abortion for Which Public Funding is Prohibited	No cost-sharing	\$2,377.63	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Infertility Treatment	Coinsurance after deductible	\$838.58	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10,150.00	
Cosmetic Surgery	Coinsurance after deductible	\$27,910.19	\$6,000.00	N/A	40%	\$10,150.00	
Total Row		\$11,710,589.20					

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN)

Financial Parity f	nancial Parity for (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN)						
Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares	Predominant Level for	MHSUD Financial Parity Result				
	in Plan Design*	Medical/ Surgical					
Deductible	\$6,000.00	\$6,000.00	Pass				
Copayment	N/A	Fail	Pass				
Coinsurance	40%	40%	Pass				
OOPM	\$10,150.00	\$10,150.00	Pass				
Overall			Pass				
	*If not applicable, enter "N/A"						

Enter Footnotes (as needed) about	
XX	

Step 1 Substantially	All (i.e., ≥ 3/3 of medica	I/surgical bene	efits)
Deductible	\$11 525 124 56	98.42%	OP-AO INN Deductible
Copayment	\$182,178.70	1.56%	Fail
Coinsurance	\$11,525,124.56	98.42%	OP-AO INN Coinsurance
OOPM	\$11,707,303.27	99.97%	OP-AO INN OOPM
Total Projected	\$11,710,589.20		

Step 2 Predominant Level

Deductible (3b) Outpa	atient - All Other, In-Networl	(OP-AO INN)	Errors found:	
	I medical/surgical benefits in le amounts from smallest to			
Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
\$6.000.00	\$11,525,124,56	98.42%	\$6.000.00	-
	\$185,464.64	1.58%		
Total	\$11,710,589.20	100.00%		
	atient - All Other, In-Networ ntially all medical/surgical be		Errors found:	
Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
Coinsurance (3b) Out	patient - All Other, In-Netwo	rk (OP-AO INN)	Errors found:	
Coinsurance (3b) Out Applies to substantially al ENTER different coinsura	patient - All Other, In-Netwo I medical/surgical benefits in nce amounts from smallest to	rk (OP-AO INN) this classification. b largest.		
Coinsurance (3b) Out Applies to substantially al ENTER different coinsura Coinsurance	patient - All Other, In-Netwo Il medical/surgical benefits in nce amounts from smallest to Allowed Claims	rk (OP-AO INN) this classification. b largest. Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (3b) Out Applies to substantially al ENTER different coinsura	patient - All Other, In-Netwo Il medical/surgical benefits in nce amounts from smallest to Allowed Claims \$11,525,124.56	rk (OP-AO INN) this classification. b largest.		Error Checking
Coinsurance (3b) Out Applies to substantially al ENTER different coinsura Coinsurance	patient - All Other, In-Netwo Il medical/surgical benefits in nce amounts from smallest tr Allowed Claims \$11,525,124.56 \$0.00	rk (OP-AO INN) this classification. b largest. Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (3b) Out Applies to substantially al ENTER different coinsura Coinsurance	Allowed Claims \$11,525,124,56 \$0,00 \$0,00 \$0,00 \$0,00	rk (OP-AO INN) this classification. b largest. Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (3b) Out Applies to substantially a ENTER different coinsura Coinsurance 40%	All Other, In-Networ Il medical/surgical benefits in nce amounts from smallest tr Allowed Claims \$11,525,124.56 \$0.00 \$0.00	rk (OP-AO INN) this classification. largest. Portion 100.00%	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (3b) Out Applies to substantially al ENTER different coinsura Coinsurance	Allowed Claims \$11,525,124,56 \$0,00 \$0,00 \$0,00 \$0,00	rk (OP-AO INN) this classification. b largest. Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Colnsurance (3b) Out Applies to substantially a NTER different coinsura Coinsurance 40% Total	apatient - All Other, In-Netwoo II medical/surgical benefits in nee amounts from smallest to Allowed Claims \$11,525,124.56 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$11,525,124.56	rk (OP-AO INN) this classification. largest. Portion 100.00% 100.00%	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
Coinsurance (3b) Out Applies to substantially a) ENTER different coinsura Coinsurance 40% Total	patient - All Other, in Netwoo Il medical/surgical benefits in nece amounts from smallest to Allowed Claims \$11,525,124.56 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$11,525,124.56 tt - All Other, in Network (Cl	rk (OP-AO INN) this classification. alargest. Portion 100.00% 100.00% P-AO INN)	Predominant & Smaller 40%	Error Checking
Coinsurance (3b) Out Applies to substantially a ENTER different coinsura Coinsurance 40% Total COOPM (3b) Outpatiee Applies to substantially a	apatient - All Other, In-Netwoo II medical/surgical benefits in nee amounts from smallest to Allowed Claims \$11,525,124.56 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$11,525,124.56	rk (OP-AO INN) this classification. largest. Portion 100.00% 200.00% this classification.	Predominant & Smaller 40%	Error Checking
Coinsurance (3b) Out Applies to substantially a ENTER different coinsura Coinsurance 40% Total COOPM (3b) Outpatiee Applies to substantially a	Imedical/surgical benefits in Allowed Claims \$11,525,124.56 \$0,00 \$0,00 \$11,525,124.55 \$0,00 \$0,00 \$11,525,124.56 \$11,525,124.56 \$11,525,124.56 \$12,124.56 \$12,124.56 \$12,124.56 \$12,124.56 \$12,124.56 \$12,124.56 \$12,124.56 \$12,124.56 \$12,124.56 \$13,125,124.56 \$13,125,124.56 \$14,124.56 \$15,125.56 \$15,125.56	rk (OP-AO INN) this classification. largest. Portion 100.00% 200.00% this classification.	Predominant & Smaller 40%	Error Checking
Coinsurance	aptient - All Other, In-Network III medical/surgical benefits in sce amounts from smallest to Allowed Claims \$11,525,124.56 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$11,525,124.56 III and All Other, In-Network (0) III medical/surgical benefits in nounts from smallest to large	rk[OP-AO INN] this classification. Jargest. Portion 100.00% 100.00% Construct of the second	Predominant & Smaller 40% Errors found:	
Colnavrance — (3b) Out Applies to substantially at NTER different coinsura Colnsurance	Allowed Claims Solutions from smallest to Allowed Claims Solutions from smallest to Allowed Claims Solutions from smallest Solutions from smallest to large Allowed Claims	rk (OP-AO INN) this classification. largest. Portion 100.00% A0 INN) C-AO INN this classification. st. Portion	Predominant & Smaller 40% Errors found: Predominant & Smaller	
Colinsurance — (3b) Out Applies to substantially al INTER different coinsura Colinsurance 400% Total OOPM — (3b) Outpath Applies to substantially al ENTER different copm an OOPM	Automatical Automatical Neuropean Interdical/surgical benefits in Allowed Claims 511,557,512.65 50,00 50,00 50,00 50,00 50,00 513,557,124.56 att. All Obse, In Antennot für Interdical/surgical benefits in counts from smallext to large Allowed Claims 511,070,30.27	rk (OP-AO INN) this classification. largest. Portion 100.00% A0 INN) C-AO INN this classification. st. Portion	Predominant & Smaller 40% Errors found: Predominant & Smaller	
Colinsurance — (3b) Out Applies to substantially al INTER different coinsura Colinsurance 400% Total OOPM — (3b) Outpath Applies to substantially al ENTER different copm an OOPM	Allowed Claims Allowed Claims S11,551,225,65 S0,000 S11,551,225,65 S0,000 S11,551,225,66 S11,551,225,66 S11,551,225,66 S11,551,225,66 S11,551,225,66 S11,551,225,66 S11,551,225,66 S11,551,225,66 S11,551,225,66 S11,571,225,66 S11,571,225,67 S11,571,271,371,371 S11,571,571,571,571 S11,571,571,571,571 S11,571,571,571,571	rk (OP-AO INN) this classification. largest. Portion 100.00% A0 INN) C-AO INN this classification. st. Portion	Predominant & Smaller 40% Errors found: Predominant & Smaller	

/IHSUD Financial Requ	iirement (a.k.a. Cost	t Share)	Parity Testing		Workbook Info		
	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.				Link back to Sumr		
Market: 1	Individual				User Inputs Cell F		
					See the Example v	vorksheet for additional a	letails.
AN INFORMATION							
	Molina Cascade Vital Gold		populate from summary sheet macro				
	84481WA0060008		populate from summary sheet macro				
CSR Variant Description:		<<< <if a<="" is="" plan="" td="" the=""><td>a CSR variant, identify it here. Otherwise, leave</td><td>e the field blank.</td><td></td><td></td><td></td></if>	a CSR variant, identify it here. Otherwise, leave	e the field blank.			
ARITY PASS/FAIL RESULTS, BY BENE	FIT CLASSIFICATION						
Overall Result:	Pass		<<< <cli><<<<cli>k the I</cli></cli>	inks in the cells below to	scroll directly to the sta	ated section>>>>	
			Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV INN	Move to OP-AO INN
	Links only work for sections that are not alread	y hidden>>>>	Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OON	Move to ER	Move to RX
Testing Options		1		1		1	
Option	Selection		Column Options		No Errors found?		
Out-of-Network Tier?	No		Update Columns	-	TRUE		
Out-of-Network Tier? Outpatient Benefit Testing			Update Columns Hide/Unhide All Columns		TRUE		
	Office Visits Separate		Hide/Unhide All Columns			Network Tier	1
Outpatient Benefit Testing		C1. Test Required? (In-Network)		C2. Test Required? (Out-of-Network)		Network Tier D2. Out-of-Network	E. Test Results
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Inpatient	Office Visits Separate B1. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit (assification?)		Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By	D2.	E. Test Results Pass
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Inpatient Outpatient Outpatient	Office Visits Separate B1. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification? (In-Network)	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network	D2.	
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpatient Outpatient A Services Consbi	Office Visits Separate 81. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit (Surgical cost shares in the Benefit (In Network) No	(In-Network)	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network	D2.	
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpat	office Vulti Separate II. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Sorgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification? (In Network) No No	(In-Network) Yes	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass	D2.	Pass
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpat	Office Valits Separate B1. Do the MISBUD cost shares match al Medical/paratic cost shares in the Benefit Cost of the Section () (In-Network) No se	(In-Network) Yes Yes	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass Pass	D2.	Pass Pass Pass
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpat	office Vulti Separate II. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medica/Sorgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification? (In Network) No No	(In-Network) Yes	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass	D2.	Pass
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A. Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpat	Office Valits Separate B1. Do the MISBUD cost shares match al Medical/paratic cost shares in the Benefit Cost of the Section () (In-Network) No se	(In-Network) Yes Yes	Hide/Unhide All Columns B2. Do the MHSUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification?		D. By D1. In-Network Pass Pass	D2.	Pass Pass Pass
Outpatient Benefit Classification Results By Benefit Classification A Benefit Classification Impatient Outpatient Outpati	Office Valids Separate 81. Do the MISBUD cost shares match all MediaUp/spraint cost shares match all MediaUp/spraint cost shares match all No	(In-Network) Yes Yes Yes	1562/Unide All Columns 92. Do the MISUD cost shares match all Medical/Surgical cost shares in the Benefit Classification (Due of Network)		D. By D1. In-Network Pass Pass	D2.	Pass Pass Pass

Benefit Classification (1) Inpatient, In-Network (IP INN)

Click>>>>	> Home		Errors found:	0				
	ee ee flick the links in t	the cells below to secold	directly to the stated costions.					
	<<< <cli>k the links in the cells below to scroll directly to the stated section>>>>></cli>							
Move to IP INN	Move to IP OON	Move to OP INN	Move to OP-OV INN	Move to OP-AO INN				
Move to OP OON	Move to OP-OV OON	Move to OP-AO OON	Move to ER	Move to RX				

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Benefit Classification (1) Inpatient, In-Network (IP INN)

Classification	Inpatient	IP					
etwork (In/Out)	In-Network	INN					
assification Code	1	IP INN			,	Number of Rows	6
Table Name		tbl_IPINN_P1					
For each cost share, if it d	oes not apply, enter "N/A".						
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of-Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost- Share (If true, enter "x"
Inpatient Hospital Services (e.g., Hospital Stay)	Copayment per day, maximum of five copays per stay, not subject to deductible; covers the facility fee (Inpatient Hospital Services) and professional services (Inpatient Physician and Survice) Services)	\$19.348.743.28	50.00	\$650.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Skilled Nursing Facility	Copayment per day after deductible	\$193,826.58	\$1,900.00	\$350.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Total Row		\$19,542,569.86					

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (1) Inpatient, In-Network (IP INN)

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares	Predominant Level for	MHSUD Financial Parity Result			
	in Plan Design*	Medical/Surgical				
Deductible	N/A	Fail	Pass			
Copayment	\$650.00	\$650.00	Pass			
Coinsurance	N/A	Fail	Pass			
OOPM	\$8,800.00	\$8,800.00	Pass			
Overall			Pass			
"If not applicable, enter "N/A"						

	xx

Enter Footnotes (as needed) about

-if not applicable, enter N/A

tep 1 Substantiall	y All (i.e., ≥ ¾ of medic	al/surgical ben	efits)
Deductible	\$193,826,58	0.99%	Fail
Copayment	\$19,542,569.86	100.00%	IP INN Copayment
Coinsurance	\$0.00	0.00%	Fail
OOPM	\$19,542,569.86	100.00%	IP INN OOPM
Total Projected	\$19,542,569.86		

Step 2 Predominant Level

Errors found:	Deductible (1) Inpatient, In-Network (IP INN)
 ion.	Does not apply to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classificat
	DELETE any values in the left-hand column below.

Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$19,348,743.28	100.00%		
Total	\$19.348.743.28	100.00%		

Copayment (1) Inpatient, In-Network (IP INN)	Errors found:
Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification. ENTER different copayment amounts from smallest to largest.	

Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
\$350.00	\$193,826.58	0.99%	\$350.00	
\$650.00	\$19,348,743.28	99.01%	\$650.00	
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$19,542,569.86	100.00%		

Coinsurance --- (1) Inpatient, In-Network (IP INN)
 Errors found:
 Dece not apply to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification.
 DELETE any values in the left-hand column below.

Coinsurance	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			

Total	\$0.00	0.00%		
OOPM (1) Inpatient, In-Network	(IP INN)		Errors found:	0
Applies to substantially all medical/s	urgical benefits in this cl	assification		

ENTER different oopm amounts from smallest to largest.

OOPM	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
\$8,800.00	\$19,542,569.86	100.00%	\$8,800.00	
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$19,542,569,86	100.00%		

Benefit Classification	(3a) Outpatient - Offi	ce Visits, In-Network	(OP-OV INN)	
Click>>>>	Home]	Errors found:	0
Click>>>>>	Home]	Errors found:	0
	Home nks in the cells below 1) to scroll directly to th		0
<<< <cli>ck the line line line line line line line lin</cli>			ne stated section>>>	0 Wove to OP-AO INN

COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Benefit Classification (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN)
Notes: Use this table if you are separately testing outpatient office visit visits and all other outpatient services. Classification Network (In/Out) Classification Code Table Name Outpatient - Office Visi OP-OV
 Original Condensity
 Original Condensity
 Original Condensity
 OP-OV
 INN
 3a
 OP-OV INN
 DI-DU
 <thDI-DU</th>
 DI-DU
 DI-DU Number of Rows 16 For each cost share, if it does not apply, enter "N/A".

Service Description
Description
Description
Allowed Amount Out-of-Pocket Share Maximum (If true, (OOPM) enter "x") Deductible Copayment Coinsurance payment; not bject to deductib \$40.0 \$563,252. \$8,800.0 oject to deductib ventive services cost-sharing \$0. N// copayment; not ubject to deductible copayment; not ubject to deductible iopayment; not ubject to deductible reventive services -reventive services utritional Counseling \$0.0 \$15.0 \$8,800.0 nerited Metabolic Disorder \$274,991.46 KU iabetes Care Managemen \$8,800 Diabetes Education Preventive Care/Screenine/Immunizatio Well Baby Visits and Care cost-sharing \$79,038. cost-sharing \$90,361. cost-sharing N/A ayment; not ject to deductil tine Foot Care \$6,829 Total Row \$23,583,725.3

PART 2 ANALYSIS OF MIHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARTY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN)

OOPM Overall	\$8,800.00		Pass Pass
Coinsurance	N/A	Fail	Pass
Copayment	\$15.00	\$15.00	Pass
Deductible	N/A	Fail	Pass
Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares in Plan Design*	Predominant Level for Medical/Surgical	MHSUD Financial Parity Result

Enter Footnotes	
(as needed) about	
xx	

0

0

"If not applicable, enter "N/A" Step 1 Substantially All (i.e., ≥ % of medical/surgical benefits)

Deductible	\$0.00	0.00%	Fail
Copayment	\$17,889,732.64	75.86%	OP-OV INN Copayment
Coinsurance	\$0.00	0.00%	Fail
OOPM	\$17,889,732.64	75.86%	OP-OV INN OOPM
Total Projected	\$23,583,725.36		

 Step 2 Predominant Level
 0

 Deductible — (3a) Outpatient. Office Voits, In Network (OP OV NM)
 Errors found:
 0

 Does not apply to substantially ill medical/parged hendris in this classification.
 0

 LELTET any values in beink with:
 0

Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
	\$23,583,725.36	100.00%		
Total	\$23,583,725.36	100.00%		
Copayment (3a) Outpatient - C	ffice Visits, In-Network	(OP-OV INN)	Errors found:	

 Copayment
 Gapayment
 Gapayment
 Error

 Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification.
 ENTER different copayment amounts from smallest to largest.

Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
\$15.00	\$10,059,319.14	56.23%	\$15.00	
\$35.00	\$563,252.27	3.15%		
\$40.00	\$7,267,161.23	40.62%		
	\$0.00			
Total	\$17,889,732.64	100.00%		

 Coinsurance
 (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits, In-Network (OP-OV INN)
 Errors found:

 Does not apply to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classification.
 DELETE any values in the left-hand column below.

Coinsurance	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant &	Error Checking
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$0.00	0.00%		

OOPM ----- (3a) Outpatient - Office Visits. In-Network (OP-OV INN) Applies to substantially all medical/surgical benefits in this classificati ENTER different oopm amounts from smallest to largest. Errors found:

OOPM	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant &	Error Checking
\$8,800.00	\$17,889,732.64	100.00%	\$8,800.00	
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
	\$0.00			
Total	\$17 889 732 64	100.00%		

Benefit Classification (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN)



COST SHARES FOR MEDICAL/SURGICAL BENEFITS, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Benefit Classification	(3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN)
Notes:	Use this table if you are separately testing outpatient office visits and all other outpatient services.

Classification	Outpatient - All Other	OP-AO					
Network (In/Out)	In-Network	INN					
assification Code	3b	OP-AO INN			Nu	mber of Rows	26
Table Name		tbl_OPAOINN_P1					
For each cost share, if it do	ies not apply, enter "N/A".						
Service Description	Cost-Share Description	Plan Projected Allowed Amount	Deductible	Copayment	Coinsurance	Out-of- Pocket Maximum (OOPM)	No Cost Share (If true, enter "x
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	Copayment after deductible	\$15,732,731.23	\$1,900.00	\$350.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Laboratory Outpatient	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$2,736,730.73	\$0.00	\$30.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Services Imaging (CT/PET Scans,	Copayment after	\$2,319,841.79	\$1,900.00	\$300.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
MRIs) Outpatient Surgery	deductible Copayment after	\$4,820,852.55	\$1,900.00	\$75.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Physician/Surgical Services	deductible						
Chemotherapy	Copayment after deductible	\$5,121,162.46	\$1,900.00	\$200.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Dialysis	Coinsurance after deductible	\$478,426.87	\$1,900.00	N/A	20%	\$8,800.00	
Home Health Care Services	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$381,816.21	\$0.00	\$15.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Durable Medical	Coinsurance after	\$448,854.87	\$1,900.00	N/A	20%	\$8,800.00	
Prosthetic Devices	Coinsurance after deductible	\$37,753.00	\$1,900.00	N/A	20%	\$8,800.00	
Dental Anesthesia	Copayment after deductible	\$39.52	\$1,900.00	\$350.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Hearing Aids	Coinsurance after deductible	\$0.00	\$1,900.00	N/A	20%	\$8,800.00	
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$1,162,382.71	\$0.00	\$30.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Treatment for Temporomandibular Joint Disorders	Copayment after deductible	\$0.00	\$1,900.00	\$75.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Rehabilitative Occupational and Rehabilitative Physical Therapy	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$1,187,154.92	\$0.00	\$30.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Outpatient Rehabilitation Services	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$153,964.55	\$0.00	\$30.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Rehabilitative Speech therapy	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$245,298.58	\$0.00	\$30.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Habilitation Services	Copayment: not subject	\$153.964.55	\$0.00	\$30.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Acupuncture	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$32,934.31	\$0.00	\$15.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Chiropractic Care	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$27,117.60	\$0.00	\$15.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Radiation	Copayment after deductible	\$1,167,839.74	\$1,900.00	\$350.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Infusion Therapy	Coinsurance after deductible	\$148,557.90	\$1,900.00	N/A	20%	\$8,800.00	
Eye Glasses for Children	No cost-sharing	\$2,837.62	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Hospice Services	Copayment per day; not subject to deductible	\$127,272.07	\$0.00	\$15.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Abortion for Which Public Funding is Prohibited	No cost-sharing	\$7,427.90	\$0.00	N/A	N/A	N/A	×
Infertility Treatment	Copayment after deductible	\$2,619.79	\$1,900.00	\$350.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Cosmetic Surgery	Copayment; not subject to deductible	\$87,193.55	\$0.00	\$650.00	N/A	\$8,800.00	
Total Row		\$36,584,774.98					

ANALYSIS OF MHSUD FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT PARITY, BY BENEFIT CLASSIFICATION

Financial Parity for (3b) Outpatient - All Other, In-Network (OP-AO INN)

Cost-Share Type	MHSUD Cost Shares in Plan Design*	Predominant Level for Medical/Surgical	MHSUD Financial Parity Result
Deductible	N/A	\$1,900.00	Pass
Copayment	\$15.00	\$300.00	Pass
Coinsurance	N/A	Fail	Pass
OOPM	\$8,800.00	\$8,800.00	Pass
Overall			Pass

Enter Footnotes	
(as needed) about	
xx	

"If not applicable, enter "N/A" Step 1 Substantially All (i.e., > % of medical/surgical benefits)

Step 1 Substantia	illy All (i.e., ≥ ⅔ of m	nedical/surgical be	nefits)
Deductible	\$30 278 679 71	82 76%	OP-4O INN Deductible
Copayment	\$35,460,916.83	96.93%	OP-AO INN Copayment
Coinsurance	\$1,113,592.64	3.04%	Fail
OOPM	\$36,574,509.47	99.97%	OP-AO INN OOPM
Total Projected	\$36,584,774.98		

Step 2 Predominant Level

	atient - All Other, In-Networ	k (OP-AO INN)	Errors found:	
Applies to substantially a	all medical/surgical benefits in	n this classification.		
ENTER different deductil	ble amounts from smallest to	largest.		
Deductible	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	
				Error Checking
\$1,900.00	\$30,278,679.71	82.76%	\$1,900.00	
	\$6,306,095.27	17.24%		
Total	\$36,584,774.98	100.00%		
(3b) Oct	patient - All Other, In-Netwo		Errors found:	
	all medical/surgical benefits in		Errors round.	
ENTER different copaym	ent amounts from smallest to	o largest.		
Copayment	Allowed Claims	Portion	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
\$15.00	\$569,140.18	1.60%	\$15.00	
\$30.00	\$5,639,496.03	15.90%	\$30.00	
\$75.00	\$4,820,852.55	13.59%	\$75.00	
\$200.00	\$5,121,162.46	14.44%	\$200.00	
\$300.00	\$2,319,841.79	6.54%	\$300.00	
		47.67%		
\$350.00	\$16,903,230.28			
\$350.00	\$16,903,230.28 \$87,193.55	0.25%		
\$650.00	\$87,193.55	0.25%		
\$650.00 Total	\$87,193.55	0.25%	Errors found:	
S650.00 Total Colnsurance (3b) Out	\$87,193.55 \$35,460,916.83	0.25% 100.00%		
S650.00 Total Coinsurance (3b) Out Does not apply to substa	\$87,193.55 \$35,460,916.83 tpatient - All Other, In-Netwo	0.25% 100.00%		
S650.00 Total Coinsurance (3b) Out Does not apply to substa	\$87,193.55 \$35,460,916.83 tpatient - All Other, In-Netwo intially all medical/surgical be	0.25% 100.00%		
S650.00 Total Coinsurance (3b) Out Does not apply to substa	\$87,193.55 \$35,460,916.83 tpatient - All Other, In-Netwo intially all medical/surgical be	0.25% 100.00%		Error Checking
S650.00 Total Coinsurance (3b) Out Does not apply to substa DELETE any values in the	\$87,193.55 \$35,460,916.83 tpatient - All Other, In-Netwo Initially all medical/surgical be left-hand column below.	0.25% 100.00% ark (OP-AO INN) enefits in this classification	n.	Error Checking
S650.00 Total Coinsurance (3b) Out Does not apply to substa DELETE any values in the	\$87,193.55 \$35,460,916.83 tpatient - All Other, In-Netwo initially all medical/surgical be left-hand column below. Allowed Claims	0.25% 100.00% ark (OP-AO INN) enefits in this classification	n.	Error Checking
S650.00 Total Coinsurance (3b) Out Does not apply to substa DELETE any values in the	\$87,193.55 \$35,460,916.83 tpatient - All Other, In-Netwo intially all medical/surgical be left-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00	0.25% 100.00% ark (OP-AO INN) enefits in this classification	n.	Error Checking
S650.00 Total Coinsurance (3b) Out Does not apply to substa DELETE any values in the	\$87,193.55 \$35,460,916.83 tpatient - All Other, In-Netwo Intially all medical/surgical be left-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00	0.25% 100.00% ark (OP-AO INN) enefits in this classification	n.	Error Checking
S650.00 Total Coinsurance (3b) Out Does not apply to substa DELETE any values in the	\$87,193.55 \$35,460,916.83 tpatient - All Other, In-Networ Intially all medical/surgical be eleft-hand column below. Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	0.25% 100.00% ark (OP-AO INN) enefits in this classification	n.	Error Checking
S650.00 Total Coinsurance (3b) Out Does not apply to substa DELETE any values in the Coinsurance	\$87,193.55 \$35,460,916.83 bgatient - Al Other, In-Networ Italily all medical/surgical be Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	0.25% 100.00% ork (OP-AO INN) Portion Portion	n.	Error Checking
3650.00 Total Coinsurance (3b) Out Does not apply to substa DELETE any values in the Coinsurance Coinsurance Total	\$87,193.55 \$35,460,916.83 bgatient - Al Other, In-Networ Italily all medical/surgical be Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	0.25% 100.00% ork (OP-AO INN) enefits in this classification Portion 0.00%	n.	Error Checking
S650.00 Total Coinsurance (3b) Out Does not apply to substate the state of the substate Coinsurance Coinsurance Total	\$87,193.55 \$35,460,916.83 tpatient - All Other, In-Networntailly all medical/urgical be left-hand column below. Allowed Claims Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	0.25% 100.00% ark (OP-AO INN) enefits in this classification Portion 0.00% IP-AO INN)	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
5650.00 Total Coinsurance	\$87,193.55 \$35,460,916.83 tapatient - All Other, in Network statistical function statistical function Allowed Claims \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00	0.25% 100.00% ark (OP-A0 INN) Portion Portion PAG INN) 0.00% PAG INN) L this classification.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
5650.00 Total Coinsurance	<u>\$77,193.55</u> <u>535,460,916.83</u> toatially all medical/surgical be left hand column below. Allowed Claim: <u>50.00</u> <u>50.00</u> <u>50.00</u> <u>50.00</u> <u>50.00</u> <u>50.00</u> <u>50.00</u> <u>50.00</u> <u>50.00</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>1</u>	0.25% 100.00% ark (OP-A0 INN) Portion Portion PAG INN) 0.00% PAG INN) L this classification.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
5650.00 Total Coinsurance	<u>\$77,193.55</u> <u>535,460,916.83</u> toatially all medical/surgical be left hand column below. Allowed Claim: <u>50.00</u> <u>50.00</u> <u>50.00</u> <u>50.00</u> <u>50.00</u> <u>50.00</u> <u>50.00</u> <u>50.00</u> <u>50.00</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>100</u> <u>1</u>	0.25% 100.00% ark (OP-A0 INN) Portion Portion PAG INN) 0.00% PAG INN) L this classification.	Predominant & Smaller	Error Checking
SESD OF Total Colensurance (3b) Out Does not apply to substance DELETE any values in the Colensurance Colensurance Total OOPM (3b) Outpatie Applies to substantially a	371,9153 371,940,916,83 373,440,916,83 194,940,916,83 194,940,916,940,916 194,940,916,916 194,940,916 194,916 19	0.25% 100.07% ark10P-A0 INN Portion Portion 0.00% PAO INN this classification	n. Predominant & Smaller Errors found:	
SESD 00 Total Colinsurance — (3b) Out Does not apply to substa DELETE any values in the Colinsurance Total OOPM — (3b) Outpath ENTER different oopm an OOPM	37:19:13: 37:29:13: 37:54:40:19:63 1patient - Al Other, In Netwon netical/arrayical be Allowed Claims 50:00	0.25% 100.07% ark (OP-A0 INN) Portion Portion 0.00% P-A0 INN P-A0 INN P-A0 INN Portion Portion	n. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: Predominant & Smaller	
SESD 00 Total Colinsurance — (3b) Out Does not apply to substa DELETE any values in the Colinsurance Total OOPM — (3b) Outpath ENTER different oopm an OOPM	37:1913.5 33:40:918.81 1921ent - Al Other, In Heave Intellig and Allowed Claims Allowed Claims 50:00 5	0.25% 100.07% ark (OP-A0 INN) Portion Portion 0.00% P-A0 INN P-A0 INN P-A0 INN Portion Portion	n. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: Predominant & Smaller	
SESD 00 Total Colinsurance — (3b) Out Does not apply to substa DELETE any values in the Colinsurance Total OOPM — (3b) Outpath ENTER different oopm an OOPM	37,19135 537,460,918,31 Sgattent - All Other, In-Hetwi- Het-Rand colume Below. Allowed Claims 50,000 50,000	0.25% 100.07% ark (OP-A0 INN) Portion Portion 0.00% P-A0 INN P-A0 INN P-A0 INN Portion Portion	n. Predominant & Smaller Errors found: Predominant & Smaller	


2026 Plan Year (PY)

Individual Nongrandfathered Health Plan (Pool) Rate Filing Checklist

Instructions:

For each item in Section I, provide the response in this document. For each item in Section II, provide the rate filing document name as well as relevant section, page, and/or exhibit numbers.

Any Excel workbook must be submitted with a corresponding PDF that includes all information from the workbook.

- All content in the Excel file and PDF must be visible; hidden cells, hidden worksheets, and non-visible font colors are not allowed, except for functionality that was already included in official templates from the WA OIC or CMS.
- The file names must match except that the Excel workbook name should end with "duplicate."
- For ease of reference, please add numbering to each spreadsheet tab and to a title line in the exhibits.
- IMPORTANT: Storing amounts as values rather than linking to the source calculations results in several objections every year.
- Retain all internal links and formulas but break all links to external files. Ensure your rate development exhibits, for example, show how inputs and assumptions flow through the rating methodology to the final projected premium base rates; this is important for review purposes and to ensure appropriate rate development.
- <u>Be aware that the PDF documents are relied upon as public records. As such, prior to submitting a PDF, please review each PDF for completeness and readability</u>. Note: the PDF version of the actuarial memorandum exhibits can be submitted on the URRT tab rather than the Supporting Documentation tab in SERFF so that it will be uploaded to CMS. The URRT is the only Excel file that should be submitted on the URRT tab in SERFF; all other Excel files must be submitted on the Supporting Documentation tab.
- Please be aware that for plan year 2026, the OIC launched an Excel template for certain Washington State exhibits. Specific exhibits are referenced throughout this checklist. Please complete and submit the Excel file of WA Exhibits ("Format Rates 2026 Individual and Small Group NonGF Health Exhibits") as well as the corresponding PDF file version. Provide supporting technical details, as needed, in issuer-created actuarial exhibits submitted separately from the exhibit template file.

Section I – General Information:

Carrier: Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.

- A. Market: Medical Individual
- B. Exchange Intentions: Check only one box.

🛛 Exchange Only 🔹 🗆 Outside Market Only 👘 Exchange and Outside Market

Note: The Exchange Intentions field on the General Information tab in SERFF should match the wording for the item selected above (see the Additional Information section for the Sub-TOI by searching by TOI under Filing Rules/Submission Requirements in SERFF).

- C. We will offer the following: Check all boxes that apply.
 - □ Catastrophic plan offered only through the Exchange. See RCW 48.43.700(3).
 - At least one qualified health plan (QHP) silver plan and at least one QHP gold plan in each service area in which we offer coverage through the Exchange. See 45 CFR §156.200(c)(1).
 - At least one standardized gold plan on the Exchange and at least one standardized silver plan on the Exchange so that we can offer coverage through the Exchange. Additionally, if bronze plans are offered through the Exchange, at least one standardized bronze plan is offered on the Exchange. See RCW 43.71.095(2)(a).
 - \Box In each county where we offer a qualified health plan:

a standardized health plan under RCW 43.71.095 **and** at most two non-standardized gold plans, two non-standardized bronze plans, one non-standardized silver plan, one non-standardized platinum plan, and one non-standardized catastrophic plan. See RCW 43.71.095(2)(b)(i).

- Each non-standardized silver health plan offered on the Exchange has an AV Metal Value that is not less than the AV Metal Value of the standardized silver health plan with the lowest AV Metal Value. See RCW 43.71.095(2)(b)(iii).
- □ At least one silver plan and one gold plan throughout each service area outside the Exchange whenever we offer a bronze plan outside the Exchange. See RCW 48.43.700.
- \boxtimes One or more plans with a unique benefit design. See Section II #9 below.
- □ Pediatric dental embedded.
- □ Non-essential health benefits (Non-EHBs). See Section II #13 below.
- New plans have been added, and we confirm that no previously retired Plan IDs have been reused in this rate filing. We are aware that the reuse of retired Plan IDs can cause risk adjustment reconciliation complications.

HIOS Plan ID	Standard Plan Name	Public Option Plan	Metal Level	AV Metal Value
		(Yes, Cascade Select/		
		No, Cascade)		
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	No, Cascade	Gold	0.8171
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	No, Cascade	Silver	0.7184
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	No, Cascade	Bronze	0.6499
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	No, Cascade	Gold	0.7801

Standard Plans Offered (excluding the subsidized benefit plan variations)

All Plans Offered (excluding the subsidized benefit plan variations)

HIOS Plan ID	Plan Name	Uni	que Benefit Design (UBD)	Pediatric Dental Embedded (Yes/No)	Description of Non-Essential Health Benefits (Non-EHBs)
		(Yes/No)	lf yes, briefly explain why. If no, "N/A."		
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	Yes	Varying levels of cost-sharing for	No	N/A
			generic drug categories.		
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	Yes	Copays applied for services that	No	N/A
			are not subject to deductible,		
			and copay does not accrue		
	toward deductible; There is a \$1 copay for the first two primary care and MHSUD outpatient office visits – the AVC does not accommodate this; Varying levels of cost-sharing for generic drug		toward deductible; There is a \$1		
			copay for the first two primary		
			care and MHSUD outpatient		
		office visits – the AVC does not			
			of cost-sharing for generic drug		
			categories.		
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	Yes	Copays applied for services that	No	N/A
			are not subject to deductible,		
			and copay does not accrue		
			toward deductible; There is a \$1		
			copay for the first two primary		
			care and MHSUD outpatient		
			office visits – the AVC does not		

HIOS Plan ID	Plan Name	Unic	[Description of Non-Essential
			lf yes, briefly explain why. lf no, "N/A."	Embedded (Yes/No)	Health Benefits (Non-EHBs)
			accommodate this; Varying levels		
			of cost-sharing for generic drug		
			categories.		
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	Yes	Varying levels of cost-sharing for	No	N/A
			generic drug categories.		

D. Do you have any expanded bronze plans as described under 45 CFR §156.140(c) in which the variation in AV Metal Value is between +2% and +5% (i.e., the AV is between 62% and 65%)?

□ No

- \boxtimes Yes, and they are listed in the table below. We confirm each of the following:
 - (a) That the plans' member cost-shares are equivalent to less than 50% coinsurance and
 - (b) That each plan is either
 - (1) A High Deductible Health Plan¹ or
 - (2) Has at least one major service ², other than preventive services, covered prior to the deductible.

Note: Only one major service needs to be listed in the table even if multiple major services are covered prior to the deductible.

HIOS Plan ID	Plan Name	High Deductible	Major Service covered prior to the deductible ²		
		Health Plan	Yes/No	Service	
		(Yes/No) ¹			
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	No	Yes	Primary Office Visits	

¹ The plan meets the requirements to be a high deductible health plan within the meaning of 26 U.S.C.233(c)(2) as established at 45 CFR §156.140(c).

² The following are considered major services. The major service covered before the deductible must apply a reasonable cost-sharing rate to the service to ensure that the service is affordably covered (HHS Notice of Benefit and Payment Parameters (NBPP) for 2018).

(i) At least three primary care visits.

(ii) Specialist office visits.

(iii) Inpatient hospital services.

(iv) Emergency room services.

(v) Generic drugs.

(vi) Preferred brand drugs.

(vii) Specialty drugs.

E. Is your service area changing from Plan Year 2025?

🛛 No

 \Box Yes. We are making the following changes:

Geographic	Additional Counties Covered	Terminated Counties
Rating Area		(a.k.a. Exited or No Longer Covered)
1		
2		
3		
4		
5		
6		
7		
8		
9		

F. Network Information:

Network Name		Tiered or Single	Date Filed
Molina Marketplace	(EPO, HMO, POS, or PPO) HMO	Single	05/15/2025

G. Rate filing file names for Parts I, II, and III of HHS Forms: (Requirements per RCW 48.02.120(5) and 45 CFR §154.215.)

X Name the Parts I, II, and III according to the instructions provided in Washington State SERFF Life, Health and Disability Rate Filing General Instructions.



Section II – Experience Data and Projections

For each item, provide the rate filing document name and section number, page number, and/or exhibit number that addresses the item. For example: (1) "Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum," Section III or (2) "Supporting Documentation File," Exhibit 5.

For items that require justification, please indicate where to find both narrative and technical details.

Line	Task	Issuer Res	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
XPERIE	NCE PERIOD DATA		•
1	 Complete Experience: Include the complete experience for all 2024 individual non-grandfathered plans which includes subsidized populations defined under the Cost Sharing Reduction (CSR) programs. Per CCIIO, include experience data for the American Indian/Alaska Native (AIAN) population (see https://www.healthcare.gov/american-indians-alaska-natives/coverage/). Include experience for membership covered by plans with benefits and subsidy levels (73%, 87%, and 94% AV levels, as well as any zero cost-share subsidies for the AIAN population) sold in the market. Note: per CCIIO, the AIAN population is not restricted to silver level plans, however, eligible individuals must select a metal level plan (i.e., they are not eligible for AIAN-related subsidies with a catastrophic plan). Net of Rx rebates: Any prescription drug claims should be net of rebates received from drug manufacturers; please document in the Part III Actuarial Memorandum where and how this is addressed. Note: if financial data paid through March 2025 is not directly used as the foundation for this rate filing, discuss why the March 2025 data was not available. Discuss what data was used instead and how it was or was not adjusted to mimic data paid through March 2025. 		
a	Financial data consistency: Demonstrate that the financial data, including the member months, in (i) URRT Worksheet 1, Section I General Product and Plan Information, (ii) URRT Worksheet 2, Section II Experience Period and Current	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 1.1

Line	Task	Issuer Res	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	Plan Level Information, (iii) the WAC 284-43-6660 summary, and (iv) the actuarial memorandum exhibits are consistent as of March 2025. If not consistent, explain why the discrepancy is appropriate.		
ł	 Support for URRT Worksheet 1, Section I experience period data for 2024: Provide separately for medical and prescription drugs (Rx), as appropriate: By incurred month and paid month, for claims paid through March 2025: allowed claims and incurred claims (Note that any embedded pediatric dental claims experience should also be included and will be considered part of EHB experience; see URR Instructions' section 1.4 for additional information.) Any annual estimated payable and/or receivable amounts (e.g., reserves, reinsurance, overpayments, rebates, and other) as of March 2025, including justification of such amounts Any annual risk adjustment transfer amounts, including justification of such amounts Monthly premium amounts Monthly membership 	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 1.2
	 Consistent with #1.b above, provide the following to support benefit category experience data in URRT Worksheet 1, Section II, and the WAC 284-43-6660 summary: (i) Provide the following separately for 2024 allowed claims and incurred claims as well as by incurred month and benefit category (i.e., categories as defined for URRT Worksheet 1, Section II, plus separate categories for each non-EHB): Change in reserves between the beginning (i.e., previous year's 3/31) claim reserves and ending (i.e., current year's 3/31) claim reserves. Total claims. PMPM (i.e., use monthly membership from #1.b above to calculate claims per member per month (PMPM)). Paid-to-allowed ratios of paid (incurred) claims to allowed claims. (ii) Explain if EHB allowed claims were obtained from claims records or imputed from paid claims. If amounts were imputed, please elaborate about how they were imputed. (iii) Demonstrate how URRT Worksheet 1, Section II, categories map to WAC 284-43-6660 summary categories. Reconcile data between the two summaries. 	"WA Exhibits Duplicate.xlsx" and "WA Exhibits.pdf"	WA Exhibit 1

Li	ine	Task	Issuer Response:		
			Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number	
		(iv) Additionally, provide related monthly information in WA Exhibit 1.			
	d	2024 actual and projected: Provide analysis of actual experience versus amounts projected in the plan year 2024 rate filing [45 CFR §154.301(a)(3)(ii)] in WA Exhibit 2. Identify material differences in actual and expected experience, the primary source(s) of deviations, and any action taken in your 2026 projections to address deviations. Additionally, address how the business is or is not impacted by federal income tax.	"WA Exhibits Duplicate.xlsx" and "WA Exhibits.pdf"	WA Exhibit 2	
	e	Split up experience if you are terminating any counties in 2025 and/or 2026: If you are terminating any counties for plan year 2025 and/or 2026, include a table splitting URRT Worksheet 1, Section I experience between continuing and terminated counties. If you are not terminating any counties, respond "N/A."	N/A		
	2	 Manual EHB Allowed Claims: If credibility is 100%, respond "N/A" for each item. If you use a credibility-blended estimate, explain the processes in detail (i) per guidance in URR Instructions 4.4.3.3, to establish the Manual EHB Allowed Claims PMPM for WA and (ii) per 4.4.3.4 to establish the credibility percentage for URRT Worksheet 1, Section II. Note: if the 2024 experience is 0.00% credible, then the trend, morbidity, demographic, plan design, and other factors in URRT Worksheet 1, Section II can be listed as 1.000. In that case, only analyses of the manual trend and adjustment factors are required. 			
	a	Manual data relevance: Explain the relevance of the data used to determine the Manual EHB Allowed Claims PMPM.	N/A		
	b	 Manual EHB allowed claims PMPM: Show the detailed calculation of the Manual EHB Allowed Claims PMPM entered in URRT Worksheet 1, Section II. 	N/A		

L	.ine	Task	Issuer Res	ponse:
			Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
		 Justify any adjustments made to the data, such as adjustments for trend, morbidity, demographics, plan design, and geographic areas. Your response should clearly identify how your estimate considers the cost and utilization characteristics of your individual health plan market service area in the State of Washington. Note: the manual rate must be developed in a manner consistent with 100% credibility. See #2.c below. 		
	c	 Credibility of experience data: Describe the credibility methodology and assumptions used, per Actuarial Standard of Practice (ASOP) No. 25. Identify the actuarially sound and appropriate credibility procedure used to develop your credibility estimate. At what level is experience determined to be more than 0% credible? How is partial credibility determined? At what level is experience determined to be 100% credible? 	N/A	
	d	Show how you estimated credibility of the 2024 allowed claims and member months used in rate development. Use your credibility procedure.	N/A	
	3	Experience in WAC 284-43-6660 Summary, and Summary of Pooled Experience with Adjustments:		
	а	 WAC 284-43-6660 summary, experience: Complete the WAC 284-43-6660 summary for Individual and Small Group Contract filings. Provide data to support WAC 284-43-6660 without adjustments for Risk Adjustment and High-Cost Risk Pool (HCRP) receipts and assessments. Data should be based on the incurred years 2024, 2023, and 2022. 	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 1.2

Line	Task	Issuer Re	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
b	 Summary of Pooled Experience with Adjustments: Create a document or exhibit called "Summary of Pooled Experience with Adjustments" for calendar years 2024, 2023, and 2022. Start with the "Summary of Pooled Experience" table from the WAC 284-43-6660 summary and add the following rows: Risk Adjustment transfer amounts HCRP receipts 	"Summary of Pooled Experience with Adjustments Duplicate.xlsx" and "Summary of Pooled Experience with Adjustments.pdf"	Entire Document
	 HCRP assessments HHS-RADV adjustments: Indicate the source of each RADV amount and specify each applicable Benefit Year (BY) and HHS report date. List amounts from different reports on separate lines. 		
	 Commercial reinsurance reimbursements received and expected Adjusted Gain/Loss, excluding anticipated Medical Loss Ratio (MLR) rebates, as a dollar amount Adjusted Gain/Loss, excluding anticipated MLR rebates, as a percent of premium 		
	 Anticipated MLR rebates Subsequent adjustments: If necessary, also list any subsequent adjustments for prior years according to when payments were received. Document the amount and incurred year for each adjustment. For example, if a Risk Adjustment transfer amount was received or paid in 2024 for a period prior to 2024 at an amount other than the Risk Adjustment transfer amounts above (i.e., at the top of this list), list the difference as a below-the-line adjustment to 2024 experience. 		
	Add a copy of this table to the Part II Written Description.		
	Document and justify every estimated amount.		
	• For each federal Risk Adjustment transfer amount, identify either (1) the final federal Risk Adjustment Payments Report used or (2) the interim risk adjustment report used. Note: only use an interim report for periods when a final report is not yet available.		

Li	ne	Task	Issuer Re	sponse:
			Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
		• Note: Since the federal Reinsurance and Risk Corridor programs ended in 2016, they should not be included in the summary.		
	с	Changes to prior period experience: If applicable, justify and show line-item differences in 2023 and 2022 experience in this rate filing's summary versus the final version of the "Summary of Pooled Experience with Adjustments" in last year's filing. Also, describe any such changes in the WAC 284-43-6660 summary under General Information #5.	"WAC 284-43-6660 Duplicate.xlsx" and "WAC 284-43-6660.pdf"	General information #5
	4	 Plan Level Experience and Current Data: Document and justify URRT Worksheet 2, Section II Experience Period and Current Plan Level Information. Explain whether amounts are based on each plan's experience or allocated to plans. If amounts are allocated, demonstrate and justify the allocation method. Explain any differences between totals in URRT Worksheet 2, Section II and URRT Worksheet 1, Section I. 	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 1.1, Appendix Exhibit 10.2
TRE	ND F	ACTORS		·
	5	Allowed Claims Trends: Trend assumptions should reflect your best estimates by URRT Worksheet 1 benefit category and one or more categories of non-EHBs, as applicable. Rely on market-specific information for Washington State to the extent possible. Justify use of any alternative data. As indicated in URR Instructions, describe the trend development in the Part III actuarial memorandum.		
	а	 Allowed claims EHB trend analysis: In WA Exhibit 3, provide annual EHB trends by benefit category. See instructions in the exhibit template. Provide supporting technical details, as needed, in issuer-created actuarial exhibits submitted separately from the exhibit template file. 	"WA Exhibits Duplicate.xlsx" and "WA Exhibits.pdf"	WA Exhibit 3, WA Exhibit 4, WA Exhibit 5

Line	Task	Issuer Response:	
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	 In WA Exhibit 4, provide your retrospective analysis of normalized EHB allowed claim trends. See instructions in the exhibit template. Provide supporting technical details, as needed, in issuer-created actuarial exhibits submitted separately from the exhibit template file. In WA Exhibit 5, provide aggregate actual experience (A) EHB trends, projected (i.e., expected; E) EHB trends, and actual-to-expected (a.k.a. A:E) EHB trend analysis. See instructions in the exhibit template. Provide supporting technical details, as needed, in issuer-created actuarial exhibits submitted separately from the exhibit template. 		
	Allowed claims non-EHB trend analysis: If applicable, include an exhibit that develops the non-EHB allowed claims trend.	N/A	
c	 Projected allowed claims trend development (EHB & non-EHB): As outlined in URR Instructions 4.4.3.1, describe how you arrived at your allowed claims trend assumptions, including the data used, credibility of the data used, and any adjustments made to the data. Provide an overall allowed claims trend estimate as well as EHB breakdowns into URRT worksheet 1 benefit categories (or at least medical and prescription drug categories). Further break the EHB trends down into utilization, unit cost, and service mix/intensity components. Upload relevant EHB details to WA Exhibit 3; see instructions in the exhibit template. Provide supporting technical details, as needed, in issuer-created actuarial exhibits submitted separately from the exhibit template file. If your overall trend, indicated in URRT Worksheet 1, Section II, differs materially from the retrospective trend indicated in WA Exhibit 4, provide detailed actuarial support for the difference. Address the following: Actuarial support must provide both qualitative and quantitative bases for the difference. Refer to other WA Exhibits and/or separate issuer-developed actuarial exhibits for support, where appropriate. Prospective trend adjustments should identify all data, assumptions, methods, and models. 	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf" "WA Exhibits Duplicate.xlsx" and "WA Exhibits.pdf" "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Section: Trend Factors WA Exhibit 3 Appendix Exhibit 2.1

Li	ne	Task	Issuer Response:	
			Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
		 requirements. Reliance statements do not exempt carriers from actuarial support requirements. Address how your estimates reflect trends specific to the State of Washington. Note that nationwide trend analysis is not sufficient support for Washington State unit cost trend projections. Address whether and how unit cost projections reflect projected network and provider contract changes for the projection period. Comment about how much of the provider contracting is already complete for plan year 2026 and how much of the projected reimbursement trend is already locked in for plan year 2026. 		
	d	 Independence of various utilization changes: Explain how you separated expected utilization changes due to (i) changes in average health status of the population (a.k.a. morbidity) versus (ii) other projected utilization changes (e.g., change in mix of services). Clarify how the various utilization and morbidity adjustments in the rate filing are independent (i.e., do not overlap nor depend on one another). 	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Trend Factors
	5	 Incurred Claims Trends: Trend assumptions should reflect your best estimates by URRT Worksheet 1 benefit category and one or more separate non-EHB categories, as applicable. They should also be available for each type of service in the WAC 284-43-6660 trend factor summary. Incurred claims trends differ from allowed claims trends in that they reflect leveraging of fixed cost-shares. Rely on market-specific information for Washington State to the extent possible. Justify use of any alternative data. Describe the trend development in the Part III actuarial memorandum. 		
	а	 Incurred claims projected trend (EHB & non-EHB): (see also #32.c of this checklist) Include an exhibit that develops the incurred claims trend percentages entered in the WAC 284-43- 6660 summary. Justify the projected incurred claims trend percentages. 	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 3.1

Line	Task	Issuer Response:	
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	 Show how to calculate the Portion of Claim Dollars for trends in the WAC 284-43-6660 summary. Note: the percentages should be based on the 2024 incurred claims dollars by trend category. The total incurred claims used in the calculation should be consistent with the incurred claims PMPM in URRT Worksheet 2, Section II Experience Period and Current Plan Level Information, Field 2.17. Demonstrate that the overall incurred claims annual trend (EHB and non-EHB) matches (1) the annualized trend from URRT Worksheet 1, Section I General Product and Plan Information to URRT Worksheet 2, Section IV Projected Plan Level Information, Field 4.15 as well as (2) the incurred claims trend listed in Rate Review Details (see also #23.b of this checklist). 		
URRT WO	DRKSHEET 1, SECTION II EXPERIENCE PERIOD and CURRENT PLAN LEVEL INFORMATION, NO	ON-TREND EHB ADJUSTME	NT FACTORS
7	 URRT Worksheet 1, Section II Non-Trend EHB Factors: Explain and show the detailed calculations for actuarial assumptions underlying each non-trend EHB factor used in URRT Worksheet 1, Section II Experience Period and Current Plan Level Information. Provide actual experience, projections, and actual-to-expected information in WA Exhibit 5; see instructions in the exhibit template. Morbidity Adjustment Demographic Shift Plan Design Changes Other If applicable, provide a detailed breakdown of any adjustments made under the "Other" category such as significant provider network or pharmacy rebate changes from the experience period. 	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf" "WA Exhibits Duplicate.xlsx" and "WA Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibits 4.1, 4.2a, 4.2b, 4.2c, 4.3 WA Exhibit 5
URRT WO	DRKSHEET 2, SECTION I GENERAL PRODUCT and PLAN INFORMATION, AV METAL VALUES	"94491 M/A AV/Corporehots	Entire Document
ð	 AVC Screenshots: (see also #9 below) Provide the Actuarial Value Calculator (AVC) screenshots in PDF format showing "Calculation Successful." State the corresponding HIOS Plan ID on each AVC Screenshot. For the 2026 AV Calculator and Methodology, see link: 	"84481_WA_AVScreenshots. pdf"	

Line	Task	Issuer Re	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	 Please do not submit AVC screenshots for every CSR plan variation (i.e., 73%, 87%, and 94%), however, be mindful of the de minimis variation limit of 0/+1 percentage points. NOTE: if you rely on AV Metal Values calculated by the Exchange's actuaries, do not submit your own AVC screenshot copies for standardized plans. Instead, document such reliance in your Part III actuarial memorandum and include in SERFF Supporting Documentation a copy of the Exchange's actuarial certification of AV Metal Values for standardized plans. MHSUD cost-share: You may list the MHSUD office visit cost-share in the AVC if you include justification in the actuarial memorandum that blending the cost-share with the MHSUD other outpatient cost-share has a negligible impact on the final AV Metal Value. Please reformat the "Coinsurance, if different" cells to display the same 4-decimal place accuracy as the default coinsurance for tiers 1 & 2. Also, reformat the tiered utilization percentages to more accurately indicate the weights used in the calculation. The AV Metal Value of non-standardized silver health plans offered on the Exchange may not be less than the AV Metal Value of the standardized silver health plan with the lowest AV Metal Value. [RCW 43.71.095(2)(b)(iii)] Standardized plan information is available on Exchange's website. Metal Levels Platinum – 90%, range -2/+2% Gold – 80%, range -2/+2% for non-QHPs and 0/+2% for QHPs Bronze – 60%, range -2/+2% or Expanded Bronze +2/+5% Catastrophic – The AV requirements are not specified by law		
9	 Unique Benefit Design for AVC (Actuarial Value Calculator): Note: Address this item in conjunction with #8 above. The actuary would be prudent to attempt to use data and assumptions that are consistent with the calculators as much as possible when adjusting for unique plan designs (https://www.actuary.org/sites/default/files/files/MVPN_042314.pdf). The continuance tables in the AVC should be used, if possible, so that the adjustments are consistent with the AVC calculations. Do any plans have a unique benefit design? If yes, for each such plan, you must: 		

Line	Task	Issuer Re	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	 Use one of the two methods, 45 CFR §156.135(b)(2) or 45 CFR §156.135(b)(3), to certify the Metal Value and provide the exact AV Metal Value for the plan. You must also provide detailed support for your unique plan design AVs. Please provide supporting unique AV calculations in your rate filing memorandum and exhibits. 		
	 Include enough detail for the reviewer to determine whether the methods, assumptions, and results are appropriate and reasonable. You must provide justification for AVs when actual plan designs deviate from the AVC's functionality, even if your actuary assumes the impact is immaterial. 		
	 Notes About Plan Designs in the AVC: To be consistent with the requirements in the AVC User Guide (see FAQ Q2 & Q3), all plans with a \$0 Rx or a \$0 medical deductible should indicate an integrated medical and drug deductible when possible. For illustrative purposes, consider a plan with a non-zero medical deductible and a \$0 drug deductible, which is equivalent to saying that none of the drug tiers (i.e., benefits) is subject to any kind of deductible: 		
	• The reverse situation with \$0 medical and non-zero Rx deductibles is similar, however, only coinsurance for the medical benefits listed in the AVC are considered. If, for example, a coinsurance is only applied to the ambulance benefit, which is not part of the AVC, a combined deductible should be applied.		
	 Plans that include Coinsurance During the Deductible Phase or can otherwise be described as having "Services not Subject to Deductible and without a copay": Excel row 72 on the User Guide sheet of the AVC states, "Services not subject to deductible and without a copay are treated as covered at 100 percent by the plan until the deductible is met through enrollee payments for other services." When this occurs, the AVC output is higher than that of the actual plan design; the difference depends on the size of the deductible and impact 		

Line	Task	Issuer Res	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	of the corresponding benefit on the actuarial value. The exact difference, however, is unknown without using an effective copay, which requires a unique benefit design, to approximate the coinsurance in the deductible range. If your plans include this type of cost-sharing design, you are required to show that their AVs are within the acceptable metal level range using unique benefit designs. See the AVC User Guide sheet FAQ Q16 for additional information.		
	 Plans that include "Services not Subject to Deductible and with a copay": Copays paid during the deductible range do not accumulate toward the deductible, regardless of whether the benefit is subject to deductible. 		
	 Plans that partition benefit categories into subcategories with different cost-share designs: If the plan has different cost-sharing for subcategories of benefits included in the AVC but the AVC only accepts one cost-sharing structure, you must (1) enter the cost-share variations in the Benefit Components document and (2) account for the differences between the plan design and the AVC functionality in your AV Metal Value calculations. 		
	For example, the AVC only accepts one MHSUD (mental health/substance use disorder) outpatient cost-share structure, so if a plan design includes different cost-shares for MHSUD outpatient professional (office) visits versus MHSUD outpatient other-than-professional-visits, the plan design does not align with standard use of the AVC.		
a	 If using the unique benefit design certification method in 45 CFR §156.135(b)(2): Provide the required actuarial certification language as well as justification and <u>detailed calculations</u> of how you estimated a fit of the plan design into the parameters of the AVC. 	N/A	
	• Submit one AVC screenshot for each plan to show that the benefit design after the fit is a legal metal plan.		

Line	Task	Issuer Response:	
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
b	 If using the unique benefit design certification method in 45 CFR §156.135(b)(3): Provide the required actuarial certification language as well as justification and <u>detailed calculations</u> of (i) how the AVC was used to determine the AV Metal Value for the plan provisions that fit within the calculator parameters while (ii) appropriate adjustments were made to the AVC output(s) for plan design features that deviate substantially from AVC parameters. Submit two or more AVC screenshots including at least one extreme high AV Metal Value and one extreme low AV Metal Value based on features like those of the plan. Using the filed AVC screenshot results, explain how adjustments are made to generate each plan's EXACT final AV Metal Value used in the URRT. 	"84481_WA_UniquePlanDesi gnSuppDocAndJust.pdf" "Actuarial Value Certification for WAHBE 2026 Standard Medical Plan Designs.pdf"	Entire Document Entire Document
c	Unique Plan Design Supporting Documentation and Justification: Include a completed Unique Plan Design Supporting Documentation and Justification form (a blank form can be found on the CMS website). Note: You may submit your own version of the official form, to accommodate your complete responses and improve readability.	"84481_WA_UniquePlanDesi gnSuppDocAndJust.pdf"	Entire document
d	Pharmacy tiers: If your prescription drug tiers do not exactly match those in the AVC and you do not identify the plans as having unique benefits, please add a discussion to the Part III actuarial memorandum. Consider guidance in relevant documents such as the PY2025 QHP Issuer Application Instructions (e.g., 5.8 Suggested Coordination of Drug Data between Templates) and AVC supporting documentation.	"84481_WA_UniquePlanDesi gnSuppDocAndJust.pdf"	Entire document
10	AV Metal Values: (URRT Worksheet 2, Section I General Product and Plan Information, Field 1.6) Load the final PY2026 AV Metal Values into URRT Worksheet 2 and WA Exhibit 6. Additionally, load prior AV Metal Values into WA Exhibit 6; see instructions in the exhibit template.	"WA Exhibits Duplicate.xlsx" and "WA Exhibits.pdf"	WA Exhibit 6

AV a	and Cost Sharing Design of Plan Factors:
(URF	T Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.3)
Docu	ument and justify the factors including #11.a through #11.d below.
Ther	n, address items #11.e through #11.h below. Include aggregate actual experience, projections, and
actu	al-to-expected analysis in WA Exhibit 7; see the instructions in the exhibit template.
URR	Instructions Section 2.2.3 and URRT Worksheet 2, Section III include four adjustments directly
	ed to plan-level incurred claims rate development.
•	These adjustments are the "AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan", "Provider Network Adjustment"
	(see checklist #12), "Benefits in Addition to EHB" (see checklist #13), and "Catastrophic Adjustment"
	(see checklist #14).
•	Do not include morbidity of the population expected to enroll in the plan (i.e., differences due to
	health status) per URR Instructions Section 4.4.4.
•	Each of these adjustments should be normalized to not double count the impact of the other
	factors.
L.	
	erive the "AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan":
•	There are four subcomponents of the adjustment defined in WAC 284-43-6810(1); they are:
	• AV pricing value,
	 Induced demand factor (IDF), Cost charing reduction (CCP) silver load (if applicable), and
	 Cost-sharing reduction (CSR) silver load (if applicable), and Exclusion of funds for abortion services per 45 CFR §156.280(e) (if applicable).
	\circ Exclusion of funds for abortion services per 45 CFR §156.280(e) (if applicable). Definitions of these terms and related terms can be found in WAC 284-43-6800.
	Detailed guidance related to each subcomponent of the "AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan" is
	provided in this checklist in sections 11 (a)-(h).
	The formula combining the subcomponents of the "AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan" is expected
	to be the following: (AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan) = (AV Pricing Value) x (Induced Demand
	Factor, IDF) x (CSR Silver Load and/or AIAN adjustment, as applicable) x (Factor to exclude the cost
	of abortion services for which public funding is prohibited); where the AV Pricing Value and IDF are
	on an appropriate relativity basis.
Note	e the following:
•	For benefit differences relate to EHB-only cost sharing. See #11.a below.

Line	Task	Issuer Res	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	 For expected utilization adjustments due to differences in cost-sharing (i.e., induced demand). See #11.b below. For CSR silver load and exclusion of funds for abortion services per 45 CFR §156.280(e): If CSR payments are not funded, a CSR silver load factor should be included for the on-Exchange silver plans; this is an additional step not covered in the URR Instructions. See #11.c below. For all plans offered on the Exchange, include an adjustment to remove the impact of coverage of abortion services for which public funding is prohibited. See #11.d below. To determine aggregate weighted averages for items covered by this #11, unless otherwise specified, apply each plan's projected membership as weights. 		
a	 AV Pricing Value (a.k.a. EHB paid-to-allowed factors) by plan: Provide the factor for each plan that shows the impact of benefit differences for EHB-only cost sharing. See WAC 284-43-6800(3) for the definition of AV pricing value and WAC 284-43-6800(1) for the definition of AV metal value. Per WAC 284-43-6810(3): Rate development exhibits should demonstrate compliance with the following: "The AV pricing value must be within ±2% of a plan's designated AV metal value." "The allowable range of AV pricing value may be increased or decreased by 1% and must not result in a total adjustment exceeding ±3%, if the plan has significant features that are not considered in the AV metal value calculation. Applicable plan features may include, but are not limited to, an embedded pediatric dental benefit, aggregate family deductible, or significant out-of-network utilization." If you are requesting the expanded AV Pricing Value range of ±3%, identify this in WA Exhibit 9 and provide supporting documentation for the request. Documentation for this request must show significant plan features impact EHBs, those plan features are excluded from consideration in the federal AV calculator and AV metal value, and those plan features have a material pricing impact supported by actuarial analysis. 	"WA Exhibits Duplicate.xlsx" and "WA Exhibits.pdf"	WA Exhibit 6

Line	Task	Issuer Re	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	 Note that AV pricing value must be actuarially sound, and the ranges referenced above should not be used as an adjustment (i.e., ceiling or floor) to AV pricing values. AV pricing values should be normalized for impacts of all other allowable plan-level rating adjustments (including subcomponents of the "AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan") and for use in the calculations of the "AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan" factors. The Part III actuarial memorandum in the rate filing must include the following information related to AV metal value and AV pricing value; Each plan's AV metal value, AV pricing value, and the method used to develop AV pricing values. The methodology that was used to develop the AV pricing value including that it is based on a standardized population. The carrier must identify all material changes in the AV pricing value development and their impacts. Note that if you have a commercial or other (e.g., internal) reinsurance/pooling agreement, consider projected recoverable amounts in the overall AV Pricing Value. 		
Ь	 Induced demand factors (IDFs) by plan: Each plan's IDF can vary by plan design but must be consistent with the federal risk adjustment transfer formula per WAC 284-43-6810(2). Therefore, plan IDFs should be determined by the formula (AV pricing value)² – (AV pricing value) + 1.24. Note the following: The MAIR reflects average induced demand for the pool. IDFs adjust average pool-level projected allowed claims to plan-level amounts. IDFs reflect the impact of plan design on plan-level utilization (i.e., induced demand or anti-selection) relative to the average induced demand in the pool. IDFs should not change the overall expected allowed claims nor the paid-to-allowed claims ratio. Calculate the aggregate impact of your pool's projected induced demand factors. If it is not 1.000, apply an adjustment in URRT worksheet 1's "Other" adjustment. Such an adjustment should equal (1 / (aggregate impact of your pool's projected induced demand factors)). The net impact should be 1.000. 	"WA Exhibits Duplicate.xlsx" and "WA Exhibits.pdf"	WA Exhibit 8

Line	Task	Issuer Res	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
c	 Cost-sharing reduction (CSR) silver load factors by plan: Note: In this case, references to "CSR" subsidies include subsidies for the AIAN population. Include actual experience and the projected CSR silver load factor in WA Exhibit 8; see the instructions in the exhibit template. Consult WAC 284-43-6820 for guidance on the uniform CSR silver load adjustment factor for plan year 2026. 	"WA Exhibits Duplicate.xlsx" and "WA Exhibits.pdf"	WA Exhibit 8
d	 Exchange plan adjustment for cost of covering certain abortion services: (see also #13 & #27 of this checklist) For Exchange plans only, include an adjustment factor to remove the impact of coverage of abortion services for which public funding is prohibited. Per 45 CFR §156.280(e)(4)(iii), you may not estimate such a cost at less than one dollar per enrollee, per month (i.e., \$1.00 premium PMPM, see https://www.cms.gov/files/document/qhp-abortion-faq.pdf Q3). Note that you must include abortion services in URRT Worksheet 1, Section II because Washington considers abortion services to be EHBs. The impact of coverage of abortion services for which public funding is prohibited should be addressed in URRT Worksheet 2, Section II Experience Period and Current Plan Level Information. In other words, related costs should flow through with other claim experience. For Exchange plans: Include the impact as part of URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.5 Benefits in Addition to EHB. Remove the impact from URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.3 AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan. The abortion adjustment applied to Field 3.3 is the reciprocal of the abortion adjustment applied to Field 3.5. (URR Instructions Section 2.2.3). This load should be explicitly listed as a separate column in your development exhibit for the AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan factors. Explain in the Part III actuarial memorandum that per URR instructions, coverage of abortion services for which public funding is prohibited are included in the URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.5 as a non-EHB. 	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf" "Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 5.1b Section: Plan Adjusted Index Rates

	Line	Task	Issuer Response:	
			Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	e	AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan factors: (URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.3) Discuss and demonstrate the calculation of the final plan adjustment factors used in URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.3, AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan. See the introduction to this checklist #11 for the AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan formula using the four subcomponents addressed in WAC 284-43-6810(1).	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 5.1b
	f	Compare the AV Metal Value and the AV Pricing Value: Provide the comparison of the AV Metal Values and AV Pricing Values in WA Exhibits 6 and 9.	"WA Exhibits Duplicate.xlsx" and "WA Exhibits.pdf"	WA Exhibit 6, WA Exhibit 9
	g	Base premium rates versus CPAIR: Calculate the difference between the 1.0000 premium rates (i.e., age factor 1.0000 such as for age 21; area factor 1.0000; tobacco factor 1.0000 for non-smoker) for each plan in the Rate Schedule and the Calibrated Plan Adjusted Index Rate (CPAIR) amounts in URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.14. The differences should be within a few cents at most. (see also #36 of this checklist)	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 6.1
	h	Experience period incurred claims, allowed claims, and paid-to-allowed ratios: Include a table that shows by metal level the 2024 paid (incurred) claims and allowed claims experience and calculates the paid-to-allowed ratios. See also #1.c and #1.d of this checklist.	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 1.3
1	12	Provider Network Adjustment Factors: (URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.4) Demonstrate the build-up of the provider network factors. If you only have one network, please respond "N/A," and use a factor of 1.0000.	N/A	
		 The network factors should be normalized so that there is no change to the overall weighted average of the claim costs after the Provider Network Adjustment factors are applied. Include an exhibit demonstrating the normalization (i.e., normalize the network factors such that the following amounts match): Average incurred claims with risk adjustment and Exchange user fee: 		

Line	Task	Issuer Res	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	 Sum product of the projected membership x MAIR x (AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan) x (Benefits in Addition to EHB) x (Catastrophic Adjustment) divided by the total projected membership. Average incurred claims with risk adjustment and Exchange fee as well as provider network adjustment factors: Sum product as described above with Provider Network Adjustment factors also incorporated. If applicable, include a discussion of the network for the public option plans (i.e., Cascade Select plans). 		
13	 Benefits in Addition to EHB Factors: (URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.5) Document and justify these factors. Note that they should be developed as loads on EHB incurred claims. See URR Instructions and 45 CFR §156.115(d) for additional information. Include aggregate actual experience, projections, and actual-to-expected analysis in WA Exhibit 7; see the instructions in the exhibit template. If plans do not include non-EHBs (non-essential health benefits) and all plans are outside the Exchange, 	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 5.1b
	 please respond "N/A." Notes about abortion services for URRT purposes (see also #11.d & #27 of this checklist): Exchange plans that include coverage of abortion services for which public funding is prohibited must calculate such abortion services as non-EHBs. For plans offered Outside Market Only, such abortion services must be calculated as EHBs. Then, only non-EHBs, if applicable, should be addressed as part of Benefits in Addition to EHB. 		
14	Catastrophic Adjustment Factors: (URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.9) Document and justify any such factor(s). Include aggregate actual experience, projections, and actual-to- expected analysis in WA Exhibit 7; see the instructions in the exhibit template.	N/A	

Lir	ne	Task	Task Issuer Response:	
			Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
URR	TWC	ORKSHEET 2, SECTION III PLAN ADJUSTMENT FACTORS, CALIBRATION FACTORS		
1	5	Age Factors and Age Calibration Factors:		
	а	Age calibration factor development: Provide the 2026 age factors and the calculation of the age calibration factor used in URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.11. Note: each calibration factor (age, geographic, and tobacco) must be calculated independently.	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 4.2b
	b	Age calibration factors, projected versus prior: Compare the 2026 age calibration factor to the 2023, 2024, and 2025 factors.	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 4.2b
	с	Average age: Show the average age and provide actuarial justification for the methodology employed to calculate the average age.	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 4.2b
1	6	Area Factors and Geographic Calibration Factors: See WAC 284-43-6701 for geographic rating areas effective on or after January 1, 2019. Note, if Area 1 (King County) is in your service area, its factor must be set at 1.0000. If Area 1 (King County) is <u>not</u> in your service area, the geographic rating area of the county with the largest enrollment in your service area must be set at 1.0000. If you are an insurer new to the Washington state market, the geographic area with the greatest number of counties must be set at 1.0000.		
	а	 Area factor development: Note: if your service area is limited to a single area, please respond "N/A," since the area factor is 1.0000. Demonstrate the build-up of the geographic rating area factors. Document and justify the 2026 factors with details including, but not limited to, the following: Certify that the following items were not used to establish any geographic rating area factor: 	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 7.1

Line	Task	Issuer Res	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	 Health status of enrollees or the population in an area. Medical condition of enrollees or the population in an area including physical, mental, and behavioral health illnesses. Claims experience. Health services utilization in the area. Medical history of enrollees or the population in an area. Genetic information of enrollees or the population in an area. Disability status of enrollees or the population in an area. Other evidence of insurability applicable in the area. Clarify how projected unit cost changes were considered for each area. Also, clarify how credibility was considered. Like trends, you should not solely rely on historical information, especially if it is not considered to be 100% credible or if significant changes are projected in the future. 	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Calibration
b	 Area factors, highest versus lowest: Demonstrate that your geographic rating area factors comply with WAC 284-43-6681 highest to lowest cost ratio requirements of 1.40 if offering an Exchange QHP in every county, 1.22 if offering an Exchange QHP in every county in six or more rating areas, or 1.15 in all other cases. 	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 7.1
c	Area factors, projected versus prior: Compare the 2026 area factors and calibration factor to the 2023, 2024, and 2025 factors. If the 2026 factors did not change from those in the prior filing, indicate why the factors did not change; indicate when the factors were last evaluated and what data was used in that evaluation. Note: Our opinion is that the geographic area factors should be regularly evaluated.	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 7.1
d	URRT geographic calibration factor: Provide the calculation of the geographic calibration factor used in URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.12. Note: each calibration factor (age, geographic, and tobacco) must be calculated independently.	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 7.1

Line		Task	Issuer Re	sponse:
			Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	e	Load area factors into URRT: Provide the geographic rating areas and rating factors in URRT Worksheet 3.	"Part I Unified Rate Review Template Duplicate.xlsm" and "Part I Unified Rate Review Template.pdf"	Worksheet 3
1	17	Tobacco Use Factor and Tobacco Calibration Factor:		
	а	 Tobacco use factor development: Document and justify the 2026 Tobacco Use factor. The maximum factor is 1.500 (see 45 CFR §147.102(a)(1)(iv)). If the factor did not change from the prior filing, indicate when the factor was last evaluated and what data was used in that evaluation. Note: Our opinion is that the factor should be re-evaluated periodically. 	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Calibration
	b	URRT tobacco calibration factor: Provide the calculation of the tobacco calibration factor used in URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.13. Note: each calibration factor (age, geographic, and tobacco) must be calculated independently.	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Calibration
	c	Tobacco factors, projected versus prior: Compare the 2026 tobacco use factor and calibration factor to amounts for 2023, 2024, and 2025.	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Calibration
RISI	K ADJ	USTMENT AND HIGH-COST RISK POOL (HCRP)		
1	18	Experience Period Risk Adjustment & HCRP:		
	а	Experience period risk adjustment formula details: Provide the actual 2024 risk adjustment experience and projections in WA Exhibit 10; see the instructions in the exhibit template. Provide supporting technical details, as needed, in issuer-created actuarial exhibits submitted separately from the exhibit template file.	"WA Exhibits Duplicate.xlsx" and "WA Exhibits.pdf"	WA Exhibit 10

Lir	ne	Task	Issuer Re	sponse:
			Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
		REMINDER: Do NOT revise the sign (receivables positive; payables negative) of the actual or projected risk adjustment transfer and HCRP amounts in any exhibit unless specifically instructed to do so. Clearly document the instances when the instructions specify a change in sign.		
	b	Experience period risk adjustment & HCRP by plan: (URRT Worksheet 2, Section II Experience Period and Current Plan Level Information, Field 2.7) Using formulae, please address 2024 risk adjustment transfer amounts, HCRP assessments, and HCRP receipts.	"WA Exhibits Duplicate.xlsx" and "WA Exhibits.pdf" "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	WA Exhibit 10 Appendix Exhibit 10.2
1	9	Projection Period Risk Adjustment & HCRP:		·
	а	Projection period incurred risk adjustment & HCRP development: (URRT Worksheet 2, Section IV Projected Plan Level Information, Fields 4.7 and 4.16) Provide the projected plan year 2026 risk adjustment information in WA Exhibit 10; see the instructions in the exhibit template. Provide supporting technical details, as needed, in issuer-created actuarial exhibits submitted separately from the exhibit template file.	"WA Exhibits Duplicate.xlsx" and "WA Exhibits.pdf"	WA Exhibit 10
	Ь	 Projection period risk adjustment & HCRP for URRT Worksheet 2 (on incurred claims basis), Development and justification: (URRT Worksheet 2, Section IV Projected Plan Level Information, Fields 4.7 and 4.16) Explain in detail in the Part III actuarial memorandum how you estimated the 2026 risk adjustment factors (e.g., PLRS, IDF, GCF, AV, and ARF), including the four membership groupings in (a), as applicable. (See URR Instructions regarding the requirements to provide detailed information and justification for risk adjustment.) Provide detailed support and rationale for each assumption, including persisting membership, stating the most current data used, its "as of" date, and its source (e.g., internal, CMS, etc.). Describe how your projections considered the 2026 risk adjustment model changes. Explain 2026 HCRP estimated assessments and receipts. 	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Risk Adjustment and Payment Change

Li	ne	Task	Issuer Res	sponse:
			Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
		 We expect the following: Since the URRT applies total pool-level projected risk adjustment in Worksheet 1, Section II, the projected risk adjustment loaded into Worksheet 2, Section IV can use total pool-level projections rather than metal/catastrophic or plan projections. Applicable risk adjustment transfer amount parameters projected for your own risk pool will be consistent with assumptions in the rate development (e.g., population and other factors in URRT, age and geographic calibration factors, etc.). Please explain any deviations. 		
	c	Projection period risk adjustment & HCRP for URRT Worksheet 1 (on allowed claims basis): (URRT Worksheet 1, Section II Projections) Provide the calculation of the projected Risk Adjustment Payment/Charge, on an allowed claim dollar basis, as entered in URRT Worksheet 1, Section II. For additional details, see #28 of this checklist.	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 5.1a
	d	Projected 2026 RADV impacts: Explain in the Part III actuarial memorandum any impacts due to Risk Adjustment Data Validation (RADV) audits. For example, explain any impact to the company or statewide 2026 PLRS projections due to the 2022 RADV audit report.	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Risk Adjustment and Payment Change
	e	HCRP, projected versus prior: Compare (i) actual HCRP receipts and assessments for 2022, 2023, and 2024 versus (ii) projected HCRP receipts and assessments for 2022, 2023, 2024, 2025, and 2026. Explain differences.	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 8.1
	f	Projection period risk adjustment transfers & HCRP by plan: Using formulae, please address 2026 projected risk adjustment transfer amounts, HCRP assessments, and HCRP receipts on an incurred basis.	"WA Exhibits Duplicate.xlsx" and "WA Exhibits.pdf"	WA Exhibit 10

Line	Task	Issuer Res	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	ON LOADS ORKSHEET 2, SECTION III PLAN ADJUSTMENT FACTORS, ADMINISTRATIVE COSTS		
20	 Administrative Expense: (URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.6) Provide the requested information in WA Exhibit 11; see instructions in the exhibit template. Provide supporting technical details, as needed, in issuer-created actuarial exhibits submitted separately from the exhibit template file. Projection period administrative expense development: In the Part III actuarial memorandum and supporting exhibits, justify the 2026 PMPM and/or percent of premium load for each item, and comment why various amounts do or do not vary by plan. In the Part III actuarial memorandum, justify any item with a \$0.00 load. For example, if no offset is projected for investment income, please explain why. Note: it is insufficient to simply state that an amount is considered immaterial. In the Part III actuarial memorandum, describe planned quality improvement initiatives. At a minimum, include detailed calculations of the following projected amounts: Quality improvement (QI) expenses Commercial reinsurance premium (if applicable) Offset for anticipated investment income (if applicable) General administrative expenses Note that the commissions load should be consistent with the submitted commission certification (see also #35 of this checklist). The load may include adjustments for bonuses which are not specific to the individual line of business and, therefore, not covered in the certification. Any such bonuses 		
	should be explained in the Part III actuarial memorandum and exhibits. Combine these amounts with actual taxes and fees to reconcile to Expenses shown in the WAC 284-43- 6660 summary (see also #21 of this checklist).		

Line	Task	Issuer Res	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
21	 Taxes and Fees: (URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.7) Provide the requested information in WA Exhibit 11; see instructions in the exhibit template. Provide supporting technical details, as needed, in issuer-created actuarial exhibits submitted separately from the exhibit template file. Projection period taxes and fees' development: In the Part III actuarial memorandum and supporting exhibits, justify the 2026 PMPM and/or percent of premium load for each item, and explain why various amounts do or do not vary by plan. In the Part III actuarial memorandum, justify any item with a \$0.00 load. 		
	 Note: it is insufficient to simply state that an amount is considered immaterial. At a minimum, include detailed calculations of the following projected amounts: Premium Tax [RCW 48.14.020 or 0201] Federal Income Tax Regulatory Surcharge [RCW 48.02.190] Include a discussion of the current information available at https://www.insurance.wa.gov/regulatory-surcharge-calculation. 		
	 Insurance Fraud Surcharge [RCW 48.02.190] Include a discussion of the current information available at <u>https://www.insurance.wa.gov/fraud-surcharge-calculation</u>. 		
	 Risk Adjustment user fee The 2026 per capita risk adjustment user fee is set at \$0.20 PMPM. PCORI Patient-Centered Outcomes Research Institute (PCORI) Fee (Internal Revenue Code sections 4375 and 4376). Include a discussion of the latest information on the IRS website and the National Health Expenditure (NHE) trend projections. Note that the fee changes annually by policy end date; for this Individual market rate filing, assume all plans end 12/31/2026. 		
	• Mitigating Inequity Fee [WAC 284-43-6590], if applicable (see also #38 of this checklist).		

Line	Task	Issuer Response:	
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	 WSHIP assessment [RCW 48.41.090] Include a discussion of the current and projected assessment information in annual or other reports available at https://www.wship.org/ as well as the WSHIP information separately sent to you as a member plan. Note: WSHIP = Washington State Health Insurance Pool. Washington Partnership Access Line (WAPAL) assessment [WAC 182-110-0500] Include a discussion of the historical assessments paid and the current information available at https://wapalfund.org. Combine these amounts with actual administrative expenses to reconcile to Expenses shown in the WAC 284-43-6660 summary. (see also #20 of this checklist) 		
22	 Profit & Risk Load: (URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.8) Provide the information in WA Exhibit 11; see instructions in the exhibit template. Provide supporting technical details, as needed, in issuer-created actuarial exhibits submitted separately from the exhibit template file. Profit & Risk load is the portion of the projected earned premium that is not directly associated with claims or expenses. The amount must be the same across all plans. 		
	 Projection period profit & risk load development: Justify that your Profit & Risk load is reasonable [RCW 48.43.734] in relation to your company's surplus, capital, and profit levels. Discuss in detail how you established your 2026 plan year load. Clarify whether your experience unpaid claims liability estimate also includes any margin or if the estimate reflects your best estimate. Explain whether other plan year 2026 rating assumptions include their own margin provisions. 		

Line	Task	Issuer Res	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
23	 Company Rate Information and Rate Review Detail: For the "Company Rate Information" and "View Rate Review Detail" on the Rate/Rule Schedule tab of the SERFF rate filing, provide an exhibit with the following information. The information should represent your initial requested rate change. Note: If post submission updates are necessary to correct any information, update the exhibit to indicate what was updated and the reason for the update(s). Issuers with renewal plans must address the items below. For more information related to "Company Rate Information" and "View Rate Review Detail," see SERFF and Rate Filing Instructions. 		
a	 SERFF Company Rate Information: Provide the calculation, explanation, and/or source of the information. Note the following: Number of policy holders affected for this program: The number of subscribers as of March 2025. Minimum and Maximum % changes: From the initial Uniform Product Modification Justification (UPMJ) Q5 rate changes by plan. Overall % rate impact: The calculated overall average rate change in UPMJ Q5. Written Premium for this Program and Written Premium Change for this Program: Annual amounts; see Written Premium in the NAIC glossary. 	"84481_WA_SERFFRateRevie wDetail.pdf"	Entire Document
Ь	 SERFF Rate Review Detail (RRD): Provide the calculation, explanation, and/or source of the information. (i) Products, Number of Covered Lives: The number of covered lives (members) as of March 2025. If applicable, differentiate renewing products which list current lives versus new products which list projected lives (see instructions in the RRD in SERFF). (ii) Trend Factors: Annual incurred claims trend factor, including leveraging, which matches the weighted average of the trends by category in the initial 2026 WAC 284-43-6660 summary. (see also #6.b of this checklist) 	"84481_WA_SERFFRateRevie wDetail.pdf"	Entire Document

Line	Task	Issuer Res	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	 (iii) Forms: List all forms for the rate filing in the applicable categories. If a category does not apply to any form in the filing, leave it blank. (see SERFF instructions) Note: since the ACA requires that all non-grandfathered individual and small group health plans be guaranteed issue, the "Affected Forms for Closed Blocks" in the Forms Section should be left blank. 		
	 (iv) Requested Rate Change Information: Change period: Annual. 		
	Member months: Membership for the 2024 experience period.		
	• Min, Max, and weighted average rate change: Match the initial UPMJ Q5.		
	 (v) Prior Rate: Total earned premium & total incurred claims: Projected earned premiums and incurred claims, respectively, for 2025. 		
	• Minimum and maximum per member per month (PMPM): Be consistent with the rates in the 2025 final Rate Schedule.		
	• Weighted average PMPM: Be consistent with the current community rate in the initial WAC 284-43-6660 summary.		
	 (vi) Requested Rate: Projected earned premium & projected incurred claims: For 2026, be consistent with the initial URRT Worksheet 2. 		
	Minimum and maximum PMPM: From the initial 2026 Rate Schedule.		
	• Weighted average PMPM: Be consistent with the weighted average PMPM premium rate consistent in the initial URRT Worksheet 2.		

L	ine	Task	Issuer Re	sponse:
			Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	c	 Current enrollment: Compare current enrollment information across the various rate filing exhibits, including, but not limited to the following: RRD Number of Covered Lives URRT Worksheet 2, Section II Experience Period and Current Plan Level Information, Field 2.10 Current Enrollment UPMJ Q1 Enrollment as of 3/31/2025 Part III supporting exhibits' current enrollment Explain any inconsistencies. 		
	d	 Projected enrollment: Compare projected enrollment information across the various rate filing exhibits, including, but not limited to the following: RRD (Projected Earned Premium) / (Requested Rate Weighted Avg. PMPM) URRT Worksheet 2, Section IV Projected Plan Level Information, Field 4.9 Projected Member Months Part II written explanation projected enrollment Part III supporting exhibits' projected enrollment Explain any inconsistencies. 		
	24	 Impacts of Changes 45 CFR §154.301(a)(4): Document the methodology, justification, and calculations used to determine the impacts of the changes outlined in the Effective Rate Review Program under 45 CFR §154.301(a)(4) (i) through (xv). Note that if you change the contribution to surplus from the prior submission, you must provide additional support for why the change is warranted. <u>To add context to the factors listed below, please also summarize in the Part III actuarial</u> memorandum the approximate percent impact of the most significant contributors to the proposed aggregate rate change (see URR Instructions section 4.3, for example). 		1
Task	Issuer Response:			
---	---	---------------------------------------		
	Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number		
(i) The impact of medical cost trend changes by major service category . Include a discussion of the cost trend change for each specific benefit category listed in URRT Worksheet 1, Section II.	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 2.1		
(ii) The impact of utilization <u>changes by major service category</u> . Include a discussion of the utilization trend change for each specific benefit category listed in URRT Worksheet 1, Section II.	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 2.1		
(iii) The impact of cost-sharing <u>changes by major service category</u> , including actuarial values. Include a discussion of the cost-share changes for each specific benefit category listed in URRT Worksheet 1, Section II.	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Projection Factors		
 (iv) The impact of benefit <u>changes</u>, including essential health benefits (EHBs) and non-essential health benefits (non-EHBs). Address the new essential health benefits for non-grandfathered individual and small group health insurance coverage in the State of Washington for plan years beginning on or after January 1, 2026. For each new EHB, describe whether your plan designs already covered the benefit or describe what plan design changes were required. Clearly demonstrate and justify any rate changes due to these new EHBs. 	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Essential Health Benefits		
(v) The impact of <u>changes in</u> enrollee risk profile and pricing, including rating limitations for age and tobacco use under section 2701 of the Public Health Service Act.	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Projection Factors		
(vi) The impact of any <u>overestimate or underestimate</u> of medical trend for prior year periods related to the rate increase. Include a discussion and analysis of actual to expected medical trends.	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Projection Factors		
(vii) The impact of <u>changes in</u> reserve needs. Include a discussion of any change in reserve needs.	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Projection Factors		

Line	Task	Issuer Response:	
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	(viii) The impact of <u>changes in</u> administrative costs related to programs that improve health care quality. Include a discussion of any such changes.	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Non-Benefit Expenses and Profit & Risk
	(ix) The impact of <u>changes in</u> other administrative costs. Include a discussion of any such changes.	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Non-Benefit Expenses and Profit & Risk
	(x) The impact of <u>changes in</u> applicable taxes, licensing, or regulatory fees. Include a discussion of any such changes.	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Non-Benefit Expenses and Profit & Risk
	 (xi) Medical loss ratio (MLR). Include a projected federal MLR calculation [45 CFR §158.221; see also CMS MLR Filing Instructions]. Note: This is one of only two 45 CFR §154.301(a)(4) items not written in terms of the impact of changes; the other is (xii) for the issuer's capital and surplus. Note: As stated in the Final 2026 NBPP, determination of a "qualifying issuer" is "based on an issuer's 3-year aggregate ratio of net payments related to the risk adjustment programto earned premiums." See 45 CFR §158.103 for full definition details. <i>Issuers who (a) are NOT projected to be qualifying issuers or (b) are projected to be qualifying issuers but opt to follow the unadjusted MLR formula, as defined in the Final 2026 Notice of Benefit and Payment Parameters (NBPP):</i> Numerator: Incurred claims [45 CFR §158.140(a)] Net Risk Adjustment, including HCRP amounts (receivables positive; payables negative, which means that payables subtract negative amounts) Quality Improvement Expenses [45 CFR §158.150(a)] Denominator: Earned Premiums [45 CFR §158.130] Taxes & Fees [45 CFR §158.161(a) and 158.162(a)(1) and (b)(1)] 	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf" "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Section: Projected Loss Ratio Appendix Exhibit 11.1

Line	Task	lssu	er Response:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	– Community Benefit Expenditures (CBE) [45 CFR §158.162(c) and 2023 MLR Filing Instructions]		
	• Issuers who are projected to be qualifying issuers and opt to follow the adjusted MLR		
	formula , as defined in the Final 2026 Notice of Benefit and Payment Parameters (NBPP):		
	(See also the formula below written with variables, copied from the Final 2026 NBPP.)		
	 <u>Numerator</u>: Incurred claims [45 CFR §158.140(a)] + Quality Improvement Expenses [45 CFR §158.150(a)] 		
	 <u>Denominator</u>: Earned Premiums [45 CFR §158.130] Taxes & Fees [45 CFR §§ 158.161(a) and 158.162(a)(1) and (b)(1)] Net Risk Adjustment, including HCRP amounts (receivables positive; payables negative, which means that payables add negative amounts) Community Benefit Expenditures (CBE) [45 CFR §158.162(c) and 2023 MLR filing instructions] 		
	 If CBE are included, provide justification that includes the following details: How total CBE are allocated to lines of business (e.g., individual, small group, and large group) 		
	 For <u>federal tax-exempt issuers</u>: CBE are limited to the highest of either: Three percent of earned premium; or The highest health insurance coverage premium tax rate in the State for which the report is being submitted, multiplied by the issuer's earned premium in the applicable State market. 		
	 Please address the impact, if any, of capping CBE for MLR purposes. 		
	 MLR reporting instructions say <u>federal tax-exempt issuers</u> may report a value for both state premium taxes and CBE if reported CBE do not exceed the allowable capped 		

Line	Task	Issuer Re	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	amount (as outlined above). If you are a federal tax-exempt issuer, please confirm this requirement has been met.		
	 For <u>non-federal tax-exempt issuers:</u> CBE are limited to: The highest health insurance coverage premium tax rate in the State for which the report is being submitted, multiplied by the issuer's earned premium in the applicable State market. 		
	 Please address the impact, if any, of capping CBE for MLR purposes. 		
	 MLR reporting instructions say <u>non-federal tax-exempt issuers</u> may report a value for state premium taxes or CBE but not both. Issuers may not report zero (\$0) CBE in lieu of negative State premium taxes and may not enter CBE more than the allowable capped amount. If you are a non-federal tax-exempt issuer, please confirm this requirement has been met. 		
	Credibility adjustment, if any [45 CFR §158.232]		
	 Comment about how the following recent MLR reporting regulation changes were considered: [See, for example: 45 CFR §158 and related sections as well as various Final plan year NBPPs] Adjustments to the numerator: Deduct from incurred claims not only prescription drug rebates received by the issuer, but also any price concessions received and retained by the issuer, and any prescription drug rebates, and other price concessions received and retained by an entity providing pharmacy benefit management services to the issuer. [45 CFR 158.140(b) and 2022 NBPP] 		
	 Beginning with the 2020 MLR reporting year, an issuer may include in the numerator of the MLR any shared savings payments the issuer has made to an enrollee as a result of the enrollee choosing to obtain health care from a lower-cost, higher-value provider. [45 CFR §158.221(b)(8)] 		
	 Report expenses for services outsourced to or provided by other entities in the same manner as expenses for non-outsourced (i.e., incurred directly by the issuer) services. [45 CFR §158.110(a) and 2021 NBPP] 		

Line	Task	Issuer R	esponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	 Quality Improvement Activity (QIA) expenses: Allowance for the Individual market to report certain wellness incentives described in 45 CFR §158.150(b)(2)(iv)(A)(5)(ii) (see also 2021 NBPP) as QIA expenses. 		
	 Only those provider incentives and bonuses that are tied to clearly defined, objectively measurable, and well-documented clinical or quality improvement standards that apply to providers may be included in incurred claims for MLR reporting and rebate calculation purposes. (e.g., see 2023 NBPP) 		
	 Only expenditures directly related to activities that improve health care quality may be included in QIA (Quality Improvement Activity) expenses for MLR reporting and rebate calculation purposes. [45 CFR §158.150(a) and 2023 NBPP] 		
	 <u>Removing</u> the option for issuers to report an amount equal to 0.8 percent of earned premium in the relevant State and market in lieu of reporting the issuer's actual expenditures for activities that improve health care quality (e.g., see 2022 NBPP). 		
	 MLR rebate prepayment and safe harbor [45 CFR §158.240(g)]: Allowance to prepay a portion or 100% of an estimated MLR rebate for a given MLR reporting year, and establishing a safe harbor allowing such issuers, under certain conditions, to defer the payment of rebates remaining after prepayment until the following MLR reporting year (e.g., see 2022 NBPP). 		
	 Replacement formula for qualifying issuers (e.g., see 45 CFR §158.103 for definition of qualifying issuer), written with variables: If (ra / p) > or = 50%, then: Adjusted MLR = [(i + q - s + nc - rc) / {(p + s - nc + rc) - t - f - (s - nc + rc) - na + ra}] + c 		
	where i = incurred claims q = expenditures on quality improving activities		
	 p = earned premiums t = Federal and State taxes f = licensing and regulatory fees including \$0 for transitional reinsurance contributions s = issuer's transitional reinsurance receipts (=\$0) 		

Line	Task	Issuer Res	ponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	na = issuer's risk adjustment related payments nc = issuer's risk corridors related payments (=\$0) ra = issuer's risk adjustment related receipts rc = issuer's risk corridors related receipts (= \$0) c = credibility adjustment, if any		
	 (xii) The health insurance issuer's capital and surplus (i.e., if and how rate development considered your issuer's current capital and surplus levels). For example, are changes required to your issuer's premium to surplus ratio? Include a discussion in the Part III actuarial memorandum. Note: This is one of only two 45 CFR §154.301(a)(4) items not written in terms of the impact of changes; the other is (xi) for MLR. 	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Non-Benefit Expenses and Profit & Risk
	(xiii) The impacts of geographic factors and variations.	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Calibration
	(xiv) The impact of <u>changes within</u> a single risk pool to all products or plans within the risk pool.	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	
	(xv) The impact of reinsurance (which is N/A for Washington) and risk adjustment payments and charges under sections 1341 and 1343 of the Affordable Care Act.	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	

Line	Task	Issuer Response:	
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
25	Drug Manufacturer Support of Member Out-of-Pocket Costs: Per revised 45 CFR §156.130(h), for plan years beginning on or after January 1, 2020, amounts paid toward cost sharing using any form of direct support offered by drug manufacturers to insured patients to reduce or eliminate immediate out-of-pocket costs for specific prescription brand drugs are permitted, but not required, to be counted toward the annual limitation on cost sharing. RCW 48.43.435 further outlines requirements for plans issued or renewed on or after January 1, 2024. Indicate what you implemented related to these requirements and justify any impact to your rate development.	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Projection Factors / Trend Factors / Pharmacy Unit Cost Trends
26	Financial Statement Analysis:		·
a	 Reconcile to Additional Data Statement (ADS) for the year ending December 31, 2024: For carriers not required to file an ADS, please respond "N/A." For ease of review for carriers who file an ADS, please include with the rate filing a copy of the ADS pages. For HMOs and HCSCs, show ADS amounts total revenues (line 7), total hospital and medical claims (line 17), and administrative expenses (line 19 + line 20). Please include a detailed list of adjustments required to reconcile between ADS amounts and amounts in the Summary of Pooled Experience in the WAC 284-43-6660 summary and in URRT Worksheet 1, Section I. Calculate the amount and percentage unreconciled, and explain any significant unreconciled amounts. Explain any difference in the projected risk adjustment amount included in the ADS premium amount versus the experience period risk adjustment amount entered in URRT Worksheet 1, Section I. Also, compare the average monthly membership from the WAC 284-43-6660 summary's 2024 experience period with the average monthly membership calculated from the quarter ending enrollment listed in the ADS. Explain any significant differences. 	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 11.2a

Li	ne	Task	Issuer Response:	
			Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	b	Months of surplus: For all issuers, please provide a calculation of your company's Months of Surplus using information in the 2024 annual statement and one of the following formulas, with one decimal place of accuracy. <u>Health Statement</u> : Months of Surplus = [(Annual Statement Page 3, Line 33: Total capital and surplus) / (Page 4, Line 18: Total hospital and medical (Lines 16 minus 17))] * 12. <u>Life Statement</u> : Months of Surplus = [(Annual Statement Page 3, Line 38: Total (Lines 29, 30, & 37)) / (Page 4, Line 20: Total (Lines 10 to 19))] * 12.	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 11.2b
2	7	Abortion Services for Which Public Funding is Prohibited: (see also #11.d & #13 of this checklist) For Exchange filings, document the pricing per member per month (PMPM) for voluntary abortion services and the "EHB Percent of Total Premium" to be listed in the Plans & Benefit Template (PBT) in the binder filing [45 CFR §156.280(e)(4)]. See also QHP Application Instructions for EHB Percent of Total Premium calculation guidance.	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 5.1b
		Note: The Index Rates in URRT Worksheet 1, Section II must include allowed claims for abortion services even for Exchange plans. Voluntary abortion services are <u>only</u> considered a non-EHB for Exchange plans in the percentages listed in the PBT and in URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.5. Otherwise, the State of Washington considers voluntary abortion services as EHBs for Exchange plans. Additionally, non-Exchange plans will consistently consider voluntary abortion services as EHBs.		
	SEPARATE DOCUMENTS Address the following items together with other relevant items covered elsewhere in this checklist.			
2	8	Part I Unified Rate Review Template (URRT): Note: The various index rates (Index Rate, MAIR, etc.) in the URRT are the official amounts. For calculations in your supporting exhibits requiring one of these amounts, such as the Exchange User Fee		

Line	Task	Issuer Re	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	 input for URRT Worksheet 1 Section II, please use and reference the applicable amount(s) calculated in the URRT. Please do not disable the macros in the Excel version of the URRT; please submit a macro-enabled URRT workbook. The URRT worksheets allow up to 16 characters including decimal places. Only apply rounding to amounts directly loaded into the URRT and only to the extent necessary to meet the 16-character limitation. Do not round any intermediate amounts. 		
a	 URRT Exchange User Fees: (URRT Worksheet 1, Section II Projections) If the issuer is only outside the exchange, please respond "N/A." The Exchange user fee for 2026 is \$5.11 PMPM. For issuers marketing both inside and outside the Exchange, confirm that the Exchange user fees, or Exchange assessment fees, are spread across the entire pool. For issuers only marketing inside the Exchange: The default expectation is that 100% of membership will be on the Exchange. If your project less than 100% Exchange membership, include an explanation in the Part III actuarial memorandum. Justify the Exchange User Fees' percentage load entered in URRT Worksheet 1, Section II. Compare the result against the required amount per member per month (PMPM). There should be a reasonable assumption for the distribution of enrollees inside and outside the Exchange. If any Exchange membership is projected for plan year 2026, please check that a nonzero dollar amount flows through to URRT Worksheet 1, Section II Exchange User Fees. Ensure the amount is adjusted to reflect an allowed dollar basis as discussed in #28.b of this checklist. 	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 5.1a
b	URRT factor to toggle between worksheet 1 and worksheet 2 amounts for risk adjustment transfers and Exchange user fees: Justify the factor used to develop Risk Adjustment Payment/Charge and Exchange User Fees for URRT Worksheet 1, Section II. The adjustment should be the aggregate impact of the four plan factors from	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 5.1a

Li	ne	Task	Issuer Res	sponse:
			Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
		URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors (i.e., Fields 3.3, 3.4, 3.5, and 3.9). Later URRT steps apply the plan factors through multiplication; to neutralize the overall impact, URRT Worksheet 1 needs to divide by their aggregate impact.		
	с	URRT Worksheet 1, Section II, 2026 versus 2025: Compare the projections in URRT Worksheet 1, Section II in this year's filing for 2026 versus those in last year's filing for 2025.	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 2.1
	d	 URRT Worksheet 2 terminated plan mapping: Document and justify URRT Worksheet 2 product and plan mapping for terminated plans, in accordance with the following: For the inside Exchange plans and plans that are both inside and outside Exchange, follow the mapping information you (the issuer) provided to WAHBE and as required by 45 CFR §155.335(j). For the outside Exchange plans, follow your procedure as indicated in the letter(s) provided to the policyholder(s) and consistent with Uniform Product Modification Justification (UPMJ). Note: each 2025 plan should map all members in the plan to the same 2026 plan. Respond "N/A" if no 2025 plans are terminating. 	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Terminated Products
	e	URRT Worksheet 2, Section I, general product and plan information, Cumulative rate change % for composite plans: For any plan in URRT Worksheet 2 which is the composite of more than one plan in UPMJ Q5, include an exhibit detailing the calculation of the Cumulative Rate Change % (over 12 mos. prior) based on the overall average rate change by plan in UPMJ Q5. If there are no composite plan rate changes, respond as "N/A."	N/A	

Line	Task	Issuer Res	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
1	 URRT Worksheet 2, Section IV Projected Plan Level Information Projected allowed claims, incurred claims & premiums: Include an exhibit that calculates the projected dollar amounts by plan for URRT Worksheet 2, Section IV Projected Plan Level Information. For clarity, please also show calculations of the plan-specific and aggregate projected PMPM amounts for Fields 4.11 through 4.17. 	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 9.1
	• Aggregate amounts should reconcile as demonstrated in WA Exhibit 12; see instructions in the exhibit template. Provide supporting technical details, as needed, in issuer-created actuarial exhibits submitted separately from the exhibit template file.		
	Note that although reconciliation is expected in aggregate, differences may be reasonable for specific plans.		
	 Note that the following results are expected: The Total Allowed Claims PMPM in Field 4.11 should be consistent with the [Projected Index Rate] + [average PMPM of the CSR load (on an allowed basis)] + [average PMPM for non-EHB, excluding abortion services reported as non-EHB (on an allowed basis)]. 		
	 The Allowed Claims PMPM by plan in Field 4.11 should only differ from the Total Allowed Claims PMPM due to URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Fields 3.3 AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan (a.k.a. Pricing AV), 3.4 Provider Network Adjustment, 3.5 Benefits in Addition to EHB, and 3.9 Catastrophic Adjustment. 		
<u> </u>	 URRT projected members by plan: Please document the following in the Part III actuarial memorandum: Explain how member months were projected by plan. Explain how URRT membership projections align with 2026 company expectations for the product line. 	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Membership Projections
	 Justify any new or renewing plans with zero projected enrollment. If the opining actuary relied on membership projections from another area of your company, please indicate as such in the reliance section of the actuarial certification. 		

Li	ine	Task	Issuer Re	sponse:
			Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	h	URRT projected PAIR versus premium PMPM: Compare the weighted-average Plan Adjusted Index Rate (PAIR; URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.10) to the aggregate premium PMPM projected in Field 4.17. Weight the PAIR amounts by projected member months. Explain any differences.	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 9.1
	i	URRT controlled group renewal clarification: Based on input from CMS/CCIIO, if you are an issuer renewing only one 2025 plan that will be offered by a health insurance issuer within your controlled group, please include the following (see also #30.b and #31.c of this checklist).	N/A	
		If not applicable, indicate "N/A."		
		 In URRT Worksheet 2 Section I General Product and Plan Information and Section II Experience Period and Current Plan Level Information, for the current and new issuers: The Plan Name (Field 1.3) and Plan ID (Field 1.4) will be unique to each issuer. 	2	
		Indicate the plan as a renewing plan (Field 1.7).		
		• Include the current rate from the current issuer (Field 2.11) in the new issuer's URRT.		
		• Use the current rate in the calculation of the rate increase (Field 1.11) in the new issuer's URRT.		
		• For consistency across the worksheets, only include experience in the current issuer's URRT Worksheets 1 and 2.		
2	29	Part II Written Description Justifying the Rate Increase: (a) Follow content guidance outlined in URR Instructions.	"Part II Written Description Justifying the Rate	
		 (b) Include key drivers of the risk pool's rate increase as well as relevant plan details such as those described below. Changes in Benefits: Consumers tend to view cost-share changes as "benefit changes," so a summary of the cost-share changes should be included in this section along with other significant benefit changes. Note: the cost-share changes in this document should just be an overview of major changes, 	Increase.pdf"	

Lir	ne	Task	Issuer Res	esponse:			
			Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number			
		 such as general discussion of the range of deductibles or changes in copays, rather than a repeat of the detailed list in UPMJ Q4a & 4b. Administrative Costs and Anticipated Margins: Consumers tend to view all retention loads, other than profit, as "administrative costs," so taxes and fees should be included in this section along with other administrative expenses. Please also note the pool's projected profit & risk load. 					
3	0	 Part III Actuarial Memorandum and Certification: Submit the actuarial memorandum exhibits in a separate Excel spreadsheet and corresponding PDF. Note: the PDF version of the actuarial memorandum exhibits can be submitted on the URRT tab rather than the Supporting Documentation tab in SERFF so that it will be uploaded to CMS. The Excel spreadsheet, however, must be submitted on the Supporting Documentation tab. Note: to reduce the review time required to sift through duplicate file versions, please do NOT submit additional complete copies of the URRT worksheets, the WAC 284-43-6660 summary, or the Rate Schedules with the actuarial memorandum exhibits. Note: The State of Washington requires that the redacted actuarial memorandum must match the unredacted actuarial memorandum. 					
	а	Actuarial certification: Include an actuarial certification as prescribed in the Part III Actuarial Memorandum and Certification Instructions found in the URR Instructions. Include the signature date in the signatory block of the certification and update the date throughout the filing review season, as needed, if assumptions or rates change.	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Actuarial Certification			
	Ь	Controlled group renewal clarification for Part III: Based on input from CMS/CCIIO, if you are an issuer renewing only one 2025 plan that will be offered by a health insurance issuer within your controlled group, please include the following (see also #28.i and #31.c of this checklist). If not applicable, indicate "N/A."	N/A				

Li	ine	Task	Issuer Re	sponse:
	_		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
		 In both the current and new issuers' Part III actuarial memorandums, add a crosswalk detailing the current and renewing plan information. Include: The name of the current and new issuers offering the plan. A comparison of the 2025 and 2026 HIOS Plan IDs and plan names. A comparison of the 2025 counties in the service area for the renewing plan and the 2026 counties offered by the new issuer to demonstrate meeting the requirement to cover a majority of the same service area. Discuss the cost-share changes to the plan and confirm that the product network type and covered benefits remain the same. 		
	c	UPMJ versus URRT rate changes: Rate changes by plan in URRT Worksheet 2, Section I General Product and Plan Information, Field 1.11 should match rate changes by plan in UPMJ Q5. For clarity, discuss in the Part III actuarial memorandum the differences in the calculation of the official aggregate rate change in UPMJ Q5 and the rate change amounts in URRT Worksheet 2, Section I General Product and Plan Information, Fields 1.12 and 1.13.	"Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf"	Section: Proposed Rate Increases
3	81	Uniform Product Modification Justification (UPMJ): Review and follow the general instructions as well as the UPMJ instructions for each question. The UPMJ template can be found on the <u>Washington State OIC website</u> .		
	a	 UPMJ Q4a & 4b: For UPMJ Q4a, keep in mind that the content will ultimately be included in our decision memorandum that is posted for public consumption, so explain the cost-share changes as you would to an existing or prospective member. For each cost-share amount listed in UPMJ Q4a, include dollar, comma, and percent symbols as well as numeric amounts. Spell out the first occurrence of each acronym in Q4a and Q4b. For example, "Maximum Out-of-Pocket (MOOP)." 	"84481_WA_Uniform Product Modification Justification Duplicate.xlsx" and "84481_WA_Uniform Product Modification Justification.pdf"	Entire Document

Line	Task	Issuer Response:			
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number		
•	Note: For plans that add or remove out-of-network (OON) coverage, the change should be listed as a member cost-share change rather than a benefit change.				
(i) (i)	 PMJ Q5: Column 5(d): Only include enrollment from renewing counties. If you are exiting any counties, please address the following: Since you are exiting counties, total enrollment in Q5 may not match the UPMJ Q1 total, so include an exhibit in the filing with current enrollment by plan split between renewing and terminating counties. Note that UPMJ Q1 should include all enrollment before reductions for terminating counties. Display rate changes for every renewing and terminated plan, even if the 03/31/2025 enrollment is 0. A plan should only reflect 0.00% across columns 5(g), 5(h), 5(i), and 5(j) if there are no experience, benefit, and cost-share rate changes for the plan. Submit an exhibit supporting rate changes for each UPMJ Q5 column. Ensure UPMJ Q5 rate changes are consistent with the benefit and cost-share changes in UPMJ Q4a and Q4b. Justify each rate change by showing the calculation or explaining how the percentages were determined and ensure rate filing documents consistently support the rate changes. Explain how plan-specific rate changes disregard the morbidity of the population expected to enroll in each plan. Note that it is acceptable to back into column 5(g). Experience Rate Change for Plan, using justified amounts for 5(j), Overall Average Rate Change for Plan; 5(i), Cost-Share Rate Change for Plan; and 5(h), Benefit Rate Change for Plan. Explain any large plan variations in 5(g), Experience Rate Change for Plan. We expect that there should be little variability due to the single risk pool requirement. Specify the source of the 2025 and 2026 rates used to calculate the overall increase for each 	"Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits DUPLICATE.xlsx" and "Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits.pdf"	Appendix Exhibit 11.3		

Li	ne	Task	Issuer Re	sponse:
			Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
		weighted by the plan's current enrollment distribution for age, geographic area, and tobacco status (see URR Instructions 2.2.1 and 4.3).		
	c	 Controlled group renewal clarification for UPMJ: Based on input from CMS/CCIIO, if you are an issuer renewing only one 2025 plan that will be offered by a health insurance issuer within your controlled group, please include the following (see also #28.i and #30.b of this checklist). If not applicable, indicate "N/A." <i>Current issuer</i>: UPMJ Q4a and Q5 will be blank. <i>New issuer</i>: UPMJ Q4a must include the benefit changes from the current issuer's plan to the new issuer's plan. Q5 should include a line with the new plan's rate change percentage with zero members. 	N/A	
3	32 WAC 284-43-6660 summary: Complete and submit the template "Format – Rates – WAC 284-43-6660 Summary Duplicate" p on the <u>Washington State OIC website</u> . See below for additional information.			
	а	 Proposed rate summary: Proposed Community Rate must be consistent with the aggregate projected premium PMPM in URRT Worksheet 2, Section IV Projected Plan Level Information, Field 4.17. Percentage Change must be consistent with the overall average rate change in UPMJ Q5. Current Community Rate = (Proposed Community Rate) / (1 + Percentage Change). 	"WAC 284-43-6660 Duplicate.xlsx" and "WAC 284-43-6660.pdf"	Entire Document
	b	 Components of proposed community rate: Component (a) Claims should match (URRT Worksheet 2, Section IV Projected Plan Level Information, Field 4.15 Incurred Claims PMPM) minus (URRT Worksheet 2, Section IV Projected Plan Level Information, Field 4.16 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount PMPM). Component (b) Expenses combined with component (d) Investment Earnings must be consistent with the combined values of (Exchange User Fees in URRT Worksheet 1, Section II) + (URRT 	"WAC 284-43-6660 Duplicate.xlsx" and "WAC 284-43-6660.pdf"	Entire Document

Li	ne	Task	Issuer Re	sponse:
			Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
		 Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.6 Administrative Expense) + (URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.7 Taxes and Fees). Component (c) Contribution to Surplus Contingency Charges, or Risk Charges must be consistent with (URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.8 Profit & Risk Load). Total row (e) must match the Proposed Community Rate from #32.a above (i.e., Proposed rate summary) in the WAC 284-43-6660 summary. 		
	c	 Trend factor summary: (see also #6.b of this checklist) If the WAC 284-43-6660 summary shows the same trend for each type of service, please explain whether you expect any variation by type of service. If variation is expected, please explain the choice of a single trend factor for this summary. For plans with embedded dental (pediatric or adult), ensure the embedded dental trend is included in the Other trend category, and then add a note to the General Information section #5 that the embedded dental trend is included in the Other trend category. This is to be consistent with the URR Instructions, section 2.1.3.1. 	"WAC 284-43-6660 Duplicate.xlsx" and "WAC 284-43-6660.pdf"	Entire Document
	d	General Information section #4: Respond with "See Rate Schedule."	"WAC 284-43-6660 Duplicate.xlsx" and "WAC 284-43-6660.pdf"	Entire Document

Lin	e	Task	Issuer Res	sponse:	
			Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number	
33	1	 Benefit Components: Provide a completed Benefit Components Speed-to-Market Tool. The file "Format - Rates - 2026 Med Benefit Components" is provided on the <u>Washington State OIC</u>, <u>website</u>. The cost-shares for all embedded benefits, including pediatric dental, must have every different cost-share visible such as for different kinds of pediatric dental care (e.g., cleaning versus extensive surgeries, or as preventive, basic, major services), if applicable. Note: the information you provide in this file should be consistent with the other documents in your binder, rate, and form filings (e.g., PBT, AVC Screenshots, MH/SUD Certification). Include the benefit components for the Exchange silver plan CSR variations. The plans should indicate integrated or separate medical and drug deductibles consistent with the AVC screenshots (see also #9 of this checklist).	"84481_WA_Benefit Components Duplicate.xlsx" and "84481_WA_Benefit Components.pdf"	Entire Document	
34	Ļ	Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder (MH/SUD) Financial Requirement Parity:			
	а	MH/SUD financial requirement parity certification: Complete the "Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Financial Requirement Parity Certification" Speed-to-Market Tool. See file "Certification – Rates – 2026 Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Financial Req Parity" on the <u>Washington State OIC website</u> .	"Certification-Rates-2026 Ind Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Financial Reqs.pdf"	Entire Document	
	b	 MH/SUD parity calculations: Complete an MH/SUD Parity Speed-to-Market Tool that documents MHSUD financial requirement parity testing calculations. See file template "Certification - Rates - 2026 Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Financial Req Parity Calculations" on the <u>Washington State OIC website</u>. In the Mapping Information and each MHSUD Parity Testing Worksheet, please use the same benefit descriptions listed (both EHB and non-EHB) in the Benefit Components. The list should include all benefits, including inpatient, emergency care and prescription drugs. 	"Certification - Rates - 2026 MHSUD Parity Calculations Duplicate.xlsx" and "Certification - Rates - 2026 MHSUD Parity Calculations.pdf"	Entire Document	

Line	Task	Issuer Res	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
	 Carriers must either test all outpatient services in one category or test both outpatient office visits and all other outpatient services separately. Categories can be split in some cases if, for example, you want to split services between office visits and all other outpatient services. If you combine categories, indicate in the notes which categories are included. For example, a therapies category in the testing can combine rehabilitative speech therapy and rehabilitative occupational and physical therapies from the Benefit Components. For easy comparison, enter the plans in the same order and use the same tab names in the MHSUD Parity and Benefit Components workbooks. It would also be helpful if the Service Descriptions in the worksheets are in the same order as the Benefit Components. Plan projected allowed amounts should be annual dollar amounts which reflect a reasonable projected dollar amount [WAC 284-43-7040(1)(c)(ii)] as attested to in the MH/SUD Financial Requirement Parity Certification (section II.B.2). The amounts should be consistent with the allowed claims projected in URRT Worksheet 2, Section IV Projected Plan Level Information. The cost-shares for all embedded benefits, including dental and vision, must have every different cost-share visible, such as for different kinds of pediatric dental care, in the list of medical/surgical benefits. Include the parity calculations for the Exchange silver plan CSR variations. As noted in WAC 284-43-7020(5)(a), a plan or issuer must treat the least restrictive level of the financial requirement limitation that applies to at least two-thirds of medical/surgical benefits across all provider tiers in a classification as the predominant level that it may apply to mental health or substance use disorder benefits in the same classification. 		
	In the case of multiple cost shares across provider tiers, we recommend demonstrating parity by comparing each tier's MH/SUD cost shares versus the least restrictive level of medical/surgical benefit cost shares across all provider tiers in the classification.		
35	Commission Certification: (see also #20.a of this checklist) Provide detailed proposed commission schedules, even if no commissions are expected to be paid for this block of business for plan year 2026. They should be signed and dated by an officer or a senior	"84481_WA_CommissionSch edule.pdf"	Entire Document

Line	Task	Issuer Response:		
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number	
	manager of your company who oversees commission schedule implementation. The officer or senior manager should certify that the information is accurate to the best of their knowledge at the time of the rate submission. The commission schedule must comply with CMS guidance below and 45 CFR §147.104(e) and §156.225(b). <u>https://www.cms.gov/files/document/agent-broker-compensation-and-guaranteed-availability-</u> <u>coverage.pdf?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=</u> Commission schedules should not differ for special enrollment periods. Broker bonus programs determined across multiple lines of business are not part of this certification, but they should be noted and accounted for in the rate development. Note: Commission schedules filed in individual and small group rate filings must be finalized prior to the final disposition. The commission schedule will not be allowed to change after the rate filing is approved.			
36	 Rate Schedule: Provide a complete rate schedule using the "Format - Rates - 2026 Individual Non-grandfathered Health Plan Rate Schedule template." Be mindful of the following: Use the most current version of the template. The 1.0000 premium rates (age factor 1.0000 such as for age 21; tobacco factor 1.0000 for non- smoker; area factor 1.0000) should be consistent with the Calibrated Plan Adjusted Index Rate (CPAIR) amounts in URRT Worksheet 2, Section III Plan Adjustment Factors, Field 3.14. (see also #11.g of this checklist) Submit on the Rate/Rule Schedule tab in SERFF. 	"Rate Schedule Duplicate.xlsx" and "Rate Schedule.pdf"	Entire Document	

Line	Task	Issuer Re	sponse:
		Document Name	Section / Page / Exhibit Number
37	 Rate Example: Submit a rate calculation example on the Rate/Rule Schedule tab in SERFF. Address the following: Use the rates in the Rate Schedule. Include a statement that rates are charged to no more than the three oldest covered children under 21 for family coverage [45 CFR §147.102(c)(1)]. If your premium rates adjust for tobacco use, please include in the example at least one family member who uses tobacco and would then be subject to the adjustment. 	"Molina Family Rating Example Duplicate.xlsx" and "Molina Family Rating Example.pdf	Entire Document
38	Requirements for Mitigating Inequity in the Health Insurance Market [WAC 284-43- 6590]: If applicable, submit a separate certification detailing the calculation of a fee for excluding any benefit mandated or required by Title 48 RCW or rules adopted by the commissioner. A member of the American Academy of Actuaries (MAAA) must sign the certification. (see also #21.a of this checklist)	N/A	
39	Use of Artificial Intelligence, Machine Learning, and/or Predictive Modeling: In preparing assumptions and premium rates for this rate filing, did your company rely on artificial intelligence techniques, machine learning techniques, and/or other predictive modeling methods? Please explain any such reliance including the models and where the results applied to the rate filing. Please explain how your actuary fulfilled professionalism requirements including those in the Code of Professional Conduct and Actuarial Standards of Practice (ASOPs), such as ASOP No. 56, <i>Modeling</i> . Include comments about how you evaluated results for reasonableness. Consider, for example, the September 2024 professionalism discussion paper, "Actuarial Professionalism Considerations for Generative AI," published by the American Academy of Actuaries.	N/A	
40	1332 waiver checklist: Complete and submit the file " <u>Checklist – Rates – 2026 Individual Supplemental Checklist for 1332</u> <u>Waiver Reporting</u> ."	"84481_WA_1332WaiverChe cklist.pdf"	Entire Document

HIOS Product ID(s):	84481WA006
Product(s):	2026 non-grandfathered individual form filing MHW01012026

Rate Information

Rate data applies to filing in SERFF.					
Filing Method:	SERFF				
Rate Change Type:	Increase				
Overall Percentage of Last Rate Revision:	5.7%				
Effective Date of Last Rate Revision:	1/1/2025				
Filling Method of Last Filing:	SERFF				

2026 Marketplace

Company Rate Information

				Written Premium	Number of Policy			
	Company Rate Change?	Overall % Indicated		Change for this	Holders Affected for this	Written Premium for	Maximum % Change	Minimum % Change
Company Name	(Increase/Decrease)	Change:	Overall % Rate Impact:	Program:	Program ⁽¹⁾ :	this Program ⁽²⁾ :	(where required):	(where required):
Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.	Increase	24.59%	24.59%	\$82,123,804	29,226	\$334,023,819	36.98%	9.30%

Notes:

(1): The Number of Policyholders is the number of policyholders effective Mar 31, 2025 (subscribers, not members)

(2): This is calculated based on membership effective Mar 31, 2025 annualized and multiplied by the corresponding 2025 rate (by region, metal, and age). Terminated plan membership is mapped to a renewing plan.

Rate Review Detail Documentation

The purpose of this document is to explain the assumptions used when calculating fields for the rate review detail window in SERFF.

HHS Issuer ID:	84481					
Product Name:	2026 non-grandfathered individual form filing MHW01012026					
HIOS Product ID:	84481WA006					
HIOS Submission ID:						
Number of Covered Lives:	43,346					
Trend Factor:	Molina trended the experience period claims forward 24 months fro the midpoint of the base period, July 2024, to the midpoint of the projection period, July 2026 at a 9.1% annualized trend rate.					
	p					
Requested Rate Change Information						
Change Period:	Annually					
Member Months ⁽¹⁾ :	489,287					
Benefit Change:	Increase					
	Min ⁽²⁾	Max ⁽²⁾	Weighted Avg ⁽²			
Annualized Percent Rate Change Requested:	9.3%	37.0%	24.6%			
Prior Rate						
Projected Earned Premium ⁽³⁾ :	\$311,763,504					
Total Incurred Claims ⁽³⁾ :	\$288,770,194					
	Min ⁽⁴⁾	Max ⁽⁴⁾	Weighted Avg ⁽⁴			
	Min''	IVIAX	weighted Avg			
PMPM \$:	\$223.56	\$1,385.16	\$599.37			
PMPM \$: Requested Rate						
·						
Requested Rate Projected Earned Premium ⁽⁵⁾ :	\$223.56					
Requested Rate	\$223.56 \$216,375,285					

Notes:

(1) Molina member months for 2024

(2) The % of rate changes are calculated based on the filed rates

(3) Membership effective Apr 1, 2025 annualized and multiplied by the approved Weighted Avg PMPM in prior rate filing

(4) Approved rates in Molina's prior rate filing

(5) Projected for 2026. Claims exclude risk adjustment.

(6) The Minimum PMPM \$ is the lowest possible monthly rate per member for lowest metal tier plan in 2026. The rates only vary by benefit plan design, age and geographic region.

(7) The Maximum PMPM \$ is the highest possible monthly rate per member for highest metal tier plan in 2026. The rates only vary by benefit plan design, age and geographic region.

(8) The Weighted Average PMPM \$ is the projected product premium PMPM for 2026.

UNIQUE PLAN DESIGN BENEFIT CROSSWALK

Market Type:IndividualCoverage Type:Medical Health PlansExchange Marketing Intentions:Inside Only	Issuer Name:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.
	Market Type:	Individual
Exchange Marketing Intentions: Inside Only	Coverage Type:	Medical Health Plans
	Exchange Marketing Intentions:	Inside Only

enefit Translation Crosswalk								
HIOS Plan ID (Re-Enter for Each Unique Benefit)	Plans and Benefits Template - Benefit Name with Unique Plan Design Provision	Form Filing SERFF Tracking Number (Example: ABCD-123456789)	Form Filing - Document Name, and Section or Page Number	Form Filing - Benefit (Copay and/or Coinsurance) Amount and Explanation	Plans and Benefits Template - Benefit (Copay and/or Coinsurance) Amount and Explanation	Why This Benefit Is Unique	Translation of Benefits - Explain How You Translated the Benefit Cost Sharing Information from the Form into the PBT	Justify That the Translation Is Appropriate and Reasonable
84481WA0060006	Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness		Plan Schedule of Benefits - Page 2	\$20.00 Copayment per visit (First two visits covered at \$1 copay, then regular copay amounts apply.)		First two visits covered at \$1 copay, then regular copay amounts apply.	office visits have a \$1 copay. Bronze and silver standard designs (including CSR variants) include a provision for a \$1 copay for the first two PCP office visits	To modify the CMS AV Calculator to account for the \$1 copay for the first two PCP and MH/SUD visits prior to the enrollee being responsible for a higher copay, Acumen modified the AVC continuance tables as described in the Wakely "2065 Standard Plans Actuarial Value Certification and Unique Plan Design Supporting Documentation and Justification"
84481WA0060006	Other Practicioner Office Visit (Nurse, Physician Assistant)		Plan Schedule of Benefits - Page 2	\$20.00 Copayment per visit (First two visits covered at \$1 copay, then regular copay amounts apply.)		First two visits covered at \$1 copay, then regular copay amounts apply.	The first two PCP and MH/SUD office visits have a \$1 copay. Bronze and silver standard designs (including CSR variants) include a provision for a \$1 copay for the first two PCP office visits and MH/SUD office visits. Since the AVC does not have the functionality to accommodate this design feature, this also constitutes a	To modify the CMS AV Calculator to account for the \$1 copay for the first two PCP and MH/SUD visits prior to the enrollee being responsible for a higher copay, Acumen modified the AVC continuance tables as described in the Wakely "2026 Standard Plans Actuarial Value Certification and Unique Plan Design Supporting Documentation and Justification"
84481WA0060006	Mental/Behavioral Health Outpatient Services		Plan Schedule of Benefits - Page 2	\$20.00 Copayment per visit (First two visits covered at \$1 copay, then regular copay amounts apply.)		First two visits covered at \$1 copay, then regular copay amounts apply.	office visits have a \$1 copay. Bronze and silver standard designs (including CSR variants) include a provision for a \$1 copay for the first two PCP office visits	To modify the CMS AV Calculator to account for the \$1 copay for the first two PCP and MH/SUD visits prior to the enrollee being responsible for a higher copay, Acumen modified the AVC continuance tables as described in the Wakely "2026 Standard Plans Actuarial Value Certification and Unique Plan Design Supporting Documentation and Justification"
84481WA0060006	Substance Abuse Disorder Outpatient Services		Plan Schedule of Benefits - Page 2	\$20.00 Copayment per visit (First two visits covered at \$1 copay, then regular copay amounts apply.)		First two visits covered at \$1 copay, then regular copay amounts apply.	The first two PCP and MH/SUD office visits have a \$1 copay. Bronze and silver standard designs (including CSR variants) include a provision for a \$1 copay for the first two PCP office visits	To modify the CMS AV Calculator to accoun for the \$1 copay for the first two PCP and MH/SUD visits prior to the enrollee being responsible for a higher copay, Acumen modified the AVC continuance tables as described in the Wakely "2026 Standard Plans Actuarial Value Certification and Unique Plan Design Supporting Documentation and Justification"

84481WA0060006	Preferred Generic Drugs	Plan Schedule of Benefits - Page 6	\$25.00 Copay	\$25.00 Copay		The PBT uses "Generic Drugs" and "Non-Preferred Brand	The AVC assumes one cost-sharing amount for all generic drugs. The AVC was used to
					"Generic Drugs." Our formulary design breaks Generic Drugs into two separate tiers - Preferred Generic Drugs and	Drugs" only - it does not accommodate separate tiers for Generic Drugs - Preferred Generic Drugs and Non- Preferred Generic Drugs.	calculate two AVs for each plan. The first was calculated using the preferred generic drug cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC. The second using the non- preferred generic drug cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC with all other inputs the same. The two AVs were blended using weights calculated from Molina's historical generic drug utilization to obtain the final AV.
84481WA0060006	Non-Preferred Generic Drugs	Plan Schedule of Benefits - Page 6	\$250.00 Copay after Deductible	N/A	accommodate a single tier of "Generic Drugs." Our formulary design breaks Generic Drugs into two separate tiers - Preferred Generic Drugs and Non-Preferred Generic Drugs.	The PBT uses "Generic Drugs" and "Non-Preferred Brand Drugs" only - it does not accommodate separate tiers for Generic Drugs - Preferred Generic Drugs and Non- Preferred Generic Drugs.	The AVC assumes one cost-sharing amount for all generic drugs. The AVC was used to calculate two AVs for each plan. The first was calculated using the preferred generic drug cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC. The second using the non- preferred generic drug cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC with all other inputs the same. The two AVs were blended using weights calculated from Molina's historical generic drug utilization to obtain the final AV.
84481WA0060007	Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness	Plan Schedule of Benefits - Page 2	\$40.00 Copayment per visit (First two visits covered at \$1 copay, then regular copay amounts apply.)	\$40.00 Copay	amounts apply.	variants) include a provision for a \$1 copay for the first two PCP office visits and MH/SUD office	To modify the CMS AV Calculator to account for the \$1 copay for the first two PCP and MH/SUD visits prior to the enrollee being responsible for a higher copay, Acumen modified the AVC continuance tables as described in the Wakely "2026 Standard Plans Actuarial Value Certification and Unique Plan Design Supporting Documentation and Justification"
84481WA0060007	Other Practicioner Office Visit (Nurse, Physician Assistant)	Plan Schedule of Benefits - Page 2	\$40.00 Copayment per visit (First two visits covered at \$1 copay, then regular copay amounts apply.)	\$40.00 Copay	copay, then regular copay amounts apply.	office visits have a \$1 copay. Bronze and silver standard designs (including CSR variants) include a provision for a \$1 copay for the first two PCP office visits	To modify the CMS AV Calculator to account for the \$1 copay for the first two PCP and MH/SUD visits prior to the enrollee being responsible for a higher copay, Acumen modified the AVC continuance tables as described in the Wakely "2026 Standard Plans Actuarial Value Certification and Unique Plan Design Supporting Documentation and Justification"
84481WA0060007	Mental/Behavioral Health Outpatient Services	Plan Schedule of Benefits - Page 2	\$40.00 Copayment per visit First two visits covered at \$1 copay, then regular copay amounts apply.)	\$40.00 Copay	First two visits covered at \$1 copay, then regular copay amounts apply.	The first two PCP and MH/SUD office visits have a \$1 copay. Bronze and silver standard designs (including CSR variants) include a provision for a \$1 copay for the first two PCP office visits	To modify the CMS AV Calculator to account for the \$1 copay for the first two PCP and MH/SUD visits prior to the enrollee being responsible for a higher copay, Acumen modified the AVC continuance tables as described in the Wakely "2026 Standard Plans Actuarial Value Certification and Unique Plan Design Supporting Documentation and Justification"

84481WA0060007	Substance Abuse Disorder Outpatient Services	Plan Schedule of Benefits - Page 2	\$40.00 Copayment per visit (First two visits covered at \$1 copay, then regular copay amounts apply.)	\$40.00 Copay	First two visits covered at \$1 copay, then regular copay amounts apply.	office visits have a \$1 copay. Bronze and silver standard designs (including CSR variants) include a provision for a \$1 copay for	for the \$1 copay for the first two PCP and MH/SUD visits prior to the enrollee being responsible for a higher copay, Acumen modified the AVC continuance tables as described in the Wakely "2026 Standard Plans Actuarial Value Certification and
84481WA0060007	Mental/Behavioral Health Outpatient Services	Plan Schedule of Benefits - Page 2	40% Coinsurance after Deductible	N/A	years. Thus, the only benefit available for MHSUD	Cost-sharing for Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder (MHSUD) outpatient services is different for MSHUD office visits, MHSUD facility fees, and MHSUD professional services. Plan & Benefits Template and AVC do not include a benefit to cover this category.	The AVC only accepts one MHSUD (mental health/substance use disorder) outpatient cost-share structure. Plan design includes different cost-sharing for MHSUD outpatient professional (Office Visits) versus MHSUD outpatient Other . Mental Health Services - Non-Office Visits. This Includes outpatient mental health and behavioral health medically necessary treatments and eating disorder treatments for DSM classified disorders.
84481WA0060007	Substance Abuse Disorder Outpatient Services	Plan Schedule of Benefits - Page 2	40% Coinsurance after Deductible	N/A	The PBT no longer accommodates addition of a separate "Mental/Behavioral Health Outpatient Services - Other" benefit as it did in past years. Thus, the only benefit available for MHSUD	and Substance Use Disorder (MHSUD) outpatient services is different for MSHUD office visits, MHSUD facility fees, and MHSUD professional services. Plan & Benefits Template and AVC do not include a benefit to cover this category.	The AVC only accepts one MHSUD (mental health/substance use disorder) outpatient cost-share structure. Plan design includes different cost-sharing for MHSUD outpatient professional (Office Visits) versus MHSUD outpatient Other .Substance Use Disorder Services (Non-Office Visit) (Includes outpatient chemical dependency detoxification, and unlimited Acupuncture treatment services when provided for chemical dependency. All are subject to medical necessity criteria.)
84481WA0060007	Preferred Generic Drugs	Plan Schedule of Benefits - Page 6	\$32.00 Copay	\$32.00 Copay	The AVC and PBT only accommodate a single tier of "Generic Drugs." Our formulary	The PBT uses "Generic Drugs" and "Non-Preferred Brand Drugs" only - it does not accommodate separate tiers for Generic Drugs - Preferred Generic Drugs and Non- Preferred Generic Drugs.	The AVC assumes one cost-sharing amount for all generic drugs. The AVC was used to calculate two AVs for each plan. The first was
84481WA0060007	Non-Preferred Generic Drugs	Plan Schedule of Benefits - Page 6	40% Coinsurance after Deductible	N/A	"Generic Drugs." Our formulary	The PBT uses "Generic Drugs" and "Non-Preferred Brand Drugs" only - it does not accommodate separate tiers for Generic Drugs - Preferred Generic Drugs and Non- Preferred Generic Drugs.	The AVC assumes one cost-sharing amount for all generic drugs. The AVC was used to calculate two AVs for each plan. The first was
84481WA0060005	Preferred Generic Drugs	Plan Schedule of Benefits - Page 6	\$10.00 Copay	\$10.00 Copay	"Generic Drugs." Our formulary design breaks Generic Drugs into two separate tiers - Preferred Generic Drugs and	The PBT uses "Generic Drugs" and "Non-Preferred Brand Drugs" only - it does not accommodate separate tiers for Generic Drugs - Preferred Generic Drugs and Non- Preferred Generic Drugs.	The AVC assumes one cost-sharing amount for all generic drugs. The AVC was used to calculate two AVs for each plan. The first was calculated using the preferred generic drug cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC. The second using the non- preferred generic drug cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC with all other inputs the same. The two AVs were blended using weights calculated from Molina's historical generic drug utilization to obtain the final AV.

84481WA0060005	Non-Preferred Generic Drugs	Plan Schedule of Benefits -	\$100.00 Copay	N/A	The AVC and PBT only	The PBT uses "Generic Drugs"	The AVC assumes one cost-sharing amount
		Page 6			5	and "Non-Preferred Brand	for all generic drugs. The AVC was used to
					"Generic Drugs." Our formulary		calculate two AVs for each plan. The first was
					design breaks Generic Drugs	accommodate separate tiers for	calculated using the preferred generic drug
					into two separate tiers -	Generic Drugs - Preferred	cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line
					Preferred Generic Drugs and	Generic Drugs and Non-	in the AVC. The second using the non-
					Non-Preferred Generic Drugs.	Preferred Generic Drugs.	preferred generic drug cost-share as the
							input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC with
							all other inputs the same. The two AVs were
							blended using weights calculated from
							Molina's historical generic drug utilization to
							obtain the final AV.
84481WA0060008	Preferred Generic Drugs	Plan Schedule of Benefits -	\$10.00 Copay	\$10.00 Copay	The AVC and PBT only	The PBT uses "Generic Drugs"	The AVC assumes one cost-sharing amount
		Page 6			accommodate a single tier of	and "Non-Preferred Brand	for all generic drugs. The AVC was used to
					"Generic Drugs." Our formulary	Drugs" only - it does not	calculate two AVs for each plan. The first was
					design breaks Generic Drugs	accommodate separate tiers for	calculated using the preferred generic drug
					into two separate tiers -	Generic Drugs - Preferred	cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line
					Preferred Generic Drugs and	Generic Drugs and Non-	in the AVC. The second using the non-
					Non-Preferred Generic Drugs.	Preferred Generic Drugs.	preferred generic drug cost-share as the
							input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC with
							all other inputs the same. The two AVs were
							blended using weights calculated from
							Molina's historical generic drug utilization to
							obtain the final AV.
84481WA0060008	Non-Preferred Generic Drugs	Plan Schedule of Benefits -	\$200.00 Copay after Deductible	N/A	The AVC and PBT only	The PBT uses "Generic Drugs"	The AVC assumes one cost-sharing amount
		Page 6			accommodate a single tier of	and "Non-Preferred Brand	for all generic drugs. The AVC was used to
					"Generic Drugs." Our formulary	Drugs" only - it does not	calculate two AVs for each plan. The first was
					design breaks Generic Drugs	accommodate separate tiers for	calculated using the preferred generic drug
					into two separate tiers -	Generic Drugs - Preferred	cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line
					Preferred Generic Drugs and	Generic Drugs and Non-	in the AVC. The second using the non-
					Non-Preferred Generic Drugs.	Preferred Generic Drugs.	preferred generic drug cost-share as the
							input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC with
							all other inputs the same. The two AVs were
							blended using weights calculated from
							Molina's historical generic drug utilization to
							obtain the final AV.

Unique Plan Design—Supporting Documentation and Justification

Issuers must fill in the following information.

Health Insurance Oversight System (HIOS) Issuer ID:

84481

HIOS Product IDs:

84481WA006

Applicable HIOS Plan IDs (Standard Component):

84481WA0060005, 84481WA0060006, 84481WA0060007,84481WA0060008

Reasons the plan design is unique, that is, the reason benefits are incompatible with the parameters of the Actuarial Value Calculator (AVC) and their materiality:

Cost-sharing for Generic Drugs is split into two generic drug tiers (preferred generic and non-preferred generic).

Acceptable alternate method used per *Code of Federal Regulations* (CFR) 156.135(b)(2) or 156.135(b)(3):

Method 156.135(b)(3) was used to develop the actuarial values for the plans.

Confirmation that only in-network cost sharing, including multitier networks, was considered:

Only in-network cost sharing was considered.

Description of the standardized plan population data used:

The population data used in the development of the adjusted inputs was from the continuance tables in the AV calculator.

If the method described in CFR 156.135(b)(2) was used, a description of how the benefits were modified to fit the parameters of the AVC:



If the method described in CFR 156.135(b)(3) was used, a description of the data and method used to develop the adjustments:

The federal AV Calculator was used to calculate two AVs - one AV was calculated using the preferred Generic Drugs cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs in the AVC and the other using the non-preferred Generic Drugs cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs in the AVC. ... (response continued below signature section)

Certification Language:

The development of the actuarial value is based on one of the acceptable alternative methods outlined in CFR 156.135(b)(2) or 156.135(b)(3) for benefits that deviate substantially from the parameters of the AVC and have a material impact on the actuarial value.

The analysis was

- (i) conducted by a member of the American Academy of Actuaries and
- (ii) performed in accordance with generally accepted actuarial principles and methods.

Actuary Signature: Kathryn Hall

Digitally signed by Kathyn Hall DN: cn-Kathyn Hall g-m-Kathyn Hall C=US United States I=US United States g=Molina Healthcare e=Kathyn Hall@molinahealthcare.com Reason: I am the author of this document Location: Date: 2024-05-12 20:44-04:00

Actuary Printed Name: Kathryn Hall, ASA, MAAA

Date: May 13, 2025

(response continued from CFR 156.135(b)(3) item above)

... All other inputs were held constant in both calculations. A weighted average of the two AVs was calculated using weights based on the company's utilization of preferred and non-preferred generic drugs. Due to the unique plan designs of 84481WA0060006 and 84481WA0060007, Wakely 2025 Standard Plan AV Certification was relied upon in the calculations for these plans. The adjusted AVs prepared by Wakely were calculated in accordance with CFR 156.135(b)(3) to accomodate for certain unique plan design aspects, including MHSUD copays and primary care copays. To accomodate for the Generic Drug Cost-Sharing, the same method described above is used. Then, an adjustment factor was calculated for the standard plans using the original AV compared with the blended AV and is applied to the Adjusted AV prepared by Wakely. The resulting product is the final AV.





April 15, 2025

Christine Gibert Policy Director Washington Health Benefit Exchange Via email: Christine.gibert@wahbexchange.org

RE: CERTIFICATION FOR WAHBE 2026 STANDARD PLAN DESIGNS

At the request of the Washington Health Benefit Exchange (WAHBE), Wakely is providing an actuarial value (AV) certification and unique plan justification for the 2026 standardized plan designs. The 2026 benefit designs were modestly adjusted to fit within the parameters of the revised final 2026 federal AV calculator's (AVC) constraints and to include special cost sharing for office visits for primary care and mental health/substance use disorder (MH/SUD). For 2026, Acumen modified the 2026 standardized plan designs to fit within the actuarial value requirements and made adjustments to the federal AVC for unique plan designs that did not fit into the AVC and could be considered material. Wakely completed a review of Acumen's methodology, conducted reasonability checks, and is certifying the unique plan adjustments and plan actuarial values.

While this memo discusses Acumen's methodology at a high level, it primarily focuses on review completed by Wakely to confirm the reasonability of Acumen's AV estimates. Wakely is providing an actuarial certification for the adjusted actuarial values allowed under 45 CFR §156.135(b) (3) in Appendices A and B. The documentation that Acumen provided on their methodology can be found in the Appendix C.

Our understanding is that WAHBE will use the final certification for plan year 2026. Use of this document for other purposes may not be appropriate. This document, and any accompanying files and correspondence, are intended for WAHBE internal use only and are not meant for broad distribution. The estimates presented here are based on emerging data and information available as of the date of this report.

This memo should only be utilized by qualified individuals with an understanding of the assumptions and limitations of the analysis described in the disclosures section of the memo. If disseminated, the memo should only be shared in its entirety. During the review of the memo, if you should have any questions or would like further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us via email or phone (contact information available below), and we will be happy to provide assistance.

wakely.com



Washington Health Benefit Exchange

2026 Standard Plans Actuarial Value Certification and Unique Plan Design Supporting Documentation and Justification

April 15, 2025

Prepared by: Wakely Consulting Group, LLC

Ksenia Whittal, FSA, MAAA Senior Consulting Actuary Darren Johnson, FSA, MAAA Consulting Actuary



Table of Contents

Background	2
Methodology	3
Disclosures and Limitations	10

Appendix A – Actuarial Value Certification
Appendix B – Unique Plan Design Supporting Documentation and Justification
Appendix C – Acumen's Actuarial Value Calculator Modification Methodology Memorandum
Appendix D – WAHBE 2026 Standard Plan Designs
Appendix E – WAHBE 2026 Standard Plans AVC Screenshots (Unadjusted and Adjusted)



Background

The Affordable Care Act (ACA) requires that non-grandfathered health care coverage provided by issuers in the individual market cover all essential health benefits (EHBs) and have actuarial values that fall under the platinum (90% AV), gold (80% AV), silver (70% AV) or bronze (60% AV) tiers. The ACA allows for a de minimis range around these target AVs. The final 2026 NBPP did not make any changes to the allowable federal AV range relative to the 2025 NBPP, however final 2026 NBPP parameters are listed here for completeness. The final 2026 NBPP finalized a range of -2% to +2% for most plans. For example, any plan design that has an AV from 78% to 82% is considered a gold plan. Similar to the final 2025 NBPP, the final 2026 NBPP is proposing a smaller range on the lower end for on-Exchange silver plans of 0% to +2% (or an AV between 70% and 72%). Off-Exchange silver plans would continue to be subject to the -2% to +2% range. Bronze plan designs meeting certain criteria are eligible for an expanded range of +5% on the higher end, allowing an AV up to 65% compared to a high end at 62%. Plans that meet these criteria include high deductible health plans and plans that cover at least one major service, other than preventive, prior to the deductible.

The ACA also defines AVs for cost-sharing reduction (CSR) plan variations that are available to individuals meeting income and other eligibility criteria and enrolling in a silver level plan in the individual market. These CSR variation AVs are 73%, 87% and 94%. The final 2026 NBPP allows for a 0% to +1% de minimis range around the target AVs for CSR plans (e.g., 73% to 74% AV for a 73% CSR plan). The plan designs developed by Acumen for 2026 comply with this proposed 2026 AV ranges.

The Center for Consumer Information and Insurance Oversight (CCIIO) provides an Actuarial Value Calculator (AVC)¹ that issuers must use to determine the AV of a plan. While CCIIO developed the AVC such to accommodate most plans, some plan designs have features which are not supported by the AVC. In these instances, an actuary can either modify the inputs to most closely represent the plan design, or an actuary can modify the results of the AVC to account for the features not supported by the AVC. An actuarial certification documenting the development of the AV for these plan designs is required.

Washington Health Benefit Exchange (WAHBE) defines standard plan designs that issuers participating on the Exchange must offer. Standard plan designs are defined for the individual market. For 2026, WAHBE is adding one additional gold standard plan design to supplement the existing three individual market designs for gold, silver (with three corresponding CSR plan levels), and expanded bronze levels.

WAHBE contracted with Acumen to assist with the development and validation of the

¹ http://www.cms.gov/CCIIO/Resources/Regulations-and-Guidance/index.html



federal AVs for the 2026 standard plan designs. WAHBE contracted with Wakely to assist in reviewing Acumen's development of the 2026 standard plan designs for reasonability and to certify actuarial values of all standard plan designs, including any unique plan designs. Standard expanded bronze, silver and all silver CSR variants are considered to be unique plan designs. Compliance of the benefit designs in relation to other regulatory benefit design constraints has not been evaluated by Wakely.

For the 2026 standard plans, benefit changes were made to the 2025 standard plans to account for the update to trend made to the revised final 2026 federal AV calculator. 2026 standard plan designs reflect design changes requested by WAHBE and necessary updates made to remain compliant with the revised final 2026 federal AV calculator, as well as the addition of a new low cost gold plan called Vital Gold.

A summary of WAHBE's standard plan designs is in Appendix D. Most of the cost sharing features of 2026 standard plan designs can be accommodated by the revised final federal AVC. However, the plan designs have features not supported by the AVC (defined as a "unique" plan design). The unique plan designs features are:

- Mixed cost sharing applied to Mental Health/Substance Use Disorder (MH/SUD) outpatient services. The expanded bronze and silver standard plan designs (including 73%, 87%, and 94% CSR variants) have variable cost sharing between MH/SUD services provided in an office setting and other outpatient MH/SUD services (non-office visit). As the AVC only allows a single benefit input for all outpatient MH/SUD services, this tiered design also constitutes a unique benefit design.
- 2. The first two PCP and MH/SUD office visits have a \$1 copay. Expanded bronze and silver standard designs (including non-94% CSR variants) include a provision for a \$1 copay for the first two PCP office visits and MH/SUD office visits. Since the AVC does not have the functionality to accommodate this design feature, this also constitutes a unique benefit design.

The adjustment made to the AVC by Acumen addresses both unique plan designs features and is described below. A summary of WAHBE's 2026 standard plan designs is included in Appendix D.

Methodology

Wakely is providing an actuarial certification for all standard plan designs, including those that utilize adjusted actuarial values allowed under 45 CFR § 165.135(b)(3) in Appendices A and B. Acumen utilized the revised final 2026 federal AVC to determine the AV for all plans, entering plan designs to the extent that they fit the AVC. Screen shots of the unadjusted AVC inputs and outputs for plan designs that were



accommodated by the AVC and the adjusted AVC screenshots provided and developed by Acumen can both be found in Appendix E. The first set of screenshots displays outputs from the revised final 2026 AVC for each standard plan design. The second set of screenshots, captioned as "Adjusted", displays output from a custom modified version of the AVC constructed using the methodology described briefly below and in more detail in Appendix C.

Both the complete gold standard and vital gold standard plans have no features deviating from the parameters of the AVC and were entered by Acumen into the AVC with no modifications. Acumen adjusted the other resulting AVs for the plan design features that deviate from the parameters of the AVC. For the expanded bronze standard and silver standard plan designs (including 73%, 87%, and 94% CSR variants), separate cost sharing values will apply for MH/SUD services obtained in an office setting versus other outpatient services. The AVC allows for only a single benefit input for MH/SUD outpatient services. For the expanded bronze and silver standard plans (including the 73% and 87% CSR variants), the AVC does not accommodate plan designs with a specified number of upfront \$1 copay visits for MH/SUD visits or for primary care visits. The adjustment that Acumen calculated to account for both unique benefit features is described below.

To modify the AVC to account for the first two PCP and MH/SUD visits prior to the enrollee being responsible for a higher copay, Acumen modified the AVC continuance tables. In the medical and combined continuance tables in the AVC, Acumen estimated the proportion of utilization and allowed cost attributable to MH/SUD in an office setting and combined the MH/SUD office visits with primary care office visits utilization and allowed cost. Acumen then modified the cost and frequency columns associated with the number of primary care visits exceeding a specified number of visits by applying the original ratio of these quantities to total primary care columns to the modified primary care columns including MH/SUD office visits amounts.

The main assumption made by Acumen is that the number of MH/SUD office visits exceeding a specified number of visits will follow a similar distribution as the primary care visits. Data analyzed by Wakely in the past showed that the large portion of the primary care office visits utilization is between 1-2 visits per year. For MH/SUD office visits services, while utilization is lower due to fewer members seeking the services; however, for members that do use services, the number of services exceed 1-2 per year. The assumption made by Acumen that the distributions are similar results in a larger impact to the AV than it otherwise would, as \$1 copay would apply to a higher proportion of the total MH/SUD visits, thus resulting in a higher calculated AV than we think is likely to actually occur.

The sensitivity testing Wakely performed considered the lower and the upper bounds of a reasonable AV range and found the adjusted AV falling in the compliant range for the Silver 87% and 94% plans thus this assumption would not alter the AV categorization of those plans. The Silver 73%, Silver Standard and Bronze plans upper bounds were above the de minimis range and are discussed more later in this certification.



The AVC field "Begin Primary Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits" effectively became "Begin Primary and MH/SUD Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits" with this change, along with revising the \$0 copay associated with this feature to a \$1 copay. Acumen used the version of the AVC with revised continuance tables to calculate the adjusted AVs. This change was only made for the expanded bronze, silver, and silver CSR variants standard plans since the first two \$1 copay PCP and MH/SUD visits feature does not apply to the two gold standard plans.

Table 1 shows the actuarial values determined by the original federal revised final 2026 AVC, including the unadjusted actuarial value for the two standard gold plans that Wakely is certifying and the adjusted actuarial values for the standard silver, standard silver CSR variants, and standard expanded bronze plans, that Acumen calculated and Wakely is certifying after the application of the adjustment factor.

Standard Plan	AV from Original AVC	AV from Acumen Adjusted AVC	Adjustment Factor
Standard Complete Gold (no adjustment needed)	81.81%		
Standard Vital Gold (no adjustment needed)	78.06%		
Standard Silver*	71.33%	71.84%	1.005
Standard Silver, 73% AV CSR Variation*	73.49%	73.95%	1.005
Standard Silver, 87% AV CSR Variation*	87.78%	87.87%	1.005
Standard Silver, 94% AV CSR Variation	94.76%	94.86%	1.005
Standard Expanded Bronze*	63.64%	64.97%	1.021

Table 1 – Summary of Original and Adjusted Federal AVs

* Note that the AVs in these rows were developed with two upfront no-cost PCP visits.

Wakely believes that the methodology that Acumen used to adjust the AVs is appropriate based on the reasonability testing of Acumen's adjusted AVs. To determine whether the adjusted AVs were reasonable, Wakely tested three alternative plan designs in the original AVC that would serve as the boundary cases for the adjusted AVs. The expectation was that the adjusted AV should fall within the range of AVs produced by these alternative boundary cases. Wakely ran this test for all standard plans that offer the two MH/SUD \$1 copay visits (all except the two gold designs). Two boundary designs were needed for all plans other than expanded bronze, where three boundary designs


were considered.

The three alternative boundary plan designs used to test the reasonable AV range were as follows:

1. 2026 standard plan designs for each metal, with the same cost sharing applied to all PCP and outpatient MH/SUD services. For the expanded bronze plan design, two lower boundary designs were included:

(a) a design with the deductible and coinsurance cost sharing applied to all outpatient MH/SUD services; and

(b) a design with \$40 copay cost sharing applied to all PCP visits and outpatient MH/SUD services.

 2026 standard plan designs for each metal, with \$0 cost-sharing applied to first two PCP visits and all outpatient MH/SUD services. This is a richer boundary case than \$1 copay, but the AVC does not allow for a \$1 copay for initial visits. As such, this provides the closest boundary case within the design of AV calculator.

Wakely modeled each of these plan designs in the 2026 federal revised final AV calculator. For the expanded bronze plan, the AV for the mixed cost sharing applied to outpatient MH/SUD services (copay for office visits and deductible and coinsurance for all other services) would be a weighted average of the two AVs produced in (1a) and (1b). The resulting AVs are presented in the Table 2 below.

For all plans above, Acumen's 2026 adjusted AV falls within the AV range produced by the lower and upper boundary plan designs. For expanded bronze plan, the adjusted actuarial value exceeds both lower bound AVs with different types of cost sharing applied to all MH/SUD outpatient services (copays and deductible / coinsurance). Considering the range of AVs created by these two plans was narrow and considering that the adjusted AV logically fell within this range, Wakely deemed the adjusted AVs calculated by Acumen to be reasonable and actuarially sound.



		onginal and Adjubted	
Standard Plan	2026 Adjusted AV	Low Boundary Plan/s (Standard Copays on all PCP and MH/SUD Visits)	Upper Boundary Plan (Zero Cost Sharing on all MH/SUD Visits and Two PCP Visits)
Standard Silver	71.84%	71.08%	72.13%
Standard Silver, 73% AV CSR Variation	73.95%	73.27%	74.21%
Standard Silver, 87% AV CSR Variation	87.87%	87.74%	87.93%
Standard Silver, 94% AV CSR Variation	94.86%	94.76%	94.91%
Standard Bronze (a) – Ded/Coins for MH/SUD	64.97%	63.08%	65.61%
Standard Expanded Bronze (b) – Copay for MH/SUD	64.97%	64.19%	65.61%

Table 2 – Summary of Original and Adjusted Federal AVs

Note that the upper bound of the silver CSR 73% variation, the silver standard, and the standard expanded bronze AVs all fall above the de minimis range. However, the application of normal copays on the PCP and MH/SUD visits after the first two (and for expanded bronze, deductible/coinsurance cost sharing on OP Facility MH/SUD) would decrease the plan richness and the AV below the maximum levels (see below and Table 3 for additional detail).

To test this conclusion, Wakely tested best estimate alternative designs by calculating blended best estimate PCP and MH/SUD copay. We used a percentage of utilization of PCP office visit utilization for the first two visits (56.0% based on silver combined claim probability distribution (CPD) for PCP utilization, 59.2% based on the bronze combined CPD for PCP utilization²) and the percentage of OP MH/SUD utilization that is office visits (89.0% based on Acumen estimates and the AV Calculator CPD)³ as the starting point.

As discussed above, for this plan the Acumen assumption around MH/SUD annual utilization could potentially be impactful, as we think that assumption overstates AVs

² These values were calculated by taking the ratio of the final value in the "Silver Combined" or "Bronze combined" sheet PCP Silver Frequency column (J170) and the final value in the "Primary Care >2 Visits" column (CF170) to get the proportion of PCP visits that are the first two visits a member has.

³ Acumen stated that 90.0% of professional MH/SUD services were office visits and 63.4% of facility MH/SUD services were office visits. Using the AVC Silver Combined sheet cells AV170 and AX170 for MH/SUD facility/professional utilization split, we can see that 96.3% of total MH/SUD visits come from professional services with the remaining 3.7% coming from facility services. Taking the sumproduct of those numbers gives us 89.0% of MH/SUD services that are office visits (96.3% x 90.0% + 3.7% x 63.4%).



versus actual experience which will have a lower percentage of office visits be the first two for a member in a given year. We found a revised assumption for that percentage by utilizing our WACA 2019 ACA Data (see Data and Reliance section) to calculate the proportion of MH/SUD office visit utilization that takes place in a member's first two visits (24.1%).

Using these assumptions, a revised blended cost sharing was calculated for a PCP visit for each of the three plans and is presented in Table 3 below. All final calculated AVs are within the de minimis range.



	Description	Silver 73%	Silver	Expanded Bronze	Calculation
(1)	% of PCP Visits at \$1 cost sharing	56.0%	56.0%	59.2%	
(2)	% of PCP Visits at full cost sharing	44.0%	44.0%	40.8%	1-(1)
(3)	Office Visit % of OP MH/SUD Util	89.0%	89.0%	89.0%	
(4)	All Other % of OP MH/SUD Util	11.0%	11.0%	11.0%	1-(3)
(5)	% of OP MH/SUD Office Visits at \$1 cost sharing	24.1%	24.1%	24.1%	
(6)	% of OP MH/SUD Office Visits at full cost-sharing	75.9%	75.9%	75.9%	1-(5)
(7)	PCP Copay (after first two visits)	\$20	\$20	\$40	
(8)	OP Office Visit MH/SUD Copay (after first two visits)	\$20	\$20	\$40	
(9)	OP All Other MH/SUD Cost Sharing	\$30	\$30	Deductible / 40% Coins	
(10)	Estimated Blended PCP Copay	\$9.36	\$9.36	\$16.90	\$1x(1) + (7)x(2)
(11)	Estimated Blended OP MH/SUD Office Visit Copay	\$15.42	\$15.42	\$30.60	1x(5) + (8)x(6)
(12)	Total Blended OP MH/SUD Copay	\$17.03	\$17.03	NA	(11)x(3) + (9)x(4)
(13)	AV With All Blended Copays (PCP and OP MH/SUD)	73.8%	71.7%	64.9%	
(14)	Expanded Bronze AV with Ded/Coins for OP MH/SUD	NA	NA	63.6%	
(15)	Expanded Bronze Blended AV	NA	NA	64.7%	(13)x(3) + (14)x(4)

Table 3 – Summary of Calculations for Blended Copay AVs



Disclosures and Limitations

Responsible Actuary. Ksenia Whittal and Darren Johnson are the actuaries responsible for this communication. We are members of the American Academy of Actuaries and Fellows of the Society of Actuaries. We meet the Qualification Standards of the American Academy of Actuaries to issue this report.

Intended Users. This information has been prepared for the use of WAHBE, Washington Office of the Insurance Commissioner (OIC), Acumen and WAHBE issuers. Wakely does not intend to benefit third parties and assumes no duty or liability to those third parties. Any third parties receiving this work should consult their own experts in interpreting the results. This report, when distributed, must be provided in its entirety and include caveats regarding the variability of results and Wakely's reliance on information provided by WAHBE.

Risks and Uncertainties. The assumptions and resulting estimates included in this report are inherently uncertain. Users of the results should be qualified to use it and understand the results and the inherent uncertainty. Actual results may vary, potentially materially, from any estimates. Wakely does not warrant or guarantee that actual experience will tie to the AV estimated for the placement of plan designs into tiers. The developed actuarial values are for the purposes of classifying plan designs of similar value and do not represent the expected actuarial value of a plan or pricing AV used to determine premium rates. Actual AVs will vary based on a plan's specific population, utilization, unit cost, and other variables. It is the responsibility of the organization receiving this output to review the assumptions carefully and notify Wakely of any potential concerns.

Conflict of Interest. Wakely provides actuarial services to a variety of clients throughout the health industry. Our clients include commercial, Medicare, and Medicaid health plans, the federal government and state governments, medical providers, and other entities that operate in the domestic and international health insurance markets. Wakely has implemented various internal practices to reduce or eliminate conflict of interest risk in serving our various clients. Except as noted here, the responsible actuary is financially independent and free from conflict concerning all matters related to performing the actuarial services underlying this analysis. In addition, Wakely is organizationally and financially independent from WAHBE and Acumen.

Data and Reliance. Wakely relied on information supplied by Acumen and WAHBE in this assignment. Wakely has reviewed the data and methodology for reasonableness but has not performed any independent audit or otherwise verified the accuracy of the data/information. If the underlying information is incomplete or inaccurate, these estimates may be impacted, potentially significantly. Any errors in the data will affect the accuracy of the analysis and the conclusions drawn in this report. When performing financial and actuarial analyses on the current data, assumptions must be made where there is



incomplete data. Improvements in data will allow for more accurate analyses and consistent reporting. Below is a list of data and assumptions provided by others and assumptions required by law.

- The 2026 revised final federal AVC Model was relied on for the AV calculations. While reasonability tests have shown there are some assumptions and methodologies that are not consistent with expectations, the AVC was developed for plan classification and not pricing. Thus, the model is being used as such and Wakely makes no warranties for the accuracy of the AVs that result from the AVC.
- The AVC adjustment methodology provided and developed by Acumen (included in Appendix C).
- The unadjusted and adjusted AVC screenshots provided and developed by Acumen (included in Appendix E).
- 2026 WAHBE standard plan benefit designs provided by WAHBE (included in Appendix D).

In addition, we relied on the Wakely ACA Database (WACA) for our MH/SUD visit assumption. This is an aggregated database based on de-identified EDGE Server input and output files (including enrollment, claims, and pharmacy data) from the 2019 benefit year submitted through April 2020, along with supplemental risk adjustment transfer and issuer-reported financial information, representing approximately 4 million lives from the individual and small group ACA markets. The de-identification applies to identifiers specific to enrollee, issuer, and location. We performed reasonability tests on the data but did not audit or verify the data.

Potential limitations of the WACA data include but are not limited to the following:

- Results will be affected by issuer-specific data management. Omitted claims, erroneously coded claims, erroneous enrollment records, and other data issues may not reflect actual ACA cost and diagnosis experience.
- A subset of issuers nationwide submitted data to the database. We believe the database represents a fair cross-section of nationwide experience, but limitations in this regard will affect results.
- We excluded data for both enrollees in American Indian (limited/no-cost sharing) CSR plans and enrollees in Medicaid Private Option plans (these only occur in a few states).

Contents of Actuarial Report. This document and the supporting exhibits constitute the entirety of the actuarial report and supersede any previous communications on the project.

Deviations from ASOPS. Wakely completed the analysis using sound actuarial practice. To the best of my knowledge, the report and methods used in the analysis are in



compliance with the appropriate Actuarial Standards of Practice (ASOP) with no known deviations. In developing these standard plan designs and the resulting actuarial certification, Wakely followed applicable Actuarial Standards of Practice (ASOP) including:

ASOP No. 23 Data Quality; ASOP No. 25 Credibility Procedures; ASOP No. 41 Actuarial Communications; ASOP No. 50 Determining Minimum Value and Actuarial Value under the Affordable Care Act; and ASOP No. 56 Modeling.

Appendix A contains the formal actuarial certification. If you have any questions regarding this letter or the certification, please contact us.

Sincerely,

Ksenia Whittal, FSA, MAAA Senior Consulting Actuary 720-282-4965

Darren Johnson

Darren Johnson, FSA, MAAA Consulting Actuary 720-206-1391



Appendix A - Actuarial Value Certification

Washington Health Benefit Exchange Standard Plan Designs Effective January 1, 2026

I, Ksenia Whittal, am associated with the firm of Wakely Consulting Group, LLC, an HMA Company (Wakely), am a Fellow of the Society of Actuaries and a member of the American Academy of Actuaries and meet its Qualification Standards for Statements of Actuarial Opinion. Wakely was retained by Washington Health Benefit Exchange (WAHBE) to provide a certification of the adjusted actuarial value of the standard plan designs offered through WAHBE that are effective January 1, 2026. This certification may not be appropriate for other purposes.

To the best of my information, knowledge and belief, the adjusted actuarial values provided with this certification are considered actuarially sound for purposes of 45 CFR § 156.135(b), according to the following criteria:

- The revised final 2026 federal Actuarial Value Calculator was used to determine the AV for the plan provisions that fit within the calculator parameters;
- Appropriate adjustments were calculated, to the AV identified by the calculator, for plan design features that deviate substantially from the parameters of the AV calculator;
- The actuarial values have been developed in accordance with generally accepted actuarial principles and practices; and
- The actuarial values meet the requirements of 45 CFR § 156.135(b).

The assumptions and methodology used to develop the actuarial values have been documented in this report. The actuarial values associated with this certification are for the 2026 WAHBE standard expanded bronze, silver, silver 73% CSR, silver 87% CSR, silver 94% CSR, vital gold and complete gold plan designs that will be effective as of January 1, 2026 for individual coverage sold on the Washington Health Benefit Exchange.

The developed actuarial values are for the purposes of classifying plan designs of similar value and do not represent the expected actuarial value of a plan. Actual AVs will vary based on a plan's specific population, utilization, unit cost and other variables.

In developing this opinion, I have relied upon the final federal Actuarial Value calculator and the adjustment methodology provided by Acumen. Actuarial methods, considerations, and analyses used in forming my opinion conform to the appropriate Standards of Practice as promulgated from time-to-time by the Actuarial Standards Board, whose standards form the basis of this Statement of Opinion.

Vitta

Ksenia Whittal, FSA, MAAA Senior Consulting Actuary Wakely Consulting Group, LLC, an HMA Company April 15, 2025



Appendix B - Unique Plan Design Supporting Documentation and Justification

Applicable Plans: <u>2026 Standard Silver, the Silver 73% CSR, the Silver 87% CSR, the Silver</u> <u>94% CSR and the Expanded Bronze Standard Option</u>

Reasons the plan design is unique (benefits that are not compatible with the parameters of the AV calculator, and the materiality of those benefits): For the Expanded Bronze, Silver, Silver 73% CSR, Silver 87% CSR, and Silver 94% CSR plans, Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services have different cost sharing for office visits and all other services. The AVC combines these services and only allows a single input for these services. For the Expanded Bronze, Silver, Silver 73% CSR, and Silver 87% CSR plans, there is a \$1 copay for the first two primary care and Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient office visits. The AVC input does not accommodate this feature.

Acceptable alternate method used per 156.135(b) (2) or 156.135(b) (3): <u>Method 156.135(b)</u> (3) was utilized in developing the actuarial values for the plans.

Confirmation that only in-network cost-sharing, including multitier networks, was considered: Only in-network cost sharing was considered in the development of the actuarial values.

Description of the standardized plan population data used: <u>Acumen used the data underlying</u> <u>the continuance tables in the 2026 federal AV calculator.</u>

If the method described in 156.135(b) (2) was used, a description of how the benefits were modified to fit the parameters of the AV calculator: n/a

If the method described in 156.135(b) (3) was used, a description of the data and method used to develop the adjustments: Acumen developed adjustments to the continuance tables in AVC to accommodate the unique plan design features. Wakely did not replicate these changes but rather performed reasonability testing of Acumen's methodology by testing three sets of alternative plan designs in the original AVC that would serve as the boundary cases for the adjusted AVs. The expectation was that the adjusted AV should fall within the range of AVs produced by these alternative boundary cases. Wakely tested all standard plans that offer the first two PCP and two MH/SUD at a \$1 copay visits (all except both gold designs).

The three alternative boundary plan designs used to test the reasonable AV range were as follows:

1. <u>2026 standard plan designs for each metal, with the same cost sharing applied to all PCP</u> and outpatient MH/SUD services. For the expanded bronze plan design, two boundary designs were included:

(a) a design with the deductible and coinsurance cost sharing applied to all outpatient MH/SUD services; and

(b) a design with \$40 copay cost sharing applied to all PCP visits and outpatient MH/SUD services.

2. 2026 standard plan designs for each metal, with \$0 cost-sharing applied to first two PCP



visits and all outpatient MH/SUD services. This is a richer boundary case than \$1 copay but the AVC does not allow for a \$1 copay for initial visits. As such, this provides the closest boundary case within the design of AV calculator.

Wakely modeled each of these plan designs in the revised final 2026 federal AV calculator. For the expanded bronze plan, the AV for the mixed cost sharing applied to outpatient MH/SUD services (copay for office visits and deductible and coinsurance for all other services) would be a weighted average of the two AVs produced in (1a) and (1b). For all plans above, Acumen's 2026 adjusted AV falls within the AV range produced by the lower and upper boundary plan designs. For the expanded bronze plan, the adjusted actuarial value exceeds both lower bound AVs with different types of cost sharing applied to all MH/SUD outpatient services (copays and deductible / coinsurance). Considering the range of AVs created by these two plans was narrow and considering that the adjusted AV logically fell within this range, Wakely deemed the adjusted AVs calculated by Acumen to be reasonable and actuarially sound.

Note that the upper bound of the silver CSR 73% variation, the silver standard, and the standard expanded bronze AVs all fall above the de minimis range. Wakely tested an alternative design for each of these by calculating a blended best estimate PCP and MH/SUD copay using an alternative assumption for the portion of MH/SUD annual utilization for the first two visits for a member in a given year. For the expanded bronze plan, this result was further blended with the alternative plan design that treated all OP MH/SUD as subject to the deductible and coinsurance. Using these assumptions, a revised blended cost sharing for PCP and MH/SUD yielded close to best estimate actuarial values within the de minimis ranges for each of the three impacted plans. Since both Acumen and Wakely methodologies resulted in compliant AVs we can thus be confident the WAHBE Standard Plans are within the de minimis range.

Certification Language:

The development of the actuarial value is based on one of the acceptable alternative methods outlined in 156.135(b) (2) or 156.135(b) (3) for those benefits that deviate substantially from the parameters of the AV Calculator and have a material impact on the AV. The analysis was

(i) conducted by a member of the American Academy of Actuaries; and (ii) performed in accordance with generally accepted actuarial principles and methodologies.

Actuary signature:

Actuary Printed Name: Ksenia Whittal, FSA, MAAA

Date: April 15, 2025



Appendix C - Acumen's Actuarial Value Calculator Modification Methodology Memorandum

(Begins on next page)

MEMORANDUM

ACUMEN 500 Airport Blvd., Ste 100 Burlingame, CA 94010 Main (650) 558-8882 Fax (650) 558-3981 http://www.acumenllc.com

То:	Christine Gibert, Kristin Villas, WAHBE
FROM:	Acumen, LLC
DATE:	April 4, 2025
SUBJECT:	2026 Actuarial Value Calculator Modification Methodology

Acumen utilized a modified version of the Revised Final 2026 Actuarial Value Calculator (AVC) to estimate the actuarial value (AV) of proposed 2026 standard plan designs, some of which feature unique plan designs. The plan designs in question allow issuers to set different cost sharing for mental health/substance use disorder (MHSUD) office visits and MHSUD outpatient visits as well as allow enrollees to have up to two office visits of each type (primary care and MHSUD) with a \$1 copay before the enrollee is responsible for a higher copay. While the standard AVC supports plan designs with a specified number of upfront no-copay visits for primary care, it does not support this feature for MHSUD office visits and it does not support \$1 visits followed by a different copay. By utilizing the built-in upfront cost-sharing option for primary care as a starting point, Acumen modified the AVC to account for both types of office visits and for differential copays to calculate the AV of this plan design. In a separate workbook titled "2026Designs_Screenshots_Revised_Final_2026AVC.xlsx", Acumen has included the screenshots of all standard plans for all metal levels to show how these plans are entered in the modified version of the Revised Final 2026 AVC and the original Revised Final 2026 AVC.

Modifications for Office Visit Cost-Sharing

There were three steps in the primary care and MHSUD AVC modification that Acumen performed, following the same methodology utilized to make relevant adjustments to the Final AVCs in previous years. First, in each medical and combined continuance table in the AVC, Acumen estimated the proportion of utilization and spending in the MHSUD professional and facility category that was accounted for by office visits, then combined these office visits with the primary care office visits fields. Acumen then allocated this combined field among the "Primary Care > N Visits" fields to create "Primary Care > N Visits & MHSUD > N Visits" fields. Finally, Acumen modified the algorithm underlying the "Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits?" special cost sharing option to instead use \$1 copays for the inputted number of visits, rather than having the visits be no-cost to the enrollee. Thus, by modifying the underlying fields and algorithm, Acumen leveraged the existing special cost-sharing feature in the AVC to calculate the AV of the plan design. The remainder of this section provides more details on each of these steps.

The MHSUD columns in each medical and combined continuance table in the AVC describe the frequency and cost of outpatient professional and facility services related to

MHSUD. Office visits are just one component of these fields, so Acumen had to first estimate the proportion of these MHSUD columns that were made up of office visits. To do this, Acumen utilized the EDGE 2021 Limited Dataset (EDGE LDS)¹, which is a claims database reflecting the individual and small group markets nationwide, available for purchase on the CMS website.

Using categorization logic similar to that used in the construction of the continuance tables underlying the AVC, Acumen first identified MHSUD-related claims in the EDGE LDS using a combination of revenue codes, place of service, HCPCs, and diagnoses appearing on the claim. Acumen then further identified the office visit claims among these by using both BETOS and Restructured BETOS Classification System (RBCS) codes. Finally, Acumen reweighted the data using the AVC standard population and calculated the proportion of MHSUD outpatient professional and facility claims that consisted of office visits. Proportions were calculated for utilization as well as costs and can be viewed in Table 1 below². These derived proportions were then applied to the "Mental Health – OP Facility", "Avg. Mental Health – OP Facility Freq.", "Mental Health – OP Prof", and "Avg. Mental Health – OP Prof Freq." columns in the AVC medical and combined continuance tables to estimate MHSUD office visit cost and frequency. Once these values were calculated, they were subtracted from the existing MHSUD columns and added to the existing "Primary Care" and "Avg. Primary Care Freq" columns in the continuance table to create modified versions of these columns.

 Table 1: Percentage of MHSUD utilization and cost AVC categories calculated to involve office visits

Category	Percentage of Category Considered Office Visit
MHSUD Outpatient Facility Utilization	63.41%
MHSUD Outpatient Professional Utilization	90.02%
MHSUD Outpatient Facility Allowed Cost	54.29%
MHSUD Outpatient Professional Allowed Cost	83.23%

Next, all "Primary Care > N Visits" and "Primary Care > N Visits Freq." columns were modified. These fields are specifically used by the AVC when an AVC user engages the "Begin

¹ Although the 2022 LDS data was the most recent EDGE LDS dataset available at the time the Revised Final 2026 AV Calculator was released, Acumen chose to use the 2021 EDGE LDS data because it corresponds to the same year of EDGE data used in the Revised Final 2026 AV Calculator. ² Compared to the 2025 calculator, MHSUD office visit facility utilization increased from 12.65% to 63.41%, and

² Compared to the 2025 calculator, MHSUD office visit facility utilization increased from 12.65% to 63.41%, and allowed costs increased from 7.6% to 54.29%. This significant increase is attributable to two factors: (1) the 2025 percentages were calculated using the 2019 EDGE LDS data, whereas the 2026 percentages were based on the 2021 EDGE LDS data; and (2), the 2021 EDGE LDS data shows a sharp decline in non-office visit facility claims, causing overall facility utilization to decline from 24.18 claims per 1,000 member-months in 2019 to 3.51 claims per 1,000 member-months in 2021. Therefore, the large increase in the percentage of MHSUD office visit facility utilization of MHSUD facility claims is much smaller compared to MHSUD professional claims.

Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits?" special cost-sharing option. This was done by calculating the ratio of these columns to the original values of the "Primary Care" and "Avg. Primary Care Freq." columns, respectively, then multiplying this ratio by the modified versions of the "Primary Care" and "Avg. Primary Care Freq." columns calculated in the previous paragraph. The main assumption is that the additional office visits from MHSUD follow a pattern similar to Primary Care visits. This calculation was done separately for all rows of each medical and combined continuance table. See Figure 1 below for an example of the calculations for the combined office visit cost field and the "> 1 Visit" cost field for a single row of the silver combined continuance table from the Revised Final 2026 AVC.

Figure 1: Example Calculations for Allowed Costs for \$10,000 Row of Silver Combined Continuance Table (Revised Final 2026 AVC)

Ир То	Primary Care	Primary Care >1 Visit	
	Col (1)	Col (2)	
\$10,000	\$155.81	\$91.95	
	1-Visit Factor:	= Col (2) / Col (1) 59.0%	
Ир То	Mental Health - OP Facility	Mental Health - OP Prof.	
\$10,000	\$2.80	\$159.77	

Final Calculations:

Ир То	Primary Care	MHSUD Office Visits	Combined Office Visits	1-Visit Factor	Combined >1 Visit
	Col (1)	Col (2)	Col (3) = Col (1) + Col (2)	Col (4)	= Col (3) * Col (4)
\$10,000	\$155.81	\$134.50	\$290.31	59.0%	\$171.32

Once the modified versions of all these columns were calculated, Acumen replaced the original columns in the AVC with these new versions. This resulted in the primary care-related AVC special cost-sharing feature thereby being applied to the combined primary care and MHSUD office visit columns. Because the costs added to primary care were removed from the MHSUD-related columns, total cost and utilization—overall and within each row of the continuance tables—did not change. Additionally, a key feature of the Washington standard plan designs is that primary care and MHSUD cost-sharing for office visits is always the same, so no information is lost by combining these categories together.

Finally, the "Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits?" special cost sharing feature was modified to instead use \$1 copays that are not subject to the deductible for the set number of visits. This feature currently works by utilizing a \$0 copay for the first few visits. By simply swapping this \$0 copay for a \$1 copay, Acumen was able to modify the algorithm to account for this bespoke plan feature.



Appendix D - WAHBE 2026 Standard Plan Designs

(Begins on next page)



WAHBE Required 2026 Standard Plan Designs

	0000	0000		
Benefits	2026 Standard Complete Gold	2026 Standard Vital Gold	2026 Standard Silver	2026 Standard Bronze
Deductible and Out-of-Pocket Maximum				
Medical/Pharmacy Integrated Deductible	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Medical (or Integrated, if Applicable)/Pharmacy Deductibles (\$)	\$1,000	\$1,900	\$2,500	\$6,000
Medical/Pharmacy Integrated MOOP	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes
Medical/Pharmacy Integrated MOOP (\$)	\$7,000	\$8,800	\$9,750	\$10,150
Office Visits				
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness (exc. Preventive, and X-rays)	\$15	\$15	\$20***	\$40***
Specialist Visit	\$40	\$40	\$65	\$100
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services-Office	\$15	\$15	\$20***	\$40***
Emergency/Urgent Care Services				
Emergency Care Services	\$450	\$800	\$800	40%
Urgent Care	\$35	\$35	\$65	\$100
Ambulance	\$375	\$375	\$375	40%
Outpatient Services				
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	\$350	\$350	\$600	40%
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	\$75	\$75	\$200	40%
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services - Other	\$15	\$15	\$30	40%
Outpatient Diagnostic Tests				
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services	\$20	\$30	\$40	40%
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging	\$30	\$30	\$65	40%
Advanced Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	\$300	\$300	30%	40%
Inpatient Services	\$300	\$300	3070	4070
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD, Maternity)	\$525*	\$650*	\$800*	40%
Skilled Nursing Facility	\$350**	\$350**	\$800**	40%
Pharmacy	ψ000	4000		4070
Generics	\$10	\$10	\$25	\$32
Preferred Brand Drugs	\$60	\$75	\$75	40%
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs	\$100	\$200	\$250	40%
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)	\$100	\$200	\$250	40%
All Other Benefits	<i>Q</i>100	<i>\\</i> 200	<i>\\</i> 200	1070
Speech Therapy	\$25	\$30	\$40	40%
Occupational and Physical Therapy	\$25	\$30	\$40	40%
Durable Medical Equipment (DME)	20%	20%	30%	40%
Home Health	\$15**	\$15**	\$30**	\$50**
Hospice	\$15**	\$15**	\$30**	\$50**
All Other Benefits	20%	20%	30%	40%
AV	81.81%	78.06%	71.84%	64.97%

Shaded Items are not Subject to Deductible. * Per day copay, maximum of five copays per stay; ** Per day copay; *** Eligible for two visits at \$1 copay, after which stated cost-sharing applies. Note: For all plans except the Complete Gold and Vital Gold standard plans, 2026 AV is based on a modified version of the revised federal 2026 AV Calculator that accounts for unique plan features. Complete Gold and Vital Gold standard plan AV is provided directly by the 2026 AV Calculator.



Benefits	2026 Standard Silver 94% AV	2026 Standard Silver 87% AV	2026 Standard Silver 73% AV
Deductible and Out-of-Pocket Maximum			
Medical/Pharmacy Integrated Deductible	Yes	Yes	Yes
Medical (or Integrated, if Applicable)/Pharmacy Deductibles (\$)	\$0	\$750	\$2,500
Medical/Pharmacy Integrated MOOP	Yes	Yes	Yes
Medical/Pharmacy Integrated MOOP (\$)	\$2,400	\$2,850	\$7,950
Office Visits			
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization	\$0	\$0	\$0
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness (exc. Preventive, and X-rays)	\$1	\$5***	\$20***
Specialist Visit	\$15	\$30	\$65
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services - Office	\$1	\$5***	\$20***
Emergency/Urgent Care Services			
Emergency Care Services	\$150	\$425	\$800
Urgent Care	\$15	\$30	\$65
Ambulance	\$75	\$175	\$325
Outpatient Services			· · · ·
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	\$100	\$325	\$600
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	\$25	\$120	\$200
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services - Other	\$5	\$10	\$30
Outpatient Diagnostic Tests			
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services	\$5	\$20	\$40
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging	\$15	\$40	\$65
Advanced Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	15%	20%	30%
Inpatient Services	1070	2070	0070
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD, Maternity)	\$100*	\$425*	\$800*
Skilled Nursing Facility	\$100**	\$425**	\$800**
Pharmacy	<i>Q</i> 100	 	4000
Generics	\$5	\$12	\$24
Preferred Brand Drugs	\$12	\$35	\$75
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs	\$35	\$160	\$250
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)	\$35	\$160	\$250
All Other Benefits	\$55	 	<i>\</i>
Speech Therapy	\$5	\$20	\$40
Occupational and Physical Therapy	\$5	\$20	\$40
Durable Medical Equipment (DME)	15%	20%	30%
Home Health	\$5**	\$10**	\$30**
Hospice	\$5**	\$10**	\$30**
All Other Benefits	15%	20%	30%
AV	94.86%	87.87%	73.95%
	04.0070	01.01/0	10.3570

Individual Market Silver Plan and CSR Variations

Shaded Items are not Subject to Deductible.

* Per day copay, maximum of five copays per stay

** Per day copay

*** Eligible for two visits at \$1 copay, after which stated cost-sharing applies. Note: For all plans except the Complete Gold and Vital Gold standard plans, 2026 AV is based on a modified version of the revised federal 2026 AV Calculator that accounts for unique plan features. Complete Gold and Vital Gold standard plan AV is provided directly by the 2026 AV Calculator.



2026 Standard Plans Designs Appendix A

This Appendix applies to standard plan designs at all metal levels unless otherwise designated. These requirements apply only for covered services under the plan.

- 1. The standard plan designs outline the cost-sharing for the consumer for a given benefit category.
- 2. The standard plan designs do not address cost-sharing amounts for any out-of-network services except for those services required under state or federal law to have the innetwork cost-share amount. For example, out of network emergency care services would have an in-network cost-sharing under the Balance Billing Protection Act.
- 3. For all services with a co-pay that are not subject to the deductible, the co-pay amount does not accumulate toward the deductible, but the full co-pay amount paid for the service will accumulate toward the maximum out-of-pocket amount.
- 4. For services with a co-pay that are subject to the deductible, the full amount of first-dollar out-of-pocket spending accrues toward the deductible.
- 5. Per the essential health benefit base-benchmark plan, the following services must be covered for, at minimum, the identified number of visits:
 - a. Chiropractic: 10 visits
 - b. Home health care services: 130 days
 - c. Hospice respite services: 14 days per lifetime
 - d. Outpatient rehabilitation, combined physical, occupational, and speech therapy, services: 25 visits
 - e. Outpatient habilitation services: 25 visits
 - f. Inpatient rehabilitative services: 30 days
 - g. Inpatient habilitative services: 30 days
 - h. Skilled nursing facility services: 60 days
- 6. Co-payments charged to a consumer may never exceed the actual cost for the service. For instance, if a co-pay is \$45 and the service is \$30, the cost-share responsibility of the consumer would be \$30.
- 7. For prescription drugs in any tier, the cost-share defined is for a 30-day supply. Carriers may determine to allow for mail order prescriptions at a reduced per-unit cost (e.g.; a 90-day supply).
- 8. Cost-sharing payments for drugs that are not on-formulary but are approved as exceptions accumulate toward the plan's in-network maximum out-of-pocket.
- 9. Office visits for the treatment of mental health, behavioral health, or substance use disorder conditions shall be categorized as Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Office Visits, regardless of provider type. Other Practitioner Office Visits (Nurse, Physician Assistant) shall generally be treated as a Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness or Preventive Care/Screening Immunization. A carrier may include in the Other Practitioner category: nurse practitioners, certified nurse midwives, respiratory therapists, clinical psychologists, licensed clinical social worker, marriage and family therapists, and applied behavior analysis therapists. A carrier is not precluded from using another comparable benefit category for a service provided by one of these practitioners. Services provided by other practitioners for the treatment of mental health or substance use disorder conditions shall be categorized as Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services Office



Visits or Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services -Other. The copay for Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Office visits may be applied to Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient services provided in an urgent care setting.

- 10. Services with a co-pay should be charged with the following methodology: one co-pay per benefit category per day per provider. For example, a charge for a lab draw and read at a primary care visit by the same provider would result in one lab co-pay and one primary care office visit co-pay for the individual.
- 11. For outpatient services where a facility fee and physician/surgical services are not billed separately, an issuer may apply the cost-sharing requirements for both the facility fee and the physician/surgical services to the total charge.
- 12. For outpatient encounters that include multiple services, an issuer may apply the costsharing requirements for each service provided. For instance, an outpatient encounter involving a surgeon, radiologist, and anesthesiologist would result in three cost-share payments for the consumer.
- 13. For instances where there is a co-pay for Skilled Nursing Facility and All Inpatient Hospital Services, it is a per-day co-pay (with a limit of five co-pays for an inpatient stay). For instance, a two-day stay would result in two co-pays for the consumer.
- 14. The co-pay for All Inpatient Hospital Services is a bundled fee that covers the facility fee and professional services. For instance, an individual with a one-day stay at a hospital in the Complete Gold standard plan would pay the \$525 co-pay for Inpatient Hospital Services and no charge for the Inpatient Physician and Surgical Services. Similarly, an individual in the Vital Gold standard plan would pay the \$650 co-pay before reaching the deductible. For the Silver and Bronze standard plans, any charges would first accrue to the deductible, and after the deductible is met, the individual would pay the applicable co-pay or co-insurance.
- 15. The cost share amount for Emergency Care Services covers facility fee and professional services.
- 16. Unless otherwise noted in this appendix, carriers are permitted to assign any service to any benefit category if permissible under state and federal law.
- 17. 2026 WA Essential Health Benefits (EHBs) additions are as follows:
 - a. Hearing Exams shall be categorized as Primary Care Visits.
 - b. Hearing Aids will be subject to the DME category co-insurance amount and will not be subject to the deductible.
 - c. Artificial Insemination shall be categorized as All Other Benefits.
 - d. Human Donor Milk will be subject to zero cost sharing (no deductible, copay, or coinsurance will apply).
- 18. While these 2026 standard plan designs do not specify any requirements for virtual care, HBE is exploring this option for future years and is planning to collect existing data from carriers to support this work.

2026 Standard Plans Designs Appendix B Plan and Benefit Template Standardization

These are select categories from the CMS Plan and Benefits Template that the Exchange is standardizing for 2026. Carriers shall file standard plan benefits in the (PBT) with the OIC in accordance with the below chart. The Exchange may standardize more categories in the PBT in future years. The Exchange understands different cost shares may apply depending on the specific service, but the intent is for alignment across carriers at the PBT level. Carriers may opt to file lower cost sharing on a benefit with an approved exception from the Exchange.

Benefit	Complete Gold Cost Share	Vital Gold Cost Share	Silver Cost Sharing	Bronze Cost Share
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness*	\$15	\$15	\$20	\$40
Specialist Visit	\$40	\$40	\$65	\$100
Other Practitioner Office Visit (Nurse, Physician Assistant)	\$15	\$15	\$20	\$40
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	\$350 copay after deductible	\$350 copay after deductible	\$600 copay after deductible	40% coinsurance after deductible
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	\$75 copay after deductible	\$75 copay after deductible	\$200 copay after deductible	40% coinsurance after deductible
Hospice	\$15 copay per day	\$15 copay per day	\$30 copay per day	\$50 copay per day
Urgent Care Centers or Facilities	\$35	\$35	\$65	\$100
Home Health Care Services	\$15 copay per day	\$15 copay per day	\$30 copay per day	\$50 copay per day
Emergency Room Services	\$450 copay after deductible	\$800 copay after deductible	\$800 copay after deductible	40% coinsurance after deductible
Emergency Transportation/Ambulance	\$375 copay	\$375 copay	\$375 copay	40% coinsurance after deductible
Inpatient Hospital Services (e.g., Hospital Stay)**	\$525 copay per day	\$650 copay per day	\$800 copay per day after deductible	40% coinsurance after deductible
Inpatient Physician and Surgical Services	No charge	No charge	No charge	40% coinsurance after deductible

Skilled Nursing Facility	¢250 copov	¢250 copov	\$800 copay	40%
Skilled Nursing Facility	\$350 copay per day after deductible	\$350 copay per day after deductible	per day after deductible	coinsurance
				deductible
Prenatal and Post Natal Care	No charge	No charge	No charge	No charge
Delivery and All Inpatient Services for Maternity Care**	\$525 copay per day	\$650 copay per day	\$800 copay after deductible	40% coinsurance after deductible
Mental/Behavioral Health Office Visit*	\$15 copay	\$15 copay	\$20 copay	\$40 copay
Mental/Behavioral Health	\$525 copay	\$650 copay	\$800 copay	40%
Inpatient Services**	per day	per day	per day after deductible	coinsurance after deductible
Substance Abuse Disorder Office Visit*	\$15 copay	\$15 copay	\$20 copay	\$40 copay
Substance Abuse Disorder Inpatient Services**	\$525 copay per day	\$650 copay per day	\$800 copay per day after deductible	40% coinsurance after deductible
Generic Drugs	\$10	\$10	\$25	\$32
Preferred Brand Drugs	\$60	\$75	\$75	40% coinsurance after deductible
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs	\$100	\$200 copay after deductible	\$250 copay after deductible	40% coinsurance after deductible
Specialty Drugs	\$100	\$200 copay after deductible	\$250 copay after deductible	40% coinsurance after deductible
Outpatient Rehabilitation Services	\$25	\$30	\$40	40% coinsurance after deductible
Habilitation Services	\$25	\$30	\$40	40% coinsurance after deductible
Chiropractic Care*	\$15	\$15	\$20	\$40
Durable Medical Equipment	20% coinsurance after deductible	20% coinsurance after deductible	30% coinsurance after deductible	40% coinsurance after deductible
Hearing Aids	20% coinsurance	20% coinsurance	30% coinsurance	40% coinsurance

Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	\$300 copay after deductible	\$300 copay after deductible	30% coinsurance after deductible	40% coinsurance after deductible
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization	No charge	No charge	No charge	No charge
Acupuncture*	\$15	\$15	\$20	\$40
Routine Eye Exam for Children	No charge	No charge	No charge	No charge
Eye Glasses for Children	No charge	No charge	No charge	No charge
Rehabilitative Speech Therapy	\$25	\$30	\$40	40% coinsurance after deductible
Rehabilitative Occupational and Rehabilitative Physical Therapy	\$25	\$30	\$40	40% coinsurance after deductible
Well Baby Visits and Care	No charge	No charge	No charge	No charge
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services	\$20	\$30	\$40	40% coinsurance after deductible
X-Rays and Diagnostic Imaging	\$30	\$30	\$65	40% coinsurance after deductible
Abortion for Which Public Funding is Prohibited	No charge	No charge	No charge	No charge
Transplant**	\$525 copay per day	\$650 copay per day	\$800 copay after deductible	40% coinsurance after deductible
Diabetes Education	No charge	No charge	No charge	No charge
Prosthetic Devices	20%	20%	30%	40%
	coinsurance after deductible	coinsurance after deductible	coinsurance after deductible	coinsurance after deductible
Nutritional Counseling	No charge	No charge	No charge	No charge
Diabetes Care Management	No charge	No charge	No charge	No charge

*Carrier shall administer benefit such that the first two Primary Care Visits and the first two Mental/Behavioral Health Visits are \$1 for Silver and Bronze plans.

**Carrier shall administer copay per day up to 5 days like Inpatient Hospitals for Complete Gold, Vital Gold and Silver plans.



Appendix E – WAHBE 2026 Standard Plans AVC Screenshots (Unadjusted and Adjusted)

(Begins on next page)



Individual Market Standard Complete Gold Plan





Individual Market Standard Vital Gold Plan



ivieurcai	V AI	V AI			V All	▼ Aii			All	
Emergency Room Services	V			\$800.00	Y	>			V	
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD)				\$650.00	✓	V				
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness (exc. Preventive, and				\$15.00		v				_
X-rays)				\$15.00	■					
Specialist Visit				\$40.00		V				
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient				\$15.00						
Services				\$15.00	⊻					
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	I			\$300.00	Z	V			~	
Speech Therapy				\$30.00	I	I				
				\$30.00	~					
Occupational and Physical Therapy				\$30.00	-					-
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization			100%	\$0.00			100%	\$0.00		
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services				\$30.00						
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging				\$30.00	✓					
Skilled Nursing Facility				\$350.00						
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)				\$350.00					•	
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services				\$75.00		V			I	
Drugs	All	✓ All			🖌 All	All			All	All
Generics				\$10.00	V	V				
Preferred Brand Drugs				\$75.00						
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs				\$200.00		V			2	
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)	Image: A state of the state			\$200.00	✓	V			•	

Options for Additional Benefit Design Limits:

Calculate



Plan Description: Name:

Plan HIOS ID: Issuer HIOS ID:

AVC Version: 2026_1d

NOTE: Service-specific cost-sharing is applying for service(s) with fac/prof components, overriding outpatient inputs for those service(s).

Metal Tier: Additional Notes:

Actuarial Value:

Status/Error Messages:

Calculation Time: Revised Final 2026 AV Calculator 0.1523 seconds

Calculation Successful

78.06%

Gold

2026 Standard Plans Actuarial Value Certification and Unique Plan Design Supporting Documentation and Justification



Individual Market Standard Silver Plan



Type of Benefit										
Type of benefit	Deductible?	Coinsurance?	different	separate	Deductible?	Coinsurance?	different	separate	deduc	tible?
Medical	✓ All	🖌 All			🗸 All	🖌 All			All	🗌 All
Emergency Room Services	~			\$800.00					~	
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD)	•			\$800.00					•	
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness (exc. Preventive, and K-rays)				\$20.00	V	V				
ipecialist Visit				\$65.00	✓	✓				
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services				\$30.00		N				
maging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	•	v								
Speech Therapy				\$40.00	I	2				
Occupational and Physical Therapy				\$40.00		V				
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization			100%	\$0.00			100%	\$0.00		
aboratory Outpatient and Professional Services				\$40.00	> >					
(-rays and Diagnostic Imaging				\$65.00		2				
killed Nursing Facility	v			\$800.00					v	
Dutpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)				\$600.00						
Dutpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	•			\$200.00					•	
Drugs	✓ All	🖌 All			🗸 All	🖌 All			All	All
Generics				\$25.00	V	✓				
Preferred Brand Drugs				\$75.00	V V	✓				
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs	I			\$250.00					V	
ipecialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)	•			\$250.00	~				7	
Options for Additional Benefit Design Limits:		_	Plan Description:		-				-	
Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments?		7	Name:							

Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments?		
Specialty Rx Coinsurance Maximum:		
Set a Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay?	~	
# Days (1-10):		5
Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits?	V	
# Visits (1-10):		2
Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of		
Copays?		
# Copays (1-10):		

Name:

Plan HIOS ID: Issuer HIOS ID:

AVC Version: 2026_1d

Actuarial Value: Metal Tier:

Status/Error Messages:

Output

Silver NOTE: Service-specific cost-sharing is applying for service(s) with fac/prof components, overriding outpatient inputs for those service(s).

Additional Notes:

0.1172 seconds

Calculation Successful

71.33%

Calculation Time: Revised Final 2026 AV Calculator

Calculate



Individual Market Standard Silver, CSR 73% Plan

HSA/HRA Options

User Inputs for Plan Parameters

- Use Integrated Medical and Drug Deductible?
- Apply Inpatient Copay per Day? ☑ Apply Skilled Nursing Facility Copay per Day?

v

Medical

MOOP (\$) MOOP if Separate (\$)

- Use Separate MOOP for Medical and Drug Spending?
- Indicate if Plan Meets CSR or Expanded Bronze AV Standard?
 - Desired Metal Tier Silver Deductible (\$) Coinsurance (%, Insurer's Cost Share)

		is A min options	
	HSA/HRA Employ	er Contribution?	
	Annual Contrib	oution Amount:	
Tier	1 Plan Benefit De	sign	
	Drug	Combined	
		\$2,500.00	
		70.00%	
		\$7,950.00	
_			



ACUMEN

Tiered Network Option

Tiered Network Plan?

Click Here for Important Instructions	Tier 1 Tier 2							Tinud	Tier 2	
Type of Benefit	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to	Coinsurance, if	Copay, if separate	Tier 1 Copay applie deduc	es only after
Medical	✓ All	🖌 All			✓ All	🗸 All			All	All
Emergency Room Services	•			\$800.00	V	>			V	
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD)	v			\$800.00	v	✓			V	
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness (exc. Preventive, and				\$20.00						
X-rays)				-						
Specialist Visit				\$65.00		✓				
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient				\$30.00	v	~				
Services				\$50.00						
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	v	v			Image: A start of the start					
Speech Therapy				\$40.00						
Occupational and Physical Therapy				\$40.00	✓	✓				
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization			100%	\$0.00			100%	\$0.00		
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services				\$40.00		✓				
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging				\$65.00	I	✓				
Skilled Nursing Facility	v			\$800.00	✓	✓			V	
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	•			\$600.00						
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	•			\$200.00		>			Y	
Drugs	✓ All	🖌 All			✓ All	🗸 All			All	All
Generics				\$24.00	v	✓				
Preferred Brand Drugs				\$75.00		✓				
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs	•			\$250.00	V	⊻			▼	
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)	•			\$250.00		✓			N	
Ontions for Additional Repofit Design Limits:			Plan Description:							

, D	
Š	
	5
Š	
:	2
i 🗌	
2	
i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i	:

Plan Description: Name:

Plan HIOS ID: Issuer HIOS ID: AVC Version: 2026 1d

Calculate Status/Error Messages: Actuarial Value:

CSR Level of 73% (200-250% FPL), Calculation Successful. 73.49% Silver NOTE: Service-specific cost-sharing is applying for service(s) with fac/prof components, overriding outpatient inputs for those service(s).

Additional Notes:

Metal Tier:

Calculation Time: Revised Final 2026 AV Calculator 0.1055 seconds



Individual Market Standard Silver, CSR 87% Plan



Click Here for Important Instructions		Tie	er 1		Tier 2				Tier 1	Tier 2
Type of Benefit	Subject to	Subject to	Coinsurance, if	Copay, if	Subject to	•	Coinsurance, if	Copay, if	Copay applie	
	Deductible?	Coinsurance?	different	separate	Deductible?	Coinsurance?	different	separate	deduc	
Medical	✓ All	All			All	Ali			Al	All
Emergency Room Services	✓			\$425.00		✓				
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD)	~			\$425.00	✓	✓			v	
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness (exc. Preventive, and		_		\$5.00	_	_				_
X-rays)				\$5.00	✓	✓				
Specialist Visit				\$30.00						
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient	_	_		\$10.00					_	_
Services				\$10.00	✓					
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	•					✓				
Speech Therapy				\$20.00		⊻				
				\$20.00	✓					
Occupational and Physical Therapy				\$20.00		-				
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization			100%	\$0.00			100%	\$0.00		
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services				\$20.00	✓	✓				
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging				\$40.00	I	✓				
Skilled Nursing Facility	I			\$425.00		Z			2	
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)				\$325.00						
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	✓			\$120.00	I	▼			>	
Drugs	🖌 Ali	🖌 Ali			Ali	🖌 Ali			🗌 Ali	All
Generics				\$12.00	×	>				
Preferred Brand Drugs				\$35.00		✓				
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs				\$160.00		▼				
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)				\$160.00	X	▼				

Options for Additional Benefit Design Limits:		
Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments?		
Specialty Rx Coinsurance Maximum:		
Set a Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay?	V	
# Days (1-10):		5
Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits?	~	
# Visits (1-10):		2
Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of		
Copays?		
# Copays (1-10);		

Plan Description: Name: Plan HIOS ID:

Issuer HIOS ID:

AVC Version: 2026_1d

Output

Status/Error Messages: Actuarial Value: Metal Tier:

Calculate

87.78%

CSR Level of 87% (150-200% FPL), Calculation Successful.

Gold

NOTE: Service-specific cost-sharing is applying for service(s) with fac/prof components, overriding outpatient inputs for those service(s).

Additional Notes: Calculation Time:

0.1172 seconds

2026 Standard Plans Actuarial Value Certification and Unique Plan Design Supporting Documentation and Justification

Revised Final 2026 AV Calculator



Individual Market Standard Silver, CSR 94% Plan



Click Here for Important Instructions		Tie	er 1			Ti		Tier 1	Tier 2	
Type of Benefit	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Copay appli deduc	es only after tible?
Medical	✓ Ali	🖌 Ali			🖌 Ali	🗹 All			All	All
Emergency Room Services				\$150.00		✓				
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD)				\$100.00		I				
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness (exc. Preventive, and	_			\$1.00					_	_
X-rays)				\$1.00	✓					
Specialist Visit				\$15.00		✓				
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient	_	_		\$5.00					_	
Services				\$5.00	✓					
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)					Image: A start of the start	✓				
Speech Therapy		Π		\$5.00					Π	
Occupational and Physical Therapy				\$5.00		▼				
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization			100%	\$0.00			100%	\$0.00		
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services				\$5.00		✓				
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging				\$15.00		✓				
Skilled Nursing Facility				\$100.00		✓				
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)				\$100.00		V				
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services				\$25.00		v				
Drugs	🖌 Ali	✓ All			🗸 Ali	🗸 Ali			🗌 Ali	All
Generics				\$5.00	✓	✓				
Preferred Brand Drugs				\$12.00	✓	✓				
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs				\$35.00		✓				
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)				\$35.00		v				
Options for Additional Benefit Design Limits:			Plan Description:	<i>+11.00</i>		<u> </u>				

Options for Additional Benefit Design Limits:		
Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments?		
Specialty Rx Coinsurance Maximum:		
Set a Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay?	V	
# Days (1-10):		5
Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits?		
# Visits (1-10):		
Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of		
Copays?		
# Copays (1-10):		

Plan Description: Name: Plan HIOS ID:

Issuer HIOS ID: AVC Version: 2026 1d

Output

Metal Tier:

Status/Error Messages: Actuarial Value:

Revised Final 2026 AV Calculator

Calculate

CSR Level of 94% (100-150% FPL), Calculation Successful. 94.76%

Platinum

NOTE: Service-specific cost-sharing is applying for service(s) with fac/prof components, overriding outpatient inputs for those service(s).

Additional Notes: Calculation Time:

0.1055 seconds

2026 Standard Plans Actuarial Value Certification and Unique Plan Design Supporting Documentation and Justification



Individual Market Standard Expanded Bronze Plan



Click Here for Important Instructions		Tie	er 1			Ti	Tier 1	Tier 2		
Type of Benefit	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance?	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Copay applie deduc	
Medical	✓ All	All			All	🗸 All			All	All
Emergency Room Services	V	v			N	✓				
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD)		v			v	v				
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness (exc. Preventive, and X-rays)				\$40.00		V				
Specialist Visit				\$100.00						
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services	V									
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	I	v				✓				
Speech Therapy		2								
Occupational and Physical Therapy	V	V				V				
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization			100%	\$0.00			100%	\$0.00		
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services										
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging		v			Image: A start of the start	v				
Skilled Nursing Facility	V	V				✓				
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)										
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	I					✓				
Drugs	✓ All	✓ All			🗸 Ali	🖌 All			All	All
Generics				\$32.00	Image: A state of the state	>				
Preferred Brand Drugs	✓	✓			✓	✓				
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs		•				>				
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)	V	2			V	V				
Options for Additional Benefit Design Limits:		_	Plan Description:							
Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments?			Name							

Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments?		
Specialty Rx Coinsurance Maximum:		
Set a Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay?		
# Days (1-10):		
Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits?	K	
# Visits (1-10):		2
Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of		
Copays?		
# Copays (1-10):		
Dutput		

Name: Plan HIOS ID: Issuer HIOS ID:

Expanded Bronze Standard (56% to 65%), Calculation Successful.

NOTE: Office-visit-specific cost-sharing is applying to x-rays in office settings.

AVC Version: 2026 1d

Additional Notes:

Actuarial Value:

Metal Tier:

Status/Error Messages:

Calculation Time: Revised Final 2026 AV Calculator

Calculate

0.1055 seconds

63.64%

Bronze



Individual Market Standard Silver Plan (Adjusted)

User Inputs for Plan Parameters

Use Integrated Medical and Drug Deductible?

✓

~

MOOP (\$) MOOP if Separate (\$) Tier 1 Medical

- Apply Inpatient Copay per Day?
- Apply Skilled Nursing Facility Copay per Day?
- Use Separate MOOP for Medical and Drug Spending?
- Indicate if Plan Meets CSR or Expanded Bronze AV Standard?
 - Deductible (\$) Coinsurance (%, Insurer's Cost Share)

	HSA/HRA Options		Tiered Network Option							
HSA/HRA Emplo	yer Contribution?		Tiered Network Plan?							
Annual Contril	oution Amount:		1st Tier Utilization:							
Annual Contrin	Jution Amount.		2nd Tier Utilization:							
1 Plan Benefit Design		Ι	Tier 2 Plan Benefit Design							
Drug	Combined		Medical	Drug	Combined					
	\$2,500.00									
	70.00%									
	\$9,750.00									



Click Here for Important Instructions	Tier 1					Т	ier 2		Tier 1	Tier 2
Type of Benefit	Subject to Subject to Deductible? Coinsurance?		Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Subject to Deductible?	Subject to Coinsurance	Coinsurance, if different	Copay, if separate	Copay applie deduct	
Medical	✓ All	✓ All			🗸 All	🖌 All			All	All
Emergency Room Services	>			\$800.00		>			<	
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD)	•			\$800.00					✓	
Primary Care & MHSUD Office Visits				\$20.00	⊻	V				
Specialist Visit				\$65.00		Z				
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient	0			\$30.00					_	
Services other than Office Visits				\$30.00	✓	✓				
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	7	v			Image: A start and a start	✓				
Speech Therapy				\$40.00						
Occupational and Physical Therapy				\$40.00		V				
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization			100%	\$0.00			100%	\$0.00		
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services				\$40.00	✓					
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging				\$65.00						
Skilled Nursing Facility	•			\$800.00	I	2			✓	
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	•			\$600.00	⊻					
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	7			\$200.00					v	
Drugs	✓ All	✓ All			🖌 All	🖌 All			All	All
Generics				\$25.00	~	×				
Preferred Brand Drugs				\$75.00	✓	✓				
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs	v			\$250.00					✓	
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)	>			\$250.00	✓	✓			v	
Options for Additional Benefit Design Limits:		_	Plan Description	1:						
Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments?			Name:							
Specialty Rx Coinsurance Maximum:			Plan HIOS ID:							
Set a Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay?	 Image: A start of the start of		Issuer HIOS ID:							
# Days (1-10):		1	AVC Version:	2026_1d_Coins	_Cap					
Begin Primary Care & MHSUD Office Visit Cost-Sharing After a Set										
Number of \$1 Visits?										
# Visits (1-10):		-								
Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of										

Status/Error Messages: Actuarial Value:

Output

Metal Tier:

71.84% Silver NOTE: Service-specific cost-sharing is applying for service(s) with fac/prof components, overriding outpatient inputs for those service(s).

Additional Notes:

Set a Maximum on Oupatient Facility Fee Coinsurance Payments?

Copays? # Copays (1-10):

Calculation Successful.

0.1133 seconds

Calculation Time: WAHBE Revised Final 2026 AV Calculator

Calculate

2026 Standard Plans Actuarial Value Certification and Unique Plan Design Supporting Documentation and Justification



Individual Market Standard Silver, CSR 73% Plan (Adjusted)



Click Here for Important Instructions			er 1			Т	Tier 1	Tier 2		
Type of Benefit	Subject to	Subject to	Coinsurance, if	Copay, if	Subject to	Subject to	Coinsurance, if	Copay, if	Copay applies	s only after
	Deductible?	Coinsurance?	different	separate	Deductible?		different	separate	deduct	
Medical	✓ All	✓ All			🖌 All	🖌 All			All	All
Emergency Room Services				\$800.00	> >					
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD)	•			\$800.00		2			>	
Primary Care & MHSUD Office Visits				\$20.00	~					
Specialist Visit				\$65.00						
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services other than Office Visits				\$30.00		V				
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	v	•			✓	✓				
Speech Therapy				\$40.00						
Occupational and Physical Therapy				\$40.00		V				
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization			100%	\$0.00			100%	\$0.00		
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services				\$40.00		✓				
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging				\$65.00	 					
Skilled Nursing Facility	•			\$800.00						
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)				\$600.00	~					
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	v			\$200.00		v			V	
Drugs	✓ All	✓ All			🖌 All	🖌 All			All	All
Generics				\$24.00	✓	~				
Preferred Brand Drugs				\$75.00		✓				
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs	v			\$250.00	Z	✓			V	
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)	~			\$250.00	~	>			7	
Options for Additional Benefit Design Limits:		_	Plan Description:							
Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments?			Name:							
Specialty Rx Coinsurance Maximum:			Plan HIOS ID:							
Set a Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay?			Issuer HIOS ID:							
# Days (1-10):		1	AVC Version:	2026_1d_Coins	_Cap					
Begin Primary Care & MHSUD Office Visit Cost-Sharing After a Set										
Number of \$1 Visits?										

Calculation Time: WAHBE Revised Final 2026 AV Calculator

Status/Error Messages:

Actuarial Value: Metal Tier:

Additional Notes:

Output

0.1055 seconds

73.95%

Silver

CSR Level of 73% (200-250% FPL), Calculation Successful.

Visits (1-10):

Copays? #Copays (1-10):

Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of

Set a Maximum on Oupatient Facility Fee Coinsurance Payments?

Calculate

NOTE: Service-specific cost-sharing is applying for service(s) with fac/prof components, overriding outpatient inputs for those service(s).



Individual Market Standard Silver, CSR 87% Plan (Adjusted)



Click Here for Important Instructions	Tier 1					Ti	Tier 1	Tier 2		
Type of Benefit	Subject to	Subject to	Coinsurance, if	Copay, if	Subject to	Subject to	Coinsurance, if	Copay, if	Copay appli	es only after
Type of Benefit	Deductible?	Coinsurance?	different	separate	Deductible?	Coinsurance?	different	separate	deduc	
Medical	✓ All	🖌 All			🖌 All	🖌 Ali			All	All
Emergency Room Services	•			\$425.00	< <				v	
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD)				\$425.00		✓			V	
Primary Care & MHSUD Office Visits				\$5.00	~					
Specialist Visit				\$30.00						
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services other than Office Visits				\$10.00	~	V				
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	•	~			~	~				
Speech Therapy				\$20.00		>				
Occupational and Physical Therapy				\$20.00						
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization			100%	\$0.00	-		100%	\$0.00		
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services				\$20.00						
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging				\$40.00	- 	2 2 2				
Skilled Nursing Facility	2			\$425.00					v	
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)				\$325.00	2	V				
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	•			\$120.00		v			•	
Drugs	✓ All	🖌 All			🗹 All	🖌 All			All	🗌 All
Generics				\$12.00	×	>				
Preferred Brand Drugs				\$35.00	> >					
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs				\$160.00	✓	✓				
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)				\$160.00	~	Y				
Options for Additional Benefit Design Limits:		_	Plan Description:							
Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments			Name:							
Specialty Rx Coinsurance Maximum			Plan HIOS ID:							
Set a Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay?	v		Issuer HIOS ID:							
# Days (1-10)		1	AVC Version: 2	2026_1d_Coins	_Cap					
Begin Primary Care & MHSUD Office Visit Cost-Sharing After a Set										
Number of \$1 Visits?		1								
# Visits (1-10)		1								
Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of		1								
Copays										
# Copays (1-10)		1								

Set a Maximum on Oupatient Facility Fee Coinsurance Payments? Outpatient Facility Fee Coinsurance Maximum:

Output Actuarial Value:

Metal Tier:

Calculate Status/Error Messages:

CSR Level of 87% (150-200% FPL), Calculation Successful. 87.87%

Gold NOTE: Service-specific cost-sharing is applying for service(s) with fac/prof components, overriding outpatient inputs for those service(s).

Additional Notes:

Calculation Time: WAHBE Revised Final 2026 AV Calculator 0 1016 seconds



Individual Market Standard Silver, CSR 94% Plan (Adjusted)



Click Here for Important Instructions			Tier 2				Tier 2			
Type of Benefit	Subject to	Subject to	Coinsurance, if	Copay, if	Subject to	Subject to	Coinsurance, if	Copay, if	Copay applie	s only after
Type of Benefit	Deductible?	Coinsurance?	different	separate	Deductible?	Coinsurance?	different	separate	deduct	
Medical	✓ All	🖌 All			🖌 All	🗸 Ali			All	All
Emergency Room Services				\$150.00	>	K K				
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD)				\$100.00						
Primary Care & MHSUD Office Visits				\$1.00	⊻					
Specialist Visit				\$15.00		>				
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services other than Office Visits				\$5.00	V					
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)		2								
Speech Therapy				\$5.00		<u> </u>				
special memory										
Occupational and Physical Therapy				\$5.00	⊻	✓				
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization			100%	\$0.00			100%	\$0.00		
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services				\$5.00						
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging				\$15.00	~	7				
Skilled Nursing Facility				\$100.00	> > >	V				
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)				\$100.00	v					
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services				\$25.00	~	~				
Drugs	🖌 All	🖌 All			🖌 All	🖌 All			🗌 Ali	🗌 All
Generics				\$5.00	v	✓				
Preferred Brand Drugs				\$12.00	2 Y	✓				
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs				\$35.00						
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)				\$35.00						
Options for Additional Benefit Design Limits:			Plan Description	:						
Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments?		1	Name:							
Specialty Rx Coinsurance Maximum:			Plan HIOS ID:							
Set a Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay?	~		Issuer HIOS ID:							
# Days (1-10):	5		AVC Version:	2026_1d_Coins	_Cap					
Begin Primary Care & MHSUD Office Visit Cost-Sharing After a Set										
Number of \$1 Visits?										
# Visits (1-10):										
Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of		1								
Copays?										
# Copays (1-10):		1								

CSR Level of 94% (100-150% FPL), Calculation Successful.

94.86%

Platinum

0.1016 seconds

2026 Standard Plans Actuarial Value Certification and Unique Plan Design Supporting Documentation and Justification

WAHBE Revised Final 2026 AV Calculator

Output

Status/Error Messages:

Actuarial Value:

Additional Notes: Calculation Time:

Metal Tier:

Set a Maximum on Oupatient Facility Fee Coinsurance Payments?

Calculate

NOTE: Service-specific cost-sharing is applying for service(s) with fac/prof components, overriding outpatient inputs for those service(s).



Individual Market Standard Expanded Bronze Plan (Adjusted)



Type of Benefit	Subject to	Subject to Subject to Coinsurance, if Copay, if				Subject to Subject to Coinsurance, if Copay, if				Copay applies only after		
Type of Benefit	Deductible?	Coinsurance?	different	separate	Deductible?	Coinsurance?	different	separate	deduc	tible?		
Medical	▼ All	✓ All			🖌 All	🖌 All			🗌 All	All		
Emergency Room Services	>	~				×						
All Inpatient Hospital Services (inc. MH/SUD)	V	•				✓						
Primary Care & MHSUD Office Visits				\$40.00								
Specialist Visit				\$100.00								
Mental/Behavioral Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient	•											
Services other than Office Visits		~			✓	⊻						
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	Y	•			✓							
Speech Therapy	V	2			I	Z						
Occupational and Physical Therapy	>	•				V						
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization			100%	\$0.00			100%	\$0.00				
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services	Y	~				>						
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging	7	2				Z						
Skilled Nursing Facility	2	2				> >				Ē		
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	•	~			~							
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	>	•				⊻						
Drugs	✓ All	✓ All			🖌 Ali	🖌 All			All	All		
Generics				\$32.00								
Preferred Brand Drugs	>	 ✓ ✓ 				V						
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs	Y				✓	2 2 2						
Specialty Drugs (i.e. high-cost)	Y	7			V	✓						
Options for Additional Benefit Design Limits:		-	Plan Description:									
Set a Maximum on Specialty Rx Coinsurance Payments?			Name:									
Specialty Rx Coinsurance Maximum:]	Plan HIOS ID:									
Set a Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay?			Issuer HIOS ID:									
# Days (1-10):			AVC Version:	2026_1d_Coins	_Cap							
Begin Primary Care & MHSUD Office Visit Cost-Sharing After a Set	v											
Number of \$1 Visits?												
# Visits (1-10):	2	1										
Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of												
Copays?												

Output

Calculate

Status/Error Messages: Actuarial Value:

Metal Tier:

64.97% Bronze NOTE: Office-visit-specific cost-sharing is applying to x-rays in office settings.

Expanded Bronze Standard (56% to 65%), Calculation Successful.

Copays (1-10):

Set a Maximum on Oupatient Facility Fee Coinsurance Payments?

Additional Notes:

Calculation Time:

0.1055 seconds

WAHBE Revised Final 2026 AV Calculator


INDIVIDUAL AND SMALL GROUP FILING SUMMARY

Carrier Name	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.					
Address	21540 30th Drive SE, Suite 400					
	othell, WA, 98021					
Carrier Identification Number	96270					
Rate Renewal Period: From	1/1/2026 To 12/31/2026					
Date Submitted:	5/13/2025					

Proposed Rate Summary

Current community rate:	\$599.37	per month
Proposed community rate:	\$746.73	per month
Percentage change:	24.59%	%
Portion of carrier's total		
enrollment affected:	4.68	%
Portion of carrier's total		
premium revenue affected:	7.68	%
_		

Components of Proposed Community Rate

	Dollars Per Month	% of Total
a) Claims	\$620.51	83.10%
b) Expenses	\$103.82	13.90%
c) Contribution to surplus		
contingency charges, or		
risk charges	\$22.40	3.00%
d) Investment earnings	\$0.00	0.00%
e) Total (a + b + c - d)	\$746.73	100.00%

Summary of Pooled Experience

		Experience Period				First Prior Period			Second Prior Period				
	From	1/1/2024	То	12/31/2024	From	1/1/2023	То	12/31/2023	From	1/1/2022	То	12/31/2022	
Member Months				489287				486415				646581	
Earned Premium	\$293,930,108.29			\$276,235,334.56					\$329,	468,564.56			
Paid Claims	\$286,180,690.70			\$249,889,529.38			889,529.38	\$268,337,		337,168.00			
Beginning Claim Reserve			\$23,	001,473.68			\$19,	041,149.02			\$19,955,630.78		
Ending Claim Reserve			\$25,	931,897.98			\$23,	001,473.68			\$19,041,149.02		
Incurred Claims			\$289,	111,115.00		\$253,849,854.03			\$267,422,686			422,686.25	
Expenses	\$38,388,623.69			\$42,156,119.47			156,119.47	\$52,071,3		071,396.00			
Gain/Loss			-\$33,	569,630.40		-\$19,770,638.94 \$9,974			974,482.31				
Loss Ratio Percentage				98.36%	91.90%			81.17%					

WAC 284-43-6660 Summary for individual and small group contract filings

General Information

1. Trend Factor Summary

Types of Service	Annual Trend Assumed	Portion of Claim Dollars
Hospital	10.54%	43.94%
Professional	6.87%	26.08%
Prescription Drugs	9.94%	24.60%
Dental	0.00%	0.00%
Other	3.91%	5.38%

2. List the effective date and the rate increase for all rate changes in the past three periods.

1)	1/1/2025	5.68%	2)	1/1/2024	6.50%	3)	1/1/2023	10.02%
	Date	%		Date 9	%			%

3. Since the previous filing, have any changes been made to the factors or methodology for adjusting base rates?

Geographic Area	X Yes	No
Family Size	Yes	X No
Age	Yes	X No
Wellness Activities	Yes	X No
Other (specify)	Yes	X No

4. Attach a table showing the base rate for each plan affected by this filing. See Rate Schedule

5. Attach comments or additional Information

Incurred Claims and Reserve Amounts for 2024 and 2023 have been adjusted to include additional runout.

6. Preparer's Information

Name: Title: Telephone Number: Kathryn Hall Actuarial Manager 571.244.5809

Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. Rating Example 1/1/2026-12/31/2026

Family Rating Example

Plan Design: Molina Cascade Silver Product: 84481WA006 HIOS: 84481WA0060006

				(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)	
				Base Premium				
Member	Age	Smoking Status	Rating Area	Rate ⁽¹⁾	Age Factor ⁽²⁾	Tobacco	Area	Final Premium ⁽²⁾
Subscriber	40	Smoker	Rating Area 2	\$526.98	1.2780	1.0000	1.0189	\$686.20
Spouse	38	Non-Smoker	Rating Area 2	\$526.98	1.2460	1.0000	1.0189	\$669.02
Child 1	18	Non-Smoker	Rating Area 2	\$526.98	0.9130	1.0000	1.0189	\$490.22
Child 2	16	Non-Smoker	Rating Area 2	\$526.98	0.8590	1.0000	1.0189	\$461.23
Child 3	14	Non-Smoker	Rating Area 2	\$526.98	0.7650	1.0000	1.0189	\$410.76
Child 4	11	Non-Smoker	Rating Area 2	\$526.98	0.0000	1.0000	1.0189	\$0.00
Total								\$2,717.43

The rate schedule includes a table outlining premiums by age, smoking status and rating area by each plan. 'Final Premium' is taken directly from

the rate schedule for the appropriate plan, age, smoking status and rating area combination

(1) Corresponds to Calibrated Plan Adjusted Index Rate in URRT

(2) Rates are charged to no more than three oldest covered children under 21 for family coverage

Question 1:

Part 1: Please provide issuer's name, market, and plan year information.

Part 2: Please provide a table with the following information:

- 1. In the first column, list all 2025 HIOS Plan IDs and all 2026 HIOS Plan IDs (one HIOS Plan ID per row; insert rows in the table as needed);
- 2. In the second column, state the 2025 plan name associated with the HIOS Plan ID (if the plan is new in 2026, state "N/A");
- 3. In the third column, state the 2026 plan name associated with the HIOS Plan ID (if the plan terminated in 2026, state "N/A");
- 4. In the fourth column, state if the plan is New (a new plan in 2026), Renewal (an existing plan from 2025), or Terminated (a 2025 plan that is not offered in 2026); and
- 5. In the fifth column provide the enrollment as of March 31, 2025.

Note: Illustrative information has been provided in the table below. Please remove the illustrative information; then complete the table as described above.

Response:

Part 1

Issuer Name:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.
HIOS Issuer ID:	84481
Market:	Individual
Plan Year:	2026

Part 2

2025 HIOS Plan ID and	2025 Plan Name	2026 Plan Name	New, Renewal, or	Enrollment as of 3/31/2025
2026 HIOS Plan ID			Terminated in 2026?	
84481WA0060004	Constant Care Silver 1	N/A	Terminated	7134
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Gold	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	Renewal	10687
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	Molina Cascade Silver	Renewal	13965
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	Molina Cascade Bronze	Renewal	11560
84481WA0060008	N/A	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	New	0
Total				43346

UPMJ O1

Question 2:

For each plan with a 2025 HIOS Plan ID that is included in the 2026 rate filing, justify and explain in detail that it is a renewal plan within a renewal product and meets all of the criteria listed in 45 CFR §147.106(e)(3).

Response:

84481WA0060005

i. The product is issued by Molina, the same health insurance issuer.

ii. The product is offered as an HMO, the same product network type.

iii. The product continues to cover the same service area.

iv. The plan maintains the same cost-sharing structure, except for differences to adjust for changes in cost and utilization of medical and to maintain the same metal level of coverage. These changes are described in further detail in the file named "Benefit Components.pdf"

v. The product provides the same covered benefits, except for changes consistent with State law that are effective uniformly for all individuals, and in benefits that cumulatively impact the rate within an allowable variation of +/-2 percentage points. These changes are described in further detail in UPMJ Q4a and in the URRT Part III "Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf" in the Section titled: MISCELLANEOUS INSTRUCTIONS / Effective Rate Review Information (specifically "Plan Adjusted Index Rate Factor Comparison: Tables of factors comparing the 2026 values with the 2025 values for the Plan Adjusted Index Rate are provided in tab [17. URRT] in the Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits").

84481WA0060006 i. The product is issued by Molina, the same health insurance issuer.

ii. The product is offered as an HMO, the same product network type.

iii. The product continues to cover the same service area.

iv. The plan maintains the same cost-sharing structure, except for differences to adjust for changes in cost and utilization of medical and to maintain the same metal level of coverage. These changes are described in further detail in the file named "Benefit Components.pdf"

v. The product provides the same covered benefits, except for changes consistent with State law that are effective uniformly for all individuals, and in benefits that cumulatively impact the rate within an allowable variation of +/-2 percentage points. These changes are described in further detail in UPMJ Q4a and in the URRT Part III "Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf" in the Section titled: MISCELLANEOUS INSTRUCTIONS / Effective Rate Review Information (specifically "Plan Adjusted Index Rate Factor Comparison: Tables of factors comparing the 2026 values with the 2025 values for the Plan Adjusted Index Rate are provided in tab [17. URRT] in the Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits").

84481WA0060007 i. The product is issued by Molina, the same health insurance issuer.

ii. The product is offered as an HMO, the same product network type.

iii. The product continues to cover the same service area.

iv. The plan maintains the same cost-sharing structure, except for differences to adjust for changes in cost and utilization of medical and to maintain the same metal level of coverage. These changes are described in further detail in the file named "Benefit Components.pdf"

v. The product provides the same covered benefits, except for changes consistent with State law that are effective uniformly for all individuals, and in benefits that cumulatively impact the rate within an allowable variation of +/-2 percentage points. These changes are described in further detail in UPMJ Q4a and in the URRT Part III "Part III Rate Filing Documentation and Actuarial Memorandum.pdf" in the Section titled: MISCELLANEOUS INSTRUCTIONS / Effective Rate Review Information (specifically "Plan Adjusted Index Rate Factor Comparison: Tables of factors comparing the 2026 values with the 2025 values for the Plan Adjusted Index Rate are provided in tab [17. URRT] in the Actuarial Memorandum Exhibits").

Question 3:

For each 2026 plan with a new HIOS Plan ID (aka a new plan in 2026), explain in detail (in the table below) why the plan is not considered a renewal plan within a renewal product.

Note: Illustrative information has been provided in the table below. Please remove the illustrative information; then, complete the table as described above.

2025 HIOS Plan ID	Plan Name	Why is this a new plan?

Question 4a:

For each renewal plan (i.e., a plan offered in both 2025 and 2026), please provide the following:

- 1. State the HIOS Plan ID of the affected plan. State the applicable HIOS Plan ID on every row in the table as illustrated below.
- 2. State the 2025 Plan Name. State the plan name only once per plan as shown below.
- 3. State the 2026 Plan Name if the 2026 Plan Name is different than the 2025 Plan Name. Otherwise state "N/A-Same as 2025." State the plan name only once as shown below
- 4. State the SERFF Tracking Number of the corresponding 2026 form filing (state only once per plan as illustrated below).
- 5. Provide a detailed description of each benefit change from 2025 to 2026, including changes required by Federal and State law (while the cursor is active in a cell in Excel, press [Alt+Enter] to start a new line of text). If no benefit changes, enter "None." State all the benefit changes in a single cell as shown below.

6. Cost-Share Changes: Provide a detailed description of each cost-share change from 2025 to 2026.

- 6.1 For each cost-share change, enter one description of the change per row in the Cost-Share Description column as illustrated below. If no cost-share changes, enter "None" and go to your next plan
- 6.2 Enter the corresponding design for the 2025 plan year. Please include all applicable dollar signs (\$), commas (,) and percent signs (%) for each value
- 6.3 Enter the corresponding design for the 2026 plan year. Please include all applicable dollar signs (\$), commas (,) and percent signs (%) for each value

Note: Illustrative information has been provided in the table below. Please remove the illustrative information; then, complete the table as described above.

					Cos	t-Share Changes	
HIOS Plan ID	2025 Plan Name	2026 Plan Name (if different)	2026 Form Filing SERFF Tracking Number	Benefit Changes (2025 to 2026)	Cost-Share Description	From (2025)	То (2026)
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Gold	Molina Cascade Complete Gold		None	Deductible for Medical and Drug Benefits (Total)	\$600	\$1,000
				Acupuncture - removed 12 visit limit per year (updated EHB for 2026)	N/A	N/A	N/A
				Donor Human Milk - new EHB for 2026 (RCW 48.43.815)	N/A	N/A	N/A
				Hearing Aids - new EHB for 2026 (RCW 48.43.135)	N/A	N/A	N/A
				Infertility Treatment - new EHB for 2026	N/A	N/A	N/A
				Routine Foot Care - new EHB for 2026	N/A	N/A	N/A
				Prescription hormone therapy - 12-month supply (ESHB 1971)	N/A	N/A	N/A
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	N/A-Same as 2025		None	MOOP for Medical and Drug Benefits (Total)	\$9,200	\$9,750
				None	PCP Office Visit Copay	From (2025) \$600 N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A S \$9,200 \$30 \$30 N/A N/A	\$20
				None	MH/SUD Office Visit Copay	\$30	\$20
			Acupuncture - removed 12 visit limit per year N/A N (updated EHB for 2026)	N/A	N/A		
				Donor Human Milk - new EHB for 2026 (RCW 48.43.815)	N/A	N/A	N/A
				Hearing Aids - new EHB for 2026 (RCW 48.43.135)	N/A	N/A	N/A
				Infertility Treatment - new EHB for 2026	N/A	N/A	N/A
				Routine Foot Care - new EHB for 2026	N/A	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	N/A
				Prescription hormone therapy - 12-month supply (ESHB 1971)	N/A	N/A	N/A
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	N/A-Same as 2025		None	MOOP for Medical and Drug Benefits (Total)	\$9,200	\$10,150
				None	PCP Office Visit Copay	\$50	\$40
				None	Specialist Office Visit Copay	enefits \$9,200 \$50 \$100 after deductible	\$100
				None	MH/SUD Office Visit Copay	\$50	\$40
				Acupuncture - removed 12 visit limit per year (updated EHB for 2026)	N/A	N/A	N/A
				Donor Human Milk - new EHB for 2026 (RCW 48.43.815)	N/A	N/A	N/A
				Hearing Aids - new EHB for 2026 (RCW 48.43.135)	N/A	N/A	N/A
				Infertility Treatment - new EHB for 2026	N/A	N/A	N/A
				Routine Foot Care - new EHB for 2026	N/A		N/A
				Prescription hormone therapy - 12-month supply (ESHB 1971)	N/A		N/A

Question 4b:

- For each terminated plan (i.e., a plan offered in 2025 but not in 2026), please provide the following: 1. State the HIOS Plan ID of the terminated plan in 2025. State the applicable HIOS Plan ID on every row in the table as illustrated below.
- 2. State the 2025 Plan Name of the terminated plan. State the plan name only once per plan as shown below.
- 3. State the 2026 HIOS Plan ID of the plan that the terminated plan is mapped to in 2026. State the applicable HIOS Plan ID on every row in the table as illustrated below.

- State the 2026 HIOS Main LU of the plant mat the terminated plan is mapped to in 2026. State the applicable HIOS Main LU on every row in the taule as illustrated below.
 State the 2026 Flan Name of the plant that the terminated plan is mapped to in 2026. State the plan name only nonce per plan as shown below.
 State the S267 Flan Name of the corresponding 2026 form filing (state only once per plan as mane only nonce per plan as shown below.
 State the S267 Flan Name of the corresponding 2026 form filing (state only once per plan as menory nonce per plan as shown below.
 Provide a detailed description of each benefit change from the terminated plan to the mapped 2026 plan, including changes required by Federal and State law (while the cursor is active in a cell in Excel, press [Alt+Enter] to start a new line of text). If no benefit changes, enter "None."
 Cost-Share Changes: Provide a detailed description of each cost-share change from the minated plan to the mapped 2026 plan.

7.1 For each cost-share change, enter one description of the change per row in the Cost-Share Description column as illustrated below. If no cost-share changes, enter "None" and go to your next plan.

7.2 Enter the corresponding design for the 2025 plan year. Please include all applicable dollar signs (\$), commas (,) and percent signs (%) for each value.

7.3 Enter the corresponding design for the 2026 plan year. Please include all applicable dollar signs (\$), commas (,) and percent signs (%) for each value.

Note: Illustrative information has been provided in the table below. Please remove the illustrative information; then, complete the table as described above.

nges	Cost-Share Chan							
То (2026)	From (2025)	Cost-Share Description	Benefit Changes (2025 Terminated to 2026 Mapped Plan)	2026 Mapped Plan Form Filing SERFF Tracking Number	2026 Mapped Plan Plan Name	2026 Mapped Plan HIOS Plan ID	2025 Terminated Plan Plan Name	2025 Terminated HIOS Plan ID
\$2,500	\$0	Medical Deductible (2025) /	Moves from a separate Medical/Rx Deductible to a		Molina Cascade Silver	84481WA0060006	Constant Care Silver 1	34481WA0060004
		Combined Deductible (2026)	Combined Medical/Rx Deductible					
\$2,500	\$900	Rx Deductible (2025) / Combined						
		Deductible (2026)	Combined Medical/Rx Deductible					
	\$7,930	MOOP	None					
	35%	Emergency Room Facility	None					
	\$30	Urgent Care	None					
stated cost-sharing applies.	\$30	PCP Office Visit Copay	None					
\$65	\$60	Specialist Office Visit Copay	None					
\$20 Eligible for two visits at \$1 copay, after which stated cost-sharing applies. This two-visit allowance is shared with Mental/Behavioral Health Outpatient Services		MH/SUD Office Visit Copay	None					
\$40	\$60	Habilitative Services	None					
\$40	\$60	Rehabilitative Services	None					
\$600 after deductible	\$1,500	Outpatient Facility	None					
\$200 after deductible	\$250	Outpatient Professional	None					
30% after deductible	\$950	Specialized Scanning	None					
\$65	\$95	Radiology Services	None					
\$40	\$60	Laboratory Services	None					
\$250 after deductible	50%	Chemotherapy	None					
\$800/day after deductible (max 5 copays per stay)	35%	Inpatient Facility	None					
Combined with inpatient facility fee	35%	Inpatient Professional	None					
\$800/day after deductible	35%	Skilled Nursing Facility	None					
\$30/day	No charge	Hospice	None					
\$25	\$27	Prefered Generic Drugs	None					
\$75	\$75	Prefered Brand Drugs	None					
\$250 after deductible	50% after Rx deductible	Non-Preferred Drugs	None					
\$250 after deductible	50% after Rx deductible	Specialty Drugs	None					
	50%	Durable Medical Equipment	None					
30% after deductible	No charge	Home Infusion	None					
\$30/day	No charge	Home Healthcare	None					
	50%	Emergency Medical Transportation	None					
30% after deductible	\$60	Dialysis	None					

Question 5:

Using the following table, provide the calculations of the proposed average rate change for this line of business and break out the average rate change by benefit, cost-share, and experience. For the 2025 plans that will discontinue in 2026, please apply appropriate mapping of membership for purposes of calculating the average rate increase.

1. In column 5(a), list all 2025 Plan IDs (one 2025 Plan ID per row; insert rows in the table as needed).

2. In column 5(b), list the corresponding 2025 Plan Names.

3. In column 5(c), state whether the 2025 plan is a "Renewal" plan (a plan offered in 2025 and 2026) or "Terminated" plan (a plan offered in 2025 but not 2026).

4. In column 5(d), provide the enrollment by plan as of March 31, 2025 in all renewing counties. Note: the total enrollment should match the enrollment provided in Question #1, unless the carrier is exiting counties in 2026 which are currently being covered.

5. In column 5(e), if the plan is a "Terminated" plan, provide the corresponding 2026 Plan ID that the 2025 Plan is mapped to. If the plan is a "Renewal" plan, state "N/A."

6. In column 5(f), if the plan is a "Terminated" plan, provide the corresponding 2026 Plan Name that the 2025 Plan is mapped to. If the plan is a "Renewal" plan, state "N/A."

7. In column 5(g), state the experience rate change for the plan. For "Terminated" plans, state the experience rate change by plan mapped from the 2025 Plan to the 2026 Plan.

8. In column 5(h), state the benefit rate change for the plan. For "Terminated" plans, base the rate change on mapping from the 2025 plan to the 2026 plan.

9. In column 5(i), state the cost-share rate change for the plan. For "Terminated" plans, base the rate change on mapping from the 2025 plan to the 2026 plan.

10. In column 5(j), the Overall Average Rate Change by plan is calculated automatically [calculated as (1+Experience Rate Change)*(1+Benefit Rate Change)*(1+Cost-Share Rate Change)-1]. Note that the percentage of overall average rate change by plan for renewal plans should be the same as the rate change indicated in the URRT.

11. In cell 5(k), the total enrollment as of March 31, 2025 is calculated automatically [calculated as the sum of column 5(d)].

12. In cell 5(l), the overall average rate change (weighted by March 2025 enrollment) for this line of business is calculated automatically [calculated as the sum-product of columns 5(d) and 5(j), divided by 5(k)].

Note: Illustrative information has been provided in the table below. Please remove the illustrative information; then, complete the table as described above.

Total Enrollment 5(k):	43,346
Overall Average Rate Change	24.59%
(weighted by 03/31/2025 enrollment) 5(l):	

COLUMN: 5(a)	5(b)	5(c)	5(d)	5(e)	5(f)	5(g)	5(h)	5(i)	5(j)
2025 HIOS Plan ID	2025 Plan Name	Renewal or	Enrollment as of	Terminated Plans: HIOS	Terminated Plans: Plan Name	Experience	Benefit Rate	Cost-Share	Overall Average
		Terminated in	03/31/2025	Plan ID of plan mapped	corresponding to HIOS Plan ID	Rate Change	Change for	Rate Change	Rate Change for
		2026?		to in 2026	in column 5(e)	for Plan	Plan	for Plan	Plan
84481WA0060004	Constant Care Silver 1	Terminated	7,134	84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	36.93%	0.00%	0.04%	36.98%
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Gold	Renewal	10,687	N/A	N/A	10.25%	0.00%	-0.87%	9.30%
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	Renewal	13,965	N/A	N/A	36.93%	0.00%	0.04%	36.98%
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	Renewal	11,560	N/A	N/A	13.52%	0.00%	2.28%	16.10%



MOLINA HEALTHCARE OF WASHINGTON, INC. 2026 Commission Payment Schedules

Marketplace Line of Business	Commissions : Paid on a Per Member Per Month (PMPM) Basis
New and Renewing Benefit Contracts or Policies that take effect from January 1, 2026, thru December 31st, 2026 (OEP and SEP)	Agency override tiered by total book of business: 250-499 members =\$2 PMPM 500-999 members = \$3 PMPM 1000-4999 members = \$4 PMPM 5,000+members = \$5 PMPM Agent level commissions: \$20 PMPM

Broker bonus program details are provided in the following table:

2026 Agent Bonus	New Members	 25-49 New members, One- time Bonus Amount of \$25 per member 50-99 New members, One- time Bonus Amount of \$50 per member 100+ New members, One- time Bonus Amount of \$75 per member
	Renewing Members	50+ Renewed members, one- time bonus amount of \$50 per member

*The PMPM and Agent Bonus amounts above are based on our initial rating and will be finalized prior to final rate approval

The individual signing below on behalf of Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc, certifies that to the best of his or her knowledge, the information provided includes all proposed commission schedules for the Molina Healthcare of Washington Inc. Marketplace Line of Business.

	Signed by:
Signature:	Mark Margiotta
0	BD20E901B9CF465

Date:

5/5/2025

Name: Mark Margiotta

Title: Senior Vice President, Molina Healthcare Inc.

	R	C	0	<u>`</u>	E	1	c	6	Н		1	
	B	t)	E		F	6	H		J	
1	Unified Rate Review v6.1											To add a product to Worksheet 2 - Plan Product Info, select the Add Product button or Ctrl + Shift + P.
2												To add a plan to Worksheet 2 - Plan Product Info, select the Add Plan button or Ctrl + Shift + L.
3	Company Legal Name:	Molina Healthcare of Washing	ton, Inc.							1		To validate, select the Validate button or Ctrl + Shift + I.
4	HIOS Issuer ID:	84481	State:		WA					1		To finalize, select the Finalize button or Ctrl + Shift + F.
4					Individual	_						To jindilze, select the Findilze batton of cut + shift + r.
5	Effective Date of Rate Change(s):	1/1/2026	Market:		Individual							
6												
7												
8	Market Level Calculations (Same for a	ll Plans)										
9												
10												
11	Section I: Experience Period Data											
12	Experience Period:			1/1/2024		12/31/2024						
13					Total		MPM	_				
14	Allowed Claims				\$334,541,734	48	\$683.7	3				
15	Reinsurance				\$0	00	\$0.0					
16	Incurred Claims in Experience Period				\$289,111,115	00	\$590.8	8				
17	Risk Adjustment				\$39,265,304	12	\$80.2					
18	Experience Period Premium				\$293,930,108	29	\$600.7	3				
19	Experience Period Member Months				489,2	87						
20												
21	Section II: Projections									_		
22				Year 1	Trend		Year	2 Trend				
	Benefit Category	Experience Period Index							Trended EHB Allowed Claims			
23		Rate PMPM	Co		Utilization		Cost	Utilization	PMPM			
24	Inpatient Hospital	\$96.49		1.088	1.0		1.06					
25	Outpatient Hospital	\$204.16		1.023			1.05					
26	Professional	\$178.55		1.016	1.0		1.04					
27	Other Medical	\$13.92		1.016	1.0		1.04					
28	Capitation	\$26.97		1.025			1.02					
29	Prescription Drug	\$163.64		1.025	1.1	08	1.03	1 1.02]		
30	Total	\$683.73	3						\$815.75			
31												
32	Morbidity Adjustment						0.96					
33	Demographic Shift						1.00					
34	Plan Design Changes						1.12					
35	Other						1.00					
36	Adjusted Trended EHB Allowed Claims	PMPM for		1/1/2026			\$892.5	2				
37												
38	Manual EHB Allowed Claims PMPM						\$0.0					
39	Applied Credibility %						100.00	76				
40								Designed and Design of T				
41	E					1		Projected Period Totals	5			
42	Projected Index Rate for			1/1/2026			\$892.5					
43	Reinsurance						\$0.0					
44	Risk Adjustment Payment/Charge						\$105.1					
45	Exchange User Fees Market Adjusted Index Rate						<u>0.82</u> \$793.8					
40	warket Adjusted mdex Kate						\$793.8	5230,039,389.7	2			
47	Projected Member Months					1	289,76	4				
40	riojecteu Member Months						209,70	-				
1 2 3 4 4 5 6 7 7 8 9 9 9 10 11 12 12 11 14 15 16 17 7 8 9 9 9 10 11 12 22 12 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22 22												
50	Information Not Releasable to the Pu	DIIC Unless Authorized by Lav	w: Inis information	nas not been pul	blically disclosed and may be priv	leged and confiden			t be disseminated, distributed, or o	opied to person	s not authorize	d to receive the information. Unauthorized disclosure may result in prosecution
50 51							to the full	extent of the law.				
21												

Product-Plan Data Collection

Company Legal Name: Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. 84481 1/1/2026 HIOS Issuer ID: Effective Date of Rate Change(s):

Product/Plan Level Calculations

Field # Section I: General Product and Plan Information

Held #	Section I: General Product and Plan Information					
1.1	Product Name			Molina Healthcare		
1.2	Product ID			84481WA006		
1.3	Plan Name	Complete Gold	Silver	Bronze	Vital Gold	Silver 1
1.4	Plan ID (Standard Component ID)	84481WA0060005	84481WA0060006	84481WA0060007	84481WA0060008	84481WA0060004
1.5	Metal	Gold	Silver	Bronze	Gold	Silver
1.6	AV Metal Value	0.817	0.718	0.650	0.780	0.718
1.7	Plan Category	Renewing	Renewing	Renewing	New	Terminated
1.8	Plan Type	HMO	HMO	HMO	HMO	HMO
1.9	Exchange Plan?	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	No
1.10	Effective Date of Proposed Rates	1/1/2026	1/1/2026	1/1/2026	1/1/2026	1/1/2026
1.11	Cumulative Rate Change % (over 12 mos prior)	9.30%	36.98%	16.10%	0.00%	0.00%
1.12	Product Rate Increase %			22.36%		
1.13	Submission Level Rate Increase %			22.36%		

State: WA Market: Individual

Worksheet 1 Totals	Section II: Experience Period and Current Plan	Level Information					
	2.1 Plan ID (Standard Component ID)	Total	84481WA0060005	84481WA0060006	84481WA0060007	84481WA0060008	84481WA0060004
\$334,541,734	2.2 Allowed Claims	\$334,541,734	\$124,966,258	\$93,809,113	\$48,346,479	\$0	\$67,419,884
\$0	2.3 Reinsurance	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0
	2.4 Member Cost Sharing	\$45,430,619	\$12,367,072	\$10,653,230	\$14,646,891	\$0	\$7,763,426
	2.5 Cost Sharing Reduction	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0
\$289,111,115	2.6 Incurred Claims	\$289,111,115	\$112,599,186	\$83,155,883	\$33,699,588	\$0	\$59,656,459
\$39,265,304	2.7 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount	\$39,265,304	\$34,124,368	\$15,564,739	-\$13,851,047	\$0	\$3,427,244
\$293,930,108	2.8 Premium	\$293,930,108	\$80,139,504	\$84,613,801	\$63,913,855	\$0	\$65,262,949
489,287	2.9 Experience Period Member Months	489,287	125,397	137,373	124,626	0	101,891
	2.10 Current Enrollment	43,346	10,687	13,965	11,560	0	7,134
	2.11 Current Premium PMPM	\$640.20	\$684.82	\$662.33	\$547.01	\$0.00	\$681.02
	2.12 Loss Ratio	86.77%	98.54%	83.01%	67.31%	#DIV/0!	86.85%
	Per Member Per Month						
	2.13 Allowed Claims	\$683.73	\$996.56	\$682.88	\$387.93	#DIV/0!	\$661.69
	2.14 Reinsurance	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	#DIV/01	\$0.00
	2.15 Member Cost Sharing	\$92.85	\$98.62	\$77.55	\$117.53	#DIV/0!	\$76.19
	2.16 Cost Sharing Reduction	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	#DIV/0!	\$0.00
	2.17 Incurred Claims	\$590.88	\$897.94	\$605.33	\$270.41	#DIV/0!	\$585.49
	2.18 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount	\$80.25	\$272.13	\$113.30	-\$111.14	#DIV/01	\$33.64
	2.19 Premium	\$600.73	\$639.09	\$615.94	\$512.85	#DIV/0!	\$640.52

Section III: Plan Adjustment Factors

	3.1 Plan ID (Standard Component ID)		84481WA0060005	84481WA0060006	84481WA0060007	84481WA0060008	84481WA0060004
	3.2 Market Adjusted Index Rate			-	\$793.89		
	3.3 AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan		0.8377	1.0059	0.6184	0.7835	0.0000
	3.4 Provider Network Adjustment		1.0000	1.0000	1.0000	1.0000	0.0000
	3.5 Benefits in Addition to EHB		1.0013	1.0011	1.0017	1.0013	0.0000
	Administrative Costs						
	3.6 Administrative Expense		9.68%	8.21%	12.65%	10.28%	0.00%
	3.7 Taxes and Fees		2.98%	2.96%	3.02%	2.99%	0.00%
	3.8 Profit & Risk Load		3.00%	3.00%	3.00%	3.00%	0.00%
	3.9 Catastrophic Adjustment		1.0000	1.0000	1.0000	1.0000	0.0000
3	1.10 Plan Adjusted Index Rate		\$789.59	\$931.46	\$604.64	\$743.86	\$0.00
3	1.11 Age Calibration Factor	0.580082251			0.5801		
3	1.12 Geographic Calibration Factor	0.975310488			0.9753		
3	1.13 Tobacco Calibration Factor	1			1.0000		
3	1.14 Calibrated Plan Adjusted Index Rate		\$446.72	\$526.98	\$342.08	\$420.85	\$0.00

Section IV: Projected Plan Level Information

4.1 Plan ID (Standard Component ID)	Total	84481WA0060005	84481WA0060006	84481WA0060007	84481WA0060008	84481WA0060004
4.2 Allowed Claims	\$258,620,163	\$65,342,439	\$19,473,252	\$40,450,770	\$133,353,702	\$0
4.3 Reinsurance	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0
4.4 Member Cost Sharing	\$54,840,920	\$11,952,655	-\$601,840	\$14,160,216	\$29,329,889	\$0
4.5 Cost Sharing Reduction	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0
4.6 Incurred Claims	\$203,779,242	\$53,389,784	\$20,075,092	\$26,290,554	\$104,023,813	\$0
4.7 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount	\$23,978,123	\$5,901,519	\$1,848,316	\$3,935,036	\$12,293,252	\$0
4.8 Premium	\$216,375,294	\$56,311,427	\$20,805,088	\$28,752,256	\$110,506,523	\$0
4.9 Projected Member Months	289,764	71,317	22,336	47,553	148,558	0
4.10 Loss Ratio	84.78%	85.82%	88.62%	80.43%	84.71%	#DIV/0!
Per Member Per Month						
4.11 Allowed Claims	\$892.52	\$916.23	\$871.83	\$850.65	\$897.65	#DIV/0!
4.12 Reinsurance	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	#DIV/0!
4.13 Member Cost Sharing	\$189.26	\$167.60	-\$26.94	\$297.78	\$197.43	#DIV/0!
4.14 Cost Sharing Reduction	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	#DIV/0!
4.15 Incurred Claims	\$703.26	\$748.63	\$898.78	\$552.87	\$700.22	#DIV/0!
4.16 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount	\$82.75	\$82.75	\$82.75	\$82.75	\$82.75	#DIV/0!
4.17 Premium	\$746.73	\$789.59	\$931.46	\$604.64	\$743.86	#DIV/0!

To add a product to Worksheet 2 - Plan Product Info, select the Add Product button or Ctrl + Shift + P. To add a plan to Worksheet 2 - Plan Product Info, select the Add Plan button or Ctrl + Shift + L. To validate, select the Validate button or Ctrl + Shift + I. To finalize, select the Finalize button or Ctrl + Shift + F. To remove a product, navigate to the corresponding Product Name/Product ID field and select the Remove Product button or Ctrl + Shift + Q. To remove a plan, navigate to the corresponding Plan Name/Plan ID field and select the Remove Plan button or Ctrl + Shift + A.

Rating Area Data Collection

Specify the total number of Rating Areas in your State by selecting the Create Rating Areas button or Ctrl + Shift + R. Select only the Rating Areas you are offering plans within and add a factor for each area. To validate, select the Validate button or Ctrl + Shift + I. To finalize, select the Finalize button or Ctrl + Shift + F.

Rating Area	Rating Factor
Rating Area 1	1.0000
Rating Area 2	1.0189
Rating Area 3	1.1498
Rating Area 4	1.0003
Rating Area 5	1.0003
Rating Area 6	1.0340
Rating Area 8	1.0138

Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.

Part II: Explanation of the Rate Increase Effective January 1, 2026

Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. is a managed care organization that provides healthcare services for over 1 million individuals eligible for Medicaid, Medicare, and Marketplace throughout the state of Washington. Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. is a licensed state health plan managed by its parent corporation, Molina Healthcare, Inc.

1. Scope and range of the rate increase: Molina is requesting on average a 24.6% premium increase for its individual policies sold in the Washington Marketplace effective January 1, 2026. 43,346 Molina Marketplace members would receive changes to their premiums ranging from an 8.6 percent increase to a 39.4 percent increase depending on their geographic location and metal tier. Molina will renew the Molina Cascade Complete Gold, Molina Cascade Silver, and Molina Cascade Bronze plans, terminate the Constant Care Silver 1 plan, and add Molina Cascade Vital Gold as a new plan for 2026. Finally, please note these are averages, by plan and due to members aging, premium changes could be larger or smaller than anticipated.

The key drivers of the rate change are an increase in projected claims costs mentioned in "Section 3. Changes in Medical Service Costs" and a decrease as a result of projected Risk Adjustment contributing toward a 1.9% decrease in rates.

2. Financial experience of the product: Premium of \$293,930,108 was received for 2024 compared to incurred claims of \$289,111,115, risk transfer receivable of \$41,355,022 and federal reimbursement recoveries from the High-Risk Enrollee Reimbursement Pool of \$0. The High-Risk Enrollee Reimbursement Pool Charge was -\$1,179,182. The HHS-RADV Adjustment was -\$910,537. Taxes and fees were \$7,579,925. Admin expenses were \$30,808,699. Molina's financial experience in 2024 resulted in a gain of 2.2 percent or pretax net income of \$6,606,210.

The proposed premium rates yield a medical loss ratio of 87.1 percent. The medical loss ratio represents the percentage of every premium dollar that Molina expects to spend on medical expenses and improving health care quality for our members. The projected medical loss ratio exceeds the Affordable Care Act minimum required loss ratio of 80 percent.

3. Changes in Medical Service Costs: Medical and pharmacy combined trend of 9.2 percent was applied in the development of the rates for expected increases in the utilization and cost of covered services. 5.1 percent of the total trend is due to utilization, driven by a 6.8 percent trend in pharmacy drug utilization and a 5.9% trend in outpatient utilization. 3.9 percent of the total trend is due to unit cost.

4. Changes in benefits:

The Molina Cascade Gold plan is being renewed with changes such as deductible from \$600 to \$1,000.

The Molina Cascade Silver plan is being renewed with changes to the out-of-pocket maximum on Silver 100, from \$1,900 to \$2,400, Silver 150, from \$2,500 to \$2,850, Silver 200, from \$7,250 to \$7,950, Silver 250 from \$9,200 to \$9,750.

The Molina Cascade Bronze plan is being renewed with changes to the out-of-pocket maximum from \$9,200 to \$10,150

The Constant Care Silver 1 plan is terminating in 2026 and the Molina Cascade Vital Gold plan is new in 2026.

The collective plan design changes result in a small decrease to the aggregate rate change.

Additional changes beyond what has been described have also occurred. Please consult our public rate filing for further detail.

5. Administrative costs and anticipated profits: Administrative expenses are expected to contribute toward a 0.3% increase in rates. Taxes and fees are expected to contribute toward a 0.5% increase in rates. The Exchange Fee did not change from prior year. The targeted profit margin is 3.0% after tax and remains unchanged and does not contribute toward a change in rates.

Summary of Pooled Experience with Adjustments							
	Experienc	Experience Period		First Prior Period		Second Prior Period	
	From 1/1/2024	To 12/31/2024	From 1/1/2023	To 12/31/2023	From 1/1/2022	To 12/31/2022	
Member Months		489,287		486,415		646581	
Earned Premium		\$293,930,108	\$276,235,335		\$329,468,565		
Paid Claims		\$286,180,691	\$249,889,529		\$268,337,168		
Beginning Claim Reserve		\$23,001,474		\$19,041,149	\$19,955,631		
Ending Claim Reserve		\$25,931,898	\$23,001,474		\$19,041,149		
Incurred Claims		\$289,111,115	\$253,849,854		\$267,422,686		
Expenses		\$38,388,624		\$42,156,119		\$52,071,396	
Gain/Loss		-\$33,569,630		-\$19,770,639		\$9,974,482	
Loss Ratio Percentage		98.36%	91.90%		81.179		
Risk Adjustment		\$41,355,022	\$39,648,209		\$1,693,9		
High Risk Enrollee Reimbursement Pool Recoveries		\$0	\$1,249,071		\$956,859		
High Risk Enrollee Reimbursement Pool Charge		-\$1,179,182		-\$990,369		-\$1,193,688	
HHS-RADV adjustments	-\$910,537		\$0		\$0		
Total Commercial Reimbursements		\$0		\$0		\$1,000	
Adjusted Gain Loss with Adjustments	\$6,606,210		\$20,136,272		2 \$11,43		
MLR Rebates	\$0			\$0		\$0	

Summary of Pooled Experience with Adjustments:



Actuarial Memorandum and Certification

Effective January 1, 2026

The purpose of this actuarial memorandum and certification is to provide information related to Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.'s (Molina) Part I Unified Rate Review Template submission to the Washington Individual Marketplace (Washington Marketplace).

The actuarial memorandum and certification describe Molina's rating methodology used to develop rates for Individual products offered on the Washington Marketplace effective January 1, 2026. Molina will not market Individual products outside of the Washington Marketplace.

Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. is a managed care organization that provides healthcare services individuals eligible for Medicaid, Medicare, and Marketplace throughout the State of Washington. Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. is a licensed state health plan managed by its parent corporation, Molina Healthcare, Inc.

Molina Healthcare, Inc., a FORTUNE 500 company, provides managed health care services under the Medicaid and Medicare programs and through the state insurance marketplaces. Through our locally operated health plans in 20 states across the nation, Molina serves more than 5 million members. Dr. C. David Molina founded our company in 1980 as a provider organization serving low-income families in Southern Washington. Today, we continue his mission of providing high quality and cost-effective health care to those who need it most.

200 Oceangate = Suite 100 = Long Beach, CA = 800.526.8196

MolinaHealthcare.com



Contents

Actuarial Memorandum and Certification	1
GENERAL INFORMATION	3
Company Identifying Information	3
COMPANY CONTACT INFORMATION	3
PROPOSED RATE INCREASE(S)	4
MARKET EXPERIENCE	5
Experience Period Premium and Claims	5
Benefit Categories	6
Projection Factors	7
Trend Factors	7
Adjustments to Trended EHB Allowed Claims PMPM	9
Manual Rate Adjustments	
CREDIBILITY OF EXPERIENCE	
Establishing the Index Rate	
Development of the Market-wide Adjusted Index Rate	
REINSURANCE	
Risk Adjustment and Payment Change	
Plan Adjusted Index Rates	
Non-Benefit Expenses and Profit & Risk	
CALIBRATION	15
Base Premium Rate Development	15
PLAN PRODUCT INFORMATION	
AV METAL VALUES	
AV PRICING VALUES	
ESSENTIAL HEALTH BENEFITS	
Membership Projections	
TERMINATED PRODUCTS	19
PLAN TYPE	
MISCELLANEOUS INSTRUCTIONS	
EFFECTIVE RATE REVIEW INFORMATION	
RELIANCE	20
ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION	21



GENERAL INFORMATION

The information below documents the company identifying and contact information entered into the general information section of Worksheet 1 of the Unified Rate Review Template (URRT).

The rate methodology and resulting premiums outlined in this Actuarial Memorandum assume current law, which includes the following:

- The expiration of the American Rescue Plan (ARP) enhanced premium tax credit subsidies at the end of 2025.

- Cost-Sharing Reduction (CSR) subsidies remain unfunded.

- The parameters of the HHS Notice of Benefit and Payment Parameters for 2026 (Final 2026 Payment Notice), which became effective on January 15th, 2025.

Notably, the Marketplace Integrity and Affordability Proposed Rule (Program Integrity Rule) was published by CMS in the Federal Register on March 19th, 2025, followed by a comment period that could substantially alter the proposed rule. The rate methodology and resulting premiums outlined in this Actuarial Memorandum were prepared prior to the finalization of the Program Integrity Rule and therefore do not reflect the changes proposed in the Program Integrity Rule.

Molina will seek regulatory approval to file revised rates if material changes to the regulatory environment occur, including, but not limited to, changes to the above mentioned items.

Company Identifying Information

Company Identifying Information			
Legal Name: Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.			
State: Washington			
HIOS Issuer ID: 84481			
Market: Washington Individual Marketplace			
Effective Date:	January 1, 2026		

Company Contact Information

Company Contact Information			
Contact Name Kathryn Hall			
E-mail Kathryn.Hall@molinahealthcare.com			



PROPOSED RATE INCREASE(S)

Molina's rate filing reflects a rate change of 24.59% as calculated by section Q5 of the Uniform Product Modification Justification (UPMJ) template for Molina's 43,346 members enrolled effective March 2025, reported as of April 2025. The UPMJ Q5 rate change is calculated using the average rate change of each plan weighted by membership in each plan.

Molina's rate filing reflects the following rate changes as calculated by Part I of the Unified Rate Review Template in Section 1 of Worksheet 2 for Molina's 36,212 members enrolled in plans that are renewing for 2026. Enrollment data is as of March 2025, reported as of April 2025. The URRT rate change is calculated using the rate change of each renewing plan weighted by the membership and premium in each renewing plan.

The rate changes vary by plan due to changes in the Actuarial Value (AV) Pricing Values assigned to each metal plan that are applied to the Plan Adjusted Index Rate.

			202503	2025	2026			
14-Digit Plan ID	Plan Name	Metal	Mbrs	РМРМ	PMPM	Avg	Min	Max
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	Gold	10,687	\$685	\$748	9.3%	8.6%	11.4%
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	Silver	13,965	\$662	\$907	37.0%	36.0%	39.4%
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	Bronze	11,560	\$547	\$635	16.1%	15.4%	18.3%
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	Gold	0	\$0	\$0	-	-	-
Total			36,212	\$632	\$773	22.4%	8.6%	39.4%

Reason for Rate Change(s): The following factors contribute toward the overall change in the proposed rates.

- **Claims:** Projected claims for 2026 are expected to contribute toward a 17.3% increase in rates due to updated base period experience claims, trend, changes in product, acuity, and demographic mix.
- **Taxes and Fees:** Taxes, fees, and retention are expected to contribute toward a 0.5% increase in rates.
- **Margin:** Margins are expected to contribute toward a 0.5% increase in rates at our company standard 3.0% after-tax profit margin.
- **Risk Transfer:** Risk transfer is expected to contribute toward a 1.9% decrease in rates.
- Administrative Expenses: Administrative expenses are expected to contribute toward a 0.3% increase in rates.
- **Membership Mix:** The membership mix from the base period to the projection period compared to the membership mix for comparable time periods from the prior year rate filing is expected to contribute toward a 5.7% increase in rates.

Rate changes vary by plan due to changes in Actuarial Value, Cost Share Design (CSD), and Geographic factors.



MARKET EXPERIENCE

The single risk pool was established according to the requirements in 45 CFR 156.80. No transitional products/plans or grandfathered products are included in the development of the single risk pool.

Molina's 2024 experience in Part I of the Unified Rate Review Template (URRT) is based on 489,287 member months or 40,774 average members in the period of January 1, 2024 to December 31, 2024.

Experience Period Premium and Claims

Paid Through Date: The market experience reported in Worksheet 1, Section I of the URRT represents 2024 incurred claims paid through March 2025. The completion factors applied to the 2024 claims experience were updated with data through March 2025.

Current Date: The current enrollment and premium are reported as of April 2025.

Premiums (Net of MLR Rebate) in Experience Period: The premiums reported in Worksheet 1, Section I of the URRT represent the earned premium from 2024, excluding risk adjustment transfer payments for the 2024 benefit year. Earned premium does not reflect any MLR rebates. No amounts were subtracted from the earned premium for any reductions prescribed by the federal MLR formula, such as taxes and assessments.

Allowed and Incurred Claims in Experience Period: The following table reports the allowed and incurred claims during the experience period of January 1, 2024 to December 31, 2024.

Description	Medical	Pharmacy	Capitation	Total
Allowed	\$237,949,720	\$80,067,777	\$13,196,321	\$331,213,818
IBNR Factor	1.014	1.000	1.000	1.010
Allowed w/ IBNR	\$241,277,636	\$80,067,777	\$13,196,321	\$334,541,734
Paid	\$204,905,854	\$71,110,323	\$10,164,514	\$286,180,691
IBNR Factor	1.014	1.000	1.000	1.010
Paid w/ IBNR	\$207,836,278	\$71,110,323	\$10,164,514	\$289,111,115

The experience is for all 2024 individual non-grandfathered plans including subsidized populations defined under the Cost Sharing Reduction (CSR) programs. The experience does include data for the American Indian/Alaska Native (AIAN) population which is funded by the federal government and is not tied to any metal level in the Marketplace.

Allowed claims for the experience period were obtained from the claims records by adding the plan incurred paid claims and the member cost-sharing for medical and pharmacy claims net of rebates received from drug manufacturers. The allowed claims calculation applies to both fee-for-service claims and capitation costs.



Completion factors were applied to both the allowed and incurred medical claim amounts. The completion factors were developed separately for inpatient and non-inpatient medical claims based on Molina's Washington Marketplace data. The IBNR factor for medical allowed claims is 1.014. The IBNR factor for medical incurred and paid claims is 1.014. IBNR factors were not applied to capitation and pharmacy claims.

The IBNR reserves were determined based on best estimates. Explicit margin for loss adjustment expenses and provision for adverse deviation are accounted for in the financial system in separate accounts that do not impact the completion factors used for IBNR reserves.

All medical claims are paid through Molina's claims system. Pharmacy claims are processed through Molina's pharmacy benefit manager.

In the experience period amounts paid toward cost sharing using any form of direct support offered by drug manufacturers to insured patients to reduce or eliminate immediate out-of-pocket costs for specific prescription brand drugs are not counted toward the annual limitation on cost sharing.

There were no federal or state reinsurance amounts to report in Worksheet 1, Section I and Section II, Worksheet 2 of the URRT.

Experience Period Premium and Experience Period Member Months in 2024 were reported in Worksheet 1, Section I and Section II, Worksheet 2 of the URRT.

Inclusion of Capitation Payments: All capitated payments are included in the experience data and rate development. For pediatric vision coverage Molina has a vision care agreement with Vision Service Plan (VSP), a California not-for-profit corporation, with its principal place of business located in Rancho Cordova, CA and Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. which is in Bothell, WA. No changes have occurred to the 2026 agreement terms compared with 2024 and 2025.

Actual to Projected Analysis: Molina tracks Marketplace experience on an ongoing monthly basis through IBNR reserving, claims forecasting based on current and prior year results, and Risk Adjustment estimation. The experience is tracked at the single risk pool level. 2024 experience was used as the baseline experience period for the 2026 rate filing, so the extent that 2024 experience deviated from projected 2024 results is captured in 2026 rates. No extra adjustments were made in 2026 pricing to account for 2024 deviations in claims.

Benefit Categories

Molina assigned all experience claims to benefit categories utilizing Milliman's MedInsight Health Cost Guidelines (HCG) grouper. The following table displays the measurement units related to each benefit category.



Benefit Category	Util Type
Inpatient Hospital	Days
Outpatient Hospital	Visits
Professional	Services
Other Medical	Services
Capitation	Benefit Period
Prescription Drug	Prescriptions

Projection Factors

Trend Factors

Trend Factors: Trend factors were applied separately for unit cost and utilization and by each major benefit category shown in Worksheet 1, Section II of the URRT. The Year 1 and Year 2 trend factors represent the annual trend numbers that were used to trend the experience period claims forward 24 months from the midpoint of the base period, July 2024, to the midpoint of the projection period, July 2026.

Unit cost trends were measured by calculating average reimbursement rates in the base period and projection period, which consider reimbursement changes and provider mix changes. The unit cost trends include the expected impact of Medicare reimbursement changes from 2024 to 2026 for provider reimbursement contracts that are based on a percentage of the Medicare fee schedule. Pharmacy unit cost trends are based on an analysis of AWP changes over time for a fixed basket of drugs.

The unit cost projections reflect input on likely network and provider contract term changes for the projection year. Provider contracting is already complete for plan year 2026 for counties within Molina's existing footprint. The status of projected reimbursement trend is mostly locked in for plan year 2026.

Utilization trends were developed through a review of trends from the 2025 URRT public use files in Worksheet 1, Section II, with a focus on Individual Market plans with non-zero credibility and nonzero trend factors in states where Molina offers coverage. Year 1 utilization trends include the impact of emerging experience in 2025. Changes in average health status and mix of services are considered in the Acuity and Plan Mix adjustments included in the rate filing and are not considered in utilization trends.

Cost-sharing benefit features such as deductible, copay, out-of-pocket maximum would impact utilization leveraging of trend. However, for pricing purposes allowed trends (utilization before leveraging) were used according to the URR instructions for developing the single risk pool.



Trends were selected based on expectations for a more stable On-Exchange population and were compared to historical and prospective trends for our On-Exchange experience in other states. In general, prospective utilization trends were selected in a way that does not expect abnormally high and abnormally low historical experience to continue.

Please see WA Exhibit 3 for support of the selected trends applied in pricing and WA Exhibits 4 and 5 as support for the historical and adjusted trends described above.



Adjustments to Trended EHB Allowed Claims PMPM

Morbidity Adjustment: The morbidity adjustment is comprised of an acuity factor that represents anticipated changes in Molina's single risk pool.

Changes in acuity: The morbidity of Molina's covered population is expected to decrease between the experience period and the projection period.

An acuity adjustment of 1.039 was made to the 2024 experience period data to reflect changes in the population acuity from the experience period to the 2025 current period. The acuity changes from the 2024 experience period to the 2025 current period are measured by calculating the difference in the 2024 risk scores and 2025 risk scores, both weighted by 2026 projected metal mix to avoid double counting with the plan mix adjustment.

The acuity change from the 2025 current period to the 2026 projection period is calculated in the same way, weighting 2025 and 2026 risk scores with 2026 projected metal mix. With the implementation of uniform silver-loading, the majority of Molina's Silver members are expected to move to Gold plans decreasing the projected average risk score for Gold members.

Under current law, Enhanced Premium Tax Credits (ePTCs) are scheduled to expire at the end of 2025. Molina retained Milliman to analyze the impact of expiring premium subsidies on statewide morbidity. We reviewed the study and determined that the best estimate for an acuity adjustment is 1.023. The total acuity adjustment factor for the 2025 current period to the 2026 projection period is 0.930.

The final acuity adjustment factor is 0.967. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.1.

Demographic Shift: A demographic adjustment factor was applied to the experience period claims to reflect the anticipated change in the demographic mix from the 2024 experience data to the 2026 projection period.

The anticipated demographic mix is based on a review of enrollment through March 2025 and projected 2026 enrollment compared to the experience period. Molina anticipates that its 2026 demographics will be consistent with its 2025 demographics for existing membership. The demographic adjustments were developed using allowed claims by age cohort normalized for differences in metal and acuity. The total demographic adjustment made to the 2024 experience period data is 1.007. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.2a.

Geographic Adjustment: A geographic adjustment factor was applied to the experience period claims to reflect the anticipated change in the area membership mix from the 2024 experience data to the 2026 projection period. A geographic adjustment of 1.002 was made to the 2024 experience period data. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.2c.

Plan Mix Adjustment: The plan mix adjustment reflects anticipated changes in the average utilization of services due to differences in average cost-sharing requirements during the experience period and



average cost-sharing requirements in the projection period. This includes changes in induced demand and the effects of selection for the single risk pool.

The 2024 claims experience by Metal and CSR variant was used to weight the 2024 membership mix against the projected membership mix expected in the 2026 projection period to develop a plan mix adjustment factor between the 2024 experience period and 2026 projection period. The Gold allowed claims amount was adjusted to reflect the membership migration to Gold as a result of uniform silver-loading. The adjusted allowed claims are a weighted average calculated using the membership moving from Silver and Bronze to Gold.

The plan mix adjustment made to the 2024 experience period data is 1.121. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.3.

Manual Rate Adjustments

Not Applicable.

Credibility of Experience

A Monte Carlo simulation was used to determine the credibility level to assign to the base period experience. The simulation used a claims probability distribution (CPD) from the Final 2026 Actuarial Value calculator to generate random samples of members and calculated the average annual cost for each sample.

The results showed that 60,000 member months are needed so that the average annual cost is within 10% of the mean (expected claims amount) 95% of the time.

The credibility percentage to apply to the experience data is based on experience period member months and the credibility formula below:

- 0 59,999 member months: 100% manual
- 60,000+ member months: 100% experience

The 2024 experience in Part I of the Unified Rate Review Template (URRT) is based on 489,287 member months resulting in a credibility percentage that is 100% experience rated. This method is consistent with the applicable American Academy of Actuaries' Actuarial Standards of Practice (ASOP) No. 25 Credibility Procedures.



Establishing the Index Rate

Index Rate: The index rate is developed following the specifications of 45 CFR part 156.80(d)(1). The index rate for the projection period is estimated to be \$892.52. The index rate represents the estimated total allowed claims experience for the essential health benefits within the Washington Marketplace. The index rate does not include adjustments for the risk adjustment and reinsurance programs or an adjustment for the Washington Marketplace user fee. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1a.

Development of the Market-wide Adjusted Index Rate

Reinsurance

Not Applicable.

Risk Adjustment and Payment Change

Experience Period Risk Adjustment PMPM:

Molina used results from the Wakely National Risk Adjustment Reporting (WNRAR) Project to supplement internal estimates of risk scores, statewide premiums, and related risk adjustment transfer amounts. For the 2024 experience period, the risk transfer receivable is \$80.25 per member per month (PMPM) or \$39,265,304.

Projected Risk Adjustments PMPM: Molina estimated the risk transfer amount for 2026 using the 2024 experience period risk transfer amounts. The 2026 risk transfer estimates were developed by projecting 2025 relative risk scores and transfer payments, then projecting 2026 relative risk scores and transfer payments in the projection period reflect expected changes in the relative risk of the population and changes to the statewide premium. The projection is based on the 2026 calibrated model. The population was grouped into the following cohorts:

- 2025 Renewal Members Some of Molina's current members previously had coverage in 2024 and renewed in 2025 with Molina. Molina relied on the renewal member's 2024 experience and risk scores to project their 2025 relative risk scores, taking into consideration any applicable changes in enrollment across metal tiers.
- 2025 New Members To estimate the relative risk of the 2025 new members, Molina referred to the estimated risk scores and transfer amounts from the 2024 experience period. Estimated risk scores were adjusted in consideration of the metal tier mix between the 2024 members and the 2025 new members.



• 2026 Members – Molina assumed the 2026 members would have the higher relative risk scores as the 2025 members, with consideration for the metal tier mix between the two years.

The impact of the national high-risk pool fund was incorporated using 2024 claims experience and a white paper report from Wakely on the estimated high-cost risk pooling charges based on information voluntarily provided by issuers. The net impact of estimated charges and recoveries was calculated as \$1.45 PMPM payable.

The impact of the risk adjustment data validation program was incorporated using historical error rates from the final CMS RADV results and the RADV error rate report from Wakely based on information voluntarily provided by issuers. The net impact of estimated payment was calculated as \$1.97 PMPM receivable.

The resulting 2026 risk transfer receivable estimate is \$82.23 PMPM. Molina included \$1.45 PMPM payable for projected national high-risk pooling funding and \$1.97 PMPM receivable for projected risk adjustment data validation to get a net risk transfer receivable estimate of \$82.75 PMPM. This amount was converted from a paid to allowed basis and entered in the URRT Worksheet I, Section II.

The risk transfer receivable amounts in the projection period reflect expected changes in the relative risk of the population and changes to the statewide premium.

The 2026 statewide average premium was projected using historical experience and information from Wakely, including the estimated 2025 statewide average premium. An adjustment of was made to the statewide average premium to account for changes due to uniform silver-loading. Using historical experience and the adjustment for silver-loading, the 2026 statewide average premium increase is estimated to be 8.2%.

Please refer to WA Exhibit 10 for further information on projected risk adjustment.

Washington Marketplace Exchange Fee:

Washington Marketplace will charge a fee of \$5.11 PMPM which was divided by the total paid to allowed factor of 0.787 to convert to an allowed basis of \$6.49 PMPM for the Market Adjusted Index Rate. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1a to locate the same percentage for the Exchange User Fee entered in Worksheet 1, Section II.

Market Adjusted Index Rate: The market adjusted index rate is developed following the specifications of 45 CFR part 156.80(d)(1). Molina modified the index rate provided in URRT Worksheet I to a market adjusted index rate. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1a

Plan Adjusted Index Rates

The plan adjusted index rates are developed following the specifications of 45 CFR part 156.80(d)(2). The plan adjusted index rates are entered in Worksheet 2, Section IV, of the URRT. Molina calculated the plan adjusted index rates by applying plan specific level adjustments for actuarial value, cost



sharing utilization, additional benefits, and administrative costs, excluding exchange user fees, to the market adjusted index rate. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 10.2.

Paid to Allowed Ratio: The Paid to Allowed ratio reflects the estimated cost-sharing in the projected period. The Final 2026 AV Calculator was used to determine metal AVs, but for pricing a different calculator was used. This is detailed in the Pricing AVs section. The Paid to Allowed ratio is the member-weighted average of the Actuarial Values. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1b.

Benefits in Addition to EHBs:

There are no benefits in addition to EHBs. However, Molina covers the elective termination of pregnancy benefit. Per Checklist Item #10d, abortion services must be treated as non-EHBs in the URRT. Therefore, elective termination of pregnancy costs are included in the Index Rate and field 3.5 in the URRT has been adjusted to account for these costs. An estimated \$1.00 PMPM is used to account for abortion services. The percentage of premium by plan is used to calculate the Benefits in Addition to EHB, field 3.5 of Worksheet 2. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1b.

Retention Loads, excluding Exchange User Fees: All costs related to admin, profit & risk and taxes & fees, excluding the Washington Marketplace Fee, are calculated for each expected plan offering. Please refer to WA Exhibit 11.

Provider Network, Delivery System Characteristics, and Utilization Management Practices: Plan rates do not vary for variation in provider network, delivery system characteristics, or utilization management.

Provider Compensation Statement: Provider compensation does not include bonuses in addition to other payments.

Catastrophic plans: Not applicable.

Non-Benefit Expenses and Profit & Risk

Administrative Expense Load: Administrative expenses for the Marketplace product from 2024 and 2025 were reviewed and projected forward to 2026 to develop the administrative costs required to manage the Washington Marketplace population. An internal administrative cost budget was developed on a PMPM basis and applied to the Washington Marketplace rates. Part of the total administrative expense load is a subcomponent for Quality Expenses which are administrative costs dedicated to improving health care quality for Molina Marketplace members. The Quality Expense load is \$10.48 PMPM. Amounts for broker commissions were added to the administrative costs. The expected administrative expense load is 10.3%. Please refer to WA Exhibit 11.

Broker Commissions: Broker commissions of \$11.83 PMPM are expected based on historical brokersold business and a projection of new and renewing members sold through the broker channel.



Profit Margin: The target after-tax margin is 3.0%, which aligns with Molina's company standard target. Molina's current capital and surplus did not impact the filing. The profit and risk load of 3.0% of premium is consistent with the target margin filed and approved for each rating period from 2015 through 2026.

Taxes and Fees: Molina's estimated taxes and fees (excluding Exchange Fee) are 3.0%. The taxes and fees estimates are comprised of the following:

- **Income Tax:** An estimated 0.8% of premiums will be paid in Federal income taxes.
- WSHIP: The WSHIP assessment is projected at \$0.13 PMPM. Per the most recent information available in the 2023 Annual Report, WSHIP assessments were \$12 million in 2023 (an estimated \$0.25 PMPM). WSHIP assessments for 2024 were projected to be \$6 million. Therefore, Molina has estimated the WSHIP assessment to be \$0.13 PMPM for 2026.
- **Regulatory Surcharge:** The regulatory surcharge is an annual cost of operating the Office of the Insurance Commissioner which is charged to insurers like Molina. The 0.08% of premium is based on internal budgetary forecasts. The 2026 regulatory surcharge was assumed to be 0.08% of premium.
- **Risk Adjustment User Fee:** \$0.20 PMPM will be paid toward the risk adjustment user fee.
- **Insurance Fraud Surcharge:** The 2026 insurance fraud surcharge is estimated to be .004% of premium.
- **Premium Tax:** Molina has assumed 2.0% for the state premium tax.
- **PCORI:** An estimated \$0.33 PMPM (\$4.01 PMPY) will be paid toward the PCORI fee. This was estimated by projecting forward the \$3.47 PMPY value for members whose plan year ends September 2024 through October 2025 forward two years at a rate of 7.5% per year, the 3-year average annual increase.
- **WAPAL:** An estimated \$0.06 PMPM will be paid toward the WAPAL fund. The 2026 estimate is based on the most recent information available from the FY2025 Assessment Rate Notification to Payers.



Calibration

Age Curve Calibration: Molina calibrated the Plan Adjusted Index Rates to an age 21 rate. The average composite age factor was estimated by multiplying the population distribution by the age factors. The calibration factor is 0.580.

Molina estimated the average age of the single risk pool to be 43 years of age by multiplying the expected age distribution percentages by the age. Molina assumed an average age of 7 for the Age 0-14 cohort in the average age estimate and an average age of 71 for the Age 65+ cohort. Premium rates are based on the attained age as of the coverage effective date and will not be rerated/adjusted when a birthdate occurs during the year after the coverage starts.

Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.2b.

Geographic Factor Calibration: Molina applied geographic factors to the index rate in the calculation of region-specific rates. The geographic factors are based on the provider reimbursement expectations in each region.

None of the following items were used in establishing the geographic rating area factors:

- (i) Health status of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (ii) Medical condition of enrollees or the population in an area, including physical, mental and behavioral health illnesses;
- (iii) Claims experience;
- (iv) Health services utilization in the area;
- (v) Medical history of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (vi) Genetic information of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (vii) Disability status of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (viii) Other evidence of insurability applicable in the area.

Adjustments were made to the geographic factors to ensure that the minimum geographic factor and the maximum geographic factor did not deviate by more than 15% per Washington regulations. The calibration factor of 0.975 equals the inverse of the weighted average geographic factor.

Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 7.1.

Tobacco Factor Calibration: Molina does not price in a tobacco surcharge. The calibration factor is set to 1.000. The tobacco calibration factor has been set to 1.000 in 2023, 2024, and 2025 as well.

Base Premium Rate Development

The Base Premium Rates are calibrated to an age 21 premium with an area factor of 1.0. Only the allowable rating factors will be applied to the Base Premium Rates. Please see Appendix Exhibit 6.1.



PROJECTED LOSS RATIO

The projected medical loss ratio (MLR) using the federally prescribed MLR methodology is for calendar year 2026 based on the ratio of projected incurred claims divided by projected revenue. The MLR result was calculated to be 87.1%. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 11.1 for a full demonstration of the projected loss ratio. In the Part I Unified Rate Review Template, Worksheet 2, item 4.10 Loss Ratio displays a loss ratio in total and by plan adjusted index rates. The loss ratio calculated here follows a different formula than the federally prescribed MLR methodology and will not match that figure. The URRT loss ratio is incurred claims divided the sum of the risk adjustment transfer amount and the plan adjusted index rate premium. The federal MLR considers quality in the numerator and taxes and fees in the denominator.



PLAN PRODUCT INFORMATION

AV Metal Values

All plan offerings have cost-sharing levels that are different for Preferred Generic Drugs and Non-Preferred Generic Drugs. These plans are considered unique benefit design according to the logic used in the Final 2026 Actuarial Value Calculator (AVC). The AV metal values were determined by using a permissible alternative method that complies with 45 CFR 156.135(b)(3).

The AVC assumes one cost-sharing amount for all generic drugs. The AVC was used to calculate two AVs for each plan. The first was calculated using the preferred generic drug cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC. The second using the non-preferred generic drug cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC with all other inputs the same. The two AVs were blended using weights calculated from Molina's historical generic drug utilization to obtain the final AV.

The Bronze and Silver Standard plans were adjusted according to the same generic drug methodology. An adjustment factor was calculated for the standard plans using the original AV compared with the blended AV and applied to the Adjusted AV prepared by Wakely. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 11.4.

Please refer to the supporting document "Unique Plan Design Documentation" unique plan design certification for documentation on the generic drug cost-sharing component of the plans.

For the Expanded Bronze, Silver, Silver 73% CSR, Silver 87% CSR, and Silver 94% CSR plans, Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services have different cost sharing for office visits and all other services. The AVC combines these services and only allows a single input for these services. For the Expanded Bronze, Silver, Silver 73% CSR, and Silver 87% CSR plans, there is a \$1 copay for the first two primary care and Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient office visits. The AVC input does not accommodate this feature. The unique plan design certification for the Bronze and Silver plans was performed by Ksenia Whittal of Wakely Consulting. Please refer to Appendix B of the supporting document "Actuarial Value Certification for WAHBE 2026 Standard Medical Plan Designs".

Silver CSR Loading: In accordance with WAC 284-43-6820, a uniform CSR silver load adjustment factor of 1.435 has been applied to Silver plans for plan year 2026. Please refer to WA Exhibit 8.

AV Pricing Values

AV pricing value of each plan only includes the allowable modifiers to the index rate, as described in 45 CFR Part 156, §156.80(d)(2). Cost-sharing adjustments ensure that differences due to health status were not included in the adjustment. The modifiers are applied to the index rate. Molina relied on the Final 2026 AV Calculator to evaluate the Actuarial Value of the plan designs.



Plan ID	Plan Name	AV Metal Value	AV Pricing Value
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	0.8171	0.8171
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	0.7184	0.7184
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	0.6499	0.6499
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	0.7801	0.7801

Essential Health Benefits

All benefit plans offered meet essential health benefit (EHB) requirements. Molina plan designs in 2026 are all standard plan designs. The State of Washington has added new EHBs for plan years beginning on or after January 1, 2026. The EHB additions are as follows:

- Hearing Exams shall be categorized as Primary Care Visits.
- Hearing Aids will be subject to the DME category co-insurance amount and will not be subject to the deductible.
- Artificial Insemination shall be categorized as All Other Benefits.
- Human Donor Milk will be subject to zero cost sharing (no deductible, copay, or coinsurance will apply).

Membership Projections

Molina is filing Washington Marketplace rates in 18 counties representing 7 rating regions. The membership projection is based on anticipated renewals of existing members and new members. New membership is based on an estimate of the total number of members enrolled in Washington Marketplace by county. The source of new members is mostly from other carriers.

The enrollment projections by plan, including cost-sharing reduction eligible plans, were based on a projection of 2025 membership calculated early in 2025. The baseline membership projections reflected a decline in membership across all plans as a result of the 2026 rate change. Members are also anticipated to migrate away from Silver plans due to uniform silver-loading. Some of these members are expected to migrate toward Molina Gold plans.

We are anticipating that Molina will not offer one of the lowest cost Silver plans in 2026, and as a result, will continue to decline in Silver membership. This is partially because new members tend to select one of the lowest cost offerings in the market, including Cascade Select plan offerings from other carriers. As a result, Molina modeled a reduction in the proportion of available Silver members in the market compared to current membership. With the anticipated expiration of ePTCs, Molina modeled a reduction in membership. These members may move to other carriers or leave the market.

Molina plans to offer its products in the counties listed by region below.



Region	County List
1	King
2	Cowlitz, Kitsap, Lewis
3	Clark, Klickitat, Skamania
4	Ferry, Lincoln, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens
5	Mason, Pierce, Thurston
6	Benton, Franklin
8	Snohomish

Terminated Products

Molina is terminating the Constant Care Silver 1 plan design for 2026. Members currently enrolled in this plan will be mapped to the Molina Cascade Silver plan.

A summary of Molina's terminated, renewing, and new products is provided in the following table:

Plan ID	Plan Name	Metal	2026 Status
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	Gold	Renewing
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	Silver	Renewing
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	Bronze	Renewing
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	Gold	New
84481WA0060004	Constant Care Silver 1	Silver	Terminated

PLAN TYPE

All benefit plans are comprehensive HMO individual products.

MISCELLANEOUS INSTRUCTIONS

Effective Rate Review Information

URRT Comparison: Tables comparing the 2026 values with the 2025 values entered in the URRT (Worksheet I, Sections II) are provided in Appendix Exhibit 2.1.

Mental Health / Substance Use Disorder Financial Requirement Checklist: In Molina's mental health parity calculation template, the underlying claim data source is Molina's WA marketplace 2024



experience data projected forward to 2026 as described in the Actuarial Memorandum. No adjustment has been made to the data. The projections reflect the plan level assumptions and are based on the amounts that the Plan allows before reductions for enrollee cost sharing. A reasonable actuarial method was used to determine the dollar amount expected to be paid under a plan for medical/surgical benefits subject to a financial requirement or quantitative treatment limitation.

Reliance

The unique plan design certification for the Standard plans was performed by Ksenia Whittal of Wakely Consulting. Please refer to Appendix B of the supporting document "Actuarial Value Certification for WAHBE 2026 Standard Medical Plan Designs".

Milliman's MedInsight Health Cost Guidelines (HCG) grouper was relied upon for categorizing claims data for the experience period.

Wakely's white paper report on the estimated high-cost risk pooling charges (2023, 2024, and 2025 High-Cost Risk Pooling Program – National Estimate) was relied upon for our estimate of High Cost Risk Pool (HCRP) amounts.


Actuarial Certification

I, Kathryn Hall, am an employee of Molina Healthcare and I am a member in good standing with the American Academy of Actuaries meeting its qualification standards for actuaries issuing statements of actuarial opinion in the United States promulgated by the American Academy of Actuaries. I have the education and experience necessary to the perform the work and hereby certify, to the best of my knowledge and judgment, that this filing complies with applicable State and Federal Statues for individual rate filings. I certify the following:

The projected index rate is:

- a. In compliance with all applicable State and Federal Statutes and Regulations (45 CFR 156.80 and 147.102),
- b. Developed in compliance with the applicable Actuarial Standards of Practice,
- c. Reasonable in relation to the benefits provided and the population anticipated to be covered,
- d. Neither excessive nor deficient.

The index rate and only the allowable modifiers as described in 45 CFR 156.80(d)(1) and 45 CFR 156.80(d)(2) were used to generate plan level rates.

The geographic rating factors reflect only differences in the costs of delivery and do not include differences for population morbidity by geographic area.

Termination of pregnancy is a WA EHB under the "maternity and newborn services" category [WAC 284-43-5642]. The "Benefits in Addition to EHB" field is the multiplicative inverse of the value entered into the "EHB Percent of Total Premium" field on the Plans & Benefits Template (PBT). For the purposes of filling out the URRT Worksheets, abortion services for which public funding is prohibited was entered as Benefits in Addition to EHB, even though the benefits are considered EHBs in Washington.

The Final 2026 AV Calculator was used to determine the AV Metal Values shown in Worksheet 2 of the Part I Unified Rate Review Template. Adjustments were made for unique benefit designs as described in the Reliance and in the Plan Product Information / AV Metal Values sections of this memorandum.

Please refer to the supporting document "Unique Plan Design Documentation" unique plan design certification.



I certify that the rates were developed in accordance with the appropriate Actuarial Standards of Practice (ASOPs) and the profession's Code of Professional Conduct, including:

- ASOP 5: Incurred Health and Disability Claims
- ASOP 8: Regulatory Filings for Health Benefits, Accident and Health Insurance, and Entities Providing Health Benefits
- ASOP 12: Risk Classification
- ASOP 23: Data Quality
- ASOP 25: Credibility Procedures
- ASOP 41: Actuarial Communications
- ASOP 45: The Use of Health Status Based Risk Adjustment Methodologies
- ASOP 50: Determining Minimum Value and Actuarial Value under the Affordable Care Act
- ASOP 56: Modeling

05/13/2025

Date

Kathryn Hall, ASA, MAAA Actuarial Manager Molina Healthcare



Actuarial Memorandum and Certification

Effective January 1, 2026

The purpose of this actuarial memorandum and certification is to provide information related to Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.'s (Molina) Part I Unified Rate Review Template submission to the Washington Individual Marketplace (Washington Marketplace).

The actuarial memorandum and certification describe Molina's rating methodology used to develop rates for Individual products offered on the Washington Marketplace effective January 1, 2026. Molina will not market Individual products outside of the Washington Marketplace.

Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. is a managed care organization that provides healthcare services individuals eligible for Medicaid, Medicare, and Marketplace throughout the State of Washington. Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. is a licensed state health plan managed by its parent corporation, Molina Healthcare, Inc.

Molina Healthcare, Inc., a FORTUNE 500 company, provides managed health care services under the Medicaid and Medicare programs and through the state insurance marketplaces. Through our locally operated health plans in 20 states across the nation, Molina serves more than 5 million members. Dr. C. David Molina founded our company in 1980 as a provider organization serving low-income families in Southern Washington. Today, we continue his mission of providing high quality and cost-effective health care to those who need it most.

200 Oceangate = Suite 100 = Long Beach, CA = 800.526.8196

MolinaHealthcare.com



Contents

Actuarial Memorandum and Certification	1
GENERAL INFORMATION	3
Company Identifying Information	3
COMPANY CONTACT INFORMATION	
PROPOSED RATE INCREASE(S)	4
MARKET EXPERIENCE	5
Experience Period Premium and Claims	5
Benefit Categories	6
Projection Factors	7
Trend Factors	7
Adjustments to Trended EHB Allowed Claims PMPM	9
Manual Rate Adjustments	
CREDIBILITY OF EXPERIENCE	
Establishing the Index Rate	
Development of the Market-wide Adjusted Index Rate	
REINSURANCE	
Risk Adjustment and Payment Change	
Plan Adjusted Index Rates	
Non-Benefit Expenses and Profit & Risk	
CALIBRATION	
Base Premium Rate Development	15
PLAN PRODUCT INFORMATION	
AV METAL VALUES	
AV PRICING VALUES	
ESSENTIAL HEALTH BENEFITS	
Membership Projections	
TERMINATED PRODUCTS	
PLAN TYPE	
MISCELLANEOUS INSTRUCTIONS	19
EFFECTIVE RATE REVIEW INFORMATION	
RELIANCE	20
ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION	21



GENERAL INFORMATION

The information below documents the company identifying and contact information entered into the general information section of Worksheet 1 of the Unified Rate Review Template (URRT).

The rate methodology and resulting premiums outlined in this Actuarial Memorandum assume current law, which includes the following:

- The expiration of the American Rescue Plan (ARP) enhanced premium tax credit subsidies at the end of 2025.

- Cost-Sharing Reduction (CSR) subsidies remain unfunded.

- The parameters of the HHS Notice of Benefit and Payment Parameters for 2026 (Final 2026 Payment Notice), which became effective on January 15th, 2025.

Notably, the Marketplace Integrity and Affordability Proposed Rule (Program Integrity Rule) was published by CMS in the Federal Register on March 19th, 2025, followed by a comment period that could substantially alter the proposed rule. The rate methodology and resulting premiums outlined in this Actuarial Memorandum were prepared prior to the finalization of the Program Integrity Rule and therefore do not reflect the changes proposed in the Program Integrity Rule.

Molina will seek regulatory approval to file revised rates if material changes to the regulatory environment occur, including, but not limited to, changes to the above mentioned items.

Company Identifying Information

Company Identifying Information						
Legal Name:	Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.					
State:	Washington					
HIOS Issuer ID:	84481					
Market:	Washington Individual Marketplace					
Effective Date:	January 1, 2026					

Company Contact Information

	Company Contact Information
Contact Name	Kathryn Hall
E-mail	Kathryn.Hall@molinahealthcare.com



PROPOSED RATE INCREASE(S)

Molina's rate filing reflects a rate change of 24.59% as calculated by section Q5 of the Uniform Product Modification Justification (UPMJ) template for Molina's 43,346 members enrolled effective March 2025, reported as of April 2025. The UPMJ Q5 rate change is calculated using the average rate change of each plan weighted by membership in each plan.

Molina's rate filing reflects the following rate changes as calculated by Part I of the Unified Rate Review Template in Section 1 of Worksheet 2 for Molina's 36,212 members enrolled in plans that are renewing for 2026. Enrollment data is as of March 2025, reported as of April 2025. The URRT rate change is calculated using the rate change of each renewing plan weighted by the membership and premium in each renewing plan.

The rate changes vary by plan due to changes in the Actuarial Value (AV) Pricing Values assigned to each metal plan that are applied to the Plan Adjusted Index Rate.

			202503	2025	2026			
14-Digit Plan ID	Plan Name	Metal	Mbrs	РМРМ	PMPM	Avg	Min	Max
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	Gold	10,687	\$685	\$748	9.3%	8.6%	11.4%
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	Silver	13,965	\$662	\$907	37.0%	36.0%	39.4%
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	Bronze	11,560	\$547	\$635	16.1%	15.4%	18.3%
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	Gold	0	\$0	\$0	-	-	-
Total			36,212	\$632	\$773	22.4%	8.6%	39.4%

Reason for Rate Change(s): The following factors contribute toward the overall change in the proposed rates.

- **Claims:** Projected claims for 2026 are expected to contribute toward a 17.3% increase in rates due to updated base period experience claims, trend, changes in product, acuity, and demographic mix.
- **Taxes and Fees:** Taxes, fees, and retention are expected to contribute toward a 0.5% increase in rates.
- **Margin:** Margins are expected to contribute toward a 0.5% increase in rates at our company standard 3.0% after-tax profit margin.
- **Risk Transfer:** Risk transfer is expected to contribute toward a 1.9% decrease in rates.
- Administrative Expenses: Administrative expenses are expected to contribute toward a 0.3% increase in rates.
- **Membership Mix:** The membership mix from the base period to the projection period compared to the membership mix for comparable time periods from the prior year rate filing is expected to contribute toward a 5.7% increase in rates.

Rate changes vary by plan due to changes in Actuarial Value, Cost Share Design (CSD), and Geographic factors.



MARKET EXPERIENCE

The single risk pool was established according to the requirements in 45 CFR 156.80. No transitional products/plans or grandfathered products are included in the development of the single risk pool.

Molina's 2024 experience in Part I of the Unified Rate Review Template (URRT) is based on 489,287 member months or 40,774 average members in the period of January 1, 2024 to December 31, 2024.

Experience Period Premium and Claims

Paid Through Date: The market experience reported in Worksheet 1, Section I of the URRT represents 2024 incurred claims paid through March 2025. The completion factors applied to the 2024 claims experience were updated with data through March 2025.

Current Date: The current enrollment and premium are reported as of April 2025.

Premiums (Net of MLR Rebate) in Experience Period: The premiums reported in Worksheet 1, Section I of the URRT represent the earned premium from 2024, excluding risk adjustment transfer payments for the 2024 benefit year. Earned premium does not reflect any MLR rebates. No amounts were subtracted from the earned premium for any reductions prescribed by the federal MLR formula, such as taxes and assessments.

Allowed and Incurred Claims in Experience Period: The following table reports the allowed and incurred claims during the experience period of January 1, 2024 to December 31, 2024.

Description	Medical	Pharmacy	Capitation	Total
Allowed	\$237,949,720	\$80,067,777	\$13,196,321	\$331,213,818
IBNR Factor	1.014	1.000	1.000	1.010
Allowed w/ IBNR	\$241,277,636	\$80,067,777	\$13,196,321	\$334,541,734
Paid	\$204,905,854	\$71,110,323	\$10,164,514	\$286,180,691
IBNR Factor	1.014	1.000	1.000	1.010
Paid w/ IBNR	\$207,836,278	\$71,110,323	\$10,164,514	\$289,111,115

The experience is for all 2024 individual non-grandfathered plans including subsidized populations defined under the Cost Sharing Reduction (CSR) programs. The experience does include data for the American Indian/Alaska Native (AIAN) population which is funded by the federal government and is not tied to any metal level in the Marketplace.

Allowed claims for the experience period were obtained from the claims records by adding the plan incurred paid claims and the member cost-sharing for medical and pharmacy claims net of rebates received from drug manufacturers. The allowed claims calculation applies to both fee-for-service claims and capitation costs.



Completion factors were applied to both the allowed and incurred medical claim amounts. The completion factors were developed separately for inpatient and non-inpatient medical claims based on Molina's Washington Marketplace data. The IBNR factor for medical allowed claims is 1.014. The IBNR factor for medical incurred and paid claims is 1.014. IBNR factors were not applied to capitation and pharmacy claims.

The IBNR reserves were determined based on best estimates. Explicit margin for loss adjustment expenses and provision for adverse deviation are accounted for in the financial system in separate accounts that do not impact the completion factors used for IBNR reserves.

All medical claims are paid through Molina's claims system. Pharmacy claims are processed through Molina's pharmacy benefit manager.

In the experience period amounts paid toward cost sharing using any form of direct support offered by drug manufacturers to insured patients to reduce or eliminate immediate out-of-pocket costs for specific prescription brand drugs are not counted toward the annual limitation on cost sharing.

There were no federal or state reinsurance amounts to report in Worksheet 1, Section I and Section II, Worksheet 2 of the URRT.

Experience Period Premium and Experience Period Member Months in 2024 were reported in Worksheet 1, Section I and Section II, Worksheet 2 of the URRT.

Inclusion of Capitation Payments: All capitated payments are included in the experience data and rate development. For pediatric vision coverage Molina has a vision care agreement with Vision Service Plan (VSP), a California not-for-profit corporation, with its principal place of business located in Rancho Cordova, CA and Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. which is in Bothell, WA. No changes have occurred to the 2026 agreement terms compared with 2024 and 2025.

Actual to Projected Analysis: Molina tracks Marketplace experience on an ongoing monthly basis through IBNR reserving, claims forecasting based on current and prior year results, and Risk Adjustment estimation. The experience is tracked at the single risk pool level. 2024 experience was used as the baseline experience period for the 2026 rate filing, so the extent that 2024 experience deviated from projected 2024 results is captured in 2026 rates. No extra adjustments were made in 2026 pricing to account for 2024 deviations in claims.

Benefit Categories

Molina assigned all experience claims to benefit categories utilizing Milliman's MedInsight Health Cost Guidelines (HCG) grouper. The following table displays the measurement units related to each benefit category.



Benefit Category	Util Type
Inpatient Hospital	Days
Outpatient Hospital	Visits
Professional	Services
Other Medical	Services
Capitation	Benefit Period
Prescription Drug	Prescriptions

Projection Factors

Trend Factors

Trend Factors: Trend factors were applied separately for unit cost and utilization and by each major benefit category shown in Worksheet 1, Section II of the URRT. The Year 1 and Year 2 trend factors represent the annual trend numbers that were used to trend the experience period claims forward 24 months from the midpoint of the base period, July 2024, to the midpoint of the projection period, July 2026.

Unit cost trends were measured by calculating average reimbursement rates in the base period and projection period, which consider reimbursement changes and provider mix changes. The unit cost trends include the expected impact of Medicare reimbursement changes from 2024 to 2026 for provider reimbursement contracts that are based on a percentage of the Medicare fee schedule. Pharmacy unit cost trends are based on an analysis of AWP changes over time for a fixed basket of drugs.

The unit cost projections reflect input on likely network and provider contract term changes for the projection year. Provider contracting is already complete for plan year 2026 for counties within Molina's existing footprint. The status of projected reimbursement trend is mostly locked in for plan year 2026.

Utilization trends were developed through a review of trends from the 2025 URRT public use files in Worksheet 1, Section II, with a focus on Individual Market plans with non-zero credibility and nonzero trend factors in states where Molina offers coverage. Year 1 utilization trends include the impact of emerging experience in 2025. Changes in average health status and mix of services are considered in the Acuity and Plan Mix adjustments included in the rate filing and are not considered in utilization trends.

Cost-sharing benefit features such as deductible, copay, out-of-pocket maximum would impact utilization leveraging of trend. However, for pricing purposes allowed trends (utilization before leveraging) were used according to the URR instructions for developing the single risk pool.



Trends were selected based on expectations for a more stable On-Exchange population and were compared to historical and prospective trends for our On-Exchange experience in other states. In general, prospective utilization trends were selected in a way that does not expect abnormally high and abnormally low historical experience to continue.

Please see WA Exhibit 3 for support of the selected trends applied in pricing and WA Exhibits 4 and 5 as support for the historical and adjusted trends described above.



Adjustments to Trended EHB Allowed Claims PMPM

Morbidity Adjustment: The morbidity adjustment is comprised of an acuity factor that represents anticipated changes in Molina's single risk pool.

Changes in acuity: The morbidity of Molina's covered population is expected to decrease between the experience period and the projection period.

An acuity adjustment of 1.039 was made to the 2024 experience period data to reflect changes in the population acuity from the experience period to the 2025 current period. The acuity changes from the 2024 experience period to the 2025 current period are measured by calculating the difference in the 2024 risk scores and 2025 risk scores, both weighted by 2026 projected metal mix to avoid double counting with the plan mix adjustment.

The acuity change from the 2025 current period to the 2026 projection period is calculated in the same way, weighting 2025 and 2026 risk scores with 2026 projected metal mix. With the implementation of uniform silver-loading, the majority of Molina's Silver members are expected to move to Gold plans decreasing the projected average risk score for Gold members.

Under current law, Enhanced Premium Tax Credits (ePTCs) are scheduled to expire at the end of 2025. Molina retained Milliman to analyze the impact of expiring premium subsidies on statewide morbidity. We reviewed the study and determined that the best estimate for an acuity adjustment is 1.023. The total acuity adjustment factor for the 2025 current period to the 2026 projection period is 0.930.

The final acuity adjustment factor is 0.967. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.1.

Demographic Shift: A demographic adjustment factor was applied to the experience period claims to reflect the anticipated change in the demographic mix from the 2024 experience data to the 2026 projection period.

The anticipated demographic mix is based on a review of enrollment through March 2025 and projected 2026 enrollment compared to the experience period. Molina anticipates that its 2026 demographics will be consistent with its 2025 demographics for existing membership. The demographic adjustments were developed using allowed claims by age cohort normalized for differences in metal and acuity. The total demographic adjustment made to the 2024 experience period data is 1.007. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.2a.

Geographic Adjustment: A geographic adjustment factor was applied to the experience period claims to reflect the anticipated change in the area membership mix from the 2024 experience data to the 2026 projection period. A geographic adjustment of 1.002 was made to the 2024 experience period data. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.2c.

Plan Mix Adjustment: The plan mix adjustment reflects anticipated changes in the average utilization of services due to differences in average cost-sharing requirements during the experience period and



average cost-sharing requirements in the projection period. This includes changes in induced demand and the effects of selection for the single risk pool.

The 2024 claims experience by Metal and CSR variant was used to weight the 2024 membership mix against the projected membership mix expected in the 2026 projection period to develop a plan mix adjustment factor between the 2024 experience period and 2026 projection period. The Gold allowed claims amount was adjusted to reflect the membership migration to Gold as a result of uniform silver-loading. The adjusted allowed claims are a weighted average calculated using the membership moving from Silver and Bronze to Gold.

The plan mix adjustment made to the 2024 experience period data is 1.121. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.3.

Manual Rate Adjustments

Not Applicable.

Credibility of Experience

A Monte Carlo simulation was used to determine the credibility level to assign to the base period experience. The simulation used a claims probability distribution (CPD) from the Final 2026 Actuarial Value calculator to generate random samples of members and calculated the average annual cost for each sample.

The results showed that 60,000 member months are needed so that the average annual cost is within 10% of the mean (expected claims amount) 95% of the time.

The credibility percentage to apply to the experience data is based on experience period member months and the credibility formula below:

- 0 59,999 member months: 100% manual
- 60,000+ member months: 100% experience

The 2024 experience in Part I of the Unified Rate Review Template (URRT) is based on 489,287 member months resulting in a credibility percentage that is 100% experience rated. This method is consistent with the applicable American Academy of Actuaries' Actuarial Standards of Practice (ASOP) No. 25 Credibility Procedures.



Establishing the Index Rate

Index Rate: The index rate is developed following the specifications of 45 CFR part 156.80(d)(1). The index rate for the projection period is estimated to be \$892.52. The index rate represents the estimated total allowed claims experience for the essential health benefits within the Washington Marketplace. The index rate does not include adjustments for the risk adjustment and reinsurance programs or an adjustment for the Washington Marketplace user fee. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1a.

Development of the Market-wide Adjusted Index Rate

Reinsurance

Not Applicable.

Risk Adjustment and Payment Change

Experience Period Risk Adjustment PMPM:

Molina used results from the Wakely National Risk Adjustment Reporting (WNRAR) Project to supplement internal estimates of risk scores, statewide premiums, and related risk adjustment transfer amounts. For the 2024 experience period, the risk transfer receivable is \$80.25 per member per month (PMPM) or \$39,265,304.

Projected Risk Adjustments PMPM: Molina estimated the risk transfer amount for 2026 using the 2024 experience period risk transfer amounts. The 2026 risk transfer estimates were developed by projecting 2025 relative risk scores and transfer payments, then projecting 2026 relative risk scores and transfer payments in the projection period reflect expected changes in the relative risk of the population and changes to the statewide premium. The projection is based on the 2026 calibrated model. The population was grouped into the following cohorts:

- 2025 Renewal Members Some of Molina's current members previously had coverage in 2024 and renewed in 2025 with Molina. Molina relied on the renewal member's 2024 experience and risk scores to project their 2025 relative risk scores, taking into consideration any applicable changes in enrollment across metal tiers.
- 2025 New Members To estimate the relative risk of the 2025 new members, Molina referred to the estimated risk scores and transfer amounts from the 2024 experience period. Estimated risk scores were adjusted in consideration of the metal tier mix between the 2024 members and the 2025 new members.



• 2026 Members – Molina assumed the 2026 members would have the higher relative risk scores as the 2025 members, with consideration for the metal tier mix between the two years.

The impact of the national high-risk pool fund was incorporated using 2024 claims experience and a white paper report from Wakely on the estimated high-cost risk pooling charges based on information voluntarily provided by issuers. The net impact of estimated charges and recoveries was calculated as \$1.45 PMPM payable.

The impact of the risk adjustment data validation program was incorporated using historical error rates from the final CMS RADV results and the RADV error rate report from Wakely based on information voluntarily provided by issuers. The net impact of estimated payment was calculated as \$1.97 PMPM receivable.

The resulting 2026 risk transfer receivable estimate is \$82.23 PMPM. Molina included \$1.45 PMPM payable for projected national high-risk pooling funding and \$1.97 PMPM receivable for projected risk adjustment data validation to get a net risk transfer receivable estimate of \$82.75 PMPM. This amount was converted from a paid to allowed basis and entered in the URRT Worksheet I, Section II.

The risk transfer receivable amounts in the projection period reflect expected changes in the relative risk of the population and changes to the statewide premium.

The 2026 statewide average premium was projected using historical experience and information from Wakely, including the estimated 2025 statewide average premium. An adjustment of was made to the statewide average premium to account for changes due to uniform silver-loading. Using historical experience and the adjustment for silver-loading, the 2026 statewide average premium increase is estimated to be 8.2%.

Please refer to WA Exhibit 10 for further information on projected risk adjustment.

Washington Marketplace Exchange Fee:

Washington Marketplace will charge a fee of \$5.11 PMPM which was divided by the total paid to allowed factor of 0.787 to convert to an allowed basis of \$6.49 PMPM for the Market Adjusted Index Rate. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1a to locate the same percentage for the Exchange User Fee entered in Worksheet 1, Section II.

Market Adjusted Index Rate: The market adjusted index rate is developed following the specifications of 45 CFR part 156.80(d)(1). Molina modified the index rate provided in URRT Worksheet I to a market adjusted index rate. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1a

Plan Adjusted Index Rates

The plan adjusted index rates are developed following the specifications of 45 CFR part 156.80(d)(2). The plan adjusted index rates are entered in Worksheet 2, Section IV, of the URRT. Molina calculated the plan adjusted index rates by applying plan specific level adjustments for actuarial value, cost



sharing utilization, additional benefits, and administrative costs, excluding exchange user fees, to the market adjusted index rate. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 10.2.

Paid to Allowed Ratio: The Paid to Allowed ratio reflects the estimated cost-sharing in the projected period. The Final 2026 AV Calculator was used to determine metal AVs, but for pricing a different calculator was used. This is detailed in the Pricing AVs section. The Paid to Allowed ratio is the member-weighted average of the Actuarial Values. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1b.

Benefits in Addition to EHBs:

There are no benefits in addition to EHBs. However, Molina covers the elective termination of pregnancy benefit. Per Checklist Item #10d, abortion services must be treated as non-EHBs in the URRT. Therefore, elective termination of pregnancy costs are included in the Index Rate and field 3.5 in the URRT has been adjusted to account for these costs. An estimated \$1.00 PMPM is used to account for abortion services. The percentage of premium by plan is used to calculate the Benefits in Addition to EHB, field 3.5 of Worksheet 2. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1b.

Retention Loads, excluding Exchange User Fees: All costs related to admin, profit & risk and taxes & fees, excluding the Washington Marketplace Fee, are calculated for each expected plan offering. Please refer to WA Exhibit 11.

Provider Network, Delivery System Characteristics, and Utilization Management Practices: Plan rates do not vary for variation in provider network, delivery system characteristics, or utilization management.

Provider Compensation Statement: Provider compensation does not include bonuses in addition to other payments.

Catastrophic plans: Not applicable.

Non-Benefit Expenses and Profit & Risk

Administrative Expense Load: Administrative expenses for the Marketplace product from 2024 and 2025 were reviewed and projected forward to 2026 to develop the administrative costs required to manage the Washington Marketplace population. An internal administrative cost budget was developed on a PMPM basis and applied to the Washington Marketplace rates. Part of the total administrative expense load is a subcomponent for Quality Expenses which are administrative costs dedicated to improving health care quality for Molina Marketplace members. The Quality Expense load is \$10.48 PMPM. Amounts for broker commissions were added to the administrative costs. The expected administrative expense load is 10.3%. Please refer to WA Exhibit 11.

Broker Commissions: Broker commissions of \$11.83 PMPM are expected based on historical brokersold business and a projection of new and renewing members sold through the broker channel.



Profit Margin: The target after-tax margin is 3.0%, which aligns with Molina's company standard target. Molina's current capital and surplus did not impact the filing. The profit and risk load of 3.0% of premium is consistent with the target margin filed and approved for each rating period from 2015 through 2026.

Taxes and Fees: Molina's estimated taxes and fees (excluding Exchange Fee) are 3.0%. The taxes and fees estimates are comprised of the following:

- **Income Tax:** An estimated 0.8% of premiums will be paid in Federal income taxes.
- WSHIP: The WSHIP assessment is projected at \$0.13 PMPM. Per the most recent information available in the 2023 Annual Report, WSHIP assessments were \$12 million in 2023 (an estimated \$0.25 PMPM). WSHIP assessments for 2024 were projected to be \$6 million. Therefore, Molina has estimated the WSHIP assessment to be \$0.13 PMPM for 2026.
- **Regulatory Surcharge:** The regulatory surcharge is an annual cost of operating the Office of the Insurance Commissioner which is charged to insurers like Molina. The 0.08% of premium is based on internal budgetary forecasts. The 2026 regulatory surcharge was assumed to be 0.08% of premium.
- **Risk Adjustment User Fee:** \$0.20 PMPM will be paid toward the risk adjustment user fee.
- **Insurance Fraud Surcharge:** The 2026 insurance fraud surcharge is estimated to be .004% of premium.
- **Premium Tax:** Molina has assumed 2.0% for the state premium tax.
- **PCORI:** An estimated \$0.33 PMPM (\$4.01 PMPY) will be paid toward the PCORI fee. This was estimated by projecting forward the \$3.47 PMPY value for members whose plan year ends September 2024 through October 2025 forward two years at a rate of 7.5% per year, the 3-year average annual increase.
- **WAPAL:** An estimated \$0.06 PMPM will be paid toward the WAPAL fund. The 2026 estimate is based on the most recent information available from the FY2025 Assessment Rate Notification to Payers.



Calibration

Age Curve Calibration: Molina calibrated the Plan Adjusted Index Rates to an age 21 rate. The average composite age factor was estimated by multiplying the population distribution by the age factors. The calibration factor is 0.580.

Molina estimated the average age of the single risk pool to be 43 years of age by multiplying the expected age distribution percentages by the age. Molina assumed an average age of 7 for the Age 0-14 cohort in the average age estimate and an average age of 71 for the Age 65+ cohort. Premium rates are based on the attained age as of the coverage effective date and will not be rerated/adjusted when a birthdate occurs during the year after the coverage starts.

Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.2b.

Geographic Factor Calibration: Molina applied geographic factors to the index rate in the calculation of region-specific rates. The geographic factors are based on the provider reimbursement expectations in each region.

None of the following items were used in establishing the geographic rating area factors:

- (i) Health status of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (ii) Medical condition of enrollees or the population in an area, including physical, mental and behavioral health illnesses;
- (iii) Claims experience;
- (iv) Health services utilization in the area;
- (v) Medical history of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (vi) Genetic information of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (vii) Disability status of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (viii) Other evidence of insurability applicable in the area.

Adjustments were made to the geographic factors to ensure that the minimum geographic factor and the maximum geographic factor did not deviate by more than 15% per Washington regulations. The calibration factor of 0.975 equals the inverse of the weighted average geographic factor.

Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 7.1.

Tobacco Factor Calibration: Molina does not price in a tobacco surcharge. The calibration factor is set to 1.000. The tobacco calibration factor has been set to 1.000 in 2023, 2024, and 2025 as well.

Base Premium Rate Development

The Base Premium Rates are calibrated to an age 21 premium with an area factor of 1.0. Only the allowable rating factors will be applied to the Base Premium Rates. Please see Appendix Exhibit 6.1.



PROJECTED LOSS RATIO

The projected medical loss ratio (MLR) using the federally prescribed MLR methodology is for calendar year 2026 based on the ratio of projected incurred claims divided by projected revenue. The MLR result was calculated to be 87.1%. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 11.1 for a full demonstration of the projected loss ratio. In the Part I Unified Rate Review Template, Worksheet 2, item 4.10 Loss Ratio displays a loss ratio in total and by plan adjusted index rates. The loss ratio calculated here follows a different formula than the federally prescribed MLR methodology and will not match that figure. The URRT loss ratio is incurred claims divided the sum of the risk adjustment transfer amount and the plan adjusted index rate premium. The federal MLR considers quality in the numerator and taxes and fees in the denominator.



PLAN PRODUCT INFORMATION

AV Metal Values

All plan offerings have cost-sharing levels that are different for Preferred Generic Drugs and Non-Preferred Generic Drugs. These plans are considered unique benefit design according to the logic used in the Final 2026 Actuarial Value Calculator (AVC). The AV metal values were determined by using a permissible alternative method that complies with 45 CFR 156.135(b)(3).

The AVC assumes one cost-sharing amount for all generic drugs. The AVC was used to calculate two AVs for each plan. The first was calculated using the preferred generic drug cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC. The second using the non-preferred generic drug cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC with all other inputs the same. The two AVs were blended using weights calculated from Molina's historical generic drug utilization to obtain the final AV.

The Bronze and Silver Standard plans were adjusted according to the same generic drug methodology. An adjustment factor was calculated for the standard plans using the original AV compared with the blended AV and applied to the Adjusted AV prepared by Wakely. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 11.4.

Please refer to the supporting document "Unique Plan Design Documentation" unique plan design certification for documentation on the generic drug cost-sharing component of the plans.

For the Expanded Bronze, Silver, Silver 73% CSR, Silver 87% CSR, and Silver 94% CSR plans, Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services have different cost sharing for office visits and all other services. The AVC combines these services and only allows a single input for these services. For the Expanded Bronze, Silver, Silver 73% CSR, and Silver 87% CSR plans, there is a \$1 copay for the first two primary care and Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient office visits. The AVC input does not accommodate this feature. The unique plan design certification for the Bronze and Silver plans was performed by Ksenia Whittal of Wakely Consulting. Please refer to Appendix B of the supporting document "Actuarial Value Certification for WAHBE 2026 Standard Medical Plan Designs".

Silver CSR Loading: In accordance with WAC 284-43-6820, a uniform CSR silver load adjustment factor of 1.435 has been applied to Silver plans for plan year 2026. Please refer to WA Exhibit 8.

AV Pricing Values

AV pricing value of each plan only includes the allowable modifiers to the index rate, as described in 45 CFR Part 156, §156.80(d)(2). Cost-sharing adjustments ensure that differences due to health status were not included in the adjustment. The modifiers are applied to the index rate. Molina relied on the Final 2026 AV Calculator to evaluate the Actuarial Value of the plan designs.



Plan ID	Plan Name	AV Metal Value	AV Pricing Value
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	0.8171	0.8171
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	0.7184	0.7184
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	0.6499	0.6499
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	0.7801	0.7801

Essential Health Benefits

All benefit plans offered meet essential health benefit (EHB) requirements. Molina plan designs in 2026 are all standard plan designs. The State of Washington has added new EHBs for plan years beginning on or after January 1, 2026. The EHB additions are as follows:

- Hearing Exams shall be categorized as Primary Care Visits.
- Hearing Aids will be subject to the DME category co-insurance amount and will not be subject to the deductible.
- Artificial Insemination shall be categorized as All Other Benefits.
- Human Donor Milk will be subject to zero cost sharing (no deductible, copay, or coinsurance will apply).

Membership Projections

Molina is filing Washington Marketplace rates in 18 counties representing 7 rating regions. The membership projection is based on anticipated renewals of existing members and new members. New membership is based on an estimate of the total number of members enrolled in Washington Marketplace by county. The source of new members is mostly from other carriers.

The enrollment projections by plan, including cost-sharing reduction eligible plans, were based on a projection of 2025 membership calculated early in 2025. The baseline membership projections reflected a decline in membership across all plans as a result of the 2026 rate change. Members are also anticipated to migrate away from Silver plans due to uniform silver-loading. Some of these members are expected to migrate toward Molina Gold plans.

We are anticipating that Molina will not offer one of the lowest cost Silver plans in 2026, and as a result, will continue to decline in Silver membership. This is partially because new members tend to select one of the lowest cost offerings in the market, including Cascade Select plan offerings from other carriers. As a result, Molina modeled a reduction in the proportion of available Silver members in the market compared to current membership. With the anticipated expiration of ePTCs, Molina modeled a reduction in membership. These members may move to other carriers or leave the market.

Molina plans to offer its products in the counties listed by region below.



Region	County List
1	King
2	Cowlitz, Kitsap, Lewis
3	Clark, Klickitat, Skamania
4	Ferry, Lincoln, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens
5	Mason, Pierce, Thurston
6	Benton, Franklin
8	Snohomish

Terminated Products

Molina is terminating the Constant Care Silver 1 plan design for 2026. Members currently enrolled in this plan will be mapped to the Molina Cascade Silver plan.

A summary of Molina's terminated, renewing, and new products is provided in the following table:

Plan ID	Plan Name	Metal	2026 Status
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	Gold	Renewing
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	Silver	Renewing
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	Bronze	Renewing
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	Gold	New
84481WA0060004	Constant Care Silver 1	Silver	Terminated

PLAN TYPE

All benefit plans are comprehensive HMO individual products.

MISCELLANEOUS INSTRUCTIONS

Effective Rate Review Information

URRT Comparison: Tables comparing the 2026 values with the 2025 values entered in the URRT (Worksheet I, Sections II) are provided in Appendix Exhibit 2.1.

Mental Health / Substance Use Disorder Financial Requirement Checklist: In Molina's mental health parity calculation template, the underlying claim data source is Molina's WA marketplace 2024



experience data projected forward to 2026 as described in the Actuarial Memorandum. No adjustment has been made to the data. The projections reflect the plan level assumptions and are based on the amounts that the Plan allows before reductions for enrollee cost sharing. A reasonable actuarial method was used to determine the dollar amount expected to be paid under a plan for medical/surgical benefits subject to a financial requirement or quantitative treatment limitation.

Reliance

The unique plan design certification for the Standard plans was performed by Ksenia Whittal of Wakely Consulting. Please refer to Appendix B of the supporting document "Actuarial Value Certification for WAHBE 2026 Standard Medical Plan Designs".

Milliman's MedInsight Health Cost Guidelines (HCG) grouper was relied upon for categorizing claims data for the experience period.

Wakely's white paper report on the estimated high-cost risk pooling charges (2023, 2024, and 2025 High-Cost Risk Pooling Program – National Estimate) was relied upon for our estimate of High Cost Risk Pool (HCRP) amounts.



Actuarial Certification

I, Kathryn Hall, am an employee of Molina Healthcare and I am a member in good standing with the American Academy of Actuaries meeting its qualification standards for actuaries issuing statements of actuarial opinion in the United States promulgated by the American Academy of Actuaries. I have the education and experience necessary to the perform the work and hereby certify, to the best of my knowledge and judgment, that this filing complies with applicable State and Federal Statues for individual rate filings. I certify the following:

The projected index rate is:

- a. In compliance with all applicable State and Federal Statutes and Regulations (45 CFR 156.80 and 147.102),
- b. Developed in compliance with the applicable Actuarial Standards of Practice,
- c. Reasonable in relation to the benefits provided and the population anticipated to be covered,
- d. Neither excessive nor deficient.

The index rate and only the allowable modifiers as described in 45 CFR 156.80(d)(1) and 45 CFR 156.80(d)(2) were used to generate plan level rates.

The geographic rating factors reflect only differences in the costs of delivery and do not include differences for population morbidity by geographic area.

Termination of pregnancy is a WA EHB under the "maternity and newborn services" category [WAC 284-43-5642]. The "Benefits in Addition to EHB" field is the multiplicative inverse of the value entered into the "EHB Percent of Total Premium" field on the Plans & Benefits Template (PBT). For the purposes of filling out the URRT Worksheets, abortion services for which public funding is prohibited was entered as Benefits in Addition to EHB, even though the benefits are considered EHBs in Washington.

The Final 2026 AV Calculator was used to determine the AV Metal Values shown in Worksheet 2 of the Part I Unified Rate Review Template. Adjustments were made for unique benefit designs as described in the Reliance and in the Plan Product Information / AV Metal Values sections of this memorandum.

Please refer to the supporting document "Unique Plan Design Documentation" unique plan design certification.



I certify that the rates were developed in accordance with the appropriate Actuarial Standards of Practice (ASOPs) and the profession's Code of Professional Conduct, including:

- ASOP 5: Incurred Health and Disability Claims
- ASOP 8: Regulatory Filings for Health Benefits, Accident and Health Insurance, and Entities Providing Health Benefits
- ASOP 12: Risk Classification
- ASOP 23: Data Quality
- ASOP 25: Credibility Procedures
- ASOP 41: Actuarial Communications
- ASOP 45: The Use of Health Status Based Risk Adjustment Methodologies
- ASOP 50: Determining Minimum Value and Actuarial Value under the Affordable Care Act
- ASOP 56: Modeling

05/13/2025

Date

Kathryn Hall, ASA, MAAA Actuarial Manager Molina Healthcare

	Benefit Components			Worksheet Controls					
		Molina Healthcare of Washington, In	c.		Individual	Plan Year	: 2026		
Section	1: Plan Information								
Line 1.1	HIOS Plan ID	84481WA0060005		Line 1.3	Metal Level	Gold	Line 1.5	Exchange Status	On Exchange
Line 1.2	Plan Name	Molina Cascade Complete Gold		Line 1.4	Cost-Share Reduction (CSR) Plan?		Line 1.6	New or Renewing	Renewing
Section	2: Plan Design Information			Section 3: N	letwork and Tier Information				
Line 2.1	Unique Plan Design	Yes		Line 3.1	Network Type	HMO			
Line 2.2	Use Integrated Medical & Drug Deductible?	Yes		Line 3.2	Network Name	Molina Marketplace			
Line 2.3	Apply Inpatient Copay per Day?	Yes		Line 3.3	In-Network Tiers (#)	1			
Line 2.4	Apply Skilled Nursing Facility Copay per Day?	Yes		Line 3.4	Tier 1 Utilization	100.00%			
Line 2.5	Separate MOOP for Medical & Drug Spending?			Line 3.5	Tier 2 Utilization				
Line 2.6	Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay	5		Line 3.6	Tier 3 Utilization				
Line 2.7	Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits	N/A		Line 3.7	Out-of-Network Benefits?	No			
Line 2.8	Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of Copays?	N/A							
Line 2.9	HSA Plan?	No							
Line 2.10	HSA Employer Contribution Amount								
Line 2.11	Different Cost-Sharing for Virtual vs Non-Virtual Care?	No							
Line 2.12	Pediatric Dental Embedded?	No							
Line 2.13	Includes Non-EHBs?	No							
Section	4: Cost-Share Designs								
Line 4.1	In-Network Tier 1:	Molina Marketplace							
						_			
		Medical	Drug	Combined	Errors/Warnings				
	Deductible			\$1,000					
	Default Coinsurance			20%					
	MOOP			\$7,000					

Default Coinsurance			20%							
MOOP			\$7,000							
				Copays			Coinsurance		1	
Medical	Upfront Visits	Subject to	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward	Comments	Errors/
Benefits	or Copays?	Deductible?			Deductible?			Deductible?		Warnings
Emergency Room Services		Yes	\$ 450	After Deductible						
Inpatient Hospital Services (e.g., Hospital Stay)		No	\$ 525	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 3	
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness		No	\$ 15	Before and After Deductible	No					
Specialist Visit		No	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No					
Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder Office Visits		No	\$ 15	Before and After Deductible	No					
Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder All Other OP Services		No	\$ 15	Before and After Deductible	No					
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)		Yes	\$ 300	After Deductible						
Rehabilitative Speech Therapy		No	\$ 25	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 1	
Rehabilitative Occupational and Rehabilitative Physical Therapy		No	\$ 25	Before and After Deductible	No			<u> </u>	Note 1	
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization		No	\$ -	Before and After Deductible				<u> </u>		
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services		No	\$ 20	Before and After Deductible	No					
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging		No	\$ 30	Before and After Deductible	No					
Skilled Nursing Facility		Yes	\$ 350	After Deductible					Note 2	
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)		Yes	\$ 350	After Deductible						
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services		Yes	\$ 75	After Deductible						
Urgent Care		No	\$ 35	Before and After Deductible	No					
Emergency Transportation		No	\$ 375	Before and After Deductible	No					
Other EHB Categories Other Practitioner Office Visit (Nurse, Physician Assistant)		No	\$ 15	Before and After Deductible	No					
Hospice Services		No	\$ 15	Before and After Deductible	No				No. C	
Hospice Services		Yes	\$ 15	Before and After Deductible	NO	20%	After Deductible	<u> </u>	Note 5	
Home Health Care Services		No		Before and After Deductible	No	20%	After Deductible	_	Note 5	
Inpatient Physician and Surgical Services		No	3 ID	Before and After Deductible	NO				Note 3	
Cosmetic Surgery		No	\$ 525	Before and After Deductible	Ne				Note 5	
Outpatient Rehabilitation Services		No	\$ 323 \$ 25	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 1	
Habilitation Services		No	\$ 25	Before and After Deductible	No			+	Note 1	
Chiropractic Care		No	\$ 25	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 1	
Durable Medical Equipment		Yes	\$ 25	Before and After Deductible	NO	20%	After Deductible	-	Note I	
Hearing Aids		No				20%	Before Deductible	No		
Routine Foot Care		No	¢ 15	Before and After Deductible	No	2076	Belore Deductible	NO		
Acupuncture		No	\$ 25	Before and After Deductible	No			+	Note 1	
Routine Eye Exam for Children		No	s .	Before and After Deductible	140				Hote I	
Eve Glasses for Children		No	\$ -	Before and After Deductible						
Abortion for Which Public Funding is Prohibited		No	\$ -	Before and After Deductible						
Transplant		No	\$ 525	Before and After Deductible	No					
Dialysis		Yes				20%	After Deductible	-		
Chemotherapy		No	\$ 100	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 4	
Radiation		Yes	\$ 350	After Deductible						
Prosthetic Devices		Yes				20%	After Deductible	-		-
Infusion Therapy		Yes				20%	After Deductible			
Treatment for Temporomandibular Joint Disorders		Yes	\$ 75	After Deductible					Note 1	
Nutritional Counseling		No	\$ 15	Before and After Deductible	No					
Reconstructive Surgery		No	\$ 525	Before and After Deductible	No					
Gender Affirming Care		No	\$ 15	Before and After Deductible	No					
Diabetes Care Management		No	\$ 15	Before and After Deductible	No					
Inherited Metabolic Disorder - PKU		No	\$ 15	Before and After Deductible	No					
Dental Anesthesia		Yes	\$ 75	After Deductible					Note 1	
Non-EHB Benefits										
								-		
Drug Benefit Tiers (add/modify descriptions as necessary)	Maximum Coinsurance	Subject to Deductible?	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward Deductible?	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward Deductible?	Comments	Errors/ Warnings
Generic Drugs (Tier 1)		No	\$ 10	Before and After Deductible	No					
Preferred Brand Drugs (Tier 2)		No	\$ 60	Before and After Deductible	No					
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs (Tier 3)		No	\$ 100	Before and After Deductible	No					
Specialty Drugs (Tier 4)		No	\$ 100	Before and After Deductible	No					-

 Notes
 Cost share just for physician/professional services.

 Viol
 Per day copay, Cost share just for physician/professional services.

 Viol
 Per day copay, Cost share just for physician/professional services.

 Notes
 •

 Viol
 Per day copay, institution of the copay per stay. The copay for all inpatient Hospital Services covers the facility fee and professional services. For instance, an individual with a one-day stay at a hospital in the Complete Gold standard plan would pay only the \$525 copay.

 Note 5
 Per day copay.

Benefit Components			Worksheet Controls							
Com	pany: Molina Healthcare of Washin	igton, Inc.	Market	Individual	Plan Year:	2026				
tion 1: Plan Information										
.1 HIOS Plan ID	84481WA0060006		Line 1.3	Metal Level	Silver	Li	ne 1.5	Exchange Status	On Exchange	
2 Plan Name	Molina Cascade Silver		Line 1.4	Cost-Share Reduction (CSR) Plan?	No	Li	ne 1.6	New or Renewing	Renewing	
tion 2: Plan Design Information		-	Section 3: N	letwork and Tier Information						
Unique Plan Design	Yes	-	Line 3.1	Network Type	HMO					
2 Use Integrated Medical & Drug Deductible?	Yes		Line 3.2	Network Name	Molina Marketplace					
Apply Inpatient Copay per Day?	Yes		Line 3.3	In-Network Tiers (#)	1					
4 Apply Skilled Nursing Facility Copay per Day?	Yes		Line 3.4	Tier 1 Utilization	100.00%					
5 Separate MOOP for Medical & Drug Spending?			Line 3.5	Tier 2 Utilization						
.6 Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay	5		Line 3.6	Tier 3 Utilization						
8.7 Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits	2		Line 3.7	Out-of-Network Benefits?	No					
8 Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number	r of N/A									
Copays? 19 HSA Plan?	No									
10 HSA Employer Contribution Amount	NO									
111 Different Cost-Sharing for Virtual vs Non-Virtual Care?	No	<u>-</u>								
2.12 Pediatric Dental Embedded?	No									
13 Includes Non-EHBs?	No									
tion 4: Cost-Share Designs										
	Molina Marketplace	0	Combined	Francis Advantages						
Deductible	Molina Marketplace	Drug	Combined	Errors/Warnings						
Deductible		Drug	\$2,500	Errors/Warnings						
Default Coinsurance		Drug	\$2,500 30%	Errors/Warnings						
		Drug	\$2,500				6. inc.			
Default Coinsurance MOOP	Medical		\$2,500 30% \$9,750	Сорауз		Annount	Coinsurance	Arrent Januari	Community	Errory
Default Coinsurance MOOP Medical	Medical Upfront Visits	Subject to	\$2,500 30%		Accrues toward	Amount	Coinsurance Applies	Accrues toward	Comments	
Default Coinsurance MOOP Medical Benefits	Medical Upfront Visits or Copays?	Subject to Deductible?	\$2,500 30% \$9,750 Amount	Copays Applies	Accrues toward Deductible?	Amount		Accrues toward Deductible?	Comments	
Default Coinsurance MOOP Medical Emergency Room Services Emergency Room Services	Medical Upfront Visits or Copays? No	Subject to Deductible? Yes	\$2,500 30% \$9,750 Amount \$ 800	Copays Applies After Deductible		Amount				
Default Coinsurance MOOP Medical Benefits Emergency Room Services Impatient Nospital Services (e.g. Hospital Stay)	Medical Upfront Visits or Copays? No No	Subject to Deductible? Yes Yes	\$2,500 30% \$9,750 Amount \$ 800 \$ 800	Copays Applies After Deductible After Deductible	Deductible?	Amount			Note 3	
Default Coinsurance MOOP Medical Emergency Room Services Inpatient Hospital Services (e.g., Hospital Stay) Primary Care Vito Torreat an Injury or Illneis.	Medical Upfront Visits or Copays? No No Yes	Subject to Deductible? Yes Yes No	\$2,500 30% \$9,750 Amount \$ 800 \$ 800 \$ 200	Copays Applies After Deductible After Deductible Before and After Deductible	Deductible?	Amount				
Defaul Coinsurance MOOP Medical Benefits Emergency Room Services Inpatient Hospital Services (e.g. Hospital Stay) Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness Specialist Visit	Medical Upfront Visits or Copays? No No No No	Subject to Deductible? Yes Yes No No	\$2,500 30% \$9,750 Amount \$ 800 \$ 800 \$ 200 \$ 65	Copays Applies After Deductible After Deductible Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	Deductible?	Amount			Note 3 Note 5	
Default Coinsurance MOOP Medical Emergency Room Services Inpatient Hospital Services Primary Care Vita to Treat an Injury or Illness Specialist Visit Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder Office Visits	Medical Upfront Visits or Copays? No No Yes No Yes	Subject to Deductible? Yes No No No	\$2,500 30% \$9,750 Amount \$ 800 \$ 800 \$ 200 \$ 200 \$ 5 \$ 200 \$ 5 \$ 20	Copays Applies After Deductible After Deductible Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	Deductible?	Amount			Note 3	
Default Coinsurance MOOP Emergency Room Services Impatient Nospital Services (e.g., Hospital Stay) Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness Specialist Visit Substance Use Disorder Office Visits Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder Office Visits	Medical Upfront Visits or Copays? No No Yes No Yes No	Subject to Deductible? Yes No No No	\$2,500 30% \$9,750 Amount \$ 800 \$ 800 \$ 200 \$ 65	Copays Applies After Deductible After Deductible Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	Deductible?		Applies		Note 3 Note 5	
Default Coinsurance MOOP MoDP Immediate Immergency Room Services Inpatient Hospital Services (e.g. Hospital Stay) Primary Care Vita to Treat an Injury or Illness Specialist Visit Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder Office Visits Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder All Other OP Services Imaging (CTVP Scans, MRI)	Medical Upfront Visits or Copay? No No Yes No Yes No No	Subject to Deductible? Yes No No No No Yes	\$2,500 30% \$9,750 Amount \$ 800 \$ 800 \$ 200 \$ 200 \$ 5 \$ 200 \$ 5 \$ 20	Copays Applies After Deductible After Deductible Before and After Ceductible Before and After Ceductible Before and After Ceductible	Deductible?	Amount 30%			Note 3 Note 5	
Default Coinsurance MOOP Inguister Control Con	Medical Upfront Visits or Copays? No No Yes No No No No No No No	Subject to Deductible? Yes No No No Yes No	\$2,500 30% \$9,750 Amount \$ 800 \$ 20 \$ 65 \$ 20 \$ 30 \$ 30	Copays Applies After Deductible After Deductible Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	Deductible?		Applies		Note 3 Note 5 Note 5	
Default Coinsurance MOOP MoDP Immagnetistic Construction Institute of the Construction Institute of the Construction Specialist Visit Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder Office Visits Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder All Other OP Services Immaging (CTVET Scans, Mills) Rehabilitative Speech Therapy	Medical Upfront Visits or Copays? No No No No No No No No No No No	Subject to Deductible? Yes No No No Yes No No No	\$2,500 30% \$9,750 Amount \$ 800 \$ 200 \$ 665 \$ 200 \$ 300 \$ 300 \$ 300 \$ 300 \$ 300 \$ 400	Copays Applies After Deductible After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No No No No No No		Applies		Note 3 Note 5 Note 5 Note 1	
Default Coinsurance MOOP Inguister Control Con	Medical Upfront Visits or Copays? No No Yes No No No No No No No	Subject to Deductible? Yes No No No Yes No	\$2,500 30% \$9,750 Amount \$ 800 \$ 200 \$ 665 \$ 200 \$ 300 \$ 300 \$ 300 \$ 300 \$ 300 \$ 400	Copays Applies After Deductible After Deductible Before and After Obductible Before and After Obductible	No No No No No No		Applies		Note 3 Note 5 Note 5 Note 1	Error

	Medical	Drug	Combined	Errors/Warnings						
Deductible			\$2,500							
Default Coinsurance			30%							
MOOP			\$9,750		-					
				Copays			Coinsurance			
Medical	Upfront Visits	Subject to	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward	Comments	Errors/
Benefits	or Copays?	Deductible?	Amount	Applies	Deductible?	Amount	Applies	Deductible?	Comments	Warning
		Deductible?			Deductible?			Deductible?		warning
Emergency Room Services	No	res	\$ 800	After Deductible						
Inpatient Hospital Services (e.g., Hospital Stay)	No	Yes	\$ 800	After Deductible					Note 3	
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness	Yes	No	\$ 20	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 5	
Specialist Visit	No	No	\$ 65	Before and After Deductible	No					
Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder Office Visits	Yes	No	\$ 20	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 5	
Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder All Other OP Services	No	No	\$ 30	Before and After Deductible	No					
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	No	Yes				30%	After Deductible			
Rehabilitative Speech Therapy	No	No	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 1	
Rehabilitative Occupational and Rehabilitative Physical Therapy	No	No	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 1	
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization	No	No	\$ -	Before and After Deductible						
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services	No	No	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No					
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging	No	No	\$ 65	Before and After Deductible	No					
Skilled Nursing Facility	No	Yes	\$ 800	After Deductible					Note 6	
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	No	Yes	\$ 600	After Deductible					Note 2	
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	No	Yes	\$ 200	After Deductible					Note 2	
Urgent Care	No	No	\$ 65	Before and After Deductible	No					
Emergency Transportation	No	No	\$ 375	Before and After Deductible	No					
Other EHB Categories										
Other Practitioner Office Visit (Nurse, Physician Assistant)	Yes	No	\$ 20	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 5	
Hospice Services	No	No	\$ 30	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 6	
Infertility Treatment	No	Yes				30%	After Deductible			
Home Health Care Services	No	No	\$ 30	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 6	
Inpatient Physician and Surgical Services	No	No	\$ -	Before and After Deductible					Note 3	
Cosmetic Surgery	No	Yes	\$ 800	After Deductible						
Outpatient Rehabilitation Services	No	No	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No					
Habilitation Services	No	No	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No					
Chiropractic Care	No	No	\$ 20	Before and After Deductible	No					
Durable Medical Equipment	No	Yes	y 10	before and Anter beddenble	110	30%	After Deductible			
Hearing Aids	No	Yes			-	30%	Before and After Deductible			
Routine Foot Care	No	No	\$ 20	Before and After Deductible	No	30%	before and when beddenble			
Acupuncture	No	No	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No					
Routine Eye Exam for Children	No	No	3 40	Before and After Deductible	NO					
Eye Glasses for Children	No	No	5 ·	Before and After Deductible						
	No	No	5 ·			-				
Abortion for Which Public Funding is Prohibited			> -	Before and After Deductible						
Transplant	No	Yes	\$ 800	After Deductible		2007	After Deduztikis			
Dialysis	No	Yes				30%	After Deductible			
Chemotherapy	No	Yes	\$ 250	After Deductible						
Radiation	No	Yes	\$ 600	After Deductible						
Prosthetic Devices	No	Yes				30%	After Deductible			
Infusion Therapy	No	Yes				30%	After Deductible			
Treatment for Temporomandibular Joint Disorders	No	Yes	\$ 200	After Deductible						
Nutritional Counseling	No	No	\$ 20	Before and After Deductible	No					
Reconstructive Surgery	No	Yes	\$ 800	After Deductible						
Gender Affirming Care	No	No	\$ 20	Before and After Deductible	No					
Diabetes Care Management	No	No	\$ 20	Before and After Deductible	No					
Inherited Metabolic Disorder - PKU	No	No	\$ 20	Before and After Deductible	No					
Dental Anesthesia	No	Yes	\$ 600	After Deductible					Note 2	
Non-EHB Benefits										
Drug Benefit Tiers	Maximum	Subject to	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward	Amount	Applies		Comments	Errors
(add/modify descriptions as necessary)	Coinsurance	Deductible?			Deductible?			Deductible?		Warnin
Generic Drugs (Tier 1)		No	\$ 25	Before and After Deductible	No					
Preferred Brand Drugs (Tier 2)		No	\$ 75	Before and After Deductible	No					
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs (Tier 3)		Yes	\$ 250	After Deductible						
Specialty Drugs (Tier 4)		Yes	\$ 250	After Deductible						

 Notes
 Notes

 Notes
 Cost share just for physician/professional services

 Notes
 So st share just for fully services

 Notes
 Per day copay, maximum of five copays per stay. The copay for all inpatient Hospital Services covers the facility fee and professional services. For instance, an individual with a one-day stay at a hospital in the Complete Gold standard plan would pay only the \$525 copay

 Note 4
 Cost share apple to outpatient facility, professional/administration fees, and the associated drug

 Note 4
 Cost share apple for two wises at \$1 copay, after which stated cost-sharing applies

 Note 5
 Per day copay.

Benefit Components			Worksheet Controls									
	Molina Healthcare of Washington, In	ic.	Market		Plan Year:	2026			-			
1: Plan Information												
HIOS Plan ID Plan Name	84481WA0060006 Molina Cascade Silver 73		Line 1.3 Line 1.4	Metal Level Cost-Share Reduction (CSR) Plan?	Silver 73% AV Level Silver Plan		Line 1.5	Exchange Status New or Renewing	On Exchange Renewing			
	monte cascade silver 75				1370 Per Cerei Siver Fran		Line no	new or nenewing	Reneting			
2: Plan Design Information				etwork and Tier Information	10.00							
Unique Plan Design Use Integrated Medical & Drug Deductible?	Yes		Line 3.1 Line 3.2	Network Type Network Name	HMO Molina Marketplace							
Apply Inpatient Copay per Day?	Yes		Line 3.3	In-Network Tiers (#)	1							
Apply Skilled Nursing Facility Copay per Day?	Yes		Line 3.4	Tier 1 Utilization	100.00%							
Separate MOOP for Medical & Drug Spending? Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay	5		Line 3.5 Line 3.6	Tier 2 Utilization Tier 3 Utilization								
Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits	2		Line 3.7	Out-of-Network Benefits?	No							
	N/A											
Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of Copays?	N/A											
HSA Plan?	No											
HSA Employer Contribution Amount Different Cost-Sharing for Virtual vs Non-Virtual Care?	No											
Pediatric Dental Embedded?	No											
Includes Non-EHBs?	No											
4: Cost-Share Designs												
In-Network Tier 1:	Molina Marketplace											
	Medical	Dente	Combined	Errors/Warnings	_							
Deductible	Medical	Drug	Combined \$2,500	Errors/Warnings	-							
Default Coinsurance			30%									
MOOP			\$7,950						-			
Medical	Unfront Visits	Subject to	Amount	Copays Applies	Accruac toward	Amount	Coinsurance	A convectory and	Comments	Frror		
Benefits	or Copays?	Deductible?	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward Deductible?	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward Deductible?	comments	Warnin		
Emergency Room Services	No	Yes	\$ 800									
Inpatient Hospital Services (e.g., Hospital Stay)	No	Yes No	\$ 800	After Deductible Before and After Deductible	Ne				Note 3 Note 5			
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness Specialist Visit	Yes	No	\$ 20	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No				Note 5			
Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder Office Visits	Yes	No	\$ 20	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 5			
Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder All Other OP Services	No	No	\$ 30	Before and After Deductible	No							
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs) Rehabilitative Speech Therapy	No	Yes	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No	30%	After Deductible		Note 1			
Rehabilitative Occupational and Rehabilitative Physical Therapy	No	No	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 1			
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization	No	No	\$ -	Before and After Deductible								
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging	No	No	\$ 40 \$ 65	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No			_				
Skilled Nursing Facility	No	Yes	\$ 800	After Deductible	IND				Note 6			
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	No	Yes	\$ 600	After Deductible					Note 2			
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	No	Yes	\$ 200 \$ 65	After Deductible Before and After Deductible					Note 2			
Urgent Care Emergency Transportation	No	No	\$ 325	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No			_				
Other EHB Categories												
Other Practitioner Office Visit (Nurse, Physician Assistant)	Yes	No	\$ 20	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No				Note 5			
Hospice Services Infertility Treatment	No	No	\$ 30	Before and After Deductible	NO	30%	After Deductible		Note 6			
Home Health Care Services	No	No	\$ 30	Before and After Deductible	No	3070	Alter Octobellate		Note 6			
Inpatient Physician and Surgical Services	No	No	s -	Before and After Deductible					Note 3			
Cosmetic Surgery Outpatient Rehabilitation Services	No No	Yes No	\$ 800 \$ 40	After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No				Note 1			
Habilitation Services	No	No	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 1	1		
Chiropractic Care	No	No	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 1			
Durable Medical Equipment Hearing Aids	No No	Yes Yes				30% 30%	After Deductible Before and After Deductible					
Routine Foot Care	No	No	\$ 20	Before and After Deductible	No	50 10	Control and Anter Deductible					
Acupuncture	No	No	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No							
Routine Eye Exam for Children Eye Glasses for Children	No No	No No	s -	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	-							
Abortion for Which Public Funding is Prohibited	No	No	\$ -	Before and After Deductible								
Transplant	No	Yes	\$ 800	After Deductible								
Dialysis Chemotherapy	No	Yes	\$ 250	After Deductible		30%	After Deductible		Note 4			
Radiation	No	Yes	\$ 600	After Deductible					1010 4			
Prosthetic Devices	No	Yes	\$ 250	After Deductible					Note 4			
Infusion Therapy Treatment for Temporomandibular Joint Disorders	No	Yes	\$ 200	After Deductible		30%	After Deductible		Note 1			
Nutritional Counseling	No	No	\$ 200	After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No				Note 1			
Reconstructive Surgery	No	Yes	\$ 800	After Deductible								
Gender Affirming Care	No	No	\$ 20 \$ 20	Before and After Deductible	No							
Diabetes Care Management Inherited Metabolic Disorder - PKU	No	No	\$ 20	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No							
Dental Anesthesia	No	Yes	\$ 200	After Deductible					Note 1			
Non-EHB Benefits												
Drug Benefit Tiers	Maximum	Subject to	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward	Comments	Error		
(add/modify descriptions as necessary)	Coinsurance	Deductible?			Deductible?			Deductible?		Warni		
Generic Druce (Tier 1)		No	\$ 24									
Generic Drugs (Tier 1) Preferred Brand Drugs (Tier 2)		No No	\$ 24 \$ 75	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No							

Notes Notes Notes Note Cost share just for physician/professional services Note Cost share just for physician/professional services Note Cost share just for copy, mammum of two copys per stay. The copay for all inpatient Hospital Services covers the facility fee and professional services. For instance, an individual with a one-day stay at a hospital in the Complete Gold standard plan would pay only the \$525 copay Note Cost are applies to couple facility of the copay, after which stated cost-sharing applies Note Set Cost are applies to couple at all copay, after which stated cost-sharing applies Note Set Cost are applies to couple.

Benefit Components			Controls							
1	ompany: Molina Healthcare of	Washington, Inc.	Market		Plan Year:	2026				
on 1: Plan Information										
HIOS Plan ID	84481WA0060006		Line 1.3	Metal Level	Silver		Line 1.5	Exchange Status	On Exchange	
Plan Name	Molina Cascade Silver	r 87	Line 1.4	Cost-Share Reduction (CSR) Plan?	87% AV Level Silver Plan		Line 1.6	New or Renewing	Renewing	
on 2: Plan Design Information			Section 3: N	etwork and Tier Information				-		
Unique Plan Design	Ver		Line 3.1	Network Type	HMO					
Use Integrated Medical & Drug Deductible?	Yes		Line 3.2	Network Type Network Name	Molina Marketplace					
Apply Inpatient Copay per Day?	Yes		Line 3.3	In-Network Tiers (#)	1					
Apply Skilled Nursing Facility Copay per Day?	Yes		Line 3.4	Tier 1 Utilization	100.00%					
Separate MOOP for Medical & Drug Spending?			Line 3.5	Tier 2 Utilization						
Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay	5		Line 3.6	Tier 3 Utilization						
Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visite			Line 3.7	Out-of-Network Benefits?	No					
Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Numl Copays?										
HSA Plan? HSA Employer Contribution Amount	No									
1 Different Cost-Sharing for Virtual vs Non-Virtual Care?	No									
2 Pediatric Dental Embedded?	No									
3 Includes Non-EHBs?	No									
on 4: Cost-Share Designs										
In-Network Tier 1:	Molina Marketplace									
	Medical	Drug	Combined	Errors/Warnings						
Deductible Default Coinsurance			\$750 20%							
Default Coinsurance MOOP			20% \$2.850							
WOOP			\$2,000		I		Coinsurance		_	
Medical	Upfront Visits	Subject to	A	Copays Applies	Accrues toward	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward	Comments	En
Benefits	or Copays?	Deductible?	Amount	Applies	Deductible?	Amount	Applies	Deductible?	Comments	War
Emergency Room Services	No	Yes	\$ 425	After Deductible	beddetiblet			Deductione.		
Inpatient Hospital Services (e.g., Hospital Stay)	No	Yes	\$ 425						Note 3	
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness	Yes	No	\$ 5	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 5	
Specialist Visit	No	No	\$ 30		No					
Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder Office Visits	Yes	No	\$ 5	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 5	
Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder All Other OP Services	No	No	\$ 10	Before and After Deductible	No					
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	No	Yes				20%	After Deductible			
Rehabilitative Speech Therapy	No No	No	\$ 20	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No			_	Note 1 Note 1	
Rehabilitative Occupational and Rehabilitative Physical Therapy Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization	No	No	\$ -	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	NO			_	Note 1	
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services	No	No	\$ 20		No					
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging	No	No	\$ 40		No					
Skilled Nursing Facility	No	Yes	\$ 425	After Deductible					Note 6	
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	No	Yes	\$ 325						Note 2	
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	No	Yes	\$ 120						Note 2	
Urgent Care Emergency Transportation	No	No No	\$ 30	Before and After Deductible	No					<u> </u>
Other EHB Categories	INU	NO	1/5	before and Arter DeddClible	NO					
Other Practitioner Office Visit (Nurse, Physician Assistant)	Yes	No	\$ 5	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 5	
Hospice Services	No	No	\$ 10	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 6	
Infertility Treatment	No	Yes				20%	After Deductible			
Home Health Care Services	No	No	\$ 10		No				Note 6	
Inpatient Physician and Surgical Services	No	No	5 -	Before and After Deductible					Note 3	
Cosmetic Surgery Outpatient Rehabilitation Services	No	Yes No	\$ 425	After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No					<u> </u>
Habilitation Services	No	No	\$ 20		No					-
Chiropractic Care	No	No	\$ 20		No					1
Durable Medical Equipment	No	Yes				20%	After Deductible			
Hearing Aids	No	Yes				20%	Before and After Deductible			
Routine Foot Care	No	No	\$ 5		No					
Acupuncture Routine Eve Exam for Children	No	No	S 20	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No					<u> </u>
Routine Eye Exam for Children Eye Glasses for Children	No	No	· ·	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible						
Abortion for Which Public Funding is Prohibited	No	No	\$	Before and After Deductible						
Transplant	No	Yes	\$ 425	After Deductible						1
Dialysis	No	Yes				20%	After Deductible			
Chemotherapy	No	Yes	\$ 160							
Radiation	No	Yes	\$ 325	After Deductible						
Prosthetic Devices	No	Yes				20%	After Deductible			
Infusion Therapy	No	Yes				20%	After Deductible			<u> </u>
Treatment for Temporomandibular Joint Disorders Nutritional Counseling	No	Yes No	\$ 120 \$ 10	After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No					
Reconstructive Surgery	No	NO Yes	\$ 10		OVI					
Gender Affirming Care	No	No	\$ 425		No					
	No	No	\$ 10	Before and After Deductible	No					
Diabetes Care Management										
Diabetes Care Management Inherited Metabolic Disorder - PKU	No	No	\$ 10	Before and After Deductible	No					
		No Yes	\$ 10 \$ 120		No				Note 1	

Applies

 Non-EHB Benefits

 Image: Image and the second sec

 Notes
 Cost share just for physician/professional services

 Note 2
 Cost share just for facility services

 Note 2
 Cost share just for facility services

 Note 4
 Cost share just for facility services

 Note 4
 Cost share payles to originate facility for all inpatient Hospital Services covers the facility fee and professional services. For instance, an individual with a one-day stay at a hospital in the Complete Gold standard plan would pay only the \$525 copa, Note 4

 Note 4
 Cost share applies to outprist facility, for all inpatient Hospital Services covers the facility fee and professional services. For instance, an individual with a one-day stay at a hospital in the Complete Gold standard plan would pay only the \$525 copa, Note 4

 Note 4
 Cost share applies to outprist facility, for all inpatient Hospital Services covers the facility fee and professional services. For instance, an individual with a one-day stay at a hospital in the Complete Gold standard plan would pay only the \$525 copa, Note 4

 Note 5
 Eligible for two visus at \$1 copa, after which stated cost-sharing applies

 Note 6
 Per day copay.

Subject to Deductible?

Maximum

Coinsurance

Amount

Errors/ Warnings

Comments

Accrues toward Deductible?

Benefit Components			Worksheet Controls							
Compan	y: Molina Healthcare of	Washington, Inc.	Market		Plan Year	2026			_	
1: Plan Information										
HIOS Plan ID Plan Name	84481WA0060006 Molina Cascade Silve	.04	Line 1.3	Metal Level Cost-Share Reduction (CSR) Plan?	Silver 94% AV Level Silver Plan		Line 1.5	Exchange Status New or Renewing	On Exchange Renewing	
	Wolina Cascade Silve	34			5476 AV LEVELSIVEL FIGH		Line 1.0	New of Kenewing	Kenewing	
2: Plan Design Information				etwork and Tier Information	1.0.00					
Unique Plan Design Use Integrated Medical & Drug Deductible?	Yes		Line 3.1 Line 3.2	Network Type Network Name	HMO Molina Marketplace					
Apply Inpatient Copay per Day?	Yes		Line 3.3	In-Network Tiers (#)	1					
Apply Skilled Nursing Facility Copay per Day? Separate MOOP for Medical & Drug Spending?	Yes		Line 3.4 Line 3.5	Tier 1 Utilization Tier 2 Utilization	100.00%					
Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay	5		Line 3.6	Tier 3 Utilization						
Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits	2		Line 3.7	Out-of-Network Benefits?	No					
Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of	N/A			1						
Copays? HSA Plan?	No									
HSA Employer Contribution Amount	NO									
Different Cost-Sharing for Virtual vs Non-Virtual Care?	No									
Pediatric Dental Embedded? Includes Non-EHBs?	No No									
4: Cost-Share Designs		-								
In-Network Tier 1:	Molina Marketplace									
Deductible	Medical	Drug	Combined	Errors/Warnings	-					
Default Coinsurance			15%		1					
MOOP			\$2,400						_	
Medical	Upfront Visits	Subject to	Amount	Copays	Accrues toward	Amount	Coinsurance	Accrues toward	Comments	Erro
Benefits	or Copays?	Deductible?	Amount	Appres	Deductible?	Amount	Appnes	Deductible?	comments	Warni
Emergency Room Services Inpatient Hospital Services (e.g., Hospital Stay)	No	No	\$ 150	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No				Note 3	
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness	Yes	No	\$ 100	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No				Note 3	
Specialist Visit	No	No	\$ 15	Before and After Deductible	No					
Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder Office Visits Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder All Other OP Services	Yes	No No	\$ 1	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No				Note 5	
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	No	No		before and Arter Deduction	110	15%	Before and After Deductible	No		
Rehabilitative Speech Therapy Rehabilitative Occupational and Rehabilitative Physical Therapy	No	No	\$ 5	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No				Note 1	
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization	No	No	\$ -	Before and After Deductible	NO				Note 1	
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services	No	No	\$ 5	Before and After Deductible	No					
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging Skilled Nursing Facility	No	No	\$ 15	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No				Note 6	
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	No	No	\$ 100	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 2	
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	No	No	\$ 25	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 2	
Urgent Care Emergency Transportation	No	No No	\$ 75	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No					
Other EHB Categories										
Other Practitioner Office Visit (Nurse, Physician Assistant) Hospice Services	Yes No	No No	\$ 1 \$ 5	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No				Note 5 Note 6	
Infertility Treatment	No	No				15%	Before and After Deductible	No		
Home Health Care Services Inpatient Physician and Surgical Services	No	No	\$ 5	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No				Note 6 Note 3	
Cosmetic Surgery	No	No	\$ 100	Before and After Deductible	No				NOTE 5	
Outpatient Rehabilitation Services	No	No	\$ 5	Before and After Deductible	No					
Habilitation Services Chiropractic Care	No	No	\$ 5	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No					
Durable Medical Equipment	No	No				15%	Before and After Deductible	No		
Hearing Aids Routine Foot Care	No No	No	\$ 1	Before and After Deductible	No	15%	Before and After Deductible	No		
Acupuncture	No	No	\$ 5	Before and After Deductible	No					
Routine Eye Exam for Children Eye Glasses for Children	No No	No No	\$ -	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible						
Abortion for Which Public Funding is Prohibited	No	No	s -	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible						
Transplant	No	No	\$ 100	Before and After Deductible	No					
Dialysis Chemotherapy	No	No	\$ 25	Before and After Deductible	No	15%	Before and After Deductible	No		
Radiation	No	No	\$ 100	Before and After Deductible	No					
Prosthetic Devices Infusion Therapy	No No	No				15%	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No		
Treatment for Temporomandibular Joint Disorders	No	No	\$ 25	Before and After Deductible	No	13%	Sefore and Arter Deductible	INO		
Nutritional Counseling	No	No	\$ 1	Before and After Deductible	No					
Reconstructive Surgery Gender Affirming Care	No	No	\$ 100 \$ 1	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No					
Diabetes Care Management	No	No	\$ 1	Before and After Deductible	No					
Inherited Metabolic Disorder - PKU Dental Anesthesia	No	No	\$ 1	Before and After Deductible	No					
Dental Anesthesia Non-EHB Benefits	No	No	a 100	Before and After Deductible	NO					-
Non-EHB Benefits Drug Benefit Tiers	Maximum	Subject to	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward	Comments	Error
add/modify descriptions as necessary)	Coinsurance	Deductible?	Amount	Арриез	Deductible?	Amount	Appiles	Accrues toward Deductible?	Comments	Warni
		No	\$ 5	Before and After Deductible	No					
Generic Drugs (Tier 1) Preferred Brand Drugs (Tier 2)		No		Before and After Deductible	No					

 Notes
 Cost share just for physician/professional services

 Note 2
 Cost share just for facility services

 Note 2
 Cost share just for facility services

 Note 4
 Cost share just for facility services

 Note 4
 Cost share payles to originate facility for all inpatient Hospital Services covers the facility fee and professional services. For instance, an individual with a one-day stay at a hospital in the Complete Gold standard plan would pay only the \$525 copa, Note 4

 Note 4
 Cost share applies to outprist facility, for all inpatient Hospital Services covers the facility fee and professional services. For instance, an individual with a one-day stay at a hospital in the Complete Gold standard plan would pay only the \$525 copa, Note 4

 Note 4
 Cost share applies to outprist facility, for all inpatient Hospital Services covers the facility fee and professional services. For instance, an individual with a one-day stay at a hospital in the Complete Gold standard plan would pay only the \$525 copa, Note 4

 Note 5
 Eligible for two visus at \$1 copa, after which stated cost-sharing applies

 Note 6
 Per day copay.

	Benefit Components			Worksheet Controls						
	Company	Molina Healthcare of Washing	ton, Inc.	Market:	Individual	Plan Year:	2026			
Section	1: Plan Information									
ine 1.1	HIOS Plan ID	84481WA0060007	Li	ine 1.3	Metal Level	Expanded Bronze	Line 1.5	Exchange Status	On Exchange	
ine 1.2	Plan Name	Molina Cascade Bronze	Li	ine 1.4	Cost-Share Reduction (CSR) Plan?		Line 1.6	New or Renewing	Renewing	
Section	2: Plan Design Information		s	Section 3: N	etwork and Tier Information					
ine 2.1	Unique Plan Design	Yes		ine 3.1	Network Type	HMO				
ne 2.2	Use Integrated Medical & Drug Deductible?	Yes		ine 3.2	Network Name	Molina Marketplace				
ne 2.3	Apply Inpatient Copay per Day?	No		ine 3.3	In-Network Tiers (#)	1				
ne 2.4	Apply Skilled Nursing Facility Copay per Day?	No		ine 3.4	Tier 1 Utilization	100.00%				
ne 2.5	Separate MOOP for Medical & Drug Spending?			ine 3.5	Tier 2 Utilization					
ne 2.6	Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay	N/A		ine 3.6	Tier 3 Utilization					
ine 2.7	Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits	2	Li	ine 3.7	Out-of-Network Benefits?	No				
ne 2.8	Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of Copays?	N/A								
ne 2.9	HSA Plan?	No								
ne 2.10	HSA Employer Contribution Amount									
ine 2.11	Different Cost-Sharing for Virtual vs Non-Virtual Care?	No								
ne 2.12	Pediatric Dental Embedded?	No								
ine 2.13	Includes Non-EHBs?	No								

Section 4: Cost-Share Designs Line 4.1 In-Network Tier 1:

In-Network Tier 1:	Molina Marketplace									
					_					
	Medical	Drug	Combined	Errors/Warnings						
Deductible			\$6,000							
Default Coinsurance			40%							
MOOP			\$10,150							
				Copays	_		Coinsurance		1	
Medical	Upfront Visits	Subject to	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward	Comments	Errors/
Benefits	or Copays?	Deductible?			Deductible?			Deductible?		Warnings
Emergency Room Services	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Inpatient Hospital Services (e.g., Hospital Stay)	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness	Yes	No	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 2	
Specialist Visit	No	No	\$ 100	Before and After Deductible	No					
Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder Office Visits	Yes	No	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 2	
Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder All Other OP Services	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible		Note 1	
Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Rehabilitative Speech Therapy	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Rehabilitative Occupational and Rehabilitative Physical Therapy	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization	No	No	s -	Before and After Deductible						
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Skilled Nursing Facility	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center)	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Urgent Care	No	No	\$ 100	Before and After Deductible	No					
Emergency Transportation	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Other EHB Categories										
Other Practitioner Office Visit (Nurse, Physician Assistant)	Yes	No	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 2	
Hospice Services	No	No	\$ 50	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 3	
Infertility Treatment	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Home Health Care Services	No	No	\$ 50	Before and After Deductible	No	4070	Anter beddetible		Note 3	
Inpatient Physician and Surgical Services	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Cosmetic Surgery	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Outpatient Rehabilitation Services	No	Yes			-	40%	After Deductible		Note 1	
Habilitation Services	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible		Note 1	
Chiropractic Care	No	Yes			-	40%	After Deductible		Note 1	
Durable Medical Equipment	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible	-	Ivote 1	
Hearing Aids	No	No				40%	Before and After Deductible	No		
Routine Foot Care	No	No	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No	40.76	before and Arter Deductible	NO		
Acupuncture	No	Yes	3 40	before and Arter Deductible	NO	40%	After Deductible			
Routine Eye Exam for Children	No	No		Before and After Deductible		40.76	After beddctible			
Eye Glasses for Children	No	No	-	Before and After Deductible	-					
Abortion for Which Public Funding is Prohibited	No	No		Before and After Deductible						
Transplant				Service and Arter Deductible		40%	After Deductible			
Dialysis	No No	Yes Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Chemotherapy	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Radiation	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Radiation Prosthetic Devices	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Infusion Therapy	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Infusion Therapy Treatment for Temporomandibular Joint Disorders	No	Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Nutritional Counseling	No	No	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No	40%	Arter Deductible			
Reconstructive Surgery	No	Yes	≱ 40	berore and writer Deductible	ON	40%	After Deductible			
Gender Affirming Care	No	Yes No	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No	40%	After Deductible			
Diabetes Care Management	No	No	\$ 40	Before and After Deductible	No					
Diabetes Care Management Inherited Metabolic Disorder - PKU	No	No	\$ 40 \$ 40	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No					
Innerited Metabolic Disorder - PKU Dental Anesthesia	No	Yes	a 40	serore and Arter Deductible	NO	40%	After Deductible			
	INU	res				40%	After Deductible			
Non-EHB Benefits										
Drug Benefit Tiers (add/modify descriptions as necessary)	Maximum Coinsurance	Subject to Deductible?	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward Deductible?	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward Deductible?	Comments	Errors/ Warnings
Generic Drugs (Tier 1)		No	\$ 32	Before and After Deductible	No					
Preferred Brand Drugs (Tier 2)		Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Non-Preferred Brand Drugs (Tier 3)		Yes				40%	After Deductible			
Specialty Drugs (Tier 4)		Yes				40%	After Deductible			
the second se										

 Notes
 Cost share just for physician/professional services

 Note 2
 Eligible for two visits at \$1 copay, after which stated cost-sharing applies

 Note 3
 Per day copay.

1

Benefit Components			Controls									
Company	Molina Healthcare of Washing	ton, Inc.	Market	Individual	Plan Yea	r: 2026						
1: Plan Information												
HIOS Plan ID	84481WA0060008		Line 1.3	Metal Level	Gold		Line 1.5	Exchange Status	On Exchange			
Plan Name	Molina Cascade Vital Gold		Line 1.4	Cost-Share Reduction (CSR) Plan?			Line 1.6	New or Renewing	New			
2: Plan Design Information			Section 3: N	etwork and Tier Information								
Unique Plan Design	Yes		Line 3.1	Network Type	HMO							
Use Integrated Medical & Drug Deductible?	Yes		Line 3.2	Network Name	Molina Marketplace							
Apply Inpatient Copay per Day?	Yes		Line 3.3	In-Network Tiers (#)	1							
Apply Skilled Nursing Facility Copay per Day? Separate MOOP for Medical & Drug Spending?	Yes		Line 3.4 Line 3.5	Tier 1 Utilization Tier 2 Utilization	100.00%							
Maximum Number of Days for Charging an IP Copay	5		Line 3.6	Tier 3 Utilization								
Begin Primary Care Cost-Sharing After a Set Number of Visits	N/A		Line 3.7	Out-of-Network Benefits?	No							
Begin Primary Care Deductible/Coinsurance After a Set Number of	N/A	-										
Copays? HSA Plan?	No	-										
HSA Plan? HSA Employer Contribution Amount	NO											
Different Cost-Sharing for Virtual vs Non-Virtual Care?	No											
Pediatric Dental Embedded?	No											
Includes Non-EHBs?	No											
4: Cost-Share Designs												
In-Network Tier 1:	Molina Marketplace											
	Medical	Drug	Combined	Errors/Warnings								
Deductible			\$1,900									
Default Coinsurance			20%									
MOOP			\$8,800	1					-			
Medical	Upfront Visits	Subject to		Copays		Amount	Coinsurance		Comments	Frrc		
Medical Benefits	Upfront Visits or Copays?	Subject to Deductible?	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward Deductible?	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward Deductible?	Comments	Erro Warn		
Emergency Room Services	or copulys.	Yes	\$ 800	After Deductible	Deddettole:			Deddeddiel				
Inpatient Hospital Services (e.g., Hospital Stay)		Yes	\$ 650	After Deductible					Note 3			
Primary Care Visit to Treat an Injury or Illness		No	\$ 15	Before and After Deductible	No							
Specialist Visit		No	\$ 40		No							
Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder Office Visits		No	\$ 15	Before and After Deductible	No							
Mental Health & Substance Use Disorder All Other OP Services Imaging (CT/PET Scans, MRIs)		Yes	\$ 15 \$ 300	Before and After Deductible After Deductible	No					-		
Rehabilitative Speech Therapy		No	\$ 30	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 1	-		
Rehabilitative Occupational and Rehabilitative Physical Therapy		No	\$ 30	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 1			
Preventive Care/Screening/Immunization		No	\$ -	Before and After Deductible								
Laboratory Outpatient and Professional Services		No	\$ 30		No							
X-rays and Diagnostic Imaging		No	\$ 30		No							
Skilled Nursing Facility		Yes	\$ 350 \$ 350	After Deductible					Note 2			
Outpatient Facility Fee (e.g., Ambulatory Surgery Center) Outpatient Surgery Physician/Surgical Services		Yes	\$ 350	After Deductible After Deductible						-		
Urgent Care		No	\$ 35		No					-		
Emergency Transportation		No	\$ 375		No					-		
Other EHB Categories												
Other Practitioner Office Visit (Nurse, Physician Assistant)		No	\$ 15	Before and After Deductible	No							
Hospice Services		No	\$ 15 \$ 350	Before and After Deductible After Deductible	No				Note 5			
Home Health Care Services		No	\$ 350	After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No				Note 5	-		
Inpatient Physician and Surgical Services		No	\$ -	Before and After Deductible	110				Note 3			
Cosmetic Surgery		Yes	\$ 650	After Deductible								
Outpatient Rehabilitation Services		No	\$ 30	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 1			
Habilitation Services		No	\$ 30		No				Note 1	1		
Chiropractic Care		No	\$ 30	Before and After Deductible	No	200	After Deductible		Note 1	+		
Durable Medical Equipment Hearing Aids		Yes				20%	After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No	4	+		
Routine Foot Care		No	\$ 15	Before and After Deductible	No	2076	Service and Arter Deductible	IND		+		
Acupuncture		No	\$ 30	Before and After Deductible	No				Note 1	1		
Routine Eye Exam for Children		No	\$ -	Before and After Deductible								
Eye Glasses for Children		No	\$ -	Before and After Deductible								
Abortion for Which Public Funding is Prohibited Transplant		No	\$ -	Before and After Deductible After Deductible						+		
Dialysis		Yes	3 650	After Deductible		20%	After Deductible			+		
Chemotherapy		Yes	\$ 200	After Deductible		2010	And Deductore		Note 4	t		
Radiation		Yes	\$ 350	After Deductible								
Prosthetic Devices		Yes				20%	After Deductible					
Infusion Therapy		Yes				20%	After Deductible			1		
Treatment for Temporomandibular Joint Disorders		Yes	\$ 75	After Deductible Refere and After Deductible	Nie.			_	Note 1	4		
Nutritional Counseling Reconstructive Surgery		No Yes	\$ 15 \$ 650	Before and After Deductible After Deductible	NO					+		
Gender Affirming Care		No	\$ 15	After Deductible Before and After Deductible	No					t		
Diabetes Care Management		No	\$ 15	Before and After Deductible	No					t		
Inherited Metabolic Disorder - PKU		No	\$ 15	Before and After Deductible	No							
Dental Anesthesia		Yes	\$ 75	After Deductible					Note 1	1		
Non-EHB Benefits												
Drug Benefit Tiers	Maximum	Subject to	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward	Amount	Applies	Accrues toward	Comments	Erro		
	Coinsurance	Deductible?			Deductible?			Deductible?		Warn		
(add/modify descriptions as necessary)									4			
Generic Drugs (Tier 1)		No	\$ 10	Before and After Deductible	No					-		
(add/modify descriptions as necessary) Generic Drugs (Tier 1) Preferred Brand Drugs (Tier 2) Non-Preferred Brand Drugs (Tier 3)		No No	\$ 10 \$ 75 \$ 200	Before and After Deductible Before and After Deductible After Deductible	No							

 Notes
 Cost share just for physician/professional services.

 Note 7
 Pe day copay, Cost share just for facility services.

 Note 8
 Pe day copay, maximum of five copays per stay. The copay for all inpatient Hospital Services covers the facility fee and professional services. For instance, an individual with a one-day stay at a hospital in the Complete Gold standard plan would pay only the \$525 copay.

 Note 4
 Cost share just for characteristic coups in the sociated drug

 Note 5
 Per day copay.

Plan Information

Plan Name:	Molina Cascade Complete Gold
HIOS Plan ID:	84481WA0060005
Effective Date:	1/1/2026
Market Type:	Individual
Exchange Status:	In the exchange
Metal Level:	Gold
Plan Type:	Standardized Non-Public Option Plan

Plan Geographic Availability

Area	Available	Counties where this plan is available							
Number	in area?	countes where any plan is available							
1	Yes	King							
2	Yes	Cowitz, Kitsap, Lewis							
3	Yes	Clark, Klickitat, Skamania							
4	Yes	Lincoln, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens							
5	Yes	Mason, Pierce, Thurston							
6	Yes	Benton, Franklin							
7	No								
8	Yes	Snohomish							
9	No								

Age	Non-Smoker Rates										S	moker Rate	Smoker Rates							
Band	Area 1	Area 2	Area 3	Area 4	Area 5	Area 6	Area 7	Area 8	Area 9	Area 1	Area 2	Area 3	Area 4	Area 5	Area 6	Area 7	Area 8	Area 9		
0-14	335.31	341.65	385.53	335.43	335.42	346.70		339.95		335.31	341.65	385.53	335.43	335.42	346.70		339.95			
15	365.12	372.01	419.80	365.24	365.23	377.52		370.17		365.12	372.01	419.80	365.24	365.23	377.52		370.17			
16	376.52	383.63	432.90	376.64	376.63	389.30		381.72		376.52	383.63	432.90	376.64	376.63	389.30		381.72			
17	387.91	395.24	446.00	388.04	388.03	401.09		393.28		387.91	395.24	446.00	388.04	388.03	401.09		393.28			
18	400.18	407.74	460.11	400.32	400.31	413.78		405.72		400.18	407.74	460.11	400.32	400.31	413.78		405.72			
19	412.46	420.25	474.22	412.60	412.58	426.47		418.16		412.46	420.25	474.22	412.60	412.58	426.47		418.16			
20	425.17	433.20	488.84	425.31	425.30	439.61		431.05		425.17	433.20	488.84	425.31	425.30	439.61		431.05			
21	438.32	446.60	503.96	438.46	438.45	453.20		444.38		438.32	446.60	503.96	438.46	438.45	453.20		444.38			
22	438.32	446.60	503.96	438.46	438.45	453.20		444.38		438.32	446.60	503.96	438.46	438.45	453.20		444.38			
23	438.32	446.60	503.96	438.46	438.45	453.20		444.38		438.32	446.60	503.96	438.46	438.45	453.20		444.38			
24	438.32	446.60	503.96	438.46	438.45	453.20		444.38		438.32	446.60	503.96	438.46	438.45	453.20		444.38			
25	440.07	448.38	505.97	440.22	440.21	455.02		446.16		440.07	448.38	505.97	440.22	440.21	455.02		446.16			
26	448.84	457.31	516.05	448.99	448.97	464.08		455.05		448.84	457.31	516.05	448.99	448.97	464.08		455.05			
27	459.36	468.03	528.15	459.51	459.50	474.96		465.71		459.36	468.03	528.15	459.51	459.50	474.96		465.71			
28	476.45	485.45	547.80	476.61	476.60	492.63		483.04		476.45	485.45	547.80	476.61	476.60	492.63		483.04			
29	490.48	499.74	563.93	490.64	490.63	507.14		497.26		490.48	499.74	563.93	490.64	490.63	507.14		497.26			
30	497.49	506.89	571.99	497.66	497.64	514.39		504.37		497.49	506.89	571.99	497.66	497.64	514.39		504.37			
31	508.01	517.60	584.09	508.18	508.17	525.26		515.04		508.01	517.60	584.09	508.18	508.17	525.26		515.04			
32	518.53	528.32	596.18	518.70	518.69	536.14		525.70		518.53	528.32	596.18	518.70	518.69	536.14		525.70			
33 34	525.11	535.02	603.74	525.28	525.27	542.94		532.37		525.11	535.02	603.74	525.28	525.27	542.94		532.37			
34	532.12	542.17	611.80	532.30	532.28	550.19		539.48		532.12	542.17	611.80	532.30	532.28	550.19		539.48			
35	535.63 539.13	545.74 549.31	615.84 619.87	535.80 539.31	535.79 539.30	553.82 557.44		543.04 546.59		535.63 539.13	545.74 549.31	615.84 619.87	535.80 539.31	535.79 539.30	553.82 557.44		543.04 546.59			
37	539.13	549.31	623.90	542.82	539.30	561.07		546.59		539.13	549.31	623.90	542.82	542.80	561.07		546.59			
38	546.14	556.46	623.90	546.33	546.31	564.69		553.70		542.64	556.46	627.93	546.33	546.31	564.69		553.70			
39	553.16	563.60	635.99	553.34	553.33	571.94		560.81		553.16	563.60	635.99	553.34	553.33	571.94		560.81			
40	560.17	570.75	644.06	560.36	560.34	579.20		567.92		560.17	570.75	644.06	560.36	560.34	579.20		567.92			
41	570.69	581.47	656.15	570.88	570.86	590.07		578.59		570.69	581.47	656.15	570.88	570.86	590.07		578.59			
42	580.77	591.74	667.74	580.97	580.95	600.50		588.81		580.77	591.74	667.74	580.97	580.95	600.50		588.81			
43	594.80	606.03	683.87	595.00	594.98	615.00		603.03		594.80	606.03	683.87	595.00	594.98	615.00		603.03			
44	612.33	623.89	704.03	612.54	612.52	633.13		620.80		612.33	623.89	704.03	612.54	612.52	633.13		620.80			
45	632.93	644.88	727.71	633.14	633.12	654.43		641.69		632.93	644.88	727.71	633.14	633.12	654.43		641.69			
46	657.48	669.89	755.94	657.70	657.68	679.81		666.57		657.48	669.89	755.94	657.70	657.68	679.81		666.57			
47	685.09	698.03	787.68	685.32	685.30	708.36		694.57		685.09	698.03	787.68	685.32	685.30	708.36		694.57			
48	716.65	730.18	823.97	716.89	716.87	740.99		726.57		716.65	730.18	823.97	716.89	716.87	740.99		726.57			
49	747.77	761.89	859.75	748.02	748.00	773.17		758.12		747.77	761.89	859.75	748.02	748.00	773.17		758.12			
50	782.84	797.62	900.07	783.10	783.08	809.42		793.67		782.84	797.62	900.07	783.10	783.08	809.42		793.67			
51	817.46	832.90	939.88	817.74	817.71	845.23		828.77		817.46	832.90	939.88	817.74	817.71	845.23		828.77			
52	855.60	871.76	983.72	855.88	855.86	884.66		867.43		855.60	871.76	983.72	855.88	855.86	884.66		867.43			
53	894.17	911.06	1028.07	894.47	894.44	924.54		906.54		894.17	911.06	1028.07	894.47	894.44	924.54		906.54			
54	935.81	953.48	1075.95	936.12	936.10	967.59		948.76		935.81	953.48	1075.95	936.12	936.10	967.59		948.76			
55	977.45	995.91	1123.82	977.78	977.75	1010.65		990.97		977.45	995.91	1123.82	977.78	977.75	1010.65		990.97			
56	1022.60	1041.91	1175.73	1022.94	1022.91	1057.33		1036.74		1022.60	1041.91	1175.73	1022.94	1022.91	1057.33		1036.74			
57	1068.18	1088.35	1228.14	1068.54	1068.51	1104.46		1082.96		1068.18	1088.35	1228.14	1068.54	1068.51	1104.46		1082.96			
58	1116.84	1137.93	1284.08	1117.21	1117.18	1154.77		1132.29		1116.84	1137.93	1284.08	1117.21	1117.18	1154.77		1132.29			
59	1140.94	1162.49	1311.80	1141.32	1141.29	1179.69		1156.73		1140.94	1162.49	1311.80	1141.32	1141.29	1179.69		1156.73			
60	1189.60	1212.06	1367.74	1189.99	1189.96	1230.00		1206.05		1189.60	1212.06	1367.74	1189.99	1189.96	1230.00		1206.05			
61	1231.68	1254.94	1416.12	1232.09	1232.05	1273.51		1248.71		1231.68	1254.94	1416.12	1232.09	1232.05	1273.51		1248.71			
62	1259.29	1283.07	1447.87	1259.71	1259.67	1302.06		1276.71		1259.29	1283.07	1447.87	1259.71	1259.67	1302.06		1276.71			
63	1293.92	1318.35	1487.68	1294.35	1294.31	1337.86		1311.82		1293.92	1318.35	1487.68	1294.35	1294.31	1337.86		1311.82			
64 and over	1314.96	1339.79	1511.87	1315.38	1315.35	1359.60		1333.14		1314.96	1339.79	1511.87	1315.38	1315.35	1359.60		1333.14			

Plan Information

Plan Name: HIOS Plan ID:	Molina Cascade Silver 84481WA0060006
Effective Date:	1/1/2026
Market Type:	Individual
Exchange Status:	In the exchange
Metal Level:	Silver
Plan Type:	Standardized Non-Public Option Plan

Plan Geographic Availability

Area	Available	Counties where this plan is available							
Number	in area?								
1	Yes	King							
2	Yes	Kitsap, Lewis							
3	Yes	ckitat, Skamania							
4	Yes	, Lincoln, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens							
5	Yes	Mason, Pierce, Thurston							
6	Yes	Benton, Franklin							
7	No								
8	Yes	Snohomish							
9	No								

Age				Nor	n-Smoker R	ates							S	moker Rate	es			
Band	Area 1	Area 2	Area 3	Area 4	Area 5	Area 6	Area 7	Area 8	Area 9	Area 1	Area 2	Area 3	Area 4	Area 5	Area 6	Area 7	Area 8	Area 9
0-14	395.49	402.96	454.72	395.62	395.61	408.92		400.96		395.49	402.96	454.72	395.62	395.61	408.92		400.96	
15	430.65	438.78	495.14	430.79	430.78	445.27		436.60		430.65	438.78	495.14	430.79	430.78	445.27		436.60	
16	444.09	452.48	510.59	444.24	444.22	459.17		450.23		444.09	452.48	510.59	444.24	444.22	459.17		450.23	
17	457.53	466.17	526.05	457.68	457.67	473.07		463.86		457.53	466.17	526.05	457.68	457.67	473.07		463.86	
18	472.01	480.92	542.69	472.16	472.15	488.04		478.54		472.01	480.92	542.69	472.16	472.15	488.04		478.54	
19	486.48	495.67	559.33	486.64	486.63	503.00		493.21		486.48	495.67	559.33	486.64	486.63	503.00		493.21	
20	501.47	510.94	576.57	501.64	501.63	518.50		508.41		501.47	510.94	576.57	501.64	501.63	518.50		508.41	
21	516.98	526.75	594.40	517.16	517.14	534.54		524.13		516.98	526.75	594.40	517.16	517.14	534.54		524.13	
22	516.98	526.75	594.40	517.16	517.14	534.54		524.13		516.98	526.75	594.40	517.16	517.14	534.54		524.13	
23	516.98	526.75	594.40	517.16	517.14	534.54		524.13		516.98	526.75	594.40	517.16	517.14	534.54		524.13	
24	516.98	526.75	594.40	517.16	517.14	534.54		524.13		516.98	526.75	594.40	517.16	517.14	534.54		524.13	
25	519.05	528.85	596.78	519.22	519.21	536.68		526.23		519.05	528.85	596.78	519.22	519.21	536.68		526.23	
26	529.39	539.39	608.67	529.57	529.55	547.37		536.71		529.39	539.39	608.67	529.57	529.55	547.37		536.71	
27	541.80	552.03	622.93	541.98	541.96	560.20		549.29		541.80	552.03	622.93	541.98	541.96	560.20		549.29	
28	561.96	572.57	646.11	562.15	562.13	581.05		569.73		561.96	572.57	646.11	562.15	562.13	581.05		569.73	
29	578.50	589.43	665.14	578.70	578.68	598.15		586.51		578.50	589.43	665.14	578.70	578.68	598.15		586.51	
30	586.78	597.86	674.65	586.97	586.95	606.70		594.89		586.78	597.86	674.65	586.97	586.95	606.70		594.89	
31	599.18	610.50	688.91	599.38	599.37	619.53		607.47		599.18	610.50	688.91	599.38	599.37	619.53		607.47	
32	611.59	623.14	703.18	611.80	611.78	632.36		620.05		611.59	623.14	703.18	611.80	611.78	632.36		620.05	
33	619.35	631.04	712.09	619.55	619.53	640.38		627.91		619.35	631.04	712.09	619.55	619.53	640.38		627.91	
34	627.62	639.47	721.60	627.83	627.81	648.93		636.30		627.62	639.47	721.60	627.83	627.81	648.93		636.30	
35	631.75	643.68	726.36	631.96	631.95	653.21		640.49		631.75	643.68	726.36	631.96	631.95	653.21		640.49	
	635.89	647.90	731.11	636.10 640.24	636.08	657.49		644.69		635.89	647.90	731.11	636.10 640.24	636.08	657.49		644.69	
37	640.03	652.11	735.87		640.22	661.76		648.88		640.03	652.11	735.87		640.22	661.76		648.88	
38	644.16 652.43	656.33 664.75	740.62	644.38 652.65	644.36 652.63	666.04 674.59		653.07 661.46		644.16 652.43	656.33 664.75	740.62	644.38 652.65	644.36 652.63	666.04 674.59		653.07 661.46	
40	660.70	673.18	759.65	660.92	660.91	683.14		669.84		660.70	673.18	759.65	660.92	660.91	683.14		669.84	
40	673.11	685.82	759.65	673.34	673.32	695.97		682.42		673.11	685.82	759.65	673.34	673.32	695.97		682.42	
42	685.00	697.94	787.58	685.23	685.21	708.27		694.48		685.00	697.94	787.58	685.23	685.21	708.27		694.48	
43	701.55	714.79	806.60	701.78	701.76	725.37		711.25		701.55	714.79	806.60	701.78	701.76	725.37		711.25	
44	722.23	735.86	830.38	722.47	722.45	746.75		732.22		722.23	735.86	830.38	722.47	722.45	746.75		732.22	
45	746.52	760.62	858.32	746.77	746.75	771.88		756.85		746.52	760.62	858.32	746.77	746.75	771.88		756.85	
46	775.47	790.12	891.60	775.73	775.71	801.81		786.20		775.47	790.12	891.60	775.73	775.71	801.81		786.20	
47	808.04	823.30	929.05	808.31	808.29	835.49		819.22		808.04	823.30	929.05	808.31	808.29	835.49		819.22	
48	845.27	861.23	971.85	845.55	845.52	873.97		856.96		845.27	861.23	971.85	845.55	845.52	873.97		856.96	
49	881.97	898.63	1014.05	882.27	882.24	911.93		894.17		881.97	898.63	1014.05	882.27	882.24	911.93		894.17	
50	923.33	940.77	1061.60	923.64	923.61	954.69		936.11		923.33	940.77	1061.60	923.64	923.61	954.69		936.11	
51	964.17	982.38	1108.56	964.50	964.47	996.92		977.51		964.17	982.38	1108.56	964.50	964.47	996.92		977.51	
52	1009.15	1028.21	1160.27	1009.49	1009.46	1043.42		1023.11		1009.15	1028.21	1160.27	1009.49	1009.46	1043.42		1023.11	
53	1054.65	1074.56	1212.58	1055.00	1054.97	1090.46		1069.24		1054.65	1074.56	1212.58	1055.00	1054.97	1090.46		1069.24	
54	1103.76	1124.60	1269.05	1104.13	1104.09	1141.25		1119.03		1103.76	1124.60	1269.05	1104.13	1104.09	1141.25		1119.03	
55	1152.87	1174.64	1325.52	1153.26	1153.22	1192.03		1168.82		1152.87	1174.64	1325.52	1153.26	1153.22	1192.03		1168.82	
56	1206.12	1228.90	1386.74	1206.52	1206.49	1247.08		1222.81		1206.12	1228.90	1386.74	1206.52	1206.49	1247.08		1222.81	
57	1259.89	1283.68	1448.56	1260.31	1260.27	1302.68		1277.32		1259.89	1283.68	1448.56	1260.31	1260.27	1302.68		1277.32	
58	1317.27	1342.15	1514.54	1317.71	1317.67	1362.01		1335.50		1317.27	1342.15	1514.54	1317.71	1317.67	1362.01		1335.50	
59	1345.71	1371.12	1547.23	1346.16	1346.12	1391.41		1364.32		1345.71	1371.12	1547.23	1346.16	1346.12	1391.41		1364.32	
60	1403.09	1429.59	1613.21	1403.56	1403.52	1450.74		1422.50		1403.09	1429.59	1613.21	1403.56	1403.52	1450.74		1422.50	
61	1452.72	1480.16	1670.27	1453.21	1453.16	1502.06		1472.82		1452.72	1480.16	1670.27	1453.21	1453.16	1502.06		1472.82	
62	1485.29	1513.34	1707.72	1485.79	1485.74	1535.74		1505.84		1485.29	1513.34	1707.72	1485.79	1485.74	1535.74		1505.84	
63	1526.13	1554.95	1754.67	1526.64	1526.60	1577.97		1547.25		1526.13	1554.95	1754.67	1526.64	1526.60	1577.97		1547.25	
64 and over	1550.94	1580.24	1783.20	1551.47	1551.42	1603.62		1572.39		1550.94	1580.24	1783.20	1551.47	1551.42	1603.62		1572.39	

Plan Information

Plan Name:	Molina Cascade Bronze								
HIOS Plan ID:	84481WA0060007								
Effective Date:	1/1/2026								
Market Type:	Individual								
Exchange Status:	In the exchange								
Metal Level:	Bronze								
Plan Type:	Standardized Non-Public Option Plan								

Plan Geographic Availability

Area	Available	Counties where this plan is available
Number	in area?	
1	Yes	King
2	Yes	Cowitz, Kitsap, Lewis
3	Yes	Clark, Klickitat, Skamania
4	Yes	Ferry, Lincoln, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens
5	Yes	Mason, Pierce, Thurston
6	Yes	Benton, Franklin
7	No	
8	Yes	Snohomish
9	No	

Age				Nor	n-Smoker Ra	tes					Smoker Rates							
Band	Area 1	Area 2	Area 3	Area 4	Area 5	Area 6	Area 7	Area 8	Area 9	Area 1	Area 2	Area 3	Area 4	Area 5	Area 6	Area 7	Area 8	Area 9
0-14	256.82	261.67	295.28	256.91	256.90	265.54		260.37		256.82	261.67	295.28	256.91	256.90	265.54		260.37	
15	279.65	284.93	321.53	279.74	279.73	289.15		283.52		279.65	284.93	321.53	279.74	279.73	289.15		283.52	
16	288.38	293.82	331.56	288.47	288.46	298.17		292.37		288.38	293.82	331.56	288.47	288.46	298.17		292.37	
17	297.10	302.72	341.60	297.20	297.20	307.20		301.21		297.10	302.72	341.60	297.20	297.20	307.20		301.21	
18	306.50	312.29	352.40	306.61	306.60	316.91		310.74		306.50	312.29	352.40	306.61	306.60	316.91		310.74	
19	315.90	321.87	363.21	316.01	316.00	326.63		320.27		315.90	321.87	363.21	316.01	316.00	326.63		320.27	
20	325.64	331.79	374.40	325.75	325.74	336.70		330.15		325.64	331.79	374.40	325.75	325.74	336.70		330.15	
21	335.71	342.05	385.98	335.82	335.81	347.11		340.36		335.71	342.05	385.98	335.82	335.81	347.11		340.36	
22	335.71	342.05	385.98	335.82	335.81	347.11		340.36		335.71	342.05	385.98	335.82	335.81	347.11		340.36	
23	335.71	342.05	385.98	335.82	335.81	347.11		340.36		335.71	342.05	385.98	335.82	335.81	347.11		340.36	
24	335.71	342.05	385.98	335.82	335.81	347.11		340.36		335.71	342.05	385.98	335.82	335.81	347.11		340.36	
25	337.05	343.42	387.53	337.17	337.16	348.50		341.72		337.05	343.42	387.53	337.17	337.16	348.50		341.72	
26	343.77	350.26	395.25	343.88	343.87	355.44		348.52		343.77	350.26	395.25	343.88	343.87	355.44		348.52	
27	351.83	358.47	404.51	351.94	351.93	363.77		356.69		351.83	358.47	404.51	351.94	351.93	363.77		356.69	
28	364.92	371.81	419.57	365.04	365.03	377.31		369.97		364.92	371.81	419.57	365.04	365.03	377.31		369.97	
29	375.66	382.76	431.92	375.79	375.78	388.42		380.86		375.66	382.76	431.92	375.79	375.78	388.42		380.86	
30	381.03	388.23	438.09	381.16	381.15	393.97		386.30		381.03	388.23	438.09	381.16	381.15	393.97		386.30	
31	389.09	396.44	447.36	389.22	389.21	402.30		394.47		389.09	396.44	447.36	389.22	389.21	402.30		394.47	
32	397.15	404.65	456.62	397.28	397.27	410.63		402.64		397.15	404.65	456.62	397.28	397.27	410.63		402.64	
33 34	402.18	409.78 415.25	462.41	402.32	402.30	415.84 421.40		407.75 413.19		402.18	409.78 415.25	462.41 468.59	402.32	402.30 407.68	415.84		407.75	
35	407.55	415.25	468.59	407.69	407.68	421.40		413.19 415.91		407.55	415.25	468.59	407.69	407.68	421.40		413.19 415.91	
36	410.24	417.99	471.67	410.38	410.36	424.17		415.91 418.64		410.24	417.99	471.67	410.38	410.36	424.17 426.95		415.91 418.64	
37	412.93	420.72	474.76	415.00	415.03	420.93		418.84		412.93	420.72	474.76	415.00	415.03	420.93		418.04	
38	413.01	425.40	477.83	413.73	413.74	429.73		421.30		413.01	425.40	477.83	413.73	413.74	423.73		421.38	
39	418.50	420.20	480.94	418.44	418.42	432.30		424.08		418.50	420.20	480.94	418.44	418.42	432.50		424.08	
40	429.04	437.14	493.29	429.18	429.17	433.61		434.97		429.04	437.14	493.29	429.18	429.17	443.61		434.97	
41	437.10	445.35	502.55	437.24	437.23	451.94		443.14		437.10	445.35	502.55	437.24	437.23	451.94		443.14	
42	444.82	453.22	511.43	444.97	444,95	459.92		450.97		444.82	453.22	511.43	444.97	444.95	459.92		450.97	
43	455.56	464.16	523.78	455.71	455.70	471.03		461.86		455.56	464.16	523.78	455.71	455.70	471.03		461.86	
44	468.99	477.85	539.22	469.15	469.13	484.92		475.48		468.99	477.85	539.22	469.15	469.13	484.92		475.48	
45	484.77	493.92	557.36	484.93	484.92	501.23		491.47		484.77	493.92	557.36	484.93	484.92	501.23		491.47	
46	503.57	513.08	578.98	503.74	503.72	520.67		510.53		503.57	513.08	578.98	503.74	503.72	520.67		510.53	
47	524.72	534.63	603.29	524.89	524.88	542.54		531.98		524.72	534.63	603.29	524.89	524.88	542.54		531.98	
48	548.89	559.25	631.08	549.07	549.06	567.53		556.48		548.89	559.25	631.08	549.07	549.06	567.53		556.48	
49	572.72	583.54	658.49	572.92	572.90	592.17		580.65		572.72	583.54	658.49	572.92	572.90	592.17		580.65	
50	599.58	610.90	689.37	599.78	599.76	619.94		607.88		599.58	610.90	689.37	599.78	599.76	619.94		607.88	
51	626.10	637.93	719.86	626.31	626.29	647.37		634.76		626.10	637.93	719.86	626.31	626.29	647.37		634.76	
52	655.31	667.68	753.44	655.53	655.51	677.56		664.37		655.31	667.68	753.44	655.53	655.51	677.56		664.37	
53	684.85	697.78	787.41	685.08	685.06	708.11		694.33		684.85	697.78	787.41	685.08	685.06	708.11		694.33	
54	716.74	730.28	824.08	716.98	716.96	741.09		726.66		716.74	730.28	824.08	716.98	716.96	741.09		726.66	
55	748.64	762.77	860.75	748.89	748.86	774.06		758.99		748.64	762.77	860.75	748.89	748.86	774.06		758.99	
56	783.21	798.01	900.50	783.48	783.45	809.81		794.05		783.21	798.01	900.50	783.48	783.45	809.81		794.05	
57	818.13	833.58	940.64	818.40	818.38	845.91		829.45		818.13	833.58	940.64	818.40	818.38	845.91		829.45	
58	855.39	871.55	983.49	855.68	855.65	884.44		867.23		855.39	871.55	983.49	855.68	855.65	884.44		867.23	
59	873.86	890.36	1004.72	874.15	874.12	903.54		885.95		873.86	890.36	1004.72	874.15	874.12	903.54		885.95	
60	911.12	928.33	1047.56	911.43	911.40	942.06		923.73		911.12	928.33	1047.56	911.43	911.40	942.06		923.73	
61	943.35	961.16	1084.62	943.66	943.64	975.39		956.40		943.35	961.16	1084.62	943.66	943.64	975.39		956.40	
62	964.50	982.71	1108.93	964.82	964.79	997.26		977.84		964.50	982.71	1108.93	964.82	964.79	997.26		977.84	
63	991.02	1009.74	1139.43	991.35	991.32	1024.68		1004.73		991.02	1009.74	1139.43	991.35	991.32	1024.68		1004.73	
64 and over	1007.13	1026.15	1157.94	1007.46	1007.43	1041.33		1021.07		1007.13	1026.15	1157.94	1007.46	1007.43	1041.33		1021.07	

Plan Information

Plan Name:	Molina Cascade Vital Gold
HIOS Plan ID:	84481WA0060008
Effective Date:	1/1/2026
Market Type:	Individual
Exchange Status:	In the exchange
Metal Level:	Gold
Plan Type:	Standardized Non-Public Option Plan

Plan Geographic Availability

Area	Available	Counties where this plan is available										
Number	in area?											
1	Yes	King										
2	Yes	Cowlitz, Kitsap, Lewis										
3	Yes	Clark, Klickitat, Skamania										
4		Ferry, Lincoln, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens										
5	Yes	Mason, Pierce, Thurston										
6	Yes	Benton, Franklin										
7	No											
8	Yes	Snohomish										
9	No											

Age				No	n-Smoker Ra	ites							5	Smoker Rates				
Band	Area 1	Area 2	Area 3	Area 4	Area 5	Area 6	Area 7	Area 8	Area 9	Area 1	Area 2	Area 3	Area 4	Area 5	Area 6	Area 7	Area 8	Area 9
0-14	315.91	321.88	363.22	316.02	316.01	326.64		320.28		315.91	321.88	363.22	316.02	316.01	326.64		320.28	
15	343.99	350.49	395.50	344.11	344.10	355.67		348.75		343.99	350.49	395.50	344.11	344.10	355.67		348.75	
16	354.73	361.43	407.85	354.85	354.84	366.78		359.64		354.73	361.43	407.85	354.85	354.84	366.78		359.64	
17	365.46	372.37	420.19	365.59	365.58	377.88		370.52		365.46	372.37	420.19	365.59	365.58	377.88		370.52	
18	377.03	384.15	433.49	377.15	377.14	389.83		382.24		377.03	384.15	433.49	377.15	377.14	389.83		382.24	
19	388.59	395.93	446.78	388.72	388.71	401.79		393.97		388.59	395.93	446.78	388.72	388.71	401.79		393.97	
20	400.57	408.13	460.55	400.70	400.69	414.17		406.11		400.57	408.13	460.55	400.70	400.69	414.17		406.11	
21	412.95	420.75	474.79	413.09	413.08	426.98		418.67		412.95	420.75	474.79	413.09	413.08	426.98		418.67	
22	412.95	420.75	474.79	413.09	413.08	426.98		418.67		412.95	420.75	474.79	413.09	413.08	426.98		418.67	
23	412.95	420.75	474.79	413.09	413.08	426.98		418.67		412.95	420.75	474.79	413.09	413.08	426.98		418.67	
24	412.95	420.75	474.79	413.09	413.08	426.98		418.67		412.95	420.75	474.79	413.09	413.08	426.98		418.67	
25	414.61	422.44	476.69	414.75	414.73	428.69		420.34		414.61	422.44	476.69	414.75	414.73	428.69		420.34	
26	422.87	430.85	486.19	423.01	422.99	437.23		428.72		422.87	430.85	486.19	423.01	422.99	437.23		428.72	
27	432.78	440.95	497.59	432.92	432.91	447.47		438.76		432.78	440.95	497.59	432.92	432.91	447.47		438.76	
28	448.88	457.36	516.10	449.03	449.02	464.13		455.09		448.88	457.36	516.10	449.03	449.02	464.13		455.09	
29	462.10	470.82	531.30	462.25	462.24	477.79		468.49		462.10	470.82	531.30	462.25	462.24	477.79		468.49	
30 31	468.70	477.56	538.89	468.86	468.85	484.62		475.19		468.70	477.56	538.89	468.86	468.85	484.62		475.19	
31	478.61 488.53	487.65 497.75	550.29 561.68	478.77 488.69	478.76 488.67	494.87 505.12		485.24 495.28		478.61 488.53	487.65 497.75	550.29 561.68	478.77 488.69	478.76 488.67	494.87 505.12		485.24 495.28	
33	488.53	497.75	568.80	488.69	488.67	505.12		495.28		488.53	497.75		488.69	488.67	505.12		495.28	
34	494.72	510.79	576.40	494.88	494.87	511.52		501.56		501.33	510.79	568.80 576.40	494.88	494.87	511.52		501.56	
35	501.55	514.16	580.20	504.80	501.48	521.77		511.61		501.55	510.75	580.20	501.49		521.77		511.61	
36	507.93	517.53	584.00	508.10	508.09	525.19		514.96		507.93	514.10	584.00	508.10	508.09	525.19		514.96	
37	511.24	520.89	587.80	511.41	511.39	528.60		518.31		511.24	520.89	587.80	511.41	511.39	528.60		518.31	
38	514.54	524.26	591.59	514.71	514.70	532.00		521.66		514.54	520.85	591.59	514.71	514.70	532.02		521.66	
39	521.15	530.99	599.19	521.32	521.31	538.85		528.36		521.15	530.99	599.19	521.32	521.31	538.85		528.36	
40	527.76	537.72	606.79	527.93	527.92	545.68		535.06		527.76	537.72	606.79	527.93	527.92	545.68		535.06	
41	537.67	547.82	618.18	537.85	537.83	555.93		545.11		537.67	547.82	618.18	537.85	537.83	555.93		545.11	
42	547.17	557.50	629.10	547.35	547.33	565.75		554.73		547.17	557.50	629.10	547.35	547.33	565.75		554.73	
43	560.38	570.96	644.30	560.57	560.55	579.41		568.13		560.38	570.96	644.30	560.57	560.55	579.41		568.13	
44	576.90	587.79	663.29	577.09	577.07	596.49		584.88		576.90	587.79	663.29	577.09	577.07	596.49		584.88	
45	596.31	607.57	685.60	596.51	596.49	616.56		604.56		596.31	607.57	685.60	596.51	596.49	616.56		604.56	
46	619.43	631.13	712.19	619.64	619.62	640.47		628.00		619.43	631.13	712.19	619.64	619.62	640.47		628.00	
47	645.45	657.64	742.10	645.66	645.64	667.37		654.38		645.45	657.64	742.10	645.66	645.64	667.37		654.38	
48	675.18	687.93	776.29	675.41	675.39	698.11		684.52		675.18	687.93	776.29	675.41	675.39	698.11		684.52	
49	704.50	717.81	810.00	704.74	704.72	728.43		714.25		704.50	717.81	810.00	704.74	704.72	728.43		714.25	
50	737.54	751.47	847.98	737.78	737.76	762.59		747.74		737.54	751.47	847.98	737.78	737.76	762.59		747.74	
51	770.16	784.71	885.49	770.42	770.40	796.32		780.81		770.16	784.71	885.49	770.42	770.40	796.32		780.81	
52	806.09	821.31	926.80	806.36	806.33	833.46		817.24		806.09	821.31	926.80	806.36	806.33	833.46		817.24	
53	842.43	858.34	968.58	842.71	842.68	871.04		854.08		842.43	858.34	968.58	842.71	842.68	871.04		854.08	
54	881.66	898.31	1013.69	881.95	881.93	911.60		893.86		881.66	898.31	1013.69	881.95	881.93	911.60		893.86	
55	920.89	938.28	1058.79	921.20	921.17	952.16		933.63		920.89	938.28	1058.79	921.20	921.17	952.16		933.63	
56	963.42	981.62	1107.70	963.75	963.72	996.14		976.75		963.42	981.62	1107.70	963.75	963.72	996.14		976.75	
57	1006.37	1025.38	1157.08	1006.71	1006.68	1040.55		1020.29		1006.37	1025.38	1157.08	1006.71	1006.68	1040.55		1020.29	
58	1052.21	1072.08	1209.78	1052.56	1052.53	1087.94		1066.76		1052.21	1072.08	1209.78	1052.56	1052.53	1087.94		1066.76	
59	1074.92	1095.22	1235.89	1075.28	1075.25	1111.43		1089.79		1074.92	1095.22	1235.89	1075.28	1075.25	1111.43		1089.79	
60	1120.76	1141.92	1288.59	1121.13	1121.10	1158.82		1136.26		1120.76	1141.92	1288.59	1121.13	1121.10	1158.82		1136.26	
61	1160.40	1182.32	1334.17	1160.79	1160.76	1199.81		1176.46		1160.40	1182.32	1334.17	1160.79		1199.81		1176.46	
-	1186.42	1208.82	1364.09	1186.82	1186.78	1226.71		1202.83		1186.42	1208.82	1364.09	1186.82	1186.78	1226.71		1202.83	
63 64 and over	1219.04 1238.85	1242.06 1262.25	1401.59 1424.37	1219.45 1239.27	1219.41 1239.24	1260.44 1280.94		1235.91 1256.00		1219.04 1238.85	1242.06 1262.25	1401.59 1424.37	1219.45	1219.41 1239.24	1260.44 1280.94		1235.91 1256.00	
ou and over	1238.85	1202.25	1424.37	1239.27	1239.24	1280.94		1250.00		1238.85	1202.25	1424.37	1239.27	1239.24	1280.94		1250.00	

	R	C	1	D	E		F		C	н	L 1		1	K L M N O P Q R S T
		ι. L		0	E		F		9	Н			1	
1	Unified Rate Review v6.1													To add a product to Worksheet 2 - Plan Product Info, select the Add Product button or Ctrl + Shift + P.
2														To add a plan to Worksheet 2 - Plan Product Info, select the Add Plan button or Ctrl + Shift + L.
3	Company Legal Name:	Molina Healthcare of Washing	ton, Inc.											To validate, select the Validate button or Ctrl + Shift + I.
4	HIOS Issuer ID:	84481	State:		WA									To finalize, select the Finalize button or Ctrl + Shift + F.
5		1/1/2026	Market:		Individual									
2	Effective Date of Rate Change(s):	1/1/2026	Warket:		Individual									
6														
7														
8	Market Level Calculations (Same for a	ill Plans)												
9														
10														
11	Section I: Experience Period Data													
12	Experience Period:			1/1/2024		12/31/202								
13					Total		PMPM							
14	Allowed Claims				\$334,541,5			\$683.73						
15	Reinsurance					\$0.00		\$0.00						
16	Incurred Claims in Experience Period				\$289,111,3			\$590.88						
17	Risk Adjustment				\$39,265,3			\$80.25						
18	Experience Period Premium Experience Period Member Months				\$293,930,3	08.29 9.287		\$600.73						
19	Experience Period Member Months				48	9,287								
20	Section II: Projections													
21	Section II. Projections	1	1	Vear	L Trend			Year 2 Ti	rond		1			
22		Experience Period Index		rear	Littenu			real 2 II	rena	Trended EHB Allowed Claims				
22	Benefit Category	Rate PMPM		ost	Utilization		Cost		Utilization	PMPM				
24	Inpatient Hospital	\$96.49		1.088		1.055	cost	1.066	1.025	\$121.11	1			
25	Outpatient Hospital	\$204.16		1.023		1.095		1.059	1.025	\$248.17	1			
26	Professional	\$178.55		1.016		1.055		1.044	1.025	\$204.77	1			
27	Other Medical	\$13.92		1.016		1.055		1.044	1.025	\$15.96	1			
28	Capitation	\$26.9		1.025		1.000		1.025	1.000	\$28.34				
29	Prescription Drug	\$163.64	4	1.025		1.108		1.031	1.029	\$197.39	1			
30	Total	\$683.73	3							\$815.75	1			
31											-			
32	Morbidity Adjustment							0.944						
33	Demographic Shift							1.009						
34	Plan Design Changes							1.121						
35	Other							1.000						
36	Adjusted Trended EHB Allowed Claims	PMPM for		1/1/2026				\$871.58						
37								40.00						
38	Manual EHB Allowed Claims PMPM							\$0.00						
39	Applied Credibility %						1	100.00%						
40									Projected Period Totals					
41	Projected Index Rate for			1/1/2026				\$871.58	\$315,689,762.32					
42	Projected index Rate for Reinsurance			1/1/2026				\$0.00	\$315,689,762.32					
45	Risk Adjustment Payment/Charge							\$100.78	\$36,502,947.53					
45	Exchange User Fees							0.84%	\$2,351,338.63					
46	Market Adjusted Index Rate							\$777.29	\$281,538,153.42					
47	market Aujusted muex nate							Y. 11.23	7201,000,100,42					
48	Projected Member Months							362,204						
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 111 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 9 9 10 111 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 9 9 20 21 22 23 24 22 22 23 24 24 33 33 33 34 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4	<u> </u>							, .						
-														
	Information Not Releasable to the Pu	hlic Unless Authorized by La	w. This information	has not been put	lically disclosed and may be r	ivileged and con	idential. It is for	internal or	overnment use only and must not	he disseminated distributed or	onied to	nersons	ot authoria	ed to receive the information. Unauthorized disclosure may result in prosecution
50		and a new providence of the		not been pu	, alsolosed and may be p				ent of the law.					
50 51														
Product-Plan Data Collection

Company Legal Name: Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. HIOS Issuer ID: Effective Date of Rate Change(s): 84481 1/1/2026

Product/Plan Level Calculations

Field # Section I: General Product and Plan Information

FIELD #	Section 1. General Product and Plan Information						
1.1	Product Name			Molina Healthcare			
1.2	Product ID	84481WA006					
1.3	Plan Name	Complete Gold	Silver	Bronze	Vital Gold	Silver 1	
1.4	Plan ID (Standard Component ID)	84481WA0060005	84481WA0060006	84481WA0060007	84481WA0060008	84481WA0060004	
1.5	Metal	Gold	Silver	Bronze	Gold	Silver	
1.6	AV Metal Value	0.817	0.718	0.650	0.780	0.718	
1.7	Plan Category	Renewing	Renewing	Renewing	New	Terminated	
1.8	Plan Type	HMO	HMO	HMO	HMO	HMO	
1.9	Exchange Plan?	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	No	
1.10	Effective Date of Proposed Rates	1/1/2026	1/1/2026	1/1/2026	1/1/2026	1/1/2026	
1.11	Cumulative Rate Change % (over 12 mos prior)	7.24%	34.38%	13.94%	0.00%	0.00%	
1.12	Product Rate Increase %	20.06%					
1.13	Submission Level Rate Increase %	20.06%					

State: WA Market: Individual

Worksheet 1 Totals	Section II: Experience Period and Current Plan L	evel Information					
	2.1 Plan ID (Standard Component ID)	Total	84481WA0060005	84481WA0060006	84481WA0060007	84481WA0060008	84481WA0060004
\$334,541,734	2.2 Allowed Claims	\$334,541,734	\$124,966,258	\$93,809,113	\$48,346,479	\$0	\$67,419,884
\$0	2.3 Reinsurance	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0
	2.4 Member Cost Sharing	\$45,430,619	\$12,367,072	\$10,653,230	\$14,646,891	\$0	\$7,763,426
	2.5 Cost Sharing Reduction	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0
\$289,111,115	2.6 Incurred Claims	\$289,111,115	\$112,599,186	\$83,155,883	\$33,699,588	\$0	\$59,656,459
\$39,265,304	2.7 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount	\$39,265,304	\$34,124,368	\$15,564,739	-\$13,851,047	\$0	\$3,427,244
\$293,930,108	2.8 Premium	\$293,930,108	\$80,139,504	\$84,613,801	\$63,913,855	\$0	\$65,262,949
489,287	2.9 Experience Period Member Months	489,287	125,397	137,373	124,626	0	101,891
	2.10 Current Enrollment	43,346	10,687	13,965	11,560	0	7,134
	2.11 Current Premium PMPM	\$640.20	\$684.82	\$662.33	\$547.01	\$0.00	\$681.02
	2.12 Loss Ratio	86.77%	98.54%	83.01%	67.31%	#DIV/0!	86.85%
	Per Member Per Month						
	2.13 Allowed Claims	\$683.73	\$996.56	\$682.88	\$387.93	#DIV/0!	\$661.69
	2.14 Reinsurance	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	#DIV/01	\$0.00
	2.15 Member Cost Sharing	\$92.85	\$98.62	\$77.55	\$117.53	#DIV/0!	\$76.19
	2.16 Cost Sharing Reduction	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	#DIV/0!	\$0.00
	2.17 Incurred Claims	\$590.88	\$897.94	\$605.33	\$270.41	#DIV/0!	\$585.49
	2.18 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount	\$80.25	\$272.13	\$113.30	-\$111.14	#DIV/01	\$33.64
	2.19 Premium	\$600.73	\$639.09	\$615.94	\$512.85	#DIV/0!	\$640.52

Section III: Plan Adjustment Factors

3.1 Plan ID (Standard Component ID)		84481WA0060005	84481WA0060006	84481WA0060007	84481WA0050008	84481WA0060004
3.2 Market Adjusted Index Rate		\$777.29				
3.3 AV and Cost Sharing Design of Plan		0.8377	1.0059	0.6184	0.7835	0.0000
3.4 Provider Network Adjustment		1.0000	1.0000	1.0000	1.0000	0.0000
3.5 Benefits in Addition to EHB		1.0013	1.0011	1.0017	1.0014	0.0000
Administrative Costs						
3.6 Administrative Expense		9.87%	8.38%	12.86%	10.47%	0.00%
3.7 Taxes and Fees		2.97%	2.96%	3.00%	2.98%	0.00%
3.8 Profit & Risk Load		3.00%	3.00%	3.00%	3.00%	0.00%
3.9 Catastrophic Adjustment		1.0000	1.0000	1.0000	1.0000	0.0000
3.10 Plan Adjusted Index Rate		\$774.74	\$913.78	\$593.38	\$729.91	\$0.00
		-				
3.11 Age Calibration Factor	0.580082251	0.5801				
3.12 Geographic Calibration Factor	0.975310488	0.9753				
3.13 Tobacco Calibration Factor	1	1.0000				
3.14 Calibrated Plan Adjusted Index Rate		\$438.32	\$516.98	\$335.71	\$412.95	\$0.00

Section IV: Projected Plan Level Information

4.1 Plan ID (Standard Component ID)	Total	84481WA0060005	84481WA0060006	84481WA0060007	84481WA0060008	84481WA0060004
4.2 Allowed Claims	\$315,689,752	\$79,761,520	\$23,770,471	\$49,376,951	\$162,780,810	\$0
4.3 Reinsurance	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0
4.4 Member Cost Sharing	\$66,942,615	\$14,590,241	-\$734,649	\$17,284,919	\$35,802,104	\$0
4.5 Cost Sharing Reduction	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0
4.6 Incurred Claims	\$248,747,137	\$65,171,279	\$24,505,120	\$32,092,032	\$126,978,706	\$0
4.7 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount	\$28,733,386	\$7,071,889	\$2,214,874	\$4,715,412	\$14,731,211	\$0
4.8 Premium	\$265,391,542	\$69,065,199	\$25,512,866	\$35,271,167	\$135,542,310	\$0
4.9 Projected Member Months	362,204	89,146	27,920	59,441	185,697	0
4.10 Loss Ratio	84.57%	85.60%	88.38%	80.26%	84.50%	#DIV/0!
Per Member Per Month						
4.11 Allowed Claims	\$871.58	\$894.73	\$851.38	\$830.69	\$876.59	#DIV/0!
4.12 Reinsurance	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	#DIV/0!
4.13 Member Cost Sharing	\$184.82	\$163.67	-\$26.31	\$290.79	\$192.80	#DIV/0!
4.14 Cost Sharing Reduction	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	#DIV/0!
4.15 Incurred Claims	\$686.76	\$731.06	\$877.69	\$539.90	\$683.80	#DIV/0!
4.16 Risk Adjustment Transfer Amount	\$79.33	\$79.33	\$79.33	\$79.33	\$79.33	#DIV/0!
4.17 Premium	\$732.71	\$774.74	\$913.78	\$593.38	\$729.91	#DIV/0!

To add a product to Worksheet 2 - Plan Product info, select the Add Product button or Ctrl + Shift + P. To add a plan to Worksheet 2 - Plan Product info, select the Add Plan button or Ctrl + Shift + L. To validate, select the Validate button or Ctrl + Shift + I. To finalize, select the Finalize button or Ctrl + Shift + F. To remove a product, navigate to the corresponding Product Name/Product ID field and select the Remove Product button or Ctrl + Shift + Q. To remove a plan, navigate to the corresponding Plan Name/Plan ID field and select the Remove Plan button or Ctrl + Shift + A.

Rating Area Data Collection

Specify the total number of Rating Areas in your State by selecting the Create Rating Areas button or Ctrl + Shift + R. Select only the Rating Areas you are offering plans within and add a factor for each area. To validate, select the Validate button or Ctrl + Shift + I. To finalize, select the Finalize button or Ctrl + Shift + F.

Rating Area	Rating Factor
Rating Area 1	1.0000
Rating Area 2	1.0189
Rating Area 3	1.1498
Rating Area 4	1.0003
Rating Area 5	1.0003
Rating Area 6	1.0340
Rating Area 8	1.0138



Actuarial Memorandum and Certification

Effective January 1, 2026

The purpose of this actuarial memorandum and certification is to provide information related to Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.'s (Molina) Part I Unified Rate Review Template submission to the Washington Individual Marketplace (Washington Marketplace).

The actuarial memorandum and certification describe Molina's rating methodology used to develop rates for Individual products offered on the Washington Marketplace effective January 1, 2026. Molina will not market Individual products outside of the Washington Marketplace.

Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. is a managed care organization that provides healthcare services individuals eligible for Medicaid, Medicare, and Marketplace throughout the State of Washington. Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. is a licensed state health plan managed by its parent corporation, Molina Healthcare, Inc.

Molina Healthcare, Inc., a FORTUNE 500 company, provides managed health care services under the Medicaid and Medicare programs and through the state insurance marketplaces. Through our locally operated health plans in 20 states across the nation, Molina serves more than 5 million members. Dr. C. David Molina founded our company in 1980 as a provider organization serving low-income families in Southern Washington. Today, we continue his mission of providing high quality and cost-effective health care to those who need it most.

200 Oceangate = Suite 100 = Long Beach, CA = 800.526.8196

MolinaHealthcare.com



Contents

Actuarial Memorandum and Certification	1
GENERAL INFORMATION	3
Company Identifying Information	3
COMPANY CONTACT INFORMATION	
PROPOSED RATE INCREASE(S)	4
MARKET EXPERIENCE	5
Experience Period Premium and Claims	5
Benefit Categories	6
Projection Factors	7
Trend Factors	7
Adjustments to Trended EHB Allowed Claims PMPM	9
Manual Rate Adjustments	
CREDIBILITY OF EXPERIENCE	
Establishing the Index Rate	
Development of the Market-wide Adjusted Index Rate	
REINSURANCE	
Risk Adjustment and Payment Change	
Plan Adjusted Index Rates	
Non-Benefit Expenses and Profit & Risk	
CALIBRATION	15
Base Premium Rate Development	15
PLAN PRODUCT INFORMATION	
AV METAL VALUES	
AV PRICING VALUES	
ESSENTIAL HEALTH BENEFITS	
Membership Projections	
TERMINATED PRODUCTS	19
PLAN TYPE	
MISCELLANEOUS INSTRUCTIONS	19
EFFECTIVE RATE REVIEW INFORMATION	
RELIANCE	20
ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION	21



GENERAL INFORMATION

The information below documents the company identifying and contact information entered into the general information section of Worksheet 1 of the Unified Rate Review Template (URRT).

The rate methodology and resulting premiums outlined in this Actuarial Memorandum assume current law, which includes the following:

- The expiration of the American Rescue Plan (ARP) enhanced premium tax credit subsidies at the end of 2025.

- Cost-Sharing Reduction (CSR) subsidies remain unfunded.

- The parameters of the HHS Notice of Benefit and Payment Parameters for 2026 (Final 2026 Payment Notice), which became effective on January 15th, 2025.

Notably, the Marketplace Integrity and Affordability Proposed Rule (Program Integrity Rule) was published by CMS in the Federal Register on March 19th, 2025, followed by a comment period that could substantially alter the proposed rule. The rate methodology and resulting premiums outlined in this Actuarial Memorandum were prepared prior to the finalization of the Program Integrity Rule and therefore do not reflect the changes proposed in the Program Integrity Rule.

Molina will seek regulatory approval to file revised rates if material changes to the regulatory environment occur, including, but not limited to, changes to the above mentioned items.

Company Identifying Information

Company Identifying Information					
Legal Name: Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.					
State: Washington					
HIOS Issuer ID: 84481					
Market: Washington Individual Marketplace					
Effective Date:	January 1, 2026				

Company Contact Information

Company Contact Information					
Contact Name Kathryn Hall					
E-mail Kathryn.Hall@molinahealthcare.com					



PROPOSED RATE INCREASE(S)

Molina's rate filing reflects a rate change of 22.24% as calculated by section Q5 of the Uniform Product Modification Justification (UPMJ) template for Molina's 43,346 members enrolled effective March 2025, reported as of April 2025. The UPMJ Q5 rate change is calculated using the average rate change of each plan weighted by membership in each plan.

Molina's rate filing reflects the following rate changes as calculated by Part I of the Unified Rate Review Template in Section 1 of Worksheet 2 for Molina's 36,212 members enrolled in plans that are renewing for 2026. Enrollment data is as of March 2025, reported as of April 2025. The URRT rate change is calculated using the rate change of each renewing plan weighted by the membership and premium in each renewing plan.

The rate changes vary by plan due to changes in the Actuarial Value (AV) Pricing Values assigned to each metal plan that are applied to the Plan Adjusted Index Rate.

			202503	2025	2026			
14-Digit Plan ID	Plan Name	Metal	Mbrs	РМРМ	PMPM	Avg	Min	Max
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	Gold	10,687	\$685	\$734	7.2%	6.6%	9.3%
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	Silver	13,965	\$662	\$890	34.4%	33.4%	36.8%
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	Bronze	11,560	\$547	\$623	13.9%	13.2%	16.1%
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	Gold	0	\$0	\$0	-	-	-
Total			36,212	\$632	\$759	20.1%	6.6%	36.8%

Reason for Rate Change(s): The following factors contribute toward the overall change in the proposed rates.

- **Claims:** Projected claims for 2026 are expected to contribute toward a 14.7% increase in rates due to updated base period experience claims, trend, changes in product, acuity, and demographic mix.
- **Taxes and Fees:** Taxes, fees, and retention are expected to contribute toward a 0.4% increase in rates.
- **Margin:** Margins are expected to contribute toward a 0.4% increase in rates at our company standard 3.0% after-tax profit margin.
- **Risk Transfer:** Risk transfer is expected to contribute toward a 1.3% decrease in rates.
- Administrative Expenses: Administrative expenses are expected to contribute toward a 0.3% increase in rates.
- **Membership Mix:** The membership mix from the base period to the projection period compared to the membership mix for comparable time periods from the prior year rate filing is expected to contribute toward a 5.6% increase in rates.

Rate changes vary by plan due to changes in Actuarial Value, Cost Share Design (CSD), and Geographic factors.



MARKET EXPERIENCE

The single risk pool was established according to the requirements in 45 CFR 156.80. No transitional products/plans or grandfathered products are included in the development of the single risk pool.

Molina's 2024 experience in Part I of the Unified Rate Review Template (URRT) is based on 489,287 member months or 40,774 average members in the period of January 1, 2024 to December 31, 2024.

Experience Period Premium and Claims

Paid Through Date: The market experience reported in Worksheet 1, Section I of the URRT represents 2024 incurred claims paid through March 2025. The completion factors applied to the 2024 claims experience were updated with data through March 2025.

Current Date: The current enrollment and premium are reported as of April 2025.

Premiums (Net of MLR Rebate) in Experience Period: The premiums reported in Worksheet 1, Section I of the URRT represent the earned premium from 2024, excluding risk adjustment transfer payments for the 2024 benefit year. Earned premium does not reflect any MLR rebates. No amounts were subtracted from the earned premium for any reductions prescribed by the federal MLR formula, such as taxes and assessments.

Allowed and Incurred Claims in Experience Period: The following table reports the allowed and incurred claims during the experience period of January 1, 2024 to December 31, 2024.

Description	Medical	Pharmacy	Capitation	Total
Allowed	\$237,949,720	\$80,067,777	\$13,196,321	\$331,213,818
IBNR Factor	1.014	1.000	1.000	1.010
Allowed w/ IBNR	\$241,277,636	\$80,067,777	\$13,196,321	\$334,541,734
Paid	\$204,905,854	\$71,110,323	\$10,164,514	\$286,180,691
IBNR Factor	1.014	1.000	1.000	1.010
Paid w/ IBNR	\$207,836,278	\$71,110,323	\$10,164,514	\$289,111,115

The experience is for all 2024 individual non-grandfathered plans including subsidized populations defined under the Cost Sharing Reduction (CSR) programs. The experience does include data for the American Indian/Alaska Native (AIAN) population which is funded by the federal government and is not tied to any metal level in the Marketplace.

Allowed claims for the experience period were obtained from the claims records by adding the plan incurred paid claims and the member cost-sharing for medical and pharmacy claims net of rebates received from drug manufacturers. The allowed claims calculation applies to both fee-for-service claims and capitation costs.



Completion factors were applied to both the allowed and incurred medical claim amounts. The completion factors were developed separately for inpatient and non-inpatient medical claims based on Molina's Washington Marketplace data. The IBNR factor for medical allowed claims is 1.014. The IBNR factor for medical incurred and paid claims is 1.014. IBNR factors were not applied to capitation and pharmacy claims.

The IBNR reserves were determined based on best estimates. Explicit margin for loss adjustment expenses and provision for adverse deviation are accounted for in the financial system in separate accounts that do not impact the completion factors used for IBNR reserves.

All medical claims are paid through Molina's claims system. Pharmacy claims are processed through Molina's pharmacy benefit manager.

In the experience period amounts paid toward cost sharing using any form of direct support offered by drug manufacturers to insured patients to reduce or eliminate immediate out-of-pocket costs for specific prescription brand drugs are not counted toward the annual limitation on cost sharing.

There were no federal or state reinsurance amounts to report in Worksheet 1, Section I and Section II, Worksheet 2 of the URRT.

Experience Period Premium and Experience Period Member Months in 2024 were reported in Worksheet 1, Section I and Section II, Worksheet 2 of the URRT.

Inclusion of Capitation Payments: All capitated payments are included in the experience data and rate development. For pediatric vision coverage Molina has a vision care agreement with Vision Service Plan (VSP), a California not-for-profit corporation, with its principal place of business located in Rancho Cordova, CA and Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc. which is in Bothell, WA. No changes have occurred to the 2026 agreement terms compared with 2024 and 2025.

Actual to Projected Analysis: Molina tracks Marketplace experience on an ongoing monthly basis through IBNR reserving, claims forecasting based on current and prior year results, and Risk Adjustment estimation. The experience is tracked at the single risk pool level. 2024 experience was used as the baseline experience period for the 2026 rate filing, so the extent that 2024 experience deviated from projected 2024 results is captured in 2026 rates. No extra adjustments were made in 2026 pricing to account for 2024 deviations in claims.

Benefit Categories

Molina assigned all experience claims to benefit categories utilizing Milliman's MedInsight Health Cost Guidelines (HCG) grouper. The following table displays the measurement units related to each benefit category.



Benefit Category	Util Type
Inpatient Hospital	Days
Outpatient Hospital	Visits
Professional	Services
Other Medical	Services
Capitation	Benefit Period
Prescription Drug	Prescriptions

Projection Factors

Trend Factors

Trend Factors: Trend factors were applied separately for unit cost and utilization and by each major benefit category shown in Worksheet 1, Section II of the URRT. The Year 1 and Year 2 trend factors represent the annual trend numbers that were used to trend the experience period claims forward 24 months from the midpoint of the base period, July 2024, to the midpoint of the projection period, July 2026.

Unit cost trends were measured by calculating average reimbursement rates in the base period and projection period, which consider reimbursement changes and provider mix changes. The unit cost trends include the expected impact of Medicare reimbursement changes from 2024 to 2026 for provider reimbursement contracts that are based on a percentage of the Medicare fee schedule. Pharmacy unit cost trends are based on an analysis of AWP changes over time for a fixed basket of drugs.

The unit cost projections reflect input on likely network and provider contract term changes for the projection year. Provider contracting is already complete for plan year 2026 for counties within Molina's existing footprint. The status of projected reimbursement trend is mostly locked in for plan year 2026.

Utilization trends were developed through a review of trends from the 2025 URRT public use files in Worksheet 1, Section II, with a focus on Individual Market plans with non-zero credibility and nonzero trend factors in states where Molina offers coverage. Year 1 utilization trends include the impact of emerging experience in 2025. Changes in average health status and mix of services are considered in the Acuity and Plan Mix adjustments included in the rate filing and are not considered in utilization trends.

Cost-sharing benefit features such as deductible, copay, out-of-pocket maximum would impact utilization leveraging of trend. However, for pricing purposes allowed trends (utilization before leveraging) were used according to the URR instructions for developing the single risk pool.



Trends were selected based on expectations for a more stable On-Exchange population and were compared to historical and prospective trends for our On-Exchange experience in other states. In general, prospective utilization trends were selected in a way that does not expect abnormally high and abnormally low historical experience to continue.

Please see WA Exhibit 3 for support of the selected trends applied in pricing and WA Exhibits 4 and 5 as support for the historical and adjusted trends described above.



Adjustments to Trended EHB Allowed Claims PMPM

Morbidity Adjustment: The morbidity adjustment is comprised of an acuity factor that represents anticipated changes in Molina's single risk pool.

Changes in acuity: The morbidity of Molina's covered population is expected to decrease between the experience period and the projection period.

An acuity adjustment of 1.038 was made to the 2024 experience period data to reflect changes in the population acuity from the experience period to the 2025 current period. The acuity changes from the 2024 experience period to the 2025 current period are measured by calculating the difference in the 2024 risk scores and 2025 risk scores, both weighted by 2026 projected metal mix to avoid double counting with the plan mix adjustment.

The acuity change from the 2025 current period to the 2026 projection period is calculated in the same way, weighting 2025 and 2026 risk scores with 2026 projected metal mix. With the implementation of uniform silver-loading, the majority of Molina's Silver members are expected to move to Gold plans decreasing the projected average risk score for Gold members. The total acuity adjustment factor for the 2025 current period to the 2026 projection period is 0.910.

The final acuity adjustment factor is 0.944. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.1.

Demographic Shift: A demographic adjustment factor was applied to the experience period claims to reflect the anticipated change in the demographic mix from the 2024 experience data to the 2026 projection period.

The anticipated demographic mix is based on a review of enrollment through March 2025 and projected 2026 enrollment compared to the experience period. Molina anticipates that its 2026 demographics will be consistent with its 2025 demographics for existing membership. The demographic adjustments were developed using allowed claims by age cohort normalized for differences in metal and acuity. The total demographic adjustment made to the 2024 experience period data is 1.007. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.2a.

Geographic Adjustment: A geographic adjustment factor was applied to the experience period claims to reflect the anticipated change in the area membership mix from the 2024 experience data to the 2026 projection period. A geographic adjustment of 1.002 was made to the 2024 experience period data. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.2c.

Plan Mix Adjustment: The plan mix adjustment reflects anticipated changes in the average utilization of services due to differences in average cost-sharing requirements during the experience period and average cost-sharing requirements in the projection period. This includes changes in induced demand and the effects of selection for the single risk pool.

The 2024 claims experience by Metal and CSR variant was used to weight the 2024 membership mix against the projected membership mix expected in the 2026 projection period to develop a plan mix adjustment factor between the 2024 experience period and 2026 projection period. The Gold



allowed claims amount was adjusted to reflect the membership migration to Gold as a result of uniform silver-loading. The adjusted allowed claims are a weighted average calculated using the membership moving from Silver and Bronze to Gold.

The plan mix adjustment made to the 2024 experience period data is 1.121. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.3.

Manual Rate Adjustments

Not Applicable.

Credibility of Experience

A Monte Carlo simulation was used to determine the credibility level to assign to the base period experience. The simulation used a claims probability distribution (CPD) from the Final 2026 Actuarial Value calculator to generate random samples of members and calculated the average annual cost for each sample.

The results showed that 60,000 member months are needed so that the average annual cost is within 10% of the mean (expected claims amount) 95% of the time.

The credibility percentage to apply to the experience data is based on experience period member months and the credibility formula below:

- 0 59,999 member months: 100% manual
- 60,000+ member months: 100% experience

The 2024 experience in Part I of the Unified Rate Review Template (URRT) is based on 489,287 member months resulting in a credibility percentage that is 100% experience rated. This method is consistent with the applicable American Academy of Actuaries' Actuarial Standards of Practice (ASOP) No. 25 Credibility Procedures.



Establishing the Index Rate

Index Rate: The index rate is developed following the specifications of 45 CFR part 156.80(d)(1). The index rate for the projection period is estimated to be \$871.58. The index rate represents the estimated total allowed claims experience for the essential health benefits within the Washington Marketplace. The index rate does not include adjustments for the risk adjustment and reinsurance programs or an adjustment for the Washington Marketplace user fee. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1a.

Development of the Market-wide Adjusted Index Rate

Reinsurance

Not Applicable.

Risk Adjustment and Payment Change

Experience Period Risk Adjustment PMPM:

Molina used results from the Wakely National Risk Adjustment Reporting (WNRAR) Project to supplement internal estimates of risk scores, statewide premiums, and related risk adjustment transfer amounts. For the 2024 experience period, the risk transfer receivable is \$80.25 per member per month (PMPM) or \$39,265,304.

Projected Risk Adjustments PMPM: Molina estimated the risk transfer amount for 2026 using the 2024 experience period risk transfer amounts. The 2026 risk transfer estimates were developed by projecting 2025 relative risk scores and transfer payments, then projecting 2026 relative risk scores and transfer payments in the projection period reflect expected changes in the relative risk of the population and changes to the statewide premium. The projection is based on the 2026 calibrated model. The population was grouped into the following cohorts:

- 2025 Renewal Members Some of Molina's current members previously had coverage in 2024 and renewed in 2025 with Molina. Molina relied on the renewal member's 2024 experience and risk scores to project their 2025 relative risk scores, taking into consideration any applicable changes in enrollment across metal tiers.
- 2025 New Members To estimate the relative risk of the 2025 new members, Molina referred to the estimated risk scores and transfer amounts from the 2024 experience period. Estimated risk scores were adjusted in consideration of the metal tier mix between the 2024 members and the 2025 new members.



• 2026 Members – Molina assumed the 2026 members would have the higher relative risk scores as the 2025 members, with consideration for the metal tier mix between the two years.

The impact of the national high-risk pool fund was incorporated using 2024 claims experience and a white paper report from Wakely on the estimated high-cost risk pooling charges based on information voluntarily provided by issuers. The net impact of estimated charges and recoveries was calculated as \$1.45 PMPM payable.

The impact of the risk adjustment data validation program was incorporated using historical error rates from the final CMS RADV results and the RADV error rate report from Wakely based on information voluntarily provided by issuers. The net impact of estimated payment was calculated as \$1.97 PMPM receivable.

The resulting 2026 risk transfer receivable estimate is \$78.81 PMPM. Molina included \$1.45 PMPM payable for projected national high-risk pooling funding and \$1.97 PMPM receivable for projected risk adjustment data validation to get a net risk transfer receivable estimate of \$79.33 PMPM. This amount was converted from a paid to allowed basis and entered in the URRT Worksheet I, Section II.

The risk transfer receivable amounts in the projection period reflect expected changes in the relative risk of the population and changes to the statewide premium.

The 2026 statewide average premium was projected using historical experience and information from Wakely, including the estimated 2025 statewide average premium. An adjustment of was made to the statewide average premium to account for changes due to uniform silver-loading. Using historical experience and the adjustment for silver-loading, the 2026 statewide average premium increase is estimated to be 8.2%.

Please refer to WA Exhibit 10 for further information on projected risk adjustment.

Washington Marketplace Exchange Fee:

Washington Marketplace will charge a fee of \$5.11 PMPM which was divided by the total paid to allowed factor of 0.787 to convert to an allowed basis of \$6.49 PMPM for the Market Adjusted Index Rate. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1a to locate the same percentage for the Exchange User Fee entered in Worksheet 1, Section II.

Market Adjusted Index Rate: The market adjusted index rate is developed following the specifications of 45 CFR part 156.80(d)(1). Molina modified the index rate provided in URRT Worksheet I to a market adjusted index rate. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1a

Plan Adjusted Index Rates

The plan adjusted index rates are developed following the specifications of 45 CFR part 156.80(d)(2). The plan adjusted index rates are entered in Worksheet 2, Section IV, of the URRT. Molina calculated the plan adjusted index rates by applying plan specific level adjustments for actuarial value, cost



sharing utilization, additional benefits, and administrative costs, excluding exchange user fees, to the market adjusted index rate. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 10.2.

Paid to Allowed Ratio: The Paid to Allowed ratio reflects the estimated cost-sharing in the projected period. The Final 2026 AV Calculator was used to determine metal AVs, but for pricing a different calculator was used. This is detailed in the Pricing AVs section. The Paid to Allowed ratio is the member-weighted average of the Actuarial Values. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1b.

Benefits in Addition to EHBs:

There are no benefits in addition to EHBs. However, Molina covers the elective termination of pregnancy benefit. Per Checklist Item #10d, abortion services must be treated as non-EHBs in the URRT. Therefore, elective termination of pregnancy costs are included in the Index Rate and field 3.5 in the URRT has been adjusted to account for these costs. An estimated \$1.00 PMPM is used to account for abortion services. The percentage of premium by plan is used to calculate the Benefits in Addition to EHB, field 3.5 of Worksheet 2. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 5.1b.

Retention Loads, excluding Exchange User Fees: All costs related to admin, profit & risk and taxes & fees, excluding the Washington Marketplace Fee, are calculated for each expected plan offering. Please refer to WA Exhibit 11.

Provider Network, Delivery System Characteristics, and Utilization Management Practices: Plan rates do not vary for variation in provider network, delivery system characteristics, or utilization management.

Provider Compensation Statement: Provider compensation does not include bonuses in addition to other payments.

Catastrophic plans: Not applicable.

Non-Benefit Expenses and Profit & Risk

Administrative Expense Load: Administrative expenses for the Marketplace product from 2024 and 2025 were reviewed and projected forward to 2026 to develop the administrative costs required to manage the Washington Marketplace population. An internal administrative cost budget was developed on a PMPM basis and applied to the Washington Marketplace rates. Part of the total administrative expense load is a subcomponent for Quality Expenses which are administrative costs dedicated to improving health care quality for Molina Marketplace members. The Quality Expense load is \$10.48 PMPM. Amounts for broker commissions were added to the administrative costs. The expected administrative expense load is 10.3%. Please refer to WA Exhibit 11.

Broker Commissions: Broker commissions of \$11.83 PMPM are expected based on historical brokersold business and a projection of new and renewing members sold through the broker channel.



Profit Margin: The target after-tax margin is 3.0%, which aligns with Molina's company standard target. Molina's current capital and surplus did not impact the filing. The profit and risk load of 3.0% of premium is consistent with the target margin filed and approved for each rating period from 2015 through 2026.

Taxes and Fees: Molina's estimated taxes and fees (excluding Exchange Fee) are 3.0%. The taxes and fees estimates are comprised of the following:

- **Income Tax:** An estimated 0.8% of premiums will be paid in Federal income taxes.
- WSHIP: The WSHIP assessment is projected at \$0.13 PMPM. Per the most recent information available in the 2023 Annual Report, WSHIP assessments were \$12 million in 2023 (an estimated \$0.25 PMPM). WSHIP assessments for 2024 were projected to be \$6 million. Therefore, Molina has estimated the WSHIP assessment to be \$0.13 PMPM for 2026.
- **Regulatory Surcharge:** The regulatory surcharge is an annual cost of operating the Office of the Insurance Commissioner which is charged to insurers like Molina. The 0.08% of premium is based on internal budgetary forecasts. The 2026 regulatory surcharge was assumed to be 0.08% of premium.
- **Risk Adjustment User Fee:** \$0.20 PMPM will be paid toward the risk adjustment user fee.
- **Insurance Fraud Surcharge:** The 2026 insurance fraud surcharge is estimated to be .004% of premium.
- **Premium Tax:** Molina has assumed 2.0% for the state premium tax.
- **PCORI:** An estimated \$0.33 PMPM (\$4.01 PMPY) will be paid toward the PCORI fee. This was estimated by projecting forward the \$3.47 PMPY value for members whose plan year ends September 2024 through October 2025 forward two years at a rate of 7.5% per year, the 3-year average annual increase.
- **WAPAL:** An estimated \$0.06 PMPM will be paid toward the WAPAL fund. The 2026 estimate is based on the most recent information available from the FY2025 Assessment Rate Notification to Payers.



Calibration

Age Curve Calibration: Molina calibrated the Plan Adjusted Index Rates to an age 21 rate. The average composite age factor was estimated by multiplying the population distribution by the age factors. The calibration factor is 0.580.

Molina estimated the average age of the single risk pool to be 43 years of age by multiplying the expected age distribution percentages by the age. Molina assumed an average age of 7 for the Age 0-14 cohort in the average age estimate and an average age of 71 for the Age 65+ cohort. Premium rates are based on the attained age as of the coverage effective date and will not be rerated/adjusted when a birthdate occurs during the year after the coverage starts.

Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 4.2b.

Geographic Factor Calibration: Molina applied geographic factors to the index rate in the calculation of region-specific rates. The geographic factors are based on the provider reimbursement expectations in each region.

None of the following items were used in establishing the geographic rating area factors:

- (i) Health status of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (ii) Medical condition of enrollees or the population in an area, including physical, mental and behavioral health illnesses;
- (iii) Claims experience;
- (iv) Health services utilization in the area;
- (v) Medical history of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (vi) Genetic information of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (vii) Disability status of enrollees or the population in an area;
- (viii) Other evidence of insurability applicable in the area.

Adjustments were made to the geographic factors to ensure that the minimum geographic factor and the maximum geographic factor did not deviate by more than 15% per Washington regulations. The calibration factor of 0.975 equals the inverse of the weighted average geographic factor.

Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 7.1.

Tobacco Factor Calibration: Molina does not price in a tobacco surcharge. The calibration factor is set to 1.000. The tobacco calibration factor has been set to 1.000 in 2023, 2024, and 2025 as well.

Base Premium Rate Development

The Base Premium Rates are calibrated to an age 21 premium with an area factor of 1.0. Only the allowable rating factors will be applied to the Base Premium Rates. Please see Appendix Exhibit 6.1.



PROJECTED LOSS RATIO

The projected medical loss ratio (MLR) using the federally prescribed MLR methodology is for calendar year 2026 based on the ratio of projected incurred claims divided by projected revenue. The MLR result was calculated to be 87.0%. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 11.1 for a full demonstration of the projected loss ratio. In the Part I Unified Rate Review Template, Worksheet 2, item 4.10 Loss Ratio displays a loss ratio in total and by plan adjusted index rates. The loss ratio calculated here follows a different formula than the federally prescribed MLR methodology and will not match that figure. The URRT loss ratio is incurred claims divided the sum of the risk adjustment transfer amount and the plan adjusted index rate premium. The federal MLR considers quality in the numerator and taxes and fees in the denominator.



PLAN PRODUCT INFORMATION

AV Metal Values

All plan offerings have cost-sharing levels that are different for Preferred Generic Drugs and Non-Preferred Generic Drugs. These plans are considered unique benefit design according to the logic used in the Final 2026 Actuarial Value Calculator (AVC). The AV metal values were determined by using a permissible alternative method that complies with 45 CFR 156.135(b)(3).

The AVC assumes one cost-sharing amount for all generic drugs. The AVC was used to calculate two AVs for each plan. The first was calculated using the preferred generic drug cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC. The second using the non-preferred generic drug cost-share as the input for Generic Drugs line in the AVC with all other inputs the same. The two AVs were blended using weights calculated from Molina's historical generic drug utilization to obtain the final AV.

The Bronze and Silver Standard plans were adjusted according to the same generic drug methodology. An adjustment factor was calculated for the standard plans using the original AV compared with the blended AV and applied to the Adjusted AV prepared by Wakely. Please refer to Appendix Exhibit 11.4.

Please refer to the supporting document "Unique Plan Design Documentation" unique plan design certification for documentation on the generic drug cost-sharing component of the plans.

For the Expanded Bronze, Silver, Silver 73% CSR, Silver 87% CSR, and Silver 94% CSR plans, Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient Services have different cost sharing for office visits and all other services. The AVC combines these services and only allows a single input for these services. For the Expanded Bronze, Silver, Silver 73% CSR, and Silver 87% CSR plans, there is a \$1 copay for the first two primary care and Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Outpatient office visits. The AVC input does not accommodate this feature. The unique plan design certification for the Bronze and Silver plans was performed by Ksenia Whittal of Wakely Consulting. Please refer to Appendix B of the supporting document "Actuarial Value Certification for WAHBE 2026 Standard Medical Plan Designs".

Silver CSR Loading: In accordance with WAC 284-43-6820, a uniform CSR silver load adjustment factor of 1.435 has been applied to Silver plans for plan year 2026. Please refer to WA Exhibit 8.

AV Pricing Values

AV pricing value of each plan only includes the allowable modifiers to the index rate, as described in 45 CFR Part 156, §156.80(d)(2). Cost-sharing adjustments ensure that differences due to health status were not included in the adjustment. The modifiers are applied to the index rate. Molina relied on the Final 2026 AV Calculator to evaluate the Actuarial Value of the plan designs.



Plan ID	Plan Name	AV Metal Value	AV Pricing Value
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	0.8171	0.8171
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	0.7184	0.7184
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	0.6499	0.6499
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	0.7801	0.7801

Essential Health Benefits

All benefit plans offered meet essential health benefit (EHB) requirements. Molina plan designs in 2026 are all standard plan designs. The State of Washington has added new EHBs for plan years beginning on or after January 1, 2026. The EHB additions are as follows:

- Hearing Exams shall be categorized as Primary Care Visits.
- Hearing Aids will be subject to the DME category co-insurance amount and will not be subject to the deductible.
- Artificial Insemination shall be categorized as All Other Benefits.
- Human Donor Milk will be subject to zero cost sharing (no deductible, copay, or coinsurance will apply).

Membership Projections

Molina is filing Washington Marketplace rates in 18 counties representing 7 rating regions. The membership projection is based on anticipated renewals of existing members and new members. New membership is based on an estimate of the total number of members enrolled in Washington Marketplace by county. The source of new members is mostly from other carriers.

The enrollment projections by plan, including cost-sharing reduction eligible plans, were based on a projection of 2025 membership calculated early in 2025. The baseline membership projections reflected a decline in membership across all plans as a result of the 2026 rate change. Members are also anticipated to migrate away from Silver plans due to uniform silver-loading. Some of these members are expected to migrate toward Molina Gold plans.

We are anticipating that Molina will not offer one of the lowest cost Silver plans in 2026, and as a result, will continue to decline in Silver membership. This is partially because new members tend to select one of the lowest cost offerings in the market, including Cascade Select plan offerings from other carriers. As a result, Molina modeled a reduction in the proportion of available Silver members in the market compared to current membership.

Molina plans to offer its products in the counties listed by region below.



Region	County List		
1	King		
2	Cowlitz, Kitsap, Lewis		
3	Clark, Klickitat, Skamania		
4	Ferry, Lincoln, Pend Oreille, Spokane, Stevens		
5	Mason, Pierce, Thurston		
6	Benton, Franklin		
8	Snohomish		

Terminated Products

Molina is terminating the Constant Care Silver 1 plan design for 2026. Members currently enrolled in this plan will be mapped to the Molina Cascade Silver plan.

A summary of Molina's terminated, renewing, and new products is provided in the following table:

Plan ID	Plan Name	Metal	2026 Status
84481WA0060005	Molina Cascade Complete Gold	Gold	Renewing
84481WA0060006	Molina Cascade Silver	Silver	Renewing
84481WA0060007	Molina Cascade Bronze	Bronze	Renewing
84481WA0060008	Molina Cascade Vital Gold	Gold	New
84481WA0060004	Constant Care Silver 1	Silver	Terminated

PLAN TYPE

All benefit plans are comprehensive HMO individual products.

MISCELLANEOUS INSTRUCTIONS

Effective Rate Review Information

URRT Comparison: Tables comparing the 2026 values with the 2025 values entered in the URRT (Worksheet I, Sections II) are provided in Appendix Exhibit 2.1.

Mental Health / Substance Use Disorder Financial Requirement Checklist: In Molina's mental health parity calculation template, the underlying claim data source is Molina's WA marketplace 2024



experience data projected forward to 2026 as described in the Actuarial Memorandum. No adjustment has been made to the data. The projections reflect the plan level assumptions and are based on the amounts that the Plan allows before reductions for enrollee cost sharing. A reasonable actuarial method was used to determine the dollar amount expected to be paid under a plan for medical/surgical benefits subject to a financial requirement or quantitative treatment limitation.

Reliance

The unique plan design certification for the Standard plans was performed by Ksenia Whittal of Wakely Consulting. Please refer to Appendix B of the supporting document "Actuarial Value Certification for WAHBE 2026 Standard Medical Plan Designs".

Milliman's MedInsight Health Cost Guidelines (HCG) grouper was relied upon for categorizing claims data for the experience period.

Wakely's white paper report on the estimated high-cost risk pooling charges (2023, 2024, and 2025 High-Cost Risk Pooling Program – National Estimate) was relied upon for our estimate of High Cost Risk Pool (HCRP) amounts.



Actuarial Certification

I, Kathryn Hall, am an employee of Molina Healthcare and I am a member in good standing with the American Academy of Actuaries meeting its qualification standards for actuaries issuing statements of actuarial opinion in the United States promulgated by the American Academy of Actuaries. I have the education and experience necessary to the perform the work and hereby certify, to the best of my knowledge and judgment, that this filing complies with applicable State and Federal Statues for individual rate filings. I certify the following:

The projected index rate is:

- a. In compliance with all applicable State and Federal Statutes and Regulations (45 CFR 156.80 and 147.102),
- b. Developed in compliance with the applicable Actuarial Standards of Practice,
- c. Reasonable in relation to the benefits provided and the population anticipated to be covered,
- d. Neither excessive nor deficient.

The index rate and only the allowable modifiers as described in 45 CFR 156.80(d)(1) and 45 CFR 156.80(d)(2) were used to generate plan level rates.

The geographic rating factors reflect only differences in the costs of delivery and do not include differences for population morbidity by geographic area.

Termination of pregnancy is a WA EHB under the "maternity and newborn services" category [WAC 284-43-5642]. The "Benefits in Addition to EHB" field is the multiplicative inverse of the value entered into the "EHB Percent of Total Premium" field on the Plans & Benefits Template (PBT). For the purposes of filling out the URRT Worksheets, abortion services for which public funding is prohibited was entered as Benefits in Addition to EHB, even though the benefits are considered EHBs in Washington.

The Final 2026 AV Calculator was used to determine the AV Metal Values shown in Worksheet 2 of the Part I Unified Rate Review Template. Adjustments were made for unique benefit designs as described in the Reliance and in the Plan Product Information / AV Metal Values sections of this memorandum.

Please refer to the supporting document "Unique Plan Design Documentation" unique plan design certification.



I certify that the rates were developed in accordance with the appropriate Actuarial Standards of Practice (ASOPs) and the profession's Code of Professional Conduct, including:

- ASOP 5: Incurred Health and Disability Claims
- ASOP 8: Regulatory Filings for Health Benefits, Accident and Health Insurance, and Entities Providing Health Benefits
- ASOP 12: Risk Classification
- ASOP 23: Data Quality
- ASOP 25: Credibility Procedures
- ASOP 41: Actuarial Communications
- ASOP 45: The Use of Health Status Based Risk Adjustment Methodologies
- ASOP 50: Determining Minimum Value and Actuarial Value under the Affordable Care Act
- ASOP 56: Modeling

Hall

05/13/2025

Date

Kathryn Hall, ASA, MAAA Actuarial Manager Molina Healthcare